

# Transition from MELSERVO-J2-Super/ J2M Series to J4 Series Handbook



# SAFETY INSTRUCTIONS •

Please read the instructions carefully before using the equipment.

To ensure correct usage of the equipment, make sure to read through this Replacement Manual, the Instruction Manual, the Installation Guide, and the Appended Documents carefully before attempting to install, operate, maintain, or inspect the equipment. Do not use the equipment until you have a full knowledge of the equipment, safety information and instructions.

In this Replacement Manual, the safety instruction levels are classified under "WARNING" and "CAUTION".



Note that the CAUTION level may lead to a serious consequence according to conditions.

Please follow the instructions of both levels because they are important to personnel safety. What must not be done and what must be done are indicated by the following diagrammatic symbols.

Indicates prohibition (what must not be done). For example, "No Fire" is indicated by  $(\infty)$ .

Indicates obligation (what must be done). For example, grounding is indicated by



In this Replacement Manual, instructions of a lower level than the above, such as those that do not cause physical damage or instructions for other functions, are classified under "POINT". After reading this Instruction Manual, keep it accessible to the operator.

# 1. To prevent electric shock, note the following

<ul> <li>Before wiring or inspection, turn off the power and wait for 15 minutes or more (when 30 kW or more is used, 20 minutes or more) until the charge lamp turns off. Then, confirm that the voltage between P+ (P) and N- (N) (when 30 kW or more is used, L+ and L-) is safe with a voltage tester and others. Otherwise, an electric shock may occur. In addition, when confirming whether the charge lamp is off or not, always confirm it from the front of the servo amplifier.</li> <li>Ground the servo amplifier and servo motor securely.</li> <li>Any person who is involved in wiring and inspection should be fully competent to do the work.</li> </ul>		
<ul> <li>Do not attempt to wire the servo amplifier and servo motor until they have been installed. Doing so may cause an electric shock.</li> </ul>		
<ul> <li>Do not operate switches with wet hands. Otherwise, it may cause an electric shock.</li> <li>The cables should not be damaged, stressed, loaded, or pinched. Otherwise, it may cause an electric shock.</li> </ul>		
During power-on or operation, do not open the front cover of the servo amplifier. Otherwise, it may cause an electric shock.		
Do not operate the servo amplifier with the front cover removed. High-voltage terminals and charging area are exposed and you may get an electric shock.		
Except for wiring and periodic inspection, do not remove the front cover of the servo amplifier even if the power is off. The servo amplifier is charged and you may get an electric shock.		
●To prevent electric shock, always connect the protective earth (PE) terminal (⊕ marked) of the servo amplifier to the protective earth (PE) of the cabinet.		
●To avoid an electric shock, insulate the connections of the power supply terminals.		

# 2. To prevent fire, note the following

# 

- Install the servo amplifier, servo motor, and regenerative resistor on incombustible material. Installing them directly or close to combustibles will lead to a fire.
- Be sure to connect a magnetic contactor between the power supply and the main circuit power supply (L1/L2/L3) of the servo amplifier, in order to configure a circuit that shuts off the power supply by the magnetic contactor. If the magnetic contactor is not connected, a continuous flow of a large current may cause smoke or a fire when the servo amplifier malfunctions.
- •When using the regenerative resistor, switch power off with the alarm signal. Not doing so may cause smoke and fire when a regenerative transistor malfunctions or the like may overheat the regenerative resistor.
- Provide adequate protection to prevent screws and other conductive matter, oil and other combustible matter from entering the servo amplifier and servo motor.
- Always connect one no-fuse breaker or one fuse for each servo amplifier between the power supply and the main circuit power supply (L1/L2/L3) of the servo amplifier (including the converter unit) in order to configure a power supply shut-off on the side of the servo amplifier's power supply. If a no-fuse breaker or fuse is not connected, continuous flow of a large current may cause smoke and fire when the servo amplifier malfunctions.

# 3. Injury prevention

# 

●Only the voltage specified in the Instruction Manual should be applied to each terminal. Otherwise, a burst, damage, etc. may occur.

•The cables must be connected to the correct terminals. Otherwise, a burst, damage, etc. may occur.

•Ensure that the polarity (+/-) is correct. Otherwise, a burst, damage, etc. may occur.

The servo amplifier heat sink, regenerative resistor, servo motor, etc. may be hot while power is on or for some time after power-off. Take safety measures, e.g. provide covers, to avoid accidentally touching the parts (cables, etc.) by hand.

•During operation, never touch the rotor of the servo motor. Otherwise, it may cause injury.

# 4. Additional instructions

The following instructions should also be fully noted. Incorrect handling may cause a malfunction, injury, electric shock, fire, etc.

## (1) Transportation/installation

<ul> <li>Transport the products correctly according to their mass.</li> <li>Stacking in excess of the specified number of product packages is not allowed.</li> <li>Do not hold the front cover when transporting the servo amplifier. Otherwise, it may drop.</li> <li>Install the servo amplifier and the servo motor in a load-bearing place in accordance with the Instruction Manual.</li> <li>Do not get on or put heavy load on the equipment.</li> <li>The equipment must be installed in the specified direction.</li> <li>Secure the prescribed distance between the servo amplifier and the inner surface of the cabinet or other devices.</li> <li>Do not install or operate the servo amplifier and servo motor which have been damaged or have any parts missing.</li> <li>Do not block the intake and exhaust areas of the servo amplifier. Otherwise, it may cause a malfunction.</li> </ul>				
Iten	n	Environment		
Ambient	Operation	0 °C to 55 °C (non-freezing)		
temperature	Storage	-20 °C to 65 °C (non-freezing)		
Ambient humidity	Operation Storage	90 %RH or less (non-condensing)		
Ambie	nce	Indoors (no direct sunlight) and free from corrosive gas, flammable gas, oil mist, dust, and dirt		
Altitude Vibration resistance		1000 m or less above sea level		
		5.9 m/s²or less at 10 to 55 Hz (directions of X, Y, Z axes)		

Contact your local sales if the product has been stored for an extended period of time.

- When handling the servo amplifier, be careful about the edged parts such as corners of the servo amplifier.
- •The servo amplifier must be installed in a metal cabinet.
- When fumigants that contain halogen materials, such as fluorine, chlorine, bromine, and iodine, are used for disinfecting and protecting wooden packaging from insects, they cause a malfunction when entering our products. Please take necessary precautions to ensure that remaining materials from fumigant do not enter our products, or treat packaging with methods other than fumigation, such as heat treatment. Additionally, disinfect and protect wood from insects before packing the products.

## (2) Wiring



## (3) Trial run/adjustment



- Before operation, check the parameter settings. Improper settings may cause some machines to operate unexpectedly.
- Never perform extreme adjustment or changes to the parameters; otherwise, the operation may become unstable.
- Keep away from moving parts in a servo-on state.

(4) Usage

# 

Provide an external emergency stop circuit to ensure that operation can be stopped and power switched off immediately.

Do not disassemble, repair, or modify the equipment.

# 

- Before resetting an alarm, make sure that the run signal of the servo amplifier is off in order to prevent a sudden restart. Otherwise, it may cause an accident.
- The effect of electromagnetic interference must be reduced by using a noise filter or by other means. Electromagnetic interference may be given to the electronic equipment used near the servo amplifier.
- Burning or disassembling a servo amplifier may generate toxic gases. Do not burn or break it.
- ●Use the servo amplifier with the specified servo motor.
- The electromagnetic brake on the servo motor is designed to hold the motor shaft and should not be used for ordinary braking.
- •For such reasons as service life and mechanical structure (e.g. where a ball screw and the servo motor are coupled via a timing belt), the electromagnetic brake may not hold the motor shaft. To ensure safety, install a stopper on the machine side.

### (5) Corrective actions



## (6) Maintenance, inspection and parts replacement

# 

- •Make sure that the emergency stop circuit operates properly such that an operation can be stopped immediately and a power is shut off by the emergency stop switch.
- It is recommended that the servo amplifier be replaced every 10 years when it is used in general environment.
- •When using a servo amplifier whose power has not been turned on for a long time, contact your local sales office.

## (7) General precautions

• To illustrate details, the equipment in the diagrams of this Replacement Manual may have been drawn without covers and safety guards. When the equipment is operated, the covers and safety guards must be installed as specified. Operation must be performed in accordance with Instruction Manual.



When disposing of this product, the following two laws are applicable, and it is necessary to consider each law. In addition, because the following laws are effective only in Japan, local laws have priority outside Japan (overseas). We ask that the local laws be displayed on the final products or that a notice be issued as necessary.

- Requirements of the Act on the Promotion of Effective Utilization of Resources (Commonly known as: the Law for Promotion of Effective Utilization of Resources Promotion Law)
  - (1) Please recycle this product whenever possible when it becomes unnecessary.
  - (2) It is recommended that this product be divided as necessary and sold to appropriate purchasers, as recycled resources are usually divided into iron, electrical parts, and so on, which are then sold to scrap processors.
- 2. Requirements of the Act on Waste Disposal & Cleaning (Commonly known as: The Waste Disposal Treatment Cleaning Act)
  - (1) It is recommended to decrease waste through the sale of recyclables or through any other means as shown in the preceding Paragraph 1.
  - (2) In case the unnecessary products cannot be sold and require disposal, such item falls under Industrial waste in the above act.
  - (3) It is required that industrial waste be properly dealt with, including manifest management, by commissioning the disposal to an industrial waste disposal contractor licensed under the act.
  - (4) Please dispose of batteries (primary batteries) used in servo amplifiers according to local regulations.

#### Measures against servo amplifier harmonics

This servo amplifier applies to "Harmonics control guidelines for customers receiving high voltage or special high voltage power" (published by current Ministry of Economy, Trade and Industry). Consumers subject to this guideline must check if a harmonic suppression measure is necessary, and measures must be enforced when the limit level is exceeded.

# EEP-ROM life

The number of write times to the EEP-ROM, which stores parameter settings, etc., is limited to 100,000. If the total number of the following operations exceeds 100,000, the servo amplifier may malfunction when the EEP-ROM reaches the end of its useful life.

- Write to the EEP-ROM due to parameter setting changes
- Write to the EEP-ROM due to device changes
- Home position setting condition in the absolute position detection system

#### STO function of the servo amplifier

Refer to the applicable "Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" when using the STO function of the servo amplifier.

#### Dealing with overseas standards

Refer to the following relevant manuals concerning dealing with overseas standards.

#### «About the manual»

This Replacement Manual and the following Instruction Manuals are necessary when using this servo for the first time. Ensure to prepare them to use the servo safely.

#### Relevant manuals

Manual name	Manual number
MELSERVO-J4 Series Instructions and Cautions for Safe Use of AC Servos	IB(NA)0300175
(Packed with the servo amplifier)	
MELSERVO-J4 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (Troubleshooting Edition)	SH(NA)030108
MELSERVO Servo Motor Instruction Manual (Vol. 3) (Note 1)	SH(NA)030099
MELSERVO Linear Servo Motor Instruction Manual (Note 2)	SH(NA)030095
MELSERVO Direct Drive Motor Instruction Manual (Note 3)	SH(NA)030097
MELSERVO Linear Encoder Instruction Manual (Note 2, 4)	SH(NA)030096
EMC Installation Guidelines	IB(NA)67303

Note 1. It is necessary for using a rotary servo motor.

- 2. It is necessary for using a linear servo motor.
- 3. It is necessary for using a direct drive motor.
- 4. It is necessary for using a fully closed loop system.

#### «Cables used for wiring»

The wiring cables mentioned in this Replacement Manual are selected based on an ambient temperature of 40 °C.

#### «U.S. customary units»

U.S. customary units are not shown in this manual. Convert the values if necessary according to the following table.

Quantity	SI (metric) unit	U.S. customary unit
Mass	1 [kg]	2.2046 [lb]
Length	1 [mm]	0.03937 [inch]
Torque	1 [N•m]	141.6 [oz•inch]
Moment of inertia	1 [(× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m²)]	5.4675 [oz•inch <sup>2</sup> ]
Load (thrust load/axial load)	1 [N]	0.2248 [lbf]
Temperature	N [°C] × 9/5 + 32	N [°F]

«Display»

The following abbreviations are used for the model names of the servo amplifiers in this Replacement Manual.

[J2S-A]: MR-J2S-\_A\_ [J2S-B]: MR-J2S-\_B\_ [J2S-CP]: MR-J2S-\_CP\_ [J2S-CL]: MR-J2S-\_CL\_ [J2M-A]: MR-J2M-\_A [J2M-B]: MR-J2M-\_B [J4-A]: MR-J4-\_A\_ [J4-B]: MR-J4-\_B\_ Parameter No.\_\_: [Pr.\_\_]

Part 1: Summary of MR-J2S/MR-J2M Replacement	1-1 to 1-14
1. SUMMARY OF MR-J2S/MR-J2M REPLACEMENT	1-2
2. MAJOR REPLACEMENT TARGET MODEL	
2.1 Servo Amplifier Replacement Target Model	
2.2 Servo Motor Replacement Target Model	1-2
3. FLOW OF REPLACEMENT	1-3
3.1 Summary	1-3
3.2 Flow of Review on Replacement	1-3
3.3 Review on Replacement	1-7
3.3.1 Checking the system prior to replacement	1-7
3.3.2 Determination of base replacement model	1-8
3.3.3 Mounting compatibility check	1-12
3.3.4 Detailed review on replacement model	1-12
3.3.5 Peripheral equipment check	1-12
3.3.6 Startup procedure check	1-12
4. RELATED MATERIALS	1-12
4.1 Catalog	1-12
4.2 Instruction Manual	1-12
4.3 Replacement Manual	1-13
4.4 Renewal Tool	1-13
4.5 Replacement Tool for Replacing MR-J2S series with MR-J4 series	1-13
4.6 MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC FA Global Website	1-13
Part 2: Review on Replacement of MR-J2SA_ with MR-J4A_	2-1 to 2-46
	2.2
2.1 Review on Replacement Method	2-2 2_2
2.2 Replacement Method	2-2 2-2
3 DIFFERENCES BETWEEN MR-12S- A AND MR-14- A	2-4
3.1 Function Comparison Table	2-4
3.2 Function List	2-5
3.3 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams	2-6
3.4 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks	2-8
3.5 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment	
3.6 Comparison of Parameters	
3.6.1 Setting requisite parameters upon replacement	
3.6.2 Parameter comparison list	
3.6.3 Comparison of parameter details	
3.7 Important Points for Replacement (Command Pulse Logic Settings)	2-45
Part 3: Review on Replacement of MR-J2SB_ with MR-J4B	3-1 to 3-32
Part 3: Review on Replacement of MR-J2SB_ with MR-J4B	3-1 to 3-32
Part 3: Review on Replacement of MR-J2SB_ with MR-J4B_ 1. SUMMARY 2. CASE STUDY ON REPLACEMENT OF MR-12SB	3-1 to 3-32
<ul> <li>Part 3: Review on Replacement of MR-J2SB_ with MR-J4B_</li> <li>1. SUMMARY</li> <li>2. CASE STUDY ON REPLACEMENT OF MR-J2SB</li> <li>2.1 Review on Replacement Method</li> </ul>	3-1 to 3-32
Part 3: Review on Replacement of MR-J2SB_ with MR-J4B_ 1. SUMMARY 2. CASE STUDY ON REPLACEMENT OF MR-J2SB 2.1 Review on Replacement Method 2.2 Replacement Method	3-1 to 3-32 3-2 3-3 3-3 3-4
<ul> <li>Part 3: Review on Replacement of MR-J2SB_ with MR-J4B_</li> <li>1. SUMMARY</li> <li>2. CASE STUDY ON REPLACEMENT OF MR-J2SB</li> <li>2.1 Review on Replacement Method</li> <li>2.2 Replacement Method</li></ul>	3-1 to 3-32 

#### CONTENTS

3.3 Comparison of Networks	
3.3.1 Comparison of servo system network specifications	
3.4 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams	3-10
3.5 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks	3-11
3.6 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment	3-14
3.7 Comparison of Parameters	3-15
3.7.1 Setting requisite parameters upon replacement	3-16
3.7.2 Parameter comparison list	3-17
3.7.3 Comparison of parameter details	3-19
3.8 Important Points for Replacement	3-31
	4 4 4 4 50
Part 4: Review on Replacement of MR-J2SCP_/CL_ with MR-J4ARJ	4-1 to 4-52

1. SUMMARY	4-2
2. CASE STUDY ON REPLACEMENT OF MR-J2SCP_/CL	4-2
2.1 Consideration of Replacement Method	4-2
2.2 Replacement Method	4-2
3. DIFFERENCES	4-4
3.1 Function Comparison Table	4-4
3.2 Function List	4-7
3.3 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams	4-9
3.4 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks	4-11
3.5 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment	4-14
3.6 Comparison of Parameters	4-15
3.6.1 Setting requisite parameters upon replacement	4-15
3.6.2 Parameter comparison list	4-17
3.6.3 Comparison of parameter details	4-20
3.7 Comparison of Communication Commands	

# Part 5: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-30 kW or Higher Capacity Models with MR-J4-DU\_ 5-1 to 5-58

1. FUNCTIONS AND CONFIGURATION	5-2
1.1 Differences Between MR-J2S-30 kW or Higher Capacity Models and MR-J4-DU	5-2
1.2 Combination of Converter Unit, Drive Unit, and Servo Motor	5-3
1.3 Configuration with Peripheral Equipment	5-4
1.4 Installation	5-6
1.5 Magnetic Contactor Control Connector (CNP1) [Exclusively for MR-J4-DU_]	5-8
2. SIGNALS AND WIRING	5-10
2.1 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams	5-10
2.2 Power-on Sequence	5-15
2.3 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks	5-20
3. PARAMETERS	5-25
3.1 Comparison of Parameters	5-25
4. CHARACTERISTICS	5-30
4.1 Capacity of Power Source Facility and Generation Loss	5-30
4.2 Inrush Current When Turning On the Main Circuit/Control Circuit Power Supply	5-31
5. OPTIONS AND PERIPHERAL EQUIPMENT	5-32
5.1 Comparison Table of Cable Option Combinations	5-32
5.1.1 MR-J3CDL05M (0.5 m) Protection Coordination Cable	5-32
5.2 Wire Selection Example	5-33
5.2.1 MR-J2S-series power supply wire size	5-34
5.2.2 MR-J4-series, power supply wire size	5-35

5.3 Selection of No-Fuse Breakers, Fuses, and Magnetic Contactors (example)	5-37
5.3.1 MR-J2S-series, no-fuse breakers and magnetic contactors (recommended)	5-37
5.3.2 MR-J4-series, no-fuse breakers, fuses, and magnetic contactors (recommended)	5-37
5.4 FR-BU2-(H) Brake Unit	5-39
5.4.1 Selection	5-39
5.4.2 Parameter setting of brake units	5-40
5.4.3 Connection example	5-40
5.4.4 Dimensions	5-56
5.5 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment	5-57

#### Part 6: Review on Replacement of MR-J2M with MR-J4

1. SUMMARY	6-2
2. CASE STUDY ON REPLACEMENT OF MR-J2M	6-2
2.1 Replacement Method	6-2
2.2 Equipment Configuration	6-2
3. DIFFERENCES BETWEEN MR-J2M-A AND MR-J4A	6-3
3.1 Function Comparison Table	6-3
3.1.1 General	6-3
3.2 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams	6-4
3.3 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks	6-5
3.4 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment	6-8
3.5 Comparison of Parameters	6-8
3.5.1 Parameter comparison list	6-8
4. DIFFERENCES BETWEEN MR-J2M-B AND MR-J4B	6-11
4.1 Review on Replacement Method	6-11
4.2 Replacement Method	6-12
4.3 Function Comparison Table	6-13
4.4 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams	6-14
4.5 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks	6-15
4.6 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment	6-16
4.7 Comparison of Parameters	6-17
4.7.1 Parameter comparison list	6-17

#### Part 7: Common Reference Material

1. SPECIFICATION DIFFERENCES	7 <b>-</b> 2
1.1 Detailed Specification/Function Differences	7-2
1.2 Servo amplifier	7-6
1.2.1 Main circuit terminal block	7-6
1.2.2 Comparison of encoder signals (CN2)	7-9
1.2.3 Dynamic brake: coasting distance	7-10
1.2.4 Forced stop deceleration function selection	7-16
1.2.5 24 V DC power supply for interface: built-in $\Rightarrow$ outside supply requisite	7-17

	1.2.4	Forced stop deceleration function selection	7-16
	1.2.5	24 V DC power supply for interface: built-in $\Rightarrow$ outside supply requisite	7-17
	1.2.6	Servo setup software: Setup software (SETUP161E) ⇒ MR Configurator2	7-18
	1.2.7	Communication I / F: RS-232C $\Rightarrow$ USB	7-18
	1.2.8	Servo amplifier initializing time	7-19
	1.2.9	The pulse width of the encoder Z-Phase pulse	7-21
2.	SERVO /	AMPLIFIER DIMENSIONS/ATTACHMENT DIFFERENCES	

7-1 to 7-102

6-1 to 6-20

2.1.2 General-purpose interface/SSCNET interface 100 V class (0.4 kW or less)	7-22
2.1.3 Built-in positioning function/program supported 200 V class (7 kW or less)	7-23
2.1.4 Built-in positioning function/program supported 100 V class (0.4 kW or less)	7-23
2.1.5 General-purpose interface drive unit/SSCNET interface drive unit 200 V class	
(30 kW or more)	7-27
2.1.6 General-purpose interface/SSCNET interface 400 V class (22 kW or less)	7-29
2.1.7 General-purpose interface drive unit/SSCNET interface drive unit 400 V class	
(30 kW or more)	7-32
2.2 MR-J2M $\Rightarrow$ MR-J4 Comparison Table of Servo Amplifier Dimensions/	
Installation Differences	7-35
2.3 MR-J2SA_/MR-J2SCP_/MR-J2SCL_ Parameter Diversion Procedure	7-39
2.3.1 Operation procedure of parameter conversion	7-39
2.3.2 MR-J2SA_/MR-J2SCP_/MR-J2SCL_ parameter diversion procedure	7-40
2.3.3 Parameter reading from the servo amplifier MR-J2S- A /MR-J2S- CP /MR-J2S- C	CL7-41
2.3.4 Converting the parameters of MR-J2S- A /MR-J2S- CP /MR-J2S- CL and	-
writing them to the MR-J4A_(-RJ) servo amplifier	7-43
2.3.5 Conversion rules	7-47
2.4 MR-J2S- B Parameter Diversion Procedure	7-82
2.4.1 Changing QD75M to QD77MS/LD77MS	7-83
2.4.2 Changing the motion controller A series/Q17nCPU to Q17nDSCPU/Q170MSCPU(-	S1) 7-86
2.4.3 Conversion rules (MR-J2S- B => MR-J4- B )	, 7-88
3. COMMON POINTS TO NOTE	7-94
3.1 Points to Note When Replacing a Battery	7-94
3.1.1 Servo amplifier battery mounting method	7-95
3.1.2 Disassembly method	7-96
3.1.3 Replacement procedure of MR-BAT6V1SET built-in battery	7-96
4. HCFS /HAFS MOTOR DRIVE	7-97
4.1 Parameter setting	7-97
4.2 Corresponding Software Version	7-98
4.2.1 Method for checking the software version	7-101
4.3 Overload protection characteristics	
(Important Points for Combining the drive unit MR-J4-DU55K 4 and HA-LFS motor)	7-102
Part 8: Review on Replacement of Motor8-8-	-1 to 8-68
	<b>Q D</b>
1. SERVO MOTOR REFLACEMENT	
2. Comparison of Serve Meter Mounting Dimensions	0-12 9 10
2.1 Comparison of Serve Motor Mounting Dimensions	0-12 9 16
2.2 Detailed Comparison of Servo Motor Motor Modulting Dimensions	0-10 9 19
2.0 Comparison of Geared Serve Motors	טו-ט ג ס
2.4 Comparison of actual reduction ratios for geared convolmetors	+2-0 م مر
2.4.1 Comparison of reducer efficiency of deared serve motors	+2-0 م م
2.5. Comparison of Moment of Inertia	 פ סב
2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications	0-20 2 2 G
2.0 Comparison of Servo Motor Torque Characteristics	0-00 2 52
	0-00

#### Part 9: Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment

9-1	to	9-52
-----	----	------

1. CC	DMPARISON TABLE OF REGENERATIVE OPTION COMBINATIONS	9-2
1.1	Regenerative Options (200 V/100 V)	9-3

1.1.1 Combination and regenerative power for the MR-J2S series	9-3
1.1.2 Combination and regenerative power for the MR-J2M series	9-3
1.1.3 Combination and regenerative power for MR-J4 series (replacement model)	
1.2 External Form Comparison	9-5
1.3 Regenerative Options (400 V class)	9-6
1.3.1 Combination and regenerative power for the MR-J2S series	9-6
1.3.2 Combination and regenerative power for MR-J4 series (replacement model)	9-7
1.4 External Form Comparison	
2. COMPARISON TABLE OF DYNAMIC BRAKE OPTION COMBINATIONS	9-10
2.1 External Form Comparison	9-11
3. COMPARISON TABLE OF CABLE OPTION COMBINATIONS	9-12
4. POWER SUPPLY WIRE SIZE	9-13
4.1 Selection of Power Supply Wire Size (Example)	9-13
4.1.1 MR-J2S-series power supply wire size	9-13
4.1.2 MR-J4-series power supply wire size	
4.2 Selection Example of Crimp Terminals	9-18
4.2.1 MR-J2S-series crimp terminal	
4.2.2 MR-J4-series crimp terminal	
4.3 Selection of Molded-Case Circuit Breaker, Fuse, and Magnetic Contactor (Example)	
4.3.1 MR-J2S series, molded-case circuit breakers, fuses, and magnetic contactors	
4.3.2 MR-J4 series, molded-case circuit breakers, fuses, and magnetic contactors	
(recommended)	0_21
5. BATTERY	
5.1 MR-J2S-Series Battery	
5.1.1 Battery replacement procedure	
5.2 MR-J2M-Series Battery Unit	
5.3 MR-J4-Series Battery	
5.3.1 Battery replacement procedure	
5.3.2 When using the MR-BAT6V1SET battery	
5.3.3 When using MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for junction battery cable	
5.3.4 When using MR-BT6VCASE battery case	
6. EMC FILTER	
6.1 MR-J2S-Series EMC Filter (200 V/100 V class)	
6.1.1 Dimensions	9-28
6.2 MR-J2S-Series EMC Filter (400 V class)	
6.2.1 Dimensions	
6.3 MR-J4-Series EMC Filter (Recommended) (200 V class)	
6.3.1 Connection example	
6.3.2 Dimensions	9-33
6.4 MR-J4-Series EMC Filter (Recommended) (400 V class)	9-35
6.4.1 Combination with the servo amplifier	9-35
6.4.2 Connection example	9-35
6.4.3 Dimensions	9-35
7. POWER FACTOR IMPROVING AC REACTOR/POWER FACTOR IMPROVING DC REAC	TOR 9-37
7.1 MR-J2S-Series Power Factor Improving AC Reactor (200 V/100 V class)	9-37
7.2 MR-J2S-Series Power Factor Improving DC Reactor (200 V class)	9-38
7.3 MR-J2S-Series Power Factor Improving AC Reactor (400 V class)	9-39
7.4 MR-J2S-Series Power Factor Improving DC Reactor (400 V class)	
7.5 MR-J4-Series Power Factor Improving DC Reactor (200 V class)	
7.6 MR-J4-Series Power Factor Improving AC Reactor (200 V/100 V class)	9-43
7.7 MR-J4-Series Power Factor Improving DC Reactor (400 V class)	
5	
5	

12.2 Mode Switching Method from J4 Mode to J2S Compatibility Mode ...... Appendix 1-42 13. OPTIONS AND PERIPHERAL EQUIPMENT ...... Appendix 1-43 13.1 Encoder Cable Combination ...... Appendix 1-43 13.2 Encoder Cable List...... Appendix 1-44 13.3 Details on encoder cable ..... Appendix 1-45 13.4 Large Capacity Servo Cable Connector Set..... Appendix 1-53

8.1 MR-J2S Series Setup Software	
8.1.1 Specifications	
8.2 MR-J4-Series MR Configurator2	
8.2.1 Specifications	
8.3 System Requirements	
8.3.1 Components	
8.3.2 Connection with servo amplifier	
8.3.3 Points to note for use of the USB communication function	
Part 10: Startup Procedure Manual	10-1 to 10-2
1. STARTUP	10-2
1.1 Switching power on for the first time	10-2
1.1.1 Startup procedure	
Appendix 1 Summary of MR-J4_BRJ020 + MR-J4-T20 Ap	pendix 1-1 to Appendix 1-74
	Anna an dia 4 O
1.1 Features	
1.1.1 Servo ampliner connectable to SSCNET compatible controller	Appendix 1-2
1.1.2 SSUNET CONVERSION UNIT MIR-J4-120	Appendix 1-3
2. DIFFERENCES BETWEEN MR-J2SB_ AND MR-J4BRJ020	Appendix 1-4
	Appendix 1-4
	Appendix 1-6
4. I/O SIGNAL CONNECTION EXAMPLE	Appendix 1-7
	Appendix 1-9
	Appendix 1-9
1. LIST OF SERVO MUTOR COMBINATIONS AND SOFTWARE VERSION	
8. LIST OF COMBINATIONS AND SOFTWARE VERSIONS FOR SERVO'S	YSTEIVI Appendix 1.15
	Appendix 1-15
9. SAFETY PRECAUTIONS	Appendix 1-17
9.1 Replacing MR-J2SB_Servo Amplifier with MR-J4BRJ020 Servo	Ampiller Appendix 1-17
9.2 Differences with the MR-J2S Series	
10.1 Alarm/Warning List	Appendix 1-29
	Appendix 1-29
11. DIMENSIONS	Appendix 1-30
11.1 Compansion of Dimensions	Appendix 1-30
11.2 Dimensions	Appendix 1-31
11.2.1 Servo ampliller	
11.2.2 Dimensions (MR-J4-120)	Appendix 1-32
11.2.3 Dimensions (MR-J4BKJU2U + MR-J4-12U)	Appendix 1-33
12. MODE SWITCHING METHOD	
12.1 Wode Switching Wethod from J2S Compatibility Mode to J4 Mode	Appendix 1-41

13.4.2 MR-J3CDL05M (0.5 m) Protection Coordination Cable	Appendix 1-54
13.5 Regenerative Options	Appendix 1-55
13.5.1 Combination and regenerative power	Appendix 1-55
13.5.2 Regenerative option selection	Appendix 1-59
13.5.3 Parameter setting	Appendix 1-61
13.5.4 Connecting regenerative options	Appendix 1-62
13.6 External Dynamic Brake	Appendix 1-67
14. SETTING PARAMETERS ADDED ON MR-J4BRJ020 SERVO AMPLIFIER	Appendix 1-68
14.1 Combination of Motion Controller and Peripheral Software	Appendix 1-68
14.2 Parameter Setting Procedure	Appendix 1-68
14.2.1 For MELSOFT MT Works2	Appendix 1-68
14.2.2 For MT Developer (software version 00W or later)	Appendix 1-71
14.2.3 For MT Developer (software version 00V or earlier) or SW3RNC-GSV	Appendix 1-73

#### Appendix 2 Introduction to Renewal Tool

#### Appendix 2-1 to Appendix 2-110

1. SUMMARY	Appendix 2-2
1.1 Compatible Models	Appendix 2-2
1.2 Features	Appendix 2-2
1.2.1 MR-J2SA_ renewal tool/MR-J2SCP_ renewal tool	Appendix 2-3
1.2.2 MR-J2SB_ renewal tool	Appendix 2-4
1.3 Renewal Tool Product Names	Appendix 2-12
1.4 Renewal Tool Configuration	Appendix 2-14
2. RENEWAL TOOL PRODUCT LIST	Appendix 2-16
3. BASIC CONFIGURATION	Appendix 2-18
3.1 Important Points to Note When Replacing	Appendix 2-18
3.2 Selection of Products	Appendix 2-19
3.2.1 Replacement selection flow	Appendix 2-19
4. REPLACMENT COMBINATION LIST	Appendix 2-21
4.1 General-Purpose Interface Replacement Combination List (100 V/200 V Class)	Appendix 2-21
4.2 SSCNET Interface Replacement Combination List (100 V/200 V Class)	Appendix 2-33
4.3 Built-in Positioning Function Replacement Combination List	Appendix 2-45
4.4 General-Purpose Interface Replacement Combination List (400 V Class)	Appendix 2-57
4.5 SSCNET Interface Replacement Combination List (400 V Class)	Appendix 2-61
5. RENEWAL TOOL CONNECTION DIAGRAM	Appendix 2-66
5.1 SC-J2SJ4(CP)KT02K to 3K	Appendix 2-66
5.2 SC-J2S(CP)J4KT5K	Appendix 2-68
5.3 SC-J2S(CP)J4KT7K	Appendix 2-70
5.4 SC-J2SJ4KT15K, 22K	Appendix 2-72
5.5 SC-J2SBJ4KT02K to 3K	Appendix 2-74
5.6 SC-J2SBJ4KT5K	Appendix 2-76
5.7 SC-J2SBJ4KT7K	Appendix 2-78
5.8 SC-J2SBJ4KT15K, 22K	Appendix 2-80
6. SPECIFICATIONS	Appendix 2-82
6.1 Standard Specifications	Appendix 2-82
6.2 Terminal Block Specifications	Appendix 2-82
6.3 Recommended 24 V DC Power Supply Specifications for Interface	Appendix 2-83
7. PARAMETER SETTING	Appendix 2-84
7.1 List of General-Purpose Interface Setting Requisite Parameters	Appendix 2-84
7.2 List of SSCNET Interface Setting Requisite Parameters	Appendix 2-87
7.3 List of Built-in Positioning Function Setting Requisite Parameters	Appendix 2-87
8. DIMENSIONS	Appendix 2-90

8.1	Rene	ewal Kit	Appendix 2-90
8.2	Conv	version Cable	Appendix 2-107
	8.2.1	Conversion cable on the servo amplifier side	Appendix 2-107
	8.2.2	Power supply conversion cable on the motor side	Appendix 2-109
	8.2.3	Encoder conversion cable on the motor side	Appendix 2-110
	8.2.4	Conversion cable for the cooling fan on the motor side	Appendix 2-110

# Part 1 Summary of MR-J2S/ MR-J2M Replacement

This document describes the review items for replacing MR-J2S with MR-J4 and MR-J2M with MR-J4. Some equipment may require review on items not described in this document. Please review those items after viewing the Instruction Manual and the catalogs.

#### Part 1: Summary of MR-J2S/MR-J2M Replacement

#### 1. SUMMARY OF MR-J2S/MR-J2M REPLACEMENT

In this document, the flow when replacing a system using the MELSERVO "MR-J2S/MR-J2M series" with the "MRJ4 series" is explained.

After deciding the replacement strategy (simultaneous replacement, partial replacement of servo amplifier/servo motor/controller), please proceed with replacement by referring to the corresponding parts of this manual and the manual for each model.

#### 2. MAJOR REPLACEMENT TARGET MODEL

#### 2.1 Servo Amplifier Replacement Target Model

Series	Servo amplifier model	
	MR-J2SA_	
MR-J2S	MR-J2SB_	
Series	MR-J2SCP_	
	MR-J2SCL_	
	MR-J2M-P8A+	
MR-J2M	MR-J2MDU	
Series	MR-J2M-P8B+	
	MR-J2MDU	

Series	Servo amplifier model
	MR-J4A_
	MR-J4B_
MR-J4	MR-J4ARJ
Series	MR-J4A_
	MR-J4B_

#### 2.2 Servo Motor Replacement Target Model

		Series	Servo motor model		Series	Servo motor model	
Small capacity		Low inertia		HC-KFS_			HG-KR_
	Ultra-low inertia	-	HC-MFS_			HG-MR_	
	Flat		HC-UFS_			HG-KR_	
Medium capacity		medium inertia	HCFS Series	HC-SFS_		HG	HG-SR_
	Low inertia		HC-LFS_	$\rightarrow$	Series	HG-JR_	
	Ultra-low inertia		HC-RFS_			HG-RR_	
		Flat		HC-UFS_			HG-UR_
Large capacity	Low inertia	HAFS Series	HA-LFS_			HG-JR_	

Note. For details, refer to "Part 8: Review on Replacement of Motor".

POI	NT	

This document uses the terms "MR-J2S-compatible motor" and "MR-J2-compatible motor" to distinguish the following motors.
 MR-J2S-compatible motor: HC-\_FS motor (series), HA-\_FS motor (series)
 MR-J2-compatible motor: HC-\_F motor (series), HA-\_F motor (series)

#### 3. FLOW OF REPLACEMENT

#### 3.1 Summary

This section describes the flow of replacement when replacing a system using the MR-J2S/MR-J2M series with a system using the MR-J4 series.

#### 3.2 Flow of Review on Replacement



The following displays the review items when replacing MR-J2S series with MR-J4 series using MR-J2S-60A as an example case.



Changes from MR-J2S series to MR-J4 series

● The following table summarizes the changes from MR-J2S series to MR-J4 series.

For details, refer to the reference document/items.

Changes	Check items	Impact	Reference document/items
Servo	Connector	Connector shape, pin arrangement, signal abbreviation, and	Part 2, Section 3.4
amplifier		location are different.	Part 3, Section 3.5
			Part 6, Section 3.3
			Part 7, Section 1.2.2
	Terminal block	Terminal block shape, location, and method of drawing out wires are different.	Part 7, Section 1.2.1
	P3, P4 terminals	MR-J4 servo amplifier has P3 and P4 in the upstream of the	Part 7, Section 1.2.1
		inrush current suppression circuit. Note that the locations of the P1 and P terminals of MR-J2S-11K_ to MR-J2S-22K_ are different.	
	Z-phase	Pulse width and start-up timing of the encoder Z phase pulse signal (OP) output from the servo amplifier are different.	Part 7, Section 1.2.9
	Parameter		Part 2, Section 3.6
		Parameter numbers and contents are different. In addition,	Part 3, Section 3.7
		using the parameter converter function of MR Configurator2,	Part 4, Section 3.6
		GX Works2, and MT Developer2, it is possible to transfer the	Part 5, Chapter 3
		setup contents of the MR-J2S parameters to MR-J4.	Part 6, Section 3.5
			Part 7, Section 2.3
	Dimensions	The height and width of the MR-J4 is equal to or less than that of the MR-J2S series. Check regarding room for wiring. (Note that the depth is larger for 400/600 W.)	Part 7, Chapter 2
	Interface 24 V DC power supply	For MR-J4, an external 24 V DC power supply is required for the interface.	Part 7, Section 1.2.5
	Dynamic brake coasting distance	The servo motor has a different dynamic brake coasting distance.	Part 7, Section 1.2.3
	Communication	MR-J4 has no RS-232C. MR-J4 has the following	Part 7, Section 1.2.7
	function	communication functions.	
		MR-J4A_: USB, RS-422	
		MR-J4B_: USB	
	Forced stop	When MR-J4 is forcibly stopped in a factory setting and when	Part 7, Section 1.2.4
	deceleration	an alarm occurs, the servo motor decelerates and stops. The way the servo motor stops is different from when the MR-J2S	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
		emergency stop or forced stop is effective.	MR-J4B_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
	Initializing time	The time it takes to reach servo-on from power-on is different.	Part 7, Section 1.2.8
	LED display	MR-J2SB_ has a 7-segment 2-digit LED display and MR- J4B_ has a 7-segment 3-digit display.	MR-J4B_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
	Built-in regenerative resistor	Note that replacing MR-J2S-60_4 and MR-J2S-100_4 with MR-J4-60_4 and MR-J4-100_4 respectively changes the regenerative ability.	Part 9, Section 1.1
Options and peripheral equipment	Molded-case circuit breaker fuse	Those for MR-J2S may not be usable. Select those for MR- J4.	Part 9, Section 4.3
	Magnetic contactor	Those for MR-J2S may not be usable. Select those for MR-J4.	Part 9, Section 4.3
	Power factor improving	Those for MR-J2S may not be usable. FR-HAL is	Part 9, Section 7.1
	AC reactor	recommended.	Part 9, Section 7.3
			Part 9, Section 7.6
			Part 9, Section 7.8
	Power factor improving	Those for MR-J2S may not be usable. FR-HEL is	Part 9, Section 7.2
	DC reactor	recommended.	Part 9, Section 7.4
			Part 9, Section 7.5
			Part 9, Section 7.7

## Part 1: Summary of MR-J2S/MR-J2M Replacement

Changes	Check items	Impact	Reference document/items
Options and	Regenerative option	Some regenerative options cannot be used for MR-J4.	Part 9, Chapter 1
peripheral equipment	Setup software (SETUP161E)	Setup software (SETUP161E) cannot be used for MR-J4. Use MR Configurator2.	Part 9, Chapter 8
	Battery	Use MR-BAT6V1SET for MR-J4.	Part 7, Chapter 3 Part 9, Chapter 5
	Encoder cable	Replace the encoder cable because the shape of the CN2	Part 7. Section 1.2.2
		connector is different. (Note 1)	Part 9, Chapter 3
	Wire	An HIV wire is recommended for MR-J4. Therefore, when HIV wires are not used for those already laid, use the renewal tool.	Part 9, Chapter 4
	Dynamic brakes	Some dynamic brakes cannot be used for MR-J4.	Part 9, Chapter 2
	EMC filter	The recommended EMC filter is different.	Part 9, Chapter 6
	Panel through attachment	The panel through attachment cannot be used for MR-J4.	Part 7, Chapter 2
Servo motor	Mounting compatibility	Some models have no mounting compatibility.	Part 8, Section 1.1
	Oil seal	Although HC-SFS, HC-UFS and HA-LFS series have an oil seal, substitute models do not come with an oil seal. Use models having an oil seal when necessary.	Part 8, Section 1.1
	Dimensions	The total length may differ depending on models.	Part 8, Section 2.1 Part 8, Section 2.2 Part 8, Section 2.3
	Reducer	The HG motor has no G2-type reducer for high precision applications. The reducer efficiency differs between G2-type and G7-type. In addition, the actual reduction ratio of HC-KFS and HC-MFS series G1 types may differ from that of HG-KR series G1 types depending on models.	Part 8, Section 2.3 Part 8, Section 2.4
	Moment of inertia	The moment of inertia of the HCFS/HAFS motor may differ from that of the HG motor depending on models. (Note 2)	Part 8, Section 2.5
	Load to motor inertia ratio	The range of the load to motor inertia ratio for the servo motor may differ between the HCFS/HAFS motor and the HG motor depending on models.	Part 8, Section 2.5
	Connector	The power connector, encoder connector, and electromagnetic brake connector may differ from one another in shape.	Part 8, Section 2.6
	Torque characteristics	The torque characteristics of the HCFS/HAFS motor may differ from those of the HG motor.	Part 8, Section 2.7
	Rated speed/maximum speed	The Rated speed/maximum speed of the HCFS/HAFS motor may differ from those of the HG motor.	Servo Motor Instruction Manual (Vol. 3)
	Thermal sensor	For HG-JR 1000 r/min series of 15 kW or more and HG-JR 1500 r/min series of 22 kW or more, the thermal sensor is replaced with a thermistor. For HG-JR 1000 r/min series of 12 kW or less and HG-JR 1500 r/min series of 15 kW or less, the thermal sensor is removed.	Servo Motor Instruction Manual (Vol. 3)
	Encoder resolution	The encoder resolution differs as follows. HCFS/HAFS motor: 131,072 pulses/rev HG motor: 4,194,304 pulses/rev	Servo Motor Instruction Manual (Vol. 3)
Controller (SSCNET interface only)		The SSCNET positioning module and motion controller need to be replaced with the SSCNET III/H positioning module and motion controller. When using an existing controller, refer to "[Appendix 1] MR-J4BRJ020+MR-J4-T20".	Replacement Manual for replacing the A17nSHCPUN/A173UHCP U series with the Q series

Note 1. Use the renewal tool if using an existing encoder cable (including options).

(Refer to "[Appendix 2] Introduction to Renewal Tool".)

For HA-LFS 1000 r/min series of 15 kW or more, HA-LFS 1500 r/min series of 22 kW or more, and HA-LFS 2000 r/min series of 30 kW or more, their substitute models have different thermal wiring from them. A new encoder cable is required when using the substitutes.

2. This may change the motor inertia, making it necessary to adjust the servo gain.

#### 3.3 Review on Replacement

#### 3.3.1 Checking the system prior to replacement

Check the components of the system prior to replacement.

Category	Controller model	Servo amplifier model	
Positioning module	QD75P(D)	MR-J2SA_	_
	A1SD75P(D)	MR-J2MA_	~
Controller from another company	Controller from another company	MR-J2SA_ MR-J2M- A	⇒
No controller	No controller	MR-J2S- A	
connected		MR-J2MA_	Ĩ
SSCNET	QD75M	MR-J2SB_	_
Positioning module	A1SD75M	MR-J2MB_	-
SSCNET	Q17_CPUN	MR-J2SB_	
Motion controller	A17_SHCPU	MR-J2MB_	⇒
	A273UHCPU		
Built-in positioning function		MR-J2SCP_	⇒
Built-in program operation function		MR-J2SCL_	⇒

"Reference items" in this document	Remarks
<ul> <li>(1) MR-J2S series</li> <li>"Part 2: Review on Replacement of MR-J2SA_ with MR-J4A_"</li> <li>(2) MR-J2M series</li> <li>"Port 6: Review on Replacement</li> </ul>	Positioning control
of MR-J2M with MR-J4"	Speed, torque limit
<ol> <li>MR-J2S series         "Part 3: Review on Replacement of MR-J2SB_ with MR-J4B_"         (2) MR-J2M series         "Part 6: Review on Replacement of MR-J2M with MR-J4"     </li> </ol>	Positioning control
(1) MR-J2S series "Part 4: Replacement of MR-J2S-	Built-in positioning function
_CP_/CL_ with MR-J4A_"	Built-in program operation function

#### 3.3.2 Determination of base replacement model

(1) Models for replacement between MR-J2S series and MR-J4 series

The models for replacement of both the servo amplifier and servo motor as a set are shown.

Series	Model	Replacement model (example)	Mounting compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note	
	MR-J2S-10A	MR-J4-10A	0		
	MR-J2S-20A	MR-J4-20A	0		
	MR-J2S-40A	MR-J4-40A	0		
	MR-J2S-60A	MR-J4-60A	0		
	MR-J2S-70A	MR-J4-70A	0		
	MR-J2S-100A	MR-J4-100A	0		
	MR-J2S-200A	MR-J4-200A	(Note 1)		
200 V AC	MR-J2S-350A	MR-J4-350A	(Note 1)		
General-purpose	MR-J2S-500A	MR-J4-500A	(Note 1)		
interface	MR-J2S-700A	MR-J4-700A	(Note 1)		
	MR-J2S-11KA	MR-J4-11KA	(Note 1)		
	MR-J2S-15KA	MR-J4-15KA	(Note 1)		
	MR-J2S-22KA	MR-J4-22KA	(Note 1)		
	MR-J2S-30KA	MR-J4-DU30KA	(Note 2)		
	+MR-HP30KA	+MR-CR55K		Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference	
	MR-J2S-37KA	MR-J4-DU37KA	(Note 2)		
	+MR-HP30KA	+MR-CR55K	(1010 2)		
	MR-J2S-10B	MR-J4-10B	0	Material".	
	MR-J2S-20B	MR-J4-20B	0		
	MR-J2S-40B	MR-J4-40B	0		
	MR-J2S-60B	MR-J4-60B	0		
	MR-J2S-70B	MR-J4-70B	0		
	MR-J2S-100B	MR-J4-100B	0		
	MR-J2S-200B	MR-J4-200B	(Note 1)		
200 V AC	MR-J2S-350B	MR-J4-350B	(Note 1)		
SSCNET	MR-J2S-500B	MR-J4-500B	(Note 1)		
interface	MR-J2S-700B	MR-J4-700B	(Note 1)		
	MR-J2S-11KB	MR-J4-11KB	(Note 1)		
	MR-J2S-15KB	MR-J4-15KB	(Note 1)		
	MR-J2S-22KB	MR-J4-22KB	(Note 1)		
	MR-J2S-30KB	MR-J4-DU30KB	(Note 2)		
	+MR-HP30KA	+MR-CR55K	(1000 2)	4	
	MR-J2S-37KB +MR-HP30KA	MR-J4-DU37KB +MR-CR55K	(Note 2)		

Note 1. These replacement models do not have compatibility in mounting. Use the mounting plate holes of Renewal Tool manufactured by Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd. The servo amplifier capacity may vary depending on the servo motor to be replaced. Refer to Part 8 Section 1.1.

2. These replacement models do not have compatibility in mounting. Use the mounting plate holes of the mounting plate manufactured by Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd. The servo amplifier capacity may vary depending on the servo motor to be replaced. Refer to Part 8 Section 1.1.

## Part 1: Summary of MR-J2S/MR-J2M Replacement

Series	Model	Replacement model (example)	Mounting compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note	
	MR-J2S-60A4	MR-J4-60A4	(Note)		
	MR-J2S-100A4	MR-J4-100A4	(Note)		
	MR-J2S-200A4	MR-J4-200A4	(Note)		
	MR-J2S-350A4	MR-J4-350A4	(Note)		
	MR-J2S-500A4	MR-J4-500A4	0		
	MR-J2S-700A4	MR-J4-700A4	(Note)		
	MR-J2S-11KA4	MR-J4-11KA4	(Note)		
400 V AC	MR-J2S-15KA4	MR-J4-15KA4	(Note)		
General-purpose	MR-J2S-22KA4	MR-J4-22KA4	(Note)		
interface	MR-J2S-30KA4	MR-J4-DU30KA4	(Noto)		
	+MR-HP55KA4	+MR-CR55K4	(NOLE)		
	MR-J2S-37KA4	MR-J4-DU37KA4	(Note)		
	+MR-HP55KA4	+MR-CR55K4	(1000)	_	
	MR-J2S-45KA4	MR-J4-DU45KA4	(Note)		
	+MR-HP55KA4	+MR-CR55K4	()	-	
	MR-J2S-55KA4	MR-J4-DU55KA4	(Note)		
	+MR-HP55KA4	+MR-CR55K4	(), (), (), (), (), (), (), (), (), (),	-	
	MR-J2S-60B4	MR-J4-60B4	(Note)	Defende "Deve 7:	
	MR-J2S-100B4	MR-J4-100B4	(Note)		
	MR-J2S-200B4	MR-J4-200B4	(Note)	Common Reference	
	MR-J2S-350B4	MR-J4-350B4	(Note)	Material".	
	MR-J2S-500B4	MR-J4-500B4	0		
	MR-J2S-700B4	MR-J4-700B4	(Note)		
	MR-J2S-11KB4	MR-J4-11KB4	(Note)	-	
400 V AC	MR-J2S-15KB4	MR-J4-15KB4	(Note)	-	
SSUNE I interface	MR-J2S-22KB4	MR-J4-22KB4	(Note)	-	
Internace	MR-J2S-30KB4	MR-J4-DU30KB4	(Note)		
	+MR-HP55KA4	+MR-CR55K4	· · · · ·		
	MR-J2S-37KB4	MR-J4-DU37KB4	(Note)		
	+MR-HP55KA4	+MR-CR55K4		-	
			(Note)		
				-	
	+MR-HP55KA4	+MR-CR55K4	(Note)		
	MR-12S-10A1	MR-14-10A1	0		
100 V AC	MR-12S-20A1	MR- 14-2041	0	-	
interface	MR-J2S-40A1	MR-J4-40A1	0	-	
100 \/ AC	MR-12S-10B1	MR-J4-10R1	0	4	
SSCNET	MR-J2S-20B1	MR-J4-20B1	0	-	
interface	MR-J2S-40B1	MR-J4-40B1	0	-	

Note. These replacement models do not have compatibility in mounting. Use the mounting plate holes of the mounting plate manufactured by Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd. The servo amplifier capacity may vary depending on the servo motor to be replaced. Refer to Part 8 Section 1.1.

# Part 1: Summary of MR-J2S/MR-J2M Replacement

Series	Model	Replacement model (example)	Mounting compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note
	MR-J2S-10CP	MR-J4-10A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
	MR-J2S-20CP	MR-J4-20A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
	MR-J2S-40CP	MR-J4-40A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
	MR-J2S-60CP	MR-J4-60A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
200 V AC	MR-J2S-70CP	MR-J4-70A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
function	MR-J2S-100CP	MR-J4-100A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
iunoton	MR-J2S-200CP	MR-J4-200A-RJ (Note 3)	(Note 1)	
	MR-J2S-350CP	MR-J4-350A-RJ (Note 3)	(Note 1)	
	MR-J2S-500CP	MR-J4-500A-RJ (Note 3)	(Note 1)	
	MR-J2S-700CP	MR-J4-700A-RJ (Note 3)	(Note 1)	
100 V AC	MR-J2S-10CP1	MR-J4-10A1-RJ (Note 3)	0	
Built-in positioning	MR-J2S-20CP1	MR-J4-20A1-RJ (Note 3)	0	
function	MR-J2S-40CP1	MR-J4-40A1-RJ (Note 3)	0	Refer to "Part 7:
	MR-J2S-10CL	MR-J4-10A-RJ (Note 3)	0	Material"
	MR-J2S-20CL	MR-J4-20A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
	MR-J2S-40CL	MR-J4-40A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
0001/100	MR-J2S-60CL	MR-J4-60A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
200 V AC	MR-J2S-70CL	MR-J4-70A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
operation function	MR-J2S-100CL	MR-J4-100A-RJ (Note 3)	0	
oporation randition	MR-J2S-200CL	MR-J4-200A-RJ (Note 3)	(Note 2)	
	MR-J2S-350CL	MR-J4-350A-RJ (Note 3)	(Note 2)	
	MR-J2S-500CL	MR-J4-500A-RJ (Note 3)	(Note 2)	
	MR-J2S-700CL	MR-J4-700A-RJ (Note 3)	(Note 2)	
100 V AC	MR-J2S-10CL1	MR-J4-10A1-RJ (Note 3)	0	
Built-in program	MR-J2S-20CL1	MR-J4-20A1-RJ (Note 3)	0	]
operation function	MR-J2S-40CL1	MR-J4-40A1-RJ (Note 3)	0	

Note 1. These replacement models do not have compatibility in mounting. Use the mounting plate holes of Renewal Tool manufactured by Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd. The servo amplifier capacity may vary depending on the servo motor to be replaced. Refer to Part 8 Section 1.1.

2. These replacement models do not have compatibility in mounting. Use the mounting plate holes of the mounting plate manufactured by Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd. The servo amplifier capacity may vary depending on the servo motor to be replaced. Refer to Part 8 Section 1.1.

3. Software version B3 or later.

#### (2) Models for replacement between MR-J2M series and MR-J4 series The models for replacement of both the servo amplifier and servo motor as a set are shown.

	Model		Replacement	Mounting		
Series	Base unit	Interface unit	Drive Unit	model (example)	compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note
000.1/ 4.0		IR-J2M-BU_ MR-J2M-P8A	MR-J2M-10DU	MR-J4-10A	(Note)	
200 V AC	; pose MR-J2M-BU_		MR-J2M-20DU	MR-J4-20A	(Note)	Refer to "Part 7:
General-purpose			MR-J2M-40DU	MR-J4-40A	(Note)	
Interlace			MR-J2M-70DU	MR-J4-70A	(Note)	
000.1/ 4.0			MR-J2M-10DU	MR-J4-10B	(Note)	Material"
200 V AC SSCNET			MR-J2M-20DU	MR-J4-20B	(Note)	
	WIR-JZWI-DU_		MR-J2M-40DU	MR-J4-40B	(Note)	
interface			MR-J2M-70DU	MR-J4-70B	(Note)	

Note. Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material" for the mounting hole dimensions.

(3) Servo amplifier and servo motor combination for the MR-J4 series Refer to "Part 8: Review on Replacement of Motor" when replacing the servo motor with the one that has already been installed.

(Refer to "[Appendix 2] Introduction to Renewal Tool" if using an existing cable and servo motor.)

Sonio amplifiar			Rotary se	ervo motor		
Servo ampliner	HG-KR	HG-MR	HG-SR	HG-UR	HG-RR	HG-JR
MR-J4-10_(1)	053	053				
	13	13				
MR-J4-20_(1)	23	23				
MR-J4-40_(1)	43	43				
MR-J4-60_			51 52			53
MR-J4-70	73	73	52	72		73
 MR-J4-100_			81 102			103
MR-J4-200_			121, 201 152, 202	152	103 153	153 203
MR-J4-350_			301 352	202	203	353
MR-J4-500_			421 502	352 502	353 503	503
MR-J4-700_			702			703
MR-J4-11K_						903
						11K1M
MR-J4-15K_						15K1M
MR-J4-22K_						22K1M
MR-J4-DU30K_						30K1
						30K1M
MR-J4-DU37K_						37K1
						37K1M

(a) 100 V/200 V class

#### (b) 400 V class

Sonia amplifiar	Rotary servo motor		
Servo ampliller	HG-SR	HG-JR	
MR-J4-60_4	524	534	
MR-J4-100_4	1024	734, 1034	
MR-J4-200_4	1524, 2024	1534, 2034	
MR-J4-350_4	3524	3534	
MR-J4-500_4	5024	5034	
MR-J4-700_4	7024	7034	
MR-J4-11K_4		9034, 11K1M4	
MR-J4-15K_4		15K1M4	
MR-J4-22K_4		22K1M4	
		30K14	
MR-J4-D030K_4		30K1M4	
		37K14	
WIK-J4-D037K_4		37K1M4	
MR-J4-DU45K_4		45K1M4	
MR-J4-DU55K_4		55K1M4	

3.3.3 Mounting compatibility check

Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material" and "Part 8: Review on Replacement of Motor".

3.3.4 Detailed review on replacement model

Refer to "Part 2: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_A\_ with MR-J4-\_A\_", "Part 3: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_B\_ with MR-J4-\_B\_",

"Part 4: Replacement of MR-J2S-\_CP\_/CL\_ with MR-J4-\_A\_RJ", "Part 5: Replacement of MR-J2S-\_DU\_ with MR-J4-\_DU\_", and "Part 6: Review on Replacement of MR-J2M with MR-J4".

3.3.5 Peripheral equipment check

Refer to "Part 9: Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment" in this document.

3.3.6 Startup procedure check

Refer to "Part 10: Startup Procedure Manual" in this document.

#### 4. RELATED MATERIALS

- 4.1 Catalog
- (1) Mitsubishi Electric General-Purpose AC Servo MELSERVO-J4
- (2) Motion Controller Q17nDSCPU/Q170MSCPU Simple Motion Module QD77MS/QD77GF
- 4.2 Instruction Manual
- (1) MELSERVO-J4 Series MR-J4-\_A(-RJ)/MR-J4-\_A4(-RJ)/MR-J4-\_A1(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
- (2) MELSERVO-J4 Series MR-J4-\_B(-RJ)/MR-J4-\_B4(-RJ)/MR-J4-\_B1(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
- (3) HG-MR/HG-KR/HG-SR/HG-JR/HG-RR/HG-UR Servo Motor Instruction Manual (Vol.3)
- (4) Conversion Unit for SSCNET of MR-J2S-B Compatible AC Servo MR-J4-\_B-RJ020/MR-J4-\_B4-RJ020/MR-J4-\_B1-RJ020/MR-J4-T20 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
- (5) MELSERVO-J4 Series MR-J4-\_A(-RJ)/MR-J4-\_A4(-RJ)/MR-J4-\_A1(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual(POSITIONING MODE)
- (6) MR-J4-DU-\_(-RJ)/MR-J4-DU-\_4(-RJ) Drive Unit MR-CR55K(4) Converter Unit Instruction Manual
- (7) MELSERVO-J4 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (Troubleshooting Edition)
- (8) Instructions and Cautions for Drive of HC/HA Series Servo Motor with MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 Servo Amplifier

- 4.3 Replacement Manual
- (1) Replacement Manual for replacing the A17nSHCPUN/A173UHCPU series with the Q series
- 4.4 Renewal Tool
- (1) MR-J2S-\_A\_ renewal tool
- (2) MR-J2S-\_B\_ renewal tool
- 4.5 Replacement Tool for Replacing MR-J2S series with MR-J4 series

This tool is a reference for replacing the in-use MR-J2S series with the MR-J4 series. When an in-use rotary servo motor or servo amplifier is selected, a corresponding MR-J4 series product can be selected.

Note: For details, contact your local sales office.

#### 4.6 MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC FA Global Website

#### http://www.mitsubishielectric.com/fa/



Servo motor series model, servo amplifier model, regenerative option, encoder motor power supply, and electromagnetic brake selection

Selection result configuration, servo motor dimensions/specification comparison, servo amplifier dimensions/specification comparison

# MEMO


# Part 2 Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_A\_ with MR-J4-\_A\_

#### Part 2: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_A\_ with MR-J4-\_A\_

#### 1. SUMMARY

This section describes the changes to be made when a system using MR-J2S-\_A\_ is replaced with a system using MR-J4-\_A\_.

#### 2. CASE STUDY ON REPLACEMENT OF MR-J2S-\_A\_

#### 2.1 Review on Replacement Method

POINT
 An HG motor cannot be driven by MR-J2S-\_A\_. When a servo motor is replaced with an HG motor, servo amplifier also needs to be replaced with MR-J4-\_A\_ simultaneously.



Note. Separate repair means replacement.

#### 2.2 Replacement Method

(1) Simultaneous replacement with MR-J4-\_A\_ and an HG motor

The currently used connectors or cables need to be replaced. The parameters of the existing system can be transferred with the parameter converter function of MR Configurator2. (Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".)



(2) Separate repair of servo amplifier/servo motor

POINT

An HG motor cannot be driven by MR-J2S-\_A\_. When a servo motor is replaced with an HG motor, servo amplifier also needs to be replaced with MR-J4-\_A\_ simultaneously.

When an "HC-\_FS/HA-\_FS motor" shown below is used, "simultaneous replacement with MR-J4-\_A\_ and an HG motor" is recommended. When an HG motor is adopted, the capacity of the servo amplifier needs to be changed.
 (Consider replacement, referring to "torque characteristics" described in "Part 8: Replacement of Motor".)

Existing dev	vice models	Replacement models for simultaneous replacement (example)		
Servo motor	Servo amplifier	Servo motor	Servo amplifier	
HC-LFS52	MR-J2S-60A	HG-JR73	MR-J4-70A	
HC-LFS102	MR-J2S-100A	HG-JR153	MR-J4-200A	
HC-LFS152	MR-J2S-200A	HG-JR353	MR-J4-350A	
HA-LFS15K2(4)(B)	MR-J2S-15KA(4)	HG-JR11K1M(4)(B)	MR-J4-11KA(4)	
HA-LFS22K2(4)(B)	MR-J2S-22KA(4)	HG-JR15K1M(4)(B)	MR-J4-15KA(4)	
HA-LFS30K2(4)	MR-J2S-30KA(4)	HG-JR22K1M(4)	MR-J4-22KA(4)	
HA-LFS37K2(4)	MR-J2S-37KA(4)	HG-JR30K1M(4)	MR-J4-DU30KA(4)	
HA-LFS45K24	MR-J2S-45KA4	HG-JR37K1M4	MR-J4-DU37KA4	
HA-LFS55K24	MR-J2S-55KA4	HG-JR45K1M4	MR-J4-DU45KA4	
HC-KFS46	MR-J2S-70A	HG-KR43	MR-J4-40A	
HC-KFS410	MR-J2S-70A	HG-KR43	MR-J4-40A	
HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/_	MR-J2S-200A	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-100A	
HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/_	MR-J2S-350A	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-200A	
HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/_	MR-J2S-500A	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-350A	
HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/_	MR-J2S-200A	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/_	MR-J4-100A	
HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/_	MR-J2S-350A	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/_	MR-J4-200A	
HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/_	MR-J2S-500A	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/_	MR-J4-350A	
HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/_	MR-J2S-200A	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-100A	
HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/_	MR-J2S-350A	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-200A	
HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/_	MR-J2S-500A	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-350A	

After replacement, an HC/HA motor can be driven by MR-J4-\_A\_. Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material" for target motors.

When an HC-\_FS/HA-\_FS motor is driven by MR-J4-\_A\_, it is necessary to set [Pr. PC22]. Refer to Part 7 Section 4.

Use the renewal tool when replacing a servo amplifier with MR-J4-\_A\_ without replacing the currently used servo motor and existing cables. (Refer to "[Appendix 2] Introduction to Renewal Tool".) The parameters of the existing system can be transferred with the parameter converter function of MR Configurator2. (Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".)



# 3. DIFFERENCES BETWEEN MR-J2S-\_A\_ AND MR-J4-\_A\_

#### 3.1 Function Comparison Table

Item	MR-J2SA_ series	MR-J4A_	Compatibility	Reference material/items
Control mode	Position control mode (pulse command) Speed control mode (analog command) Torque control mode (analog command)	←	0	
Maximum input pulses	Open-collector pulse: 200 kpulses/s Differential pulse : 500 kpulses/s Command pulse: Sink	Open-collector pulse: 200 kpulses/s Differential pulse: 4 Mpulses/s Command pulse: Sink	Note 1	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 3.6.1 (1)
The number of DIO points (excluding EM1)	DI: 8 points, DO: 6 points	DI: 9 points, DO: 6 points	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 5.2.4 [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD28]
Encoder pulse output	ABZ-phase (differential line driver) Z-phase (open collector)	←	Note 2	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 5.2.1 [Pr. PA15]
DIO interface	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink/source	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 3.9
Analog input/output	(Input) 2ch 10-bit torque, 14-bit speed or equivalent (Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2 ch	←	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 3.6
Number of internal speed commands	7	←	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 3.6.2 (1) (b)
Parameter setting method	Push button Setup software (SETUP161E)	Push button MR Configurator2	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 4
Button	4 buttons	←	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 4
LED display	7-segment 5-digit	←	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 4
Communication function	RS-422/RS-232C	RS-422/USB	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 14
Command pulse logic setting	Forward/reverse rotation pulse train Signed pulse train A-phase/B-phase pulse train	←	0	Part 2, Section 3.7
Interface 24 V DC power supply	Installed.	Not installed.	×	Part 7, Section 1.2.5
Initializing time	1 to 2 s	2.5 to 3.5 s	×	Part 7, Section 1.2.8
Z-phase pulse width	At low speed: About 6 ms (Note 3) At high speed: About 440 μs	At low speed: About 6 ms (Note 3) At high speed: About 440 µs	×	Part 7, Section 1.2.9

Note 1. Depending on the servo motor being used, "Electronic gear" needs to be set.

2. The parameters need to be set due to output pulse settings.

3. This is the pulse width when the motor rotates at 10 r/min. The pulse width changes depending on rotational frequency.

#### 3.2 Function List

function		MR-J2SA_	MR-J4A_	Reference document/items	
Encoder resolution		131072 pulses/rev	4194304 pulses/rev	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 1.3	
Absolute position detection system		O [Pr. 1]	O [Pr. PA03]	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 12	
Gain switching function		O [Pr. 65]	O [Pr. PB26]	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.2	
Advanced vibration		×	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.1.5	
Adaptive vibration suppression control		O [Pr. 60]	× (Note)		
Adaptive filter II		×	O [Pr. PB01]	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.1.2	
Low-pass filter		O [Pr. 60]	O [Pr. PB23]	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.1.4	
Machine analyzer function		0	0		
Machine simulation		0	×		
Gain search function		0	O (One-touch tuning)	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 6.2	
Robust filte	er	×	O [Pr. PE41]		
Slight vibration suppression control		O [Pr. 20]	O [Pr. PB24]		
Auto tuning		O [Pr. 2]	O [Pr. PB08]	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 6.3	
Brake unit		0	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 11.3	
Power regenerative converter		0	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 11.4	
Regenerative option		O [Pr. 0]	O [Pr. PA02]	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 11.2	
Torque limit		O [Pr. 28, 76]	O [Pr. PA11], [Pr. PA12], [Pr. PC35]	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 3.6.1 (5)	
Alarm history clear		O [Pr. 16]	O [Pr. PC18]		
Output signal selection (device settings)		O [Pr. 49] (WNG, BWNG, and alarm code output only)	O [Pr. PD23] to [Pr. PD28]		
Output signal (DO) forced output		0	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 4.5.8	
	JOG operation	0	0		
Test operation mode	Positioning	O Requires the setup	O Requires the MR	- MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 4.5.9	
	operation	software (SETUP161E).	Configurator2.		
	Motor-less operation	0	O [Pr. PC60]		
	Machine analyzer operation	O Requires the setup software (SETUP161E).	<ul> <li>Requires the MR Configurator2.</li> </ul>		
Analog monitor output		O [Pr. 17]	O [Pr. PC14], [Pr. PC15]	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual Appendix 8	
Setup software		Setup software (SETUP161E) is available for free.	MR Configurator2	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 11.7	
Linear servo system		×	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 15	
Direct drive servo system		×	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 16	
Fully closed loop system		×	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 17	
STO function		×	0	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 13	

Note. This function is provided by advanced vibration suppression control II.
## 3.3 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams

#### (1) Position control mode



#### (2) Speed control mode



## (3) Torque control mode



## 3.4 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks

#### (1) Connector comparison table

An example of connections with the peripheral equipment is shown below. For details on signals, refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.



#### (2) List of connector and terminal block correspondence

-							
	N	IR-J2SA_			MR-J4A_		Note
(1)	I/O signal connect	ctor	[CN1A]		I/O signal connector	[CN1]	Prepare a new cable.
(2)	I/O signal connect	ctor	[CN1B]				
(3)	Encoder connect	or	[CN2]		Encoder connector	[CN2]	Must switch to encoder cable (option) or prepare a new cable
(4)	Communication	PC connection			USB communication connector	[CN5]	Switch to USB cable (option).
	connector [CN3]	Analog monitor		$\rightarrow$	Analog monitor connector	[CN6]	Switch to monitor cable (option).
(5)	Main circuit	Input power suppl	у		Main circuit power connector	[CNP1]	Switch to the power connector
	terminal block [TE1]	Servo motor powe	er supply		Servo motor power connector	[CNP3]	(enclosed with the amplifier).
(6)	Control circuit ter	minal block	[TE2]		Control circuit power connector	[CNP2]	
(7)	Battery connecto	r	[CON1]		Battery connector	[CN4]	Prepare a new battery.

When not using the STO function in MR-J4-\_A\_, attach the short-circuit connector supplied with the servo amplifier to CN8 (STO input signal connector).

The configuration of the main circuit terminal block differs depending on the capacity. Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".

# (3) Comparison of signals

(a) CN1A/CN1B

1) Position control mode

MR-J2SA_	Signal		MR-J4A_	
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	(Note)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
	CN1A-1	LG	CN1-3 CN1-28	
	CN1A-2	NP	CN1-35	
	CN1A-3	PP	CN1-10	•
CN1A	CN1A-4	P15R	CN1-1	
	CN1A-5	LZ	CN1-8	
	CN1A-6	LA	CN1-4	
2 16 12 OPC	CN1A-7	LB	CN1-6	
	CN1A-8	CR	CN1-41	
4 PP 14 PG	CN1A-9	COM (DICOM)	CN1-20	CN1
6 LZ 16 LZR	CN1A-10	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-46	1 26 2 P15R 27 -
	CN1A-11	OPC	CN1-12	- <u>3</u> TLA <u>28</u>
8 IB 18 IBB	CN1A-12	NG	CN1-36	4 LG 29 LG
	CN1A-13	PG	CN1-11	LA <u>5</u> - <u>30</u>
	CN1A-14	OP	CN1-33	6 LAR 31 LG
COM RD	CN1A-15	LZR	CN1-9	LB 7 - 32
	CN1A-16	LAR	CN1-5	8 LBR 33 -
	CN1A-17	LBR	CN1-7	LZ - 9 - 0P 34
	CN1A-18	INP	CN1-24	10 LZR <u>35</u> LG
	CN1A-19	RD	CN1-49	PP 11 NP 36
	CN1A-20	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-47	12 PG 37 NG 0PC 13 - 38
	CNI1P 1		CN1-30	14 - 39 -
	CIVID-1	LG	CN1-34	- 15 - 40
	CN1B-2	-	-	16 SON 41 -
	CN1B-3	VDD	-	- 17 CR 42
CN1B	CN1B-4	INP	CN1-22	18 PC 43 EM2
	CN1B-5	SON	CN1-15	19 LSP 44
	CN1B-6	TLC	CN1-25	20 RES 45 LSN
	CN1B-7	-	CN1-16	DICOM 21 LOP 46
	CN1B-8	PC	CN1-17	22 DICOM 47 DOCOM
	CN1B-9	TL	CN1-18	INP 23 DOCOM 48
INP 5 RES 15	CN1B-10	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-46	24         ZSP         49         ALM           INP         25         RD         50
	CN1B-11	P15R	CN1-1	TLC -
	CN1B-12	TLA	CN1-27	
$\frac{8}{PC} - \frac{18}{ALM} LSN$	CN1B-13	COM (DICOM)	CN1-21	
	CN1B-14	RES	CN1-19	
SG TL SG ZSP	CN1B-15	EMG (EM2)	CN1-42	
	CN1B-16	LSP	CN1-43	
	CN1B-17	LSN	CN1-44	
	CN1B-18	ALM	CN1-48	
	CN1B-19	ZSP	CN1-23	
	CN1B-20	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-47	

## 2) Speed control mode

MR-J2SA_	Signal	MR-J4A		
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	abbreviation (Note)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
	CN1A-1	LG	CN1-3 CN1-28	
	CN1A-2	-	-	
CN1A	CN1A-3	-	-	
	CN1A-4	P15R	CN1-1	
	CN1A-5	LZ	CN1-8	
2 16 12 -	CN1A-6	LA	CN1-4	
	CN1A-7	LB	CN1-6	
	CN1A-8	SP1	CN1-41	
P15R 5 0P 15	CN1A-9	COM (DICOM)	CN1-20	CN1
6 LZ 16 LZR	CN1A-10	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-46	1 <u>26</u> 2 P15R 27 –
LA 7 LAK 17	CN1A-11	-	-	VC 3 TLA 28
	CN1A-12	-	-	4 LG 29 LG
SP1 SA IN	CN1A-13	-	-	LA <u>5</u> - <u>30</u>
	CN1A-14	OP	CN1-33	<u>6</u> LAR <u>31</u> LG
	CN1A-15	LZR	CN1-9	LB 7 - 32
	CN1A-16	LAR	CN1-5	8 LBR 33 -
	CN1A-17	LBR	CN1-7	
	CN1A-18	SA	CN1-24	10 LZR 35 LG
	CNTA-19	RD	CN1-49	
	CN1A-20	(DOCOM)	CN1-47	
	CN1B-1	LG	CN1-30 CN1-34	
	CN1B-2	VC	CN1-2	16 SON 41 -
	CN1B-3	VDD	-	SP2 17 SP1 42
CN1B	CN1B-4	SA	CN1-22	18 ST1 43 EM2
	CN1B-5	SON	CN1-15	ST2 19 LSP 44
	CN1B-6	TLC	CN1-25	20 RES 45 LSN
LG P15R	CN1B-7	SP2	CN1-16	DICOM 21 LOP 46
	CN1B-8	ST1	CN1-17	22 DICOM 47 DOCOM
	CN1B-9	ST2	CN1-18	3A 23 0000m 48
SA 5 RES 15	CN1B-10	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-46	Z4         Z5P         49         ALM           SA         25         RD         50
	CN1B-11	P15R	CN1-1	TLC –
	CN1B-12	TLA	CN1-27	
8 SP2 18 LSN	CN1B-13	COM (DICOM)	CN1-21	
ST1 - 9 ALM - 19	CN1B-14	RES	CN1-19	
10 ST2 20 ZSP	CN1B-15	EMG (EM2)	CN1-42	
	CN1B-16	LSP	CN1-43	
	CN1B-17	LSN	CN1-44	]
	CN1B-18	ALM	CN1-48	
	CN1B-19	ZSP	CN1-23	
	CN1B-20	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-47	

## 3) Torque control mode

MR-J2SA_	Signal		MR-J4A_	
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	abbreviation (Note)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
	CN1A-1	LG	CN1-3 CN1-28	
	CN1A-2	-	-	]
CN1A	CN1A-3	-	-	
	CN1A-4	P15R	CN1-1	
	CN1A-5	LZ	CN1-8	-
	CN1A-6	LA	CN1-4	
	CN1A-7	LB	CN1-6	
	CN1A-8	SP1	CN1-41	CN1
P15R 5 0P 15	CN1A-9	COM (DICOM)	CN1-20	
6 LZ 16 LZR	CN1A-10	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-46	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
LA 7 LAR 17	CN1A-11	-	-	
	CN1A-12	-	-	
SP1 - 10	CN1A-13	-	-	<u>     6     140     31     10     1     1     1 </u>
	CN1A-14	OP	CN1-33	
	CN1A-15	LZR	CN1-9	8 100 22
	CN1A-16	LAR	CN1-5	
	CN1A-17	LBR	CN1-7	
	CN1A-18	-	CN1-24	
	CN1A-19	RD	CN1-49	
	CN1A-20	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-47	
	CN1B-1	LG	CN1-30 CN1-34	14 - 39 - 15 - 40
	CN1B-2	VLA	CN1-2	16
CN1B	CN1B-3	VDD	-	SP2 17 SP1 42
	CN1B-4	-	-	18 RS2 43 EM2
	CN1B-5	SON	CN1-15	RS1 19 - 44
	CN1B-6	VLC	CN1-25	20 RES 45 -
	CN1B-7	SP2	CN1-16	DICOM 21 LOP 46
VLA 3 IC 13	CN1B-8	RS2	CN1-17	22 DICOM 47 DOCOM
	CN1B-9	RS1	CN1-18	- 23 DOCOM 48
- <u>5</u> RES <u>15</u>	CN1B-10	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-46	24 ZSP 49 ALM - 25 RD 50
	CN1B-11	P15R	CN1-1	
	CN1B-12	TC	CN1-27	
8 SP2 -	CN1B-13	COM (DICOM)	CN1-21	
	CN1B-14	RES	CN1-19	
10 RS1 20 ZSP	CN1B-15	EMG (EM2)	CN1-42	
	CN1B-16	-	-	
	CN1B-17	-	-	]
	CN1B-18	ALM	CN1-48	]
	CN1B-19	ZSP	CN1-23	]
	CN1B-20	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-47	

## (b) CN3

1) For 7 kW or less

MR-J2SA_	Signal		MR-J4A_	
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	abbreviation (Note)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
	CN3-3	LG	CN6-1	CN6
CN3	CN3-4         MO1           CN3-14         MO2	MO1	CN6-2	
		CN6-3	MO2	
RXD 3 TXD 13	CN3-13	LG	-	LG
	CN3-1	LG	CN3-1	CN3
6 16	CN3-5	RDP	CN3-3	8
RDP RDN	CN3-9	SDP	CN3-5	
8 18	CN3-11	LG	CN3-7	6 RDN
9 19	CN3-15	RDN	CN3-6	5 SDP
10 SDP 20 SDN	CN3-19	SDN	CN3-4	4SDN
TRE P5	CN3-20	P5 (P5D)	CN3-2	3 RDP
	CN3-2	RXD	-	2 P5D
	CN3-10	TRE	-	
	CN3-12	TXD	-	

Note. Signal abbreviations in parentheses are for MR-J4-\_A\_.

# 2) For 11 kW to 22 kW

MR-J2SA_	MR-J2SA_			MR-J4A_
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	(Note)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
CN3	CN3-1	LG	CN3-1	CN3
	CN3-5	RDP	CN3-3	8
2 LG 12 LG RXD 2 TXD 12	CN3-9	SDP	CN3-5	
	CN3-11	LG	CN3-7	6 RDN
5 15 6 ppp 16 ppy	CN3-15	RDN	CN3-6	5 SDP
7 17	CN3-19	SDN	CN3-4	4 SDN
8 18	CN3-20	P5(P5D)	CN3-2	3 RDP
10 SDP 20 SDN	CN3-2	RXD	-	2 P5D
TRE P5	CN3-10	TRE	-	
	CN3-12	TXD	-	

	MR-J2SA_				MR-J4A_
Connector p	oin assignment	Connector pin No.		Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
C	CN4	CN4-1	MO1	CN6-3	CN6
	1 MO1 2 MO2	CN4-2	MO2	CN6-2	
	4 LG	CN4-4	LG	CN6-1	

(c) CN4 (11 kW to 22 kW only)

3.5 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment

POINT				
●Refer to "Part 9: Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment".				

### 3.6 Comparison of Parameters



#### POINT

- For the parameter converter function, refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".
- To enable a parameter whose abbreviation is preceded by \*, turn the power OFF and then ON after setting the parameter.
- For details about parameter settings for replacement, refer to the MR-J4-\_A\_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual.
- ●With MR-J4-\_A\_, the deceleration to a stop function is enabled by factory settings. To disable the deceleration to a stop function, set [Pr. PA04] to "0 \_ \_ \_"

3.6.1 Setting requisite parameters upon replacement

The parameters shown in this section are a minimum number of parameters that need to be set for simultaneous replacement. Depending on the settings of the currently used servo amplifier, parameters other than these may need to be set.

(	1) Parameters common to position control mode, speed control mode, and torque control mode						
	Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description		
	PA04	Function selection A-1	2000h	0 0 0 0h	Forced stop deceleration function selection		

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA04	Function selection A-1	2 0 0 0h	0 0 0 0h	Forced stop deceleration function selection To configure the same settings as for MR-J2SA_, select "Forced stop deceleration function disabled (EM1)".
PA09	Auto tuning response	16	8	Auto tuning response setting Refer to "3.6.3 Comparison of parameter details" for the setting value of this parameter upon replacement. It is necessary to make gain adjustment again when replacing. For details about gain adjustment, refer to "MR-J2SA_ [Pr. 2] (MR-J4A_ [Pr. PA09])" in Section 3.6.3.
PA15	Encoder output pulse	4000	128 (Note)	Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase) output by the servo amplifier.
PC19	Encoder output pulse selection	0 0 0 0h	0 _ 1_h (Note)	Encoder output pulse selection Used to set the encoder pulses output by the servo amplifier. The setting value at left is according to the dividing ratio setting.
PD30	Function selection D-1	0 0 0 0h	1h	This is used to select enabled or disabled for the thermistor of the servo motor. : When using (HA-LFS series) servo motors that have thermal terminals and not connecting thermal signals to the MR-J4 servo amplifier, set this parameter to "1h (Disabled)". The overheat protection of a servo motor is not enabled. Configure a protective circuit.

Note. The example value shown is for when the output pulse setting of an existing HC-KFS motor (encoder resolution: 131072 pulses/rev) is "Dividing ratio: 1/4".

### (2) Position control mode

Parameter	Name	Initial	Setting	Description
number		value	value	
PA01	Operation mode	1 0 0 0h	0h	Select the servo amplifier control mode.
				Select the position control mode.
PA06	Electronic gear numerator	1	256	When using an electronic gear, it is necessary to change the
	(Commanded pulse		(Note)	setting value.
	multiplication numerator)			For simultaneous replacement, set a value by calculating as
PA07	Electronic gear denominator	1	1	follows:
	(Commanded pulse		(Note)	Replacement servo motor
	multiplication denominator)			CMX _ Encoder resolution _ Former CMX _ 4194304 _1 _ 256
				CDV Servo motor for MR-J2S Former CDV 131072 8 1
				Encoder resolution
				When a geared servo motor is replaced, the actual reduction
				ratio may differ before and after the replacement. If the ratio
				differs after the replacement, set the values considering the
				actual reduction ratio.
PA13	Command pulse input form	0100h	_xh	Command input pulse train filter selection
				Selecting the proper filter enables noise immunity enhancement.
				Make sure to select a filter so as not to cause a position
				mismatch. For details, refer to "MR-J4A_ [Pr. PA13]" in
				Section 3.6.3.
				In addition, it is necessary to adjust the command pulse logic to
				the positioning module. An incorrect logic setting causes the
				servo motor to not rotate. Make sure to configure the settings.
				Refer to "3.7 Important Points for Replacement (Command
				Pulse Logic Settings)".

Note. The example value shown is for when the electronic gear ratio of an existing servo amplifier is set as "8/1".

## (3) Speed control mode

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA01	Operation mode	1 0 0 0h	2h	Select the servo amplifier control mode. Select the speed control mode.
PC12	Analog speed command - Maximum speed	0	3000	Analog speed command - Maximum speed The setting value at left is for when the HC-SFS53 motor is replaced with the HG-SR52 motor.

### (4) Torque control mode

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA01	Operation mode	1 0 0 0h	<sup>4h</sup>	Select the servo amplifier control mode. Select the torque control mode.
PC12	Analog speed limit - Maximum speed	0	3000	Analog speed limit - Maximum speed The setting value at left is for when the HC-SFS53 motor is replaced with the HG-SR52 motor.
PC13	Analog torque command - Maximum output	100.0	100.0	Analog torque command - Maximum output Set the same value as for the MR-J2SA_ servo amplifier.

### 3.6.2 Parameter comparison list

POINT	
Manufacture	r setting parameters are not described here.

		MR-J2S	A_ parameters				MR-J4A_ parameters			
No.	Abbreviation	Parame	ter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	No.	Abbreviation	Parameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value
		Control mode,	Control mode			PA01	*STY	Operation mode	1000h	
0	*STY	Regenerative option selection	Regenerative option	0000h		PA02	*REG	Regenerative option	0000h	
			Input filter			PD29	*DIF	Input filter setting	0004h	
			Electromagnetic brake			DD24	*002	Output device selection 2 (electromagnetic	000Ch	
			interlock selection			F DZ4	002	brake interlock)	0000011	
		Function selection 1	Dynamia braka interlaak			PD23	*D01	Output device selection 1	0004h	
1	*0P1		selection	0002h		PD25	*DO3	Output device selection 3	0004h	
			(11 kW or more)			PD26	*DO4	Output device selection 4	0007h	
			Absolute position			PD20	*488	Abactute position detection system coloction	00020	
			selection			1 400	ABO	Absolute position detection system selection	000011	
				7 kW or less:		PA08	ATU	Auto tuning mode (Note)	0001h	
2	ATU	Auto tuning	Mode setting Response level setting	0105 h 11 kW or more: 0102 h		PA09	RSP	Auto tuning response (Note)	16	
3	СМХ	, Electronic gear numerator		1		PA06	СМХ	Electronic gear numerator (command pulse multiplication numerator)	1	
		command pulse multiplic	auon numerator)			PA21	*AOP3	Electronic gear selection	0001h	
4	CDV	Electronic gear denomina	tor	1		PA07	CDV	Electronic gear denominator (command pulse multiplication denominator)	1	
		(command pulse multiplic	ation denominator)			PA21	*AOP3	Electronic gear selection	0001h	
5	INP	In-position range		100		PA10	INP	In-position range	100	
6	PG1	Position loop gain 1		7 kW or less: 35 11 kW or more: 19		PB07	PG1	Model loop gain (Note)	15.0	
7	PST	Position command accele constant (position smooth	ration/deceleration time ing)	3		PB03	PST	Position command acceleration/deceleration time constant (position smoothing)	0	
8	SC1	Internal speed command	1	100		PC05	SC1	Internal speed command 1	100	
0	301	Internal speed limit 1		100		FCUJ	301	Internal speed limit 1	100	
9	SC2	Internal speed command	2	500		PC06	SC2	Internal speed command 2	500	
	-	Internal speed limit 2						Internal speed limit 2		
10	SC3	Internal speed command	3	1000		PC07	SC3	Internal speed command 3	1000	
	074	Internal speed limit 3				5004	071	Internal speed limit 3		
11	SIA	Acceleration time constan	.t	0		PC01	SIA	Acceleration time constant	0	
12	STE	S-pattern acceleration/dec	celeration time constant	0		PC02 PC03	STE	S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time	0	
	TOO	T		0		DOOA	тоо		-	
14		Torque command time co	nstant	0		PC04		Forque command time constant	0	
15	3110	Station number setting		0		PC20	*BDS		0000b	
16	*BPS	Serial communication fund	ction selection - Alarm	0000h		PC10	*SOP	RS-422 communication function selection	0000h	
<b> </b>						PC14	MOD1	Analog monitor 1 output	0000h	
17	MOD	Analog monitor output		0100h		PC15	MOD2	Analog monitor 2 output	0001h	
18	*DMD	Status display selection		0000h		PC36	*DMD	Status display selection	0000h	
19	*BLK	Parameter writing inhibit		0000h		PA19	*BLK	Parameter writing inhibit	00AAh	
			Restart after instantaneous power failure selection			$\nearrow$		No corresponding parameter		
20	*OP2	Function selection 2	Servo-lock upon stopselection	0000h		PC23	*COP2	Servo-lock selection at speed control stop	0000h	
			Slight vibration suppression control			PB24	*MVS	Slight vibration suppression control selection	0000h	
21	*OP3	Function selection 3 (com	mand pulse selection)	0000h		PA13	*PLSS	Command pulse input form	0100h	
22	*0P4	Function selection 4	LSP, LSN stop selection	00005		PD30	*DOP1	Function selection D-1 (LSP, LSN stop selection)	0000h	
			VC, VLA voltage averaging	000011		PC23	*COP2	Function selection C-2 (VC, VLA voltage averaging)	0000h	
23	FFC	Feed forward gain		0		PB04	FFC	Feed forward gain (Note)	0	

	MR-J2S- A parameters					MR-J4A_ parameters					
No.	Abbreviation	Parame	ter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	No.	Abbreviation	Parameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	
24	ZSP	Zero speed		50		PC17	ZSP	Zero speed	50		
25	VCM	Analog speed command -	Maximum speed	0		PC12	VCM	Analog speed command - Maximum speed	0		
		Analog speed limit maxim	um speed	-				Analog speed limit - Maximum speed	-		
26	TLC	Analog torque command	maximum output	100		PC13	TLC	Analog torque command maximum output	100.0		
27	*ENR	Encoder output pulses		4000		PA15	*ENR	Encoder output pulses	4000		
						PC19 PA11	*ENRS	Encoder output pulse selection	0000h		
28	TL1	Internal torque limit 1		100		PA12	TLN	Reverse rotation torque limit	100.0		
29	VCO	Analog speed command o	offset	Differs depending on servo		PC37	VCO	Analog speed command offset	Differs depending on servo		
		Analog speed limit offset		amplifier					amplifier		
30	TLO	Analog torque command	offset	0		PC38	TPO	Analog torque command offset	0		
		Analog torque limit offset		-				Analog torque limit offset	-		
31	MO1	Analog monitor 1 offset		0		PC39	MO1	Analog monitor 1 offset	0		
32	MO2	Analog monitor 2 offset		0		PC40	MO2	Analog monitor 2 offset	0		
33	MBR	Electromagnetic brake se	quence output	100		PC16	MBR	Electromagnetic brake sequence output	0		
34	GD2	Load to motor inertia ratio		70		PB06	GD2	Load to motor inertia ratio	7.00		
35	PG2	Position loop gain 2		7 kW or less: 35 11 kW or more: 19		PB08	PG2	Position loop gain (Note)	37.0		
36	VG1	Speed loop gain 1		7 kW or less: 177 11 kW or more: 96				No corresponding parameter			
37	VG2	Speed loop gain 2		7 kW or less: 817 11 kW or more: 455		PB09	VG2	Speed loop gain (Note)	823		
38	VIC	Speed integral compensa	tion	48		PB10	VIC	Speed integral compensation (Note)	33.7		
39	VDC	Speed differential comper	isation	980		PB11	VDC	Speed differential compensation (Note)	980		
41	*DIA	Input signal automatic ON	selection	0000h		PD01	*DIA1	Input signal automatic on selection 1	0000h		
			Pin CN1B-5			PD03	*DI1L	Input device selection 1L	0202h		
						PD04	*DI1H	Input device selection 1H	0002h		
			Pin CN1B-14			PD11	*DI5L	Input device selection 5L	0303h		
			-	-		PD12	*DI5H	Input device selection 5H	0003h		
			Pin CN1A-8			PD13	*DI6L	Input device selection 6L	2006h		
		Input signal selection 1		-		PD14	*DI6H	Input device selection 6H	0020h		
42	*DI1	(LOP assignment)	Pin CN1B-7	0003h		PD05	*DI2L	Input device selection 2L	2100h		
				-		PD06	*DI2H	Input device selection 2H	0021h		
			Pin CN1B-8			PD07	*DI3L	Input device selection 3L	0704h		
						PD08	*DI3H	Input device selection 3H	0007h		
			Pin CN1B-9			PD09	*DI4L	Input device selection 4L	0805h		
		CP selection		-		PD10	*DOP3	Input device selection 4H	0008h		
-						PD02	*DI1I	Input device selection 1	02025		
43	*DI2	Input signal selection 2 (C	N1B-5)	0111h		PD04	*DI1H	Input device selection 1H	0002h		
-						PD11	*DI5I	Input device selection 5	0303h		
44	*DI3	Input signal selection 3 (C	N1B-14)	0222h		PD12	*DI5H	Input device selection 5H	0003h		
-						PD13	*DI6L	Input device selection 6L	2006h		
45	*DI4	Input signal selection 4 (C	N1A-8)	0665h		PD14	*DI6H	Input device selection 6H	0020h		
	4 <b></b>					PD05	*DI2L	Input device selection 2L	2100h		
46	*DI5	Input signal selection 5 (C	N1B-7)	0770h		PD06	*DI2H	Input device selection 2H	0021h		
17	*חום	Input signal selection 6 (C	N1B-8)	08835		PD07	*DI3L	Input device selection 3L	0704h		
47 DI0	Input signal selection 6 (CN1B-8)		0003N		PD08	*DI3H	Input device selection 3H	0007h			

Г		MD 196	A monomotore					MD 14 A never store		
		MR-J28	A_ parameters		1			MR-J4A_parameters		1
No.	Abbreviation	Parame	ter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	No.	Abbreviation	Parameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value
						PD09	*DI4L	Input device selection 4L	0805h	
48	*DI7	Input signal selection 7 (C	CN1B-9)	0994h		PD10	*DI4H	Input device selection 4H	0008h	
		Output signal selection 1	Alarm code			PD34	DOP5	Function selection D-5	0000h	
			Pin CN1A-19			PD28	*D06	Output device selection 6	0002h	
			Pin CN1B-18			$\sim$	$\sim$	No corresponding parameter	<u> </u>	
		WNG (warning) output	Pin CN1A-18	0000h		PD25	*003		0004b	
		setting	Pin CN1R-10			PD24	*002	Output device selection 3	000-h	
40	*DO1		Pin CN1B 6			1 D24	*004	Output device selection 2	0007h	
49	DOT		Pin CN1A 10			PD20	*DO6		000711	
			PIII CN1A-19			FD20	/		000211	
		BWNG (battery warning)	PIII CN1D-10				*002		0004h	
		output setting	PIN CN1A-18			PD25	*D03		0004n	
			Pin CN1B-19			PD24	*D02	Output device selection 2	000Ch	
			Pin CN1B-6			PD26	*DO4	Output device selection 4	0007h	
51	*OP6	Function selection 6	Operation selection at Reset ON	0000h		PD30	*DOP1	Function selection D-1	0000h	
53	*OP8	Function selection 8		0000h		$\geq$	$\geq$	No corresponding parameter	$ \geq $	
			Servo motor rotation			PA14	*POL	Servo motor rotation direction selection	0	
54	*OP9	Function selection 9	Encoder pulse phase, setting selection	0000h		PC19	*ENRS	Encoder output pulse selection	0000h	
55	*OPA	Function selection A	Position command acceleration/ deceleration time constant control selection	0000h		PB25	*BOP1	Function selection B-1	0000h	
56	SIC	Serial communication time	e-out selection	0		/	/	No corresponding parameter	/	
			Notch frequency	-		PB01	FILT	Adaptive tuning mode (adaptive filter II)	0000h	
58	NH1	Machine resonance suppression filter 1	selection	0000h		PB13	NH1	Machine resonance suppression filter 1	4500	
			Notch depth selection			PB14	NHQ1	Notch shape selection 1	0000h	
50		Machine resonance	Notch frequency selection	00006		PB15	NH2	Machine resonance suppression filter 2	4500	
55	INT IZ	suppression filter 2	Notch depth	000011		PB16	NHQ2	Notch shape selection 2	0000h	
						PB18	I PF	Low-pass filter setting	3141	
		Low-pass filter/	Low-pass filter selection	0000h		PB23	VEBE	Low-pass filter selection	0000h	
60	LPF	Low-pass filter/ Adaptive vibration suppression control	Adaptive vibration suppression control level selection			PB01	FILT	Adaptive tuning mode (adaptive filter II)	0000h	
61	GD2B	Load to motor inertia ratio	2	70		PB29	GD2B	Gain switching load to motor inertia ratio (Note)	7.00	
62	PG2B	Position loop gain 2 chan	ging ratio	100		PB30	PG2B	Position loop gain after gain switching (Note)	0.0	
63	VG2B	Speed loop gain 2 changi	ng ratio	100		PB31	VG2B	Speed loop gain after gain switching (Note)	0	
64	VICB	Speed integral compensa	tion changing ratio	100		PB32	VICB	Speed integral compensation after gain switching (Note)	0.0	
65	*CDP	Gain switching selection		0000h		PB26	*CDP	Gain switching function	0000h	
66	CDS	Gain switching condition		10		PB27	CDL	Gain switching condition	10	
67	CDT	Gain switching time const	ant	1		PB28	CDT	Gain switching time constant	1	
69	CMX2	Command pulse multiplic	ation numerator 2	1		PC32	CMX2	Command input pulse multiplication numerator 2	1	
70	CMX3	Command pulse multiplic	ation numerator 3	1		PC33	CMX3	Command input pulse multiplication numerator 3	1	
71	CMX4	Command pulse multiplica	ation numerator 4	1		PC34	CMX4	Command input pulse multiplication numerator 4	1	
		Internal speed command	4			L	_	Internal speed command 4		
72	SC4	Internal speed limit 4		200		PC08	SC4	Internal speed limit 4	200	
		Internal speed command	5			L	_	Internal speed command 5		
73	SC5	Internal speed limit 5		300		PC09	SC5	Internal speed limit 5	300	
		Internal speed command	6					Internal speed command 6		
74	SC6	Internal speed limit 6		500		PC10	SC6	Internal speed limit 6	500	
		Internal speed command	7					Internal speed command 7		
75	SC7	Internal speed limit 7		800		PC11	SC7	Internal speed limit 7	800	
76	TL2	Internal torque limit 2		100		PC35	TL2	Internal torque limit 2	100 0	
					1					1

Note. Parameters related to gain adjustment are different from those for the MR-J2S-\_A\_ servo amplifier. For gain adjustment, refer to MR-J4\_A\_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual.

## 3.6.3 Comparison of parameter details

POINT
-------

- •The symbols in the control mode column mean the following control modes:
- P: Position control mode
- S: Speed control mode
- T: Torque control mode

	MR-J2SA_		MR-J4A_				
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode	
0	Control mode and regenerative option selection Used to select a control mode and a regenerative option.	0000h	PA01 PA02	Operation mode         Select a control mode.         Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method.         Control mode setting comparison table         MR-J2SA_       MR-J4A_         No.0       PA01        0 0       1000        0 1       1002        0 3       1004        0 4       1004        0 5       1005         Regenerative options         Used to select the regenerative option.         Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method.         MR-J2SA_         No.0       MR-J4A_         PA01       00         00 0       00_0         00 0       0_0_0         00 0       0_0_0	0000h	P S T	
	<ul> <li>MR-RB65, 66, and 67 are regenerative options with GRZG400-2Ω, GRZG400-1Ω, and GRZG400-0.8Ω in the case, respectively. When using any of these regenerative options, configure the same parameter setting as when using GRZG400-2Ω, GRZG400-1Ω, and GRZG400-0.8Ω. (Use a supplied regenerative resistor or regenerative option on a servo amplifier of 11 kW or more.).</li> <li>POINT</li> <li>An incorrect setting may cause the regenerative option to burn out.</li> <li>When a regenerative option that is not available to use on a servo amplifier is selected, a parameter error (AL. 37) occurs.</li> </ul>			$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			

	MR-J2SA_		MR-J4A_			
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode
1	Function selection 1 Select a value for the input filter, pin CN1B-19 function, and absolute position detection system.	0002h	PD29	Input filter setting If an external input signal causes chattering due to noise, etc., the input filter is used to suppress it. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Input filter setting comparison table $ \begin{array}{r} MR-J2S-A_{-} \\ No.1 \\ \hline \\1 \\2 \\ \hline \\2 \\ \hline \\3 \end{array} \xrightarrow{MR-J4-A_{-} \\ PD29 \\ \hline \\ 0 0 0 0 \\ \hline \\ 0 0 0 4 \\ \hline \\ 0 0 0 4 \\ \hline \end{array} $	0004h	P S T
	CN1B-pin 18's function selection 0: ALM (Alarm) 1: DB (Dynamic brake interlock) Make the DB effective when using the external dynamic brake at 11 kW or more. Absolute position detection system selection 0: Used in incremental system 1: Used in absolute position detection system		PD24	Output device selection 2 (electromagnetic brake interlock selection) Any output device can be assigned to the CN1-23 pin. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Output device setting comparison table $\boxed{\begin{array}{c} MR-J2S-A\\ No.1\\ \hline \\1\\1\\ \hline \end{array}} \xrightarrow{\begin{array}{c} MR-J4-A\\ \hline \\ PD24\\ \hline \\ 0 0 0 C\\ \hline \\ 0 0 0 5\\ \hline \end{array}}$	000Ch	
			PD23 PD25 PD26 PD28 PD28	Device selection Set "0 6" as necessary and assign DB (dynamic brake interlock) to a specific pin on the CN1 connector. The settings differ when the renewal tool is used. For the settings, refer to "[Appendix 2] Introduction to Renewal Tool". Absolute position detection system selection When using the absolute position detection system, set "1".	0004h 0004h 0007h 0002h	

	MR-J2SA_				Control	
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode
2	Auto Tuning         Select a response level, etc. when performing auto tuning.         0       0         Response level setting         Value       Response         Value       Response         1       Low response         2       1         4       30Hz         3       4         5       6         6       70Hz         9       A         4       5         6       70Hz         9       A         9       A         9       A         9       A         105Hz       105Hz         100Hz       20Hz         20Hz       20Hz         100Hz       20Hz         100Hz       20Hz         20Hz       30Hz         130Hz       130Hz         14       105Hz         15       100Hz         20Hz       20Hz         20Hz       20Hz         20Hz       30Hz         30Hz       30Hz         30Hz       30Hz         30Hz       30Hz         30Hz       30Hz	7 kW or less: 0105h 11 kW or more: 0102h	PA09	Auto tuning response Set a response of the auto tuning. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Response level comparison table $ \begin{array}{r} MR-J2S-\_A\_\\ No.2 \\ \hline \\ 0.2 \\ \0 1 \\ \0 2 \\ \0 2 \\ \hline \\ 0.2 \\ \hline \hline \\ 0.2 \\ \hline 0.2 \\ \hline \\ 0.2 \\ \hline 0.2 \\ \hline \hline 0.2 \\ \hline 0.$	16 0001h	PS
3	Electronic gear numerator (command pulse multiplication numerator)	1	PA21	Chapter 6. Electronic gear selection Use the initial value when replacing.	0001h	Р
	Used to set a value for the electronic gear numerator. When "0" is set as the setting value, the resolution of the connected servo motor is set automatically. For example, the HC-MFS series is set to 131072 pulses.		PA06	Electronic gear numerator (command pulse multiplication numerator) Used to set a multiplier for the command pulse.	1	
4	Electronic gear denominator (command pulse multiplication denominator)	1	PA21	Electronic gear selection Use the initial value when replacing.	0001h	Р
	Used to set a value for the electronic gear denominator.		PA07	Electronic gear denominator (command pulse multiplication denominator) Used to set a multiplier for the command pulse.	1	

	MR-J2SA_		MR-J4A_				
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode	
5	In-position range Used to set the range where INP (positioning completion) is output by the command pulse unit before an electronic gear is calculated. For example, when wanting to set 100 µm in a state of direct connection to the ball screw, a lead wire length of 10 mm, a feedback pulse number of 131072 pulses/rev, and electronic gear numerator (CMX) / electronic gear denominator (CDV) = 16384/125 (unit setting of 10 µm per pulse), set "10", as shown in the equation below. $\frac{100 [µm] \times 10^6}{10 [mm] \times 10^3} \times 131072 [pulse/rev] \times \frac{125}{16384} \doteqdot 10$	100	PA10	In-position range Used to set an in-position range per command pulse unit. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	100	Ρ	
6	Position loop gain 1 Used to set the gain of the position loop. Increase the gain to improve track ability in response to the position command. When auto tuning mode 1 or 2 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	7 kW or less: 35 11 kW or more: 19	PB07	Model loop gain Used to set the response gain till the set position. If the setting value is increased, traceability for position command is improved. However, if the setting value is too large, it tends to generate vibration and noise. This parameter can be set either automatically or manually depending on the [Pr. PA08] setting.	15.0	Ρ	
7	Position command acceleration/deceleration time constant (Position smoothing) This is used to set the constant of a primary delay to the position command. The control method can be selected from Primary delay and Linear acceleration/deceleration in [Pr. 55]. The setting range of Linear acceleration/deceleration is 0 to 10 ms. When setting a value of 10 ms or more, the setting value is recognized as 10 ms. POINT • When Linear acceleration/deceleration is selected, do not select Control switching (Pr. 0)) and Restart after instantaneous power failure (Pr. 20)). Selecting them will cause the servo motor to make a sudden stop at the time of position control switching or at restart. (Example) When a command is given from a synchronizing encoder, synchronous operation will start smoothly even if it starts during line operation. • <u>Encoder for</u> synchronization <u>Servo amplifier</u> • <u>Servo motor speed</u> • <u>Without time</u> ON	3	PB03	Position command acceleration/deceleration time constant (Position smoothing) This is used to set the constant of a primary delay to the position command. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	0	Ρ	
	Start OFF						

	MR-J2SA_		MR-J4A_			
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode
8	Internal speed command 1 This is used to set speed 1 of internal speed commands.	100	PC05	Internal speed command 1 This is used to set speed 1 of internal speed commands. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	100	S
	Internal speed limit 1 This is used to set speed 1 of internal speed limits.			Internal speed limit 1 This is used to set speed 1 of internal speed limits. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA		Т
9	Internal speed command 2 This is used to set speed 2 of internal speed commands.	500	PC06	Internal speed command 2 This is used to set speed 2 of internal speed commands. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	500	S
	Internal speed limit 2 This is used to set speed 2 of internal speed limits.			Internal speed limit 2 This is used to set speed 2 of internal speed limits. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA		Т
10	Internal speed command 3 This is used to set speed 3 of internal speed commands.	1000	PC07	Internal speed command 3 This is used to set speed 3 of internal speed commands. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	1000	S
	Internal speed limit 3 This is used to set speed 3 of internal speed limits.			Internal speed limit 3 This is used to set speed 3 of internal speed limits. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA		Т
11	Speed acceleration time constant Used to set the acceleration time required to reach the rated speed from 0 r/min in response to an analog speed command and internal speed commands 1 to 7. If the preset speed command is lower than the rated speed, acceleration/deceleration time will be shorter. speed 0 r/min Setting value of parameter No.11 For example, for a servo motor with a rated speed of 3000 r/min, set 3000 (3 s) to increase the speed from 0 to 1000 r/min in 1 s.	0	PC01	Speed acceleration time constant Used to set the acceleration time required to reach the rated speed from 0 r/min in response to VC (analog speed command) and internal speed commands 1 to 7 ([Pr. PC05] to [Pr. PC11]). Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	0	ST
12	Speed deceleration time constant Used to set the deceleration time required to reach 0 r/min from the rated speed in response to an analog speed command and internal speed commands 1 to 7.	0	PC02	Speed deceleration time constant Used to set the deceleration time required to reach 0 r/min from the rated speed in response to VC (analog speed command) and internal speed commands 1 to 7 ([Pr. PC05] to [Pr. PC11]). Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	0	S T

	 MR-J2SA_		 MR-J4A				
No.	Ame and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	Control mode	
13	S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant This is used to smooth start/stop of the servo motor. Set the time of the arc part for S-pattern acceleration/deceleration. Speed command by 0r/mind STC STA STC STA STC STA STC STA STC STA STC STA STC STA STC STA STC STB STC - time STC: S-pattern acceleration ([Pr. 11]) STB: Deceleration time constant ([Pr. 12]) STC: S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant ([Pr. 13]) If STA (acceleration time constant) or STB (deceleration time of the arc part for the S-pattern acceleration/deceleration or by 2000000 STA for acceleration or by 2000000 STA for acceleration or by 2000000 STA for acceleration or by 2000000 STB for deceleration. (Example) When STA, STB, and STC are set to 20000, 5000, and 200, respectively, the actual arc part time is as follows. At time of acceleration: 100 [ms] Because of 2000000 STD 200 [ms], it is limited to 100 [ms] < 200 [ms], it is limited to 100 [ms] > 200 [ms], it becomes 200 [ms] as designed.	0	PC03	S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant This is used to smooth start/stop of the servo motor. Set the time of the arc part for S-pattern acceleration/deceleration. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	0	S T	
14	Torque command time constant This is used to set the constant of a primary delay to the torque command Torque Torque Torque Torque Torque Torque Torque Torque TQC: Torque command time constant	0	PC04	Torque command time constant This is used to set the constant of a primary delay to the torque command. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	0	Т	
15	Station number setting Specifies the station No. of serial communication. Always set one station to one axis of the servo amplifier. Setting one station number to two or more stations will disable a normal communication.	0	PC20	Station number setting Used to set the station No. of the servo amplifier. Setting range: 0 to 31	0	P S T	

	MR-J2S- A	I		MR-J4- A			
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.		Name and function	Initial value	Control mode
16	Serial communication function selection - Alarm history clear Used to select the serial communication baud rate and various conditions for communication, and to clear the alarm history. Selection of serial communication baud rate 0: 9600[bps] 1: 19200[bps]	0000h	PC1	8 Alarm histo Used to cle	ry clear selection ar the alarm history. Alarm history clear 0: Disabled 1: Enabled When "Enabled" is set, the alarm history is cleared at next power- on. After the alarm history is cleared, the setting is automatically disabled.	0000h	P S T
	2: 38400[bps] 3: 57600[bps] Alarm history clear 0: Disabled 1: Enabled When alarm history clear is enabled, the alarm history is cleared at next power-on. After the alarm history is cleared, the setting is automatically disabled (0). Serial communication selection 0: Use RS-232C 1: Use RS-422 Serial communication response delayed time 0: Disabled 1: Enabled, reply sent after delay time of 800µs or more.		PC2	1 RS-422 cor Used to sel speed to th station). RS-232C is	mmunication function selection ect the communication speed. Adjust the at of the transmitting side (master a not supported. Serial communication baud rate 0: 9600 [bps] 1: 19200 [bps] 2: 38400 [bps] 3: 57600 [bps] 4: 11520 [bps] 4: 11520 [bps] RS-422 communication response delay time selection 0: Disabled 1: Enabled (reply sent after delay time of 800µs or more).	0000h	P S T
17	Analog monitor output Used to select the signals output to analog monitor 1 (MO1) and analog monitor 2 (MO2).	0100h	PC1 PC1	<ol> <li>Output to a Refer to the method.</li> <li>Output to a Refer to the method.</li> </ol>	nalog monitor 1 e comparison table below for the setting nalog monitor 2 e comparison table below for the setting	0000h 0001h	P S T
			г				
	No.17		⊢		MIK-J4A_		
(Targe	Target digit number) Display definition			PC14/PC15	Display definition		
	0         Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed) (Not           1         Torque (±8 V/max. torque) (Note 1)           2         Servo motor speed (+8 V/max. speed) (Not           3         Torque (+8 V/max. torque) (Note 1)           4         Current command (±8 V/max. current comm			0000 0001 0002 0003 0004	Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. spee Torque (±8 V/max. torque) (No Servo motor speed (+8 V/max. spee Torque (+8 V/max. torque) (No Current command (±8 V/max. curren	d) (Note ote 1) d) (Note ote 1) t commar	1) 1) nd)
	5 Command pulse frequency (±10 V/500 kpuls		→	0005	Command pulse frequency (±10 V/4 Mpu	Ises/s) (N	Note 2)
	Display         Display         Use         (±10 V/128 pulses)           7         Display         (±10 V/12048 pulses)		┠	0006	Servo motor-side droop pulses (±10 V/100)		ote 2)
	8         Droop pulses (±10 V/2046 pulses)           8         Droop pulses (±10 V/2046 pulses)		┣	0008	Servo motor-side droop pulses (±10 V/1000	pulses) (N	Note 2)

Note 1. "Maximum speed" and " Maximum torque" differ depending on the servo motor. Therefore, after the existing motor has been replaced with an HG motor, the output voltage for "Maximum speed" or " Maximum torque" may differ.

Droop pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses)

Droop pulses (±10 V/131072 pulses)

Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)

9

А

В

2. Units used for MR-J2S-\_A\_ are different from those for MR-J4-\_A\_. Note that the input range of existing equipment needs to be adjusted.

0008 or 0009

0009

000D

(Note 2, 3)

Servo motor-side droop pulses (±10 V/100000 pulses) (Note 2) Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)

3. Set "0008" or "0009". When setting the value, note that the input range of existing equipment needs to be adjusted.

		MR-J2SA_					MR-J4-	A_		O a material
No.		Name and function	Initial value	No.			Name and	function	Initial value	mode
18	Status display sel This is used to se on. 0 0	ection lect a status display shown at power- • Status display selection at power-on 0: Cumulative feedback pulse 1: Servo motor speed	0000h	PC36 Stat (1) 5	Status disp Status disp Refer to the method. us display se Status displa	olay olay e co elec y se	selection selection at p omparison tab tion comparis election at pov	ower-on le below for the setting on table ver-on	0000h	P S T
		<ul> <li>2: Droop pulse</li> <li>3: Cumulative command pulse</li> <li>4: Command pulse frequency</li> <li>5: Analog speed command voltage (Note 1)</li> <li>6: Analog torque command voltage (Note 2)</li> <li>7: Regenerative load ratio</li> <li>8: Effective load ratio</li> <li>9: Peak load ratio</li> <li>8: Effective load ratio</li> <li>9: Peak load ratio</li> <li>8: Mithin one-revolution position at low</li> <li>C: Within one-revolution position at high</li> <li>D: ABS counter</li> <li>E: Load to motor inertia ratio</li> <li>F: Bus voltage</li> <li>Note 1: It is for speed control mode. It will be the analog speed limit voltage in the torque control mode.</li> <li>2: It is for the torque control mode. It will be the analog torque limit voltage in the speed control mode and position control mode.</li> </ul>			No.18 00_0 00_1 00_2 00_3 00_4 00_5 00_6 00_7 00_8 00_9 00_8 00_9 00_A 00_B 00_C 00_C 00_C	1	PC36 0_00 0_01 0_02 0_03 0_04 0_05 0_06 0_07 0_08 0_07 0_08 0_09 0_0A 0_0B 0_0C 0_0D 0_0E	Display definit Cumulative feedbac Servo motor sp Droop pulse Cumulative commar Command pulse fr Analog speed comma (Note 1) Analog torque comma (Note 2) Regenerative load Effective load ra Instantaneous to Within one-revolutio (1-pulse uni Within one-revolutio (100-pulse uni ABS counter	tion ck pulses peed s equency and voltag and voltag d ratio ratio tio prque n positior t) n positior it) r tia ratio	
		- Status display at power-on in corresponding control mode 0: Depends on the control mode			0 0 _ F Note 1.	t is	0_0 F for the speed	Bus voltage control mode. It will be the	e analog	speed
	Control mode         Status display at power-on           Position         Cumulative feedback pulses           Position/speed         Cumulative feedback pulses/ servo motor speed           Speed         Servo motor speed				 2.     	imit t is imit noc	voltage in the for the torque voltage in the de.	e torque control mode. control mode. It will be th e speed control mode and	e analog position o	torque control
	Speed/torque         Speed/torque           Torque         Analog torque command voltage           Torque/position         Analog torque command voltage/ cumulative feedback pulses           1: Depends on the first digit setting of the parameter			(2) S  №	Status displat IR-J2SA No.18 0 0 0 0 0 1	y at →	power-on in 0 MR-J4A_ PC36 0 0 0 1	each control mode Display definit Depends on each co Depends on the second	tion ntrol mod digit of P	e C36.

	MR-J2SA_			MR-J4A_		O a material
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode
19	Parameter writing inhibit Used to select the reference range and writing range of parameters.	0000h	PA19	Parameter writing inhibit Used to select the reference range and writing range of parameters by changing a setting value. Use with the initial value as is. (Refer to the table "The setting values of [Pr. PA19] and their accessible parameters".)	00AAh	P S T
20	Function selection 2 Used to select whether to execute a restart after instantaneous power failure, servo-lock when the speed control mode stops, and slight vibration suppression control.		PC23	Restart after instantaneous power failure selection No corresponding parameter Servo-lock selection at speed control stop Select the servo-lock selection at speed control stop. 0         0           Servo-lock selection at speed control stop.           Control stop           Centrol stop           Servo-lock           The operation to maintain the stop position is not maintained. The control to make the speed 0 r/min is performed.	0000h	s
	1: Enabled Servo-lock selection at speed control stop			Set the same value as for MR-J2SA		
	<ul> <li>In the speed control mode, the servo motor shaft can be locked to prevent the shaft from being moved by an external force.</li> <li>0: Enabled (servo-lock)</li> <li>The operation to maintain the stop position is performed.</li> <li>1: Disabled (no servo-lock)</li> <li>The stop position is not maintained. The control to make the speed 0 r/min is performed.</li> </ul>		PB24	Slight vibration suppression control selection Used to select the slight vibration suppression control. 0: Disabled 1: Enabled To enable the slight vibration suppression control, select "Manual mode (3)" under "Gain adjustment mode selection" in [Pr. PA08]. Slight vibration suppression control cannot be used in the speed control mode	0000h	Ρ
	Slight vibration suppression control It will become effective if the auto tuning selection is set as "0400" by parameter No.2. Used to curb vibration at the time of stop. 0: Disabled 1: Enabled			Set the same value as for MR-J2SA		

10	ole. The sell	ing value	301[11.	i Aioj ali			aramete	13
PA19	Permissions	PA	PB	PC	PD	PE	PF	PL
Other than	Read	0	/	/	/	/	/	/
the below	Write	0						
00046	Read	Only 19	/	/	/	/	/	/
000411	Write	Only 19	/	/	/	/	/	
000Bb	Read	0	0	0	/	/	/	/
0000011	Write	0	0	0	/	/	/	/
000Ch	Read	0	0	0	0	/	/	/
000001	Write	0	0	0	0			
00AAh	Read	0	0	0	0	0	0	/
(initial value)	Write	0	0	0	0	0	0	
00 A P h	Read	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
UUABII	Write	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
100Ph	Read	0	/	/				/
тоовп	Write	Only 19	/		/			/
100Ch	Read	0	0	0	0	/	/	/
10001	Write	Only 19	/			/	/	/
100.00	Read	0	0	0	0	0	0	/
IUAAII	Write	Only 19	/	/	/	/	/	/
104Ph	Read	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
IUADII	Write	Only 19	/	/	/	/	/	/

#### Table: The setting values of [Pr. PA19] and the accessible parameters



	MR-J2SA_			MR-J4A_		0
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode
22	Function selection 4 Used to select a stop method when LSP (Forward rotation stroke end) and LSN (Reverse rotation stroke end) are turned off, and to select VC/VLA voltage averaging.	0000h	PD30	Function selection D-1	0000h	PS
23	0: Quick stop         1: Slow stop         VC/VLA voltage averaging         This is used to set the filtering time when VC (Analog speed command) or VLA (Analog speed limit) is imported.         Set 0 to vary the speed to voltage fluctuation in real time. Increase the set value to vary the speed slower to voltage fluctuation.         Setting value       Filtering time [ms]         0       0         1       0.444         2       0.888         3       1.777         4       3.555	0	PC23	Function selection C-2          0       0       0         VC/VLA voltage averaging selection       Setting value       Filtering time [ms]         0       0       0         1       0.444       2       0.888         3       1.777       4       3.555         Set the same value as for MR-J2SA       Feed forward gain       Feed forward gain	0000h	S T P
23	Set the feed forward gain. When the setting is 100%, the droop pulses during operation at constant speed are nearly zero. However, sudden acceleration/deceleration will increase the overshoot. As a standard, when setting the feed forward gain as 100%, set 1 s or more as the acceleration/deceleration time constant up to the rated speed.	0	PD04	Set the feed forward gain. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	U	F
24	Zero speed Used to set the output range of ZSP (Zero speed detection).	50	PC17	Zero speed Used to set the output range of ZSP (Zero speed detection). Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	50	P S T
25	Analog speed command maximum speed Used to set the speed at the maximum input voltage (10 V) of VC (Analog speed command). When "0" is set, the speed will reach the rated speed of the connected servo motor.	0	PC12	<ul> <li>Analog speed command - Maximum speed</li> <li>Set the value according to the following method.</li> <li>(1) When the setting value of MR-J2SA_ [Pr. 25] is "0", set the rated speed of the existing motor. Example: HC-KFS053 motor → PC12: "3000"</li> <li>(2) When the setting value of MR-J2SA_ [Pr. 25] is a value other than "0", set the same value as for MR-J2SA</li> </ul>	0	S
	Analog speed limit - Maximum speed Used to set the speed at the maximum input voltage (10 V) of VLA (Analog speed limit). When "0" is set, the speed will reach the rated speed of the connected servo motor.	0		Analog speed limit maximum speed Set the value in the same way as above.		Т

		MR-J2SA_		<b> </b>	MR-J4A_		o
No.		Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	Control mode
26	Analog torqu Used to set to command vo maximum to For example Maximum to	the command maximum output the output torque at an analog torque oltage (TC = ±8 V) of +8 V assuming that the rque is 100[%]. , when the setting value is 50 and TC = +8 V, rque $\times \frac{50}{100}$ is output.	100	PC13	Analog torque command maximum output Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	100.0	Т
27	Encoder out Used to set to output by the greater than [Pr. 54] can lo output dividii The number output is 1/4 pulses. The maximu multiplication • For output Set [Pr. 54 Set the nu Output pul For instand and B-phase/E • For output Set [Pr. 54 The numb divided by Output puls For instand B-phase p A-phase/E output puls	put pulses the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase) a servo amplifier. Set the value 4 times the A-phase and B-phase pulses. be used to choose the output pulse setting or ng ratio setting. of A-phase and B-phase pulses actually times greater than the preset number of m output frequency is 1.3 Mpulses/s (after n by 4). Use this parameter within this range. pulse designation I to "0" (initial value). mber of pulses per servo motor revolution. Ise = setting value [pulse/rev]. ce, when "5600" is set, the actual output A- use pulses are as follows. 3-phase output pulse = $\frac{5600}{4}$ = 1400 [pulse] i division ratio setting I to "1". er of pulses per servo motor revolution is the set value. Resolving power of one rotation of servo motor fulses are as follows. B-phase = $\frac{131072}{8} \times \frac{1}{4} = 4096$ [pulse]	4000	PA15	Encoder output pulse Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase) output by the servo amplifier. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Encoder output pulse setting comparison table (1) For primary replacement (Note 1)	4000 1) 5 500	P S T
28	Internal torque limit 1 Set the parameter assuming that the maximum torque is 100 [%]. The parameter is for limiting the torque of the servo motor. When "0" is set, no torque is generated.		100	PA11	Forward rotation torque limit You can limit the torque generated by the servo motor. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	100.0	P S T
	0 1 Note. 0: O 1: O When torque setting value	Internal torque limit 1 (Parameter No.28) Analog torque limit < Internal torque limit 1 : Analog torque limit > Analog torque limit 1 : Internal torque limit 1 FF N e is output in analog monitor output, this e will be the maximum output voltage (+8 V).		PA12	Reverse rotation torque limit You can limit the torque generated by the servo motor. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	100.0	

	MR-J2SA_		Ī	MR-J4A		
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	Control mode
29	Analog speed command offset Used to set the offset voltage of VC (Analog speed command). For example, if switching on ST1 (forward rotation start) with 0 V applied to VC causes CCW rotation, set a negative value. When VC automatic offset is used, the automatically offset value is set to this parameter. The initial value is provided before shipment by the VC automatic offset function on condition that the voltage between VC and LG is 0 V. Setting range: -999 to 999 mV	Differs depending on the servo amplifier.	PC37	Analog speed command offset Used to set the offset voltage of VC (Analog speed command). The initial value is provided before shipment by the VC automatic offset function on condition that the voltage between VC and LG is 0 V. For example, when the motor rotates by switching on ST1 (forward rotation start) with 0 V applied to VC, set an offset voltage. Setting range: -9999 to 9999 mV	Differs depending on the servo amplifier.	S
	Analog speed limit offset Used to set the offset voltage of VLA (Analog speed limit). For example, if switching on RS1 (forward rotation selection) with 0 V applied to VLA causes CCW rotation, set a negative value. When VC automatic offset is used, the automatically offset value is set to this parameter. The initial value is provided before shipment by the VC automatic offset function on condition that the voltage between VLA and LG is 0 V. Setting range: -999 to 999 mV			Analog speed limit offset Used to set the offset voltage of VLA (Analog speed limit). The initial value is provided before shipment by the VC automatic offset function on condition that the voltage between VC and LG is 0 V. When the motor rotates by switching on RS1 (Forward rotation selection) with 0 V applied to VLA, set an offset voltage. Setting range: -9999 to 9999 mV		Т
30	Analog torque command offset Used to set the offset voltage of TC (Analog torque command). Setting range: -999 to 999 mV Analog torque limit offset Used to set the offset voltage of TLA (Analog torque limit).	0	PC38	Analog torque command offset Used to set the offset voltage of TC (Analog torque command). Setting range: -9999 to 9999 mV Analog torque limit offset Used to set the offset voltage of TLA (Analog torque limit).	0	T S
31	Analog monitor 1 offset Used to set the offset voltage of Analog monitor 1 (MO1). Setting range: -999 to 999 mV	0	PC39	Analog monitor 1 offset Used to set the offset voltage of MO1 (Analog monitor 1). Setting range: -9999 to 9999 mV	0	P S T
32	Analog monitor 2 offset Used to set the offset voltage of Analog monitor 2 (MO2). Setting range: -999 to 999 mV	0	PC40	Analog monitor 2 offset Used to set the offset voltage of MO2 (Analog monitor 2). Setting range: -9999 to 9999 mV	0	P S T
33	Electromagnetic brake sequence output Used to set the delay time (Tb) between MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) OFF and base circuit shut-off. Setting range: 0 to 1000 ms	100	PC16	Electromagnetic brake sequence output Used to set the delay time (Tb) between MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) OFF and base circuit shut-off. Setting range: 0 to 1000 ms Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	0	P S T
34	Load to motor inertia ratio Used to set the motor inertia ratio to the servo motor shaft inertia moment. When auto tuning mode 1 or interpolation mode is selected, the result of auto tuning is automatically used. In this case, the value varies between 0 and 1000. Setting range: 0 to 3000; Unit: x0.1	70	PB06	Load to motor inertia ratio When auto tuning mode 1 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used. Setting range: 0.00 to 300.00; Unit: x1.0 Note that the setting unit is different from that for MR-J2SA When setting a value manually, set a value 0.1 x the MR-J2SA_ setting value.	7.00	PS

	MR-J2SA_			MR-J4A_		Original
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode
35	Position loop gain 2 Used to set the gain of the position loop. Set this parameter to increase the position response to level load disturbance. Higher setting increases the response level but is liable to generate vibration and/or noise. When auto tuning mode 1 or 2, manual mode 1, and interpolation mode are selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	7 kW or less: 35 11 kW or more: 19	PB08	Position loop gain Used to set the gain of the position loop. When auto tuning mode 1 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	37.0	Ρ
36	Speed loop gain 1 Normally, it is unnecessary to change this parameter. Higher setting increases the response level but is liable to generate vibration and/or noise. When auto tuning mode 1 or 2 and manual mode 1 are selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	7 kW or less: 177 11 kW or more: 96		No corresponding parameter This parameter is automatically set by the servo amplifier.		PS
37	Speed loop gain 2 Set this parameter when vibration occurs on machines of low rigidity or large backlash. Higher setting increases the response level but is liable to generate vibration and/or noise. When auto tuning mode 1 or 2 and interpolation mode are selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	7 kW or less: 817 11 kW or more: 455	PB09	Speed loop gain Used to set the gain of the speed loop. When auto tuning mode 1 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	823	P S
38	Speed integral compensation. Used to set the integral time constant of the speed loop. Decreasing the setting value will increase the response level, but vibration and noise are generated more easily. When auto tuning mode 1 or 2 and interpolation mode are selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	48	PB10	Speed integral compensation Used to set the integral time constant of the speed loop. When auto tuning mode 1 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	33.7	P S
39	Speed differential compensation Used to set the differential compensation. To enable the setting value, turn on PC (proportional control). Setting range: 0 to 1000	980	PB11	Speed differential compensation Used to set the differential compensation. To enable the setting value, turn on PC (proportional control). Setting range: 0 to 1000 Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	980	P S

	MR-J2SA_		Ī	MR-J4A_		Oration
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode
41	Input signal automatic ON selection Used to set SON (servo-on), LSP (forward rotation s end), and LSN (reverse rotation stroke end) automa ON.	o0000h c er /)	PD01	Input signal automatic on selection 1 Used to set input devices to be turned on automatically. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Input signal automatic ON setting comparison table MR-J2SA	0000h	P S T
	LSP input selection (forward rotation stroke end) 0: ON/OFF by external input 1: Automatic ON in servo amplif (External wiring is unnecessa LSN input selection (reverse rotation stroke end) 0: ON/OFF by external input 1: Automatic ON in servo amplif (External wiring is unnecessa	er /) er /)		$ \begin{array}{c} 0 & 0 & 0 & 0 \\ 0 & 0 & 0 & 1 \\ 0 & 0 & 1 & 0 \\ 0 & 0 & 1 & 1 \\ 0 & 1 & 0 & 0 \\ 0 & 1 & 0 & 1 \\ 0 & 1 & 1 & 0 \\ 0 & 1 & 1 & 0 \\ 0 & 0 & 0 & 4 \\ \end{array} $		P S
42	Input signal selection 1 Assign the input pins for the control mode switching signals and set CR (clear).           0         0           Input pin allocation of LOP (control change) Set the input connector pin for t control method change signal. However, it is effective if selecti Position/Speed, Speed/Torque, Torque/Position is made in parameter No.0.           Setting value         Connector pin 0           CN1B-5         1           Q         2           CN1B-5         1           CN1B-14         2           Z         CN1A-8           3         CN1B-7           4         CN1B-8           5         CN1B-9           CR (Clear) selection         0           Deleting droop pulses by turr on the device           1: Always deleting droop pulses during turning ON of the devi	e n of and lo.		Input signal selection 1 Assign the input pins for the control mode switching signals and set CR (clear). Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method.		

# Input signal selection 1 setting comparison table

MR-J2SA_					MR-J4	IA_			
			CR selection		L	OP assignmen	t		
No.42	Target pin		2220	Target pip	Target p	arameter	Target p	arameter	
			PD32	rarget pin	No.	Setting value	No.	Setting value	
0000	CN1B-5			CN1-15	PD03		PD04		
0001	CN1B-14			CN1-19	PD11		PD12		
0002	CN1A-8		0000	CN1-41	PD13		PD14	0.0.0.0	
0003	CN1B-7		0000	CN1-16	PD05	2323	PD06	0023	
0004	CN1B-8			CN1-17	PD07		PD08		
0005	CN1B-9			CN1-18	PD09		PD10	I	
0010	CN1B-5	$\rightarrow$		CN1-15	PD03		PD04		
0011	CN1B-14			CN1-19	PD11		PD12		
0012	CN1A-8		0.0.0.1	CN1-41	PD13		PD14	0000	
0013	CN1B-7		0001	CN1-16	PD05	2323	PD06	0023	
0014	CN1B-8			CN1-17	PD07		PD08		
0015	CN1B-9			CN1-18	PD09		PD10		

-

		М	R-J2SA_			<b> </b>	MR-J4A_		
No.		Name	e and functior	n	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	Control mode
43	When LOP (control switching) is assigned to pin CN1B-5 by [Pr. 42], this parameter cannot be used. Any input signal can be assigned to pin CN1B-5. Note that the number of digits of a setting value and the signals that can be assigned differ depending on the control mode.			0111h	PD03	Input device selection 1L Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-15. (Position control mode and speed control mode) Position control mode Speed control mode Set an input device compatible with the MR-J2SA_ settings. For details on input devices, refer to the comparison table below.	0202h	P S T	
	Signals that can be assigned in each control mode are shown in the table below with abbreviations. Even if other signals are set, they are ineffective.         Setting       (Note) Control mode value         P       S       T				PD04	Input device selection 1H Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-15. (Torque control mode)	0002h		
	Value 0 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 A B C D E Note. P: Pcc S: Sp T: To	P SON RES PC TL CR CM1 CM2 TL1 CDP sistion control reque control	S SON RES PC TL CR SP1 SP2 ST1 SP2 ST1 ST2 SP3 TL1 CDP	I SON RES CR SP1 SP2 RS1 SP3 TL1 CDP			$\begin{tabular}{ c c c c } \hline \end{tabular} \end{tabular}$		
44	<ul> <li>Input signal selection 3 (CN1B-14)</li> <li>Any input signal can be assigned to pin CN1B-14.</li> <li>Signals that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as for input signal selection 2 ([Pr. 43]).</li> <li>When LOP (control switching) is assigned to pin CN1B-14 by [Pr. 42], this parameter cannot be used.</li> </ul>			0222h	PD11 PD12	Input device selection 5L Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-19. (Position control mode and speed control mode) Devices that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as shown in [Pr. PD03] and [Pr. PD04] above. Input device selection 5H Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-19. (Torque control mode) Devices that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as shown in [Pr. PD03] and [Pr. PD04] above.	0303h 0003h	P S T	

	MR-J2SA_			MR-J4A_		Control
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode
45	Input signal selection 4 (CN1A-8) Any input signal can be assigned to pin CN1A-8. Signals that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as for input signal selection 2 ([Pr. 43]). When LOP (control switching) is assigned to pin CN1A-8	0665h	PD13	Input device selection 6L Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-41. (Position control mode and speed control mode) Devices that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as shown in [Pr. PD03] and [Pr. PD04].	2006h	P S T
	by [Pr. 42], this parameter cannot be used.		PD14	Input device selection 6H Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-41. (Torque control mode) Devices that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as shown in [Pr. PD03] and [Pr. PD04].	0020h	
46	Input signal selection 5 (CN1B-7) Any input signal can be assigned to pin CN1B-7. Signals that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as for input signal selection 2 ([Pr. 43]). When LOP (control switching) is assigned to pin CN1B-7	0770h	PD05	Input device selection 2L Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-16. (Position control mode and speed control mode) Devices that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as shown in [Pr. PD03] and [Pr. PD04].	2100h	P S T
	by [Pr. 42], this parameter cannot be used.		PD06	Input device selection 2H Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-16. (Torque control mode) Devices that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as shown in [Pr. PD03] and [Pr. PD04].	0021h	
47	Input signal selection 6 (CN1B-8) Any input signal can be assigned to pin CN1B-8. Signals that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as for input signal selection 2 ([Pr. 43]). When LOP (control switching) is assigned to pin CN1B-8	0883h	PD07	Input device selection 3L Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-17. (Position control mode and speed control mode) Devices that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as shown in [Pr. PD03] and [Pr. PD04].	0704h	P S T
	by [Pr. 42], this parameter cannot be used. When "Use absolute position detection system" is selected in [Pr. 1], pin CN1B-8 becomes ABSM (ABS transfer mode).		PD08	Input device selection 3H Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-17. (Torque control mode) Devices that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as shown in [Pr. PD03] and [Pr. PD04].	0007h	
48	Input signal selection 7 (CN1B-9) Any input signal can be assigned to pin CN1B-9. Signals that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as for input signal selection 2 ([Pr. 43]). When LOP (control switching) is assigned to pin CN1B-9	0994h	PD09	Input device selection 4L Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-18. (Position control mode and speed control mode) Devices that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as shown in [Pr. PD03] and [Pr. PD04].	0805h	P S T
	by [Pr. 42], this parameter cannot be used. When "Use absolute position detection system" is selected in [Pr. 1], pin CN1B-9 becomes ABSR (ABS request).		PD10	Input device selection 4H Any input device can be assigned to pin CN1-18. (Torque control mode) Devices that can be assigned and the method of assigning them are the same as shown in [Pr. PD03] and [Pr. PD04].	0008h	

	MR-J2SA							MR-J4A								
No.		Name and function					Initial value	N	o.		Nar	me and	function		Initial value	Control mode
49	Output Used to code, V 0	signal s select /NG (wa	election the con arning) Ala T tt U U U U U	rm code he alar he follow sed at f set, a Absolu Signal (electro pin CN	pins for outp WNG (batter) e output setti m code outp wing function the same tim parameter er s generated. te position d allotment fur magnetic br 1B-19 nector pin deta	butting an alarm y warning). ng ut setting and c cannot be e. ror alarm tetection system action of MBR ake interlock) to	0000h	PD	034 A T A a 0 1 [/ ir b b b p o o F F	Alarm This is Alarm and Cl D: Dis C Dis Dis C Dis C Dis C Dis C Dis C Dis C Dis C Di	code output s used to select codes are out N1-24. sabled 7 parameter ei PA03] and ab D is selected w interlock) or A N1-22, CN1-2 selected. etails about ala 4A(-RJ) Ser er 8: Troubles]	t if out putted rror] oc solute rhile M LM (m 3, or C wo Am	put alarm coo to pins CN1- ccurs when "_ position dete BR (electrom alfunction) is :N1-24 with a de combinatio plifier Instruct	des. 22, CN1-23, 1" is set ction system lagnetic selected for larm code ons, refer to tion Manual,		P S T
		Out	CN1B-1 ZSP tputs the	9 alarm cod	CN1A-18 INP or SA le when an alarn	CN1A-19 RD n code is generated			V	VNG levice	(warning) / BV setting.	VNG (t	attery warnir	ng) output		
	(No CN18 19 pi	te) Alarm CN1A 18 pin	CN1A 19 pin	Alarm display	Watchdog	lame			(\   F   m	Jsed t warni Refer t netho	to select the co ng) and BWN( to the compari d.	onnect G (batt ison ta	or pin for out <sub>l</sub> ery warning). ble below for	putting WNG the setting		
	0	0	0	AL.12 AL.13 AL.15 AL.17 AL.19	Memory error Clock error Memory error Board error Memory error	2		l Ou (1)	WNG	evice (warı MR-J	selection setti ning) output I2SA_	ng cor	nparison tabl	e MR-J4A_ Tarqet	Settir	na
				AL.37 AL.8A AL.8E	Parameter er Serial communi Serial commu	ror cation time-out fault inication fault			No.4	49 0_	Target pin Not output	•	Target pin	parameter	valu	, е
	0	0	1	AL.30 AL.33	Regenerative Overvoltage	error			0_	1_ 2	CN1A-19 CN1B-18		CN1-49 No.cor	PD28	000 rameter	8h
	0	1	0	AL.10 AL.45 AL.46 AL.50	Undervoltage Main circuit d Servo motor o Overload 1	evice overheat overheat				2 3 4	CN1A-18 CN1B-19 CN1B 6	$\rightarrow$	CN1-24 CN1-23 CN1-25	PD25 PD24 PD26		8h 8h
	1	0	0	AL.51 AL.24	Overload 2 Main circuit e	rror				°			0111-20	1 020	000	
	1	0	1	AL.32 AL.31 AL.35 AL.52	Overcurrent Overspeed Command pul Error excession	se frequency error ve		(2)	BWN No.4	G (Ba MR-J 49	attery warning) I2SA_ Target pin		Target pin	MR-J4A_ Target	Settir	ng
	1	1	0	AL.16 AL.1A AL.20	Encoder error Motor combin Encoder error	r 1 hation error r 2			00		Not output CN1A-19	U	CN1-49	PD28	0 0 0	9h
	Note	0: OFF	:						02		CN1B-18 CN1A-18	$\rightarrow$	No cor CN1-24	rresponding pa PD25	rameter 0 0 0	9h
									04		CN1B-19 CN1B-6		CN1-23 CN1-25	PD24 PD26	000	9h 9h
	Set S T tt s g g S S BW S S w T T d a a (/	ting of V elect a of the sign e same elected, enerate ting val 0 1 2 3 4 5 NG (bat elect a of a 3 5 NG (bat elect a of a rarning, the sign he setul igit of th s the se kL.37) w	VNG (w connec al befor e conne a para d. ue ttery wa connec al befor p conte is para cond d vill be g	varning) tor pin f re selector pin meter e Connect Not of CN1 CN1 CN1 CN1 CN1 CN1 CN1 CN1 CN1 CN1	output to output the tion become a as in the thi error (AL.37) or pin No. output A-19 B-18 A-18 B-19 B-19 Doutput setting to output setting to output setting to become the same as of the same c elected, a pa ad.	warning. s unusable. If rd digit is will be battery s unusable. in the second connector pin rameter error				1			0.11220	. 520		

# Part 2: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_A\_ with MR-J4-\_A\_

	MR-J2SA_	MR-J4A_					
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode	
51	Function selection 6 Used to select the operation method when RES (Reset) is ON. This parameter is disabled (base circuit shut-off) by the absolute position detection system. 0         0         0           Action when RES (reset) is turned ON 0: Base circuit shut-off 1: No base circuit shut-off	0000h	PD30	Function selection D-1 Used to select the base circuit status when RES (Reset) is ON.	0000h	P S T	
53	Function selection 8 Used to select the serial communication protocol.	0000h		No corresponding parameter Note: MR-J4A_ Protocol station No. selection: Supported Protocol check selection: Supported			

			MR-J2SA_					
No.			Name and functio	n	Initial value	No.	Name and function Init	ial mode ue
54	Function selection 9 Used to select the command pulse rotation direction, encoder output pulse direction, and encoder pulse output setting.   Changes in servo motor rotation direction Changes the servo motor rotation direction relative to the input pulse Setting Servo motor rotation direction					PA14	Select servo motor rotation direction relative to the input pulse train.     0       Setting value     Servo motor rotation direction multiple is input     0       0     CCW     CW       1     CW     CCW       Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	) P
	Se	0     1       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0           0	When forward rotation pulse is input CCW CW Changes in encode Change the posit output A-phase a encoder. Servo motor rotati CCW ase Servo motor rotati CCW ase Encoder output pulse (Refer to parameter 0: Output pulse s 1: Division ratio s	When reverse rotation pulse is input CW CCW r pulse output phase ions of the pulse nd B-phase of the on direction CW phase phase phase cs setting selection r No. 27) pecification etting		PC19	Encoder output pulse selection 000 0 0 Changes in encoder pulse output phase Change the positions of the pulse output A-phase and B-phase of the encoder. Setting Servo motor rotation direction CCW CW 0 A phase 1 A phase 1 B phase Encoder output pulse setting selection Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	DOh P S T
55	Funct Used comm 7]). 0	ion selecti to select t and accel 0 0 0	on A he control method of eration/deceleration t Position command acceleration/decel constant control 0: Primary delay 1: Linear accele	the position ime constant ([Pr. eration time ration/deceleration	0000h	PB25	Function selection B-1       000         Used to select the position command       acceleration/deceleration filter type.         0       0       0         Position command       acceleration/deceleration filter type.         0: Primary delay       1: Linear         acceleration/deceleration/deceleration       When you select "Linear acceleration/deceleration",         do not switch the control mode. When the control mode is switched, the servo motor stops suddenly.       Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	DON P
56	Serial Used protoc When	communi- to set the col in units "0" is set,	cation time-out select time-out time of the c of [s]. Time-out check is no	ion communication ot carried out.	0		No corresponding parameter Note: MR-J4A_ Time-out check is carried out.	

No. 58	Name and function		MR-J4A_							
58	Machine resonance suppression filter 1	Initial value	No.		Nar	ne an	d function		Initial value	Control mode
	Select the machine resonance suppression filter.         0         Set "00" when the active vibration suppression control is set as "effective" or "maintain" ([Pr. 60]: "_1" or "_2").         Setting frequency saled frequency saled frequency value valu	Initial value 0000h	No. PB01 S N 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Adaptiv Used to adjustin suppre 0 0 0 Refer t method etting cc MR-J2 lo.58 _0 0 _0 1 to _1 F  Set a f MR-J2 Set the For de Machin Used to resona When ' "Filter t adjustin When ' tuning set a v MR-J22 Set the For de Used to resona When ' "Filter t adjustin Set an Used to resona When ' "Filter t adjustin Set an Used to resona When '	Nar ve tuning mod o set the adap nent mode of ssion filter 1. 0 0	MR-J ne an e (addi titve fi mach ter tuu 0: Dist 1: Aut 0: Dist 1: Aut 0: Dist 1: Aut 0: Dist 1: Aut 0: Dist 1: Aut 0: The second of the s	4-A d function aptive filter III) Iter tuning. Set ine resonance abled tomatic setting able below for machine reso PB01 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0	elect the election g ically set the the setting MR-J4A_ PB13 Setting not Set a value according to MR-J2S. (Note) Automat Automat ding to the value according to MR-J2S. (Note) Automat ding to the value according to mathematical ding to the value according to future ding to future di future ding to future ding to future din	Initial value 0000h	Control mode P S T

# Part 2: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_A\_ with MR-J4-\_A\_

	MR-J2SA_		MR-J4A_					
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode		
59	Machine resonance suppression filter 2 Used to set the machine resonance suppression filter. Notch frequency Same setting as parameter No. 58 However, it is not required to set "00" when the active vibration suppression control is set as "effective" or "maintain". Notch depth Same setting as parameter No. 58	0000h	PB16	Used to set the shape of the machine resonance suppression filter 2.	0000h	P S T		
			PB15	Machine resonance suppression filter 1 Used to set the notch frequency of machine resonance suppression filter 1. When "Enabled (1)" in "Machine resonance suppression filter 2 selection" of [Pr. PB16] is selected, this parameter is enabled. Setting range: 10 to 4500 Set a value according to the setting of MR-J2SA	4500			

	MR-J2SA_		MR-J4A_					
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode		
60	Low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control Select the low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control.	0000h	PB23	Low-pass filter selection U 0 0 0 Low-pass filter 0: Automatic setting 1: Manual setting 2: Disabled Set "0000 (automatic setting)".	0000h	P S		
	$\frac{VG2 \text{ setting value } \times 10}{2\pi \times (1 + \text{GD2 setting value } \times 0.1)} [\text{Hz}]$ For 2 kW or less $\frac{VG2 \text{ setting value } \times 0.1}{2\pi \times (1 + \text{GD2 setting value } \times 0.1)} [\text{Hz}]$ Adaptive vibration suppression control selection If "available" or "maintained" is selected in the adaptive vibration suppression control selection, machine resonance control filter 1 ([Pr. 58]) will become ineffective. 0: Disabled 1: Enabled Usually, machine resonance		PB18	Low-pass filter setting One of the following statuses is applied, depending on how [Pr. PB23] is set. PB23 PB18 0_(Initial value) Automatic setting 1_ Setting value enabled 2_ Setting value disabled Nothing needs to be set due to automatic setting. Adaptive tuning mode (adaptive filter II)	3141 0000h	PS		
	frequency is detected, and a filter corresponding to the resonance is generated to control the machine vibration. 2: Maintenance Until then, detection of machine resonance is stopped by keeping the characteristics of the filter generated until that moment. Adaptive vibration suppression control selection Select Adaptive vibration suppression control. 0: Normal 1: High sensitive			0 0 0 Adaptive filter tuning 0: Disabled 1: Automatic setting (Do not use this in the torque control mode.) 2: Manual setting		S T		
61	Load to motor inertia ratio 2 Used to set the load to motor inertia ratio when gain switching is enabled. Setting range: 0 to 3000; Unit: x 0.1	70	PB29	Gain switching load to motor inertia ratio Used to set the load to motor inertia ratio when gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08]. Setting range: 0.00 to 300.00; Unit: x 1.0 Note that the setting unit is different from that for MR-J2SA When setting a value, set a value 0.1 x the MR-J2SA_ setting value.	7.00	P S		
	MR-J2SA_			MR-J4A_				
-----	---	------------------	------	--	------------------	--	--	---
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode		
62	Position loop gain 2 changing ratio Used to set the changing ratio for position loop gain 2 when the gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled when auto tuning is disabled. Setting range: 10 to 200	100	PB30	<ul> <li>Gain switching position loop gain</li> <li>When a value smaller than 1.0 rad/s is set, the value will be the same as the setting value of [Pr. PB08].</li> <li>This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08].</li> <li>Setting range: 0.0 to 2000.0</li> <li>Because the setting unit is different from that for MR-J2SA_, calculate the setting value using the equation below and set it.</li> <li>[Pr. PB30] = [Pr. PB08] × MR-J2SA_ [Pr. 62]/100</li> </ul>		When a value smaller than 1.0 rad/s is set, the value will be the same as the setting value of [Pr. PB08]. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08]. Setting range: 0.0 to 2000.0 Because the setting unit is different from that for MR-J2SA_, calculate the setting value using the equation below and set it. [Pr. PB30] = [Pr. PB08] × MR-J2SA_ [Pr. 62]/100		Ρ
63	Speed loop gain 2 changing ratio Used to set the changing ratio for speed loop gain 2 when the gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled when auto tuning is disabled. Setting range: 10 to 200	100	PB31	<ul> <li>Gain switching speed loop gain</li> <li>When a value smaller than 20 rad/s is set, the value will be the same as the setting value of [Pr. PB09]. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08].</li> <li>Setting range: 0 to 65535</li> <li>Because the setting unit is different from that for MR-J2SA_, calculate the setting value using the equation below and set it.</li> <li>[Pr. PB31] = [Pr. PB00] × MR-J2SA_ [Pr. 63]/100</li> </ul>		PS		
64	Speed integral compensation changing ratio Used to set the changing ratio for speed integral compensation when the gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled when auto tuning is disabled. Setting range: 50 to 1000	100	PB32	Gain switching speed integral compensation When a value smaller than 0.1 ms set, the value will be the same as the setting value of [Pr. PB10]. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08]. Setting range: 0.0 to 5000.0 Because the setting unit is different from that for MR-J2SA_, calculate the setting value using the equation below and set it. [Pr. PB32] = [Pr. PB10] × MR-J2SA_ [Pr. 64]/100	0.0	PS		
65	Gain switching selection Select the gain switching condition. Gain switching selection Gain will be changed under the following conditions based on the setting value of parameters No.61 to No.64. 0: Disabled 1: Gain switching (CDP) is ON 2: The appointed frequency is equal to or more than the setting value of parameter No. 66. 3: The servo motor speed is equal to or more than the setting value of parameter No. 66.	0000h	PB26	$[Pr. PB32] = [Pr. PB10] \times MR-J2SA_ [Pr. 64]/100$ PB26 Gain switching function Select the gain switching condition. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Gain switching selection comparison table $\boxed{MR-J2SA_ No.65} \\ \hline{N0.65} \\ \hline{0000} \\ \hline{0001} \\ \hline{0002} \\ \hline{0003} \\ \hline{0003} \\ \hline{0004} \end{bmatrix} \rightarrow \boxed{MR-J4A_ PB26} \\ \hline{D0002} \\ \hline{D0003} \\ \hline{D0003} \\ \hline{D0004} $		PS		

	MR-J2SA_			MR-J4A_		
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode
66	Gain switching condition Used to set the values for the gain switching conditions (command frequency, droop pulses, and servo motor speed) selected in [Pr. 65]. The set value unit differs depending on the switching condition item. Setting range: 0 to 9999	10	PB27	Gain switching condition Used to set the values for the gain switching conditions (command frequency, droop pulses, and servo motor speed) selected in [Pr. PB26]. The set value unit differs depending on the switching condition item. Setting range: 0 to 9999 Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	10	PS
67	Gain switching time constant Used to set the time constant at which the gains will switch in response to the conditions set in [Pr. 65] and [Pr. 66]. Setting range: 0 to 100	1	PB28	Gain switching time constant Used to set the time constant at which the gains will switch in response to the conditions set in [Pr. PB26] and [Pr. PB27]. Setting range: 0 to 100 Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	1	P S
69	Command pulse multiplication numerator 2 Used to set a multiplier for the command pulse. When "0" is set as the setting value, the resolution of the connected motor is set automatically. Setting range: 0 to 65535 When using this parameter, enable the CM1 and CM2 signals in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].	1	PC32	Commanded pulse multiplication numerators 2 to 4 To enable the parameter, select "Electronic gear (0 )" or "J3A electronic gear setting value compatibility mode (2)" in "Electronic gear selection" in [Pr. PA21]. Setting range: 0 to 16777215 When using this parameter, enable the CM1 and	1	Ρ
70	Command pulse multiplication numerator 3 Used to set a multiplier for the command pulse. When "0" is set as the setting value, the resolution of the connected motor is set automatically. Setting range: 0 to 65535 When using this parameter, enable the CM1 and CM2 signals in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].	1	PC33	<ul> <li>CM2 signals in [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD22].</li> <li>Set as follows.</li> <li>(1) For primary replacement Set the same value as the setting value for MR- J2SA</li> <li>(2) For secondary/simultaneous replacement Set a value 32 x the MR-J2SA_ setting value.</li> </ul>	1	Ρ
71	Command pulse multiplication numerator 4 Used to set a multiplier for the command pulse. When "0" is set as the setting value, the resolution of the connected motor is set automatically. Setting range: 0 to 65535 When using this parameter, enable the CM1 and CM2 signals in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].	1	PC34		1	Ρ
72	Internal speed command 4 Used to set speed 4 of internal speed commands. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48]. Internal speed limit 4	200	PC08	Internal speed command 4 This is used to set speed 4 of internal speed commands. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD22]. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA Internal speed limit 4	200	S
	Used to set speed 4 of internal speed limits. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].			This is used to set speed 4 of internal speed limits. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD22]. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA		

	MR-J2SA_		ĺ	MR-J4A_		0
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	mode
73	Internal speed command 5 Used to set speed 5 of internal speed commands. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].	300	PC09	Internal speed command 5 This is used to set speed 5 of internal speed commands. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD22]. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	300	S
	Internal speed limit 5 Used to set speed 5 of internal speed limits. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].			Internal speed limit 5 This is used to set speed 5 of internal speed limits. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD22]. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA		т
74	Internal speed command 6 Used to set speed 6 of internal speed commands. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].	500	PC10	Internal speed command 6 This is used to set speed 6 of internal speed commands. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD22]. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	500	S
	Internal speed limit 6 Used to set speed 6 of internal speed limits. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].	-		Internal speed limit 6 This is used to set speed 6 of internal speed limits. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD22]. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA		Т
75	Internal speed command 7 Used to set speed 7 of internal speed commands. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].	800	PC11	Internal speed command 7 This is used to set speed 7 of internal speed commands. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD22]. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	800	S
	Internal speed limit 7 Used to set speed 7 of internal speed limits. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].			Internal speed limit 7 This is used to set speed 7 of internal speed limits. When using this parameter, enable the SP3 signal in [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD22]. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA		Т
76	Internal torque limit 2 Set the parameter assuming that the maximum torque is 100 [%]. The parameter is for limiting the torque of the servo motor. When "0" is set, no torque is generated. When using this parameter, enable the TL1 signal in [Pr. 43] to [Pr. 48].	100	PC35	Internal torque limit 2 Used to set the parameter assuming that the maximum torque is 100.0%. The parameter is for limiting the torque of the servo motor. However, when "0.0" is set, no torque is generated. Setting range: 0.0 to 100.0 When using this parameter, enable the TL1 signal in [Pr. PD03] to [Pr. PD22]. Set the same value as for MR-J2SA	100.0	P S T

#### 3.7 Important Points for Replacement (Command Pulse Logic Settings)

When carrying out positioning in the forward and reserve rotation pulse train setting for the MR-J4-\_A\_ servo amplifier, it is necessary to adjust the command pulse logic of the positioning module to that of the servo amplifier. Set as follows. This adjustment is unnecessary for a pulse train + symbol and an A-phase/B-phase pulse train.

• Even though the command pulse logic of the existing MR-J2S-\_A\_ servo amplifier is not the same as its positioning module, the servo motor will rotate, but in the MR-J4-\_A\_ servo amplifier, when the logics are not set correctly, the servo motor will not rotate normally. Make sure to check the information below to set the logics. Even when another company's controller is used, check the logic setting.

#### (1) For A-series positioning modules

	Command pulse logic setting (Note 1)			
Signal type	A-series positioning module	MR-J4A_ servo amplifier		
	Basic parameter 1 setting	[Pr. PA13] setting		
Open-collector type	Positive logic	Positive logic ( 0 _ h)		
Differential line driver type	Positive logic (Note 2)	Negative logic ( 1 _ h)		

When a pulse train + symbol and an A-phase/B-phase pulse train are used, it is unnecessary to adjust the logics.
 For A-series and Q-series positioning modules, this logic points to the N-side waveform. Therefore, reverse the command pulse logic of the servo amplifier.

#### (2) For Q-series positioning modules

	Command pulse logic setting (Note 1)			
Signal type	Q-series positioning module	MR-J4A_ servo amplifier		
	[Pr. 23] setting	[Pr. PA13] setting		
Open collector type	Positive logic	Positive logic ( 0 _ h)		
Open-collector type	Negative logic	Negative logic ( 1 _ h)		
Differential line driver type	Positive logic (Note 2)	Negative logic (1_h)		
Differential life driver type	Negative logic (Note 2)	Positive logic (0_h)		

Note 1. When a pulse train + symbol and an A-phase/B-phase pulse train are used, it is unnecessary to adjust the logics.
 2. For A-series and Q-series positioning modules, this logic points to the N-side waveform. Therefore, reverse the command pulse logic of the servo amplifier.

#### (3) For F-series positioning modules

	Command pulse logic setting		
Signal type	F-series positioning module	MR-J4A_ servo amplifier	
	(fixed)	[Pr. PA13] setting	
Open-collector type	Negative logic	Negative logic (_ 1 _ h)	

Setting value	Pulse train form		Pulse train form		Forward rotation (positive direction) command	Reverse rotation (negative direction) command
<sup>10h</sup>		Forward rotation pulse train (positive direction pulse train) Reverse rotation pulse train (negative direction pulse train)				
11h	Negative logic	Signed pulse train				
12h		A-phase pulse train B-phase pulse train				
00h		Forward rotation pulse train (positive direction pulse train) Reverse rotation pulse train (negative direction pulse train)				
01h	Positive logic	Signed pulse train	PP _ flflflflfl			
02h		A-phase pulse train B-phase pulse train				

[Reference] Pr. PA13, Command input pulse train form

## 1. SUMMARY

This document describes the changes that are applied to when replacing a system using the MR-J2S-\_B\_ with a system using the MR-J4-\_B\_.

Controller setting	OS model	OS version
	SW0SRX-SV13G	AE and later versions
A171SHCPU(N)	SW0SRX-SV22F	AF and later versions
	SW0SRX-SV43F	T and later versions
	SW3RN-SV13D	G and later versions
	SW3RN-SV22C	G and later versions
A172SHCPU(N)	SW0SRX-SV13D	AE and later versions
	SW0SRX-SV22C	AF and later versions
	SW0SRX-SV43C	T and later versions
	SW3RN-SV13B	C and later versions
	SW3RN-SV22A	G and later versions
A173UHCPU(-S1)	SW2SRX-SV13B	AE and later versions
	SW2SRX-SV22A	AF and later versions
	SW2SRX-SV43A	T and later versions
	SW2SRX-SV13V	AE and later versions
A273UHCPU	SW2SRX-SV22U	AF and later versions
	SW2SRX-SV43U	T and later versions
	SW3RN-SV13X	C and later versions
AZ130HCP0-33	SW3RN-SV22W	G and later versions

Versions of A-series motion controller OS that support MR-J2S-\_B\_

## 2. CASE STUDY ON REPLACEMENT OF MR-J2S-\_B\_

#### 2.1 Review on Replacement Method



Applicable only when replacing equipment.

#### For details about (3) and (4), refer to "[Appendix 1] Summary of MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20".

- Note 1. Although heavier burdens including a longer construction period need to be borne, once replaced the system can be operated for a long period of time.
  - 2. When designing a new system, apply simultaneous replacement at (1).
  - 3. Separate repair means replacement.
  - 4. When the servo motor is replaced with an HG motor, simultaneous replacement with MR-J4-\_B\_ and an HG motor is necessary.

#### 2.2 Replacement Method

This section shows replacements using a QDS motion controller and an SSCNETIII/H-compatible standalone motion controller as examples.

For replacements using modules other than the above, refer to the following manuals.

- Transition from A17nSHCPUN/A173UHCPU Series to Q Series Handbook
- (1) For simultaneous replacement



#### (2) For replacement of a controller and a servo amplifier



Although the HC/HA motor can continue to be used without any changes made (Note 1 and 2), the encoder resolution of the servo motor will be 17 bits.

Note 1. Consider simultaneous replacement of devices when designing a new system.

2. Please contact your local sales office for the target servo motor and servo amplifier.

#### POINT

● If the existing system is any of the combinations in the following table, it is recommended to replace both the servo amplifier and servo motor with an MR-J4-\_B\_ and HG motor at the same time. When an HG motor is adopted, the capacity of the servo amplifier needs to be changed. (Consider replacement, referring to "torque characteristics" described in "Part 8: Replacement of Motor".)

Existing device models		Replacement models for simultaneous replacement (example)	
Servo motor	Servo amplifier	Servo motor	Servo amplifier
HC-LFS52	MR-J2S-60B	HG-JR73	MR-J4-70B
HC-LFS102	MR-J2S-100B	HG-JR153	MR-J4-200B
HC-LFS152	MR-J2S-200B	HG-JR353	MR-J4-350B
HA-LFS15K2(4)(B)	MR-J2S-15KB(4)	HG-JR11K1M(4)(B)	MR-J4-11KB(4)
HA-LFS22K2(4)(B)	MR-J2S-22KB(4)	HG-JR15K1M(4)(B)	MR-J4-15KB(4)
HA-LFS30K2(4)	MR-J2S-30KB(4)	HG-JR22K1M(4)	MR-J4-22KB(4)
HA-LFS37K2(4)	MR-J2S-37KB(4)	HG-JR30K1M(4)	MR-J4-DU30KB(4)
HA-LFS45K24	MR-J2S-45KB4	HG-JR37K1M4	MR-J4-DU37KB4
HA-LFS55K24	MR-J2S-55KB4	HG-JR45K1M4	MR-J4-DU45KB4
HC-KFS46	MR-J2S-70B	HG-KR43	MR-J4-40B
HC-KFS410	MR-J2S-70B	HG-KR43	MR-J4-40B
HC-RFS103 (B) G2 1/_	MR-J2S-200B	HG-SR102 (B) G7 1/_	MR-J4-100B
HC-RFS203 (B) G2 1/_	MR-J2S-350B	HG-SR202 (B) G7 1/_	MR-J4-200B
HC-RFS353 (B) G2 1/_	MR-J2S-500B	HG-SR352 (B) G7 1/_	MR-J4-350B
HC-RFS103 (B) G5 1/_	MR-J2S-200B	HG-SR102 (B) G5 1/_	MR-J4-100B
HC-RFS203 (B) G5 1/_	MR-J2S-350B	HG-SR202 (B) G5 1/_	MR-J4-200B
HC-RFS353 (B) G5 1/_	MR-J2S-500B	HG-SR352 (B) G5 1/_	MR-J4-350B
HC-RFS103 (B) G7 1/_	MR-J2S-200B	HG-SR102 (B) G7 1/_	MR-J4-100B
HC-RFS203 (B) G7 1/_	MR-J2S-350B	HG-SR202 (B) G7 1/_	MR-J4-200B
HC-RFS353 (B) G7 1/_	MR-J2S-500B	HG-SR352 (B) G7 1/_	MR-J4-350B



- Note 1. MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 equipped with the SSCNET conversion unit operates as MR-J2S-\_B\_.
   It is necessary to change MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 from J2S mode to J4 mode. Remove MR-J4-T20. Refer to "[Appendix 1] Summary of MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20".
- (4) For separate repair



Refer to "[Appendix 1] Summary of MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20".



Note. Separate repair means replacement.

# 3. DIFFERENCES BETWEEN MR-J2S-\_B\_ AND MR-J4-\_B\_

## 3.1 Function Comparison Table

Item	MR-J2SB_	MR-J4B_	Compatibility	Reference material/items
Control mode	Position control mode     Speed control mode	Position control mode     Speed control mode     Torque control mode	0	MR-J4B_ servo amplifier Instruction Manual
Network	SSCNET compatible	SSCNET III/H compatible	0	MR-J4B_ servo amplifier Instruction Manual
Servo motor (Encoder resolution)	HCFS series (17-bit ABS) HAFS series (17-bit ABS)	HG series (22-bit ABS)	0	MR-J4B_ servo amplifier Instruction Manual
The number of DIO points (excluding EM1)	DI: 0 points, DO: 2 points	DI: 3 points, DO: 3 points	0	MR-J4B_ servo amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 5.2.4
Encoder pulse output	ABZ-phase (differential)	←	0	MR-J4B_ servo amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 5.2.1
DIO interface	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink/source	0	MR-J4B_ servo amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 3.8
Analog input/output	(Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2ch	←	0	MR-J4B_ servo amplifier Instruction Manual Appendix
LED display	7-segment 2-digit	7-segment 3-digit	0	MR-J4B_ servo amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 4.3
Interface 24 V DC power supply	Installed.	Not installed.	×	Part 7 Section 1.2.5
Network terminal connector	MR-A-TM is needed.	No terminal connector is needed.	×	_

#### 3.2 Function List

f	unction	MR-J2SB_	MR-J4B_	Reference material/items
Absolute position detection system		O [Pr. 1]	O [Pr. PA03]	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 12
Gain switching f	function	O [Pr. 49]	O [Pr. PB26]	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.2
Advanced vibraticontrol II	tion suppression	×	O [Pr. PB02]	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.1.5
Adaptive filter		O (Adaptive vibration suppression control) [Pr. 25]	O (Adaptive filter II) [Pr. PB01]	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.1.2
Low-pass filter		O [Pr. 25]	O [Pr. PB23]	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.1.4
Machine analyz	er function	O (Note 1)	O (Note 2)	—
Gain search function		O (Note 1)	O (One-touch tuning)	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 6.2
Robust filter		×	O [Pr. PE41]	—
Slight vibration :	suppression control	O [Pr. 24]	O [Pr. PB24]	—
Auto tuning		O [Pr. 8]	O [Pr. PA08]	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 6.3
Regenerative of	otion	O [Pr. 2]	O [Pr. PA02]	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 11.2
Torque limit		O [Pr. 10], [Pr. 11]	0	—
Forced stop (EN	I1) automatic ON	O [Pr. 23]	O [Pr. PA04]	—
Alarm history cl	ear	0	O [Pr. PC21]	—
Output signal selection (device settings)		×	O [Pr. PD07] to [Pr. PD09]	_
Output signal (DO) forced output		O (Note 1)	O (Note 2)	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 4.5.1 (1)
Test operation	Motor-less operation	O [Pr. 24]	O [Pr. PC05]	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier
mode	Other than the above	O (Note 1)	O (Note 2)	Instruction Manual, Section 4.5
Analog monitor	output	O [Pr. 22]	O [Pr. PC09], [Pr. PC10]	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual Appendix

function	MR-J2SB_	MR-J4B_	Reference material/items
Setup software	Setup software (SETUP161E)	MR Configurator2	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 11.7
Linear servo system	×	0	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 14
Direct drive servo system	×	0	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 15
Fully closed loop system	×	0	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 16
STO function	×	0	MR-J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 13

Note 1. Setup software (SETUP161E) is necessary for this function.

2. MR Configurator2 is necessary for this function.

#### 3.3 Comparison of Networks

MR-J4-\_B\_ servo amplifier is connected to controllers, including a servo system controller, on the high-speed synchronous network SSCNET III/H. The servo amplifier directly receives a command from a controller to drive a servo motor.

SSCNET III/H allows higher-speed communication of 150 Mbps for both upstream and downstream traffic to be achieved with high noise resistance enabled by adoption of the SSCNET III optical cables. Large amounts of data are exchanged in real-time between the controller and the servo amplifier. Servo monitor information is stored in the upper information system and is used for control.

#### 3.3.1 Comparison of servo system network specifications

Itom	MR-J2S series		MR-J4 seri	es (Note 1)			
nem	SSCNET		SSCNET III	SSCNET III/H			
Communication media	Metal cable		Optical fiber cable				
Communication speed	5.6Mbps		50Mbps	150Mbps			
Transmission distance	Overall length: 30 m		[Standard cord inside cabinet/s	standard cable outside cabinet]			
			Maximum distance between stations: 20 m				
			Maximum overall distance: 320 m				
			(20 m x 16 axes)				
			[Long distance cable]	[Long distance cable]			
			Maximum distance between stations: 50 m	Maximum distance between stations: 100 m			
			Maximum overall distance: 800 m	Maximum overall distance: 1600 m			
			(50 m × 16 axes)	(100 m × 16 axes)			

When SSCNET III/H communication is used to receive a command sent for the first time from the controller in the factory setting, the operation mode is fixed to"J4 mode". To return to the factory setting or to select an arbitrary mode, change the setting with the application "MR-J4(W)-B Change mode" or "MR Mode Change".
 The application "MR-J4(W)-B Change mode" or "MR Mode Change" are available with MR Configurator2 Version 1.12N and later. When a version older than 1.12N is used, download an update version from the MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC FA Global Website.

#### (1) Explanation of SSCNET III/H cable models

The numbers in the cable length field of the table indicate the symbol filling the underline "\_" in the cable model. The cables of the lengths with the symbols are available.

Cable medal		Cable length (m)								Flex	Application/romark			
Cable model	0.15	0.3	0.5	1	3	5	10	20	30	40	50	life	Application/remark	
MR-J3BUS_M	015	03	05	1	3	$\searrow$	$\sum$	$\sum$	$\sum$	$\sum$		Standard	Using standard cord inside cabinet	
MR-J3BUS_M-A	$\backslash$		$\searrow$			5	10	20	$\searrow$	$\square$	$\sum$	Standard	Using standard cable outside cabinet	
MR-J3BUS_M-B (Note)		$\square$	$\sum$	$\nearrow$		$\sum$	$\sum$	$\sum$	30	40	50	High flex life	Using long distance cable	

Note. For cable of 30 m or shorter, contact your local sales office.

Contact Mitsubishi Electric System & Service about ultra-high flex-life cables and long distance cables longer than 50 m.

#### (2) SSCNET III/H cable specifications

			Description					
SSCNET III/H cable model		MR-J3B	US_M	MR-J3BUS_M-A	MR-J3BUS_M-B			
SSCNET	III/H cable length	0.15 m	0.3 m to 3 m	5 m to 20 m	30 m to 50 m			
Optical cable	Minimum bend radius	25 m	m	Enforced covering cable: 50 mm Cord: 25 mm	Enforced covering cable: 50 mm Cord: 30 mm			
(cord)	Tension strength	70 N	140 N	420 N (Enforced covering cable)	980 N (Enforced covering cable)			
	Temperature range for use (Note)		-20 °C to 70 °C					
	Atmosphere		Indoors (	not exposed to direct sunlight), no solvent or oil.				
	Appearance [mm]		20:0 ∓ 2:2 4.4 ± 0.1	$4.4 \pm 0.1$	$4.4 \pm 0.4$ + $0.4$ + $0.7$ +			

Note. This temperature range for use is the value for optical cable (cord) only. Temperature condition for the connector is the same as that for servo amplifier.



#### 3.4 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams

#### 3.5 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks

#### (1) Comparison of connectors

An example of connections with the peripheral equipment is shown below. Refer to the respective Instruction Manuals for details on the signals.



#### (2) List of connector and terminal block correspondence

		MR-J2SB_			MR-J4B_		Precautions	
(1)	Bus cable conn	Bus cable connector [CN1A]			SSCNET III/H cable connector	[CN1A]	Must switch to SSCNET III/H cable (option).	
(2)	Bus cable-conn	Bus cable-connecting connector [CN1B]			SSCNET III/H cable connector	[CN1B]	Must switch to SSCNET III/H cable (option).	
(3)	Encoder connector [CN2]			Encoder connector	[CN2]	Must switch to encoder cable (option) or prepare a new cable.		
	Communicati	PC connection			USB communication connector	[CN5]	Must switch to USB cable (option).	
(4)	on connector	Analog monitor		$\rightarrow$				
	[CN3] Encoder output pulse		ulses		I/O signal connector	101/21	Propara a now cable	
(8)	Analog output o	connector [CN	4] (Note 2)		1/O signal connector	[CN3]	Flepare a new cable.	
(9)	I/O signal conne	ector [CON	2] (Note 2)					
(5)	Main circuit terminal block	Main circuit         Input power supply           erminal block         Servo motor power supply			Main circuit power connector	[CNP1]	Must switch to the newer connector	
(3)	[TE1]				Servo motor power connector	[CNP3]	(enclosed with the servo amplifier).	
(6)	Control circuit terminal block [TE2]			Control circuit power connector	[CNP2]			
(7)	Battery connect	tor	[CON1]		Battery connector	[CN4]	Prepare a new battery.	

Note 1. When not using the STO function in MR-J4-\_B\_, attach a short-circuit connector supplied with a servo amplifier onto CN8 (STO input signal connector).

2. These connectors are only for MR-J2S-11KB or models with more capacity.

3. The configuration of the main circuit terminal block differs depending on capacity. Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".

#### (3) Comparison of signals

MR-J2SB_ <7 kW o	r less>	Abbreviation		MR-J4B_
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	(Note 1)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
CN3	CN3-20	EM1 (EM2)	CN3-20 (Note 2)	CN3
	CN3-13	MBR	CN3-13	
		DB	(Note 3)	
	CN3-6	LA	CN3-6	
RXD 3 TXD 13	CN3-16	LAR	CN3-16	DI1 3 DI2 13
4 22 14 22	CN3-7	LB	CN3-7	4 14
SG MBR	CN3-17	LBR	CN3-17	
M01 5 M02 15	CN3-8	LZ	CN3-8	MO1 5 MO2 15
6 004 16	CN3-18	LZR	CN3-18	6 16
	CN3-4	MO1	CN3-4	
LA 7 LAR 17	CN3-14	MO2	CN3-14	LA 7 LAR 17
8 IB 18 IPP	CN3-10	VDD		8 IB 18 IBB
	CN3-5	COM	CN3-5	
9 <sup>L2N</sup> 19	0110-0	(DICOM)	CN3-10	9 <sup>LZR</sup> 19
10 20 VDD EM1	CN3-3	SG (DOCOM)	CN3-3	10 INP 20 DI3
	CN3-1		CN3-1	
	CN3-11		CN3-11	
	Plate	SD	Plate	

Note 1. Signals unique to MR-J4-\_B\_ are in parentheses.

2. The factory setting for MR-J4-\_B\_ is EM2.

3. Set with [Pr. PD07] to [PD09] for use.

MR-J2S- B <11 kW o	r more>	Abbreviation		MR-J4- B
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	(Note 1)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
CON2	CON2-1	SG (DOCOM)	CN3-3	
	CON2-2	EM1 (EM2)	CN3-20 (Note 2)	
2 <sub>SG</sub> 15	CON2-3	MBR	CN3-13	
	CON2-4	DB	(Note 3)	
Limi 3 VDD 16	CON2-15	VDD		
4 MBR 17	CON2-18	COM (DICOM)	CN3-5 CN3-10	
5 18	CN3-6	LA	CN3-6	
6 19 COM	CN3-16	LAR	CN3-16	
	CN3-7	LB	CN3-7	
	CN3-17	LBR	CN3-17	
	CN3-8	LZ	CN3-8	
	CN3-18	LZR	CN3-18	
	CN4-1	MO1	CN3-4	
	CN4-2	MO2	CN3-14	CN3
	CN4-4	LG	CN3-1	
	Diata	80	CN3-11	
	Plate	50	Plate	
13 26				LG LG LG DI1 3 DI2 13 4 DOCOM 14 MBR MO1 5 MO2 15
				6 16
CN3				
				8 10 18 10
				2 9 LZR 19
RXD 3 IXD 13				10 INP 20 DI3
4 14				
5 15				
LZ 9 LZR 19				
CNA				
□   1 MO1				
□ 2 MO2				
	\			
□ 4 LG				

Note 1. Signals unique to MR-J4-\_B\_ are in parentheses.

- 2. The factory setting for MR-J4-\_B\_ is EM2.
- 3. Set with [Pr. PD07] to [Pr. PD09] for use.

3.6 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment

POINT	
Refer to "Pa	rt 9: Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment".

#### 3.7 Comparison of Parameters

<ul> <li>Note</li> <li>Note</li> <li>Note</li> <li>If fixed values are written in the digits of a parameter, do not change these value</li> <li>Do not change parameters for manufacturer setting.</li> <li>Do not enter any setting value other than those specified for each parameter.</li> </ul>
--

#### POINT

- ●For the parameter converter function, refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".
- The parameter whose symbol is preceded by \* is enabled with the following conditions:
  - \*: After setting the parameter, cycle the power or reset the controller. \*\*: After setting the parameter, cycle the power.
- For details about parameter settings for replacement, refer to the MR-J4-\_B\_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual to set parameters.

#### POINT

- With MR-J4-\_B\_, the deceleration to a stop function is enabled in the factory setting. To disable the deceleration to a stop function, set [Pr. PA04] to "0 \_ \_ \_".
- ●In cases of 11 kW or more, the dynamic brake interlock (DB) needs to be assigned to a device in [Pr. PD07] to [Pr. PD09].

#### 3.7.1 Setting requisite parameters upon replacement

The parameters shown in this section are a minimum number of parameters that need to be set for simultaneous replacement. Depending on the settings of the currently used servo amplifier, parameters other than these may need to be set.

Parameter number	Name	Precautions
PA02	Regenerative option selection	The setting must be changed according to option model.
	Function selection A-1	Forced stop deceleration function selection
PA04	Servo forced stop selection	To configure the same settings as for MR-J2SB_, select "Forced stop deceleration function disabled (with EM1 used)".
PA08	Gain adjustment mode selection	The setting value needs to be changed according to the auto tuning mode.
PA09	Auto tuning response	Auto tuning response setting Refer to "3.7.3 Comparison of parameter details" for the setting value of this parameter upon replacement. It is necessary to make gain adjustment again when replacing. For details on how to make gain adjustments, refer to Chapter 6 of the MR- J4B_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual. The setting value needs be changed based on the standard machine resonance frequency.
PA10	In-position range	The setting needs to be changed depending on the servo motor.
PA15	Encoder output pulse	Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase) output by the servo amplifier.
PA19	Parameter writing inhibit	Change the setting value as necessary.
PB06	Load to motor inertia ratio	The unit system is different. (0.1-fold $\rightarrow$ 0.01-fold) Pay attention to setting value.
PB07	Model loop gain	The unit system is different. (rad/s→0.1 rad/s)
PB08	Position loop gain	The unit system is different. (rad/s→0.1 rad/s)
PB10	Speed integral compensation	The unit system is different. (ms→0.1 ms)
PB13	Machine resonance suppression filter 1	Change the setting value according to the frequency and depth
PB14	Notch shape selection 1	
PB15	Machine resonance suppression filter 2	Change the setting value according to the frequency and depth.
PB29	Load to motor inertia ratio after gain switching	The unit system is different. (0.1-fold→0.01-fold) Pay attention to setting value.
PB30	Position loop gain after gain switching	It is necessary to convert the ratio to a value to change the setting value.
PB31	Speed loop gain after gain switching	It is necessary to convert the ratio to a value to change the setting value.
PB32	Speed integral compensation after gain switching	It is necessary to convert the ratio to a value to change the setting value.
PC01	Error excessive alarm level	The unit system is different
PC06	Function selection C-3 Error excessive alarm level unit selection	MR-J2SB_: 0.025 rev. unit; MR-J4B_: 1/0.1/0.01/0.001 rev. unit selectable
PC09	Analog monitor 1 output	The setting value must be changed according to monitor output data.
PC10	Analog monitor 2 output	"Maximum speed" and "Maximum torque" differ depending on the servo motor. Set according to the servo motor.
PC11	Analog monitor 1 offset	Depends on hardware. It is necessary to change the setting value.
PC12	Analog monitor 2 offset	Depends on hardware. It is necessary to change the setting value.
PD12	Function selection D-1	<ul> <li>This is used to select enabled or disabled for the thermistor of the servo motor.</li> <li>When using (HA-LFS series) servo motors that have thermal terminals and not connecting thermal signals to the MR-J4 servo amplifier, set this parameter to "1 h (Disabled)".</li> <li>The overheat protection of a servo motor is not enabled. Configure a protective circuit.</li> </ul>

## 3.7.2 Parameter comparison list

POINT	
Parameters	for manufacturer setting are not described here.

		MR-J2S	SB_ parameters					MR-J4B_ parameters	4B_ parameters			
No.	Abbreviation	Param	eter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	No.	Abbreviation	Parameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value		
1	*AMS	Amplifier settir Absolute posit system selecti	ng ion detection on	0000		PA03	*ABS	Absolute position detection system selection	0000h			
2	*850	Regenerative	Regenerative option selection	0000		PA02	**REG	Regenerative options selection	0000h			
2	REG	resistor	External dynamic brake selection	0000				Substituted with [Pr. PD07] to [Pr. PD09]	$\square$			
3		Automatically system control	set from the servo ller	0080		$\nearrow$		No corresponding parameter (no need to set)	$\square$			
4		Automatically system control	set from the servo ller	0000				No corresponding parameter (no need to set)	$\square$			
5		Automatically system control	set from the servo ller	1				No corresponding parameter (no need to set)	$\square$			
6	*FBP	: Number of fe	edback pulses	0		/	/	No corresponding parameter		/		
7	*POL	Rotation Direc	tion Selection	0		PA14	*POL	Rotation Direction Selection	0			
8	ATU	Auto tuning ga mode selection	iin adjustment n	0001		PA08	ATU	Gain adjustment mode selection	0001h			
9	RSP	Servo response		7 kW or less: 0005 11 kW or more: 0002		PA09	RSP	Auto Tuning Response	16			
10	TLP	Forward rotation torque limit		300		/	/	No corresponding parameter	/	/		
11	TLN	Reverse rotation torque limit		300		/	/	No corresponding parameter		/		
12	GD2	Load to motor inertia ratio		7.0		PB06	GD2	Load to motor inertia ratio	7.00			
13	PG1	Load to motor inertia ratio Position loop gain 1		7 kW or less: 35 11 kW or more: 19		PB07	PG1	Model loop gain	15.0			
14	VG1	Speed loop ga	iin 1	7 kW or less: 177 11 kW or more: 96				No corresponding parameter (no need to set)				
15	PG2	Position loop o	gain 2	7 kW or less: 35 11 kW or more: 19		PB08	PG2	Position loop gain	37.0			
16	VG2	Speed loop gain 2		7 kW or less: 817 11 kW or more: 455		PB09	VG2	Speed loop gain	823			
17	VIC	Speed integral	l compensation	7 kW or less: 48 11 kW or more: 91		PB10	VIC	Speed integral compensation	33.7			
18	NCH	Machine resonance	Notch frequency selection	0000		PB13	NH1	Machine resonance suppression filter 1	4500			
		suppression filter 1	Notch depth selection			PB14	NHQ1	Notch shape selection 1	0000h			
19	FFC	Feed Forward	Gain	0		PB04	FFC	Feed Forward Gain	0			
20	INP	In-position Rai	nge	100		PA10	INP	In-position Range	1600			

		MR-J2S- E	3 parameters					MR-J4- B parameters		
No.	Abbreviation	 Parame	ter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	No.	Abbreviation	Parameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value
21	MBR	Electromagnetic B Output	brake Sequence	0		PC02	MBR	Electromagnetic Brake Sequence Output	0	
22	MOD	Analog monitor	Analog monitor 1 output selection	0001		PC09	MOD1	Analog monitor 1 output	0000h	
22	MOD	output	Analog monitor 2 output selection	0001		PC10	MOD2	Analog monitor 2 output	0001h	
23	*OP1	Option function 1 Servo forced stop	selection	0000		PA04	*AOP1	Function selection A-1 Servo forced stop selection	2000h	
04	*0.02		Slight vibration suppression	0000		PB24	*MVS	Slight vibration suppression control selection	0000h	
24	"OP2	Option function 2	Motor-less operation selection	0000		PC05	**COP2	Function selection C-2 Motor-less operation selection	0000h	
			Low-pass filter selection			PB23	VFBF	Low-pass Filter Selection	0000h	
25	LPF	Low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control	Adaptive vibration suppression control selection Adaptive vibration suppression control level selection	0000				No corresponding parameter (The machine resonance filter can be automatically set with [Pr. PB01].)		
27	MO1	Analog monitor 1	offset	0		PC11	MO1	Analog monitor 1 offset	0	
28	MO2	Analog monitor 2	offset	0		PC12	MO2	Analog monitor 2 offset	0	
30	ZSP	Zero Speed		50		PC07	ZSP	Zero Speed	50	
						PC01	ERZ	Error excessive alarm level	0	
31	ERZ	Error excessive alarm level		80		PC06	*COP3	Function selection C-3 Error excessive alarm level unit selection	0000h	
32	OP5	Option function 5 PI-PID control switching selection		0000		PB24	*MVS	PI-PID switching control selection	0000h	
			Serial communication baud rate selection					No corresponding parameter		
33	*OP6	Option function 6	Serial communication response delay time	0000				No corresponding parameter		
			Encoder output pulse setting selection			PC03	*ENRS	Encoder output pulse setting selection	0000h	
34	VPI	PI-PID switching p	osition droop	0						
36	VDC	Speed Differential	Compensation	980		PB11	VDC	Speed Differential Compensation	980	
38	*ENR	Encoder output pu	Ilse	4000		PA15	*ENR	Encoder output pulse	4000	
40	*BLK	Parameter Writing	Inhibit	0000		PA19	*BLK	Parameter Writing Inhibit	00ABh	
49	*CDP	Gain Changing Se	election	0000		PB26	*CDP	Gain Changing Selection	0000h	
50	CDS	Gain Switching Co	ondition	10		PB27	CDL	Gain Switching Condition	10	
51	CDT	Gain Switching Tir	me Constant	1		PB28	CDT	Gain Switching Time Constant	1	
52	GD2B	Load to motor iner	rtia ratio 2	7.0		PB29	GD2B	Load to motor inertia ratio after gain switching	7.00	
53	PG2B	Position loop gain 2 changing ratio		100		PB30	PG2B	Position loop gain after gain switching	0.0	
54	VG2B	Speed loop gain 2	changing ratio	100		PB31	VG2B	Speed loop gain after gain switching	0	
55	VICB	Speed integral con changing ratio	npensation	100		PB32	VICB	Speed integral compensation after gain switching	0.0	
60	*OPC	Option function C Encoder pulse out	put phase changing	0000		PC03	*ENRS	Encoder output pulse phase selection	0000h	
61	NH2	Machine resonance	Notch frequency selection	0000		PB15	NH2	Machine resonance suppression filter 2	4500	
51	11112	suppression filter 2	Notch depth selection	0000		PB16	NHQ2	Notch shape selection 2	0000h	

## 3.7.3 Comparison of parameter details

MR-J2SB_				MR-J4B_			
No.	o. Name and function Initial value			Name and function			
2	Amplifier setting Used to select absolute position detection system. 0       0         •       0	0000	PA03	Absolute position detection system       00         This parameter is set when using the absolute position detection system. This parameter cannot be used in the speed control mode and torque control mode.       00         Setting       Explanation       Initial value         digit       Explanation       0h         0. Disabled (Use incremental system.)       1: Enabled (Use incremental system.)       0h         1: Enabled (Use absolute position detection system.)       0h       0h	0000h		
	Used to select the regenerative option to be used.			Used to select the regenerative option. An incorrect setting may cause the regenerative option to burn out. When a regenerative option that is not compatible with a servo amplifier is selected, a parameter error (AL. 37) occurs. Setting digit Explanation Initial value XX Regenerative options selection 00h 00: Do not use regenerative options • In case of servo amplifier of 100 W, do not use regenerative options			
	regenerative option is used in the servo amplifier at 11 kW or more. 01: FR-RC, FR-BU2, FR-CV 05: MR-RB32 08: MR-RB30 09: MR-RB50 (Cooling fan is required.) 0B: MR-RB51 (Cooling fan is required.) 0E: When increasing the capabilities by using a cooling fan to cool the supplied regeneration resistor with the servo amplifier of 11 kW to 22 kW 10: MR-RB032 11: MR-RB12 External dynamic break selection 0: Disabled 1: Enabled Select "1" when using the external dynamic brake with MR-J2S-11KB or models with more capacity.			in case of servo amplifier of 0.2 kW to 7 kW, use a supplied regenerative resistor.         · Use a supplied regenerative resistor or regenerative options on a servo amplifier of 11 kW to 22 kW.         01: FR-RC/FR-CV/FR-BU2 When using FR-RC, FR-CV, and FR-BU2, select "Method 2 (1)" from "undervoltage alarm detection method selections" for [Pr. PC20].         02: MR-RB32         03: MR-RB32         05: MR-RB30         06: MR-RB31         09: MR-RB31         09: MR-RB51 (cooling fan is needed)         08: MR-RB31         07: MR-RB50 (cooling fan is needed)         07: MR-RB51 (cooling fan is needed)         08: MR-RB31         09: MR-RB51 (cooling fan is needed)         FA: When cooling a supplied regenerative resistor or regenerative option on a servo amplifier of 11 kW to 22 kW, and improving the function			
			PD07 to PD09	Output device selection 1 to 3 You can assign any output device to pins CN3-13, CN3-9, and CN3-15.	PD07 : 0005h		
				digit     Explanation     value      XX     Device selection     Refer to Refer to table below for the setting value.     P      X     For manufacturer setting     0h     0f	PD08 :		
				X     0h     0h       Selectable I/O device     P       Setting     Output Device	D09		
				value         Output Dvitce         OC           00         Always OFF         02         RD: Ready           03         ALM: Malfunction         04         INP: In-position           04         INP: In-position         05         MBR: Electromagnetic brake interlock           06         DB: Dynamic brake interlock         07         TLC: Limiting torque           08         WNG: Warning         09         BWNG: Battery warning           0A         SA: Speed reached         0C         ZSP: Zero speed detection           0F         CDPS: Variable gain selection         10         CLDS: During fully closed loop control           11         ABSV: Absolute position undetermined         17         MTTR: During tough drive           Note: When using the external dynamic brake for MR-J4- _B_11 kW or models with more capacity, make sure to change the settings.         00	1003h		

	MR-J2SB_			MR-J4B_			
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value		
6	Number of feedback pulses         Set the number of pulses per revolution according to controller side command. Information on the servo motor such as number of feedback pulses, current location, droop pulses, and position within one-revolution can be obtained by the value converted to the number of feedback pulses for the corresponding setting value.         Setting       Number of feedback pulses         0       16384         1       8192         6       32768         7       131072         255       Varies with servo motor encoder resolution pulse number.	0		No corresponding parameter			
7	Rotation direction selection 0: Forward rotation (CCW) with the increase of the positioning address. 1: Reverse rotation (CW) with the increase of the positioning address. Forward rotation (CCW) Reverse rotation (CW)	0	PA14	Rotation direction selection         Select the command input pulse rotation direction.         Setting value       Servo motor rotation direction         Positioning address increase       Positioning address decrease         0       CCW         1       CW         Servo motor rotation direction is as follows:         Forward rotation (CCW)         Reverse rotation (CW)	0		

	MR-J2SB_					MR-J4B_				
No.		Nam	e and function	Initial value	No.		Name a	and function		Initial value
8	Auto Tur	ning		0001	PA08	Auto tun	ing mode			0001h
	Used to :	select the auto tu	ning gain adjustment mode.			Used to	select the gain adju	istment mode.		
	0 0	0				Setting			Initial	
	-	للله Gain adju	ustment mode selection			digit	E:		value	
	Setting value	Gain adjustment mode	Adjustment description			^	0: 2 gain adjustment mode)	mode 1 (Interpolation		
	0	Interpolation mode	Fix the position loop gain 1 ([Pr. 13])				1: Auto tuning mode 2: Auto tuning mode 3: Manual mode	1 2		
	1	Auto tuning mode 1	Auto tuning in normal condition				4: 2 gain adjustment Refer to the followin	: mode 2 g table for details.		
	3	Auto tuning mode 2	Fix to the "load to motor inertia ratio" set by [Pr. 12]. The response setting can be changed.			X X 	For manufacturer se	tting	0h 0h 0h	
	4	Manual mode 1	Adjust manually.			Gain ad	justment mode sele	ection		
	2	Manual mode 2	Adjust all gains manually.			Setting value	Gain adjustment mode	Initial value	artia	
						1	mode 1 (interpolation mode) Auto tuning mode 1	ratio] [Pr. PB08 Position loop gain [Pr. PB09 Speed loop gain [Pr. PB10 Speed integral compensation] [Pr. PB06 Load to motor in ratio] [Pr. PB07 Model loop gain [Pr. PB07 Model loop gain]	n]   ertia	
						2	Auto tuning mode 2	[Pr. PB05 Speed loop gain [Pr. PB05 Speed loop gain [Pr. PB10 Speed integral compensation] [Pr. PB07 Model loop gain] [Pr. PB08 Position loop gain [Pr. PB09 Speed loop gain [Pr. PB10 Speed integral compensation]	n]	
						3	Manual mode			
						<sup>4</sup>	2 gain adjustment mode 2	[Pr. PB08 Position loop gai [Pr. PB09 Speed loop gain [Pr. PB10 Speed integral compensation]	n] 	
						<gain a<="" td=""><td>djustment mode co</td><td>rrespondence table&gt;</td><td></td><td></td></gain>	djustment mode co	rrespondence table>		
							MR-J2SB_	MR-J4B_		
						Inte	erpolation mode	2 gain adjustment me	ode 1	
						Aut	o tuning mode 1	Auto tuning mode	1	
						Aut	o tuning mode 2	Auto tuning mode	2	
						M	lanual mode 2	Manual mode		

MR-J2SB_				MR-J4B_			
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value		
9	Servo response Used to select a response of the auto tuning.	7 kW or less: 0005 11 kW or more: 0002	PA09	Auto tuning response Set a response of the auto tuning. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Response level comparison table	16		
	Setting value       Response level       Target machine resonance frequency         1       Slow response       15 Hz         2       20 Hz       25 Hz         3       30 Hz       35 Hz         4       30 Hz       35 Hz         6       45 Hz       70 Hz         8       Medium response       70 Hz         9       85 Hz       105 Hz         1       105 Hz       100 Hz         200 Hz       240 Hz       100 Hz         2       40 Hz       300 Hz         •       F response       300 Hz         •       Decrease the setting value if hunting occurs in the machine or if the gear noise is loud.       •         •       Decrease the setting value if hunting occurs in the stop settling time, increase the setting value			$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			
10	Forward rotation forque limit	300		5       10.0       25       108.0         6       11.3       26       121.7         7       12.7       27       137.1         8       9       16.1       29       154.4         9       16.1       29       30       195.9         11       20.4       31       220.6       248.5         13       29.2       34       315.3       355.1         16       37.0       441.7       38       355.1         18       47.0       39       Fast       571.5         19       Medium       52.9       39       Fast       571.5         20       response       59.6       40       response       642.7			
10	Set the parameter assuming that the rated torque is 100 %. Limit the torque during CCW rotations or CW rotations. The torque limit on a servo system controller side is enabled except in the test operation mode by the setup software (SETUP161E).	300		No corresponding parameter			
11	Reverse rotation torque limit Set the parameter assuming that the rated torque is 100 %. Limit the torque during CW rotations or CCW rotations. The torque limit on a servo system controller side is enabled except in the test operation mode by the setup software (SETUP161E).	300		No corresponding parameter			

	MR-J2SB_	_	MR-J4B_				
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value		
12	Load to motor inertia ratio (Load inertia ratio) Used to set the load inertia (moment of inertia) ratio to the servo motor shaft inertia moment. When auto tuning mode 1 or interpolation mode is selected, the result of auto tuning is automatically used.	7.0	PB06	Load to motor inertia ratio Used to set load to motor inertia ratio. This parameter can be set either automatically or manually depending on the [Pr. PA08] setting. Refer to the following table for details. When this parameter is set automatically, the value varies between 0.00 and 100.00. Pr. PA08 State of this parameter 0 (2 gain adjustment mode 1 1 (Auto tuning mode 1) 3 (Manual mode) 4 (2 gain adjustment mode 2) Manual setting	7.00		
13	Position loop gain 1. Used to set the gain of the position loop. Increase the gain to improve track ability in response to the position command. When auto tuning mode 1 or 2 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	7 kW or less: 35 11 kW or more: 19	PB07	Model loop gain         Used to set the response gain till the set position.         If the setting value is increased, traceability for position command is improved. However, if the setting value is too large, it tends to vibrate or oscillate.         This parameter can be set either automatically or manually depending on the [Pr. PA08] setting. Refer to the following table for details.         Pr. PA08       State of this parameter        0 (2 gain adjustment mode 1       Manual setting         (Interpolation mode))       Automatic setting	15.0		
14	Speed Loop Gain Normally, it is unnecessary to change this parameter. Higher setting increases the response level but is liable to generate vibration and/or noise. When auto tuning mode 1 or 2 and manual mode 1 are selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	7 kW or less: 177 11 kW or more: 96		No corresponding parameter			
15	Position loop gain 2. Used to set the gain of the position loop. Set this parameter to increase the position response to level load disturbance. Higher setting increases the response level but is liable to generate vibration and/or noise. When auto tuning mode 1 or 2, manual mode 1, and interpolation mode are selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	7 kW or less: 35 11 kW or more: 19	PB08	Position loop gain         Used to set the gain of the position loop.         Set this parameter to increase the position response to level load disturbance.         Higher setting increases the response for load disturbance, but if the setting value is too large, vibration and noise are more likely to occur.         This parameter can be set either automatically or manually depending on the [Pr.PA08] setting. Refer to the following table for details.         Pr. PA08       State of this parameter [(Interpolation mode)]         1 (Auto tuning mode 1)       Automatic setting         3 (Manual mode)       Manual setting         4 (2 gain adjustment mode 2)       Automatic setting	37.0		
16	Speed loop gain 2. Set this parameter when vibration occurs on machines of low rigidity or large backlash. Higher setting increases the response level but is liable to generate vibration and/or noise. When auto tuning mode 1 or 2 and interpolation mode are selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	7 kW or less: 817 11 kW or more: 455	PB09	Speed loop gain Used to set the gain of the speed loop. Set this parameter when vibration occurs on machines of low rigidity or large backlash. Higher setting increases the response level, but if the setting value is too large, vibration and noise are more likely to occur. This parameter can be set either automatically or manually depending on the [Pr.PA08] setting. Refer to [Pr. PB08] table for details.	823		
17	Speed integral compensation Set the time constant for integral compensation. When auto tuning mode 1 or 2 and interpolation mode are selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	7 kW or less: 48 11 kW or more: 91	PB10	Speed integral compensation Used to set the integral time constant of the speed loop. Decreasing the setting value will increase the response level, but vibration and noise are more likely to occur. This parameter can be set either automatically or manually depending on the [Pr.PA08] setting. Refer to [Pr. PB08] table for details.	33.7		

	MR-J2SB_			MR-J4B_		
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value	
18	Machine resonance suppression filter 1 (notch filter) Used to select the machine resonance suppression filter. O Notch frequency selection Setting Frequency Setting Frequency Setting Frequency 00 Invalid 08 562.5 10 281.3 18 187.5 01 4500 09 500 11 264.7 19 180 02 2250 0A 450 12 250 1A 173.1	0000h	PB13	Machine resonance suppression filter 1 Used to set the notch frequency of machine resonance suppression filter 1. When "Automatic setting (1)" is selected in "Filter tuning mode selection" of [Pr. PB01], the adjustment result is reflected. When "Manual setting (2)" is selected in "Filter tuning mode selection" of [Pr. PB01], this setting value is enabled.	4500	
	03         1500         0B         409.1         13         236.8         1B         166.7           04         1125         0C         375         14         225         1C         160.1           05         900         0D         346.2         15         214.3         1D         155.2           06         750         0E         321.4         16         204.5         1E         150           07         642.9         0F         300         17         195.7         1F         145.2		PB14	Notch shape selection 1         Set the shape of the machine resonance suppression filter 1.         When "Automatic setting (1)" is selected in "Filter tuning mode selection" of [Pr. PB01], the adjustment result is reflected.         Set manually for the manual setting.         Setting Laplanation       Initial value        X       For manufacturer setting       0h        X       For manufacturer setting       0h        X       Notch depth selection       0h         0: -40 dB       1: -14 dB       2: -8 dB         3: -4 dB       3: -4 dB       0h        X = Notch width selection       0h       0h         0: $\alpha = 2$ 1: $\alpha = 3$ 2: $\alpha = 4$ 3: $\alpha = 5$ X	0000h	
20	<ul> <li>Feed forward gain</li> <li>Set the feed forward gain.</li> <li>When the setting is 100%, the droop pulses during operation at constant speed are nearly zero. However, sudden acceleration/deceleration will increase the overshoot. As a standard, when setting the feed forward gain as 100%, set 1 s or more as the acceleration/deceleration time constant up to the rated speed.</li> <li>In-position range</li> <li>Set the range of droop pulses occurred when outputting INP (positioning completion) to a controller. Set by the feedback pulse unit ([Pr. 6]).</li> <li>For example, when wanting to set ±10 µm in a state of direct connection to the ball screw, a lead wire length of 10 mm, and a feedback pulse 8192 pulses/rev ([Pr. 6]: 1), set "8", as shown in the equation below.</li> <li>10 × 10<sup>-6</sup> × 8 192 = 8 192 ≈ 8</li> </ul>			Feed forward gain Set the feed forward gain. If 100% is set and constant-speed operation is implemented, pulse droop will be almost zero. However, sudden acceleration/deceleration will increase the overshoot. As a standard, when setting the feed forward gain as 100%, set 1 s or more as the acceleration time constant up to the rated speed. In-position range Used to set an in-position range per command pulse unit.	0	
21	Electromagnetic brake sequence output Used to set the delay time (Tb) between MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) OFF and base circuit shut- off.	0	PC02	Electromagnetic brake sequence output Used to set the delay time between MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) OFF and base circuit shut-off.	0	

	MR-J2SB_	MR-J4B_					
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	No. Name and function			Initial value
No. 22	MR-J2SB_         Name and function         Analog monitor output       Used to select the signals output to analog monitor 1 (MO1) and analog monitor 2 (MO2).            ①           ①             Setting        Analog monitor 1 (MO1)             MR-J2SB_             O select the signals output to analog monitor 1 (MO1)             and analog monitor 2 (MO2).             O             Setting             Analog monitor 1 Analog monitor 2 (MO2)             O             Setvo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed)             1         Torque (±8 V/max. torque) (Note)             2         Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed)             G         Droop pulses (±10 V/128 pulses)             S         Speed command (±8 V/max. speed)             G         Droop pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses)             A         Droop pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses)             A         Droop pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses)             A         Droop pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses)             B         Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)              S             Droop pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses)	Initial value 0001	No. PC09	Analog I Used to monitor X X Analog Setting value 00 01 02 03 04 05 06 07 08 09 04 05 06 07 08 09 04 05 06 07 08 09 04 05 07 08 09 04 05 07 07 08 09 04 05 07 07 08 09 04 05 07 07 08 09 04 07 07 08 09 02 03 04 07 07 08 09 02 03 04 07 07 02 03 04 04 07 07 07 04 04 07 07 07 07 07 07 07 07 07 07 07 07 07	MR-J4B_         Name and function         monitor 1 output         select the signal to be output to the Ana         1 (MO1).         Explanation         Analog monitor 1 output selection         Refer to the following table for details.         For manufacturer setting         monitor setting value         Item         Servo motor speed or linear servo motor speed (±8 V/max. rotational speed or max. speed)         Torque or thrust         (±8 V/max. torque or max. thrust)         Servo motor speed         (±8 V/max. rotational speed)         Torque (+8 V/max. torque)         Current command         (±8 V/max. rotational speed)         Pulse droop         (±10 V/100 pulses) (Note 2)         Servo motor-side droop pulses         (±10 V/1000 pulses) (Note 2)         Servo motor-side droop pulses         (±10 V/1000 pulses) (Note 2)         Feedback position         (±10 V/1000 pulses) (Note 2)         Feedback position         (±10 V/100 Mpulses) (Note 2)         Feedback position         (±10 V/100 Mpulses) (Note 2)         Feedback position         (±10 V/100 Mpulses) (Note 2)         Feedback position	log	Initial value 0000h
			PC10	Analog n Used to monitor Setting digit X X X	monitor 2 output select the signal to be output to the Ana 2 (MO2). Explanation Analog monitor 2 output selection Refer to [Pr. PC09] table for details. For manufacturer setting	log Initial value 00h 0h 0h	0001h

	MR-J2SB_	MR-J4B_							
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.			Name and function			Initial value
No. 23	Optional function 1 Servo forced stop function can be disabled. O O O O O O Servo forced stop selection O: Enabled (The forced stop input EM1 is used.) 1: Disabled (The forced stop input EM1 is not used.) Automatic ON inside	0000h	No. PA04	Function This is us stop decc <u>Setting</u> digit X	Selection A sed to sele eleration fu For manufa Servo force 0: Enabled is used.) 1: Disablec is not used Refer to the Forced sto 0: Forced sto (EM1) 2: Forced sto (EM2) Refer to the ation met EM2/EM1 Selection EM1	Name and function A-1 Ext the forced stop in Inction. Explanation acturer setting ed stop selection (The forced stop input d (The forced stop input d) Deceleration funct e following table for de p deceleration funct stop deceleration funct e following table for de thod Decelerati EM2 or EM1 is off MBR (electromagnetic brake interlock) turns off without the forced	EM2 or EM1 t EM2 or EM1 t EM2 or EM1 tails. selection ion disabled tails. on method Alarm occur MBR (electromagne brake interloc) off without the	ed Initial value 0h 0h 0h 2h 2h 2h circ circ forced irced	2000h
				20 01 21	EM2 Not using EM2 or EM1 Not using EM2 or EM1	stop deceleration. MBR (electromagnetic brake interlock) turns off after the forced stop deceleration.	stop decelerat MBR (electromagne brake interlocd stop decelerat MBR (electromagne brake interlocd off without the stop decelerat MBR (electromagne brake interlocd off after the fo stop decelerat	tion. stic () turns rced tion. stic () turns forced tion. stic () turns rced tion.	
24	Optional function 2 Used to select the slight vibration suppression control and motor-less operation. Slight vibration suppression control selection It will become effective if the auto tuning selection is set as "0002" by [Pr. 8]. Used to curb vibration at the time of stop. 0: Disabled 1: Enabled	0000h	PB24	Slight vibi Used to s Setting digit	Slight vibra 0: Disabled 1: Enabled To enable t control, sel "Gain adjus PA08]. Slig cannot be	Explanation supp Explanation dition suppression contra the slight vibration suppress the slight vibration suppress strement mode selection th vibration suppression used in the speed cont	ol selection oression 3)" under " in [Pr. n control rol mode.	ol. Initial value Oh	0000h
	Motor-less operation selection 0: Disabled 1: Used to enable motor-less operation. When motor-less operation is enabled, signal output or status display can be provided in response to the servo system controller command as if the servo motor is actually running without the servo motor being connected. Motor-less operation is performed as in motor-less operation using the setup software (SETUP161E).		PC05	Function : Set the m Setting digit X X X X X X	Motor-less of Motor-less of Disabled 1: Enabled For manufa	C-2 Explanation operation selection		Initial value Oh Oh Oh	0000h

	MR-J2SB_			MR-J4B_				
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value			
25	Low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control Used to select the low-pass filter/adaptive vibration	0000h	PB23	Low-pass filter selection Used to select the shaft resonance suppression filter.	0000h			
	suppression control.			Setting Explanation Initial value				
	Low-pass filter selection 0: Available (Automatic adjustment) 1: Disabled When available is selected, the filter in the zone expressed by the following formula is automatically set. For 1 kW or less			X       Shaft resonance suppression filter selection       0h         0: Automatic       1: Manual setting       2: Disabled         Yhen "Enabled (1)" in "Machine resonance suppression filter 4 selection" of [Pr. PB49] is selected, shaft resonance suppression filter cannot be used.       0h				
	$\frac{\text{VG2 setting value × 10}}{2\pi \times (1 + \text{GD2 setting value × 0.1})} \text{[Hz]}$ For 2 kW or more			No corresponding parameter				
27 28 30	VG2 setting value × 5       [Hz]         2π × (1 + GD2 setting value × 0.1)       [Hz]         Adaptive vibration suppression control selection       0: Disabled         1: Enabled       1: Enabled         Usually, machine resonance frequency is detected, and a filter corresponding to the resonance is generated to control the machine vibration.         2: Maintenance       Until then, detection of machine resonance is stopped by keeping the characteristics of the filter generated until that moment.         Adaptive vibration suppression control selection       Set the sensitiveness to detect the machine resonance.         0: Normal       1: High sensitive         Analog monitor 1 offset       Used to set the offset voltage of Analog monitor 1 (MO1) output.         Analog monitor 2 offset       Used to set the offset voltage of Analog monitor 2 (MO2).         Zero speed       Used to set the output range of zero speed signal (ZSP).	0 50	PC11 PC12 PC07	(Machine resonance filters can be automatically adjusted with PB01.) Analog monitor 1 offset Used to set the offset voltage of MO1 (Analog monitor 1). Analog monitor 2 offset Used to set the offset voltage of MO2 (Analog monitor 2). Zero speed Used to set the output range of ZSP (Zero speed distantically adjusted	0 50			
				detection).         ZSP (Zero speed detection) has the hysteresis of 20         [r/min] or 20 [mm/s]				
31	Error excessive alarm level Used to set the range where the excess droop pulse alarm is generated. Note: The setting unit for servo amplifier of software version B1 or later is 0.025 rev. Note: The setting unit for	80	PC01	Error excessive alarm level Set error excessive alarm level. The setting unit for rotary servo motor is "rev". If "0" is set, it becomes 3 rev. The setting value exceeding 200 rev will be clamped at 200 rev.	0			
	servo amplifier before software version B1 is 0.1 rev.		PC06	Function selection C-3Used to select the setting unit for error excessive alarmlevel to be set in [Pr. PC01]. This parameter cannot beused in the speed control mode and torque control mode.SettingExplanationdigitExplanation $\_X\_$ Oh $\_X\_$ Oh $X\_\_\_$ Oh $X\_\_\_$ Oh $X\_\_\_$ Oh $2: 0.01$ rev (unit)1: 0.1 rev (unit) $3: 0.001$ rev (unit)	0000h			

	MR-J2SB_			MR-J4B_			
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value		
32	Optional function 5	0000	PB24	Slight vibration suppression control	0000h		
				Used to select the PI-PID switching.			
				digit Explanation value			
	0: Continuous PI control enabled			0: PI control enabled			
	1: Droop-based switching is enabled in position control mode (refer to			(Can be switched to PID control using the controller side command.)			
	parameter No. 34). 2: Continuous PID control enabled			3: Continuous PID control enabled			
				Switching with PI-PID switching position droop is not possible.			
33	Optional function 6	0000		No corresponding parameter			
	Used to select serial communication baud rate, serial communication response delay time, and encoder output			(No serial communication function)	00001		
	pulse setting.		PC03	Encoder output pulses selection Used to select encoder output pulse setting.	0000n		
	0			Setting Explanation Initial			
	Serial communication baud rate selection			digit         value           X         Encoder output pulse setting selection         0h			
	0: 9600[bps] 1: 19200[bps]			0: Output pulse setting (When " 1 0 " is set for this			
	2: 38400[bps] 3: 57600[bps]			parameter, [AL.37 parameter error]			
	Serial communication response delay time			occurs.) 1: Dividing ratio setting			
	0: Disabled 1: Enabled, reply sent after delay time of			3: A/B-phase pulse electronic gear setting 4: A/B-phase pulse through output setting			
	800µs or more.			The "4" setting is available only when using the A/B/Z-phase differential output			
	(refer to parameter No. 38)			linear encoder. In this case, the "encoder			
	0: Output pulse specification 1: Division ratio setting			be disabled. [AL.37 parameter error]			
				connected. If a standard control mode "(			
				0 _)" is selected in [Pr. PA01 operation mode], [AL.37 parameter error] occurs.			
34	PI-PID switching position droop	0	$\setminus$	No corresponding parameter	$\setminus$		
	the PI control is switched to PID control. When setting [Pr.				$\backslash$		
36	32] to "0001", this parameter is enabled.	980	PB11	Speed differential compensation	980		
	Used to set the differential compensation value.			Used to set the differential compensation.			
				This parameter is enabled when setting the "PI-PID switching control selection" of IPr. PB241 to "continuous			
				PID control enabled (3_)".			
38	Encoder output pulses Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase)	4000	PA15	Encoder output pulse Set for the output pulse count, the dividing ratio, or the	4000		
	output by the servo amplifier. Set the value 4 times greater			electronic gear ratio per rotation of the encoder output			
	[Pr. 33] can be used to choose the output pulse setting or			pulses output by the servo amplifier. (After multiplication of 4)			
	output dividing ratio. The number of A-nhase and B-nhase nulses actually output			Set the numerator of the electronic gear when "Phase $\Lambda$ (these D multiple electronic gear when "Phase			
	is 1/4 times greater than the preset number of pulses.			A/pnase B pulse electronic gear setting (3_)" is selected in "Encoder output pulse setting selection" of [Pr.			
	The maximum output frequency is 1.3 Mpulses/s (after multiplication by 4). Use this parameter within this range.			PC03].			
	For output pulse designation			The maximum output frequency is 4.6 Mpulses/s. Set to within this range.			
1	Set [Pr. 33] to "_ 0" (initial value). Set the number of pulses per servo motor revolution.						
	Output pulse = setting value [pulse/rev].						
1	phase pulses are as follows.						
1	Phase A/phase B output pulse = $\frac{5600}{4}$ = 1400 [pulses]						
1	For output division ratio setting						
	Set [Pr. 33] to "_1". The number of pulses per servo motor revolution is divided						
1	by the set value.						
1	Output pulse = <u>Encoder resolution per servo motor revolution</u> = [pulse/rev] Setting value						
1	For instance, when "8" is set, the actual output A- and B-						
	Phase A/phase B output pulse = $\frac{131072}{8} \times \frac{1}{4} = 4096$ [pulses]						

	MR-J2S- B			MR-J4- B	
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value
40	Parameter writing inhibit           Setting         Setting         MR Configurator           value         operation         Controller         Control by setup software	0000	PA19	Parameter writing inhibit 0 Used to select the reference range and writing range of parameters. Refer to the table below for the setting value.	00ABh
	0000 (Initial value)         Refer to Write         [Pr. 1] to [Pr. 75]         [Pr. 1] to [Pr. 11]/[Pr. 40]			The setting values of [Pr. PA19] and the accessible parameters.	
	000A         Refer to Write         [Pr. 1] to [Pr. 75]         [Pr. 40]           Optimize         Interface         Interface <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>PA19 Setting PA PB PC PD PE PF PL values</td><td></td></t<>			PA19 Setting PA PB PC PD PE PF PL values	
	000C         Refer to         [Pr. 1] to         [Pr. 1] to [Pr. 40]           Write         [Pr. 75]         [Pr. 1] to [Pr. 11]/[Pr. 40]			than the below Write O	
	000E         Refer to Write         [Pr. 1] to [Pr. 75]         [Pr. 1] to [Pr. 40]			000Ah Read Only 19 Write Only 19	
	000F         Refer to Write         [Pr. 1] to [Pr. 75]         [Pr. 1] to [Pr. 75]			000Bh Read O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O	
	100E         Refer to         [Pr. 1] to         [Pr. 1] to         [Pr. 40]           Write         [Pr. 75]         [Pr. 40]			000Ch Read O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O	
				000Fh         Read         O<	
				00AAh Read 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	
				OOABh (Initial value)         Read         O <td></td>	
				100Bh Read O Write Only 19	
				Read         O         O         O           100Ch         Write         Only 19         Only 19	
				Read         O         O         O         O         O         O           100Fh         Write         Only 19         <	
				Read         O         O         O         O         O         O           10AAh         Write         Only 19         <	
				Read         O	
49	Gain switching selection Used to select the gain switching condition.	0000	PB26	Gain switching function ( Used to select the gain switching condition.	0000
				Used to set a condition to enable the gain switching value that was set in [Pr. PB29] to [Pr. PB36] and [Pr. PB56] to	
				[Pr. PB60].	
	Gain will be changed under the following conditions based on the			Setting Explanation Initial value	
	setting value of parameters No. 52 to 55.			X     Gain switching selection     0h       0: Disabled     0h	
	0: Disabled 1: Controller command			1: Control command from a controller is enabled	
	2: The appointed frequency is equal to or more than the setting value of			2: Command frequency 3: Pulse droop	
	3: The droop pulse is equal to or			4: Servo motor speed	
	parameter No. 50 4. The servo motor speed is equal to			0: Gain enabled after switching above	
	or more than the setting value of parameter No. 50			the switching condition 1: Gain enabled after switching below	
				the switching condition X For manufacturer setting 0h	
				X 0h	
50	Gain switching condition	10	PB27	Gain switching condition	10
	(command frequency, droop pulses, and servo motor			frequency, droop pulses, and servo motor speed) selected	
	The set value unit differs depending on the switching			The set value unit differs depending on the switching	
51	Condition item. Gain switching time constant	1	PB28	Condition item. Gain switching time constant	1
	Used to set the time constant at which the gains will switch in response to the conditions set in [Pr. 49] and [Pr. 50].			Used to set the time constant till the gain switches in response to the conditions set in [Pr. PB26] and [Pr. PB27].	
52	Load to motor inertia ratio 2 Used to set the load to motor inertia ratio when gain	7.0	PB29	Load to motor inertia ratio after gain switching. Used to set the load to motor inertia ratio when gain	7.00
	switching is enabled.			switching is enabled.	
				(3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection"	
L				of [Pr. PA08].	

MR-J2S- B				MR-J4B			
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value		
53	Position loop gain 2 changing ratio Used to set the changing ratio for position loop gain 2 when the gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled when auto tuning is disabled.	100	PB30	Position loop gain after gain switching Used to set the position loop gain when gain switching is enabled. When a value smaller than 1.0 rad/s is set, the value will be the same as the setting value of [Pr. PB08]. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08].	0.0		
54	Speed loop gain 2 changing ratio Used to set the changing ratio for speed loop gain 2 when the gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled when auto tuning is disabled.	100	PB31	Speed loop gain after gain switching Used to set the speed loop gain when gain switching is enabled. When a value smaller than 20 rad/s is set, the value will be the same as the setting value of [Pr. PB09]. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode $(\_ \_ 3)$ " is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08].	0		
55	Speed integral compensation changing ratio Used to set the changing ratio for speed integral compensation when the gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled when auto tuning is disabled.	100	PB32	Speed integral compensation after gain switching Used to set the speed integral compensation when gain switching is enabled. When a value smaller than 0.1 ms set, the value will be the same as the setting value of [Pr. PB10]. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08].	0.0		
60	Option function C Used to select an encoder output pulse direction. OOOOC Change in encoder pulse output phase Changes the positions of the pulse output A-phase and B-phase of the encoder. Setting Servo motor rotation direction value CCW CW A phase A phas	0000	PC03	Encoder output pulses selection Used to select the encoder pulse direction. Setting Explanation Initial digit Explanation Oh 0: Phase A 90° lead in CCW or forward direction 1: Phase A 90° lead in CW or negative direction Setting Servo motor rotation direction Setting CCW CW 0 A-phase for A-phase for forward direction 1 B-phase for the B-phase for forward direction 1 B-phase for the B-phase for forward direction	0000h		
61	Machine resonance suppression filter 2 Select the machine resonance suppression filter.	0000	PB15	Machine resonance suppression filter 2 Used to set the notch frequency of machine resonance suppression filter 2. When "Enabled (1)" in "Machine resonance suppression filter 2 selection" of [Pr. PB16] is selected, this parameter is enabled.	4500		
	or "maintain" (parameter No. 25:_ 1 or _ 2). <u>Setting</u> Frequency <u>Setting</u> Frequency <u>Value</u> Freq Value <u>Value</u> Frequence <u>Value</u>		РЫО	Used to set the shape of the machine resonance suppression filter 2. Setting Explanation Initial digit Explanation Initial value X Machine resonance suppression filter 2 Oh 0: Disabled 1: Enabled X Notch depth selection Oh 0: -40 dB 1: -14 dB 2: -8 dB	000011		
	Setting valueResponseGain0Deep-40dB1to-14dB2-8dB3Shallow-4dB			3: -4 dB $X_{}$ Notch width selection0: $\alpha$ =21: $\alpha$ =32: $\alpha$ =43: $\alpha$ =5 $X_{}$ For manufacturer setting0h			

#### 3.8 Important Points for Replacement

(1) When the intermediate connection axis network is OFF, the network of the subsequent axis is not connected

Even if alarm has occurred, do not switch off the control circuit power supply. When the control circuit power supply has been switched off, optical module does not operate, and optical transmission of SSCNET III/H communication is interrupted. Therefore, the next axis servo amplifier displays "AA" at the indicator and turns into base circuit shut-off. The servo motor stops with starting dynamic brake.
## MEMO


#### 1. SUMMARY

This section describes the changes to be made when a system using MR-J2S-\_CP\_/CL\_ is replaced with a system using MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ.

#### 2. CASE STUDY ON REPLACEMENT OF MR-J2S-\_CP\_/CL\_

#### 2.1 Consideration of Replacement Method

POINT
 MR-J2S-\_CP\_/CL\_ cannot drive an HG motor. When a servo motor is replaced with an HG motor, servo amplifier also needs to be replaced with MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ + HG simultaneously.



#### 2.2 Replacement Method

(1) Simultaneous replacement with MR-J4-\_A\_RJ and an HG motor

The currently used connectors or cables need to be replaced. The parameters of the existing system can be transferred with the parameter converter function of MR Configurator2. (Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".)







(2) Separate repair of servo amplifier/servo motor

POINT

- •MR-J2S-\_CP\_/CL\_ cannot drive an HG motor. When a servo motor is replaced with an HG motor, servo amplifier also needs to be replaced with MR-J4-\_A\_RJ + HG simultaneously.
- If the existing system is any of the combinations in the following table, it is recommended to replace both the servo amplifier and servo motor with an MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ and HG motor at the same time. When an HG motor is adopted, the capacity of the servo amplifier needs to be changed. (Consider replacement, referring to "torque characteristics" described in "Part 8: Replacement of Motor".)

Existing device models		Replacement models for simultaneous replacement (example)		
Servo motor	Servo amplifier	Servo motor	Servo amplifier	
HC-LFS52	MR-J2S-60CP/CL	HG-JR73	MR-J4-70A-RJ	
HC-LFS102	MR-J2S-100CP/CL	HG-JR153	MR-J4-200A-RJ	
HC-LFS152	MR-J2S-200CP/CL	HG-JR353	MR-J4-350A-RJ	
HC-KFS46	MR-J2S-70CP/CL	HG-KR43	MR-J4-40A-RJ	
HC-KFS410	MR-J2S-70CP/CL	HG-KR43	MR-J4-40A-RJ	
HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/_	MR-J2S-200CP/CL	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-100A-RJ	
HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/_	MR-J2S-350CP/CL	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-200A-RJ	
HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/_	MR-J2S-500CP/CL	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-350A-RJ	
HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/_	MR-J2S-200CP/CL	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/_	MR-J4-100A-RJ	
HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/_	MR-J2S-350CP/CL	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/_	MR-J4-200A-RJ	
HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/_	MR-J2S-500CP/CL	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/_	MR-J4-350A-RJ	
HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/_	MR-J2S-200CP/CL	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-100A-RJ	
HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/_	MR-J2S-350CP/CL	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-200A-RJ	
HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/_	MR-J2S-500CP/CL	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/_	MR-J4-350A-RJ	

After replacement, an HC-\_FS /HA-\_FS motor can be driven by MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ. Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material" for target motors.

Use the renewal tool when replacing a servo amplifier with MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ without replacing the currently used servo motor and existing cables. (Refer to "[Appendix 2] Introduction to Renewal Tool".) The parameters of the existing system can be transferred with the parameter converter function of MR Configurator2. (Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".)



#### 3. DIFFERENCES

#### 3.1 Function Comparison Table

POINT	
Functions w	ith difference are shown with shading.

#### (1) Comparison between MR-J2S-\_CP\_/CL\_ and MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ

	Item	MR-J2SCP_/CL_series (7 kW or less, 100 V/200 V class)	MR-J4ARJ series (7 kW or less, 100 V/200 V class)
1	Capacity range	(100 V class) 0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (200 V class) 0.1 kW to 7 kW	(100 V class) 0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (200 V class) 0.1 kW to 7 kW
2	Internal regenerative resistor	Built-in (0.2 kW to 7 kW)	Built-in (0.2 kW to 7 kW)
3	Dynamic brake	Built-in (0.1 kW to 7 kW)	Built-in (0.1 kW to 7 kW) Coasting distance may be different.
4	Control circuit power	(100 V Class) 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC (200 V Class) 1-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC	(100 V Class) 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC (200 V Class) 1-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC
5	Main circuit power	(100 V Class) 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC (200 V Class) 1-phase 230 V AC/3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC (to 750 W) 3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC (1 kW to 7 kW)	(100 V Class) 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC (200 V Class) 1-phase/3-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC (to 750 W) 3-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC (1 kW to 7 kW)
6	24 V DC power	Built-in	External supply required
7	Auto Tuning	Real-time auto tuning: 15 steps	Real-time auto tuning: 40 steps One-touch tuning
8	Control mode	(CP) Built-in positioning function (CL) Built-in program operation function	(CP) Built-in positioning function Built-in program operation function Position control mode (pulse command) Speed control mode (analog command) Torque control mode (analog command)
9	Manual pulse generator maximum input pulse	Open collector 200 kpulses/s	Open collector 200 kpulses/s
10	The number of DIO points (excluding EM1)	DI: 8 points, DO: 5 points, DI/DO combination: 1 point	DI: 11 points, DO: 8 points
11	Encoder pulse output	ABZ-phase (differential line driver) Z-phase (open-collector)	ABZ-phase (differential line driver) Z-phase (open-collector)
12	DIO interface	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink/source
13	Analog input/output	(Input) 2ch 10-bit torque limit, 10-bit override (Output) 10-bit or equivalent x 2ch	(Input) 2 ch 10-bit torque limit, 10-bit override or equivalent (Output) 10-bit or equivalent x 2ch
14	The number of internal speed commands	7 points	7 points
15	Parameter setting method	Setup software (SETUP161E) Push-button	MR Configurator2 Push-button parameter unit
16	Setup software communication	RS-232C	USB
17	Servo motor (Encoder resolution)	HCFS series (17-bit ABS) HAFS series (17-bit ABS)	HG series (22-bit ABS)
18	Motor maximum torque	HC-KFS 300% HC-MFS 300% HC-SFS 300% HA-LES 250% 300%	HG-KR 350%(models with a gear: 300%) HG-MR 300% HG-SR 300% HG-JR 300%
19	button	Four buttons	Four buttons
20	LED display	7-segment 5-digit	7-segment 5-digit
21	Advanced vibration suppression control	Unprovided	Provided
22	Adaptive filter	Provided (Adaptive vibration suppression control)	Provided (Adaptive filter II with improved functions)
23	Notch filter	Provided (2 pcs.)	Provided (5 pcs.)
24	Tough drive	Unprovided	Provided
25	Drive recorder	Unprovided	Provided
26	Forced stop	EM1 (DB stop)	EM1 (DB stop)/EM2 (deceleration stop) optional
27	Point table No.	(CP) up to 31	up to 255
28	Program No.	(CL) up to 16 programs (120 steps)	up to 256 programs (640 steps)
29 30	Program language Command	TIM(Dwell)Unit × 10 ms	TIM(Dwell)Unit ms

#### (2) Positioning function comparison

l to m		Model				
		Item	MR-J2SCP_	MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ	
		Point table	up to 31		up to 255	
		Program end		up to 16 programs (120 steps)	up to 256 programs (640 steps)	
Command method		RS-422 communication (Sequential change method)	0	0	0	
		feed length	-9999999 to +999999 × 10 <sup>s™</sup> [µm]	-999999 to +999999 × 10 <sup>s™</sup> [µm]	-999999 to +999999 × 10 <sup>s™</sup> [µm] (Note 2)	
		Command method	Signed absolute value command, incremental value command	Signed absolute value command, incremental value command	Signed absolute value command, incremental value command	
		Position data unit	mm	mm	mm/degree /inch/pulse	
	Automatic	Standalone positioning operation	0	0	0	
	operation	Continuous positioning operation	0	0	O (CP/CL)	
		JOG operation	0	0	0	
	Manual operation	Manual pulse generator operation	O (Multiplication input supported, multiplication parameter supported)	O (Multiplication input supported, multiplication parameter supported)	O (Multiplication input supported, multiplication parameter supported)	
		Dog type	0	0	O (CP/CL)	
		Count type	0	0	O (CP/CL)	
		Data set type	0	0	O (CP/CL)	
Mode		Stopper type	0	0	O (CP/CL)	
Dperation		Home position ignorance (servo-on position as home position)	0	0	O (CP/CL)	
0		Dog type rear end reference	0	0	O (CP/CL)	
	Home position return	Count type front end reference	0	0	O (CP/CL)	
		Dog cradle type	0	0	O (CP/CL)	
		Dog type last Z-phase reference	0 ×		O (CP/CL)	
		Dog type rear end reference	0	×	O (CP/CL)	
		Dogless Z-phase reference	0	×	O (CP/CL)	
		Stopper type Z-phase reference	×	×	O (CP/CL)	
		Fast home position return	0	×	O (CP only)	
		Point table No.	0		0	
7-s	segment LED atus display	Program No.		0	0	
status uispiay		Step No.		0	0	

Item		Туре				
		MR-J2SCP_	MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ		
	Absolute position detection	0	0	0		
	Backlash compensation	0	0	0		
	Overtravel prevention with external limit switch	0	0	0		
E	Software stroke limit	0	0	0		
functio	Override with analog input	0	0	O (CP/CL)		
bu	Teaching function	0	×	0		
Position	General purpose register		O 4 (RAM) 4 (EEPROM)	O 4 (RAM) 4 (EEPROM)		
	Roll feed display	×	×	0		
	Temporary stop/restart	0	0	O (CP/CL)		
	Mark detection function (Current position latch function)	×	×	O (CP/CL)		

Note 1. The symbols in the type field of this table are as follows:

CP : Point table method, CL : Program method

O: Supported,  $\times$ : Not supported,  $\searrow$ : No function

2. Units can be switched using parameters.

#### 3.2 Function List

#### (1) Function List

function	Description					
		C P	C L			
Positioning mode (Point table method)	Select the predefined 255 point tables, and operate them according to the setting values. Use external input signals or communication functions to select point tables.	0	×			
Positioning mode (Program method)	Select one from the predefined 256 programs, and operate it according to the program content. Use external input signals or communication functions to select programs.	×	0			
Roll feed display function	Set the status display of commanded position and current position at the start to "0", and perform positioning for the defined travel distance.	0	0			
Mark detection function (Current position latch function)	Mark detection signal is turned on, the current position is latched. Latched data can be read using a communication command.	0	0			
Manual home position return	Dog type, count type, data set type, stopper type, home position ignorance, dog type rear end reference, count type front end reference, dog cradle type, dog type last Z-phase reference, Dogless Z-phase reference					
High-resolution encoder	A high-resolution encoder capable of 4194304 pulses/rev is used as the encoder for the rotary servo motor compatible with the MELSERVO-J4 series.	0	0			
Absolute position detection system	By setting the home position once, it will be unnecessary to return to the home position each time the power is turned on.	0	0			
Gain Switching Function	Gain can be switched during rotation and when stopped, and also when using the input device during the operation.	0	0			
Advanced vibration suppression control II	This function controls residual vibration or vibration at the end of the arm.	0	0			
Shaft resonance suppression filterWhen a load is put on the servo motor shaft, a high-frequency machine vibration may be generated due to resonance caused by shaft torsion while the servo motor is being driven. The shaft resonance suppression filter is the filter that controls this vibration.		0	0			
Adaptive filter II	With this function, the servo amplifier detects machine resonance and sets filter properties automatically, and then controls the vibration of the machine system.		0			
Low-pass filter	When a servo system response is raised, it suppresses the high-frequency resonance generated.		0			
Machine analyzer function	The frequency properties of the machine system are analyzed by only connecting the servo amplifier and the personal computer where MR Configurator2 is installed. MR Configurator2 is necessary for this function.	0	0			
Robust filter	If it is not possible to raise the response because the load to motor inertia ratio is high due to the roll feed shaft, etc., the disturbance response can be improved.	0	0			
Slight Vibration Suppression Control	A vibration of $\pm 1$ pulse is suppressed when the servo motor stops.	0	0			
Electronic gear	Position command can be set to 1/864-33935 times.	0	0			
Auto Tuning	Automatically adjusts the optimum servo gain even if the load applied on the servo motor shaft changes.	0	0			
Brake unit	Used when there is insufficient regenerative ability in the regenerative option. 5 kW or higher servo amplifier can be used.	0	0			
Power regeneration converter	Used when there is insufficient regenerative ability in the regenerative option. 5 kW or higher servo amplifier can be used.	0	0			
Regenerative options	Used when the generated regenerative power is high and there is insufficient regenerative ability in the internal regenerative resistor of servo amplifier.	0	0			
Alarm History Clear	Deletes the alarm history.	0	0			
Input signal selection (device settings)	Input devices such as ST1 (forward rotation start), ST2 (reverse rotation start), and SON (servo-on) can be assigned to a specific CN1 connector pin.	0	0			
Output signal selection (device settings)	Output devices such as MBR (electromagnetic brake interlock) can be assigned to a specific CN1 connector pin.	0	0			
Output signal (DO) forced output	Output signals can be turned on/off forcibly regardless of the status of the servo. Use for output signal wiring checks, etc.	0	0			
Command pulse selection	Phase A/phase B pulse train	0	0			
Torque limit	The servo motor torque can be limited.	0	0			
Status display	The servo status is displayed on the 5-digit, 7-segment LED indicator.	0	0			

function	Description					
External I/O signal display	The on/off statuses of external I/O signals are displayed on the display.	0	0			
VC automatic offset	If the motor does not stop even when the VC (analog speed command) or VLA (analog speed limit) is 0 V, the voltage is automatically offset to stop it.	0	0			
Alarm code output	When an alarm occurs, an alarm number is output in 3-bit code.	0	0			
Test operation mode	Jog operation, positioning operation, motor-less operation, DO forced output, and program operation. When performing positioning operation, program operation, and single-step feed, MR Configurator2 is required.	0	0			
Analog monitor output	The voltage is output in real time for the servo status.	0	0			
MR Configurator2	Parameter setting, test operation, monitoring, etc., can be performed using a personal computer.	0	0			
Linear servo system	Linear servo motor and linear encoder can be used to construct the linear servo system.	0	0			
Direct drive Servo system	Direct drive servo system that drives direct drive motors can be constructed.	0	0			
Fully closed loop system	Load side encoder can be used to construct the fully closed loop system.	0	0			
One-touch tuning	Gain adjustment of the servo amplifier is possible only by operation of the push button or by one click of the button on MR Configurator2.	0	0			
SEMI-F47 function	By complying with the SEMI-F47 standard, even when an instantaneous power failure occurs during the operation, the electrical energy charged in the capacitor can be used to avoid the occurrence of [AL.10 Undervoltage]	0	0			
Tough drive function	It is usually possible to continue operation so that the device does not stop even when alarm is about to occur. There are two types of tough drive functions, vibration tough drive and instantaneous power failure tough drive.	0	0			
By always monitoring the servo status, this function allows fixed time recording of status transitions before and after an alarm occurs. The recorded data can be checked by clicking the wave-form display button on the drive recorder screen of MR Configurator2. However, in the following statuses, the drive recorder will not operate.         1. When the MR Configurator2 graph function is in use.         2. When the machine analyzer function is in use.         3. When IPr PE211 is set to "-1"		0	0			
STO function	The STO functions are available as IEC/EN 61800-5-2 safety functions. A device safety system can be easily constructed.	0	0			
Servo amplifier life diagnosis function	The accumulated energization time and the number of times the burst relay is turned on and off can be checked. This acts as a measure of time if servo amplifier parts such as capacitor and relay need to be replaced according to their life expectancies before malfunctioning. MR Configurator2 is necessary for this function.	0	0			
Power monitoring function	The power running power and regenerative power are calculated from data in the servo amplifier, including speed and current. Power consumption, etc., can be displayed in MR Configurator2.	0	0			
Machine diagnosis function	Faulty machine parts such as ball screws and bearings can be detected by presuming friction and vibration elements of the device actuator from data in the servo amplifier. MR Configurator2 is necessary for this function.	0	0			
Limit switch	Forward rotation stroke end (LSP) and reverse rotation stroke end (LSN) can be used to limit the travel distance of servo motor.	0	0			
S-pattern acceleration/deceleration	Smooth acceleration/deceleration is possible. Set the S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constants in [Pr. PC03]. Compared with linear acceleration/deceleration time, the acceleration/deceleration time will be longer by the magnitude of S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant regardless of commanded speed.	0	0			
Software limit	A parameter can be used to limit the travel distance based on addresses. Use a parameter to set a function equivalent to the limit switch.	0	0			
Analog override	Limit the servo motor speed with analog input. The setting speed can be changed within the range of 0 to 200%.	0	0			
Teaching function	After moving to the target location by JOG operation or manual pulse generator operation, the position data can be retrieved by turning on the teach (TCH) or "set" key on the controller.	0	×			

Note. CP: positioning mode (point table method), CL: positioning mode (program method)

#### 3.3 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams

#### (1) Point table method (MR-J2S-\_CP\_)



- 25 with [Pr. PD23], [Pr. PD24] and [Pr. PD26].
- CN1-22: CPO (Rough match)
- CN1-23: ZP (Home position return completion)
- CN1-25: MEND (Travel completion)

#### (2) Program method (MR-J2S-\_CL\_)



Allocate the following output devices to pin CN1-22, pin CN1-23, and pin CN1-25 with [Pr. PD23], [Pr. PD24] and [Pr. PD26].
 CN1-22: CPO (Rough match)
 CN1-23: ZP (Home position return completion)
 CN1-25: MEND (Travel completion)

#### 3.4 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks

#### (1) Connector comparison table

An example of connections with the peripheral equipment is shown below. For details on signals, refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.



(2) List of connector and terminal block correspondence

	MR-J2SCP_/CL_			MR-J4ARJ		Precautions
1	I/O signal connector	[CN1A]		I/O signal connector	[CN1]	Prepare a new cable.
2	I/O signal connector	[CN1B]				
3	Encoder connector	[CN2]		Encoder connector	[CN2]	Must switch to encoder cable (option) or prepare a new cable.
4	Communication connector [CN3]	PC connection (Note 1)	$\rightarrow$	USB communication connector	[CN5]	Must switch to USB cable (option). (Note)
		Analog monitor		Analog monitor connector	[CN6]	Must switch to monitor cable (option).
(5)	Main circuit terminal block	Input power supply		Main circuit power connector	[CNP1]	Must switch to the power connector
	[TE1]	Servo motor power supply		Servo motor power connector	[CNP3]	(enclosed with the servo amplifier).
6	Control circuit terminal block	[TE2]		Control circuit power connector		
					[CNP2]	
$\bigcirc$	Battery connector	[CON1]		Battery connector	[CN4]	Prepare a new battery.

Note. When using the multi-dropped communication, connect to "CN3" in "MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ".

When not using the STO function in MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ, attach the short-circuit connector supplied with the servo amplifier to CN8 (STO input signal connector).

The configuration of the main circuit terminal block differs depending on the capacity. Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".

#### (3) Comparison of signals

(a) CN1A/CN1B

1) Point table method (MR-J2S-\_CP\_)

MR-J2SCP_		Signal	MR-J4ARJ	
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	abbreviation (Note 1)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
	CN1A-1	LG	CN1-3 CN1-28	
	CN1A-2	NP	CN1-35 (Note 2)	
	CN1A-3	PP	CN1-10 (Note 2)	
CN1A	CN1A-4	P15R	CN1-1	
	CN1A-5	LZ	CN1-8	
	CN1A-6	LA	CN1-4	
	CN1A-7	LB	CN1-6	CN1
NP 3 13	CN1A-8	DOG	CN1-45	
4 PP 14 P15R 5 0P 15	CN1A-9	COM (DICOM)	CN1-20	
	CN1A-10	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-46	VC 3 TLA 28
	CN1A-11	OPC	CN1-12	
	CN1A-12	-	-	LA 5 30
	CN1A-13	-	-	
	CN1A-14	OP	CN1-33	LB 7 32
SG SG	CN1A-15	LZR	CN1-9	8 LBR 33
	CN1A-16	LAR	CN1-5	LZ 9 OP 34
	CN1A-17	LBR	CN1-7	10 LZR 35 LG
	CN1A-18	ZP	CN1-23 (Note 3)	PP 11 NP 36
	CN1A-19	-	-	12 PG 37 NG
	CN1A-20	(DOCOM)	CN1-47	OPC 13 38
	CN1B-1	LG	CN1-30 CN1-34	15 40
	CN1B-2	VC	CN1-2	16 SON 41
011/2	CN1B-3	VDD	-	MD0 17 DI1 42
CN1B	CN1B-4	CPO	CN1-22	18 ST1 43 EM2
	CN1B-5	DI0	CN1-19	ST2 19 LSP 44
	CN1B-6	MEND	CN1-25	20 DI0 45 ISN
	CN1B-7	MD0	CN1-16	DICOM 21 DOG 46
V0 3 ILA 13	CN1B-8	ST1	CN1-17	22 01004 47 00004
	CN1B-9	ST2	CN1-18	CPO 22 00000 48
CP0 5 DI1 15 6 DI0 16 SON	CN1B-10	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-46	24 ZP 49 ALM
	CN1B-11	P15R	CN1-1	25 50
	CN1B-12	TLA	CN1-27	MEND
MD0         LSN           ST1         9         ALM         19	CN1B-13	COM (DICOM)	CN1-21	
10 ST2 20 RD	CN1B-14	DI1	CN1-41	-
sg sg sg sg	CN1B-15	SON	CN1-15	
	CN1B-16	LSP	CN1-43	
	CN1B-17	LSN	CN1-44	
	CN1B-18	ALM	CN1-48	
	CN1B-19	RD	CN1-49	
	CN1B-20	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-47	

Note 1. Signal abbreviations in ( ) are for MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ.

2. When using this signal, enable PP and NP in [Pr. PD44] and [Pr. PD46].

3. When using this signal, enable ZP in [Pr. PD24].

#### 2) Program method (MR-J2S-\_CL\_)

MR-J2SCL_		Signal		MR-J4ARJ
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	abbreviation (Note 1)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
	CN1A-1	LG	CN1-3 CN1-28	
	CN1A-2	NP	CN1-35 (Note 2)	
	CN1A-3	PP	CN1-10 (Note 2)	
CN14	CN1A-4	P15R	CN1-1	
CNTA	CN1A-5	LZ	CN1-8	
	CN1A-6	LA	CN1-4	
	CN1A-7	LB	CN1-6	2014
	CN1A-8	DOG	CN1-45	CN1
4 pp 14	CN1A-9	COM (DICOM)	CN1-20	1 26
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	CN1A-10	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-46	VC 3 TLA 28
	CN1A-11	OPC	CN1-12	
	CN1A-12	-	-	LA 5 30
10 9 2P 19	CN1A-13	-	-	6 LAR 31 LG
	CN1A-14	OP	CN1-33	LB 7 32
SG SG	CN1A-15	LZR	CN1-9	8 LBR 33
	CN1A-16	LAR	CN1-5	LZ 9 OP 34
	CN1A-17	LBR	CN1-7	10 IZP 35 IG
	CN1A-18	ZP	CN1-23 (Note 3)	PP 11 NP 26
	CN1A-19	SON	CN1-15 (Note 4)	12 pc 37 NC
	CN1A-20	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-47	OPC 13 38
	CN1B-1	LG	CN1-30 CN1-34	
	CN1B-2	VC	CN1-2	16 SON 41
	CN1B-3	VDD	-	RES 17 DI1 42
CN1B	CN1B-4	OUT1	CN1-22 (Note 3)	18 PI1 43 FM2
CIVID	CN1B-5	DI0	CN1-19	PI2 19 LSP 44
	CN1B-6	PED	CN1-25 (Note 3)	20 DI0 45 LON
2 LG 12 P15R	CN1B-7	ST1	CN1-17	
VC 3 TLA 13	CN1B-8	PI1	CN1-17 (Note 4)	22
4 VDD 14 COM	CN1B-9	Pl2	CN1-18 (Note 4)	
OUT1 5 DI1 15	CN1B-10	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-46	24 ZP 49 ALM
	CN1B-11	P15R	CN1-1	INP 25 RD 50
	CN1B-12	TLA	CN1-27	PED
PI1 9 ALM 19	CN1B-13	COM (DICOM)	CN1-21	
10 PI2 20 RD	CN1B-14	DI1	CN1-41	I.
	CN1B-15	RES	CN1-16 (Note 4)	
	CN1B-16	LSP	CN1-43	
	CN1B-17	LSN	CN1-44	
	CN1B-18	ALM	CN1-48	
	CN1B-19	RD	CN1-49	
	CN1B-20	SG (DOCOM)	CN1-47	

Note 1. Signal abbreviations in ( ) are for MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ.

2. When using this signal, enable PP and NP in [Pr. PD44] and [Pr. PD46].

3. When using this signal, enable OUT1, ZP, and PED in [Pr. PD23], [Pr. PD24], and [Pr. PD26].

4. When using this signal, enable the SON, RES, PI1 and PI2 in [Pr. PD04], [Pr. PD06], [Pr. PD08], and [Pr. PD10].

MR-J2SCP_/CL_		Signal		MR-J4ARJ
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	abbreviati on (Note)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
	CN3-3	LG	CN6-1	CN6
	CN3-4	MO1	CN6-2	
	CN3-14	MO2	CN6-3	MO2
CN3	CN3-13	LG	-	
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	CN3-1	LG	CN3-1	
RXD         3         TXD         13           4         LG         14         LG	CN3-5	RDP	CN3-3	010
M01 5 M02 15 6 ppp 16 ppu	CN3-9	SDP	CN3-5	
7 17	CN3-11	LG	CN3-7	7 LG 6
9 19	CN3-15	RDN	CN3-6	5 SDP
TRE P5 SDN	CN3-19	SDN	CN3-4	4 SDN 3
	CN3-20	P5(P5D)	CN3-2	RDP 2 P5D
	CN3-2	RXD	-	
	CN3-10	TRE	-	
	CN3-12	TXD	-	

#### (b) CN3 (MR-J2S-\_CP\_/CL\_)

Note. Signal abbreviations in parentheses are for MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ.

#### 3.5 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment

POINT	
●Refer to "Pa	rt 9: Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment".

#### 3.6 Comparison of Parameters



- ●For the parameter converter function, refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".
- To enable a parameter whose abbreviation is preceded by \*, turn the power OFF and then ON after setting the parameter.
- For details about parameter settings for replacement, refer to the MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (POSITIONING MODE).
- With MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ, the deceleration to a stop function is enabled by the factory setting. To disable the deceleration to a stop function, set [Pr. PA04] to "0 \_\_\_\_".
- Wiring of the CN1-42 pin is required for the MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ regardless of the setting value of [Pr. PA04: Forced stop deceleration function selection]. Refer to "3.3 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks" for details regarding wiring.

3.6.1 Setting requisite parameters upon replacement

The parameters shown in this section are a minimum number of parameters that need to be set for replacement. Depending on the settings of the currently used servo amplifier, parameters other than these may need to be set.

(1)	Common when replacing MR-J2SCP_/MR-J2SCL_
	(a) Simultaneous replacement with MR-J4ARJ and an HG motor

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA04	Function selection A-1	2 0 0 0h	0 0 0 0h	Forced stop deceleration function selection To configure the same settings as for MR-J2SCP_/MR-J2S
PA06	Electronic gear numerator (Commanded pulse multiplication numerator)	1	8 (Note)	When using an electronic gear, it is necessary to change the setting value. Set the electronic gear ratio of an existing servo amplifier when
PA07	Electronic gear denominator (Commanded pulse multiplication denominator)	1	1 (Note)	simultaneously replacing with MR-J4ARJ and an HG motor. When a geared servo motor is replaced, the actual reduction ratio may differ before and after the replacement. If the ratio differs after the replacement, set the values considering the actual reduction ratio.
PA21	Function selection A-3	0 0 0 1h	3001h	Electronic gear selection Select "J2S electronic gear setting value compatibility mode" to continue using the electronic gear ratio set in MR-J2S- _CP_/MR-J2SCL
PA09	Auto tuning response	16	8	Auto tuning response setting Enter this setting value for replacement, referring to "3.6.3 Comparison of parameter details". It is necessary to make gain adjustment again when replacing. For details about gain adjustment, refer to "MR-J2SCP_ [Pr. 3] (MR-J4A_ [Pr. PA09])" in Section 3.6.3.

Note. The example value shown is for when the electronic gear ratio of an existing servo amplifier is set as "8/1".

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA04	Function selection A-1	2000h	0 0 0 0h	Forced stop deceleration function selection
				To configure the same settings as for MR-J2SCP_/MR-J2S- _CL_, select "Forced stop deceleration function disabled (EM1)".
PA06	Electronic gear numerator	1	8	When using an electronic gear, it is necessary to change the
	(Commanded pulse		(Note)	setting value.
	multiplication numerator)			Set the electronic gear ratio of an existing servo amplifier.
PA07	Electronic gear denominator	1	1	when a geared servo motor is replaced, the actual reduction
	(Commanded pulse		(Note)	differs after the replacement set the values considering the
	multiplication denominator)			actual reduction ratio.
PA21	Function selection A-3	0001h	0001h	Electronic gear selection
				Use with the initial value as is.
PA09	Auto tuning response	16	8	Auto tuning response setting
				Enter this setting value for replacement, referring to "3.6.3
				Comparison of parameter details".
				It is necessary to make gain adjustment again when replacing.
				For details about gain adjustment, refer to "MR-J2SCP_ [Pr. 3] (MR-J4A_ [Pr. PA09])" in Section 3.6.3.
PD30	Function selection D-1	0 0 0 0h	1h	This is used to select enabled or disabled for the thermistor of
				When using (HA LES series) serve meters that have thermal
				terminals and not connecting thermal signals to the MR-14
				servo amplifier, set this parameter to "1 h (Disabled)".
				The overheat protection of a servo motor is not enabled.
				Configure a protective circuit.

#### (b) When continuing to use the HC-\_FS/HA-\_FS motor:

Note. The example value shown is for when the electronic gear ratio of an existing servo amplifier is set as "8/1".

#### (2) When replacing MR-J2S-\_CP\_

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA01	Operation mode	1 0 0 0h	6h	Select the servo amplifier control mode. Select the positioning mode (point table method).

#### (3) When replacing MR-J2S-\_CL\_

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA01	Operation mode	1 0 0 0h	<sup>7h</sup>	Select the servo amplifier control mode. Select the positioning mode (program method).

#### 3.6.2 Parameter comparison list

POINT

Manufacturer setting parameters are not described here.

The parameters with [CP] can be used only for MR-J2S-\_CP\_, while the parameters with [CL] can be used only for MR-J2S-\_CL\_. The parameters without [CP] or [CL] are the parameters that can be used for both MR-J2S-\_CP\_ and MR-J2S-\_CL\_.

		Parameters for MR	meters for MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4ARJ parameters					
No.	Abbreviation	Pa	rameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	No.	Abbreviation	Parameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	
		Command method	[CL] Program edit			PT02	*TOP1	Function selection T-1 (Program Writing Inhibit)	0000h		
0	*STY	Regenerative	Command method	0000h		PT01	*CTY	Command mode selection	0000h		
		options selection	Regenerative option			PA02	*REG	Regenerative option	0000h		
			ST1 coordinate system			PA14	*POL	Rotation direction selection	0		
			selection								
		Fooding for the	Feed length multiplication (STM)			PT03	*FTY	Feeding function substation Manual pulse generator	0000h		
1	*FTY	selection	multiplication	0000h				multiplication			
			Follow-up of the servo-on (SON) OFF, and forced stop (EMG) OFF in the absolute value command method in the incremental system.			PT02	*TOP1	Function selection T-1 (Follow-up of the servo-on (SON) OFF, and forced stop 2 (EM2) OFF in the absolute value command method in the incremental system)	0000h		
		Everytical enderstical	Input filter			PD29	*DIF	Input Filter Setting	0004h		
2	*OP1	Function selection	Absolute position detection system selection	0002h		PA03	*ABS	Absolute position detection system selection	0000h		
3	ΔΤΠ	Auto tuning	Mode setting	0105h		PA09	RSP	Auto tuning response (Note)	16		
Ŭ	7110	/ tato taning	response setting	010011		PA08	ATU	Auto tuning mode (Note)	0001h		
4	*CMX	X Electronic gear numerator		1		PA06	*CMX	Electronic gear numerator (command pulse multiplication numerator)	1		
						PA21	*AOP3	Function selection A-3 (Electronic gear selection)	0001h		
5	*CDV	Electronic gear denominator		1		PA07	*CDV	Electronic gear denominator (command pulse multiplication denominator)	1		
Ŭ	001					PA21	*AOP3	Function selection A-3 (Electronic gear selection)	0001h		
6	INP	[CP] In-position range	9	100		PA10	INP	In-position range	100		
•	PED	[CL] Position end out	put	100				in pooleen range			
7	PG1	Position loop gain 1		35		PB07	PG1	Model loop gain (Note)	15.0		
8	*ZTY	Home position	Home position return types Home position return direction	0010h		PT04	*ZTY	Home position return type	0010h		
			Proximity dog input polarity			P129	*10P3	Function selection 1-3 (Proximity dog polarity selection)	0000h		
9	ZRF	Home position return	speed	500		PT05	ZRF	Home position return speed	100		
10	CRF	Creep speed		10		PT06	CRF	Creep speed	10		
11	ZST	Home position shift d	istance	0		PT07	ZST	Home position shift distance	0		
12	CRP	[CP] Rough match ou	itput range	0		PT12	CRP	Rough match output range	0		
13	JOG	JOG speed		100		PT13	JOG	JOG operation	100		
14	*STC	S-pattern acceleration	n/deceleration time constant	0		PC03	*STC	S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant	0		
15	*SNO	Station Number Setti	ng	0		PC20	*SNO	Station Number Setting	0		
16	*BPS	Serial communication	function selection - Alarm	0000h		PC21	^SOP	KS-422 communication function selection	0000h		
		moury clear				PC18	*BPS	Alarm history clear selection	00000		
17	MOD	Analog monitor output	ıt	0100h		PC14	MOD1		00000		
		Status display	Status of servo amplifier			PC36	*DMD	Status display selection	0000h		
18	*DMD	selection	display Status display for MR-DP60	0000h		$\sim$		No corresponding parameter			
19	*BLK	Parameter writing inh	ibit	0000h		PA19	*BLK	Parameter writing inhibit	00AAh		
20	*OP2	Function selection 2	Slight Vibration Suppression Control	0000h		PB24	*MVS	Slight vibration suppression control selection	0000h		
22	*OP4	Function selection	LSP, LSN stop selection	0000h		PD30	*DOP1	Function selection D-1	0000h		

Note. Parameters related to gain adjustment are different from those for the MR-J2S-\_CP\_ servo amplifier. For details on how to make gain adjustments, refer to the MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (POSITIONING MODE).

1		Parameters for MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4ARJ parameters				
No.	Abbreviation	Parameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	No.	Abbreviation	Parameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value
23	SIC	Serial communication time-out selection	0		PF04	SIC	RS-422 communication time-out selection	0	
24	FFC	Feed forward gain	0		PB04	FFC	Feed forward gain (Note)	0	
25	VCO	Override offset	0		PC37	VCO	Analog override offset	0	
26	TLO	Torque limit offset	0		PC38	TPO	Analog torque limit offset	0	
27	*ENR	Encoder output pulse	4000		PA15	*ENR	Encoder output pulses (Refer to also PC19.)	4000	
20	TI 1	Internal torque limit 1	100		PA11	TLP	Forward rotation torque limit	100.0	
20	161		100		PA12	TLN	Reverse rotation torque limit	100.0	
29	TL2	Internal torque limit 2	100		PC35	TL2	Internal torque limit 2	100.0	
30	*BKC	Backlash compensation	0		PT14	*BKC	Backlash compensation	0	
31	MO1	Analog monitor 1 offset	0		PC39	MO1	Analog monitor 1 offset	0	
32	MO2	Analog monitor 2 offset	0		PC40	MO2	Analog monitor 2 offset	0	
33	MBR	Electromagnetic brake sequence output	100		PC16	MBR	Electromagnetic brake sequence output	0	
34	GD2	Load to motor inertia ratio	70		PB06	GD2	Load to motor inertia ratio (Note)		
35	PG2	Position loop gain 2	35		PB08	PG2	Position loop gain (Note)		
36	VG1	Speed loop gain 1	177		/		No corresponding parameter		
37	VG2	Speed loop gain 2	817		PB09	VG2	Speed loop gain (Note)	823	
38	VIC	Speed integral compensation	48		PB10	VIC	Speed integral compensation (Note)	33.7	
39	VDC	Speed differential compensation	980		PB11	VDC	Speed differential compensation (Note)	980	
42	*ZPS	Home position return position data	0		PT08	*ZPS	Home position return position data	0	
43	DCT	Travel distance after proximity dog	1000		PT09	DCT	Travel distance after proximity dog	1000	
44	ZTM	Stopper type home position return - Stopper time	100		PT10	ZTM	Stopper type home position return - Stopper time	100	
45	ZTT	Stopper type home position return torque limit value	15		PT11	ZTT	Stopper type home position return torque limit value	15.0	
46		Cofficient limit	0		PT15	LMPL	Cofficient limit	0	
47	LWD	Software limit +			PT16	LMPH	Software limit +	0	
48	*1.5.451				PT17	LMNL	O francis	0	
49	LIMIN	Software limit -	0		PT18	LMNH	Software limit -		
50	*! 00		0		PT19	*LPPL			
51	LPP	Position range output address +	0		PT20	*LPPH	Position range output address +	U	
52	** • • •				PT21	*LNPL			
53	^LNP	Position range output address -	U		PT22	*LNPH	Position range output address -	U	

Note. Parameters related to gain adjustment are different from those for the MR-J2S-\_CP\_ servo amplifier. For details on how to make gain adjustments, refer to the MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (POSITIONING MODE).

		Parameters for MR	-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_					MR-J4-	ARJ parameters		
No.	Abbreviation	Pa	rameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	No.	Abbreviation	Pi	arameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value
55	*OP6	Function selection 6 RES (Reset) is enabl	(Handle the base circuit when ed)	0000h		PD30	*DOP1	Function selec circuit status w	tion D-1 (Select the base hen RES (Reset) is ON.	0000h	
57	*00%	Function coloction 9	Protocol checksum selection	0000b		DE01	*EOD1	Function	Protocol checksum selection	00006	
57	UP6		Protocol station No. selection	000011		FFUI	FUFT	selection F-1	Protocol station No. selection	000011	
58	*0₽9	Function selection 9	Encoder pulse output phase changing	0000b		PC10	*ENRS	Encoder	Encoder output pulse phase selection	0000b	
50	013		Encoder pulse setting selection	000011		1 013	LINING	selection	Encoder output pulse setting selection	000011	
59	*OPA	Function selection A	Torque limit rotation direction	0000h		PD33	*DOP4	Function selec (Torque limit e	tion D-4 nabled rotation direction)	0000h	
00	01 X		Alarm code output	000011		PD34	*DOP5	Function selec (Alarm code ou	tion D-5 itput)	0000h	
		Machine resonance	Notch frequency selection			PB01	FILT	Adaptive tuning (adaptive filter	g mode II)	0000h	
61	NH1	suppression filter 1		0000n		PB13	NH1	Machine reson	ance suppression filter 1	4500	
			Notch depth			PB14	NHQ1	Notch shape s	election 1	0000h	
62	NH2	Machine resonance	Notch frequency selection	0000h		PB15	NH2	Machine resonance suppression filter 2		4500	
02		suppression filter 2	Notch depth			PB16	NHQ2	Notch shape selection 2		0000h	
		Low-pass filter Adaptive vibration suppression control	Low-pass filter selection	0000b		PB18	LPF	Low-pass filter setting		3141	
63	I PF					PB23	VFBF	Low-pass filter	selection	0000h	
00	LII		Adaptive vibration suppression control level selection	000011		PB01	FILT	Adaptive tuning (adaptive filter	g mode II)	0000h	
64	GD2B	Load to motor inertia	ratio 2	70		PB29	GD2B	Gain switching load to motor inertia ratio (Note)		7.00	
65	PG2B	Position loop gain 2 o	changing ratio	100		PB30	PG2B	Position loop g (Note)	ain after gain switching	0.0	
66	VG2B	Speed loop gain 2 ch	anging ratio	100		PB31	VG2B	Speed loop ga (Note)	in after gain switching	0	
67	VICB	Speed integral comp	ensation changing ratio	100		PB32	VICB	Speed integral switching (Note	compensation after gain e)	0.0	
68	*CDP	Gain switching select	ion	0000h		PB26	*CDP	Gain switching	function	0000h	
69	CDS	Gain Switching Cond	ition	10		PB27	CDL	Gain switching	condition	10	
70	CDT	Gain switching time constant		1		PB28	CDT	Gain switching	time constant	1	
74	OUT1	[CL] OUT1 output time setting		0		PT23	OUT1	OUT1 output s	etting time	0	
75	OUT2	[CL] OUT2 output time setting		0		PT24	OUT2	OUT2 output s	etting time	0	
76	OUT3	[CL] OUT3 output time setting		0		PT25	OUT3	OUT3 output s	etting time	0	
77	*SYC1	[CL] program input po	plarity selection 1	0000h		PT29	*TOP3	Function selection T-3	PI1 (Program input 1) polarity selection PI1 (Program input 2) polarity selection PI1 (Program input 3) polaritie colocitient	0000h	
								polarity selection			

Note. Parameters related to gain adjustment are different from those for the MR-J2S-\_CP\_ servo amplifier. For details on how to make gain adjustments, refer to the MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (POSITIONING MODE).

#### 3.6.3 Comparison of parameter details

POINT	
●Backslash (\	) in initial value fields indicate that the function is not supported.

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4AR	J			
		Initial	value					Initial
No.	Name and function	CP	CL	No.	N	ame and funct	ion	value
0	Command method and regenerative option selection	0000h	0000h	PT02	Program writing s	election		0000h
	Used to select command method and regenerative				Setting digit	Func	tion	
	option.				x Prog	gram writing inhib	vit	
	0				0: Pe 1: In	ermit hibit		
	[CL] Program edit							
	0: Permit 1: Inhibit			PT01	Command mode	selection		0000h
	Command method selection				Setting digit	Func	tion	
	0: Absolute value command method 1: Incremental value command method				X Posi	tioning comman	d method selection	
	Regenerative option selection				0: Al 1: In	bsolute value con cremental value	nmand method command method	
	<ol> <li>Not used (However, MR-J2S-10CL cannot be used because a regenerative resistor is</li> </ol>							
	not built in it.) 1: FR-RC, FR-BU2			PA02	Regenerative opti	ions		0000h
	2: MR-RB032				Select the regene	erative option.	olow for the setting	
	4: MR-RB32				method.		elow for the setting	
	6: MR-RB50 (A cooling fan is needed.)				Pogonorativo d	ontion cotting (	omparison table	
	9: MR-RB31 9: MR-RB51 (A cooling fan is needed.)				MR-J2S- CP	MR-J4- A	Pegeperative	
	Select the regenerative option compatible with the servo amplifier. A parameter error occurs				No.0	PA02	option model	
	when a wrong one is selected.				00	0000	Not used (Built-in resistor)	
					01	0001	FR-RC, FR-BU2	
					0 2	0002	MR-RB032	
					03	0003	MR-RB12	
					04	→ 0004	MR-RB32	
					05	0005	MR-RB30	
					06	0006	MR-RB50 (Note)	
					08	0008	MR-RB31	
					09	0009	MR-RB51 (Note)	
					Note. Cooling fai	n is needed.		

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_ MR-J4ARJ					
No.	Name and function	Initial CP	value CL	No.	Name and function	Initial value	
1	Feeding function selection Select the feed length multiplication and manual pulse generator multiplication. ST1 Coordinate system selection 0: Increase addresses toward the CCW direction 1: Increase addresses toward the CW direction 1: Increase addresses toward the CW direction 0: Single 1: 10-fold 2: 100-fold 3: 100-fold 2: 100-fold 2: 100-fold 2: 100-fold 2: 100-fold 2: 100-fold 2: 100-fold 2: 100-fold 2: 100-fold 1: fold 2: 100-fold 2: 100-fold 2: 100-fold 1: Enabled 1: Enabled Normally, when using this servo amplifier in the absolute value command method in the	0000h	0000h	PA14	Rotation direction selection Select the rotation direction of the servo motor when turning ST1 (forward rotation start) or ST2 (reverse rotation start) On. Setting During the During the positioning address decrease 0 CCW direction CW direction 1 CW direction CCW direction Servo motor rotation direction is as follows: Forward rotation (CCW) Reverse rotation (CW)	0	
	incremental system, the home position will be erased if the servo-on is turned off or switched to the forced stop state. If this parameter is set to "1", the home position will not be erased even if the servo-on is turned off or switched to the forced stop state. In this case, the operation can be resumed by turning the servo-on (SON) or canceling the forced stop (EMG).			PT03	Feeding function selection         Setting digit       Function        x       Feed length multiplication [STM] 0: Single 1: 10-fold 2: 100-fold        x       Manual pulse generator multiplication 0: Single 1: 10-fold 2: 100-fold        x       Manual pulse generator multiplication 0: Single 1: 10-fold 2: 100-fold         Function selection T-1         Setting digit       Function        x       Follow-up of the servo-on (SON) OFF, and forced stop 2 (EM2) OFF in the absolute value command method in the incremental system.         0: Disabled (Home position will be erased when servo-on or EM2 is turned OFF,) 1: Enabled (Home position will not be erased even when servo-on or EM2 is turned OFF, or when an alarm that can be canceled by resetting is generated. The operation can be resumed.)	0000h 0000h	
2	Function selection 1 Used to select the input filter and absolute position detection system. Input filter If an external input signal causes chattering due to noise, etc., the input filter is used to suppress it. 0: None 1: 0.88 [ms] 2: 1.77 [ms] 3: 2.66 [ms] 4: 3.55 [ms] 5: 4.44 [ms] Absolute position detection system selection 0: Use in the incremental system 1: Use in the absolute position detection system	0002h	0002h	PD29 PA03	Input filter setting If an external input signal causes chattering due to noise, etc., the input filter is used to suppress it. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Input filter setting comparison table $ \frac{MR-J2S\_CP\_}{No.2} \qquad \qquad$	0004h	

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4ARJ		
No.	Name and function	Initial CP	value Cl	No.	Name and function	Initial value
3	Auto Tuning Select a response level, etc., when performing auto tuning. O O O	0105h	CL 0105h	PA09	Auto tuning response Set a response of the auto tuning. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Response level comparison table $ \frac{MR-J2S-CP}{No.3} \qquad MR-J4-A_{-} \\ PA09 \\ \underline{-01} \\ \underline{02} \\ 11 \\ \underline{-03} \\ 13 \\ \underline{-04} \\ 15 \text{ or } 16 \\ \underline{-06} \\ 17 \text{ or } 18 \\ \underline{19 \text{ or } 20} \\ \underline{-09} \\ \underline{-09} \\ 21 \text{ or } 22 \\ \underline{-09} \\ 0 \text{ A} \\ 25 \\ \end{bmatrix} $	value 16
	A     100Hz       B     130Hz       C     160Hz       D     200Hz       E     240Hz       F     Response       Gain adjustment mode selection				0 R         2 3          0 B         26 or 27          0 C         28 or 29          0 D         30 or 31          0 E         32          0 F         33 or 34	
	Setting value         Gain adjustment mode         Adjustment description           0         Interpolation mode         Fixes to position loop gain 1 (parameter No. 6).           1         Auto tuning mode 1         This is ordinary auto tuning.           2         Auto tuning mode 2         Fixes to the load to motor inertia ratio setting with parameter No. 34. Responsive setting is changeable.           3         Manual mode 1         Adjusted manually simply.           4         Manual mode 2         Adjust all gains manually.			PA08	Auto tuning mode Used to select the gain adjustment mode. It is necessary to make gain adjustment again when replacing. Select auto tuning mode 1 (initial value) and make gain adjustment. For details on how to make gain adjustments, refer to MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Chapter 6.	0001h
4	Electronic gear numerator Used to set a value for the electronic gear numerator. Setting "0" will set the pulse number of encoder.	1	1	PA21	Electronic gear selection         Setting digit       Function         X       Electronic gear selection         0: Electronic gear selection       Electronic gear selection         0: Electronic gear selection       Electronic gear selection         3: J2S electronic gear setting value compatibility mode (Electronic gear setting value gear ([Pr. PA06] and [Pr. PA07] × 32))         The electronic gear setting value set for MR-J2S can be used.         Use the initial value when replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously.         Electronic gear numerator (command pulse multiplication numerator)         Use to set a multiplier for the command pulse.	0001h
5	Electronic gear denominator Used to set a value for the electronic gear denominator.	1	1	PA21 PA07	Electronic gear selection Use the initial value when replacing. Electronic gear denominator (command pulse multiplication denominator) Used to set a multiplier for the command pulse.	0001h 1
6	In-position range Set the range of droop pulses occurred when outputting MEND (Travel completion) and INP (In-position).	100		PA10	In-position range Set an in-position range per command unit. It can be changed to servo motor encoder pulse unit in the setting of [Pr. PC24]. Pr. PA01 In-position setting range	100
	Position end output Set the range of droop pulses occurred when outputting PED (Position end).		100		6 (Positioning mode (Point table method))     The range where MEND (Travel completion), PED (Position end), and INP (In-position) are output.	

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_		MR-J4ARJ			
No.	Name and function	Initial CP	value CL	No.	Name and function	Initial value
7	Position loop gain 1 Used to set the gain of the position loop 1. Increase the gain to improve track ability in response to the position command.	35	35	PB07	Model loop gain Used to adjust the response gain till the set position. When auto tuning 1 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used for this parameter.	15.0
8	Home position return type Set home position return types, home position return direction, and proximity dog input polarity. Home position return types 0: Dog type 1: Count type 2: Data set type 3: Stopper type 3: Stopper type 4: Home position ignorance (servo-on position as home position) 5: Dog type rear end reference 6: Count type front end reference 6: Count type front end reference 7: Dog cradle type Home position return direction 0: Address increasing direction 1: Address decreasing direction 1: Address decreasing direction 1: Detect the dog by opening between DOG and SG 1: Detect the dog by shorting between DOG and SG	0010h	0010h	PT04	Home position return type         Setting digit       Function        x       Home position return types         0: Dog type (Rear end detection/Z-phase reference)       1: Count type (Front end detection/Z-phase reference)         2: Data set type       3: Stopper type         4: Home position ignorance (servo-on position as home position)       5: Dog type (Rear end detection/Rear end reference)         5: Count type (Front end detection/Front end reference)       6: Count type (Front end detection/Front end reference)         7: Dog cradle type 8: Dog type (Front end detection/Front end reference)       9: Dog type (Front end detection/Front end reference)         4: Dogless type (Z-phase reference)      x-         Home position return direction 0: Address increasing direction 1: Address decreasing direction direction".	0010h
				PT29	Function T-3         Setting digit       Function        X      X (BIN): DOG (Proximity dog) polarity selection         0:       Turn OFF for detection         1:       Turn ON for detection	0000h
9	Home position return speed Set the servo motor speed when returning to the home position.	500	500	PT05	Home position return speed Set the servo motor speed when returning to the home position.	100
10	Creep speed Set the creep speed after the proximity dog is detected.	10	10	PT06	Creep speed Set the servo motor speed when returning to the home position.	10
11	Home position shift distance Set the shift travel distance from the detected position of Z-phase pulse in the encoder.	0	0	PT07	Home position shift distance Set the shift travel distance from the detected position of Z-phase pulse in the encoder.	0
12	Rough match output range Set the range of remaining distance of the command outputting rough match (CPO).	0		PT12	Rough match output range Set the range of remaining distance of the command outputting rough match (CPO).	0
13	JOG speed Set the JOG speed command.	100	100	PT13	JOG operation Set the JOG speed.	100
14	S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant Set when inserting an S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant for the acceleration/deceleration time constant in the point table. This time constant is disabled when returning to the home position.	0	0	PC03	S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant This is used to smooth start/stop of the servo motor. Set the time of the arc part for S-pattern acceleration/deceleration. Set the same value as for MR-J2SCP	0
15	Station number setting Specify the station No. of the multi-dropped communication. Always set one station to one axis of the servo amplifier. Setting one station number to two or more stations will disable a normal communication.	0	0	PC20	Station number setting Used to set the station No. of the servo amplifier. Setting range: 0 to 31	0

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_				MR-J4ARJ			
No.	Name and function	Initial CP	value CL	No.	Name and function	Initial value		
16	Serial communication function selection - Alarm history clear Used to select the serial communication baud rate and various conditions for communication, and to clear the alarm history. Serial communication baud rate selection 0: 9600 [bps] 1: 19200 [bps] 2: 38400 [bps] 3: 57600 [bps] 4: 4800 [bps] 4: 4800 [bps] 5: 57600 [bps] 4: 4800 [bps] 5: 57600 [bps] 4: 4800 [bps] 5: 57600 [bps] 4: 4800 [bps] 5: 57600	0000h	0000h	PC21 PC18	RS-422 communication function selection Used to select the communication speed. Adjust the speed to that of the transmitting side (master station). [Pr. PC21] Serial communication baud rate 0: 9600 [bps] 3: 57600 [bps] 1: 19200 [bps] 4: 115200 [bps] 2: 38400 [bps] RS-422 communication response delay time selection 0: Disabled 1: Enabled (Reply after delay times of 800 µs or more.) Alarm history clear selection Erase the alarm history. [Pr. PC18] 0: Disabled 1: Enabled Selecting "Enabled" will erase the alarm history at the next power-on. Automatically disabled when the alarm history is cleared	0000h		
17	Analog monitor output Used to select the signals output to analog monitor 1 (MO1) and analog monitor 2 (MO2).	0100h	0100h	PC14	Output to analog monitor 1 Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method.	0000h		
				PC15	Output to analog monitor 2 Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method.	0001h		

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_		MR-J4ARJ			
No.17 (Target digit number)	Display definition		PC14/PC15	Display definition		
0	Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed) (Note 3)		0000	Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed) (Note 3)		
1	Torque (±8 V/max. torque) (Note 3)		0001	Torque (±8 V/max. torque) (Note 3)		
2	Servo motor speed (+8 V/max. speed) (Note 3)		0002	Servo motor speed (+8 V/max. speed) (Note 3)		
3	Torque (+8 V/max. torque) (Note 3)		0003	Torque (+8 V/max. torque) (Note 3)		
4	Current command (±8 V/max. current command)	$\rightarrow$	0004	Current command (±8 V/max. current command)		
5	Speed command (±8/max. speed)		000E	Speed command 2 (±8 V/max. speed)		
6	Droop pulses (±10 V/128 pulses)		0006	Servo motor-side droop pulses (±10 V/100 pulses) (Note 1)		
7	Droop pulses (±10 V/2048 pulses)		0007	Servo motor-side droop pulses (±10 V/1000 pulses) (Note 1)		
8	Droop pulses (±10 V/8192 pulses)		0008	Servo motor-side droop pulses (±10 V/10000 pulses) (Note 1)		
9	Droop pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses)		0008 or 0009	(Note 1, 2)		
A	Droop pulses (±10 V/131072 pulses)		0009	Servo motor-side droop pulses (±10 V/100000 pulses)		
				(Note 1)		
В	Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)		000D	Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)		

Note 1. Units used for MR-J2S-\_CP\_ or MR-J2S-\_CL\_ are different from those for MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ. Note that the input range of existing equipment needs to be adjusted.

2. Set "0008" or "0009". When setting the value, note that the input range of existing equipment needs to be adjusted.

3. "Maximum speed" and " Maximum torque" differ depending on the servo motor. Therefore, after the existing servo motor has been replaced with an HG motor, the output voltage for "Maximum speed" or " Maximum torque" may differ.

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_		MR-J4ARJ			
		Initial	Initial value		Initia	
No.	Name and function	CP	CL	No.	Name and function valu	
18	Status display selection This is used to select a status display shown at power- on.  Servo amplifier status display at power-on 00: Current position (initial value) 01: Command position 02: Command remaining distance 03: Point table No. 04: Cumulative Feedback Pulses 05: Servo motor speed 06: Droop pulses 07: Override voltage 08: Torque limit voltage 09: Regenerative load ratio 0A: Effective load ratio 0A: Effective load ratio 0C: Instantaneous torque 0D: Within one-revolution position at low 0E: Within one-revolution position at high 0F: ABS counter 10: Motor inertia ratio 11: Bus voltage 03: Point table No. 04: Cumulative Feedback Pulses 05: Servo motor speed 06: Droop pulses 07: Override voltage 07: Override voltage 08: Torque limit voltage 09: Regenerative load ratio 00: Current position (initial value) 01: Command position 02: Command remaining distance 03: Point table No. 04: Cumulative Feedback Pulses 05: Servo motor speed 06: Droop pulses 07: Override voltage 08: Torque limit voltage 09: Regenerative load ratio 04: Effective load ratio 04: Effective load ratio 04: Effective load ratio 05: Servo motor speed 06: Droop pulses 07: Override voltage 07: Command remaining distance 07: Override voltage 07:	0000h		PC36	Status display selection       0000         Status display selection at power-on       Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method.       0000         Status display selection comparison table       Selection of servo amplifier status display at power-on       0         atus display selection comparison table       Selection of servo amplifier status display at power-on       0       0         atus display selection comparison table       Selection of servo amplifier status display at power-on       0       0         atus display selection comparison table       Selection of servo amplifier status display at power-on       0       0         atus display selection comparison table       Selection of servo amplifier status display at power-on       0       0         atus display selection comparison table       Selection of servo amplifier status display at power-on       0       0         atus display selection comparison table       Selection of servo amplifier status display at power-on       0       0         atus display selection of servo amplifier status display at power-on       0       0       2       Command position        001      21       Current position       0       0       2       Command position        024       Point table No.       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       <	

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ						
		Initial	value					Initial
No.	Name and function	CP	CL	No.		Name and	function	value
18	Status display selection         This is used to select a status display shown at power-on         On         Servo amplifier status display at power-on         O0: Current position (initial value)         O1: Command position         O2: Command remaining distance         O3: Program No.         O4: Step No.         O5: Current position (initial value)         O7: Droop pulses         O8: Override voltage         O9: Torque limit voltage         OA: Regenerative ratio         OB: Effective load ratio         OC: Peak load ratio         OD: Instantaneous torque         OE: Within one-revolution position at high         OF: Within one-revolution position at low         10: Bus voltage         11: Motor inertia ratio         12: Bus voltage         MR-DP60 status display at power-on         O0: Current position         O1: Command position         O2: Command position         O2: Command position         O3: Program No.         O4: Step No.         O5: Cumulative Feedback Pulses         O6: Servo motor speed         O7: Droop pulses         O8: Override voltage         O9: Torque limit voltage         O4: Step No. </td <td>СР</td> <td>CL 0000h</td> <td>PC36</td> <td>Status disp Status disp Refer to th method. us display s Selection of SCL_ 18 00 01 02 03 04 05 06 07 08 09 0A 05 06 07 08 09 0A 0F 10 11 12</td> <td>blay selection blay selection at play selection comparison tall election comparison tall mR-J4_ARJ PC36 <math>0_21</math> <math>0_22</math> <math>0_23</math> <math>0_24</math> <math>0_25</math> <math>0_001</math> <math>0_01</math> <math>0_02</math> <math>0_26</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_01</math> <math>0_02</math> <math>0_26</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_00</math> <math>0_000</math></td> <td>power-on ble below for the setting son table tatus display at power-o Display definition Current position Command remaining dist Program No. Command remaining dist Program No. Step No. Cumulative feedback pu Servo motor speed Droop pulses Override voltage Analog torque limit volt Regenerative load ratio Peak load ratio Instantaneous torque Within one-revolution posit pulse unit) Within one-revolution posit pulse unit) ABS counter Load to motor inertia ra Bus voltage</td> <td>value 0000h</td>	СР	CL 0000h	PC36	Status disp Status disp Refer to th method. us display s Selection of SCL_ 18 00 01 02 03 04 05 06 07 08 09 0A 05 06 07 08 09 0A 0F 10 11 12	blay selection blay selection at play selection comparison tall election comparison tall mR-J4_ARJ PC36 $0_21$ $0_22$ $0_23$ $0_24$ $0_25$ $0_001$ $0_01$ $0_02$ $0_26$ $0_00$ $0_01$ $0_02$ $0_26$ $0_000$	power-on ble below for the setting son table tatus display at power-o Display definition Current position Command remaining dist Program No. Command remaining dist Program No. Step No. Cumulative feedback pu Servo motor speed Droop pulses Override voltage Analog torque limit volt Regenerative load ratio Peak load ratio Instantaneous torque Within one-revolution posit pulse unit) Within one-revolution posit pulse unit) ABS counter Load to motor inertia ra Bus voltage	value 0000h

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ				
No.	Name and function	Initial CP	value CL	No.	Name and function	Initial value
19	Parameter writing inhibit Used to select the reference range and writing range of parameters.	0000h	0000h	PA19	Parameter writing inhibit Used to select the reference range and writing range of parameters. In the positioning mode, set [Pr. PA19] to "0 0 A B" in order to read or write the positioning control parameter ([Pr. PT]). (It is possible to read or write "0 0 A B" : PA to PF, PL, Po, PT.)	00AAh
20	Function selection 2 Used to select the slight vibration suppression control.	0000h	0000h	PB24	Slight vibration suppression control Used to select the slight vibration suppression control. 0: Disabled 1: Enabled To enable the slight vibration suppression control, select "Manual mode (3)" under "Gain adjustment mode selection" in [Pr. PA08]. Slight vibration suppression control cannot be used in the speed control mode. Set the same value as for MR-J2SCP	0000h
22	Function selection 4 Used to select a stop method when LSP (Forward rotation stroke end) and LSN (Reverse rotation stroke end) are turned off. Stop method when forward rotation stroke end (LSP)/reverse rotation stroke end (LSN) are turned off. 0: Sudden stop 1: Soft stop	0000h	0000h	PD30	Function selection D-1	0000h
23	Serial communication time-out selection         Used to select the time-out time of the communication         protocol.         Setting value       Description         0       Time-out check not carried out         1 to 60       Set the time-out check time check time = (setting value) [s]	0	0	PF04	RS-422 communication time-out selection         (Supported version: A3 version or later)         Used to select the time-out time of the communication protocol.         Setting value       Description         0       Time-out check not carried out         1 to 60       Set the time-out check time check time = (setting value) [s]	0 [s]
24	Feed forward gain Set the feed forward gain. When the setting is 100%, the droop pulses during operation at constant speed are nearly zero. However, sudden acceleration/deceleration will increase the overshoot. As a standard, when setting the feed forward gain as 100%, set 1 s or more as the acceleration/deceleration time constant up to the rated speed.	0	0	PB04	Feed forward gain Set the feed forward gain. Set the same value as for MR-J2SCP	0
25	Override offset Used to set the offset voltage for the analog override. Setting range: -999 to 999	0	0	PC37	Analog override offset Set the offset voltage of the VC (Override input). Automatic setting is made by the VC automatic offset.	0
26	Torque limit offset Used to set the offset voltage of analog torque limit. Setting range: -999 to 999	0	0	PC38	Setting range: -9999 to 9999 Analog torque limit offset Used to set the offset voltage of TLA (Analog torque limit). Setting range: -9999 to 9999	0

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_					
		Initial	value			Initial
NO.	Name and function	CP	CL	No.	Name and function	value
27	Encoder output pulses Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase) output by the servo amplifier. Set the value 4 times greater than the A-phase and B-phase pulses. [Pr. 58] can be used to choose the output pulse setting or output dividing ratio setting. The number of A-phase and B-phase pulses actually output is 1/4 times greater than the preset number of pulses. The maximum output frequency is 1.3 Mpulse/s (after multiplication by 4). Use this parameter within this range. • For output pulse designation Set [Pr. 58] to "0 " (initial value). Set the number of pulses per servo motor revolution. Output pulse = setting value [pulse/rev]. For instance, when "5600" is set, the actual output A- and B-phase pulses are as follows. Phase A/phase B output ulse $= \frac{5600}{4} = 1400$ [pulse] • For output division ratio setting Set [Pr. 58] to "1". The number of pulses per servo motor revolution is divided by the set value. Resolution per servo Output pulse = Resolution per servo Motor revolution Setting value For instance, when "8" is set, the actual output A- and B-phase pulses are as follows.	4000	4000	PA15	Encoder output pulse Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B- phase) output by the servo amplifier. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Encoder output pulse setting comparison table (1) For primary replacement $MR-J2SCP \qquad MR-J4ARJ_ PC19 PA15 (Note 1) 0 N Note 1.N = J2S setting value. 2.Set the same value as for J2S in MR-J4A-RJ [Pr. PA15]. (2) For secondary/simultaneous replacement MR-J2SCP MR-J4ARJ_ No.58 No.27 NO.58 NO.2$	4000 4000
	Phase A/phase B = $\frac{131072}{8} \cdot \frac{1}{4}$ = 4096 [pulse/rev]				Refer to the comparison table above for the setting method.	
28	Internal torque limit 1 Limit the servo motor torque assuming that the maximum torque is 100%. When "0" is set, no torque is generated. Setting range: 0 to 100	100	100	PA11 PA12	Forward rotation torque limit You can limit the torque generated by the servo motor. Set the same value as for MR-J2SCP Reverse rotation torque limit You can limit the torque generated by the servo motor. Set the same value as for MR-12SCP	100.0
29	Internal torque limit 2 Limit the servo motor torque assuming that the maximum torque is 100%. When "0" is set, no torque is generated. Enabled by turning on the internal torque limit selection (TL2). Setting range: 0 to 100	100	100	PC35	Internal torque limit 2 Used to set the parameter assuming that the maximum torque is 100.0%. Set for limiting the torque of the servo motor. However, when "0.0" is set, no torque is generated. Turning on TL1 (Internal torque limit selection) will enable the lower torque limit between the Internal torque limit 1 or 2. Setting range: 0.0 to 100.0	100.0

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4ARJ			
		Initia	l value			Initial	
NO.	Name and function	CP	CL	NO.	Name and function	value	
30	Backlash compensation Set the backlash compensation that is compensated when the command direction is reversed. Compensate the number of backlash pulses reversely- directed against the home position return direction. In the absolute position detection system, compensation is performed reversely against the operating direction taken at power-on. Depending on the software version of servo amplifier, the setting range varies as follows: A4 version or later: 0 to 1600 A3 version or earlier: 0 to 1000 A1 version or later: 0 to 1600	0	0	PT14	Backlash compensation Set the backlash compensation that is compensated when the command direction is reversed. Compensate the number of backlash pulses reversely-directed against the home position return direction. In the case of home position ignorance (servo-on position as home position), compensate the number of backlash pulses reversely-directed against the initial rotation after turning on the SON (servo-on) to establish the home position.	0	
	A0 version: 0 to 1000				Setting range: 0 to 65535		
31	Analog monitor 1 offset Used to set the offset voltage of Analog monitor 1 (MO1). Setting range: -999 to 999 mV	0	0	PC39	Analog monitor 1 offset Used to set the offset voltage of MO1 (Analog monitor 1). Setting range: -9999 to 9999 mV	0	
32	Analog monitor 2 offset Used to set the offset voltage of Analog monitor 2 (MO2). Setting range: -999 to 999 mV	0	0	PC40	Analog monitor 2 offset Used to set the offset voltage of MO2 (Analog monitor 2). Setting range: -9999 to 9999 mV	0	
33	Electromagnetic brake sequence output Used to set the delay time (Tb) between MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) OFF and base circuit shut-off. Setting range: 0 to 1000 ms	100	100	PC16	Electromagnetic brake sequence output Used to set the delay time (Tb) between MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) OFF and base circuit shut-off. Setting range: 0 to 1000 ms Set the same value as for MR-J2SCP	0	
34	Load to motor inertia ratio Used to set the motor inertia ratio to the servo motor shaft inertia moment. When auto tuning is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used. Setting range: 0 to 1000; Unit: x1.0	70	70	PB06	Load to motor inertia ratio When auto tuning mode 1 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used. Setting range: 0.00 to 300.00; Unit: x1.0 Note that the setting unit is different from that for MR-J2SCP When setting a value manually, set a value 0.1 x the MR-J2SCP_ setting value.	7.00	
35	Position loop gain 2 Used to set the gain of the position loop. Set this parameter to increase the position response to level load disturbance. Higher setting increases the response level but is liable to generate vibration and/or noise. When auto tuning is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	35	35	PB08	Position loop gain Used to set the gain of the position loop. When auto tuning mode 1 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	37.0	
36	Speed loop gain 1 Normally, it is unnecessary to change this parameter. Higher setting increases the response level but is liable to generate vibration and/or noise. When auto tuning is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	177	177		No corresponding parameter This parameter is automatically set by the servo amplifier.		
37	Speed loop gain 2 Set this parameter when vibration occurs on machines of low rigidity or large backlash. Higher setting increases the response level but is liable to generate vibration and/or noise. When auto tuning is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	817	817	PB09	Speed loop gain Used to set the gain of the speed loop. When auto tuning mode 1 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	823	

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4ARJ			
No.	Name and function	Initial CP	l value CL	No.	Name and function	Initial value	
38	Speed integral compensation. Used to set the integral time constant of the speed loop. When auto tuning is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	48	48	PB10	Speed integral compensation Used to set the integral time constant of the speed loop. When auto tuning mode 1 is selected, the auto tuning result is automatically used.	33.7	
39	Speed differential compensation Used to set the differential compensation. To enable the setting value, turn on PC (proportional control). Setting range: 0 to 1000	980	980	PB11	Speed differential compensation Used to set the differential compensation. To enable the setting value, turn on PC (proportional control). Setting range: 0 to 1000 Set the same value as for MR-J2SCP	980	
40	JOG operation acceleration/deceleration time constant Set motor acceleration/deceleration time constant during the JOG operation. Setting range: 0 to 20000		100	PC01	JOG operation acceleration time constant Set the acceleration time constant during the JOG operation in the program method. Set the acceleration time required to reach the rated speed from 0 r/min. If the set speed command is slower than the rated speed, acceleration/deceleration time will be shortened. Rated speed, o r/min Setting value of [Pr. PC01] For example, for a servo motor with a rated speed from 0 to 1000 r/min in 1 s. Even if the value more than 20000 ms, it will be clamped at 20000 ms. Setting range: 0 to 50000	0	
				PC02	JOG operation deceleration time constant Set the deceleration time constant during the JOG operation in the program method. Set the deceleration time required to reach 0 r/min from the rated speed. Even if the value more than 20000 ms, it will be clamped at 20000 ms.	0	
41	Home position return acceleration time constant Set the accel./decel. time constant of the time when returning to the home position. Setting range: 0 to 20000		100	PC30	Home position return acceleration time constant Use this parameter to perform the home return in the program method. Set the acceleration time constant of the time when returning to the home position. Set the acceleration time required to reach the rated speed from 0 r/min. Even if the value more than 20000 ms, it will be clamped at 20000 ms. Setting range: 0 to 50000	0	
				PC31	Home position return deceleration time constant Use this parameter to perform the home return in the program method. Set the deceleration time constant of the time when returning to the home position. Set the deceleration time required to reach 0 r/min from the rated speed. Even if the value more than 20000 ms, it will be clamped at 20000 ms. Setting range: 0 to 50000	0	

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4ARJ			
No.	Name and function	Initial	value	No.	Name and function	Initial	
42	Home position return position data	CP 0	CL 0	PT08	Home position return position data	value 0	
	Set the current position of the time when the nome position return is completed. Setting range: -32768 to 32767				Set the current position of the time when the home position return is completed. Note that the home position return position data is changed if the following parameters are changed. Perform the home position return again. • "Position data unit" of [Pr. PT01] • "Feed length multiplication (STM)" of [Pr. PT03] • "Home position return types" of [Pr. PT04] Setting range: -32768 to 32767		
43	Travel distance after proximity dog Set the "travel distance after proximity dog" when the count type returns to the home position. Setting range: 0 to 65535	1000	1000	PT09	Travel distance after proximity dog When the count type, dog type rear end reference, count type front end reference and dog type front end reference return to the home position, set the "travel distance after proximity dog".	1000	
44	Stopper type home position return - Stopper time When the stopper type returns to the home position, after pressing against the stopper, set the time between when the parameter No.45 (ZTT) reaches the torque limit and the time when setting the home position. Setting range: 5 to 1000	100	100	PT10	Stopper type home position return - Stopper time When the stopper type returns to the home position, after pressing against the stopper, set the time between when the [Pr. PT11 Stopper type home position return torque limit value] reaches the torque limit and the time when setting the home position. Setting the value between "0" and "4" will result in the same value as the one with "5" set. Setting range: 0 to 1000	100	
45	Stopper type home position return torque limit value Set the torque limit value of the time when the stopper type returns to the home position by a ratio [%] to the maximum torque. Setting range: 1 to 100	15	15	PT11	Stopper type home position return torque limit value Set the torque limit value of the time when the stopper type returns to the home position by a ratio [%] to the maximum torque. Setting "0.0" will result in the same value as the one with "1.0" set. Setting range: 0:0 to 100.0	15.0	

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4ARJ		
No.	Name and function	Initia CP	l value CL	No.	Name and function	Initial value
46 47	Software limit + Set the address increasing side of the software stroke limit. Setting the same value as the one for the "software limit -" will disable the software limit. Use the same code for [Pr. 46] and [Pr. 47]. Otherwise, a parameter error occurs.	0	0	PT15 PT16	Software limit + Set the address increasing side of the software stroke limit. One set consists of an upper level and lower level.	0
	Address: Upper Lower 3 digits 3 digits Parameter No.47 Parameter No.46 Setting range: -9999999 to 999999				Address: Upper 3 digits Lower 3 digits [Pr. PT15] [Pr. PT16] The stop method follows the "stop method selection at the software limit detection" of [Pr. PD30]. The initial value is "Sudden stop (Home position erased)". Setting the same value as the one for the "software limit -" will disable the software limit. Use the same code for [Pr. PT15] and [Pr. PT16]. If a different code is set, it will be recognized as a negative code data. Setting range: -999999 to 999999	
48 49	Software limit - Set the address decreasing side of the software stroke limit. Setting the same value as the one for the "software limit +" will disable the software limit. Use the same code for [Pr. 48] and [Pr. 49]. Otherwise, a parameter error occurs. Address: Upper Lower 3 digits 3 digits Parameter No.49 Parameter No.48 Setting range: -9999999 to 999999	0	0	PT17 PT18	Software limit - Set the address decreasing side of the software stroke limit. One set consists of an upper level and lower level. Address: Upper 3 digits Lower 3 digits Upper 3 digits Lower 3 digits [Pr. PT17] [Pr. PT17] [Pr. PT18] The stop method follows the "stop method selection at the software limit detection" of [Pr. PD30]. The initial value is "Sudden stop (Home position erased)". Setting the same value as the one for the "software limit +" will disable the software limit. Use the same code for [Pr. PT17] and [Pr. PT18]. If a different code is set, it will be recognized as a negative code data. Setting range: -999999 to 999999	0
50	Position range output address + Set the address increasing side of the position range output address. Use the same code for [Pr. 50] and [Pr. 51]. Otherwise, a parameter error occurs. Set the range where the position range (POT) is turned on between [Pr. 50] and [Pr. 53]. Address: Upper Lower 3 digits 3 digits Parameter No.51 Parameter No.50 Setting range: -999999 to 999999	0	0	PT19 PT20	Position range output address + Set the address increasing side of the position range output address. One set consists of an upper level and lower level. Set the range where the POT (Position range) is turned on between [Pr. PT19] and [Pr. PT22]. Address: Upper 3 digits Lower 3 digits [Pr. PT19] [Pr. PT19] Use the same code for [Pr. PT19] and [Pr. PT20] Use the same code for [Pr. PT19] and [Pr. PT20]. [AL. 37 parameter error] occurs when a different code is set. To change the setting, make sure to set the lower 3 digit data first before setting the upper 3 digit data. Setting range: -999999 to 999999	0

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_				MR-J4ARJ	
No.	Name and function	Initial CP	value CL	No.	Name and function	Initial value
52	Position range output address - Set the address decreasing side of the position range output address. Use the same code for [Pr. 52] and [Pr. 53]. Otherwise, a parameter error occurs. Address: Upper Lower 3 digits 3 digits Parameter No.53 Parameter No.52 Setting range: -999999 to 999999	0	0	PT21 PT22	Position range output address - Set the address decreasing side of the position range output address. One set consists of an upper level and lower level. Set the range where the POT (Position range) is turned on between [Pr. PT19] and [Pr. PT22]. Address:	0
55	Function selection 6         Select the handling method for the base circuit when RES (Reset) is enabled. <ul> <li>O</li> <li>Protocol checksum selection</li> <li>O</li> <li>Yes (Add checksum)</li> <li>1: No (Do not add checksum)</li> <li>O: With station numbers</li> <li>1: No station numbers</li> <li>1: No station numbers</li> </ul>	0000h	0000h	PD30 PF01	Seturg range: -393939 to 993939         Function selection D-1         Used to select the base circuit status when RES (Reset) is ON.         O       O         Operation to be performed for the short-circuit of RES 0: Base circuit shut-off. 1: No base circuit shut-off. 1: No base circuit shut-off         Set the same value as for MR-J2SCP         Used to select the protocol of function selection F-1 serial communication.         (Supported version: A3 version or later)         O       O         Protocol checksum selection 0: Yes (Add checksum) 1: No (Do not add checksum) 1: No (Do not add checksum) 1: No (Xittion numbers 1: No station numbers 1: No station numbers	0000h
58	Function selection 9 Used to select the encoder output pulse direction and encoder pulse output setting. Encoder pulse output phase changing Used to change the output A-phase and B-phase positions of the encoder. Setting Servo motor rotation direction value CCW CW apphase A phase A	0000h	0000h	PC19	Encoder output pulse selection	0000h

	_		MR-J	2SCP_	or MR-J2SCL_	_				MR-J4ARJ	
No.			Nam	e and fun	iction	Initial	value	No.		Name and function	Initial
59	Functio	n selec	tion A			0000h	0000h	PD33	Function s	election D-4	0000h
	Select t	he alar n	m code	and torq	ue limit rotation				Setting digit	Function	
			5						_×	Rotation direction selection enabling torque limit	
	╵┬╵⊤									Select the rotation direction that enables	
			Settir valu		rotation direction					the internal torque limit 2 and external torque limit.	
			0	CCVV	O O					0: Enabled in both CCW and CW.	
			1		0					1: Enabled in CCW	
			2								
			- Alarm	code outpu C	ut setting onnector pin details						
			valu	e CN1B	-19 CN1A- CN1A- 18 19			PD34	Function s	election D-5	0000h
			0	Outp	uts signals assigned to each pin				Setting digit	Function	
			1	Outpu an a	its the alarm code when arm code is generated				X	Alarm code output	
		· · ·								Select the output of alarm code.	
	(Note Pin CN1B	e): Alarm Pin CN14	Pin CN14	Alarm	Name					22, CN1-23, and CN1-24.	
	19	18	19	88888	Watchdog					0: Disabled	
				AL.12	Memory error 1					1: Enabled For details on alarm codes, refer to	
				AL.13 AL.15	Memory error 2					Chapter 8.	
				AL.17 AL.19	Board error Memory error 3						
	0	0	0	AL.37	Parameter error						
				AL.39	Serial						
				AL.8A	out error						
				AL.8E	communication error						
	0	0	1	AL.30 AL.33	Regenerative error Overvoltage						
	0	1	0	AL.10	Undervoltage Main circuit device						
				AL.45	overheat						
	0	1	1	AL.46	overheat						
				AL.50 AL.51	Overload 1 Overload 2						
	1	0	0	AL.24 AL.32	Main circuit error Overcurrent						
			1	AL.31	Overspeed						
				AL.35	frequency error						
	1	0	1	AL.52 AL.61	[CP] Home operation						
				AL.63	[CL] Home position						
				AL 64	[CL] Home position						
				AL.16	setting error Encoder error 1						
		4	_	AL.1A	Motor combination error						
		1	U	AL.20	Encoder error 2 Absolute position						
				AL.25	erased						
	Note.	0: OFF b	petween	SGs (open	)						
		1: ON be	etween S	Gs (short-	circuit)						

No.         Name and function         Initial value CP         No.         Name and function           61         Machine resonance suppression filter 1 Select the machine resonance suppression filter.         0000h         0000h         0000h         PB01         Adaptive tuning mode (adaptive filter II) Used to set the adaptive filter tuning. Select adjustment mode of machine resonance suppression filter 1.           0
Item       Item       Item control landaution         61       Machine resonance suppression filter 1         Select the machine resonance suppression filter.         0       Item control landauton         0       Item control landauton </td
61       Machine resonance suppression filter 1         Select the machine resonance suppression filter.       0         0       0         Notch frequency selection Set "00" when the active vibration suppression control is set as "effective" or "maintain" (parameter No. 63: _1 or _ 2 ).         Setting requency setting requency setting requency and 4500 ed 400.11 204.7 10 195.2 1/1.1 10 195.7 1/1 145.2         0       0         0
When "Automatic setting (1)" is select         "Filter tuning mode selection" of [Pr. PB01], adjustment result is reflected.         When "Manual setting (2)" is selected         "Filter tuning mode selection" of [Pr. PB01], setting value is enabled.         Setting range: 10 to 4500         Set a value according to the setting frequer of MR-J2S_CP         PB14       Notch shape selection 1         Used to set the shape of the machine resonance suppression filter 1.         When "Automatic setting (1)" is select "Filter tuning mode selection" of [Pr. PB01], adjustment result is reflected.         Set manually for the manual setting.         0       0
-----------
No.
No. 62

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_				MR-	J4ARJ	
No.	Name and function	Initia CP	l value CL	No.	Name	and function	Initial value
63	63 Low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control Select the low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control.			PB23	Low-pass filter select	ction w-pass filter 0: Automatic setting 1: Manual setting 2: Disabled c setting)".	0000h
	$\begin{array}{c} \begin{array}{c} \begin{array}{c} \begin{array}{c} 1 \\ 0 \\ \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{Available (Automatic adjustment)} \\ 1 \\ \hline 1 \\ \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{Disabled} \\ \hline \\ \text{When available is selected, the filter in the zone expressed by the following formula is automatically set. \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \text{For 1 kW or less} \\ \hline \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{VG2 setting value $\times 10 \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{Z}\pi \times (1 + \text{GD2 setting value $\times $} \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{(Hz]} \\ \hline \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{Otherwise} \\ \hline \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{For 2 kW or more} \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{VG2 setting value $\times 5 \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{Otherwise} \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{(Hz]} \\ \hline \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{Otherwise} \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{Adaptive vibration suppression control selection} \\ \hline \\ \text{Selecting "Enabled" or "Retained" for the adaptive vibration suppression control will disable the machine resonance suppression filter 1 (Parameter No.61). \\ \hline \\ \text{O} \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{Disabled} \\ 1 \\ \text{Available} \\ \hline \\ \text{Usually, machine resonance frequency is detected, and a filter corresponding to the resonance is generated to control machine vibration. \\ \hline \\ \text{Stops detection of machine resonance while keeping the characteristics of the filter generated until that moment. \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \text{Adaptive vibration suppression control level selection Used to set the machine resonance detection sensitivity. \\ \hline \\ \hline \end{array} \\ \hline \end{array} $			PB18	Low-pass filter settin One of the following depending on how [ PB23 0 (Initial value) 1 2_ Nothing needs to be setting.	rg statuses is applied, Pr. PB23] is set. PB18 Automatic setting Setting value enabled Setting value disabled e set due to automatic	3141
				PB01	Adaptive tuning mod	de (adaptive filter II) CP_ [Pr. 61].	0000h

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4ARJ			
No	Name and function	Initial	value	No	Name and function	Initial	
110.		CP	CL	110.		value	
64	Load to motor inertia ratio 2 Used to set the load to motor inertia ratio when gain switching is enabled. Setting range: 0 to 3000; Unit: x0.1	70	70	PB29	Load to motor inertia ratio after gain switching Used to set the load to motor inertia ratio when gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08]. Setting range: 0.00 to 300.00; Unit: x1.0 Note that the setting unit is different from that for MR- J2SCP When setting a value, set a value 0.1 x the MR-J2S- CP setting value.	7.00	
65	Position loop gain 2 changing ratio Used to set the changing ratio for position loop gain 2 when the gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled when auto tuning is disabled. Setting range: 10 to 200	100	100	PB30	Position loop gain after gain switching When a value smaller than 1.0 rad/s is set, the value will be the same as the setting value of [Pr. PB08]. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08]. Setting range: 0.0 to 2000.0 Because the setting unit is different from that for MR- J2SCP_, calculate the setting value using the equation below and set it. [Pr. PB30] = [Pr. PB08] × MR-J2SCP_ [Pr. 65]/100	0.0	
66	Speed loop gain 2 changing ratio Used to set the changing ratio for speed loop gain 2 when the gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled when auto tuning is disabled. Setting range: 10 to 200	100	100	PB31	Speed loop gain after gain switching When a value smaller than 20 rad/s is set, the value will be the same as the setting value of [Pr. PB09]. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08]. Setting range: 0 to 65535 Because the setting unit is different from that for MR- J2SCP_, calculate the setting value using the equation below and set it. [Pr. PB31] = [Pr. PB09] × MR-J2SCP_ [Pr. 66]/100	0	
67	Speed integral compensation changing ratio Used to set the changing ratio for speed integral compensation when the gain switching is enabled. This parameter is enabled when auto tuning is disabled. Setting range: 50 to 1000	100	100	PB32	Speed integral compensation after gain switching When a value smaller than 0.1 ms is set, the value will be the same as the setting value of [Pr. PB10]. This parameter is enabled only when "Manual mode (3)" is selected in "Gain adjustment mode selection" of [Pr. PA08]. Setting range: 0.0 to 5000.0 Because the setting unit is different from that for MR- J2SCP_, calculate the setting value using the equation below and set it. [Pr. PB32] = [Pr. PB10] × MR-J2SCP_ [Pr. 67]/100	0.0	
68	Gain switching selection Select the gain switching condition. Gain switching selection Gain switching selection Gain switching selection Gain switching selection Gain switching selection C Disabled 1: Gain switching (CDP) is ON. 2: The appointed frequency is more than the setting value of parameter No. 69. 3: The droop pulse is more than the setting value of parameter No. 69. 4: The servo motor speed is more than the setting value of parameter No. 69.	0000h	0000h	PB26	Gain switching function Select the gain switching condition. Refer to the comparison table below for the setting method. Gain switching selection comparison table $\begin{array}{r} \hline MR-J2S-\_CP\_\\ \hline No.68\\ \hline 0 0 0 0\\ \hline 0 0 0 1\\ \hline 0 0 0 2\\ \hline 0 0 0 3\\ \hline 0 0 0 4\\ \end{array} \rightarrow \begin{array}{r} \hline MR-J4-\_A\RJ\\ \hline PB26\\ \hline 0 0 0 0\\ \hline 0 0 0 1\\ \hline 0 0 0 2\\ \hline 0 0 0 3\\ \hline 0 0 0 3\\ \hline 0 0 0 4\\ \end{array}$	0000h	

# Part 4: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_CP\_/CL\_ with MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ

	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_	MR-J2SCP_ or MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4ARJ			
No.	Name and function	Initial	value	No.	Name and function	Initial		
69	Gain switching condition Used to set the values for the gain switching conditions (command frequency, droop pulses, and servo motor speed) selected in [Pr. 68]. The set value unit differs depending on the switching condition item. Setting range: 0 to 9999 Gain switching time constant Used to set the time constant at which the gains will switch	CP 10 10	CL 10 1	PB27 PB28	Gain switching condition Used to set the values for the gain switching conditions (command frequency, droop pulses, and servo motor speed) selected in [Pr. PB26]. The set value unit differs depending on the switching condition item. Setting range: 0 to 9999 Set the same value as for MR-J2SCP Gain switching time constant Used to set the time constant at which the	value 10 1		
74	OUT1 output time setting Set the output time when the program output 1 (OUT1) is		0	PT23	set in [Pr. PB26] and [Pr. PB27]. Setting range: 0 to 100 Set the same value as for MR-J2SCP OUT1 output setting time Set the output time when the program output	0		
	turned on by the OUTON command. If "0" is set, it remains turned on. Setting range: 0 to 2000; Unit: 10 ms				1 (OUT1) is turned on by the OUTON command. If "0" is set, it remains turned on. Use the OUTOF command to turn off.			
75	OUT2 output time setting Set the output time when the program output 2 (OUT2) is turned on by the OUTON command. If "0" is set, it remains turned on. Setting range: 0 to 2000; Unit: 10 ms		0	PT24	OUT2 output setting time Set the output time when the program output 2 (OUT2) is turned on by the OUTON command. If "0" is set, it remains turned on. Use the OUTOF command to turn off. Setting range: 0 to 20000	0		
76	OUT3 output time setting Set the output time when the program output 3 (OUT3) is turned on by the OUTON command. If "0" is set, it remains turned on. Setting range: 0 to 2000; Unit: 10 ms		0	PT25	OUT3 output setting time Set the output time when the program output 3 (OUT3) is turned on by the OUTON command. If "0" is set, it remains turned on. Use the OUTOF command to turn off. Setting range: 0 to 20000	0		
77	Program input polarity selection 1 Select the device that reverses the input polarity for the program input 1 (PI1), program input (PI2), and program input (PI3). 0       0       0         Image: Signal name       Initial value         BIN       HEX         Program input 1       0         Program input 2       0         BIN 0       Program input 3         BIN 1       Negative logic		0000h	PT29	Function selection T-3         Set the polarities of PI1, PI2 and PI3.         Setting digit       Function	0000h		

# 3.7 Comparison of Communication Commands

[Communication command comparison between MR-J2S-\_CP\_ series and MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ series] Table 4.1 compares the read commands between the MR-J2S-\_CP\_ series and MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ series ([Pr. PT01]: when setting "2 \_ \_ \_"), and table 4.2 compares the write commands. The functions added in the MR-J4-A-RJ series are not included here. For details, refer to "MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ/MR-J4-03A6-RJ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (Positioning Mode (SH(NA)030143))".

POINT
●[Pr. PT01]: MR Configurator2 cannot be used when the parameter is set to "2 \_ \_ \_ ".
●Even if a command or data No. is the same between different model servo amplifiers, its description may differ.
●Functions with difference are shown with shading.

[Table 4.1] Compares the read commands between MR-J2S-\_CP\_ and MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ ([Pr. PT01]: when setting "2 \_ \_ \_").

(1)	Status Display	(command	[0] [1	])
-----	----------------	----------	--------	----

	Displayed items					
Command	Data No.	Data No. Des	Description	MR-J2SCP_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "2"	length
[0] [1]	[8] [0]	Data value of status	Current position	Current position	12	
	[8] [1]	display and processed	Command position:	Command position:		
	[8] [2]	information	Command remaining distance	Command remaining distance		
	[8] [3]	[8] [3]	Point table No.	Point table No.		
	[8] [4]	Cumulative Feedback Pulses	Cumulative Feedback Pulses			
	[8] [5]		Servo motor speed	Servo motor speed		
	[8] [6]		Droop pulses	Droop pulses		
	[8] [7]		Override	Override		
	[8] [8]		Torque limit voltage	Torque limit voltage		
	[8] [9]		Regenerative load ratio	Regenerative load ratio		
	[8] [A]		Effective load ratio	Effective load ratio		
	[8] [B]		Peak load ratio	Peak load ratio		
	[8] [C]		Instantaneous torque	Instantaneous torque		
	[8] [D]		Within one-revolution position	Within one-revolution position		
	[8] [E]		ABS counter	ABS counter		
	[8] [F]		Load to inertia moment ratio	Load to inertia moment ratio		
	[9] [0]		Bus voltage	Bus voltage		

# (2) Parameter (command [0] [5])

		Description			
Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCP_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "2"	length	
[0] [5]	[0] [0]	Current values of each parameter	Current values of each parameter	8	
	to [5] [A]	The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the parameter No.	Read the current parameter in the parameter group specified by the command [8][5] + data No. [0][0]. Thus, make sure to		
			specify the parameter group by the command [8][5] + data No. [0][0] before reading the current value. The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the parameter No.		

# (3) External I/O signal (command [ 1 ] [2])

	Description			Fromo
Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCP_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "2"	length
[1] [2]	[0] [0]	Input Device Status	Input Device Status	8
	[4] [0]	External Input Pin Status	External Input Pin Status	
	[6] [0]	Input device status turned on by the communication	Input device status turned on by the communication	
	[8] [0]	Output Device Status	Output Device Status	
	[C] [0]	External Output Pin Status	External Output Pin Status	

# (4) Current alarm (command [0] [2])

	Description			
Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCP_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "2"	length
[0] [2]	[0] [0]	Alarm No. of alarm currently generated	Alarm No. of alarm currently generated	4

# (5) Status display at alarm occurrence (command [3] [5])

			Displayed items				
Command	Data No.	ata No. Description	MR-J2SCP_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "2"	Frame length		
[3] [5]	[8] [0]	Data value of status	Current position	Current position	12		
	[8] [1]	display and processed	Command position	Command position			
	[8] [2]	information when an	Command remaining distance	Command remaining distance			
	[8] [3]	[8] [3] [8] [4] [8] [5]	Point table No.	Point table No.			
	[8] [4]		Cumulative Feedback Pulses	Cumulative Feedback Pulses			
	[8] [5]		Servo motor speed	Servo motor speed			
	[8] [6]		Droop pulses	Droop pulses			
	[8] [7]	_	Override	Override			
	[8] [8]		Torque limit voltage	Torque limit voltage			
	[8] [9]		Regenerative load ratio	Regenerative load ratio			
	[8] [A]		Effective load ratio	Effective load ratio			
	[8] [B]		Peak load ratio	Peak load ratio			
	[8] [C]		Instantaneous torque	Instantaneous torque			
	[8] [D]		Within one-revolution position	Within one-revolution position			
	[8] [E]		ABS counter	ABS counter			
	[8] [F]		Load to inertia moment ratio	Load to inertia moment ratio			
	[9] [0]		Bus voltage	Bus voltage			

	Description				
Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCP_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "2"	length	
[4] [0]	[0] [1]	Reading the position data for each point table	Reading the position data for each point table	8	
	to				
	[1] [F]	The data number converted from hexadecimal	The data number converted from hexadecimal		
	(Note)	to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	to decimal corresponds to the point table No.		
[5] [0]	[0] [1] to	Reading the speed data for each point table	Reading the speed data for each point table		
	[1] [F]	The data number converted from hexadecimal	The data number converted from hexadecimal		
	(Note)	to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	to decimal corresponds to the point table No.		
[5] [4]	[0] [1]	Reading the acceleration time constant for	Reading the acceleration time constant for		
	to	each point table	each point table		
	[1] [F]				
	(Note)	The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.		
[5] [8]	[0] [1]	Reading the deceleration time constant for	Reading the deceleration time constant for		
	to	each point table	each point table		
	[1] [F]				
	(Note)	The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.		
[6] [0]	[0] [1] to	Reading the dwell for each point table	Reading the dwell for each point table		
	[1] [F]	The data number converted from hexadecimal	The data number converted from hexadecimal		
	(Note)	to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	to decimal corresponds to the point table No.		
[6] [4]	[0] [1]	Reading the sub function for each point table	Reading the sub function for each point table		
		The data number converted from beind a simple	The data number converted from how desired		
	[1][F] (Noto)	to decimal corresponds to the point table No	to decimal corresponds to the point table No		
	(NOLE)	to aconnai corresponds to the point lable NO.			

# (6) Point table (command [4] [0]/[5] [0]/[5] [4]/[5] [8]/[6] [0]/[6] [4])

Note. MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ will be in the range between [0] [1] and [F] [F].

# (7) Group setting (command [1] [F])

	Description			Frame
Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCP_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "2"	length
[1] [F]	[0] [0]	Reading the group setting value.	Reading the group setting value.	4

# (8) Software version (command [0] [2])

		Description			
Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCP_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "2"	length	
[0] [2]	[7] [0]	Software version	Software version	16	

[Table 4.2] Compares the write commands between MR-J2S-\_CP\_ and MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ ([Pr. PT01]: when setting "2 \_ \_ \_").

# (1) Status Display (command [8] [1])

Command Data No.		MR-J2SCP_		MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "2"		Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	length
[8] [1]	[0] [0]	Erasing the status display data	1EA5	Erasing the status display data	1EA5	4

### (2) Parameter (command [8] [4])

Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCP_		MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "2"		Frame length
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	· · · · g.· ·
[8] [4]	[0] [0] to [5] [A] (Note)	Writing each parameter The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the parameter No.	Varies with the parameter.	Writing each parameter Write the parameter in the parameter group specified by the command [85] + data No. [00]. Thus, make sure to specify the parameter group by the command [85] + data No. [00] before writing the value. The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the parameter No.	Varies with the parameter.	8

Note. MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ will be in the range between [0] [1] and [F] [F].

# (3) External I/O signal (command [9] [2])

Command	Data No.	MR-J2S	CP_	MR-J4A [Pr. PT01]: when se	RJ etting "2"	Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengin
[9] [2]	[6] [0]	Communication input device signal	Refer to "MR-J2S- _CP Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 15.12.5.	Communication input device signal	Refer to "MR-J4- _A_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 10.2.2.	8

#### (4) Alarm history (command [8] [2])

Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCP_		MR-J4A [Pr. PT01]: when se	RJ tting "2"	Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengui
[8] [2]	[2] [0]	Alarm History Clearing	1EA5	Alarm History Clearing	1EA5	4

# (5) Current alarm (command [8] [2])

Command Data	Data No.	ata No.		MR-J4A [Pr. PT01]: when se	RJ tting "2"	Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	length
[8] [2]	[0] [0]	Clearing alarms	1EA5	Clearing alarms	1EA5	4

Command	Data No.	MR-J2S	CP_	MR-J4A [Pr. PT01]: when se	RJ etting "2"	Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	length
[C] [0]	[0] [1] to [1] [F] (Note)	Writing the position data for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	-9999999 to 999999	Writing the position data for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	-999999 to 999999	8
[C] [6]	[0] [1] to [1] [F] (Note)	Writing the speed data for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	0 to Permissible speed	Writing the speed data for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	0 to Permissible speed	8
[C][7]	[0] [1] to [1] [F] (Note)	Writing the acceleration time constant for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	0 to 20000	Writing the acceleration time constant for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	0 to 20000	8
[C] [8]	[0] [1] to [1] [F] (Note)	Writing the deceleration time constant for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	0 to 20000	Writing the deceleration time constant for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	0 to 20000	8
[C] [A]	[0] [1] to [1] [F] (Note)	Writing the dwell for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	0 to 20000	Writing the dwell for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	0 to 20000	8
[C] [B]	[0] [1] to [1] [F] (Note)	Writing the sub function for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	0, 1	Writing the sub function for each point table The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the point table No.	0 to 3, 8 to 11	8

# (6) Point table (command [C] [0]/[C] [6]/[C] [7]/[C] [8]/[C] [A]/[C] [B])

Note. MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ will be in the range between [0] [1] and [F] [F].

Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCP_		MR-J4A [Pr. PT01]: when se	RJ tting "2"	Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengui
[9] [0]	[0] [0]	Turn off the input devices (except EMG, LSP and LSN), external analog input signal, and pulse train input regardless of the external ON/OFF state.	1EA5	Turn off the input devices (except EMG, LSP and LSN), external analog input signal, and pulse train input regardless of the external ON/OFF state.	1EA5	4
	[0] [3]	Disable all the output devices (DO). (Inhibit output)	1EA5	Disable all the output devices (DO). (Inhibit output)	1EA5	
	[1] [0]	Cancel the inhibition of the input devices (except EMG, LSP and LSN), external analog input signal, and pulse train input.	1EA5	Cancel the inhibition of the input devices (except EMG, LSP and LSN), external analog input signal, and pulse train input.	1EA5	
	[1] [3]	Cancel the inhibition of output devices.	1EA5	Cancel the inhibition of output devices.	1EA5	

# (7) I/O device inhibition (command [9] [0])

# (8) Operation mode selection (command [8] [B])

Command	Data No.	MR-J2S	CP [Pr. PT01]: when		RJ tting "2"	Frame length
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengti
[8] [B]	[0] [0]	Operation mode switching 0000: Test Operation Mode Cancellation 0001: JOG operation 0002: Positioning operation 0003: Motor-less operation 0004: Output signal (DO) forced output	Refer to the left column.	Operation mode switching 0000: Normal mode (When not in test operation mode) 0001: JOG operation 0002: Positioning operation mode 0004: DO forced output operation mode	Refer to the left column.	4

Command	Data No	MR-J2S0	CP_	MR-J4A [Pr. PT01]: when se	RJ tting "2 "	Frame
Command	Bata No.	Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	length
[9] [2]	[0] [0]	Input Signal During Test Operation	Refer to "MR-J2S- _CP Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 15.12.7.	Input Signal During Test Operation	Refer to "MR-J4- _A_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 14.5.7.	8
	[A][0]	Signal Pin Forced Output	Refer to "MR-J2S- _CP Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 15.12.9.	Signal Pin Forced Output	Refer to "MR-J4- _A_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 14.5.9.	8
[A] [0]	[1] [0]	Write the speed in the test operation mode (JOG operation/positioning operation).	0000-7FFF	Write the speed in the test operation mode (JOG operation/positioning operation).	0000-7FFF	4
	[1] [1]	Write the acceleration/deceleration time constants in the test operation mode (JOG operation/positioning operation).	00000000 to 7FFFFFF	Write the acceleration/deceleration time constants in the test operation mode (JOG operation/positioning operation).	00000000 to 7FFFFFF	8
	[1] [2]	Cancel the acceleration/deceleration time constants in the test operation mode (JOG operation/positioning operation).	1EA5			4
	[1] [3]	Write the pulse travel distance in the test operation mode (positioning operation).	80000000 to 7FFFFFF	Refer to Data No. [2] [0] and [2] [1].		8
	[1] [5]	Temporary stop command for the test operation mode (positioning operation).	1EA5	Refer to Data No. [4] [1].		4
	[2] [0]			Set the travel distance in the test operation mode (positioning operation).	00000000 to 7FFFFFF	8
	[2] [1]			Select the positioning direction of the test operation (positioning operation).	0000 to 0001	4
	[4] [0]			The start command for the test operation (positioning operation).	1EA5	4
	[4] [1]			Use to stop the test drive (positioning operation) temporarily. Symbols "_" below indicate blanks. STOP: Temporary stop GO: Restarting the remaining distance CLR_: Clearing the remaining distance	STOP GO CLR_	4

# (9) Data for test operation mode (command [9] [2]/[A] [0])

# (10) Group setting (command [9] [F])

Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCP_		MR-J4A [Pr. PT01]: when se	RJ tting "2"	Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengui
[9] [F]	[0] [0]	Set groups	a to f	Set groups	a to f	4

[Communication command comparison between MR-J2S-\_CL \_ series and MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ series] Table 4.3 compares the read commands between the MR-J2S-\_CL\_series and MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ series ([Pr. PT01]: when setting "3 \_ \_ \_"), and table 4.4 compares the write commands. The functions added in the MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ series are not included here. For details, refer to "MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (SH(NA)030143))".

POINT	
●[Pr. PT01]: N	IR Configurator2 cannot be used when the parameter is set to "3 $\_$
"	

[Table 4.3] Compares the read commands between MR-J2S-\_CL\_and MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ ([Pr. PT01]: when setting "3 \_ \_ \_").

			Display	Displayed items	
Command	Data No.	Description	MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"	length
[0] [1]	[8] [0]	Data value of status	Current position	Current position	12
	[8] [1]	display and processed	Command position	Command position	
	[8] [2]	information	Command remaining distance	Command remaining distance	
	[8] [3]		Program No.	Program No.	
	[8] [4]		Step No.	Step No.	
	[8] [5]		Cumulative Feedback Pulses	Cumulative Feedback Pulses	
	[8] [6]		Servo motor speed	Servo motor speed	
	[8] [7]		Droop pulses	Droop pulses	
	[8] [8]		Override	Override	
	[8] [9]		Torque limit voltage	Torque limit voltage	
	[8] [A]		Regenerative load ratio	Regenerative load ratio	
	[8] [B]		Effective load ratio	Effective load ratio	
	[8] [C]		Peak load ratio	Peak load ratio	
	[8] [D]		Instantaneous torque	Instantaneous torque	
	[8] [E]		Within one-revolution position	Within one-revolution position	
	[8] [F]		ABS counter	ABS counter	
	[9] [0]		Load to inertia moment ratio	Load to inertia moment ratio	
	[9] [1]		Bus voltage	Bus voltage	

# (1) Status Display (command [0] [1])

# (2) Parameter (command [0] [5])

		Description				
Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"	length		
[0] [5]	[0] [0] to [5] [A]	Current values of each parameter The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the parameter No.	Current values of each parameter Read the current parameter in the parameter group specified by the command [8] [5] + data No. [0] [0]. Thus, make sure to specify the parameter group by the command [8] [5] + data No. [0][0] before reading the current value. The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the parameter No.	8		

# (3) External I/O signal (command [1] [2])

Command Data N		Description		
	Data No.	MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"	length
[1] [2]	[0] [0]	Input Device Status	Input Device Status	8
	[4] [0]	External Input Pin Status	External Input Pin Status	
	[6] [0]	Input device status turned on by the communication	Input device status turned on by the communication	
	[8] [0]	Output Device Status	Output Device Status	
	[C] [0]	External Output Pin Status	External Output Pin Status	

# (4) Current alarm (command [0] [2]/ [3] [5])

		Description		
Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"	length
[0] [2]	[0] [0]	Alarm No. of alarm currently generated	Alarm No. of alarm currently generated	4

			Display	/ed items	Frame	
Command	Data No.	Description	MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"	length	
[3] [5]	[8] [0]	Data value of status	Current position	Current position	12	
	[8] [1]	display and processed	Command position	Command position		
	[8] [2]	B] [2] alarm occurs B] [3]	Command remaining distance	Command remaining distance		
	[8] [3]		Program No.	Program No.		
	[8] [4]	Step No.	Step No.			
	[8] [5]		Cumulative Feedback Pulses	Cumulative Feedback Pulses		
	[8] [6]		Servo motor speed	Servo motor speed		
	[8] [7]		Droop pulses	Droop pulses		
	[8] [8]		Override	Override		
	[8] [9]		Torque limit voltage	Torque limit voltage		
	[8] [A]		Regenerative load ratio	Regenerative load ratio		
	[8] [B]		Effective load ratio	Effective load ratio		
	[8] [C]		Peak load ratio	Peak load ratio		
	[8] [D]		Instantaneous torque	Instantaneous torque		
	[8] [E]		Within one-revolution position	Within one-revolution position		
	[8] [F]		ABS counter	ABS counter		
	[9] [0]		Load to inertia moment ratio	Load to inertia moment ratio		
	[9] [1]		Bus voltage	Bus voltage		

# (5) Group setting (command [1] [F])

	Description			Fromo
Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"	length
[1] [F]	[0] [0]	Reading the group setting value.	Reading the group setting value.	4

# (6) Software version (command [0] [2])

		Description		
Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCL_	MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"	length
[0] [2]	[7] [0]	Software version	Software version	16

[Table 4.4] Compares the write commands between MR-J2S-\_CL\_and MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ ([Pr. PT01]: when setting "3 \_ \_ \_").

# (1) Status Display (command [8] [1])

Command	Data No.	and Data No. MR-J2SCL_		MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"		Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengui
[8] [1]	[0] [0]	Erasing the status display data	1EA5	Erasing the status display data	1EA5	4

# (2) Parameter (command [8] [4])

Command	Data No.	Data No.	Data No.	MR-J4A [Pr. PT01]: when se	RJ tting "3"	Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	length
[8] [4]	[0] [0] to [5] [A] (Note)	Writing each parameter The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the parameter No.	Varies with the parameter.	Writing each parameter Write the parameter in the parameter group specified by the command [85] + data No. [00]. Thus, make sure to specify the parameter group by the command [85] + data No. [00] before writing the value. The data number converted from hexadecimal to decimal corresponds to the parameter No.	Varies with the parameter.	8

Note. MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ will be in the range between [0][1] and [F] [F].

# (3) External I/O signal (command [9] [2])

Command	nmand Data No.		MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"		Frame	
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengti
[9] [2]	[6] [0]	Communication input device signal	Refer to "MR-J2S- _CL Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 15.12.5.	Communication input device signal	Refer to "MR-J4- _A_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 10.2.2.	8

# (4) Alarm history (command [8] [2])

Command	Data No.	d Data No.		MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"		Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengui
[8] [2]	[2] [0]	Alarm History Clearing	1EA5	Alarm History Clearing	1EA5	4

# (5) Current alarm (command [8] [2])

Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCL_		MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"		Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengui
[8] [2]	[0] [0]	Clearing alarms	1EA5	Clearing alarms	1EA5	4

Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCL_		MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"		Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	length
[9] [0]	[0] [0]	Turn off the input devices (except EMG, LSP and LSN), external analog input signal, and pulse train input regardless of the external ON/OFF state.	1EA5	Turn off the input devices (except EMG, LSP and LSN), external analog input signal, and pulse train input regardless of the external ON/OFF state.	1EA5	4
	[0] [3]	Disable all the output devices (DO). (Inhibit output)	1EA5	Disable all the output devices (DO). (Inhibit output)	1EA5	
	[1] [0]	Cancel the inhibition of the input devices (except EMG, LSP and LSN), external analog input signal, and pulse train input.	1EA5	Cancel the inhibition of the input devices (except EMG, LSP and LSN), external analog input signal, and pulse train input.	1EA5	
	[1] [3]	Cancel the inhibition of output devices.	1EA5	Cancel the inhibition of output devices.	1EA5	

### (6) I/O device inhibition (command [9] [0])

# (7) Operation mode selection (command [8] [B])

Command	Data No.	MR-J2SC	CL_	MR-J4A [Pr. PT01]: when set	RJ .ting "3"	Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengti
[8] [B]	[0] [0]	Operation mode switching 0000: Test Operation Mode Cancellation 0001: JOG operation 0002: Positioning operation 0003: Motor-less operation Output signal (DO) forced output	Refer to the left column.	Operation mode switching 0000: Normal mode (When not in the test operation mode) 0001: JOG operation 0002: Positioning operation mode DO forced output operation mode	Refer to the left column.	4

				MR-J4A	-RJ	_
Command	Data No.	MIX-523CL_		[Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"		Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	lengtri
[9] [2]	[0] [0]	Input Signal During Test Operation	Refer to "MR-J2S- _CL Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 15.12.7.	Input Signal During Test Operation	Refer to "MR-J4- _A_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 14.5.7.	8
	[A] [0]	Signal Pin Forced Output	Refer to "MR-J2S- _CL Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 15.12.9.	Signal Pin Forced Output	Refer to "MR-J4- _A_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual" Section 14.5.9.	8
[A] [0]	[1] [0]	Write the speed in the test operation mode (JOG operation/positioning operation).	0000 to 7FFF	Write the speed in the test operation mode (JOG operation/positioning operation).	0000 to 7FFF	4
	[1] [1]	Write the acceleration/deceleration time constants in the test operation mode (JOG operation/positioning operation).	0000000 to 7FFFFFF	Write the acceleration/deceleration time constants in the test operation mode (JOG operation/positioning operation).	00000000 to 7FFFFFF	8
	[1] [2]	Cancel the acceleration/deceleration time constants in the test operation mode (JOG operation/positioning operation).	1EA5			4
	[1] [3]	Write the pulse travel distance in the test operation mode (positioning operation).	80000000 to 7FFFFFF	Refer to Data No. [2] [0] and [2] [1].		8
	[1] [5]	Temporary stop command for the test operation mode (positioning operation).	1EA5	Refer to Data No. [4] [1].		4
	[2][0]			Set the travel distance in the test operation mode (positioning operation).	00000000 to 7FFFFFF	8
	[2][1]			Select the positioning direction of the test operation (positioning operation).	0000 to 0001	4
	[4][0]			The start command for the test operation (positioning operation).	1EA5	4
	[4][1]			Use to stop the test drive (positioning operation) temporarily. Symbols "_" below indicate blanks. STOP: Temporary stop GO: Restarting the remaining distance CLR_: Clearing the remaining distance	STOP GO CLR_	4

# (8) Data for test operation mode (command [9] [2]/ [A] [0])

# (9) Group setting (command [9] [F])

Command	Data No.	MR-J2SCL_		MR-J4ARJ [Pr. PT01]: when setting "3"		Frame
		Description	Setting range	Description	Setting range	length
[9] [F]	[0] [0]	Set groups	a to f	Set groups	a to f	4

# MEMO


Part 5: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-30 kW or Higher Capacity Models with MR-J4-DU\_

# Part 5 Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-30 kW or Higher Capacity Models with MR-J4-DU\_MR-J4-\_DU\_

# Part 5: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-30 kW or Higher Capacity Models with MR-J4-DU\_

# 1. FUNCTIONS AND CONFIGURATION

# 1.1 Differences Between MR-J2S-30 kW or Higher Capacity Models and MR-J4-DU\_

Item	MR-J2S-30 kW or more series	MR-J4-DU_series	Compatibility	Reference material/items
Converter unit	200 V class: MR-HP30KA (When using a servo amplifier of 37 kW, make sure that the power running output is 30 kW or less.) 400 V class: MR-HP55KA4	200 V class: MR-CR55K 400 V class: MR-CR55K4	×	1.2 Combination of a Converter Unit, Drive Unit, and Servo Motor
Installation	Installed in cabinet (Using an outside mounting attachment enables to attach a heat sink outside the cabinet.)	A heat sink is attached outside the cabinet.	×	1.4 Installation
Magnetic contactor control Connector	Not available	Available (Enabled by default. This is the initial value of [Pr. PA02], a converter unit parameter.)	_	1.5 Magnetic Contactor Control Connector (CNP1) [Exclusively for MR-J4-DU_]
Unit Power consumption display	Not available	Available (Use converter unit parameters [Pr. PA08] and [Pr. PA15] to set this value.)	_	3 PARAMETERS
SEMI-F47 function selection	Not available	Available (Use converter unit parameter [Pr. PA17] and [Pr. PA18], and drive unit parameter [Pr. PA20] and [Pr. PF25] to set this value.)	_	3 PARAMETERS

1.2 Combination of Converter Unit, Drive Unit, and Servo Motor

POINT

- •MR-J2S-\_A\_/B\_ cannot drive an HG motor. When the servo motor is replaced with an HG motor, simultaneous replacement with MR-J4-\_A\_/B\_ and an HG motor is necessary.
- If the existing system is any of the combinations in the following table, it is recommended to replace both the servo amplifier and servo motor with an MRJ4-\_A\_ and HG motor at the same time. When an HG motor is adopted, the capacity of the servo amplifier needs to be changed. (Consider replacement, referring to "torque characteristics" described in "Part 8: Review on Replacement of Motor".)

Existing de	vice models	Replacement models for simultaneous replacement (example)	
Servo motor	Servo amplifier	Servo motor	Servo amplifier
HA-LFS30K2(4)	MR-J2S-30K_(4)	HG-JR22K1M(4)	MR-J4-22K_(4)
HA-LFS37K2(4)	MR-J2S-37K_(4)	HG-JR30K1M(4)	MR-J4-DU30K_(4)
HA-LFS45K24	MR-J2S-45K_4	HG-JR37K1M4	MR-J4-DU37K_4
HA-LFS55K24	MR-J2S-55K_4	HG-JR45K1M4	MR-J4-DU45K_4
HA-LFS25K14	MR-J2S-30K_4	HG-JR25K14	MR-J4-22K_4

#### (1) MR-J2S series (a) 200 V class

		Servo motor			
Converter unit	Servo amplifier	HA-LFS_			
		1000 r/min	1500 r/min	2000 r/min	
	MR-J2S-30KA/B	30K1	30K1M	30K2	
	MR-J2S-37KA/B	37K1 (Note)	37K1M (Note)	37K2 (Note)	

Note. Make sure that the power running effective torque is 75% or less of 37 kW. Use a DC reactor (MR-DCL37K).

#### (b) 400 V class

		Servo motor			
Converter unit	Servo amplifier	HA-LFS_			
		1000 r/min	1500 r/min	2000 r/min	
MR-HP55KA4	MR-J2S-30KA4/B4	25K14, 30K14	30K1M4	30K24	
	MR-J2S-37KA4/B4	37K14	37K1M4	37K24	
	MR-J2S-45KA4/B4		45K1M4	45K24	
	MR-J2S-55KA4/B4		50K1M4	55K24	

# (2) MR-J4 series

(a) 200 V class

		Servo	motor	
Converter unit	Drive unit	HG-JR_		
		1000 r/min series	1500 r/min series	
	MR-J4-DU30K_	30K1	30K1M	
MR-CR55K	MR-J4-DU37K_	37K1	37K1M	

# (b) 400 V class

		Servo motor		
Converter unit	Drive unit	HG-JR_		
		1000 r/min series	1500 r/min series	
MR-CR55K4	MR-J4-DU30K_4	30K14	30K1M4	
	MR-J4-DU37K_4	37K14	37K1M4	
	MR-J4-DU45K_4		45K1M4	
	MR-J4-DU55K_4		55K1M4	

- 1.3 Configuration with Peripheral Equipment
- (1) MR-J2S series



- Note 1. P and N conductor bars to connect a converter unit and servo amplifier are standard accessories.
  - 2. This system requires a converter unit.
  - 3. Use an MR-J2HBUS\_M\_SSCNET cable as the protection coordination cable.

(2) MR-J4-DU

This diagram shows MR-J4-DU30KB4 and MR-J4-DU37KB4. The way to interface MR-J4-DU\_ is the same as MR-J4-\_. Refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.



Note 1. L+ and L- conductors to connect the converter unit and drive unit are standard accessories. The converter unit and drive unit are installed more closely together than they are shown in this diagram. 2. For the power supply specifications, refer to Part 7 "Common Reference Material".

- 3. For the power supply specifications of the cooling fan, refer to the Servo Motor Instruction Manual (Vol. 3).
- 4. Bus voltage decreases according to the voltage and operation pattern of the main circuit, and there may be a shift in dynamic brake deceleration during forced stop deceleration. If dynamic brake deceleration is not desired, delay the time to turn off the electromagnetic contactor.
- 5. Install an overcurrent protection device (molded-case circuit breaker, fuse, or others) to protect the branch circuit. (Refer to section 5.3.)
- 6. The converter unit and the drive unit can be connected to the control circuit power supply (L11/L21) by daisy chain. Refer to section 5.2 for the wire size and the selection of the overcurrent protection device.

# 1.4 Installation

Mounting direction and distance

1 Note	<ul> <li>Install the converter unit and servo amplifier accurately and vertically on a perpendicular wall. Otherwise a malfunction may be caused.</li> <li>Secure the prescribed distance between the converter unit/servo amplifier and the inner surface of the cabinet or other devices. Otherwise a malfunction may be</li> </ul>
	caused. • When using equipment that generates heat, such as regenerative options, set up with sufficient consideration of heat generation so that there is no effect on the converter unit/servo amplifier.

# (1) MR-J2S series

(a) For single installations



# (b) Mounting dimensions



	[Un	iit: mm]	
Convo emplifier	Dimensions		
Servo ampliner		W2	
MR-J2S-30KA4/B4	380	290	
MR-J2S-30KA/B, 37KA/B MR-J2S-37KA4/B4, 45KA4/B4, 55KA4/B4	450	360	

# (2) MR-J4-DU\_

(a) Installation



(b) Mounting hole dimensions



Drive unit	Variable dimensions [mm]				Screw size	
	W1	W2	W3	W4	W5	A
MR-J4-DU30K_ MR-J4-DU37K_ MR-J4-DU45K_4 MR-J4-DU55K_4	300	260 ±0.5	20	281	9.5	M6
MR-J4-DU30K_4 MR-J4-DU37K_4	240	120 ±0.5	60	222	9	M5

1.5 Magnetic Contactor Control Connector (CNP1) [Exclusively for MR-J4-DU\_]

● The J2S series comes with no magnetic contactor control connector.

Enabling the magnetic contactor output shuts off the main circuit power supply automatically when the drive unit activates an alarm.

Setting converter unit parameter [Pr. PA02] to "\_ \_ 1" (the initial value) enables the magnetic contactor output.



(1) When the magnetic contactor drive output is enabled Connecting the magnetic contactor control connector (CNP1) to the coil of a magnetic contactor enables the control of the magnetic contactor.

# CNP1 connection internal diagram



- Note 1. Use a step-down transformer when the converter unit and drive unit are 400 V class and the coil voltage of the magnetic contactor is 200 V class.
  - 2. Bus voltage decreases according to the voltage and operation pattern of the main circuit, and there may be a shift in dynamic brake deceleration during forced stop deceleration. If dynamic brake deceleration is not desired, delay the time to turn off the electromagnetic contactor.
  - 3. If instantaneous power failure or any other problem lowers the voltage of L11 or L21, the magnetic contactor turns off.

When the drive unit sends the converter unit a start up command, the converter unit shorts CNP1-2 and L21, powering the control circuit of the magnetic contactor. This turns on the magnetic contactor and powers up the main circuit of the converter unit.

In the following cases, the converter unit releases CNP1-2 and L21 and powers down the main circuit automatically.

- (a) When the converter unit activates an alarm.
- (b) When the drive unit activates an alarm.
- (c) When the forced stop of the converter (EM1) unit is turned off.
- (d) When the drive unit outputs [AL. 95 STO warning].
- (2) When the magnetic contactor drive output is disabled Activating an alarm of the converter unit or drive unit does not shut off the main circuit power supply. Configure the circuit so that an alarm can be detected and the main circuit power supply can be shut off.

# 2. SIGNALS AND WIRING

# 2.1 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams

WARNING •Insulate the connections of the power supply terminals. Failure to do so may cause electric shock.

<u>∕</u> Note	<ul> <li>Always connect a magnetic contactor between the main circuit power supply and L1/L2/L3 of the converter unit in order to configure a power supply shut-off on the power supply side of the converter unit. If a magnetic contactor is not connected, continuous flow of a large current may cause a fire when the converter unit or servo amplifier malfunctions.</li> <li>Generate a fault signal and shut off the power supply. Not doing so may cause a fire when a regenerative transistor malfunctions or the like may overheat the regenerative resistor.</li> <li>To avoid a malfunction of the servo motor, connect the wires to the correct phase terminals (U/V/W) of the drive unit and the servo motor.</li> <li>Do not connect the servo motor directly to the 3-phase 200 V power supply or the 3-phase 400 V power supply. Otherwise a malfunction may be caused.</li> <li>Do not switch the motor power cables while currents are applied to the motor.</li> </ul>
	Doing so may cause an abnormal operation or a malfunction.

# POINT

When using an external dynamic brake, refer to the Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual.



#### (1) General-purpose interface 200 V class

# (2) SSCNET interface 200 V class





#### (3) General-purpose interface 400 V class

# (4) SSCNET interface 400 V class



# 2.2 Power-on Sequence

- (1) MR-J2S-30 kW or more
  - (a) Power-on sequence
    - For the power supply wiring, make sure to use a magnetic contactor in the main circuit power supply as shown in Section 2.1.
       Configure so that the magnetic contactor is turned off at the same time as an alarm is generated in the external sequence.
    - 2) Turn on the control circuit power supply L11/L21 at the same time as or before turning on the main circuit power supply.
       If the main circuit power supply is not turned on, a warning is displayed on the display. However, the warning disappears and operation returns to normal when the main circuit power supply is
    - turned on.
      The servo amplifier can receive SON (servo-on) signals approximately 1 s after the main circuit power supply is turned on. Therefore, if SON (servo-on) is turned on at the same time as the 3-phase power supply, the base circuit will be turned on after approximately 1 s. After approximately 20 ms, RD (Ready) is turned on and operation becomes available.

# (2) MR-J4-DU\_A\_

- (a) Power-on procedure
  - For the power supply wiring, make sure to use a magnetic contactor (L1/L2/L3) in the main circuit power supply as shown in Section 2.1.
     Configure so that the magnetic contactor is turned off at the same time as an alarm is generated in the external sequence.
  - 2) When the magnetic contactor drive output of the converter unit is enabled, turn on simultaneously the control circuit power supply (L11/L12) of the converter unit and that of the drive unit. The main circuit power supply is turned on automatically after the converter unit and drive unit start up. When an external sequence controls the magnetic contactor, turn on the control circuit power supply (L11/L12) of the converter unit and that of the drive unit as or before turning on the main circuit power supply. If the main circuit power supply is not turned on, a warning is displayed on the drive unit display. However, the warning disappears and operation returns to normal when the main circuit power supply is turned on.
  - Servo motor 0 r/min speed Drive unit ON control circuit OFF power supply Converter unit ON control circuit OFF power supply ON Main circuit (Note 4) power supply OFF (3 s) Tb ON Base circuit OFF MBR (Note 1) ON (Electromagnetic OFF brake interlock) (95 ms) ON SON (servo-on) OFF (Note 2) Position command 0 r/min (Note 3)
- (b) Timing chart

- Note 1. When setting up an electromagnetic brake at customer's side, make up a sequence which will operate the electromagnetic brake as follow using MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock).
   ON: Electromagnetic brake is not activated.
   OFF: Electromagnetic brake is activated.
  - 2. Give a position command after the external electromagnetic brake is released.
  - 3. This is in position control mode.
  - 4. In [Pr. PC16 Electromagnetic brake sequence output], set a delay time (Tb) from MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) off to base circuit shut-off at a servo-off.

# (3) MR-J4-DU\_B\_

- (a) Power-on procedure
  - For the power supply wiring, make sure to use a magnetic contactor (L1/L2/L3) in the main circuit power supply as shown in Section 2.1.
     Configure the circuit so that the magnetic contactor is turned off at the same time as an alarm is
  - generated in the external sequence.
    2) Turn on the control circuit power supply (L11/L12) of the converter unit and that of the drive unit at the same time as or before turning on the main circuit power supply. If the main circuit power supply is not turned on, a warning is displayed on the drive unit display. However, the warning disappears and operation returns to normal when the main circuit power supply is turned on.

### (b) Timing chart

1) If the magnetic contactor driving output is enabled and the ready-on is on, turning SON off does not shut off the main circuit power supply.



- Note 1. When setting up an electromagnetic brake at customer's side, make up a sequence which will operate the electromagnetic brake as follow using MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock). ON: Electromagnetic brake is not activated.
  - OFF: Electromagnetic brake is activated.
  - 2. Give a position command after the external electromagnetic brake is released.
  - 3. This is in position control mode.
  - 4. In [Pr. PC02 Electromagnetic brake sequence output], set a delay time (Tb) from MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) off to base circuit shut-off at a servo-off.

2) When the magnetic contactor driving output is enabled and the ready-on is turned off Turning off the ready-on switches off the magnetic contactor of the convertor unit and shuts off the main circuit power supply.



- Note 1. When setting up an electromagnetic brake at customer's side, make up a sequence which will operate the electromagnetic brake as follow using MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock). ON: Electromagnetic brake is not activated.
  - OFF: Electromagnetic brake is activated.
  - 2. Give a position command after the external electromagnetic brake is released.
  - 3. This is in position control mode.

#### 3) When the magnetic contactor driving output is off

When an alarm occurs, turn off the magnetic contactor by using the external sequence and shut off the main circuit power supply.



- Note 1. When setting up an electromagnetic brake at customer's side, make up a sequence which will operate the electromagnetic brake as follow using MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock). ON: Electromagnetic brake is not activated.
  - OFF: Electromagnetic brake is activated.
  - 2. Give a position command after the external electromagnetic brake is released.
  - 3. This is in position control mode.
  - 4. In [Pr. PC02 Electromagnetic brake sequence output], set a delay time (Tb) from MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) off to base circuit shut-off at a servo-off.
  - 5. The base circuit remains ready-on status at servo-off. When the status is ready-off, the base circuit and the servo-on command turn off at the same time. (Tb = 0)
# 2.3 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks

- (1) Converter unit
  - (a) Connector comparison table
    - For the details of signals, refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.



#### (b) List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks

/	MR-HP30K, MR-HP55KA4		MR-CR55K, MR-CR55K4	Note
1	Drive unit connector [CN5]		Protection coordination connector [CN40]	Must switch to a protection coordination cable (option) or prepare a new cable.
			I/O signal connector [CN1]	Must fabricate a new cable.
2	I/O signal connector [CN1]	$\rightarrow$	Magnetic contactor control connector [CNP1]	Must fabricate a new cable.
0	Main circuit terminal block		Main circuit terminal block	
3	[ TE1-1] [TE1-2]		[TE1-1] [TE1-2]	Nista
4	Control circuit terminal block [TE3]		Control circuit terminal block [TE3]	Note
5	PN terminal block [TE2-1] [TE2-2]		PN terminal block [TE2-1] [TE2-2]	

Note. The configuration of the main circuit terminal block differs depending on the capacity. Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".

- (2) Drive unit (General-purpose interface)
  - (a) Connector comparison table

For the details of signals, refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.



#### (b) List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks

$\backslash$	MR-J2SA_			MR-J4-DU_A_		Note	
1	I/O signal connector	[CN1A]		I/O signal connector	[CN11]	Propero o new coble	
2	I/O signal connector	[CN1B]		NO signal connector		Prepare a new cable.	
3	Encoder connector	[CN2]		Encoder connector	[CN2]	Must switch to encoder cable (option) or prepare a new cable.	
4	Communication connector	[CN3]		USB communication connector	[CN5]	Switch to USB cable (option).	
5	Analog monitor	[CN4]		Analog monitor connector	[CN6]	Switch to monitor cable (option).	
6	PN terminal block [TE2-7	I] [TE2-2]		L+/L- terminal	[TE2-1]		
Ø	Servo motor power supply terminal block		$\rightarrow$	Servo motor power output terminal		Noto	
U		[TE1]			[TE1]	Note	
8	Control circuit terminal block	[TE3]		Control circuit terminal L11/L21	[TE3]		
9	Battery connector	[CON1]		Battery connector	[CN4]	Prepare a new battery.	
10	Converter unit connectors	[CN5A]		Protection coordination connecto	or [CN40A]	Must switch to a protection coordination cable (option) or prepare a new cable.	
1	Terminal connector connector	[CN5B]					

Note. The configuration of the main circuit terminal block differs depending on the capacity. Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".

When not using the STO function in MR-J4-\_A\_, attach the short-circuit connector supplied with the servo amplifier to CN8 (STO input signal connector).

# (c) Comparison of signals

# 1) CN1A/CN1B

Refer to Section 3.4 of "Part 2: Replacement of MR-J2S-\_A\_ with MR-J4-\_A\_".

# 2) CN3

MR-J2SA_				MR-J4A_
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	abbreviation (Note)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
CN3	CN3-1	LG	CN3-1	CN3
	CN3-5	RDP	CN3-3	8
2 LG 12 LG RXD 2 TXD 12	CN3-9	SDP	CN3-5	7
	CN3-11	LG	CN3-7	6 
5 15 6 ppp 16 ppy	CN3-15	RDN	CN3-6	
	CN3-19	SDN	CN3-4	
8 18	CN3-20	P5(P5D)	CN3-2	
9 19 10 SDP 20 SDN	CN3-2	RXD	-	
TRE P5	CN3-10	TRE	-	
	CN3-12	TXD	-	

Note. Signal abbreviations in parentheses are for MR-J4-\_A\_.

## 3) CN4

MR-J2SA_		Signal		MR-J4A_
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	symbol	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
CN4	CN4-1	MO1	CN6-3	
1 M01     2 M02	CN4-2	MO2	CN6-2	
4 LG	CN4-4	LG	CN6-1	

# (3) Drive unit (SSCNET interface)

(a) Connector comparison table

For the details of signals, refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.



# (b) List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks

$\backslash$	MR-J2SB_			MR-J4-DU_B_		Note
1	SSCNET cable connector	[CN1A]		SSCNET III cable connector	[CN1A]	Drepere e new echle
2	SSCNET cable connector	[CN1B]		SSCNET III cable connector	[CN1B]	Prepare a new cable.
3	Encoder connector	[CN2]		Encoder connector	[CN2]	Must switch to encoder cable (option) or prepare a new cable.
4	Communication connector	[CN3]		USB communication connector	[CN5]	Switch to USB cable (option).
(5)	Analog monitor	[CN4]		I/O signal connector	[CN 2]	Propero o new coble
6	I/O signal connector	[CON2]		NO signal connector	[CN3]	Prepare a new cable.
$\overline{\mathcal{O}}$	PN terminal block [TE2-7	1] [TE2-2]	$\rightarrow$	L+/L- terminal	[TE2-1]	
	Servo motor power supply term	inal block		Servo motor power output termin	nal	Nieto
0		[TE1]		Servo motor power output terminal [TE1] Note		note
9	Control circuit terminal block	[TE3]		Control circuit terminal L11/L21	[TE3]	
10	Battery connector	[CON1]		Battery connector	[CN4]	Prepare a new battery.
1	Converter unit connectors [C	N5A]		Protection coordination connector	or [CN40A]	Must switch to a protection coordination cable (option) or prepare a new cable.
12	Terminal connector connector	[CN5B]				

Note The configuration of the main circuit terminal block differs depending on the capacity. Refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".

When not using the STO function in MR-J4-\_B\_, mount the short-circuit connector supplied with the servo amplifier to CN8 (STO input signal connector).

(c) Comparison of signals

MR-J2SB_		Abbreviation		MR-J4B_
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	(Note 3)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
CON2	CON2-1	SG (DOCOM)	CN3-3	
2 SG 15 EM1 3 VDD 16 4 NDD 17	CON2-2	EM1 (EM2)	CN3-20 (Note 1)	
DB         5         18           6         19         COM	CON2-3	MBR	CN3-13	
7         20           8         21           0         22	CON2-4	DB	(Note 2)	
10 11 11 23 11 24	CON2-15	VDD		CN3
12 25 13 26	CON2-18	COM (DICOM)	CN3-5 CN3-10	$\begin{array}{c cccc} 1 & 11 \\ \hline 2 & LG & 12 \\ \hline DI1 & 3 & DI2 & 13 \\ \end{array}$
	CN3-6 CN3-16	LA LAR	CN3-6 CN3-16	$\begin{array}{ c c c c c }\hline 4 \\ \hline 4 \\ \hline 0 \\ \hline $
	CN3-7 CN3-17	LB LBR	CN3-7 CN3-17	LA 7 LAR 17 8 LB 18 LBR
Z         LG         12         LG           RXD         3         TXD         13           4         14         14	CN3-8 CN3-18	LZ LZR	CN3-8 CN3-18	LZ 9 LZR 19 10 INP 20 DI3
5 15 6 16 LA 7 LAB 17	CN4-1	MO1	CN3-4	
8         LB         18         LBR           LZ         9         LZR         19	CN4-2	MO2	CN3-14	
	CN4-4	LG	CN3-1 CN3-11	
CN4	Plate	SD	Plate	
□ 2 MO2 □				

Note 1. The factory setting for MR-J4-\_B\_ is EM2.

2. Set with [Pr. PD07] to [Pr. PD09] for use.

3. Signals unique to MR-J4-\_B\_ are in parentheses.

# 3. PARAMETERS

# 3.1 Comparison of Parameters

⚠ Note	<ul> <li>Never perform extreme adjustments and changes to the parameters, otherwise the operation may become unstable.</li> <li>If fixed values are written in the digits of a parameter, do not change these values.</li> <li>Do not change parameters for manufacturer setting.</li> <li>Do not enter any setting value other than those specified for each parameter.</li> </ul>
	POINT

- For the parameter converter function, refer to "Part 7: Common Reference Material".
- To enable a parameter whose abbreviation is preceded by \*, turn the power OFF and then ON after setting the parameter.
- For details about parameter settings for replacement, refer to the MR-J4-\_A\_/MR-J4-\_B\_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual.
- With the drive unit, the deceleration to a stop function is enabled in the factory setting. To disable the deceleration to a stop function, set [Pr. PA04] to "0 \_ \_ "

(1) Converter unit

(a) Parameter comparison list

POINT ●Manufacturer setting parameters are not described here.

	MR-HP30K,MR-HP55KA4					MR-CR55K,MR-CR55K4			
No.	Abbreviation	Parameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value	No.	Abbreviation	Parameter name	Initial value	Customer setting value
0	*STY	Control mode and regenerative option selection	0000h		PA01	*REG	Regenerative options	0000h	
					PA02	*MCC	Magnetic contactor drive output selection	0001h	
4	*DMD	Status display selection	0000h		PA08	*DMD	Status display selection	0000h	
					PA15	AOP3	Function selection A-3	0000h	
5	*ACL	Alarm history clear	0000h		PA09	*BPS	Alarm history clear	0000h	
/				/	PA12	*DIF	Input filter setting	0002h	
/			/	/	PA17	*AOP5	Function selection A-5	0001h	
					PA18	CVAT	Voltage sag detection time for SEMI-F47	200	

(b) Comparison of parameter details

MR-HP30K,MR-HP55KA4				MR-CR55K,MR-CR55K4	
No.	Name and function		No.	Name and function	Initial value
0	Control mode and regenerative option selection Used to select a control mode and a regenerative option. Selection of regenerative option 0: Not used 1: MR-RB136-4 2: MR-RB138-4(3 units) 3: MR-RB139 4: MR-RB137(3 units) Setting values "1" and "2" are only for MR- HP55KA4, while "3" and "4" are only for MR- HP30KA. Incorrect setting will cause a parameter error (AL.37).	0000h	PA01	Regenerative options Select a regenerative option. Set correctly otherwise [AL. 37 Parameter error] will occur.	0000h

# Part 5: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-30 kW or Higher Capacity Models with MR-J4-DU



Note. Set [Pr. PA17 SEMI-F47 function selection] and [Pr. PA18 SEMI-F47 function Voltage sag detection wait] of the converter unit according to [Pr. PA20 SEMI-F47 function selection] and [Pr. PF25 SEMI-F47 function Voltage sag detection wait] of a drive unit.

# (2) Drive unit



(a) General-purpose interface 200 V class Here are described settings of drive unit specific parameters. Settings of the other parameters are the same as MR-J4-\_A\_. Refer to Chapter 5 of "MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".

MR-J2S_A				MR-J4_A			
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value		
0	Control mode and regenerative option selection	0000h	PA02	<ul> <li>Regenerative options</li> <li>Select a regenerative option.</li> <li>For a drive unit, select a regenerative option by configuring the converter unit.</li> <li>Select "0 0" or "0 1", otherwise [AL. 37 Parameter error] will occur.</li> <li>00: Use no regenerative option, or use a regenerative option by configuring the converter unit.</li> </ul>	0000h		

#### (b) SSCNET interface 200 V class

POINT						
●Connecting to a servo system controller results in servo parameters of the						
controller written to the corresponding parameters of the drive unit.						
	eventeen controller medale drive unit offerers versions and MD					

Some servo system controller models, drive unit software versions, and MR Configurator2 software versions limit setting of some parameters or setting values of the parameters. For details, refer to servo system controller user's manuals.

Here are described settings of drive unit specific parameters. Settings of the other parameters are the same as MR-J4-\_B\_. Refer to Chapter 5 of "MR-J4-\_B\_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".

	MR-J2S_B	MR-J4_B			
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value
2	Regenerative resistor          0       0         0       0         Control       Regenerative option selection Make sure to set "00".         Refer to the MR-J2SB_ servo amplifier Instruction Manual.	0000h	PA02	<ul> <li>Regenerative options</li> <li>Select a regenerative option.</li> <li>For a drive unit, select a regenerative option by configuring the converter unit.</li> <li>Select "0 0" or "0 1", otherwise [AL. 37 Parameter error] will occur.</li> <li>00: Use no regenerative option, or use a regenerative option by configuring the converter unit.</li> </ul>	0000h

(c) General-purpose interface 400 V class Here are described settings of drive unit specific parameters. Settings of the other parameters are the same as MR-J4-\_A\_. Refer to Chapter 5 of "MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".

	MR-J2SA4	MR-J4A4					
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.	Name and function	Initial value		
0	Control mode and regenerative option selection	0000h	PA02	<ul> <li>A02 Regenerative options Select a regenerative option. For a drive unit, select a regenerative option by configuring the converter unit. Select "0 0" or "0 1", otherwise [AL. 37 Parameter error] will occur.</li> <li>00: Use no regenerative option, or use a regenerative option by configuring the converter unit.</li> </ul>			
17	Analog monitor output         0       0         Setting       Analog monitor 2 (MO2)         Analog monitor 2 (MO2)       Analog monitor 1 (MO1)         0       Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed)         1       Torque (±8/max. torque)         2       Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed)         3       Torque (±8/max. torque)         4       Current command (±8 V/max. current command)         5       Speed command (±8 V/max. speed)         6       Droop pulse (±10 V/128 pulse)         7       Droop pulse (±10 V/12048 pulse)         8       Droop pulse (±10 V/1292 pulse)         9       Droop pulse (±10 V/12768 pulse)	0100h	PC14	Analog monitor output           PC14/PC15         Display definition           0000         Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed) (Note 1           0001         Torque (±8 V/max. torque) (Note 2           0002         Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed) (Note 2           0003         Torque (+8 V/max. torque) (Note 2           0004         Current command (±8 V/max. current command (±8 V/max. durgue) (Note 2           0005         Command pulse frequency (±10 V/4 Mpulses/s) (Note 3	0000h		
	A Droop pulse (±10 V/131072 pulse) B Bus voltage (+8 V/800 V)		PC15	0006         Servo motor-side droop pr (±10 V/100 pulses) (Note 3           0007         Servo motor-side droop pr (±10 V/1000 pulses) (Note 3           0008         Servo motor-side droop pr (±10 V/10000 pulses) (Note 3           0008 or 0009         (Note 2, 3)           0009         Servo motor-side droop pr (±10 V/10000 pulses) (Note 3           0009         Servo motor-side droop pr (±10 V/10000 pulses) (Note 3           0000         Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)	Ulses 2) Ulses 2) Ulses 42) 42) 42) 42) 42) 42) 42) 42)		

Note 1. "Maximum speed" and " Maximum torque" differ depending on the servo motor. Therefore, after the existing motor has been replaced with an HG motor, the output voltage for "Maximum speed" or " Maximum torque" may differ.

- 2. Units used for MR-J2S-\_A\_ are different from those for MR-J4-\_A\_. Note that the input range of existing equipment needs to be adjusted.
- 3. Set "0008" or "0009". When setting the value, note that the input range of existing equipment needs to be adjusted.

#### (d) SSCNET interface 400 V class

## POINT

- Connecting to a servo system controller writes servo parameters of the controller into the corresponding parameters of the drive unit.
- There are some servo system controller models, drive unit software versions, or MR Configurator2 software versions which limit setting of some parameters or setting values of the parameters. For details, refer to servo system controller user's manuals.

Here are described settings of drive unit specific parameters. Settings of the other parameters are the same as MR-J4-\_B\_. Refer to Chapter 5 of "MR-J4-\_B\_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".

	MR-J2SB4	MR-J4B4					
No.	Name and function	Initial value	No.		Name and function		Initial value
No. 2 22	MR-J2SB4         Name and function         Regenerative option selection Make sure to set "00".         Refer to the MR-J2SB_ servo amplifier Instruction Manual.         Analog monitor output         0       0         Setting       Analog monitor 2         Value       Analog monitor 1 (MO2)         Value       Analog monitor 1         Value       (MO2)         4       Current command (±8 V/max. speed)         3       Torque (±8/max. torque)         2       Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed)         3       Torque (±8/max. torque)         4       Current command (±8/max. current command)         5       Speed command (±8/max. speed)         6       Droop pulse (±10 V/128 pulse)         7       Droop pulse (±10 V/131072 pulse)         8       Droop pulse (±10 V/131072 pulse)         9       Droop pulse (±10 V/131072 pulse)         8       Bus voltage (+8 V/800 V)	Initial value 0000h 0001h	No. PA02 PC09 PC10	Regener Select a For a dri the conv Select "_ error] wil 00: Use by co Analog r Used to (MO1). Setting digit X X X X Analog r Setting value 00 01	MR-J4B4 Name and function ative options regenerative option. ve unit, select a regenerative option by erter unit0 0" or "0 1", otherwise [AL. 37 P l occur. no regenerative option, or use a regene onfiguring the converter unit. nonitor 1 output select an output signal to the Analog mo Explanation Analog monitor 1 output selection For details, refer to the following table. For manufacturer setting nonitor setting value Item Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. torque) Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. torque)	configuring Parameter erative option onitor 1 Initial value 00h 0h 0h 0h 0h	Initial value 0000h 0000h
				02 03 04	Servo motor speed (+8 V/max. rotational speed) Torque (+8 V/max. torque) Current command (+8 V/max_current	0	
				05	command) Speed command (±8 V/max.	0	
				06	rotational speed) Servo motor-side droop pulses	0	
				07	(±10 V/100 pulses) (Note. 2) Servo motor-side droop pulses	0	
				08	(±10 V/1000 pulses) (Note. 2) Servo motor-side droop pulses	0	
				09	(±10 V/10000 pulses) (Note. 2) Servo motor-side droop pulses (±10 V/100000 pulses) (Note. 2)	0	
				0A	Feedback position (±10 V/1 Mpulse) (Note 2)	0	
				0B	Feedback position (±10 V/10 Mpulses) (Note 2)	0	
			OC Feedback position (±10 V/100 O Mpulses) (Note 2)		0		
			0D Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V, 200 V class) O			0	
			0E Speed command 2 (±8V/max. rotational speed or max. speed) O			0	
			17 Encoder inside temperature (±10 O V/±128 °C)				
				Note 1. 5 5 ( 2. E	Setting values with O are available for e Standard: Use a rotary servo motor in th semi closed loop system) mode. Encoder pulse units.	ach mode. e standard	

# 4. CHARACTERISTICS

## 4.1 Capacity of Power Source Facility and Generation Loss

(1) Calorific values of converter units and drive units

Table 5.1 and Table 5.2 shows heat losses at rated load and power supply capacity for a set of a converter unit and drive unit. When a servo motor runs at a speed less than its rated speed, its power supply capacity becomes less than a value in the table while its calorific value remains the same. Since the servo motor requires 2 times to 2.5 times greater instantaneous power for acceleration, use the power supply which ensures that the voltage lies within the permissible voltage fluctuation at the main circuit power supply terminals (L1/L2/L3) of the converter unit. The power supply equipment capacity changes with the power supply impedance.

The actually generated heat falls within the ranges at rated output and at servo-off according to the frequencies of use during operation. When designing an enclosed cabinet, use the values in the table, considering the worst operating conditions. The calorific values in Table 5.1 and Table 5.2 do not include those at regeneration.

#### (a) MR-J2S series

Table 5.1 Power supply capacities and calorific values per axis at rated output for MR-J2S series

		Power supply capacity [kVA]		The calorific value of a s	Required heat	
Servo amplifier	Converter unit	Power factor improving DC reactor not used	Power factor improving DC reactor used	At rated output	At zero torque	dissipation area [m <sup>2</sup> ]
MR-J2S-30KA/B		48	40	1650 (1100 + 550)	60 (30 + 30)	24.1
MR-J2S-37KA/B	MR-HP30KA	59	49	1850 (1300 + 550)	60 (30 + 30)	30.6
MR-J2S-30KA4/B4		48	40	1290 (1010 + 280)	60 (30 + 30)	24.1
MR-J2S-37KA4/B4	MR-HP55KA4	59	49	1650 (1310 + 342)	60 (30 + 30)	30.6
MR-J2S-45KA4/B4		71	59	1810 (1370 + 440)	60 (30 + 30)	33.5
MR-J2S-55KA4/B4		87	72	2190 (1690 + 500)	60 (30 + 30)	40.5

Note. A term on the left in () is for a servo amplifier and one on the right is for a converter unit.

#### (b) MR-J4-DU\_

Table 5.2 Power supply capacities and calorific values at rated output for power regeneration converter unit

			Power supply	capacity [kVA]	The calorific valu	Required		
Converter unit	Drive unit	Servo motor	Power factor improving DC reactor not used	Power factor improving DC reactor used	At rated output	At rated output [Internal heat generation at external cooling]	Servo off	heat dissipation area [m <sup>2</sup> ]
	MR-J4-DU30K_	HG-JR30K1 HG-JR30K1M	48	40	1350 (900 + 450)	470		31.0
MR-CR55K	MR-J4-DU37K_	HG-JR37K1 HG-JR37K1M	59	49	1550 (1000 + 550)	550		36.6
	MR-J4-DU30K_4	HG-JR30K14 HG-JR30K1M4	48	40	1070 (790 + 280)	390	60	25.8
MR-CR55K4	MR-J4-DU37K_4	HG-JR37K14 HG-JR37K1M4	59	49	1252 (910 + 342)	470	(30 + 30)	30.8
	MR-J4-DU45K_4	HG-JR45K1M4	71	59	1580 (1110 + 470)	550		42.4
	MR-J4-DU55K_4	HG-JR55K1M4	87	72	1940 (1440 + 500)	650		43.0

Note. A term on the left in () is for a drive unit and one on the right is for a converter unit.

4.2 Inrush Current When Turning On the Main Circuit/Control Circuit Power Supply

POINT

Inrush current values are changeable depending on the frequency of turning on/off the power supplies and ambient temperature.

An inrush current flow in the units at power-on. Use a molded-case circuit breaker and a magnetic contactor to protect the units from the inrush current. (Refer to Section 5.3)

When using a circuit protector, it is recommended that you use an inertia delay type which will not be tripped by the inrush current.

When the converter unit and drive unit are connected by daisy chain, the total inrush current of the both units flows in.

1) MR-J2S series inrush current when turning on the main circuit/control circuit power supply

The table below shows inrush currents (references) when the maximum permissible voltage (200 V AC class: 253 V AC, 400 V AC class: 528 V AC) is applied. The power supply capacity is 2500 kVA and the wiring length is 1 m.

Convertor unit	Sonio omplifior	Inrush current (A <sub>0-P</sub> )					
Converter unit	Servo ampliller	Main circuit power supply (L <sub>1</sub> /L <sub>2</sub> /L <sub>3</sub> )	Control circuit power supply (L <sub>11</sub> /L <sub>21</sub> )				
	MR-J2S-30K_	270 A	7 A				
WIR-HP3UKA	MR-J2S-37K_	(Attenuates to approximately 20 A in 160 ms)	(Attenuates to approximately 0 A in 200 ms				
	MR-J2S-30K_4	554 A (Attenuates to approximately 20 A in 80 ms)					
MR-HP55KA4	MR-J2S-37K_4	555 A (Attenuates to approximately 20 A in 100 ms)	15 A (Attenuates to approximately 0 A in 150 ms)				
	MR-J2S-45K_4	556 A	······································				
	MR-J2S-55K_4	(Attenuates to approximately 20 A in 100 ms)					

2) MR-J4 series inrush current when turning on the main circuit/control circuit power supply The table below shows inrush currents (references) when the maximum permissible voltage (200 V AC class: 240 V AC, 400 V AC class: 480 V AC) is applied. The power supply capacity is 2500 kVA and the wiring length is 1 m.

Convortor unit	Sonio omplifior	Inrush current (A <sub>0-P</sub> )					
Converter unit	Servo ampliller	Main circuit power supply (L <sub>1</sub> /L <sub>2</sub> /L <sub>3</sub> )	Control circuit power supply (L11/L21)				
	MR-J4-DU30K_	154 A	31 A				
WIR-CROOK	MR-J4-DU37K_	(Attenuates to approximately 20 A in 150 ms)	(Attenuates to approximately 2 A in 60 ms)				
	MR-J4-DU30K_4						
	MR-J4-DU37K_4	305 A	27 A				
MR-CR55K4	MR-J4-DU45K_4	(Attenuates to approximately 20 A in 70 ms)	(Attenuates to approximately 2 A in 45 ms)				
	MR-J4-DU55K_4						

# 5. OPTIONS AND PERIPHERAL EQUIPMENT

# 5.1 Comparison Table of Cable Option Combinations

Cable option	on combinations
--------------	-----------------

Application	MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	Note
Protection coordination cable	MR-J2HBUS_M	MR-J3CDL05M	Connector shape will be changed.
			Cable must be changed.
Connector set	MP 12CNS		Connector shape will be changed.
Connector set	WIN-JZONO	MR-52CNT-A	Cable must be changed.
Magnetic contactor wiring connector		Note	Prepare a new cable.
Digital 1/Q connector		Noto	Connector shape will be changed.
		Note	Cable must be changed.
Terminal connector	MR-A-TM		

Note. Packed with a converter unit

#### 5.1.1 MR-J3CDL05M (0.5 m) Protection Coordination Cable

•When fabricating a protection coordination cable, do wiring correctly. Failure to do so may result in the servo motor working unexpectedly.

This is a cable to connect a converter unit and drive unit.

#### (1) Internal wiring diagram



(2) Fabrication of a protection coordination cable

Fabricate a cable according to the internal wiring diagram of the section (1) using an MR-J2CN1-A connector set and recommended wires shown below.

				Charac	teristics of a	core	Cabla	
Model	Length [m]	Core size [mm²]	Number of cores	Configuration [wires/mm]	Conductor resistance [Ω/km]	insulator outer diameter insulator OD d [mm] (Note 1)	OD Cable outer diameter [mm] (Note 2)	Recommended wire type
MR-J3CDL05M	0.5	0.08	20 (10 pairs)	7/0.127	222 or less	0.38	6.1	UL 20276 AWG#28 10 pair (cream)

Note 1. d is as shown below.



Conductor Insulator

2. This is the standard outside diameter. Although no tolerance is described, the diameter can be up to 10% larger than shown in the table.

#### 5.2 Wire Selection Example

POINT	
•For wiring to	comply with the IEC/EN/UL/CSA standard, refer to "MR-CV_/MR-
CR55K_/MR	-J4-DU_(-RJ) Instruction Manual". To comply with other standards,
use wires co	mpliant with each standard.
Selection co	nditions of wire size is as follows.
Wiring condi	tion: In-air, one-row wiring
Wiring lengtl	n: 30 m or lower (MR-J2S series)
	50 m or lower (MR-J4 series)

POINT

If using the existing cables, refer to "[Appendix 2] Introduction to Renewal Tool".

# 5.2.1 MR-J2S-series power supply wire size

The following diagram shows the wires used for wiring. Use the wires or equivalent given in this section.



In this case, the power supply wire used is a 600 V plastic one and the wiring distance is 30 m or less. When the wiring distance exceeds 30 m, select another wire size in consideration of the voltage drop. The alphabet letters (a, b, c) on the table correspond to crimp terminals used when wiring a servo amplifier. The method of wiring a servo motor differs depending on the type and capacity of the servo motor. To comply with the UL/cUL (CSA) standard, use UL-approved copper wires rated at 60 °C or higher for wiring.

Recommended wire									
Convertor			Wire [mm <sup>2</sup> ]						
unit	Drive unit	1) L₁/L₂/L₃/⊕	2) L <sub>11</sub> /L <sub>21</sub>	3) U/V/W P1/P2/⊕	4) P/C	5) OHS1/OHS2	6) BU/BV/BW		
	MR-J2S-30KA/B	50 (AWG1/0)		60 (AWG2/0)	5.5 (AWG10)	1.25 (AWG16)	1.25 (AWG16)		
	MR-J2S-37KA/B	60 (AWG2/0)		80 (AWG3/0)					
	MR-J2S-30KA4/B4	22 (AWG4)	2 (AWG14)	30 (AWG2)					
	MR-J2S-37KA4/B4	30 (AWG2)		38 (AWG2)					
	MR-J2S-45KA4/B4	38 (AWG2)		50 (AWG1/0)					
	MR-J2S-55KA4/B4	50 (AWG1/0)		60 (AWG2/0)					

# Wire size selection example 1 (IV wire)

#### 5.2.2 MR-J4-series, power supply wire size

The following diagram shows the wires used for wiring. Use the wires given in this section or equivalent.



#### (1) Example of selecting the wire sizes

For the power supply wire, use a 600 V grade heat-resistant polyvinyl chloride insulated wire (HIV wire). The table below shows selection examples of power supply wire sizes.

Wire size selection example (HIV wire)			
Recommended wire			
	Wire [mm <sup>2</sup> ] (Note1, 3)		

		Wire [mm <sup>2</sup> ] (Note1, 3)				
Converter unit (Note 2)	Drive unit (Note 2)	1) L1/L2/L3/⊕	2) L11/L21	3) P2/C	4) U/V/W P1/P2/⊕	
	MR-J4-DU30K_	38 (AWG2): c		5.5 (AWG10): a 3	60 (AWG2/0): d	
WIX-CROOK	MR-J4-DU37K_	60 (AWG2/0): d	1.05 40.0		60 (AWG2/0): d	
	MR-J4-DU30K_4	22 (AWG4): e	1.25 to 2		22 (AWG4): e	
	MR-J4-DU37K_4	22 (AWG4): e	(Note 4)		38 (AWG 2): f	
MR-CR33K4	MR-J4-DU45K_4	38 (AWG2): c			38 (AWG2): c	
	MR-J4-DU55K_4	38 (AWG2): c			38 (AWG2): c	

Note 1. Alphabets in the table indicate crimping tools. For crimp terminals and applicable tools, refer to (2) of this section.

2. To connect these wires to a terminal block, make sure to use the screws that come with the terminal block.

3. Selected based on the servo motor with the largest rated current of all the servo motors available.

4. To comply with the IEC/EN/UL/CSA standard, use a wire of 2  $\rm mm^2.$ 

# (2) Selection example of crimp terminals

The table below shows selection examples of crimp terminals for a terminal block of a drive unit or converter unit when the wires described in (1) of this section are used.

Symbol	Crimp terminal		Applicable tool				
	(Note 2)	Body	Head	Dice	Manufacturer		
а	FVD5.5-10	YNT-1210S					
b	FVD22-10	YF-1 E-4	YNE-38	DH-123 DH-113			
6		YPT-60-21		TD 124			
(Note 1)	R38-10	YF-1 E-4	YET-60-1	TD-124 TD-112			
d		YPT-60-21		TD 125			
(Note 1)	R60-10	YF-1 E-4	YET-60-1	TD-125 TD-113	JST		
е	FVD22-8	YF-1 E-4	YNE-38	DH-123 DH-113			
4		YPT-60-21		TD 104			
(Note 1)	R38-8	YF-1 E-4	YET-60-1	TD-124 TD-112			
g	FVD2-4	YNT-1614					

Note 1. Cover the crimped portion with an insulating tape.

2. Installation of a crimp terminal may be impossible depending on the size, so make sure to use the recommended crimp terminal or one equivalent to it.

5.3 Selection of No-Fuse Breakers, Fuses, and Magnetic Contactors (example)

5.3.1 MR-J2S-series, no-fuse breakers and magnetic contactors (recommended)

Always use one molded-case circuit breaker/one magnetic contactor with one servo amplifier.

		Molded			
Servo amplifier	Converter unit	Cur	rent	Voltaga	Magnetic
		Power factor improving DC reactor not used	Power factor improving DC reactor used	AC	contactor
MR-J2S-30KA/B		400 A frame 250 A	225 A frame 225 A	240.1/	S-N150
MR-J2S-37KA/B		400 A frame 300 A	400 A frame 300 A	240 V	S-N180
MR-J2S-30KA4/B4		225 A frame 150 A	225 A frame 125 A		S-N95
MR-J2S-37KA4/B4		225 A frame 175 A	225 A frame 150 A	600Y/	S-N125
MR-J2S-45KA4/B4	MR-HP55KA4	225 A frame 225 A	225 A frame 175 A	347 V	S-N150
MR-J2S-55KA4/B4		400 A frame 250 A	225 A frame 225 A		S-N180

5.3.2 MR-J4-series, no-fuse breakers, fuses, and magnetic contactors (recommended)

(1) For main circuit power supply

Always use one molded-case circuit breaker and one magnetic contactor with one converter unit. When using a fuse instead of the molded-case circuit breaker, use the one having the specifications given in this section.

		Molded-case	Molded-case circuit breaker (Note 1)			Fuse		
Converter		Frame, ra	Frame, rated current					Magnetic
unit	Drive unit	Power factor improving DC reactor not used	Power factor improving DC reactor used	Voltage AC [V]	Class	Current [A]	Voltage AC [V]	contactor (Note 2)
	MR-J4-DU30K_	225 A frame 175 A	225 A frame 150 A	240		300	200	S-N150
WIR-CR35K	MR-J4-DU37K_	225 A frame 225 A	225 A frame 175 A	240		400	300	S-N180
	MR-J4-DU30K_4	100 A frame 100 A	100 A frame 80 A		Т	175		S-N65
	MR-J4-DU37K_4	125 A frame 125 A	100 A frame 100 A	400		200	600	S-N80
MR-CR55K4	MR-J4-DU45K_4	225 A frame 150 A	125 A frame 125 A	400		300		S-N95
	MR-J4-DU55K_4	225 A frame 175 A	225 A frame 150 A			300		S-N150

Note 1. To comply with the IEC/EN/UL/CSA standard, refer to App. 2.

2. Use a magnetic contactor with an operation delay time (interval between current being applied to the coil until closure of contacts) of 80 ms or less.

# (2) For control circuit power supply

When the wiring for the control circuit power supply (L11, L21) is thinner than that for the main circuit power supply (L1, L2, L3), install an overcurrent protection device (molded-case circuit breaker or fuse) to protect the branch circuit.

#### (a) Converter unit

Convertor unit	Molded-case circuit breaker (Note)		Fuse (0	Class T)	Fuse (Class K5)		
Converter unit	Frame, rated current	Voltage AC [V]	Current [A]	Voltage AC [V]	Current [A]	Voltage AC [V]	
MR-CR55K	30 A frame 5 A	240	1	300	1	250	
MR-CR55K4	30 A frame 5 A	480	1	600	1	600	

Note. To make a converter unit comply with the IEC/EN/UL/CSA standard, refer to App. 2.

#### (b) Drive unit

Drive unit	Molded-case circuit breaker (Note)		Fuse (0	Class T)	Fuse (Class K5)	
Drive unit	Frame, rated current	Voltage AC [V]	Current [A]	Voltage AC [V]	Current [A]	Voltage AC [V]
MR-J4-DU30K_	20 A fromo 5 A	240	1	200	1	250
MR-J4-DU37K_	50 A frame 5 A	240	I	300	I	230
MR-J4-DU30K_4						
MR-J4-DU37K_4	20 Å frama 5 Å	480	1	600	1	<u></u>
MR-J4-DU45K_4	50 A frame 5 A		I	000		000
MR-J4-DU55K_4						

Note. To make a drive unit comply with the IEC/EN/UL/CSA standard, refer to App. 2.

5.4 FR-BU2-(H) Brake Unit



Connect a brake unit to the buses of a converter unit (between L+ and L- of TE2-1). Brake units regenerate larger power than MR-RB regenerative options. Brake units are used when there is insufficient regenerative ability in regenerative options.

When using a brake unit, make sure to refer to the "FR-BU2 Instruction Manual".

# 5.4.1 Selection

Use a converter unit, a brake unit, and a resistor unit in the combination described in the table below.

Bra	ke unit	Resistor unit	Number of connected units	Permissible continuous power [kW]	Resultant resistance [Ω]	Converter unit
200 \/ alaaa	FR-BU2-55K	FR-BR-55K	2 (in parallel)	7.82	1	
200 V class		MT-BR5-55K	2 (in parallel)	11.0	1	MR-CROOK
400 V class	FR-BU2-H55K	FR-BR-H55K	2 (in parallel)	7.82	4	
	FR-BU2-H75K	MT-BR5-H75K	2 (in parallel)	15.0	3.25	MR-CR55R4

# 5.4.2 Parameter setting of brake units

Normally, it is unnecessary to change the FR-BU2-(H) parameters. The table below shows permission for changing each parameter.

Parameter		Dormission	Bomarks	
Number	Name	Fermission	Remarks	
0	Brake mode switching	NO	Do not change the setting.	
1	Monitor display data selection	Available	Refer to the "FR-BU2 installation guide".	
2	Input terminal function selection 1	NO	Do not change the setting.	
3	Input terminal function selection 2			
77	Parameter write selection			
78	Cumulative energization time carrying-over times			
CLr	Parameter clear			
ECL	Alarm history clear			
C1	For manufacturer setting			

# 5.4.3 Connection example

POINT

Connecting the PR terminal of a brake unit to the L+ terminal of a converter unit will cause a malfunction to the brake unit. Make sure to connect the PR terminal of a brake unit to that of a resistor unit.

#### (1) Use of the FR-BR-(H) resistor unit

POINT

- •When connecting two brake units in parallel, use FR-BU2-(H) for both.
- Otherwise an alarm or malfunction may occur.

Make sure to connect the master and slave terminals (MSG, SD) of one brake unit to the master and the slave of the other respectively.

Do not connect as shown below.





#### (a) When the magnetic contactor drive output is enabled

Note 1. For the power supply specifications, refer to Part 7 "Common Reference Material".

- 2. Use a magnetic contactor with an operation delay time (interval between current being applied to the coil until closure of contacts) of 80 ms or less. Bus voltage decreases according to the voltage and operation pattern of the main circuit, and there may be a shift in dynamic brake deceleration during forced stop deceleration. If dynamic brake deceleration is not desired, delay the time to turn off the electromagnetic contactor.
- 3. P1 and P2 are connected in factory. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short-circuit bar across P1 and P2 before connecting the reactor. For details, refer to Chapter 7 in Part 9.
- 4. Make sure that the connection destinations of the P/+ terminal and N/- terminal of a brake unit are correct. Otherwise a malfunction will occur to a converter unit or brake unit.
- 5. For 400 V class, use a step-down transformer.
- Contact rating: 1b normally closed contact, 5 A at 110 V AC/3 A at 220 V AC Normal: TH1 and TH2 are connected. Abnormal: TH1 and TH2 are disconnected.
- 7. Contact rating: 230 V AC\_0.3 A/30 V DC\_0.3 A
- Normal: B and C are connected/A and C are disconnected. Abnormal: B and C are disconnected/A and C are connected.
- 8. Install an overcurrent protection device (molded-case circuit breaker or fuse) to protect the branch circuit. (Refer to Section 5.3 in Part 5.)
- 9. Do not connect multiple wires directly to L+ and L- terminals of TE2-1 of a converter unit.
- 10. Make sure to connect between BUE and SD. (Wired in factory.)
- 11. Make sure that the connection destinations of MSG terminal and SD terminal of a brake unit are correct. Otherwise a malfunction will occur to a converter unit or brake unit.
- 12. Connect L+ and L- terminals of TE2-1 of a converter unit to terminal blocks by using wires described in (4) of this section.
- 13. In order to prevent unexpected restarting of the drive unit, configure the circuit so that EM2 is also turned off when the main circuit power supply is turned off.
- 14. This wiring diagram is for MR-J4-DU\_B\_. The way to interface MR-J4-DU\_ is the same as MR-J4-\_. Refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.



(b) When the magnetic contactor drive output is disabled

Note 1. For the power supply specifications, refer to Part 7 "Common Reference Material".

- 2. Use a magnetic contactor with an operation delay time (interval between current being applied to the coil until closure of contacts) of 80 ms or less. Bus voltage decreases according to the voltage and operation pattern of the main circuit, and there may be a shift in dynamic brake deceleration during forced stop deceleration. If dynamic brake deceleration is not desired, delay the time to turn off the electromagnetic contactor.
- 3. P1 and P2 are connected in factory. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short-circuit bar across P1 and P2 before connecting the reactor. For details, refer to Chapter 7 in Part 9.
- 4. Make sure that the connection destinations of the P/+ terminal and N/- terminal of a brake unit are correct. Otherwise a malfunction will occur to a converter unit or brake unit.
- 5. For 400 V class, use a step-down transformer.
- Contact rating: 1b normally closed contact, 5 A at 110 V AC/ 3 A at 220 V AC Normal: TH1 and TH2 are connected. Abnormal: TH1 and TH2 are disconnected.
- 7. Contact rating: 230 V AC\_0.3 A/30 V DC\_0.3 A
- Normal: B and C are connected/A and C are disconnected. Abnormal: B and C are disconnected/A and C are connected.
- 8. Install an overcurrent protection device (molded-case circuit breaker or fuse) to protect the branch circuit. (Refer to Section 5.3 in Part 5.)
- 9. Do not connect multiple wires directly to L+ and L- terminals of TE2-1 of a converter unit.
- 10. Make sure to connect between BUE and SD. (Wired in factory.)
- 11. Make sure that the connection destinations of MSG terminal and SD terminal of a brake unit are correct. Otherwise a malfunction will occur to a converter unit or brake unit.
- 12. Connect L+ and L- terminals of TE2-1 of a converter unit to terminal blocks by using wires described in (4) of this section.
- 13. In order to prevent unexpected restarting of the drive unit, configure the circuit so that EM2 is also turned off when the main circuit power supply is turned off.
- 14. This wiring diagram is for MR-J4-DU\_B\_. The way to interface MR-J4-DU\_ is the same as MR-J4-\_. Refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.

# (2) Use of the MT-BR5-(H) resistor unit

(a) When connecting one converter unit to one brake unit

1) When the magnetic contactor drive output is enabled



Note 1. For the power supply specifications, refer to Part 7 "Common Reference Material".

- 2. Use a magnetic contactor with an operation delay time (interval between current being applied to the coil until closure of contacts) of 80 ms or less. Bus voltage decreases according to the voltage and operation pattern of the main circuit, and there may be a shift in dynamic brake deceleration during forced stop deceleration. If dynamic brake deceleration is not desired, delay the time to turn off the electromagnetic contactor.
- 3. P1 and P2 are connected in factory. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short-circuit bar across P1 and P2 before connecting the reactor. For details, refer to Chapter 7 in Part 9.
- 4. Make sure that the connection destinations of the P/+ terminal and N/- terminal of a brake unit are correct. Otherwise a malfunction will occur to a converter unit or brake unit.
- 5. For 400 V class, use a step-down transformer.
- Contact rating: 1a normally open contact, 5 A at 110 V AC/ 3 A at 220 V AC Normal: TH1 and TH2 are disconnected. Abnormal: TH1 and TH2 are connected.
- 7. Contact rating: 230 V AC\_0.3 A/30 V DC\_0.3 A
  - Normal: B and C are connected/A and C are disconnected. Abnormal: B and C are disconnected/A and C are connected.
- 8. Install an overcurrent protection device (molded-case circuit breaker or fuse) to protect the branch circuit. (Refer to Section 5.3 in Part 5.)
- 9. Do not connect multiple wires directly to L+ and L- terminals of TE2-1 of a converter unit.
- 10. Make sure to connect between BUE and SD. (Wired in factory.)
- 11. In order to prevent unexpected restarting of the drive unit, configure the circuit so that EM2 is also turned off when the main circuit power supply is turned off.
- 12. This wiring diagram is for MR-J4-DU\_B\_. The way to interface MR-J4-DU\_ is the same as MR-J4-\_. Refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.



#### 2) When the magnetic contactor drive output is disabled

Note 1. For the power supply specifications, refer to Part 7 "Common Reference Material".

- 2. Use a magnetic contactor with an operation delay time (interval between current being applied to the coil until closure of contacts) of 80 ms or less. Bus voltage decreases according to the voltage and operation pattern of the main circuit, and there may be a shift in dynamic brake deceleration during forced stop deceleration. If dynamic brake deceleration is not desired, delay the time to turn off the electromagnetic contactor.
- 3. P1 and P2 are connected in factory. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short-circuit bar across P1 and P2 before connecting the reactor. For details, refer to Chapter 7 in Part 9.
- 4. Make sure that the connection destinations of the P/+ terminal and N/- terminal of a brake unit are correct. Otherwise a malfunction will occur to a converter unit or brake unit.
- 5. For 400 V class, use a step-down transformer.
- Contact rating: 1a normally open contact, 5 A at 110 V AC/3 A at 220 V AC Normal: TH1 and TH2 are disconnected. Abnormal: TH1 and TH2 are connected.
- 7. Contact rating: 230 V AC\_0.3 A/30 V DC\_0.3 A
  - Normal: B and C are connected/A and C are disconnected. Abnormal: B and C are disconnected/A and C are connected.
- 8. Install an overcurrent protection device (molded-case circuit breaker or fuse) to protect the branch circuit. (Refer to Section 5.3 in Part 5.)
- 9. Do not connect multiple wires directly to L+ and L- terminals of TE2-1 of a converter unit.
- 10. Make sure to connect between BUE and SD. (Wired in factory.)
- 11. In order to prevent unexpected restarting of the drive unit, configure the circuit so that EM2 is also turned off when the main circuit power supply is turned off.
- 12. This wiring diagram is for MR-J4-DU\_B\_. The way to interface MR-J4-DU\_ is the same as MR-J4-\_. Refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.

(b) When connecting one converter unit to two brake units





#### 1) When the magnetic contactor drive output is enabled

Note 1. For the power supply specifications, refer to Part 7 "Common Reference Material".

- 2. Use a magnetic contactor with an operation delay time (interval between current being applied to the coil until closure of contacts) of 80 ms or less. Bus voltage decreases according to the voltage and operation pattern of the main circuit, and there may be a shift in dynamic brake deceleration during forced stop deceleration. If dynamic brake deceleration is not desired, delay the time to turn off the electromagnetic contactor.
- 3. P1 and P2 are connected in factory. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short-circuit bar across P1 and P2 before connecting the reactor. For details, refer to Chapter 7 in Part 9.
- 4. Make sure that the connection destinations of the P/+ terminal and N/- terminal of a brake unit are correct. Otherwise a malfunction will occur to a converter unit or brake unit.
- 5. For 400 V class, use a step-down transformer.
- Contact rating: 1a normally open contact, 5 A at 110 V AC/3 A at 220 V AC Normal: TH1 and TH2 are disconnected. Abnormal: TH1 and TH2 are connected.
- 7. Contact rating: 230 V AC\_0.3 A/30 V DC\_0.3 A
- Normal: B and C are connected/A and C are disconnected. Abnormal: B and C are disconnected/A and C are connected. 8. Install an overcurrent protection device (molded-case circuit breaker or fuse) to protect the branch circuit. (Refer to Section 5.3
- in Part 5.) 9. Do not connect multiple wires directly to L+ and L- terminals of TE2-1 of a converter unit.
- 10. Make sure to connect between BUE and SD. (Wired in factory.)
- 11. Make sure that the connection destinations of MSG terminal and SD terminal of a brake unit are correct. Otherwise a malfunction will occur to a converter unit or brake unit.
- 12. Connect L+ and L- terminals of a converter unit to terminal blocks by using wires described in (4) of this section.
- 13. In order to prevent unexpected restarting of the drive unit, configure the circuit so that EM2 is also turned off when the main circuit power supply is turned off.
- 14. This wiring diagram is for MR-J4-DU\_B\_. The way to interface MR-J4-DU\_ is the same as MR-J4-\_. Refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.



#### 2) When the magnetic contactor drive output is disabled

Note 1. For the power supply specifications, refer to Part 7 "Common Reference Material".

- 2. Use a magnetic contactor with an operation delay time (interval between current being applied to the coil until closure of contacts) of 80 ms or less. Bus voltage decreases according to the voltage and operation pattern of the main circuit, and there may be a shift in dynamic brake deceleration during forced stop deceleration. If dynamic brake deceleration is not desired, delay the time to turn off the electromagnetic contactor.
- 3. P1 and P2 are connected in factory. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short-circuit bar across P1 and P2 before connecting the reactor. For details, refer to Chapter 7 in Part 9.
- 4. Make sure that the connection destinations of the P/+ terminal and N/- terminal of a brake unit are correct. Otherwise a malfunction will occur to a converter unit or brake unit.
- 5. For 400 V class, use a step-down transformer.
- Contact rating: 1a normally open contact, 5 A at 110 V AC/ 3 A at 220 V AC Normal: TH1 and TH2 are disconnected. Abnormal: TH1 and TH2 are connected.
- 7. Contact rating: 230 V AC\_0.3 A/30 V DC\_0.3 A
  - Normal: B and C are connected/A and C are disconnected. Abnormal: B and C are disconnected/A and C are connected.
- 8. Install an overcurrent protection device (molded-case circuit breaker or fuse) to protect the branch circuit. (Refer to Section 5.3 in Part 5.)
- 9. Do not connect multiple wires directly to L+ and L- terminals of TE2-1 of a converter unit.
- 10. Make sure to connect between BUE and SD. (Wired in factory.)
- 11. Make sure that the connection destinations of MSG terminal and SD terminal of a brake unit are correct. Otherwise a malfunction will occur to a converter unit or brake unit.
- 12. Connect L+ and L- terminals of a converter unit to terminal blocks by using wires described in (4) of this section.
- 13. In order to prevent unexpected restarting of the drive unit, configure the circuit so that EM2 is also turned off when the main circuit power supply is turned off.
- 14. This wiring diagram is for MR-J4-DU\_B\_. The way to interface MR-J4-DU\_ is the same as MR-J4-\_. Refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.

# (3) Wiring precautions

Use as short wires as possible between a converter unit and brake unit and between a resistor unit and a brake unit. If using a wire of 5 m or longer, be sure to use a twist wire (with 5 or more twists in 1 m). Make sure that a wire is 10 m or shorter even when it is a twisted wire. If a wire of 5 m or longer is not a twisted wire, or if a wire is a twisted wire and longer than 10 m, a malfunction may occur to a brake unit.



#### (4) Wires

(a) Wires for brake units

HIV wire (600 V grade heat-resistant polyvinyl chloride insulated wire) is recommended for use in brake units.

1) Main circuit terminals

N/-	P/+	PR	Π

Terminal block

			Crimp terminal	Tightening	Cable	gauge
В	rake unit	terminal		torque	N/-, P/+	, PR, 🕀
		screw N/-, P/+, size PR, ⊕		[N•m]	HIV wire [mm²]	AWG
200 V class	FR-BU2-55K	M6	14-6	4.4	14	6
400 V	FR-BU2-H55K	M5	5.5-5	2.5	5.5	10
class	FR-BU2-H75K	M6	14-6	4.4	14	6

2) Control circuit terminal

POINT	
●Fix a screw	tightly otherwise the wire may come off or a malfunction may occur.
Fixing a scre	w too tightly can damage the screw or brake unit, resulting in a
short circuit	or malfunction.



**Terminal block** 





Do wiring with the stripped cable twisted to prevent it from becoming loose. Do not solder it. Screw size: M3 Tightening torque: 0.5 N•m to 0.6 N•m Cable gauge: 0.3 mm<sup>2</sup> to 0.75 mm<sup>2</sup> Driver: Small-size slotted screw driver

(Blade thickness: 0.4 mm/Blade width: 2.5 mm)

(b) Wires between a converter unit and terminal blocks when two brake units are used.

Bro	ko upit	Cable gauge		
Dia	Ke unit	HIV wire [mm <sup>2</sup> ]	AWG	
200 V class	FR-BU2-55K	38	2	
400 V class FR-BU2-H55K		14	6	
	FR-BU2-H75K	38	2	

- (5) Crimp terminals for L+ and L- terminals of TE2-1 of a converter unit.
  - (a) Recommended crimp terminals

POINT	
Installation c	f a crimp terminal may be impossible depending on the size, so
make sure to	o use the recommended crimp terminal or one equivalent to it.

Converter unit		Brake unit	Connectable units	Crimp terminal (manufacturer)	Applicable tool (Note 1)
200 V class	MR-CR55K	FR-BU2-55K	2	38-S6 (JST) (Note 2) R38-6S (NICHIFU) (Note 2)	а
400 V class	MR-CR55K4	FR-BU2-H55K	2	FVD14-6 (JST)	b
		FR-BU2-H75K	2	38-S6 (JST) (Note 2) R38-6S (NICHIFU) (Note 2)	а

Note 1. Symbols in the "Applicable tool" column indicate applicable tools described in (b) of this section (5).2. Coat the crimping part with an insulation tube.

#### (b) Applicable tool

Symbol	Converter unit side crimp terminal					
	Crimp torminal		Manufacturor			
	Chinp terminar	Body	Head	Dice	Manufacturer	
а	38-S6	YPT-60-21		TD 124	JST	
		YF-1 E-4	YET-60-1	TD-112		
	R38-6S	NOP60 NOM60			NICHIFU	
b	FDV14-6	YF-1 E-4	YNE-38	DH-112 DH-122	JST	
#### 5.4.4 Dimensions

(1) FR-BU2-(H) brake unit FR-BU2-55K/FR-BU2-H55K/FR-BU2-H75K



(2) FR-BR-(H) resistor unit

[Unit: mm]



Note. Air vents are provided on both right and left sides and the top of the body. The bottom of the body is open.

Resi	stor unit	W	W1	Н	H1	H2	H3	D	D1	С	Approx. mass [kg]
200 V class	FR-BR-55K	480	410	700	620	40	670	450	3.2	12	70
400 V class	FR-BR-H55K	480	410	700	620	20	670	450	3.2	12	70

#### (3) MT-BR5-(H) resistor unit



			[Unit: mm]
Resi	stor unit	Resistance	Approximate mass [kg]
200 V class	MT-BR5-55K	2.0 Ω	50
400 V class	MT-BR5-H75K	6.5 Ω	70

5.5 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment



## MEMO


# Part 6 Review on Replacement of MR-J2M with MR-J4

#### Part 6: Review on Replacement of MR-J2M with MR-J4

#### 1. SUMMARY

This document describes the changes that are applied to when replacing a system using the MR-J2M series with a system using the MR-J4 series. The functions and performance of the MR-J4 series are greatly improved from the MR-J2M series. Mounting dimensions of the both series are significantly different. For the details of the differences, refer to the descriptions in this document.

#### 2. CASE STUDY ON REPLACEMENT OF MR-J2M

#### 2.1 Replacement Method

 Simultaneous replacement with MR-J4-\_A\_ and an HG motor The currently used connectors or cables need to be replaced. The existing cables cannot be used as they are.



1R-J4- A

HG motor

#### 2.2 Equipment Configuration

The models for replacement of both the servo amplifier and servo motor as a set are shown.

Sorios		Model	Replacement	Mounting compatibility	
Selles	Base unit Interface unit Drive L		Drive Unit	model (example)	(O: Compatible)
000.1/ 4.0	MR-J2M-BU_	MR-J2M-P8A	MR-J2M-10DU	MR-J4-10A	Note
200 V AC			MR-J2M-20DU	MR-J4-20A	Note
interface			MR-J2M-40DU	MR-J4-40A	Note
			MR-J2M-70DU	MR-J4-70A	Note
200 V AC SSCNET interface			MR-J2M-10DU	MR-J4-10B	Note
			MR-J2M-20DU	MR-J4-20B	Note
	WIX-52W-60_		MR-J2M-40DU	MR-J4-40B	Note
			MR-J2M-70DU	MR-J4-70B	Note

Note. These replacement models do not have compatibility in mounting.

### 3. DIFFERENCES BETWEEN MR-J2M-A AND MR-J4-\_A\_

#### 3.1 Function Comparison Table

#### 3.1.1 General

	Item	MR-J2M series	MR-J4 series	Reference document/items
1	Regenerative resistor	External option	Built-in (200 W or more)	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 11.2
2	Dynamic brake	Built-in	Built-in (Coasting distance is different.)	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 11.3
3	Control circuit power	1-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC	1-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 1.3
4	Main circuit power	1-phase/3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC 3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC	1-phase/3-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC 3-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 1.3
5	24 V DC power supply	External supply required	External supply required	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, <u>Section 3.5.4</u>
6	Auto Tuning	Real-time auto tuning: 15 steps	Real-time auto tuning: 40 steps Advanced gain search (available in the future) One-touch tuning	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 6.3
7	Control mode	Position control mode (pulse command)	Position control mode (pulse command)     Speed control mode (analog command)     Torque control mode (analog command)	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
8	Maximum input pulses	Differential pulse 500 kpulses/s Command pulse: Sink	Differential pulse 4 Mpulses/s Command pulse: Sink/Source	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
9	The number of DIO points (excluding EM1)	DI: 5 points × 8 axes, DO: 2 points × 8 axes * When an extension I/O unit is used, DI: 32 points; DO: 8 points added	DI: 9 points, DO: 6 points	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier
10	DIO interface	Input: Sink Output: Sink	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink/source	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 3.2
11	Analog input/output	(Input) Unprovided (Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 3 ch	(Input) 2 ch Torque: 10-bit; Speed: 14-bit or equivalent (Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2 ch	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 3.5
12	Number of internal speed commands (General- purpose interface)	0 points	7 points	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
13	Parameter setting method	Setup software (SETUP161E)	MR Configurator2 Push-button (General-purpose interface)	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 6.1.2
14	Setup software communication	RS-232C	USB	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 11.7.3
15	Servo motor (Encoder resolution)	HCFS series (17-bit ABS)	HG series (22-bit ABS)	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
16	Motor maximum torque	HC-KFS 300% HC-MFS 300%	HG-KR 350% (models with a gear: 300%) HG-MR 300%	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
17	LED display	7-segment 5-digit	7-segment 5-digit	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
18	Advanced vibration suppression control II	Unprovided	Provided	MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.1.4
19	Adaptive filter	Provided (I)	Provided (II with improved functions)	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.1.2
20	Notch filter	Provided (× 2)	Provided (× 5)	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.1.6
21	Tough drive	Unprovided	Provided	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual, Section 7.3
22	Drive recorder	Unprovided	Provided	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual
23	Forced stop	EM1 (DB stop)	EM1 (DB stop)/EM2 (deceleration stop) optional	MR-J4A_Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual



#### 3.2 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams

#### 3.3 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks

#### (1) Connector comparison table

An example of connections with the peripheral equipment is shown below. Refer to the respective Installation Guides and Instruction Manuals for details on signals.



#### (2) List of corresponding connectors

	MR-J2M-A					
(1)	I/O signal connected	or	[CN1A]			
(2)	I/O signal connect	or	[CN1B]			
(3)	Encoder connecto	r	[CN2]			
	Communication	PC connection	on			
(4)	connector [CN3]	Analog monitor				
(5)	Main circuit power connector		[CNP3]			
(3)	Regenerative optic	on connector	[CNP1A]			
(6)	Servo motor powe	[CNP2]				
(7)	Control circuit pow	er connector	[CNP1B]			
(8)	Battery connector	[CON5]				
(0)	Extended I/O unit	Extended I/O unit connector				
(9)		[CN4	A] [CN4B]			

MR-J4A_		Note
I/O signal connector	[CN1]	Prepare a new cable.
Encoder connector	[CN2]	Must switch to encoder cable (option) or prepare a new cable.
USB communication connector	r [CN5]	Switch to USB cable (option).
Analog monitor connector	[CN6]	Switch to monitor cable (option).
Main circuit power connector	[CNP1]	Switch to the newer connector
Servo motor power connector	[CNP3]	(enclosed with the amplifier)
Control circuit power connecto	r [CNP2]	(choiced with the ampiner).
Battery connector	[CN4]	Prepare a new battery.
I/O signal connector	[CN1]	Prepare a new cable.

Note. When not using the STO function, attach a short-circuit connector supplied with a servo amplifier onto CN8 (STO input signal connector).

#### (3) Comparison of signals

MR-J2M-A	Signal MR-J4A_			
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin assignment Connector pin No.			Connector pin assignment
CN1A	CN1A-50 CN1A-46 CN1A-21 CN1B-50 CN1B-46 CN1B-21	LG	CN1-3 CN1-28 CN1-30 CN1-34	
OPC         3         ALM_A         28           4         INP4         29         RD4           RES4         5         CR4         30           6         SON4         31         INP3           RD3         7         RES3         32           8         CR3         33         SON3           INP2         9         RD2         34	CN1A-20 (Slot 1) CN1A-18 (Slot 2) CN1A-16 (Slot 3) CN1A-14 (Slot 4) CN1B-20 (Slot 5) CN1B-18 (Slot 6) CN1B-16 (Slot 7) CN1B-14 (Slot 8)	NP	CN1-35	
NP4         15         NG4         40           16         PP3         41         PG3	CN1A-19 (Slot 1) CN1A-17 (Slot 2) CN1A-15 (Slot 3) CN1A-13 (Slot 4) CN1B-19 (Slot 5) CN1B-17 (Slot 6) CN1B-15 (Slot 7) CN1B-13 (Slot 8)	PP	CN1-10	CN1
NP3         17         NG3         42           18         PP2         43         PG2           NP2         19         NG2         44           20         PP1         45         PG1           NP1         21         NG1         46           22         LG         47         LG           0P4         23         0P_VIN         48	CN1A-12 (Slot 1) CN1A-34 (Slot 2) CN1A-7 (Slot 3) CN1A-29 (Slot 4) CN1B-12 (Slot 5) CN1B-34 (Slot 6) CN1B-7 (Slot 7) CN1B-29 (Slot 8)	CR	CN1-41	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
0P2 0F P5 F0	CN1A-26	VIN	CN1-20	LZ = 9 = 0P = 34
0P1 IG	CN1B-26	(DICOM)	CN1-21	PP 11 NP 00
	CN1A-1 CN1B-1	(DOCOM)	CN1-46 CN1-47	12 PG 37 NG
CN1B	CN1A-45 (Slot 1) CN1A-43 (Slot 2) CN1A-41 (Slot 3) CN1A-39 (Slot 4) CN1B-45 (Slot 5) CN1B-43 (Slot 6) CN1B-41 (Slot 7) CN1B-39 (Slot 8)	NG	CN1-36	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
RES8         5         CR8         30           6         SON8         31         INP7           RD7         7         RES7         32           8         CR7         33         SON7           INP6         9         RD6         34           10         RES6         35         CR6           SON6         11         INP5         26	CN1A-44 (Slot 1) CN1A-42 (Slot 2) CN1A-40 (Slot 3) CN1A-38 (Slot 4) CN1B-44 (Slot 5) CN1B-42 (Slot 6) CN1B-40 (Slot 7) CN1B-38 (Slot 8)	PG	CN1-11	20         RES         40         LSN           DICOM         21         LOP         46           22         DICOM         47         DOCOM           INP         23         DOCOM         48           24         ZSP         49         ALM           INP         25         RD         50           TLC         -         -         -
Image: Solution of the second secon	CN1A-25 (Slot 1) CN1A-24 (Slot 2) CN1A-23 (Slot 3) CN1A-22 (Slot 3) CN1B-25 (Slot 5) CN1B-24 (Slot 6) CN1B-23 (Slot 7) CN1B-22 (Slot 8)	OP	CN1-33	
NP6         19         NG6         44           20         PP5         45         PG5           NP5         21         NG5         46           22         LG         47         LG           0P8         23         0P_VIN         48           24         0P7         49         0P_COM           0P6         25         55         50           0P5         LG         46	CN1A-11 (Slot 1) CN1A-33 (Slot 2) CN1A-6 (Slot 3) CN1A-28 (Slot 4) CN1B-11 (Slot 5) CN1B-33 (Slot 6) CN1B-6 (Slot 7) CN1B-28 (Slot 8)	RD	CN1-49	

MB12M-A	Signal		MR-J4- A	
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	symbol	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
CN1A           2         SG         27         V1N           OPC         3         ALM_A         28           4         INP4         29         RD4           RES4         5         CR4         30           6         SON4         31         INP3           RD3         7         RES3         32           8         CR3         33         SON3           INP2         9         RD2         34           10         RES2         35         CR2	CN1A-35 (Slot 1) CN1A-8 (Slot 2) CN1A-30 (Slot 3) CN1A-3 (Slot 4) CN1B-35 (Slot 5) CN1B-8 (Slot 6) CN1B-30 (Slot 7) CN1B-3 (Slot 8)	INP	CN1-22 CN1-24	
SON2         11         INP1         36           12         RD1         37         RES1           CR1         13         SON1         38           14         PP4         39         P64           16         PP3         41         P63           NP3         17         N63         42           18         PP2         43         P62           NP2         19         N62         44           20         PP1         45         P61           NP1         21         N61         46           22         LG         47         LG	CN1A-37 (Slot 1) CN1A-10 (Slot 2) CN1A-32 (Slot 3) CN1A-5 (Slot 4) CN1B-37 (Slot 5) CN1B-10 (Slot 6) CN1B-32 (Slot 7) CN1B-5 (Slot 8)	SON	CN1-15	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
24         0P3         49         0PC0M           0P2         25         P5         50           0P1         LG             CN1B           2         SG         27         VIN           0PC         36         27         VIN           0PC         36         27         VIN           0PC         36         28         28           4         INP8         29         R08           RESS         5         CR         R00	CN1A-36 (Slot 1) CN1A-9 (Slot 2) CN1A-31 (Slot 3) CN1A-4 (Slot 4) CN1B-36 (Slot 5) CN1B-9 (Slot 6) CN1B-31 (Slot 7) CN1B-4 (Slot 8)	RES	CN1-19	8         LBR         33         -           LZ         9         OP         34           10         LZR         35         LG           PP         11         NP         36           12         PG         37         NG           OPC         13         -         38           14         -         39         -           -         15         -         40           16         SON         41         -
6 SON8 31 INP7 RD7 7 RES7 32	CN5-19 (Slot 1-4)	EMG	CN1-42	- 17 CR 42
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	CN5-20 (Slot 5-8) CN5-1 (Slot 1) CN5-3 (Slot 2) CN5-5 (Slot 3) CN5-7 (Slot 4) CN5-11 (Slot 5) CN5-13 (Slot 6) CN5-15 (Slot 7) CN5-17 (Slot 8)	LSP	CN1-43	IS         PC         43         EM2           TL         19         LSP         44           20         RES         45         LSN           DICOM         21         LOP         46           22         DICOM         47         DOCOM           INP         23         DOCOM         48           24         ZSP         49         ALM           INP         25         RD         50           TLC         -         -
Arr 3         21         Nrd3         46           22         L6         47         L6           0P8         23         0P_VIN         48           24         0P7         49         0P_com           0P6         25         P5         50           0P5         L6         1         1           LSN1         3         LSN2         1           LSN2         F         LSN6         15	CN5-2 (Slot 1) CN5-4 (Slot 2) CN5-6 (Slot 3) CN5-10 (Slot 4) CN5-12 (Slot 5) CN5-14 (Slot 6) CN5-16 (Slot 7) CN5-18 (Slot 8) CN1A-27 (Slot 1-4) CN1B-27 (Slot 5-8)	LSN	CN1-44 CN1-48	
SN         CSP7         LSN7         LSN7           LSN4         EB/G_A         EB/G_A         EB/G_A	CN3-1 CN3-3 CN3-11 CN3-13	LG	CN6-1	CN6
CN3	CN3-4	MO1	CN6-2	3
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	CN3-14 CN3-7	MO2 MO3	CN6-3	MO1 2 MO2 1 LG

#### 3.4 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment

POINT	
●Refer to "Pa	rt 9: Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment".

#### 3.5 Comparison of Parameters

The correspondence of the MR-J2M series and MR-J4 series parameter numbers is shown below. Refer to the respective Instruction Manuals for detailed specifications of each parameter.

#### 3.5.1 Parameter comparison list

POINT	
Parameters	for manufacturer setting are not described here.
●With MR-J4-	$-A_$ , the deceleration to a stop function is enabled in the factory
setting. To d	isable the deceleration to a stop function, set [Pr. PA04] to "0".
Refer to the	respective Instruction Manuals for detailed specifications of each
parameter.	

#### (1) Interface unit MR-J2M-P8A

	MR-J2M-A (Interface unit MR-J2M-P8A)		MR-J4A_	Note	
No.	Name	No.	Name		
0	Serial communication function selection	PC21	RS-422 communication function selection	MR-J4-A supports only RS-422. When the personal computer is RS-232C, use the RS-422/RS-232C	
Ŭ	Alarm history clear	PC18	Alarm history clear	conversion cable DSV-CABV (manufactured by Diatrend).	
1	Regenerative option selection	PA02	Regenerative options	The setting must be changed according to option model.	
2	Serial communication protocol checksum selection			The MR-J4A_ initial setting is "Provided". Separate consultation is required for other settings.	
3	Analog monitor 1 output	PC14	Analog monitor 1 output	The setting value must be changed according to	
4	Analog monitor 2 output	PC15	Analog monitor 2 output	monitor output data.	
5	Analog monitor 3 output	/			
6	Analog monitor output 1 offset	PC39	Analog monitor 1 offset	Depends on the hardware. The setting values must	
7	Analog monitor output 2 offset	PC40	Analog monitor 2 offset	be changed.	
8	Analog monitor output 3 offset	/			
9	Input signal filter	PD29	Input filter setting	Some of the settings cannot be set.	
10	Interface unit serial communication station number selection	PC20	Station number setting		
11	1st slot serial communication station number selection	PC20	Station number setting		
12	2nd slot serial communication station number selection	PC20	Station number setting		
13	3rd slot serial communication station number selection	PC20	Station number setting		
14	4th slot serial communication station number selection	PC20	Station number setting		
15	5th slot serial communication station number selection	PC20	Station number setting		
16	6th slot serial communication station number selection	PC20	Station number setting		
17	7th slot serial communication station number selection	PC20	Station number setting		
18	8th slot serial communication station number selection	PC20	Station number setting		
19	IFU parameter writing inhibit	PA19	Parameter writing inhibit	Change the setting value as necessary.	
20	Serial communication time-out selection			The initial setting for MR-J4A_ is "No time-out check". Separate consultation is required for other settings.	

#### (2) Drive unit MR-J2M-\_DU

	MR-J2M-A (Drive unit MR-J2MDU)		MR-J4A_	Note
No.	Name	No.	Name	1
1	Absolute position detection system	PA03	Absolute position detection system	
			Auto tuning response	The setting value must be changed based on machine resonance frequency.
2	Auto Tuning	PA08	Auto tuning mode	The setting value needs to be changed according to the auto tuning mode. Some of the settings cannot be set. <gain adjustment="" correspondence="" mode="" table="">         MR-J2M-A       MR-J4A_         Interpolation mode       2 gain adjustment mode 1         Auto tuning mode 1       Auto tuning mode 1         Auto tuning mode 2       Auto tuning mode 2         Manual       Manual         mode 2       mode</gain>
3	Electronic gear numerator	PA06	Electronic gear numerator	The setting value must be changed according to resolution
4	Electronic gear denominator	PA07	Electronic gear denominator	and detection capability.
5	In-position range	PA10	In-position range	Set it per command input pulse before electronic gear conversion for both MR-J2M-A and MR-J4A
6	Position loop gain 1.	PB07	Model loop gain	The unit system is different. (rad/s→0.1 rad/s)
7	Position command acceleration/deceleration time constant	PB03	Position command acceleration/deceleration time constant	
16	Alarm history clear	PC18	Alarm history clear	
19	DRU parameter writing inhibit	PA19	Parameter writing inhibit	Change the setting value as necessary.
20	Slight vibration suppression control	PB24	Slight vibration suppression control	
20	Encoder cable communication method selection	PC22	Encoder cable communication method selection	
21	Function selection 3 (command pulse selection)	PA13	Command pulse input form	
22	Stop method selection when LSP/LSN is valid	PD30	Stop method selection when LSP/LSN is valid	
23	Feed forward gain	PB04	Feed forward gain	
24	Zero speed	PC17	Zero speed	
27	Encoder output pulses	PA15	Encoder output pulse	Max. output frequency is different.
28	Internal torque limit 1	PA11 PA12	Forward rotation torque limit	
33	Electromagnetic brake sequence output	PC16	Electromagnetic brake	
34	Load to motor inertia ratio	PB06	Load to motor inertia ratio	The unit system is different. (0.1-fold→0.01-fold) Pay attention to the setting value.
35	Position loop gain 2.	PB08	Position loop gain	
36	Speed loop gain 1.			No corresponding parameter (Setting not required)
37	Speed loop gain 2.	PB09	Speed loop gain	
38	Speed integral compensation.	PB10	Speed integral compensation	The unit system is different. (ms $\rightarrow$ 0.1 ms)
39	Speed differential compensation	PB11	Speed differential compensation	
42	Input signal selection 1	PD32	Clear (CR) selection	
51	Operating method selection for RES (Reset) shorting	PD30	Base circuit status selection for RES on	

## Part 6: Review on Replacement of MR-J2M with MR-J4

	MR-J2M-A (Drive unit MR-J2MDU)		MR-J4A_	Note
No.	Name	No.	Name	
	Rotation direction selection	PA14	Rotation direction selection	
54	Encoder output pulse phase selection Encoder output pulse setting selection	PC19	Encoder output pulse phase selection Encoder output pulse setting selection	
55	Position command acceleration/deceleration time constant control	PB25	Position acceleration/deceleration filter type selection	
58	Machine resonance suppression filter 1	PB13 PB14	Machine resonance suppression filter 1 Notch shape selection 1	Change the setting value according to the frequency and depth.
59	Machine resonance suppression filter 2	PB15 PB16	Machine resonance suppression filter 2 Notch shape selection 2	Change the setting value according to the frequency and depth.
60	Low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control			No corresponding parameter (Machine resonance filters can be automatically adjusted with PB01.)
61	Load to motor inertia ratio 2	PB29	Load to motor inertia ratio after gain switching	The unit system is different. (0.1-fold $\rightarrow$ 0.01-fold) Pay attention to the setting value.
62	Position loop gain 2 changing ratio	PB30	Position loop gain after gain switching	
63	Speed loop gain 2 changing ratio	PB31	Speed loop gain after gain switching	It is necessary to convert the ratio to a value to change the setting value.
64	Speed integral compensation changing ratio	PB32	Speed integral compensation after gain switching	
65	Gain switching selection	PB26	Gain switching selection	
66	Gain switching condition	PB27	Gain switching condition	
67	Gain switching time constant	PB28	Gain switching time constant	
69	Command pulse multiplication numerator 2	PC32	Command input pulse multiplication numerator 2	
70	Command pulse multiplication numerator 3	PC33	Command input pulse multiplication numerator 3	
71	Command pulse multiplication numerator 4	PC34	Command input pulse multiplication numerator 4	
76	Internal torque limit 2	PC35	Internal torque limit 2	The unit system is different. (% $\rightarrow$ 0.1%)

4. DIFFERENCES BETWEEN MR-J2M-B AND MR-J4-\_B\_



4.1 Review on Replacement Method



For details about (3), refer to "[Appendix 1] Summary of MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20".

#### 4.2 Replacement Method

#### (1) For simultaneous replacement



(2) For replacement of only a controller and a servo amplifier



(3) Gradual replacement of MR-J2M-B with MR-J4-\_B\_
 Refer to "[Appendix 1] Summary of MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20".



- 4.3 Function Comparison Table
- (1) General Same as 3.1.1
- (2) Comparison of networks

<Comparison of servo system network specifications>

Itom	MR-J2M series		MR-J4 series (Note)			
nem	SSCNET		SSCNET III	SSCNET III/H		
Communication media	Metal cable		Optical fi	ber cable		
Communication speed	5.6Mbps		50Mbps	150Mbps		
			[Standard cord inside cabinet/s	standard cable outside cabinet]		
		$\rightarrow$	Maximum distance between stations: 20 m			
			Maximum overall distance: 320 m			
			(20 m x 16 axes)			
Transmission distance	Overall length: 30 m		[Long distance cable]	[Long distance cable]		
	overall length. oe m		Maximum distance between	Maximum distance between		
			stations: 50 m	stations: 100 m		
			Maximum overall distance:	Maximum overall distance:		
			800 m	1600 m		
			(50 m x 16 axes)	(100 m x 16 axes)		

Note. If the first controller communication is connected using SSCNET III/H in the factory setting, the operation mode will be fixed to "J4 mode". If the communication is connected using SSCNET III, the mode will be fixed to "J3 compatibility mode". To return to the factory setting or to select an arbitrary mode, change the setting with the application "MR-J4(W)-B Change mode" or "MR Mode Change".

The application "MR-J4(W)-B Change mode" or "MR Mode Change" are available with MR Configurator2 Version 1.12N and later. When a version older than 1.12N is used, download an update version from the MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC FA Global Website.



#### 4.4 Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams

#### 4.5 List of Corresponding Connectors and Terminal Blocks

#### (1) Connector comparison table

An example of connections with the peripheral equipment is shown below. Refer to the respective Installation Guides and Instruction Manuals for details on signals.



	MR-J2M-B				
(1)	Bus cable connec	tor	[CN1A]		
(2)	Bus cable-connec	cting connector	[CN1B]		
(3)	Encoder connecto	[CN2]			
	Communication	PC connection	ı		
(4)	connector [CN3]	or			
(5)	Main circuit powe	r connector	[CNP3]		
(5)	Regenerative opt	ion connector	[CNP1A]		
(6)	Servo motor powe	er connector	[CNP2]		
(7)	Control circuit power connector [CNP1				
(8)	Battery connector	[CON5]			
(9)	Extension I/O uni	t connectors [CN4.	A] [CN4B]		

	2	List of	oorroo	nonding	aannaatara
(	<b>Z</b> )	LISCO	cones	ponuing	connectors

MR-J4B_		Note
SSCNET III cable connector	[CN1A]	Switch to SSCNET III cable (option).
SSCNET III cable connector	[CN1B]	Switch to SSCNET III cable (option).
Encoder connector	[CN2]	Must switch to encoder cable (option) or prepare a new cable.
USB communication connector	[CN5]	Switch to USB cable (option).
I/O signal connector	[CN3]	Prepare a new cable.
Main circuit power connector	[CNP1]	Switch to the power connector
Servo motor power connector	[CNP3]	(enclosed with the amplifier).
Control circuit power connector	[CNP2]	
Battery connector	[CN4]	Prepare a new battery.
I/O signal connector	[CN3]	Prepare a new cable.

Note. When not using the STO function, attach a short-circuit connector supplied with a servo amplifier onto CN8 (STO input signal connector).

#### (3) Comparison of signals

MR-J2M-B				MR-J4B_
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	Signal symbol	Connector Pin number	Connector pin assignment
CN3	CN3-20	EM1 (EM2)	CN3-20	CN3
	CN3-13	MBR	CN3-13*	
RXD 3 TXD 13	CN3-4	MO1	CN3-4	LG LG LG LG DI1 3 DI2 13
4 SG 14 MBR M01 5 M02 15	CN3-14	MO2	CN3-14	4 DOCOM 14 MBR MO1 5 MO2 15
6 16	CN3-7	MO3	-	6 DICOM 16 ALM
7 17 8 M03 18	CN3-8	VIN (DICOM)	CN3-5 CN3-10	8 LB 18 LBR
VIN 9 19 10 20	CN3-3	SG (DOCOM)	CN3-3	LZ 9 LZR 19 10 IND 20 DI3
	CN3-1 CN3-11	LG	CN3-1 CN3-11	
	Plate	SD	Plate	

\* The following table shows the output device pins and parameters for assigning R-J4-\_B\_ devices.

Connector pin No.	Parameter	Initial assignment device	I/O division
CN3-13	[Pr. PD07]	MBR	
CN3-15	[Pr. PD09]	ALM	DO-1
CN3-9	[Pr. PD08]	INP	

4.6 Comparison of Peripheral Equipment

POINT	
●Refer to "Pa	rt 9: Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment".

#### 4.7 Comparison of Parameters

The correspondence of the MR-J2M series and MR-J4 series parameter numbers is shown below. Refer to the respective Instruction Manuals for detailed specifications of each parameter.

#### 4.7.1 Parameter comparison list

POINT

J4-\_B\_".

Parameters for manufacturer setting are not described here.

With MR-J4-\_B\_, the deceleration to a stop function is enabled in the factory setting. To disable the deceleration to a stop function, set [Pr. PA04] to "0 \_ \_ \_".
For details, refer to "Part 3: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_B\_ with MR-

#### (1) Interface unit MR-J2M-P8A

	MR-J2M-B (Interface unit MR-J2M-P8B)	MR-J4B_		Note
No.	Name	No.	Name	1
0	Serial communication function selection	$\sim$		No serial communication function.
U	Alarm history clear	PC21	Alarm history clear	
1	Serial communication time-out selection			No serial communication function.
2	Serial communication protocol checksum selection			No serial communication function.
3	Analog monitor 1 output	PC09	Analog monitor 1 output	The setting value must be changed
4	Analog monitor 2 output	PC10	Analog monitor 2 output	according to monitor output data.
5	Analog monitor 3 output	$\square$		
6	Analog monitor output 1 offset	PC11	Analog monitor 1 offset	Depends on hardware.
7	Analog monitor output 2 offset	PC12	Analog monitor 2 offset	Change the setting value.
8	Analog monitor output 3 offset	$\square$		
9	SSCNET type selection (SSCNET communication cycle)			MR-J4B_ is compatible with SSCNET III/H only. The communication cycle depends on the specifications of the controller and the number of connected axes.
	Electromagnetic brake interlock (MBR) axis No. selection	$\sum$		Assigned to CN3.13
10	Test operation selection	$\left[ \right]$		The test operation can be set with the control axis setting switch (SW2).
11	1st slot serial communication station number selection	$\square$		
12	2nd slot serial communication station number selection	$\sum$		
13	3rd slot serial communication station number selection	$\square$		
14	4th slot serial communication station number selection	$\sum$		The axis No. can be set with the
15	5th slot serial communication station number selection	$\square$		selection rotary switch (SW1).
16	6th slot serial communication station number selection			
17	7th slot serial communication station number selection			
18	8th slot serial communication station number selection	$\sum$		
19	IFU parameter writing inhibit	PA19	Parameter writing inhibit	Change the setting value as necessary.

#### (2) Drive unit MR-J2M-\_DU

MR-J2M-B		MR-J4B_		
No	(Drive unit MR-J2MDU)	No	 Name	Note
1	Absolute position detection	PA03	Absolute position detection	
2	selection Regenerative resistor	PA02	system selection Regenerative option selection	The setting must be changed according to option
3 to	Automatically set from the servo system controller			No corresponding parameter (Setting not required)
5 6	Feedback pulse number	$\sim$		No corresponding parameter
7	Rotation direction selection	PA14	Rotation direction selection	
8	Auto Tuning	PAOS	Auto tuning mode	The setting value needs to be changed according to the auto tuning mode. Some of the settings cannot be set. Gain adjustment mode correspondence table MR-J2M-B MR-J4- B
0	Addo Fulling	1 400		Interpolation mode         2 gain adjustment mode 1           Auto tuning mode 1         Auto tuning mode 1           Auto tuning mode 2         Auto tuning mode 2           Manual mode 1
				Manual mode 2 Manual mode
9	Servo response	PA09	Auto tuning response	The setting value must be changed based on machine resonance frequency.
10	Forward rotation torque limit			No corresponding parameter
11	Reverse rotation torque limit	$\sim$		
12	Ratio of load inertia to servo motor inertia (load inertia ratio)	PB06	Load to motor inertia ratio	The unit system is different. (0.1-fold→0.01-fold) Pay attention to setting value.
13	Position loop gain 1.	PB07	Model loop gain	The unit system is different. (rad/s $\rightarrow$ 0.1 rad/s)
14	Speed loop gain 1.			No corresponding parameter (Setting not required)
15	Position loop gain 2.	PB08	Position loop gain	The unit system is different. (rad/s→0.1 rad/s)
16	Speed loop gain 2.	PB09	Speed loop gain	
17	Speed integral compensation.	PB10	Speed integral compensation	The unit system is different. (ms $\rightarrow$ 0.1 ms)
18	Machine resonance suppression filter 1	PB13 PB14	Machine resonance suppression filter 1 Notch shape selection 1	Change the setting value according to the frequency and depth.
19	Feed forward gain	PB04	Feed forward gain	
20	In-position range	PA10	In-position range	Pay attention to the unit system. MR-J2M-B: Set by the feedback pulse unit. MR-J4- B : Set per command pulse.
21	Electromagnetic brake sequence	PC02	Electromagnetic brake	
22	For manufacturer setting		sequence output	
23	Encoder cable selection	PC04	Encoder communication method selection	
	Servo forced stop	PA04	Servo forced stop selection	
04	Motor-less operation selection	PC05	Motor-less operation selection	
24	Slight vibration suppression control selection	PB24	Slight vibration suppression control	
	Low-pass filter selection	PB23	Low-pass filter selection	
25	Adaptive vibration suppression control selection Adaptive vibration suppression control level selection			No corresponding parameter (Machine resonance filters can be automatically adjusted with PB01.)
30	Zero speed	PC07	Zero speed	
31	Error excessive alarm level	PC01 PC06	Error excessive alarm level Error excessive alarm level unit selection	J2MB: 0.025 rev. unit J4B: 1/0.1/0.01/0.001 rev. unit selectable
32	PI-PID switching control selection	PB24	PI-PID switching control selection	Switching with PI-PID switching position droop is not possible.
33	Encoder output pulse setting selection	PA15	Encoder output pulse	Max. output frequency is different.

## Part 6: Review on Replacement of MR-J2M with MR-J4

	MR-J2M-B (Drive unit MR-J2MDU)	MR-J4B_		Note
No.	Name	No.	Name	
34	PI-PID switching position droop			No corresponding parameter
36	Speed differential compensation	PB11	Speed differential compensation	
38	Encoder output pulses	PA15	Encoder output pulse	Max. output frequency is different.
40	DRU parameter writing inhibit	PA19	Parameter writing inhibit	Change the setting value as necessary.

## MEMO


# Part 7 Common Reference Material

#### Part 7: Common Reference Material

#### **1. SPECIFICATION DIFFERENCES**

#### 1.1 Detailed Specification/Function Differences

(1) Comparison of MR-J2S series and MR-J4 series (General-purpose interface/SSCNET interface)

	Item	MR-J2SA_/MR-J2SB_	MR-J4A_/MR-J4B_
		(100 V class) 0.1 kW to 0.4 kW	(100 V class) 0.1 kW to 0.4 kW
1	Capacity range	(200 V class) 0.1 kW to 37 kW	(200 V class) 0.1 kW to 37 kW
		$\frac{(400 \text{ V Class}) 0.0 \text{ kW} (0.05 \text{ kW})}{\text{Built in } (0.2 \text{ kW})}$	(400  V class) 0.0  kW to 35 kW
2	Regenerative resistor	External (11 kW to 22 kW)	External (11 kW to 22 kW)
			Built-in (0.1 kW to 7 kW)
3	Dynamic brake	Built-in (0.1 kW to 7 kW)	External (11 kW to 55 kW)
	, ,	External (11 kW to 55 kW)	Coasting distance is different.
		(100 V class)	
		1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC	(100 V class)
		(200 V class)	1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC
4	Control circuit power	(400 V class)	(200 V Class)
		24  V DC (up to 7 kW)	(400 V class)
		1-phase 380 V AC to 480 V AC	1-phase 380 V AC to 480 V AC
		(11 kW to 55 kW)	
		(100 V class)	(100  V  class)
		1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC	1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC
		(200 V class)	(200 V class)
5	Main aircuit nowar	1-pnase 230 V AC	1-phase/3-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC (up to
5	Main circuit power	3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC (up to 750 W)	750 W)
		kW)	3-phase 200 V AC to <b>240 V AC</b> (1 kW to 37 kW)
		(400 V class)	(400 V class)
		3-phase 380 V AC to 480 V AC	S-phase 300 V AC to 400 V AC
6	24 V DC power	Built-in	External supply required
7	Auto tuning	Real-time auto tuning: 15 steps	Real-time auto tuning: 40 steps
	/		One-touch tuning
		General-purpose interface	General-purpose Interface
		<ul> <li>Position control mode (pulse command)</li> </ul>	Speed control mode (analog command/Internal
		Speed control mode (analog	speed command)
8	Control mode	command/Internal speed command)	<ul> <li>Torque control mode (analog command)</li> </ul>
		• Torque control mode (analog command)	SSCNET III /H interface
		Position control mode	<ul> <li>Position control mode</li> </ul>
		Speed control mode	Speed control mode
		Differential reseiver: 500 knulse/s	I orque control mode     Differential respirer 4 Maulas/s
a	Maximum input pulses	Differential receiver: 500 kpulse/s	Open-collector 200 kpulse/s
3	Maximum input puises	Command pulse: Sink	Command pulse: Sink
		General-purpose interface	General-purpose interface
10	The number of DIO points	DI: 8 points, DO: 6 points	DI: 9 points, DO: 6 points
10	(excluding EM1)	SSCNET interface	SSCNET III / H interface
		DI: 0 points; DO:2 points	DI: 3 points; DO: 3 points
11	Encoder pulse output	ABZ-phase (differential line driver),	ABZ-phase (differential line driver),
	1	∠-phase (open-collector)	∠-pnase (open-collector)
12	DIO interface	Output: Sink	Output: Sink/source
		General-purpose interface	General-purpose interface
		(Input) 2 ch	(Input) 2 ch
12	Apolog ipput/output	Torque: 10-bit; Speed: 14-bit or equivalent	Torque: 10-bit; Speed: 14-bit or equivalent
13	Analog input/output	(Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2 ch	(Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2 ch
		SSCNET interface	SSCNET III / H interface
	Number of intervention of	(Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2 ch	(Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2 ch
14	Number of internal speed	7 points	7 points
14	(General-purpose interface)		
		Setup software (SETUP161F)	MR Configurator2
15	Parameter setting method	Push-button (MR-J2SA_)	Push-button (MR-J4A_)
16	Setup software	PS-232C	
10	communication function	10-2020	000

	Item	MR-J2SA_/MR-J2SB_	MR-J4A_/MR-J4B_
17	Servo motor (Encoder resolution)	HCFS series (17-bit ABS) HAFS series (17-bit ABS)	HG series ( <b>22-bit</b> ABS)
		HC-KFS 300%	HG-KR 350% (with a gear reducer: 300%)
		HC-MFS 300%	HG-MR 300%
10	Motor movimum torquo	HC-SFS 300%	HG-SR 300%
10	Motor maximum torque	HA-LFS 250%,300%	HG-JR 300%
		HC-RFS 250%	HG-RR 250%
		HC-UFS 300%	HG-UR 300%
19	Button (General-purpose interface)	4 buttons	4 buttons
20	LED display	General-purpose interface: 7-segment 5- digit SSCNET interface: 7-segment 2-digit	General-purpose interface: 7-segment 5-digit SSCNET interface: 7-segment <b>3-digit</b>
21	Advanced vibration suppression control II	Unprovided	Provided
22	Adaptive filter	Provided (Adaptive vibration suppression control)	Provided (Adaptive filter II with improved functions)
23	Notch filter	Provided (2 pcs.)	Provided (5 pcs.)
24	Tough drive	Unprovided	Provided
25	Drive recorder	Unprovided	Provided
26	Forced stop	EM1 (DB stop)	EM1 (DB stop)/EM2 (deceleration stop) optional
Note	Functions with c	lifference are shown with shading.	

	Item	MR-J2SCP_/ MR-J2SCL_ (7.1)W an loss _ 400 \/(200 \/ aless)	MR-J4ARJ
		(7 KW of less, 100 V/200 V class)	(7 KW or less, 100 V/200 V class)
1	Capacity range	(200 V class) 0.1 kW to 7 kW	(200 V class) 0.1 kW to 7 kW
2	Internal regenerative resistor	Built-in (0.2 kW to 7 kW)	Built-in (0.2 kW to 7 kW)
3	Dynamic brake	Built-in (0.1 kW to 7 kW)	Built-in (0.1 kW to 7 kW) Coasting distance may be different. (Note <del>)</del>
4	Control circuit power	(100 V Class) 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC (200 V Class) 1-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC	(100 V Class) 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC (200 V Class) 1-phase 200 V AC to <b>240 V AC</b>
5	Main circuit power	(100 V Class) 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC (200 V Class) 1-phase 230 V AC/3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC (to 750 W) 3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC (1 kW to 7 kW)	(100 V Class) 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC (200 V Class) 1-phase /3-phase 200 V AC to <b>240 V AC</b> (to 750 W) 3-phase 200 V AC to <b>240 V AC</b> (1 W to 7 kW)
6	24 V DC power	Built-in	External supply required
7	Auto tuning	Real-time auto tuning: 15 steps	Real-time auto tuning: 40 steps
8	Control mode	(MR-J2SCP_) Built-in positioning function (MR-J2SCL_) Built-in program operation function	Built-in positioning function Built-in program operation function Position control mode (pulse command) Speed control mode (analog command) Torque control mode (analog command)
9	Manual pulse generator maximum input pulse	Open collector 200 kpulses/s	Open collector 200 kpulses/s
10	The number of DIO points (excluding EM1)	DI: 8 points, DO: 5 points, DI/DO combination: 1 point	DI: 11 points, DO: 8 points
11	Encoder pulse output	ABZ-phase (differential line driver), Z-phase (open-collector)	ABZ-phase (differential line driver), Z-phase (open-collector)
12	DIO interface	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink/source
13	Analog input/output	(Input) 2 ch 10-bit torque limit, 10-bit override (Output) 10-bit or equivalent x 2 ch	(Input) 2 ch 10-bit torque limit, 10-bit override or equivalent (Output) 10-bit or equivalent x 2 ch
14	The number of internal speed commands	7 points	7 points
15	Parameter setting method	Setup software (SETUP161E) Push-button	MR Configurator2 Push-button parameter unit
16	Setup software communication	RS-232C	USB
17	Servo motor (Encoder resolution)	HC_FS series (17-bit ABS) HA_FS series (17-bit ABS)	HG series (22-bit ABS)
18	Motor maximum torque	HC-KFS 300% HC-MFS 300% HC-SFS 300% HA-LFS 250%, 300% HC-RFS 250% HC-UFS 300%	HG-KR <b>350%</b> (with a gear reducer: 300%) HG-MR 300% HG-SR 300% HG-JR <b>300%</b> HG-RR 250% HG-UR 300%
19	Button	4 buttons	4 buttons
20	LED display	7-segment 5-digit	7-segment 5-digit
21	Advanced vibration suppression control	Unprovided	Provided
22	Adaptive filter	Provided (Adaptive vibration suppression control)	Provided (Adaptive filter II with improved functions)
23	Notch filter	Provided (2 pcs.)	Provided (5 pcs.)
24	1 ougn arive	Unprovided	Provided
26	Forced stop	EM1 (DB stop)	EM1 (DB stop)/EM2 (deceleration stop) optional
27	Point table No.	(MR-J2SCP_) up to 31	up to 255
28	Program No.	(MR-J2SCL_) up to 16 programs (120 steps)	up to 256 programs (640 steps)
29 Note	Functions with dif	ference are <b>shown with shading</b>	nin/uegree/inch/puise

(2) Comparison of MR-J2S series and MR-J4 series (Built-in positioning function/program supported)

Note. For the coasting distance, refer to "1.2.3 Dynamic brake: coasting distance".

· /			,
	Item	MR-J2M-A/ MR-J2M-B	MR-J4A_/ MR-J4B_
1	Capacity range (to 0.75 kW / 200 V)	0.1 to 0.75 kW / 200 V	0.1 to 0.75 kW / 200 V
2	Regenerative resistor	External option	Built-in (200 W or more)
3	Dynamic brake	Built-in	Built-in (Coasting distance is different.)
4	Control circuit power	1-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC	1-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC
5	Main circuit power	1-phase/3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC 3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC	1-phase/3-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC 3-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC
6	24 V DC power	External supply required	External supply required
_			Real-time auto tuning: 40 steps
1	Auto tuning	Real-time auto tuning:15 steps	One-touch tuning
8	Control mode	General-purpose interface • Position control mode (pulse command) SSCNET interface • Position control mode	General-purpose interface • Position control mode (pulse command) • Speed control mode (analog command) • Torque control mode (analog command) <b>SSCNET III/H-interface</b> • Position control mode • Speed control mode • <b>Torque control mode</b>
		Differential pulse 500 kpulses/s	Differential pulse 4 Mpulses/s
9	Maximum input pulses	Open-collector 200 kpulses/s	Open-collector 200 kpulses/s
10	The number of DIO points (excluding EM1)	General-purpose interface DI: 5 points × 8 axes; DO: 2 points × 8 axes SSCNET interface DI: 0 points; DO:0 points * When an extension I/O unit is used, DI: 32 points; DO: 8 points are added.	General-purpose interface DI: 9 points, DO: 6 points SSCNET III / H interface DI: 3 points; DO: 3 points
		ABZ-phase (differential line driver)	ABZ-phase (differential line driver)
11	Encoder pulse output	General-purpose interface	General-purpose interface
		Z-phase (open collector)	Z-phase (open collector)
12	DIO interface	Output: Sink	Outout: Sink/source
13	Analog input/output	General-purpose interface (Input) Unprovided (Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 3 ch SSCNET interface (Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 3 ch	General-purpose interface (Input) 2 ch Torque: 10-bit; Speed: 14-bit or equivalent (Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2 ch SSCNET III / H interface (Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2 ch
14	The number of internal speed commands	(MR-J2M-A) 0 points	(MR-J4A_) 7 points
15	Parameter setting method	MR Configurator (SETUP161E) Push-button	MR Configurator2 Push-button (MR-J4A_)
16	Setup software communication function	RS-232C	USB
17	Servo motor (Encoder resolution)	HC_FS series (17-bit ABS)	HG series (22-bit ABS)
18	Motor maximum torque	HC-KFS 300% HC-MFS 300% HC-UFS 300%	HG-KR <b>350%</b> (with a gear reducer: 300%) HG-MR 300% HG-UR 300%
19	Button	(MR-J2M-A) 4 buttons	(MR-J4A_) 4 buttons
20	LED display	(MR-J2M-A) 7-segment 5-digit	(MR-J4A_) 7-segment 5-digit
	Advanced vibration	(MR-J2M-B) /-segment 5-digit	(MR-J4B_) /-segment 3-digit
21	suppression control II	Unprovided	Provided
22	Adaptive filter	Provided (I)	Provided (II function upgrading)
23	Notch filter	Provided (2 pcs.)	Provided (5 pcs.)
24	Tough drive	Unprovided	Provided
25	Drive recorder	Unprovided	
26	Forced stop	EM1 (DB stop)	Select EM1 (DB stop) or EM2 (deceleration to a stop)
	Note Functions with	difference are shown with shading.	

(3) Comparison of MR-J2M series and MR-J4 series (General-purpose interface / SSCNET interface)

#### 1.2 Servo amplifier

If using the existing cables and servo motor, refer to "[Appendix 2] Introduction to Renewal Tool".

#### 1.2.1 Main circuit terminal block

Series	Main circuit terminal block	Series	Main circuit terminal block
MR-J2S-10_ to MR-J2S-60_	TE1         • For 3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC or 1-phase 230 V AC         L1       L2         U       V         Terminal screw: M4         Tightening torque: 1.2 [Nrm]         TE2         ← Front side         D       C         P       Lm         U       V         W       V         Terminal screw: M4         Tightening torque: 1.2 [Nrm]	MR-J4-10_(-RJ) to MR-J4-60_(-RJ)	CNP1 CNP2 CNP3 L2 C V U V B B C V W N L1 P3 L21 P4 C Tightening torque: 1.2 [N-m]
MR-J2S-70_, MR-J2S-100_	TE1     TE2       L1     L2     L3       Terminal screw: M4     D     C       Terminal screw: M4     Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]	MR-J4-70_(-RJ), MR-J4-100_(-RJ)	CNP1         CNP2         CNP3           1         P+         U           12         C         V           13         D         W           N-         L11         P4           P4         Z         P4           P4         Z         Z           P4         Z         Z           P4         Z         Z           P4         Z         Z
MR-J2S-200_, MR-J2S-350_	TE1       PE terminal         L1       L3       U       V       W         Terminal screw: M4       Tghtening torque: 1.2 [N+m]       Terminal screw: M4         Tghtening torque: 1.2 [N+m]       Terminal screw: M4       Tghtening torque: 1.2 [N+m]         TE2       L1       L1       D       P       0       N         Terminal screw: M4       Tghtening torque: 1.2 [N+m]       Terminal screw: M4       Tghtening torque: 1.2 [N+m]	MR-J4-200_(-RJ), MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	CNP1         CNP2         CNP3           [1]         P+         U           [2]         C         V           [3]         D         W           N-         L11         P3           P4         P3         2.7           P4         PE         Screw size: M4           (b)         (b)         Tightening torque: 1.2 [N-m]
MR-J2S-500_	TE1     PE terminal       La     Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]       La     0       P     N       U     V       N     U       V     N       Terminal screw: M3.5     Tightening torque: 0.8 [N-m]	MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	TE2     11     TE2     Screw size: M3.5       Tightening torque: 0.8 [N+m]       TE1     L1     TE1     Screw size: M4       L2     Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]       L3     N-       TE3     P3     TE3     Screw size: M4       P4     Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]       P4     C       TE4     D     TE4       V     PE     PE       V     PE       V     PE       V     PE       V     PE       V     Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]
MR-J2S-700_	TE1       PE terminal         L:       L:       L:       C       P       N       U       V       N         Terminal screw:       M4       Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]       Screw To searing lead       Screw To searing lead         Terminal screw:       M3       Terminal screw:       M3       Terminal screw:         TE2       Li:       Terminal screw:       M3.5       Tightening torque: 0.8 [N+m]	MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	TE3 N-P3P4 TE1 L1L2L3P+CUVW TE2 L11L21 PE ⊕ ⊕ TE3 Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N-m] TE1 Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N-m] TE2 Screw size: M3.5 Tightening torque: 0.8 [N-m] PE Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N-m]

Series	Main circuit terminal block	Series	Main circuit terminal block
MR-J2S-11K_, MR-J2S-15K_	TE1     PE terminal       L:     L:     U     V     #     Pi     P     C     N       Terminal screw: M6     Tightening torque: 3.0 [N·m]     Terminal screw: M6       TE2     Tightening torque: 6.0 [N·m]       Terminal screw: M4       Tightening torque: 1.2 [N·m]	MR-J4-11K_(-RJ), MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)	TE1-1       L1[L2]L3 U V W         TE1-2       P3P4P+C N.       TE2         PE       ⊕ ⊕       TE1-1       Screw size: M6 Tightening torque: 3.0 [N+m]         TE1-2       Screw size: M6 Tightening torque: 3.0 [N+m]         TE2       Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]         PE       Screw size: M6 Tightening torque: 3.0 [N+m]
MR-J2S-22K_	TEI     PE terminal       Li     Li     U     V     W     Pi     Pi     N     Image: Second	MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)	TE1-1 L1 L2 L3 U V W TE1-2 P3P4P+C N. PE ⊕⊕ TE2 ⊥11 L21 TE1-1 Screw size: M8 Tightening torque: 6.0 [N+m TE1-2 Screw size: M8 Tightening torque: 6.0 [N+m TE2 Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N-m PE Screw size: M8 Tightening torque: 6.0 [N+m
MR-J2S-30K_, MR-J2S-37K_	TE1     U     V     W       Terminal screw: M10       Taphtening torque: 12.0 [N·m]       Terminal screw: M3       Tightening torque: 0.5 to 0.6 [N·m]       TE2-1       TE2-2       P       Terminal screw: M10       Tightening torque: 12.0 [N·m]       @       Terminal screw: M10       Tightening torque: 12.0 [N·m]	MR-J4-DU30K_, MR-J4-DU37K_	TE2-1 TE2-2 TE1 Screw size: M10 Tightening torque: 12.0 [N+m] TE3 Screw size: M6 TE2-1 Screw size: M6 Tightening torque: 3.0 [N+m] TE2-2 Screw size: M6 Tightening torque: 3.0 [N+m] TE3 Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m] ⊕ ⊕ U V W PE Screw size: M10 Tightening torque: 12.0 [N+m]
MR-J2S-60_4 to MR-J2S-200_4	OVP1     OVP2       L1     0       L2     0       U     0       V     0       V     0       V     0       V     0       V     0       V     0       V     0       V     0       V     0       V     0       V     0       V     0	MR-J4-60_4(-RJ) to MR-J4-200_4(-RJ)	CNP1 N- L1 L2 L3 P3 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP2 P4 CNP3
MR-J2S-350_4	TE1       PE terminal         Li       Terminal screw: M4         Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]       Screw for security lead terminal         U       U         V       U<	MR-J4-350_4(-RJ)	CNP1 N- L1 L2 L3 P3 P4 CH2 P+ C D L11 E3 CNP2 P4 C D L11 E3 P4 C P4 C P4 C P4 C P4 C P4 C P5 P4 C P4 C P5 P5 P4 C P5 P5 P5 P5 C P5 P5 C P5 P5 P5 P5 P5 C P5 P5 P5 P5 C P5 P5 P5 P5 P5 P5 P5 P5 P5 P5

Series	Main circuit terminal block	Series	Main circuit terminal block
MR-J2S-500_4	TEI       PE terminal         L       Torritinal screw: M4         L       Tightering torque: 1.2 [N+m]         N       V         V       V        <	MR-J4-500_4(-RJ)	TE2 11121 TE3 N-P3P4 TE1 L1L2L3P+CUVW PE ⊕ ⊕ TE2 Screw size: M3.5 Tightening torque: 0.8 [N+m] TE3 Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m] TE1 Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m] PE Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]
MR-J2S-700_4	TEI     PE terminal       L:     L:     C     P     N     U     V     N       Terminal screw: M4     Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]     Terminal screw: M4     Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]     Terminal screw: M4       TE2     L:     Terminal screw: M3.5     Tightening torque: 0.8 [N+m]	MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)	TE3 N-P3P4 TE1 L1L2L3P+CUVW TE2 L11_21 PE ⊕ ⊕ TE3 Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m] TE1 Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m] TE2 Screw size: M3.5 Tightening torque: 0.8 [N+m] PE Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]
MR-J2S-11K_4, MR-J2S-15K_4	TEI     PE terminal       L:     L:     U     V     #     P:     P     0     M <td>MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ), MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)</td> <td>TE1-1       L1L2L3       U       V       W         TE1-2       P3P4P+C       N-       TE2       L1L21         PE       Image: Constraint of the state of</td>	MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ), MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)	TE1-1       L1L2L3       U       V       W         TE1-2       P3P4P+C       N-       TE2       L1L21         PE       Image: Constraint of the state of
MR-J2S-22K_4	TE1     PE terminal       Li     Li     U     V     Pi     P     C     N       Terminal screw: M8     Tightening torque: 6.0 [N+m]     Terminal screw: M8       TE2     Lii     Lii       Lii     Lii     Lii       Terminal screw: M4     Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m]	MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ)	TE1-1 L1L2L3 U V W TE1-2 P3P4P+C N- PE D TE2 L1121 TE1-1 Screw size: M8 Tightening torque: 6.0 [N+m] TE2 Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N+m] PE Screw size: M8 Tightening torque: 6.0 [N+m]
MR-J2S-30K_4, MR-J2S-37K_4	TE1       U       V       W         U       V       W       Terminal screw: M10         TE3       Terminal screw: M3       Tightening torque: 0.5 to 0.6 [N+m]         TE2-1       TE2-2       Terminal screw: M10         P       Tightening torque: 12.0 [N+m]         @       Terminal screw: M10         Tightening torque: 12.0 [N+m]	MR-J4-DU30K_4, MR-J4-DU37K_4	TE2 TE3 TE1 Screw size: M8 L+ L11 TE2 Screw size: M6 Tightening torque: 6.0 [N•m] PE TE1 TE3 Screw size: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N•m] PE Screw size: M8 Tightening torque: 6.0 [N•m]
MR-J2S-45K_4, MR-J2S-55K_4	TE1       U       V       W         U       V       W       Terminal screw: M10         Tightening torque: 12.0 [N·m]         E3       Terminal screw: M3         Tightening torque: 0.5 to 0.6 [N·m]         TE2-1         TE2-2         P         N         Terminal screw: M10         Tightening torque: 12.0 [N·m]         Image: Terminal screw: M10         Tightening torque: 12.0 [N·m]	MR-J4-DU45K_4, MR-J4-DU55K_4	TE2-1         TE2-2         TE1         Screw size: M10           L+         L+         Tightening torque: 12.0 [N+m]           L-         L-         Tightening torque: 12.0 [N+m]           1         TE2-1         Screw size: M6           1         TE2-2         Screw size: M6           1         TE2-2         Screw size: M4           PE         TE1         Screw size: M4           Impleming torque: 1.2 [N+m]         PE           Impleming torque: 1.2 [N+m]         PE



#### 1.2.2 Comparison of encoder signals (CN2)

MR-J2S series		Signal		MR-J4 series
Connector pin assignment	Connector pin No.	symbol (Note 1)	Connector pin No.	Connector pin assignment
CN2	CN2-1 CN2-2 CN2-11 CN2-12	LG	CN2-2	
$\begin{array}{c c} LG \\ LG \\ 3 \\ 4 \\ 14 \\ 14 \\ 14 \\ 14 \\ 14 \\ 14 \\$	CN2-6	MD (MX)	CN2-7	CN2 (Note 2)
	CN2-7	MR	CN2-3	2 6 10 · · ·
	CN2-9	BAT	CN2-9	
8 MR 18 MRR	CN2-16	MDR (MXR)	CN2-8	P5 3 THM1 7 BAT MR MX
9 P5 19 10 BAT 20 P5	CN2-17	MRR	CN2-4	
P5 P5	CN2-18 CN2-19 CN2-20	P5	CN2-1	

Note 1. Signal abbreviations in parentheses are for MR-J4 series.

2. For the HC-\_FS /HA-\_FS motor, THM1 and THM2 are not used.

#### 1.2.3 Dynamic brake: coasting distance

#### (1) Dynamic brake time constant



Series	Dynamic brake time constant	Series	Dynamic brake time constant
HC-SFS 2000 r/min	[sul] / 102 150 2000 Speed [r/min]	HG-SR 2000 r/min	Turn to the second seco
HC-SFS 3000 r/min	The second secon	HG-SR 2000 r/min	Speed [r/min]
HC-SFS 400 V	0.045 0.045 0.035 0.035 0.025 0.	HG-SR 400 V	100 100 100 100 100 100 1024 102 1024 1
HC-LFS	$\operatorname{Sul}_{25}$	HG-JR 3000 r/min	The second secon
HC-RFS	The constant line of the const	HG-RR	Speed [r/min]

Series	Dynamic brake time constant	Series	Dynamic brake time constant
HA-LFS 200 V 2000 r/min	$u_{\text{L}}^{\text{(su)}}$	HG-JR 200 V 1500 r/min 3000 r/min	$\mathbf{F}_{u} = \mathbf{F}_{u} $
HA-LFS 400 V 1500 r/min	0.020 0.016 0.012 0.0040	HG-JR 400 V 1500 r/min	Speed [r/min]
HA-LFS 400 V 2000 r/min	$u_{1} = \frac{0.04}{0.035}$ $u_{1} = \frac{0.04}{0.035}$ $u_{2} = \frac{0.025}{0.025}$ $u_{1} = \frac{15K24}{11K24}$ $u_{1} = \frac{11K24}{0.005}$ $u_{2} = \frac{11K24}{0.005}$ $u_{1} = \frac{11K24}{0.000}$ Speed [r/min]	HG-JR 400 V 3000 r/min	The second secon


# (2) Calculation of coasting distance

The figure shows the pattern in which the servo motor comes to a stop when the dynamic brake is operated. Use equation 7.1 to calculate an approximate coasting distance to a stop. The dynamic brake time constant  $\tau$  varies with the servo motor and machine operation speeds. (Refer to (1) of this section.) A working part generally has a friction force. Therefore, actual coasting distance will be shorter than a maximum coasting distance calculated with the following equation.



# Dynamic Brake Operation Diagram

$$L_{\text{max}} = \frac{V_0}{60} \times \left\{ t_e + \tau \left( 1 + \frac{J_L}{J_M} \right) \right\}$$
(7.1)

$L_{\text{max}}$	: Maximum coasting distance
V <sub>0</sub>	: Machine's fast feed speed [mm/min]
J <sub>M</sub>	: Moment of inertia of the servo motor [× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup> ]
J∟	: Load moment of inertia converted into equivalent value on servo motor shaft [× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup> ]
т	: Dynamic brake time constant[s]
te	: Delay time of control section
	For 7 kW or lower servo, there is internal relay delay time of about 10 ms. For 11 kW to 55 kW
	servo, there is delay caused by magnetic contactor built into the external dynamic brake (about 50
	ms) and delay caused by the external relay.

### (3) Electronic dynamic brake

The electronic dynamic brake operates in the initial state for HG series servo motors with a 500 W or smaller capacity.

The time constant "T" for the electronic dynamic brake will be shorter than that for normal dynamic brake. Therefore, coasting distance will be shorter than in normal dynamic brake.

Series	Servo motor
HG-KR	HG-KR053, HG-KR13, HG-KR23, HG-KR43
HG-MR	HG-MR053, HG-MR13, HG-MR23, HG-MR43
HG-SR	HG-SR51, HG-SR52

## Parameter settings (for MR-J4-\_A\_series)

No.	Abbrevia- tion		Name and function					
PF09	*FOP5	Function se	lection F-5			Refer to N	lame and	
		Setting digit		Explanation Initial value				
		x	Electronic dyr 0: Automatic 2: Disabled Refer to the fo Series HG-KR HG-MR HG-SR	amic brake selection. (effective only for specific servo motors) ollowing table for the specified servo motors. Servo motor HG-KR053, HG-KR13, HG-KR23, HG-KR43 HG-MR053, HG-MR13, HG-MR23, HG-MR43 HG-SR51, HG-SR52	Oh			
PF15	DBT	Electronic D Set an oper	ectronic Dynamic Brake Operating Time et an operating time for the electronic dynamic brake.					

#### Parameter settings (for MR-J4-\_B\_series)

No.	Abbrevia- tion				Initial value [unit]	Setting range		
PF06	*FOP5	Funct	tion sele	ection F-5			Refer to N	lame and
		S	Setting digit		Explanation Initial value			
		_	X	Electronic dyr 0: Automatic 2: Disabled Refer to the fo Series HG-KR	Iectronic dynamic brake selection.       0h         : Automatic (effective only for specific servo motors)       0h         : Disabled       0h         Refer to the following table for the specified servo motors.       0h         Series       Servo motor         HG-KR       HG-KR13       HG-KR23			
				HG-MR	HG-MR053, HG-MR13, HG-MR23, HG-MR43			
				HG-SR HG-SR51, HG-SR52				
PF12	DBT	Electi Set a	tronic Dy an opera		2000 [ms]	0 to 10000		

Note. When the electronic dynamic brake is released during operation, the servo system cannot be switched on until [Pr. PF12] operating time is over.

- 1.2.4 Forced stop deceleration function selection
- (1) Parameter setting (for MR-J4-\_A\_series)

POINT

●With MR-J4-\_A\_, the deceleration to a stop function is enabled by the factory setting. To disable the deceleration to a stop function, set [Pr. PA04] to "0 \_ \_ \_".

Number	Abbrevi- ation	Name and function							Setting range
PA04	*AO	Function sel	ection A-	1				Refer to Na	me and
	P1	This is used	to select	the forc	ed stop input and forced stop	deceleration function.		function col	umn.
				1			1		
		Settin	g digit		Explanation		Initial		
			~	For me	anufacturar actting		Value		
			<u>_ ^</u>		anulaciuler seiling		011		
			×	-			Oh		
		^ *		Forcer	t ston deceleration function sel	ection	2h		
		^_		0. For	0: Forced stop deceleration function disabled (EM1)				
				2: For	orced stop deceleration function enabled (EM2)				
			Refer		fer to the following table for details.				
		Setting	EM2	2/EM1	Decelerati	on method			
		value	sele	ection	EM2 or EM1 is off	Alarm occurred			
		0	E	M1	MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) turns off without the forced stop	MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) turns of without the forced stop	f		
		2		MO	MPR (Electromagnetic	MPR (Electromognotio			
		2		IVIZ	brake interlock) turns off	brake interlock) turns of	f		
					after the forced stop	after the forced stop			
					deceleration.	deceleration.			

(2) Parameter setting (for MR-J4-\_B\_series)

POINT		
With MR-J4-	_B_, the deceleration to a stop function is enabled in the factory	
setting. To d	isable the deceleration to a stop function, set [Pr. PA04] to "0	".

Number	Abbrevi- ation	-				Name and function			Initial value [unit]	Setting range
PA04	*AO P1	Fur Thi	nction selects is used to	tion A-1	l the forc	ced stop input and forced stop of	deceleration function.		Refer to Na function co	ime and umn.
			Setting	digit		Explanation		Initial value		
				Х	For m	nanufacturer setting		0h		
			X_			<b>6</b> 1 4 1 4		0h		
		_×				o forced stop selection nabled (The forced stop input EN sabled he forced stop input EM2 and E to the following table for details	lection ed stop input EM2 or EM1 is used.) nput EM2 and EM1 are not used.)			
			x For 0: F 2: F Ref			Forced stop deceleration function selection 0: Forced stop deceleration function disabled (EM1) 2: Forced stop deceleration function enabled (EM2) Refer to the following table for details.				
			Setting	EM2/	EM1	Dec	eleration method			
			value	selec	ction	EM2 or EM1 is off	Alarm occurred			
			00	EN	M1	MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) turns off without the forced stop deceleration.	MBR (Electromagnetic to interlock) turns off withor forced stop deceleration	orake ut the		
			20	EN	M2	MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) turns off after the forced stop deceleration.	MBR (Electromagnetic to interlock) turns off after forced stop deceleration	orake the		
			01	Not us EM2 c EM1	sing or		MBR (Electromagnetic I interlock) turns off witho forced stop deceleration	orake ut the		
			21	Not us EM2 c EM1	sing pr		MBR (Electromagnetic b interlock) turns off after forced stop deceleration	orake the		
			20 01 21	Not us EM2 c EM1 Not us EM2 c EM1	M2 sing pr sing pr	MBR (Electromagnetic brake interlock) turns off after the forced stop deceleration.	MBR (Electromagnetic linterlock) turns off after forced stop deceleration MBR (Electromagnetic linterlock) turns off witho forced stop deceleration MBR (Electromagnetic linterlock) turns off after forced stop deceleration	orake the orake ut the orake the		

1.2.5 24 V DC power supply for interface: built-in  $\Rightarrow$  outside supply requisite

These are the recommended specifications for a 24 V DC power source for interface that is required for renewal.

Select according to the following specifications.

Item	MR-J2S series	MR-J2M series		MR-J4 series
For interface 24 V DC power supply	Servo amplifier Internal power supply			External supply required 24 V DC ±10%
	External supply 24 V DC ±10% Power capacity: 80 mA or more	External supply 24 V DC ±10% Power capacity: 300 mA or more	$\rightarrow$	Power capacity MR-J4A_: 500 mA or more MR-J4B_: 300 mA or more

1.2.6 Servo setup software: Setup software (SETUP161E) ⇒ MR Configurator2

Item	MR-J2S series		
Same actus actuses	Setup software (SETUP161E)		MR 0
Servo setup software	Model: MRZJW3-SETUP161E		Mod

MR-J4 series
MR Configurator2
Model: SW1DNC-MRC2-E

## (1) MR Configurator2 (SW1DNC-MRC2-E) specification

Item	Description
Project	Create/read/save/delete project, system setting, and print
Parameter	Parameter setting, amplifier axis name setting, parameter converter (Note 1)
Positioning data (Note 2)	Point table, program, indirect addressing
Monitor	Display all, I/O monitor, graph, and ABS data display
Diagnostics	Alarm display, alarm onset data display, drive recorder, display of the reason for no rotation, system configuration, life diagnosis, machine diagnosis.
Test operation	Jog operation, positioning operation, motor-less operation, DO forced output, and program operation, test operation event information, single-step feed (Note 2)
Adjustment	One-touch tuning, tuning, and machine analyzer
Others	Servo assistant, parameter setting range update, help display, connection to MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC FA Global Website

Note 1. This function is available only in standard control mode.

2. SW1DNC-MRC2-E supports only MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ.

### (2) System configuration

For servo setup software components, refer to the Instruction Manual.

#### 1.2.7 Communication I / F: RS-232C $\Rightarrow$ USB

For connection with PC-AT compatible personal computer

Item	MR-J2S series		MR-J4 series
Communication cable	RS-232C communication	$\rightarrow$	USB communication
	Cable length: 3 m		Cable length: 3 m

## 1.2.8 Servo amplifier initializing time

This section explains the initializing time of the servo amplifier (the time taken between power-on and servoon reception). The initializing time is <u>2 s at maximum for the MR-J2S- A servo amplifier</u>, but <u>3.5 s at</u> <u>maximum for the MR-J4- A servo amplifier</u>. Note the initializing time difference upon replacement.

<Points to note upon replacement>

- (1) When using the electromagnetic brake to prevent a drop in a vertical lift application or the like with an external timer to adjust the brake release time, the lift may drop due to a longer servo-lock time. Adjust the brake release time as necessary or use MBR (electromagnetic brake interlock signal).
- (2) A longer servo-on time at power-on may cause a delay in the servo motor starting time after powerup. Please take note.
- (1) MR-J2S-\_A\_ series servo amplifier The initializing time is 1 to 2 s.



(2) MR-J2M-P8A series servo amplifier The initializing time is 3 s.





# (3) MR-J2S-\_B\_ series servo amplifier

(4) MR-J2M-P8B series servo amplifier



(5) MR-J4-\_A\_ / MR-J4-\_B\_ series servo amplifier The initializing time is 2.5 to 3.5 s.



### 1.2.9 The pulse width of the encoder Z-Phase pulse

Note that the pulse width and start-up timing of the encoder Z-phase pulse signal (OP) output from the servo amplifier are different between the MR-J2S / MR-J2M series and the MR-J4 series.

#### <Precautions>

\* Always reset the home position upon replacement.

	MR-J2S/MR-J2M series	MR-J4 series				
At low speed Lower than approximately 130 r/min At high speed Approximately 130 r/min or higher	128/131,072 pulses 128 pulses (Approximately 6 ms)(Note 1)	128/131,072 pulses				
At high speed Approximately 130 r/min or higher	Approximately 440 µs fixed	Approximately 440 µs fixed				

Note 1. This is the pulse width when the servo motor rotates at 10 r/min. The time for the pulse width varies depending on the number of the servo motor revolutions.

2. Pulse width =  $128 \times (60/(\text{servo motor speed} \times 131072) \times 10^6 [\mu s]$ 

#### <Simultaneous replacement>



Note 1. This is the pulse width when the servo motor rotates at 10 r/min. The time for the pulse width varies depending on the number of the servo motor revolutions.

2. Pulse width = 4096 × (60/(servo motor speed ×4194304) ×10<sup>6</sup> [µs]

# 2. SERVO AMPLIFIER DIMENSIONS/ATTACHMENT DIFFERENCES

2.1 MR-J2S  $\Rightarrow$  MR-J4 Comparison Table of Servo Amplifier Dimensions/Installation Differences

2.1.1 General-purpose interface/SSCNET interface 200 V class (22 kW or less)

The following table shows comparison of the MR-J2S series and MR-J4 series dimensions. The height and width of the MR-J4 series are the same or smaller than the MR-J2S series basically. The depth is larger for the 400 W and 600 W capacities. The replacements for 1 kW or less capacity types are possible using the same mounting holes. The number of mounting screws is different for the 2 kW and 3.5 kW capacities, and the mounting screw distance is different for the 5 kW to 22 kW capacities. The screw sizes are different for the 11 kW and 15 kW capacities. (Refer to the comparison of dimensions.)

	-		•	•					
Model	Model	Hei	ght	Wi	dth	De	pth	Mounting s	screw pitch
MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4
MR-J2S-10_	MR-J4-10_	168	168	50	40	135	135	156 (Vertical)	156 (Vertical)
MR-J2S-20_	MR-J4-20_							(2 screws)	(2 screws)
MR-J2S-40_	MR-J4-40_			70			170		
MR-J2S-60_	MR-J4-60_						(Note 1)		
MR-J2S-70_	MR-J4-70_				60	190	185	156 (Vertical)/	156 (Vertical)/
MR-12S-100	MR- 14-100							42 (Horizontal)	42 (Horizontal)
WIIX-525-100_	1011 (-34-100_							(3 screws)	(3 screws)
MR-J2S-200_	MR-J4-200_			90	90	195	195	156 (Vertical)/	156 (Vertical)/
		-						78 (Horizontal)	78 (Horizontal)
MR-J2S-350_	MR-J4-350_							(4 screws)	(3 screws)
	MD 14 500	250	250	120	40E	200	200	225 (Vertical)/	(NOLE 2)
WR-J25-500_	MR-J4-500_	250	250	130	105	200	200	235 (Vertical)/	235 (Vertical)/
								(4 screws)	(4 screws)
MR-12S-700	MR-14-700	350	300	180	172			335 (Vertical)/	285 (Vertical)/
								160 (Horizontal)	160 (Horizontal)
								(4 screws)	(4 screws)
MR-J2S-11K_	MR-J4-11K_	400	400	260	220	260	260	376 (Vertical)/	380 (Vertical)/
		1						236 (Horizontal)	196 (Horizontal)
WIR-J23-13N_	WIR-J4-15K_							(4 screws)	(4 screws)

260

376 (Vertical)/

(4 screws)

326 (Horizontal)

376 (Vertical)/

(4 screws)

236 (Horizontal)

350

Comparison of dimensions (comparison between the same capacity types) Unit: mm

Note 1. The depth will increase.

MR-J4-22K

MR-J2S-22K

2. The number of mounting screws will be changed.

• Dimensions with differences are **shown with shading**.

2.1.2 General-purpose interface/SSCNET interface 100 V class (0.4 kW or less)

The following table shows comparison of the MR-J2S series and MR-J4 series dimensions. The height and width of the MR-J4 series are the same or smaller than the MR-J2S series basically. The depth is larger for the 400 W and 600 W capacities. The mounting dimensions are interchangeable.

Model	Model	Height		Width		Depth		Mounting screw pitch	
MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	MR-J2S MR-J4		MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S MR-J4		MR-J2S	MR-J4
MR-J2S-10_1	MR-J4-10_1	168	168	50	40	135	135	156 (Vertical)	156 (Vertical)
MR-J2S-20_1	MR-J4-20_1							(2 screws)	(2 screws)
MR-J2S-40_1	MR-J4-40_1			70			170		
							(Note)		

Comparison of dimensions (comparison between the same capacity types) Unit: mm

Note. The depth will increase.

· Dimensions with differences are shown with shading.

# 2.1.3 Built-in positioning function/program supported 200 V class (7 kW or less)

The following table shows comparison of the MR-J2S series and MR-J4 series dimensions. The height and width of the MR-J4 series are the same or smaller than the MR-J2S series basically. The depth is larger for the 400 W and 600 W capacities. The replacements for 1 kW or less capacity types are possible using the same mounting holes. The number of mounting screws is different for the 2 kW and 3.5 kW capacities, and the mounting screw distance is different for the 5 kW to 7 kW capacities.

Model	Model	Hei	ght	Wi	dth	De	pth	Mounting s	screw pitch
MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4
MR-J2S-10_	MR-J4-10A-RJ	168	168	50	40	135	135	156 (Vertical)	156 (Vertical)
MR-J2S-20_	MR-J4-20A-RJ							(2 screws)	(2 screws)
MR-J2S-40_	MR-J4-40A-RJ			70			170		
MR-J2S-60_	MR-J4-60A-RJ						(Note 1)		
MR-J2S-70_	MR-J4-70A-RJ				60	190	185	156 (Vertical)/ 42 (Horizontal)	156 (Vertical)/ 42 (Horizontal)
MR-J2S-100_	MR-J4-100A-RJ							(3 screws)	(3 screws)
MR-J2S-200_	MR-J4-200A-RJ			90	90	195	195	156 (Vertical)/ 78 (Horizontal)	156 (Vertical)/ 78 (Horizontal)
MR-J2S-350_	MR-J4-350A-RJ							(4 screws)	(3 screws) (Note 2)
MR-J2S-500_	MR-J4-500A-RJ	250	250	130	105	200	200	235 (Vertical)/ 118 (Horizontal) (4 screws)	235 (Vertical)/ 93 (Horizontal) (4 screws)
MR-J2S-700_	MR-J4-700A-RJ	350	300	180	172			335 (Vertical)/ 160 (Horizontal) (4 screws)	<b>285 (Vertical)</b> / 160 (Horizontal) (4 screws)

Comparison of dimensions (comparison between the same capacity types) Unit: mm

Note 1. The depth will increase.

2. The number of mounting screws will be changed.

# • Dimensions with differences are shown with shading.

2.1.4 Built-in positioning function/program supported 100 V class (0.4 kW or less)

The following table shows comparison of the MR-J2S series and MR-J4 series dimensions. The height and width of the MR-J3 series are the same or smaller than the MR-J2S series. The depth is larger for the 400 W capacity. The mounting dimensions are interchangeable.

|--|

Model	Model	Height		Width		Depth		Mounting screw pitch	
MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4
MR-J2S-10_1	MR-J4-10A1-RJ	168	168	50	40	135	135	156 (Vertical)	156 (Vertical)
MR-J2S-20_1	MR-J4-20A1-RJ							(2 screws)	(2 screws)
MR-J2S-40_1	MR-J4-40A1-RJ			70			170		
							(Note)		

Note. The depth will increase.

• Dimensions with differences are **shown with shading**.



#### Comparison of 200 V/100 V class dimensions





2.1.5 General-purpose interface drive unit/SSCNET interface drive unit 200 V class (30 kW or more)

The following table shows comparison of the MR-J2S series and MR-J4 series dimensions. The height and width of the MR-J4 series are the same or smaller than the MR-J2S series basically. The depth will increase when a heat sink is placed in a cabinet. For the mounting dimensions, the mounting screw pitch and screw sizes will be changed. (Refer to the comparison of dimensions.)

Com	parison of	dimensions	(com	oarison	between	the	same	canaci	tv t	vnes	) Unit <sup>.</sup>	mm
Com	parison or	unnensions	(COIII)	Janson	Detween	uic	Same	capaci	ιγι	ypes	<i>)</i> Offic.	

Model	Model	Hei	ight	Width		Depth		Mounting screw pitch	
MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4
MR-J2S-30K_	MR-J4-DU30K_	500	380	450	300	300	200	480 (Vertical)/	360 (Vertical)/
MR-J2S-37K_	MR-J4-DU37K_						(328) (Note)	(4 screws)	(4 screws)
MR-HP30KA	MR-CR55K			200	300			480 (Vertical)/ 110 (Horizontal) (4 screws)	

Note. The values in the parentheses are applied to when a heat sink is placed in a cabinet. Pay attention to the depth.

• Dimensions with differences are shown with shading.



# 2.1.6 General-purpose interface/SSCNET interface 400 V class (22 kW or less)

The following table shows comparison of the MR-J2S series and MR-J4 series dimensions. The height and width of the MR-J3 series are the same or smaller than the MR-J2S series. The 5 kW capacity types are interchangeable. Please note the following when replacing: The number of mounting screws is different for the 600 W to 2 kW capacities, and the mounting screw distance is different for the 3.5 kW and 7 kW to 22 kW capacities. The screw sizes are different for the 11 kW and 15 kW capacities. (Refer to the comparison of dimensions.)

Model	Model	Hei	ght	Wi	dth	De	pth	Mounting	screw pitch
MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4
MR-J2S-60_4	MR-J4-60_4	168	168	90	60	195	195	156 (Vertical)/ 78 (Horizontal)	156 (Vertical)/ 42 (Horizontal)
MR-J2S-100_4	MR-J4-100_4							(4 screws)	(3 screws) (Note)
MR-J2S-200_4	MR-J4-200_4				90				156 (Vertical)/ 78 (Horizontal) ( <b>3 screws)</b> (Note)
MR-J2S-350_4	MR-J4-350_4	250	250	130	105	200	200	235 (Vertical)/ 118 (Horizontal) (4 screws)	235 (Vertical)/ 93 (Horizontal) (4 screws)
MR-J2S-500_4	MR-J4-500_4				130				235 (Vertical)/118 (Horizontal) (4 screws)
MR-J2S-700_4	MR-J4-700_4	350	300	180	172			335 (Vertical)/ 160 (Horizontal) (4 screws)	285 (Vertical)/ 160 (Horizontal) (4 screws)
MR-J2S-11K_4	MR-J4-11K_4	400	400	260	220	260	260	376 (Vertical)/	380 (Vertical)/
MR-J2S-15K_4	MR-J4-15K_4							(4 screws)	(4 screws)
MR-J2S-22K_4	MR-J4-22K_4			350	260			376 (Vertical)/ 326 (Horizontal) (4 screws)	376 (Vertical)/ 236 (Horizontal) (4 screws)

Comparison of dimensions (comparison between the same capacity types) Unit: mm

Note. The number of mounting screws will be changed.

• Dimensions with differences are shown with shading.



Comparison of 400 V class dimensions





2.1.7 General-purpose interface drive unit/SSCNET interface drive unit 400 V class (30 kW or more)

The following table shows comparison of the MR-J2S series and MR-J4 series dimensions. The height and width of the MR-J4 series are the same or smaller than the MR-J2S series basically. The depth will increase when a heat sink is placed in a cabinet. For the mounting dimensions, the mounting screw pitch and screw sizes will be changed. (Refer to the comparison of dimensions.)

	•		·	•						
Model	Model	el He		Wi	Width		pth	Mounting screw pitch		
MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	MR-J2S	MR-J4	
MR-J2S-30K_4	MR-J4-DU30K_4			380	240			480 (Vertical)/ 290 (Horizontal) (4 screws)	360 (Vertical)/ 120 (Horizontal)	
MR-J2S-37K_4	MR-J4-DU37K_4		380	450	300		200	480 (Vertical)/	(4 SCIEWS)	
MR-J2S-45K_4	MR-J4-DU45K_4	500				300 <b>(328)</b>	(328)	360 (Horizontal)		
MR-J2S-55K_4	MR-J4-DU55K_4						(Note)	(4 screws)	360 (Vertical)/	
MR-HP55KA4	MR-CR55K4			200				480 (Vertical)/ 110 (Horizontal) (4 screws)	260 (Horizontal) (4 screws)	

Comparison of dimensions (comparison between the same capacity types) Unit: mm

Note. The values in the parentheses are applied to when a heat sink is placed in a cabinet. Pay attention to the depth.

• Dimensions with differences are shown with shading.





2.2 MR-J2M-\_  $\Rightarrow$  MR-J4-\_ Comparison Table of Servo Amplifier Dimensions/Installation Differences

The following table shows comparison of the MR-J2M series and MR-J4 series dimensions. The width of the MR-J4 series is the same or smaller than the MR-J2M series. The depth is larger for the 400 W and 750 W capacities. Note that the height is larger for all the capacities. Mounting dimensions of the both series are significantly different. Please take note.

Model	Model	Hei	ght	Wi	dth	De	oth	Mounting s	screw pitch
MR-J2M series	MR-J4 series	MR-J2M	MR-J4	MR-J2M	MR-J4	MR-J2M	MR-J4	MR-J2M	MR-J4
MR-J2M-BU4 + MR-J2M-P8A +	MR-J4-10, 20A × 4 units	140	168 (Note)	230	40 × 4 = 160	158	135	86 (Vertical)/ 218 (Horizontal)	156 (Vertical) (2 screws) × 4
MR-J2MDU	× 4 units						170 (Note)	(4 3016W3)	
	MR-J4-70A × 2 units				60 × 2 = 120		185 (Note)		Height 156/ width 42 (3 screws) × 2
MR-J2M-BU6 + MR-J2M-P8A +	MR-J4-10, 20A × 6 units	140	168 (Note)	290	40 × 6 = 240	158	135	86 (Vertical)/ 278 (Horizontal) (4 screws)	156 (Vertical) (2 screws) × 6
WIR-J2WIDU	× 6 units	-					(Note)	(+ 5010100)	
	MR-J4-70A × 3 units				60 × 3 = 180		185 (Note)		Height 156/ width 42 (3 screws) × 3
MR-J2M-BU8 + MR-J2M-P8A +	MR-J4-10, 20A × 8 units	140	168 (Note)	350	40 × 8 = 320	158	135	86 (Vertical)/ 338 (Horizontal)	156 (Vertical) (2 screws) × 8
MR-J2MDU	MR-J4-40A × 8 units						170 (Note)	(4 screws)	
	MR-J4-70A × 4 units				60 × 4 = 240		185 (Note)		Height 156/ width 42 (3 screws) × 4

Comparison of dimensions (comparison between the same capacity types) Unit: mm

Note. The width will increase.

Dimensions with differences are shown with shading.



# Comparison between the MR-J2M and the MR-J4 series





2.3 MR-J2S-\_A\_/MR-J2S-\_CP\_/MR-J2S-\_CL\_ Parameter Diversion Procedure

2.3.1 Operation procedure of parameter conversion

The parameter converter function of MR Configurator2 allows the servo parameters of MR-J2S-\_A\_/MR-J2S-\_CP\_/MR-J2S-\_CL\_ to be changed to the servo parameters of MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ).

(Conversion of MR-J2S-\_A\_: version 1.12N or more; conversion of MR-J2S-\_CP\_/CL\_: version 1.25B or more)



Setup software (SETUP161E)

Change MR-J2S-\_A\_/MR-J2S-\_CP\_/MR-J2S-\_CL to MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ)

MR Configurator2

### 2.3.2 MR-J2S-\_A\_/MR-J2S-\_CP\_/MR-J2S-\_CL\_ parameter diversion procedure

• Parameter reading from the servo amplifier MR-J2S-\_A\_/ MR-J2S-\_CP\_/ MR-J2S-\_CL\_



• Converting the parameters of MR-J2S-\_A\_/MR-J2S-\_CP\_/MR-J2S-\_CL\_ and writing them to the MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ) servo amplifier



- 2.3.3 Parameter reading from the servo amplifier MR-J2S-\_A\_/MR-J2S-\_CP\_/MR-J2S-\_CL\_
- (1) Start the setup software (MRZJW3-SETUP161E).

6	🖗 МІ	R-J2S-A(1	00/200V 7	KW or be	low),9600bps	MITSUB	ISHI Se	rvo Configuration Soft	ware [00Sta	ation]		×
10	<u>F</u> ile	<u>S</u> ystem	<u>M</u> onitor	<u>A</u> larm	<u>D</u> iagnostics	<u>P</u> arameters	<u>T</u> est	$\operatorname{Ad}\underline{v}anced$ -function	Poi <u>n</u> t-data	Program-Data	<u>H</u> elp	
I												
I												
C												

(2) Set the system settings.

Click [System] in the menu to display the system settings dialog box.

Set the Model Selection, Baud Rate Selection, Comm Port Selection, Capacity selection, and Station number selection.

😵 System Settings	
Model Selection: MR-J2S-A	Capacity selection
Comm Port Selection: 1	Station number selection Without station number With station number
<u></u> K	Cancel

(3) Read the servo parameters.

Click [Parameters] in the menu to display the parameter list screen.

Connect the MR-J2S-\_A\_/MR-J2S-\_CP\_/MR-J2S-\_CL\_ servo amplifier to a personal computer and click the [Read All] button.

ę	🚯 MR-J2S-A(100/200V 7KW or below),9600bps MITSUBISHI Servo Configuration Software [00Station]												
	<u>F</u> ile	<u>S</u> ystem	<u>M</u> onitor	<u>A</u> larm	<u>D</u> iagnostics	<u>P</u> aramete	ers <u>T</u> est	Ad <u>v</u> anced-f	unction	Poi <u>n</u> t-data	P	rogram-Data	<u>H</u> elp
ľ	😵 Parameter list											×	
L	Parameter table												
L		File r	name:										
		No.	١	lame		Value	Uni		Setting ra	ange ·		<u>W</u> rite	
Ĺ	E											⊻erify	
l							[	<u>R</u> ead All					
l												Write <u>A</u> ll	
l	E										-	Change <u>L</u> is	st
	For parameters with an asterisk(*), cycle amplifier power to initiate changes.								<u>H</u> elp				
	Parameter value								<u>S</u> et to defau	ult			
									<u>C</u> lose				

Change the setting value of [Pr. PA19 Parameter writing inhibit] to "000E" and click the [Write] button. Then turn off/on the power of the servo amplifier.

Click the [Read All] button again to extend the display range of parameter numbers and display the parameters in the list of parameters.

69 N	💖 MR-J2S-A(100/200V 7KW or below),9600bps 🛛 MITSUBISHI Servo Configuration Software [00Station]								
File	Syst	em Moni	itor Alarm Diagr	iostics Paramet	ers Test Adva	anced-function Point-data	Program-Data Help		
	Oper	n							
	Save								
<u> </u>	Print								
	E. ite								
	EXIT						White		
	NO.		Name	Value	Unit	Setting range	wine		
	U	*Cntl. mod	le,reg. brake select	0000		UUUU-FFU5h			
	1	*Function	selection 1	0002		0000-4113h	⊻erify		
	2	Auto tuning	<u>g</u>	0105		0001-042Fh			
II	3	Com. puls	pulse multiply numer.			0-65535	Dood All		
	4	Com. pulse multiply denom.		1		1-65535	ReadAir		
	5	In-position	) range	100	pulse	0-10000			
	6	Position c	ontrol gain 1	35	rad/s	4-2000	Write <u>A</u> ll		
	7	Pos. com.	acc/dec time cons.	3	ms	0-20000			
	8	Internal sp	eed command 1	100	r/min	0-50000	Change List		
	9 Internal speed command 2 500				r/min	0-50000 👻			
Fo	For parameters with an asterisk(*), cycle amplifier power to initiate changes.								
	Parameter value 0000								
	Close								
-									
Sec. 19									

After reading the parameters is completed, Select [File] - [Save] to save the parameter file. (The work with the setup software (MRZJW3-SETUP161E) is finished.)

- 2.3.4 Converting the parameters of MR-J2S-\_A\_/MR-J2S-\_CP\_/MR-J2S-\_CL\_ and writing them to the MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ) servo amplifier
- (1) Start MR Configurator2 (SW1DNC-MRC2-E).



(2) Create a new project.

Select [Project] - [New] from the menu to display the New Project dialog box. Select "MR-J4-A(-RJ)" for Model.

MELSOFT Series MR Configurator2				– 🗆 X
Project View Parameter Positioning-data Moni	itor Diagnosis Test Mode	e Adjustment Tools V	Vindow Help	
Project 4 X	New Project		×	
	Model	MR-J4-A	~	
	Operation mode	Standard	~	
	Multi-ax. unification		~	
	Station	00	<b>M</b>	
Servo Assistant 🛛 🕂 🗙	Option unit	No Connection	~	
Introduction				
No project has been selected	Connection setting —	connection USB		
Use one of the following methods.	C Servo amplifier	connection RS-422 (RS-232		
• Croste o pour project	Com. speed	AUTO	~	
New	Port No.	AUTO	~	
	Search com. s	eed/port No. automatically		
Open a saved project				
	the application is re	ct will be opened whenever started		
		<u>OK</u>	el	
Ready				OVR CAP NUM SCRL

(3) Change MR-J2S-\_A\_/MR-J2S-\_CP\_/MR-J2S-\_CL\_ parameters to MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ) parameters. Select [Parameter] - [Parameter Converter] from the menu to display the parameter converter screen. Then click the [Open file] button and specify the user file that was saved with the setup software (MRZJW3-SETUP161E) with the operation in (3) of Section 2.3.3.

MELSOFT MR Configurator2 N		
: Project View Parameter Sa	afety Positioning-data Monitor Diagnosis Test Mode Adjustment Tools <u>W</u> indow <u>H</u> elp	
	ので、酒店 書 使 ほ 月 ほ ろ 日 る	
Project 4 ×	Parameter Converter ×	4 ▷ ▾
New project	Parameter Converter	- <b>- x</b>
Axis 1:MR-J4-A Sta	Please select the following parameter data file.     Display form       MR-12S-M     MR-12S-M       Display all parameters     Display all parameters       Conversion is done, and the result is displayed.     Display the parameters that are d       The conversion result can be updated to the project file and saved as a parameter data file.     Display the parameters that are d	ifferent from the initial value
	MR-J3-A	Open File
Servo Assistant 4 ×	No. Abbr. Name Units Value	Default
Assistant List		
Servo Startup Procedure		
step3 Machine	MR-J4-A Standard Save As	Update Project
Amplifier Setting	Display only the corresponding parameters to the selected parameters above.	
Step 2: Test Run	No. Abbr. Name Units Value	Default
Step 3: Servo Adjustments Servo Adjustments		
Maintenance of the Servo Amplifier Parts Maintenance		
If a Problem Occurs Troubleshooting		
Ready	[Station 00] MR-J4-A Standard Servo amplifier connection: USB	OVR CAP NUM SCRL

Designate the source model, since the Model Selection window appears when a user file is designated.



# Click [Update Project].

🖅 MELSOFT Series MR Configurator2 New project						
Project View Parameter Positioning-data Monitor Diagnosis Test Mode Adjustment Tools Window Help						
Froject 4 X	Parameter	Converter ×			4 Þ 🗸	
New project	rameter	onverter.				
System Setting	II allotor		_			
Parameter	Axis1					
Select	the paramete	data file of MR-J3-A,MR-J2S-A.	-Display form			
Conve	ersion is done,	and the result is displayed.	<ul> <li>Display all</li> </ul>	parameters		
The c	onversion resu	It can be updated to the project file and saved as a parameter file	<ul> <li>Display the</li> </ul>	parameters that are differen	nt from the initial value	
MR	2S-A					
Servo Assistant 4 ×				[	Open file	
Assistant List No.	Abbr.	Name	Units	Value	Default 🔺	
	*STY	Control mode •regenerative brake option selection		0000	0000	
1	*OP1	Function selection 1		0002	0002 =	
2	ATU	Auto tuning		0105	0102	
3	CMX	Electronic gear numerator		1	1	
step1 Servo Servo 4	CDV	Electronic gear denominator		1	1	
Amp Motor 5	INP	In-position range	pulse	100	100	
step2	PG1	Position loop gain 1	rad/s	35	19	
step3 Machine 7	PST	Position command accel./decel. time constant	ms	3	3	
Step 1: Amplifier Setting	SC1	Internal speed command 1	r/min	100	100 💌	
Amplifier Setting MR-	4-A Standard					
Step 2: Test Run	Display only t	ne corresponding parameters to the selected parameters above.		Save As	Update Project	
Test Run No.	Abbr.	Name	Units	Value	Default 🔨	
Step 3: Servo Adjustments PA01	*STY	Operation mode		1000	1000	
Servo Adjustments PA02	*REG	Regenerative option		0000	0000	
PA03	*ABS	Absolute position detection system		0000	0000	
Maintenance of the PA04 *AOP1 Function selection A-1			2000	2000		
Servo Amplifier Parts PA05 "FBP Number of command input pulses per revolution 10000					10000	
Maintenance	CMX	Elec. gear numerator (Cmd. pls. mult. factor num.)		2	1	
PA07	CDV	Elec. gear denominator (Cmd. pls. mult. factor den.)		1	1	
PA08	ATU	Auto tuning mode		0001	0001	
PA09	RSP	Auto tuning response		16	16 💌	
Ready [Station 00	] MR-J4-A Sta	ndard Servo amplifier connection: USB		01	VR CAP NUM SCRL	

(4) Write the changed parameters to the MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ) servo amplifier.

Select [Parameter] - [Parameter Setting] from the menu to display the parameter setting screen. Connect the MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ) servo amplifier to a personal computer and click the [Single Axis Write] button. The parameter values will be written to the MR-J4-\_A\_(-RJ) servo amplifier.



Note: The servo gain is not perfectly equal.

Refer to the MR Configurator2 (SW1DNC-MRC2-E) help for details.



# 2.3.5 Conversion rules

POINT									
The convers	ion rules in this section give due consideration to compatibility.								
However, the	e servo parameter system of MR-J2SA_/ MR-J2SCP_/MR-J2S-								
_CL_ and the	at of MR-J4A_ are so different that the rules may not sufficiently								
apply to case	apply to cases of special operation (including special specifications). Change the								
settings as n	ecessary in such cases.								
The value of	The value of [Pr. PA19 Parameter writing inhibit] after parameter conversion is								
the initial value.									
• MR-J4A_	: [Pr. PA19] = "00AAh"								
When using	analog monitor output, perform an operation check because MR-								
J2SA_/MR	-J2SCP_/MR-J2SCL_ and MR-J4A_ have different output								
voltage spec	ifications for droop pulses.								
• MR-J4A_	: [Pr. PC14]/[Pr. PC15]								
Various offse	et parameters cannot be converted. Change the settings as								
necessary.									
• MR-J4A_	: [Pr. PC37] to [Pr. PC40]								
When the re	newal tool is not used, set the conversion of I/O signal assignment								
with the para	meter converter function to "Disabled". Change the settings or								
wiring as neo	cessary because the parameters related to I/O signal assignment								
are not conv	erted.								
When the re	newal tool is used, set the conversion of I/O signal assignment with								
the parameter	f the new swell to all the memory states and to the control signal								
connection d	d (For details, refer to section 2.2.5 (1))								
The following	. [FI. FD03] to [FI. FD20]								
	y parameters of MR-J4A_ are compatible with the serve amplifiers								
configuration	sion A3 of later. The software version can be checked in the system								
• MR-14- A	: IPr. PC21 RS-422 communication function selection]								
●The convers	ion rules apply only to the common parameters of MR-12S- A /MR-								
J2S- CP /MR-J2S- CL and MR-J4- A (-R.I)									
Additional pa	Additional parameters of MR-J4- A (-RJ) are set to the initial values of MR-J4-								
A (-RJ).									
●The paramet	er conversion rules are intended for the replacement of "HC-								
FS/HAFS	motors" with "HG motors". When using "HC- FS/HA- FS motors"								
without being	g replaced, check and change the "electronic gear setting" and								
"pulse outpu	t". (Refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5 and 4. HCFS/HAFS MOTOR								
DRIVE.)									

(1) Conversion with the renewal tool

 POINT

 ●I/O signal assignment can be converted with MR Configurator2 of version 1.53F or later.

 ●I/O signal assignment cannot be converted with the parameter converter

function because the renewal tool is not available for MR-J2S-\_CL\_.

When MR-J2S series servo amplifiers are replaced with MR-J4 series servo amplifiers using the renewal tool, the parameters related to I/O signal assignment can be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool when the conversion of I/O signal assignment with the parameter converter function is set to "Enabled".

However, the following restrictions may be applied depending on the model of servo amplifiers to be replaced.

1) Restrictions for MR-J2S-\_A\_

When the following function is used, you cannot use the renewal tool because there is no compatibility of signal connections of the renewal tool. Set the conversion of I/O signal assignment with the parameter converter function to "Disabled". Refer to Part 2 Section 3.3 "Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams" and consider laying new cables or changing the parameter setting.

- a) Alarm code output setting: [Pr. 49]
- 2) Restrictions for MR-J2S-\_CP\_

When the following function is used, you cannot use the renewal tool because there is no compatibility of signal connections of the renewal tool. Set the conversion of I/O signal assignment with the parameter converter function to "Disabled". Refer to Part 4 Section 3.3 "Comparison of Standard Connection Diagrams" and consider laying new cables or changing the parameter setting.

a) Alarm code output setting: [Pr. 59]

b) CN1A-19 pin setting (on the device assignment setting of the setup software (SETUP161E))

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA04	Function selection A-1	2000h	0h	Forced stop deceleration function selection To configure the same settings as those for MR-J2S- _A_/MR-J2SCP_/MR-J2SCL_, select "Forced stop deceleration function disabled (EM1)".
PA09	Auto tuning response	-	-	Auto tuning response setting Adjust the gain value again after the replacement.
PA11	Forward rotation torque limit	100.0	-	If using a servo motor different from the one that had been
PA12	Reverse rotation torque limit	100.0	-	used before servo amplifier replacement, review the setting value of this servo parameter as necessary because the servo motor specifications are also different. The settings do not need to be changed if the servo motor is not replaced
PA15	Encoder output pulse	_	-	When the encoder output pulse setting is a dividing ratio setting, this must be adjusted to match the number of pulses per servo motor rotation. The parameter converter function converts MR-J2S- _A_/MR-J2SCP_/MR-J2SCL_ to 131072 [pulses] and MR-J4A_(-RJ) to 4194304 [pulses]. Restore this to the value of the model of the target servo amplifier to be replaced in the case of servo amplifier replacement.
PC14	Analog monitor 1 output	-	-	Not converted by the parameter converter function.
PC15	Analog monitor 2 output	-	-	Set the value as required.
PC35	Internal torque limit 2	100.0	-	If using a servo motor different from the one that had been used before servo amplifier replacement, review the setting value of this servo parameter as necessary because the servo motor specifications are also different. The settings do not need to be changed if the servo motor is not replaced
PC37	Analog speed command offset/ Analog speed limit offset	-	-	Not converted by the parameter converter function. Set the value as required.
PC38	Analog torque command offset/ Analog torque limit offset	-	-	Set the value as required.
PC39	Analog monitor 1 offset	-	-	Set the value as required.
PC40	Analog monitor 2 offset	-	-	Set the value as required.
PD01	Input signal automatic on selection 1	-	1h	EM2 (Forced stop 2)/EM1 (Forced stop 1) input signal automatic on Set this item only when converting the parameters of MR- J2SCP_/MR-J2SCL This setting is not required for conversion from MR- J2S_A
PD03 to PD28	I/O device selection	-	-	Not converted by the parameter converter function. For MR-J2SA_/MR-J2SCP_, this parameter can be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool when conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled. However, only MR Configurator2 of version 1.53F or later is available.
PD34	Function selection D-5	-	-	Alarm code output This parameter is not converted by the parameter converter function. Set the value as required.

### (2) Parameters that need to be checked after parameter conversion

Note 1. For items that have no setting values listed in the table, refer to "Part 2: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_A\_ with MR-J4-\_A\_" and "Part 4: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_CP\_/MR-J2S-\_CL\_ with MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ".
(3) Parameter that needs be set when the MR-J2S-\_CP\_ is replaced with the MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ The following parameter needs to be set after the MR-J2S-\_CP\_ is replaced with the MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ.

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA01	Operation mode	1 0 0 0h	6h	Select the servo amplifier control mode. Select the positioning mode (point table method). When MR Configurator2 of version 1.51D or later is used, this parameter will be converted by the parameter converter function. Thus, this setting is not required.

(4) Parameter that needs be set when the MR-J2S-\_CL\_ is replaced with the MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ The following parameter needs to be set after the MR-J2S-\_CL\_ is replaced with the MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ.

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA01	Operation mode	1 0 0 0h	7h	Select the servo amplifier control mode. Select the positioning mode (program method). When MR Configurator2 of version 1.51D or later is used, this parameter will be converted by the parameter converter function. Thus, this setting is not required.

(5) Parameters that need to be set when the HC/HA series servo motor is used without being replaced
 1) When the model of a servo amplifier after replacement is MR-J4-\_A\_

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA05	Number of command input pulses per revolution	-	-	Number of command input pulses per revolution Use the initial value only after replacement of MR-J2S_A This setting is not required after replacement of MR-J2S_CP_/MR- J2SCL
PA06	Electronic gear numerator	-	-	When an electronic gear is used, the setting value needs to be changed. Set the electronic gear setting value of the existing servo amplifier.
PA07	Electronic gear denominator	-	-	When a geared servo motor is replaced, the actual reduction ratio may differ before and after the replacement. If the ratio differs after the replacement, set the values considering the actual reduction ratio.
PA09	Auto tuning response	-	-	Auto tuning response setting Adjust the gain value again after the replacement.
PA15	Encoder output pulses	-	-	When the output dividing ratio setting has been selected, use the value of an existing servo amplifier.
PA21	Function selection A-3	-	-	Electronic gear selection Use the initial value.
PC22	Function selection C-1 Encoder setting selection	-	_1	Select "1: MR-J2S compatible encoder setting".
PT14	Backlash compensation	-	-	Set the backlash compensation of the existing servo amplifier.

(6) Conversion rules (MR-J2S-\_A\_ => MR-J4-\_A\_)
 The following table shows the parameter conversion rules from MR-J2S-\_A\_ to MR-J4-\_A\_.
 Parameters not specified in the following table will be set to their initial values.

	MR-J2SA_			Ν	/IR-J4A	<u>\</u>	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
			X	PA01	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
0	Control mode and regenerative option selection	Hex	xx	PA02	Hex	XX	$00\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 00. $01\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 01. $02\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 02. $03\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 03. $04\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 04. $05\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 05. $06\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 06. $08\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 08. $09\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 08. $09\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 09. $0E\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 74. $82\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 82. $83\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 83. $84\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 84. $85\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 85. $87\_$ will be changed to $\_$ 81. Otherwise, $\_$ 00 will be set.
1	Function selection 1	Hex	x	PA03	Hex	X	0 will be changed to 0. 1 will be changed to 1. Otherwise,0 will be set.
			_x	PD27	Hex	xx	_0 will be changed to03. _1 will be changed to06. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
			X_	PD24	Hex	xx	0_ will be changed to0C. (ZSP) 1_ will be changed to05. (MBR) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
			X	PD29	Hex	X	1 will be changed to2. 2 will be changed to4. 3 will be changed to4. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.

	MR-J2SA_			Ν	/IR-J4A	\	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
			_X	PA08	Hex	X	_4_ will be changed to 3. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
2	Auto tuning	Hex	X	PA09	Dec	-	<pre>1 will be changed to 8. 2 will be changed to 11. 3 will be changed to 13. 4 will be changed to 14. 5 will be changed to 16. 6 will be changed to 18. 7 will be changed to 19. 8 will be changed to 21. 9 will be changed to 23. 9 will be changed to 25. B will be changed to 25. B will be changed to 27. C will be changed to 28. D will be changed to 30. E will be changed to 32. F will be changed to 34. To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.</pre>
Electronic gear numerator			PA05	Dec	-	<ul> <li>(1) When the setting value of No. 3 is 0</li> <li>(1-1) When the setting value of No. 4 is within the range of 1000 to 50000</li> <li>PA05: The setting value of No. 4 will be maintained.</li> <li>PA06: The initial value will be used.</li> </ul>	
3	(command pulse multiplication numerator)	Dec		PA06	Dec	-	<ul> <li>PA07: The initial value will be set.</li> <li>PA21: 1 will be set.</li> <li>(1-2) When the setting value of No. 4 is outside the range of 1000 to 50000</li> <li>PA05: The initial value will be set.</li> <li>PA06: 262144 will be set.</li> <li>PA07: The setting value of No. 4 will be</li> </ul>
4	Electronic gear denominator 4 (Command pulse multiplication denominator)	Dec	-	PA07	Dec	-	<ul> <li>PA07: The setting value of No. 4 will be maintained.</li> <li>PA21: 2 will be set.</li> <li>(2) When the setting value of No. 3 is other than 0</li> <li>PA05: The initial value will be set.</li> <li>PA06: Twice the setting value of No. 3 will</li> </ul>
				PA21	Hex	x	be set. PA07: The setting value of No. 4 will be maintained. PA21: 2 will be set. To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.
5	In-position range	Dec	-	PA10	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
6	Position loop gain 1	Dec	-	PB07	Dec	-	The setting value will be multiplied by 2/3 and one decimal place will be added.
7	Position command acceleration/deceleration time constant (position smoothing)	Dec	-	PB03	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
8	Internal speed command 1/internal speed limit 1	Dec	-	PC05	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
9	Internal speed command 2/internal speed limit 2	Dec	-	PC06	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
10	Internal speed command 3/internal speed limit 3	Dec	-	PC07	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
11	Acceleration time constant	Dec	-	PC01	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
12	Deceleration time constant	Dec	-	PC02	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.

	MR-J2SA_			١	MR-J4- A	A	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	_ Target	Conversion rule
13	S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant	Dec	-	PC03	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
14	Torque command time constant	Dec	-	PC04	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
15	Station number setting	Dec	-	PC20	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
	Social communication function		X	PC21	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
16	selection - Alarm history clear	Hex	X_	PC18	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
	Selection - Alarm history orea		X	PC21	Hex	_X	The setting value will be maintained.
17	Analog monitor output	Hex	X	PC14	Hex	X	9 will be changed to8. A will be changed to9. B will be changed toD. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
			_X	PC15	Hex	X	_ 9_ will be changed to 8. _ A will be changed to 9. _ B will be changed to D. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
4.0	Otation displays a leation	Law	X	PC36	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
18	Status display selection	Hex	X_	PC36	Hex	_X	The setting value will be maintained.
20	Eurotice coloction 2	Llov	_X	PB24	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
20	Function selection 2	Hex	X_	PC23	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
21	Function selection 3 (command pulse selection)	Hex	xx	PA13	Hex	xx	The setting value will be maintained.
22	Eurotian coloction 4	Цах	_X	PC23	Hex	_X	The setting value will be maintained.
22		Пех	X	PD30	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
23	Feed forward gain	Dec	-	PB04	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
24	Zero speed	Dec	-	PC17	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
25	Analog speed command - Maximum speed Analog speed limit - Maximum speed	Dec	-	PC12	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
26	Analog torque command maximum output	Dec	-	PC13	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
27	Encoder output pulses	Dec	-	DA15	Dag		<ul> <li>(1) When the setting value of No. 54 is 132 times the setting value of No. 27 will be set.</li> <li>(2) When the setting value of No. 54 is other the setting value of No. 54 is other</li> </ul>
54	Function selection 9	Hex	x	PAIJ	Dec	-	than 1 the setting value of No. 27 will be maintained. To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.
28	Internal torque limit 1	Dec	-	PA11	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
20		000	-	PA12	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
33	Electromagnetic brake sequence output	Dec	-	PC16	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
34	Load to motor inertia ratio	Dec	-	PB06	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
35	Position loop gain 2	Dec	-	PB08	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
37	Speed loop gain 2	Dec	-	PB09	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
38	Speed integral compensation	Dec	-	PB10	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
39	Speed differential compensation	Dec	-	PB11	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.

	MR-J2SA_	MR-J2SA_		ľ	/IR-J4/	\	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
	Input signal automatic ON selection	Hex	X	PD01	Hex	X	0 will be changed to0. 1 will be changed to4. Otherwise, the initial value will be set.
41			_xx_	PD01	Hex	_X	_ 00_ will be changed to _ 0 _ 01_ will be changed to _ 4 _ 10_ will be changed to _ 8 _ 11_ will be changed to _ C Otherwise, the initial value will be set.
			X_	PD32	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
				PD03	Hex	xxxx	(1) Only when the setting value of No. 0 is 1, 3, or 5, this parameter will be converted as follows:
				PD04	Hex	XX	(LOP signal) (1-1) When the setting value of No. 42 is 0 (CN1B-5)
	Input signal selection 1	Hex		PD11	Hex	xxxx	PD03: 2323 PD04:23 (CN1-15 pin setting) (1-2) When the setting value of No. 42 is 1
			X	PD12	Hex	xx	(CN1B-14) PD11: 2323 PD12:23 (CN1-19 pin setting)
				PD13	Hex	xxxx	(1-3) When the setting value of No. 42 is 2 (CN1A-8) PD13: 2323
42				PD14	Hex	xx	PD14:23 (CN1-41 pin setting) (1-4) When the setting value of No. 42 is3 (CN1B-7)
				PD05	Hex	xxxx	PD05: 2323 PD06:23 (CN1-16 pin setting) (1-5) When the setting value of No. 42 is 4
				PD06	Hex	xx	(CN1B-8) PD07: 2323 PD08:23 (CN1-17 pin setting)
				PD07	Hex	xxxx	(1-6) When the setting value of No. 42 is 5 (CN1B-9) PD09: 2323
				PD08	Hex	xx	PD10:23 (CN1-18 pin setting) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, these parameters will be converted
				PD09	Hex	xxxx	according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not
				PD10	Hex	xx	enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.

	MR-J2SA_			Ν	//R-J4/	\_	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
			X	PDes		xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than0, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to02. (SON) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
43	Input signal selection 2	Hex	X_	PD03	Hex	XX	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than0, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to 02 (SON) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
		Hex	_x	PD04	Hex	xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than0, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to02. (SON) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.

	MR-J2SA_			Ν	/IR-J4A	<u>\</u>	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
			X	0044		XX	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than1, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 (as input) in (6) in 2.3.5 will be converted to03. (RES) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
44	Input signal selection 3	Hex	X_	ווטיי	Hex	xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than1, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to 03 (RES) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
		Hex	_×	PD12	Hex	xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than1, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 3 (as input) in (6) in 2.3.5 will be converted to03. (RES) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.

	MR-J2SA_			Ν	MR-J4A_		Conversion rule
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
			X			xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than2, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to06. (CR) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
45	Input signal selection 4	Hex	X_	PD13	Hex	xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than2, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to 20 (SP1) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
		Hex	_x		Hex	xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than2, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to20. (SP1) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.

	MR-J2SA_			Ν	/IR-J4A	`_	Conversion rule
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
			X	2245		XX	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than3, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to00. (No assignment function) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
46	Input signal selection 5	Hex	X_	PD05	Hex	XX XX XX XX XX XX YM en. acc VM en. acc VM en. Co Ta CO VM en. Co Ta CO VM En. Co Ta CO VM CO VM Ta CO VM Ta CO VM Ta CO VM Ta CO VM CO VM CO VM CO VM CO VM CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than3, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to 21 (SP2) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
		Hex	_x	PD06	Hex	XX	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than3, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to21. (SP2) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.

	MR-J2SA_			Ν	/IR-J4A	\	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
			X	0007		XX	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than4, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to04. (PC) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
47	Input signal selection	Hex	X_	PD07	Hex	xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than4, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to 07 (ST1) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
		Hex	_×	PD08	Hex	xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than4, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to07. (RS2) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.

	MR-J2SA_			Ν	/IR-J4A	\_	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
			X	PDM		xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than5, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to05. (TL) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
48	Input signal selection 7	Hex	X_	PD09	Hex	xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than5, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to 08 (ST2) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
		Hex	_×	PD10	Hex	xx	When the setting value of No. 0 is0, 2, or4 or when the value of No. 42 is other than5, this parameter will be converted. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6). However, a setting value other than those in Table 3 (as input) in Section 2.3.5 (6) will be converted to08. (RS1) When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.

	MR-J2SA_			Ν	/IR-J4A	۹_	Conversion rule
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
				PD28	Hex	xx	<ul> <li>BWNG (battery warning) signal assignment will be converted.</li> <li>(1) When the setting value of No. 49 is 1 (CN1A-19), the setting value of PD28 will be converted to 09 (CN1-49 pin setting).</li> <li>(2) Only when the setting value of No. 1 is 0 (CN1B 18 is the initial value of No. 1 is 0.</li> </ul>
				PD23	Hex	XX	<ul> <li>(CNTB-16 is the finitial value ALM), this parameter will be converted.</li> <li>When the setting value of No. 49 is _ 2 (CN1B-18), the setting value of PD27 will be converted to 09.</li> <li>(3) When the setting value of No. 49 is _ 3 (CN1A-18), the setting value of PD23 will be</li> </ul>
		Hex	_X	PD24	Hex	xx	<ul> <li>converted to 09 (CN1-22 pin setting).</li> <li>(4) Only when the setting value of No. 1 is ( _ (CN1B-19 is the initial value ZSP), this parameter will be converted.</li> <li>When the setting value of No. 49 is _ 4 (CN1B-19), the setting value of PD24 will be</li> </ul>
				PD27	Hex	xx	<ul> <li>converted to _ 09 (CN1-23 pin setting).</li> <li>(5) When the setting value of No. 49 is 5 _ (CN1B-6), the setting value of PD26 will be converted to _ 09 (CN1-25 pin setting). Otherwise, the initial value will be set. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, these parameters will be converted converted converted is the converted parameters will be converted conv</li></ul>
				PD26	Hex	xx	the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later
49	Output signal selection 1	Hex	X_	PD28	Hex	xx	<ul> <li>WNG (warning) signal assignment will be converted.</li> <li>(1) When the setting value of No. 49 is1 (CN1A-19), the setting value of PD28 will be converted to08 (CN1-49 pin setting).</li> <li>(2) Only when the setting value of No. 1 is _0</li> </ul>
				PD23	Hex	xx	<ul> <li>(CN1B-18 is the initial value ALM), this parameter will be converted.</li> <li>When the setting value of No. 49 is2 (CN1B-18), the setting value of PD27 will be converted to08.</li> <li>(3) When the setting value of No. 49 is3 (CN1A-18), the setting value of PD23 will be</li> </ul>
				PD24	Hex	xx	<ul> <li>converted to 08 (CN1-22 pin setting).</li> <li>(4) Only when the setting value of No. 1 is 0 _ (CN1B-19 is the initial value ZSP), this parameter will be converted.</li> <li>When the setting value of No. 49 is 4 _ (CN1B-19), the setting value of PD24 will be converted to 08 (CN1-23 pin setting).</li> </ul>
				PD27	Hex	xx	<ul> <li>(5) When the setting value of No. 49 is5</li> <li>(CN1B-6), the setting value of PD26 will be converted to08 (CN1-25 pin setting). Otherwise, the initial value will be set. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, these parameters will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.</li> </ul>
				PD26	Hex	xx	
		Hex	X	-	-	-	The setting value will not be maintained. (Alarm code output setting)

MR-J2SA_				Ν	/IR-J4A	\	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
51	Function selection 6	Hex	_X	PD30	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
54	Function selection 9	Hex	X	PA14	Dec	-	The hexadecimal number is converted to decimal.
			XX	PC19	Hex	XX	The setting value will be maintained.
55	Function selection A	Hex	X_	PB25	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
			xx	PB01	Hex	X	00 will be changed to0. Otherwise,2 will be set.
58	Machine resonance suppression filter 1	Hex	XX	PB13	Dec	-	<ul> <li></li></ul>

MR-J2SA_				MR-J4A_		\	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
59	Machine resonance suppression filter 2	Hex	XX	PB15	Dec	-	<ul> <li>00 will be changed to 4500.</li> <li>01 will be changed to 2250.</li> <li>03 will be changed to 1500.</li> <li>04 will be changed to 1125.</li> <li>05 will be changed to 900.</li> <li>06 will be changed to 750.</li> <li>07 will be changed to 643.</li> <li>08 will be changed to 500.</li> <li>04 will be changed to 450.</li> <li>08 will be changed to 450.</li> <li>08 will be changed to 375.</li> <li>09 will be changed to 346.</li> <li>06 will be changed to 321.</li> <li>07 will be changed to 281.</li> <li>11 will be changed to 250.</li> <li>13 will be changed to 250.</li> <li>14 will be changed to 225.</li> <li>15 will be changed to 205.</li> <li>17 will be changed to 188.</li> <li>19 will be changed to 180.</li> <li>14 will be changed to 180.</li> <li>18 will be changed to 180.</li> <li>14 will be changed to 180.</li> <li>15 will be changed to 180.</li> <li>16 will be changed to 173.</li> <li>17 will be changed to 173.</li> <li>18 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>12 will be changed to 145.</li> </ul>
				PB16	Hex	X	00 will be changed to0. Otherwise,1 will be set.
			X	PB16	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
60	Low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control	Hex	X_	PB18	Dec	-	Otherwise, the initial value will be set.
0.1		-		PB23	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
61	Load to motor inertia ratio 2	Dec	-	PB29	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
62	Position loop gain 2 Position loop gain 2 change ratio	Dec	-	PB30	Dec	-	The value will be (No. 35) × (No. 62) ÷ 100. One decimal place will be added.
37	Speed loop gain 2	Dec	-	DP21	Dee		The value will be (No. 37) × (No. 63) $\div$ 100
63	Speed loop gain 2 change ratio	Dec	-	грэт	Dec	-	The value will be (140. $57 > (140. 05) = 100.$
38	Speed integral compensation	Dec	-				One decimal place will be added to (No. 38) ×
64	Speed integral compensation change ratio	Dec	-	PB32	Dec	-	(No. 64) ÷ 100. The above value will be clamped at 5000.0.
65	Gain switching selection	Hex	X	PB26	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
66	Gain switching condition	Dec	-	PB27	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
67	Gain switching time constant	Dec	-	PB28	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
69	Command pulse multiplication numerator 2	Dec	-	PC32	Dec	-	0 will be changed to 4194304. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
70	Command pulse multiplication numerator 3	Dec	-	PC33	Dec	-	0 will be changed to 4194304. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
71	Command pulse multiplication numerator 4	Dec	-	PC34	Dec	-	0 will be changed to 4194304. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
72	Internal speed command 4/internal speed limit 4	Dec	-	PC08	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.

	MR-J2SA_			ľ	/IR-J4A	۱_	Conversion rule
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
73	Internal speed command 5/internal speed limit 5	Dec	-	PC09	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
74	Internal speed command 6/internal speed limit 6	Dec	-	PC10	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
75	Internal speed command 7/internal speed limit 7	Dec	-	PC11	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
76	Internal torque limit 2	Dec	-	PC35	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.

Table 1 Input conversion rules (for the least significant digit)

0 will be changed to00.
1 will be changed to02.
2 will be changed to03.
3 will be changed to04.
4 will be changed to05.
5 will be changed to06.
B will be changed to24.
C will be changed to25.
D will be changed to09.
E will be changed to0D.

Table 2 Input conversion rules (for the second digit from the least significant digit)

0_ will be changed to 00
1_ will be changed to 02
2_ will be changed to 03
3_ will be changed to 04
4_ will be changed to 05
6_ will be changed to 20
7_ will be changed to 21
8_ will be changed to 07
9_ will be changed to 08
A_ will be changed to 22
D_ will be changed to 09
E will be changed to 0D .

Table 3 Input conversion rules (for the second digit from the most significant digit)

_0 will be changed to00.
_1_ will be changed to02.
_2 will be changed to03.
_3 will be changed to04.
_4 will be changed to05.
_6 will be changed to20.
_7 will be changed to21.
_8 will be changed to07.
_9 will be changed to08.
_A will be changed to22.
_D will be changed to09.
_E_ will be changed to0D.

(7) Conversion rules (MR-J2S-\_CP\_ => MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ) The following table shows the parameter conversion rules from MR-J2S-\_CP\_ to MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ. Parameters not specified in the following table will be set to their initial values.

	MR-J2SCP_				R-J4A_	-RJ	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
			×	PT01	Hoy	x	2 _ will be changed to 0.
			^_	1 101	TIEX	^	Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
							00 will be changed to 00.
							01will be changed to01.
	Command method and						$02_{-}$ Will be changed to 02.
0	regenerative option selection	Hex					04 will be changed to 04
	<b>C</b> .		XX	PA02	Hex	XX	$05_ will be changed to05.$
							06 will be changed to 06.
							08_ will be changed to 08.
							09will be changed to09.
							The bexadecimal number is converted to
			X	PA14	Dec	-	decimal.
1	Feeding function selection	Hex	х		Hex	Х	The setting value will be maintained.
		TICX	/_ X	PT03	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained
			X	PT02	Hex	<u> </u>	The setting value will be maintained.
			X	PD29	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
2	Function selection 1	Hex	X	PA03	Hex	 X	The setting value will be maintained.
							1 will be changed to 8.
							2 will be changed to 11.
							3 will be changed to 13.
							4 will be changed to 14.
							5 will be changed to 16.
	Auto tuning						6 will be changed to 18.
							7 will be changed to 19.
		Hex			_		8 will be changed to 21.
			X	PA09	Dec	-	9 will be changed to 23.
3							- $-$ A will be changed to 25.
							B will be changed to 27.
							C will be changed to 28.
							E will be changed to 32
							E will be changed to 32.
							To use the HC/HA series servo motors without
							being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.
			~		Llov	v	_ 4 will be changed to 3.
			-^	PA08	нех	^	Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
							(1) When the setting value of No. 4 is _ 0
							131072 will be set.
		_			_		(2) When the setting value of No. 4 is other than
4	Electronic gear numerator	Dec	-	PA06	Dec	-	
							the setting value will be maintained.
							being replaced refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5
							The setting value will be maintained
5	Electronic gear denominator	Dec	-	PA07	Dec	-	To use the HC/HA series servo motors without
	Ť						being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.
6	In-position range	Dec	-	PA10	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
7	Position loop gain 1	Dec	_	PB07	Dec	_	The setting value will be multiplied by 2/3 and
		Dec		1 007	Dec		one decimal place will be added.
ĺ			X	PT04	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
8	Home position return type	Hex	X_		Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
			_X	PT29	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.

	MR-J2SCP_			M	R-J4A_	-RJ	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
9	Home position return speed	Dec	-	PT05	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
10	Creep speed	Dec	-	PT06	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
11	Home position shift distance	Dec	-	PT07	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
12	Rough match output range	Dec	-	PT12	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
13	JOG speed	Dec	-	PT13	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
14	S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant	Dec	-	PC03	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
15	Station number setting	Dec	-	PC20	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
16	Serial communication function	Нох	X	PC21	Hex	X_	4 will be changed to0. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
10	selection - Alarm history clear	пех	X_	PC18	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
			X	PC21	Hex	_X	The setting value will be maintained.
47	Apolog monitor output	Hey	X	PC14	Hex	X	5 will be changed toE. 9 will be changed to8. A will be changed to9. B will be changed toD. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
17		nex	_x	PC15	Hex	X	_ 5 will be changed to E. _ 9_ will be changed to 8. _ A will be changed to 9. _ B will be changed to D. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
18	Status display selection	Hex	XX	PC36	Hex	XX	<pre>0 0 will be changed to2 1. 0 1 will be changed to2 2. 0 2 will be changed to2 3. 0 3 will be changed to0 2. 0 4 will be changed to0 0. 0 5 will be changed to0 1. 0 6 will be changed to0 2. 0 7 will be changed to0 2. 0 7 will be changed to0 6. 0 9 will be changed to0 6. 0 9 will be changed to0 7. 0 A will be changed to0 8. 0 B will be changed to0 9. 0 C will be changed to0 9. 0 C will be changed to0 8. 0 D will be changed to0 8. 0 E will be changed to0 8. 0 E will be changed to0 8. 0 E will be changed to0 C. 0 F will be changed to0 D. 1 0 will be changed to0 F.</pre>
20	Function selection 2	Hex	_X	PB24	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
22	Function selection 4	Hex	X	PD30	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
24	Feed forward gain	Dec	-	PB04	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
27 58	Encoder output pulses	Dec Hex	- X	PA15	Dec	-	<ul> <li>(1) When the setting value of No. 58 is 1 32 times the setting value of No. 27 will be set.</li> <li>(2) When the setting value of No. 58 is other than 1 the setting value of No. 27 will be maintained</li> </ul>
			-	PA11	Dec	-	To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5. One decimal place will be added.
28	Internal torque limit 1	Dec	-	PA12	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
29	Internal torque limit 2	Dec	-	PC35	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.

MR-J2SCP_				MF	≀-J4ARJ		
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
30	Backlash compensation	Dec	-	PT14	Dec	-	A value obtained by multiplying the setting value by 32 will be set. The above value will be clamped at 65535. To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.
33	Electromagnetic brake sequence output	Dec	-	PC16	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
34	Load to motor inertia ratio	Dec	-	PB06	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
35	Position loop gain 2	Dec	-	PB08	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
37	Speed loop gain 2	Dec	-	PB09	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
38	Speed integral compensation	Dec	-	PB10	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
39	Speed differential compensation	Dec	-	PB11	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
42	Home position return position data	Dec	-	PT08	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
43	Travel distance after proximity dog	Dec	-	PT09	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
44	Stopper type home position return stopper time	Dec	-	PT10	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
45	Stopper type home position return torque limit value	Dec	-	PT11	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
46	Software limit +	Dec	-	PT16	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
47	Software limit +	Dec	-	PT15	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
48	Software limit -	Dec	-	PT18	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
49	Software limit -	Dec	-	PT17	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
50	Position range output address +	Dec	-	PT20	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
51	Position range output address +	Dec	-	PT19	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
52	Position range output address -	Dec	-	PT22	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
53	Position range output address -	Dec	-	PT21	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
55	Function selection 6	Hex	_X	PD30	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
58	Function selection 9	Ηογ	_X	PC19	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
50		I ICX	X	PC19	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
			_X	PD33	Hex	_X	The setting value will be maintained.
59	Function selection A	Hex	x	-	-	-	The setting value will not be maintained. (Alarm code output setting)

MR-J2SCP_			MR-J4ARJ		-RJ		
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
			xx	PB01	Hex	X	0 0 will be changed to 0. Otherwise, 2 will be set.
61	Machine resonance suppression filter 1	Hex	XX	PB13	Dec	- - X_	<ul> <li>0 0 will be changed to 4500.</li> <li>0 1 will be changed to 4500.</li> <li>0 2 will be changed to 2250.</li> <li>0 3 will be changed to 1500.</li> <li>0 4 will be changed to 1125.</li> <li>0 5 will be changed to 900.</li> <li>0 6 will be changed to 750.</li> <li>0 7 will be changed to 643.</li> <li>0 8 will be changed to 563.</li> <li>0 9 will be changed to 450.</li> <li>0 A will be changed to 450.</li> <li>0 8 will be changed to 450.</li> <li>0 8 will be changed to 375.</li> <li>0 B will be changed to 346.</li> <li>0 E will be changed to 321.</li> <li>0 F will be changed to 281.</li> <li>1 1 will be changed to 265.</li> <li>1 2 will be changed to 237.</li> <li>1 4 will be changed to 237.</li> <li>1 4 will be changed to 205.</li> <li>1 5 will be changed to 196.</li> <li>1 8 will be changed to 188.</li> <li>1 9 will be changed to 188.</li> <li>1 9 will be changed to 173.</li> <li>1 8 will be changed to 173.</li> <li>1 1 Will be changed to 173.</li> <li>1 1 Will be changed to 173.</li> <li>1 1 Will be changed to 145.</li> </ul>

	MR-J2SCP_		MR-J4ARJ				
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
No.	Machine resonance suppression filter 2	Hex	XX	PB15	Dec	-	<ul> <li>0 0 will be changed to 4500.</li> <li>0 1 will be changed to 4500.</li> <li>0 2 will be changed to 2250.</li> <li>0 3 will be changed to 1500.</li> <li>0 4 will be changed to 1125.</li> <li>0 5 will be changed to 900.</li> <li>0 6 will be changed to 750.</li> <li>0 7 will be changed to 643.</li> <li>0 8 will be changed to 563.</li> <li>0 9 will be changed to 450.</li> <li>0 8 will be changed to 450.</li> <li>0 8 will be changed to 375.</li> <li>0 8 will be changed to 346.</li> <li>0 E will be changed to 321.</li> <li>0 F will be changed to 281.</li> <li>1 will be changed to 265.</li> <li>1 will be changed to 225.</li> <li>1 will be changed to 237.</li> <li>4 will be changed to 225.</li> <li>1 will be changed to 205.</li> <li>1 will be changed to 196.</li> <li>1 will be changed to 188.</li> <li>1 will be changed to 188.</li> <li>1 will be changed to 180.</li> <li>1 A will be changed to 167.</li> <li>1 C will be changed to 167.</li> <li>1 Will be changed to 155.</li> <li>1 E will be changed to 150.</li> </ul>
			xx	PB16	Hex	X	0 0 will be changed to0. Otherwise,1 will be set.
			_×		Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
63	Low-pass filter/adaptive	Hex	X_	PB18	Dec	-	1_will be changed to 18000.
64	vibration suppression control	Det	X_	PB23	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
04 35	Load to motor inertia ratio 2	Dec	-	PB29	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
55	Position loop gain 2 change	Dec	-	PB30	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added to (No. 35) ×
65	ratio	Dec	-	1 000	Dec	_	(No. 65) ÷ 100.
37	Speed loop gain 2	Dec	-	PB31	Dec	-	The value will be (No. 37) × (No. 66) ÷ 100.
66	Speed loop gain 2 change ratio	Dec	-	. 20.			
38	Speed integral compensation	Dec	-				One decimal place will be added to (No. 38) ×
67	Speed integral compensation	Dec	-	PB32	Dec	-	$(N0. 67) \div 100.$
60	change ratio	Цеч	v	DROG	Hav	~	The above value will be clamped at 5000.0.
00	Gain switching selection		^	PD20		×	The setting value will be maintained.
09	Gain switching condition	Dec	-	PB27	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
70	Gain switching time constant	Dec	-	PB28	Dec	-	i ne setting value will be maintained.

	MR-J2SCP_			MF	R-J4A_	-RJ	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
79	For manufacturer setting	Hex	xx	PD22	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 will be converted to 2B When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
			XX	PD12	Hex	xx	However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 will be converted to 38 When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
80	For manufacturer setting	Hex	xx	PD06	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 will be converted to 20 When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR
	For manufacturer setting	Hex	XX	PD08	Hex	xx	Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later. The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 will be converted to 07 When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
81			xx	PD10	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 will be converted to 08 When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.

	MR-J2SCP_			MF	MR-J4ARJ		
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
82	For manufacturer setting	Hex	xx	PD14	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 will be converted to 39 When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
			xx	PD04	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 will be converted to 02 When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
83	For manufacturer setting	Hex	XX	PD18	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 will be converted to 0A When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
83			xx	PD20	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 1 (as input). However, a setting value other than those in Table 1 will be converted to 0B When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.

	MR-J2SCP_		MR-J4ARJ		-RJ		
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
			X			x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
			X	PD01	Hex	X	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
			x_	1 001		_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
			X_			_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
			_x	PD41	Hex	X	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
84	For manufacturer setting	Hex	_x		Hex	_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
			_x	21/12		_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
			x	1 042		_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
			x			_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
			x	PD41	Hex	x_	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
			x			x_	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
85	For manufacturer setting	Hex	X	FDUT	nex	×_	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.
							The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as output)
							However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 will be converted to $\0C$ .
86	For manufacturer setting	Hex	xx	PD24	Hex	xx	When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool.
							When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.

	MR-J2SCP_			MF	R-J4A_	-RJ	
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
07		Hex	xx	PD23	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as output). However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 will be converted to04. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
87	i of manufacturer setting		xx	PD26	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as output). However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 will be converted to07. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
88	For manufacturer setting	Hex	xx	PD27	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as output). However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 will be converted to03. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
88			xx	PD28	Hex	xx	The setting value will be converted as shown in Table 2 (as output). However, a setting value other than those in Table 2 will be converted to02. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is enabled, this parameter will be converted according to the control signal connection of the renewal tool. When conversion of I/O signal assignment is not enabled, the initial value will be used. This parameter can be used with MR Configurator2 of software version 1.53F or later.
-	-	-	-	PA21	Hex	x	3 will be set. To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.
	-	-	-	PA01	Hex	X	6 will be set. (Point table method)
-					Hex	X_	0 will be set. (Standard control mode)
					Hex	_X	
					Hex	X	1 will be set.

Table 1 Input conversion rules (MR-J2S-\_CP\_  $\rightarrow$  MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ)

$\_X X \rightarrow X X \_$ or $X X \_ \rightarrow X X \_$	
00 will not be changed.	
01 will be changed to 0C.	
02 will not be changed.	
03 will not be changed.	
04 will be changed to 0A.	
05 will be changed to 0B.	
06 will be changed to 07.	
07 will be changed to 08.	
08 will be changed to 20.	
09 will be changed to 2B.	
0A will be changed to 38.	
0B will be changed to 39.	
0C will be changed to 3A.	
0D will be changed to 3B.	
0E will be changed to 26.	
0F will be changed to 05.	
10 will be changed to 09.	
11 will be changed to 04.	
12 will be changed to 27.	
13 will be changed to 24.	
14 will be changed to 25.	
15 will be changed to 3C.	
17 will be changed to 0D.	
18 will be changed to 23.	

Table 2 Output conversion rules (MR-J2S-\_CP\_  $\rightarrow$  MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ)

$\_XX \rightarrow \_XX$ or $XX \_ \rightarrow \_XX$
00 will not be changed.
01 will be changed to 02.
02 will be changed to 03.
03 will be changed to 04.
04 will be changed to 23.
05 will be changed to 24.
06 will be changed to 05.
07 will be changed to 06.
08 will be changed to 25.
09 will be changed to 08.
0A will be changed to 09.
0B will be changed to 07.
0C will be changed to 26.
0D will be changed to 27.
0E will be changed to 38.
0F will be changed to 39.
10 will be changed to 3A.
11 will be changed to 3B.
12 will be changed to 3C.

(8) Conversion rules (MR-J2S-\_CL\_ => MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ) The following table shows the parameter conversion rules from MR-J2S-\_CL\_ to MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ. Parameters not specified in the following table will be set to their initial values.

	MR-J2SCL_			MF	MR-J4ARJ		Conversion rule
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
			X	PT02	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
			×	PT01	Hov	Y	2 will be changed to0.
			^-	1 101	TIEX	^	Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
							00 will be changed to 00.
							01 will be changed to 01.
0	Command method and	Hex					$02\_$ Will be changed to $\_02$ .
Ũ	regenerative option selection						0.05 will be changed to $0.04$
			XX	PA02	Hex	XX	05 will be changed to 05.
							06_ will be changed to _ 06.
							08 will be changed to 08.
							09_ will be changed to 09.
							Otherwise, 00 will be set.
			х	PA14	Dec	-	The hexadecimal number is converted to
						X	
1	Feeding function selection	Hex	X_	PT03	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
			_X	DTOO	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
		┨────	×	P102	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
2	Function selection 1	Hex	X	PD29	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
			X	PA03	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
							1 will be changed to 8.
							2 will be changed to 11.
							5 will be changed to 13.
							5 will be changed to 16
							6 will be changed to 18
							7 will be changed to 19
							8 will be changed to 21
			х	PA09	Dec	-	9 will be changed to 23
3	Auto tuning	Hex					A will be changed to 25
Ũ							B will be changed to 27.
							C will be changed to 28.
							D will be changed to 30.
							E will be changed to 32.
							F will be changed to 34.
							To use the HC/HA series servo motors without
							being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.
			x	PAOS	Ηαν	Y	_ 4 will be changed to 3.
			-^	1 700	TICX	^	Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
							(1) When the setting value of No. 4 is _ 0
							131072 will be set.
		_			_		(2) When the setting value of No. 4 is other than
4	Electronic gear numerator	Dec	-	PA06	Dec	-	0
							the setting value will be maintained.
							To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced refer to (5) in Section 2.2.5
							The setting value will be maintained
5	Electronic gear denominator	Dec	-	PA07	Dec	_	To use the HC/HA series serve motors without
Ŭ		200			200		being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.
6	Position end output	Dec	-	PA10	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
_							The setting value will be multiplied by 2/3 and
1	Position loop gain 1	Dec	-	PB07	Dec	-	one decimal place will be added.

	MR-J2S- CL MR-J4- A -RJ						
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
			X	DTOA	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
8	Home position return type	Hex	X_	P104	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
			_X	PT29	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
9	Home position return speed	Dec	-	PT05	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
10	Creep speed	Dec	-	PT06	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
11	Home position shift distance	Dec	-	PT07	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
12	For manufacturer setting	Dec	-	PT12	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
13	JOG speed	Dec	-	PT13	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
14	S-pattern acceleration/deceleration time constant	Dec	-	PC03	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
15	Station number setting	Dec	-	PC20	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
10	Serial communication function		X	PC21	Hex	x_	4 will be changed to 0 Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
16	selection - Alarm history clear	Hex	Х	PC18	Hex	Х	The setting value will be maintained.
			X	PC21	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
17	Analog monitor output	Hey	X	PC14	Hex	X	5 will be changed toE. 9 will be changed to8. A will be changed to9. B will be changed toD. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
			_x	PC15	Hex	X	<ul> <li>5_ will be changed to E.</li> <li>9_ will be changed to 8.</li> <li>A will be changed to 9.</li> <li>B will be changed to D.</li> <li>Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.</li> </ul>
18	Status display selection	Hex	XX	PC36	Hex	xx	<pre>0 0 will be changed to2 1. 0 1 will be changed to2 2. 0 2 will be changed to2 2 3. 0 3 will be changed to2 4. 0 4 will be changed to2 5. 0 5 will be changed to0 0. 0 6 will be changed to0 1. 0 7 will be changed to0 2. 0 8 will be changed to0 2. 0 8 will be changed to0 6. 0 A will be changed to0 6. 0 A will be changed to0 7. 0 B will be changed to0 8. 0 C will be changed to0 9. 0 D will be changed to0 9. 0 D will be changed to0 0. 0 F will be changed to0 0. 0 F will be changed to0 D. 1 1 will be changed to0 D. 1 2 will be changed to0 E. 0 2 will be changed to0 0.</pre>
20	Function selection 2	Hex	_X	PB24	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
22	Function selection 4	Hex	X	PD30	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
24	Feed forward gain	Dec	-	PB04	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.

	MR-J2SCL_			M	MR-J4- A -RJ		
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
27 58	Encoder output pulses Function selection 9	Dec	- X	PA15	Dec	-	<ol> <li>When the setting value of No. 58 is 1 32 times the setting value of No. 27 will be set.</li> <li>When the setting value of No. 58 is other than 1 the setting value of No. 27 will be maintained.</li> </ol>
				DA11	Doc		being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.
28	Internal torque limit 1	Dec	_	PA12	Dec	_	One decimal place will be added.
29	Internal torque limit 2	Dec	-	PC35	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
30	Backlash compensation	Dec	-	PT14	Dec	-	A value obtained by multiplying the setting value by 32 will be set. The above value will be clamped at 65535. To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.
33	Electromagnetic brake sequence output	Dec	-	PC16	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
34	Load to motor inertia ratio	Dec	-	PB06	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
35	Position loop gain 2	Dec	-	PB08	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
37	Speed loop gain 2	Dec	-	PB09	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
38	Speed integral compensation	Dec	-	PB10	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
39	Speed differential compensation	Dec	-	PB11	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
40	JOG operation acceleration/deceleration time constant	Dec	-	PC01 PC02	Dec Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained. The setting value will be maintained.
	Home position return			PC30	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
41	acceleration/deceleration time constant	Dec	-	PC31	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
42	Home position return position data	Dec	-	PT08	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
43	Travel distance after proximity dog	Dec	-	PT09	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
44	Stopper type home position return stopper time	Dec	-	PT10	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
45	Stopper type home position return torque limit value	Dec	-	PT11	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
46	Software limit +	Dec	-	PT16	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
47	Software limit +	Dec	-	PT15	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
48	Software limit -	Dec	-	PT18	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
49	Software limit -	Dec	-	PT17	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
50	Position range output address +	Dec	-	P120	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
51	Position range output address +	Dec	-	P119	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
52	Position range output address -	Dec	-	P122	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
55	Function selection 6		- -		Hev	-	The setting value will be maintained.
55		I IGY	_^ X	PC10	Hev	^_	The setting value will be maintained.
58	Function selection 9	Hex	x	PC.19	Hey	×	The setting value will be maintained.
<u> </u>			X X	PD33	Hex	x	The setting value will be maintained
59	Function selection A	Hex	X	-	-	-	The setting value will not be maintained. (Alarm code output setting)

MR-J2SCL_				MR-J4ARJ			
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
			xx	PB01	Hex	X	0 0 will be changed to 0. Otherwise, 2 will be set.
61	Machine resonance suppression filter 1	Hex	XX	PB13 PB14	Dec	- - X_	<ul> <li>0 0 will be changed to 4500.</li> <li>0 1 will be changed to 4500.</li> <li>0 2 will be changed to 2250.</li> <li>0 3 will be changed to 1500.</li> <li>0 4 will be changed to 1125.</li> <li>0 5 will be changed to 900.</li> <li>0 6 will be changed to 750.</li> <li>0 7 will be changed to 643.</li> <li>0 8 will be changed to 563.</li> <li>0 9 will be changed to 450.</li> <li>0 A will be changed to 450.</li> <li>0 A will be changed to 409.</li> <li>0 C will be changed to 375.</li> <li>0 D will be changed to 321.</li> <li>0 F will be changed to 281.</li> <li>1 1 will be changed to 265.</li> <li>1 2 will be changed to 237.</li> <li>1 4 will be changed to 237.</li> <li>1 4 will be changed to 205.</li> <li>1 5 will be changed to 196.</li> <li>1 8 will be changed to 188.</li> <li>1 9 will be changed to 188.</li> <li>1 9 will be changed to 173.</li> <li>1 8 will be changed to 173.</li> <li>1 1 Will be changed to 173.</li> <li>1 1 Will be changed to 173.</li> <li>1 1 Will be changed to 145.</li> </ul>

	MR-J2S- CL			MR-J4- A -RJ			
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
No.	Machine resonance suppression filter 2	Hex	XX	No. PB15 PB16	Dec	X	<pre>0 0 will be changed to 4500. 0 1 will be changed to 4500. 0 2 will be changed to 2250. 0 3 will be changed to 1500. 0 4 will be changed to 1125. 0 5 will be changed to 900. 0 6 will be changed to 750. 0 7 will be changed to 563. 0 9 will be changed to 563. 0 8 will be changed to 450. 0 A will be changed to 450. 0 C will be changed to 375. 0 D will be changed to 321. 0 F will be changed to 281. 0 F will be changed to 265. 1 1 will be changed to 250. 1 3 will be changed to 225. 1 3 will be changed to 237. 1 4 will be changed to 205. 1 5 will be changed to 196. 1 8 will be changed to 188. 1 9 will be changed to 173. 1 8 will be changed to 173. 1 8 will be changed to 167. 1 C will be changed to 155. 1 1 will be changed to 155. 1 1 Will be changed to 155. 1 1 Will be changed to 145. 0 0 will be changed to 145.</pre>
	Low-pass filter/adaptive			PB18	Dec	-	1 will be changed to 18000.
63	vibration suppression control	нех	X_	PB23	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
64	Load to motor inertia ratio 2	Dec	-	PB29	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
35	Position loop gain 2	Dec	-				One decimal place will be added to (No. 35) ×
65	Position loop gain 2 change ratio	Dec	-	PB30	Dec	-	(No. 65) ÷ 100.
37	Speed loop gain 2	Dec	-	PB31	Dec	-	The value will be (No. 37) $\times$ (No. 66) $\div$ 100
66	Speed loop gain 2 change ratio	Dec	-	. 20.			
38	Speed integral compensation	Dec	-	0000			One decimal place will be added to (No. 38) $\times$
67	Speed integral compensation change ratio	Dec	-	PB32	Dec	-	(NO. 67) $\div$ 100. The above value will be clamped at 5000.0.
68	Gain switching selection	Hex	X	PB26	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
69	Gain switching condition	Dec	-	PB27	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
70	Gain switching time constant	Dec	-	PB28	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
74	OUT1 output time setting	Dec	-	PT23	Dec	-	A value obtained by multiplying the setting value by 10 will be set.
75	OUT2 output time setting	Dec	-	PT24	Dec	-	A value obtained by multiplying the setting value by 10 will be set.
76	OUT3 output time setting	Dec	-	PT25	Dec	-	A value obtained by multiplying the setting value by 10 will be set.

	MR-J2SCL_			MR-J4ARJ				
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule	
77	Program input polarity selection 1	Hex	_x	PT29	Hex	x_	The setting value will be maintained.	
	For manufacturer setting	Hex	X	- PD01	Hex	x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
			X			X	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
			x_			_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
			x_			_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
84			_x	PD41	Hex	X	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
			_x	PD42	Hex	_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
			_x			_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
			x			_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
			x	PD41	Hex	_x	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
			x			x_	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
			x	PD01	Hex	x_	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
85	For manufacturer setting	Hex	X			x_	The setting value will be converted to the manufacturer setting value. Do not change the setting value.	
-	-	-	-	PA21	Hex	x	3 will be set. To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, refer to (5) in Section 2.3.5.	
-		-	-	PA01	Hex	X	7 will be set. (Program method)	
					Hex	X_	0 will be set. (Standard control mode)	
					Hex	_X	_0 will be set.	
			1		нех	^	I WIII DE SEL	

## 2.4 MR-J2S-\_B\_ Parameter Diversion Procedure

The parameter converter functions of GX Works2 and MT Developer2 convert the servo parameters of MR-J2S-\_B\_ to those of MR-J4-\_B\_ when the controller is changed. (GX Works2: 1.84N or later, MT Developer2: 1.41T or later)

(Target model)

- Positioning module QD75M to Simple Motion module QD77MS/LD77MS
- Motion controller A series/Q17nCPUN to Q17nDSCPU/Q170MSCPU(-S1)



SW3RNC-GSVE SW6RNC-GSVE

Change MR-J2S-\_B\_ to MR-J4-\_B\_

MT Developer2

- 2.4.1 Changing QD75M to QD77MS/LD77MS
- (1) Start GX Works2 and create a project.
- (2) Right-click [Intelligent Function Module] in the Navigation window and select [New Module] to add the simple motion module QD77MS/LD77MS.



- (3) Double-click [Simple Motion Module Setting] of the added simple motion module to start the simple motion module setting tool.
- (4) Read the GX Configurator-QP data.

Click [Project] - [Import GX Configurator-QP Data] from the menu. A dialog box for reading the GX Configurator-QP data is displayed. Specify and read the QD75MH data.



When using QD75 data made on GX Works2, save the QD75 data as GX Configurator-QP data on GX Works2 and perform the above operation.

III MELSOFT Series GX Works2 (Untitled Project) - [[PRG]Write MAIN 1 Step]		×
Project Edit Eind/Replace Compile View Online Debug Diagnostics Tool Window Help	-	. 8 ×
	剑鸟,远走剑肉剑应应	Ŧ
■日日開留留留 · A· ② 曲 Parameter · ごはおおおけな」。	····································	449 **
Navigation 7 ×  PRG Write MAIN 1 Step ×		1 Þ 🗸
Project	FEND	1.
	[ent	
🕀 🚳 Parameter		
E S Intelligent Function Module		
Para Copy		
Delete		
Post     Register to Intelligent Function Module Monitor		
Posi Save the Positioning Module Data		
Posit Read from the Positioning Module Data		
Star Save <u>G</u> X Configurator-QP Data		
Star -0 Property		
Auto Data Security Setting		
- Global Device Comment		
Program Setting		
Program		
MAIN		
Bevice Memory		
Device Initial Value		
Project		
1 Mar Library		
- Over construction of the second sec		
Connection Destination		
*		-
English Unlabeled	Q02/Q02H Host	NU

## (5) Specify the target module.

Specify the model and the head XY address of the target module, then click the [OK] button.

New Module	×						
Module Selection  Module Type Simple Motion Module  Module Name OD77/M54							
Mount Position  Specify Start XY Address  O000 (H)  1 Slot Occupy [32 points]							
Title Setting							
ОК	Cancel						

(6) Execute servo parameter conversion.

Select the target servo amplifier setting and click the [OK] button.

The servo parameters are converted as follows depending on the target servo amplifier setting. When "SSCNET III / H" is selected, MR-J2S-\_B\_ is converted to MR-J4-\_B\_.

When "SSCNET III" is selected, MR-J2S-\_B\_ is converted to MR-J3-\_B\_.

MELSOFT Series Simple Motion Module Setting Tool							
Execute the series conversion of servo amplifier. Confirm the result of the conversion after executing. Conversion Target Servo Amplifier Setting SSCNET Setting							
C SSCNET III							
MR-J4 Series							
Reconsider the following data. - Parameter - Servo Parameter - Input Axis Parameter of Synchronous Control Parameter							
For details on replace, press F1 key and refer to the help.							
OK Cancel							
- 2.4.2 Changing the motion controller A series/Q17nCPU to Q17nDSCPU/Q170MSCPU(-S1)
- (1) Start MT Developer2.

MELSOFT Series MT Developer2	
É Project Edit Eind/Replace View Check/Convert Online Debug Tools Window Help	
: 🗅 🖻 🕒 🖉 , : 🥂 👎 💷 , : 🔚 📾 I 🛒 🖃 I 🥨 ,	
$[ \begin{tabular}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	
Project 4 ×	
Output 7 ×	¢.
	-
	GI

(2) Select the source project.

Click [Project] - [Divert File] - [Diversion of Other Format Project] from the menu to display the Diversion of Other Format Project dialog box. Click the [Browse] button to select the source project. To divert an MT Developer2 project, click [Project] - [Divert File] - [Utilize MT Developer file format Project] from the menu.

Diversion of Other Format Project	x
Source (Other Format Project)       Drive/Path       Project Name       CPU Type :       OS Type :	Divert
CPU/OS Selection CPU Type : Q172D5	

#### (3) Execute file diversion.

Select the CPU type, OS type, and Operation method in the CPU/OS selection, and click the [Diversion] button.

Diversion of Other Format Project	x
Source (Other Format Project)         Drive/Path         Z:\Common         Project Name         A172SH         CPU Type :         A172SH         OS Type :         SW3-SV22C(SFC)	Divert Close
CPU/OS Selection     CPU Type : Q172DS      OS Type : SW8-SV22QL     Operation Method : Virtual Mode Switching Method	

(4) Execute servo parameter conversion.

Select the target servo amplifier setting and click the [OK] button.

The servo parameters are converted as follows depending on the target servo amplifier setting. When "SSCNET III / H" is selected, MR-J2S-\_B\_ is converted to MR-J4-\_B\_. When "SSCNET III" is selected, MR-J2S-\_B\_ is converted to MR-J3-\_B\_.

MELSOFT Series MT Developer2
Execute the series conversion of servo amplifier. Confirm the result of the conversion after executing.
Conversion Target Servo Amplifier Setting
SSCNET III LINE 1
© SSCNET III/H
O SSCNET III
MR-J4 Series
Reconsider the following data. - Servo Data - Servo Parameter For details on replace, press F1 key and refer to the help.
OK Cancel

2.4.3 Conversion rules (MR-J2S-\_B\_ => MR-J4-\_B\_)

POINT										
The convers	ion rules in the above table give due consideration to compatibility.									
However, the	However, the servo parameter system of MR-J2SB_ and that of MR-J4B_									
are so different that the rules may not sufficiently apply to cases of special										
operation (in	operation (including special specifications). Change the settings as necessary in									
such cases.										
●[Pr. PA19 Pa	arameter writing inhibit] after parameter conversion is the initial									
value.										
• MR-J4B_	_: [Pr. PA19] = "00ABh"									
When using	analog monitor output, perform an operation check because MR-									
J2SB_ and	d MR-J4B_ have different output voltage specifications for droop									
pulses.										
• MR-J4B_	: [Pr. PC09]/[Pr. PC10]									
Output signa	al assignments will be initialized. Change the settings as necessary.									
• MR-J4B_	_ : [Pr. PD07] to [Pr. PD09]									
Various offse	et parameters cannot be converted. Change the settings as									
necessary.										
• MR-J4B_	_: [Pr. PC11], [Pr. PC12]									
I he convers	ion rules apply only to the common parameters of MR-J2SB_ and									
MR-J4B	MP 14 P									
Additional pa	arameters of MR-J4B_ are set to the initial values of MR-J4B									
	Alue of the error excessive alarm level is 2. Change the settings as									
necessary.	· [Dr. DC01 Error evenesive elerm level]									
• IVIR-J4D_	- [PI. PC01 Ellor excessive alarminever]									
	The conversion rules are intended for the replacement of HC-									
_F3/HAF3	replaced check and change the "electronic gear setting" and									
"nulse outpu	t" (Refer to (2) in Section 2.4.3 and $4$ HC <sub>2</sub> ES/HA <sub>2</sub> ES MOTOR									

# (1) Parameters that need to be checked after parameter conversion

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA04	Function selection A-1	2000h	0h	Forced stop deceleration function selection To configure the same settings as those for MR-J2SB_, select "Forced stop deceleration function disabled (EM1)".
PA09	Auto tuning response	-	-	Auto tuning response setting Adjust the gain value again after the replacement.
PA15	Encoder output pulse	-	-	When the encoder output pulse setting is a dividing ratio setting, this must be adjusted to match the number of pulses per servo motor rotation. As the parameter converter function converts the setting value into 131072 [pulses] for the MR-J2SB_ and 4194304 [pulses] for the MR-J4B_, restore the setting value to the value for the MR-J2SB_ when replacing the servo amplifier.
PA11	Analog monitor 1 offset	-	-	Set the value as required.
PA12	Analog monitor 2 offset	-	-	Set the value as required.
PD07 to PD09	I/O device selection	-	-	This parameter is not converted by the parameter converter function. Set the parameters as required.

Note. For items that have no setting value listed in the table, refer to "Part 3: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-\_B\_ with MR-J4-\_B\_".

(2) Parameters that need to be set when the HC/HA series servo motor is used without being replaced 1) When the model of a servo amplifier after replacement is MR-J4-\_B\_

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
PA09	Auto tuning response	-	-	Auto tuning response setting Adjust the gain value again after the replacement.
PA10	In-position range	-	-	Use the value of an existing servo amplifier.
PA15	Encoder output pulses	_	-	When the output dividing ratio setting has been selected, use the value of an existing servo amplifier.
PC04	Function selection C-1 Encoder setting selection	_	_1	Set 1: MR-J2S compatible encoder setting.

(3) Conversion rules (MR-J2S-\_B\_ => MR-J4-\_B\_) The following table shows the servo parameter conversion rules from MR-J2S-\_B\_ (standard) to MR-J4-\_B\_ standard.

Servo parameters not specified in the following table will be set to the initial values.

	MR-J2SB_			Ν	MR-J4B_		
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
1	Amplifier setting	Hex	X	PA03	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
2	Regenerative resistor	Hex	xx	PA02	Hex	xx	<pre>00 will be changed to00. 01 will be changed to01. 05 will be changed to04. 08 will be changed to05. 09 will be changed to06. 0B will be changed to08. 0C will be changed to09. 0E will be changed to09. 0E will be changed to02. 11 will be changed to02. 11 will be changed to03. 82 will not be changed. 83 will not be changed. 84 will not be changed. 85 will not be changed. 87 will be changed to81. Otherwise, 00 will be set.</pre>
7	Rotation direction setting	Dec	-	PA14	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
8	Auto tuning	Hex	X	PA08	Hex	X	2 will be changed to 3. 3 will be changed to 2. 4 will be changed to 3. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
9	Servo response setting	Hex	X	PA09	Dec	-	<pre>1 will be changed to 8. 2 will be changed to 11. 3 will be changed to 13. 4 will be changed to 14. 5 will be changed to 16. 6 will be changed to 18. 7 will be changed to 21. 9 will be changed to 23. A will be changed to 25. B will be changed to 25. C will be changed to 27. C will be changed to 28. D will be changed to 30. E will be changed to 32. F will be changed to 34. To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, refer to (2) in Section 2.4.3.</pre>
12	Load to motor inertia ratio	Dec	-	PB06	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
13	Position loop gain 1	Dec	-	PB07	Dec	-	The setting value will be multiplied by 2/3 and one decimal place will be added.
15	Position loop gain 2	Dec	-	PB08	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
16 17	Speed loop gain 2 Speed integral compensation	Dec Dec	-	PB09 PB10	Dec Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained. One decimal place will be added.
.,		000		. 510	000		one deema pidee wii be dadea.

	MR-J2SB_		MR-J4B_				
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rules
			XX	DB01	Hov	X	00 will be changed to0.
			^^	FDUI	TIEX	^	Otherwise, 2 will be set.
							00 will be changed to 4500.
							01 will be changed to 4500.
							_ 02 will be changed to 2250.
							03 will be changed to 1500.
							04 will be changed to 1125.
							_ 05 will be changed to 900.
							06 will be changed to 750.
							07 will be changed to 643.
							08 will be changed to 563.
							09 will be changed to 500.
							0A will be changed to 450.
							-0 B will be changed to 409.
							-0C will be changed to 375.
							-0 will be changed to 346.
10	Machine resonance suppression	Llavi					- 0E will be changed to 321.
18	(Neteb filter)	Hex	XX	PB13	Dec	-	- UF will be changed to 300.
	(Noton liner)						- 10 will be changed to 281.
							11 will be changed to 265.
							12 will be changed to 250.
							13 will be changed to 237.
							14 will be changed to 225.
							15 will be changed to 214.
							10 will be changed to 205.
							17 will be changed to 180.
							- 19 will be changed to 180
							14 will be changed to 173
							1B will be changed to 167
							1C will be changed to 160
							1D will be changed to 155.
							1E will be changed to 150.
							1F will be changed to 145.
			Х	PB14	Hex	Х	The setting value will be maintained.
19	Feed forward gain	Dec		PB04	Dec		The setting value will be maintained.
-	5						When the setting value of No. 6 is 0, the setting
							value of No. 20 will be multiplied by 16.
							When the setting value of No. 6 is 1, the setting
							value of No. 20 will be multiplied by 32.
							When the setting value of No. 6 is 6, the setting
							value of No. 20 will be multiplied by 8.
20	In-position range	Dec	-	PA10	Dec	-	When the setting value of No. 6 is 7 or 255, the
20	in pooldon range	200		17110	200		setting value of No. 20 will be doubled.
							When the above value is 4095 or smaller, the
							value will be multiplied by 16.
							when the above value is 4096 or larger, 65535
							Will be set.
ĺ							being replaced refer to (2) in Section 2.4.3
	Electromagnetic brake						
21	sequence output	Dec	-	PC02	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.

	MR-J2SB_		MR-J4B_				
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	
22	Analog monitor output	Hey	_x	PC09	Hex	X	_ 9 will be changed to 8. _ A will be changed to 9. _ B will be changed to D. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
22		TIEX	X	PC10	Hex	X	9 will be changed to8. A will be changed to9. B will be changed toD. Otherwise, the setting value will be maintained.
23	Optional function 1 (Servo forced stop selection)	Hex	X	PA04	Hex	_X	The setting value will be maintained.
	Optional function 2		X_	PB24	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
24	(Slight vibration suppression control selection) (Motor-less operation selection)	Hex	_x	PC05	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
25	Low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control	Hex	X_	PB18	Dec	-	_ 1 _ will be changed to 18000. Otherwise, the initial value will be set.
			X_	PB23	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.
30	Zero speed	Dec	-	PC07	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
31	Error excessive alarm level	Dec	-	PC01	Dec	-	The value will be (No. 31) $\div$ 40. When the setting value is 1 or smaller, 1 will be set.
32	Optional function 5 (PI-PID control switching selection)	Hex	X	PB24	Hex	X_	0 will be changed to 0 1 will be changed to 0 2 will be changed to 3 Otherwise, the initial value will be set.
33	Optional function 6 (Encoder pulse output setting selection)	Hex	_x	PC03	Hex	x_	The setting value will be maintained.
36	Speed differential compensation	Dec	-	PB11	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
33	Optional function 6 (Encoder pulse output setting selection)	Hex	_X	DA 15	Dee		<ul> <li>(1) When the setting value of No. 33 is _ 1 32 times the setting value of No. 38 will be set.</li> <li>(2) When the setting value of No. 33 is other</li> </ul>
38	Encoder output pulses	Dec	-	PAIS	Dec	-	than _ 1 The setting value of No. 38 will be maintained. To use the HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, refer to (2) in Section 2.4.3.
49	Gain switching selection	Hex	X	PB26	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.
50	Gain switching condition	Dec	-	PB27	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
51	Gain switching time constant	Dec	-	PB28	Dec	-	The setting value will be maintained.
52	Load to motor inertia ratio 2	Dec	-	PB29	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
15	Position loop gain 2	Dec	-				The value will be (No. 15) × (No. 53) ÷ 100.
53	Position loop gain 2 changing ratio	Dec	-	PB30	Dec	-	One decimal place will be added.
16	Speed loop gain 2	Dec	-	DEAL			
54	Speed loop gain 2 changing ratio	Dec	-	PB31	Dec	-	The value will be (No. 16) × (No. 54) ÷ 100.
17	Speed integral compensation.	Dec	-				One decimal place will be added to (No. 17) ×
55	Speed integral compensation gain 2 change ratio	Dec	-	PB32	Dec	-	(No. 55) ÷ 100. When the setting value is 5000.0 or larger, 5000.0 will be set.
60	Option function C	Hex	_X	PC03	Hex	X	The setting value will be maintained.

MR-J2SB_				MR-J4B_			Conversion rule
No.	Name	Туре	Target	No.	Туре	Target	Conversion rule
61	Machine resonance suppression filter 2	Hex	XX	PB15 PB16	Dec	X	<ul> <li>00 will be changed to 4500.</li> <li>01 will be changed to 2250.</li> <li>03 will be changed to 1500.</li> <li>04 will be changed to 1125.</li> <li>05 will be changed to 900.</li> <li>06 will be changed to 750.</li> <li>07 will be changed to 643.</li> <li>08 will be changed to 563.</li> <li>09 will be changed to 450.</li> <li>08 will be changed to 375.</li> <li>00 will be changed to 346.</li> <li>00 will be changed to 281.</li> <li>11 will be changed to 265.</li> <li>12 will be changed to 250.</li> <li>13 will be changed to 250.</li> <li>13 will be changed to 214.</li> <li>16 will be changed to 196.</li> <li>17 will be changed to 196.</li> <li>18 will be changed to 188.</li> <li>19 will be changed to 167.</li> <li>1C will be changed to 155.</li> <li>12 will be changed to 145.</li> <li>00 will be changed to 145.</li> <li>00 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>17 will be changed to 145.</li> <li>00 will be changed to 145.</li> <li>00 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>16 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>17 will be changed to 160.</li> <li>10 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>11 will be changed to 160.</li> <li>10 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>11 will be changed to 160.</li> <li>10 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>11 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>11 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>12 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>11 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>12 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>13 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>14 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>15 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>16 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>11 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>11 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>12 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>13 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>14 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>15 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>16 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>16 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>17 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>18 will be changed to 155.</li> <li>200 will b</li></ul>
			_X	PB16	Hex	X_	The setting value will be maintained.

# **3. COMMON POINTS TO NOTE**

# 3.1 Points to Note When Replacing a Battery

	POINT							
	<ul> <li>The MR-BAT and A6BAT battery for MR-J2S and the MR-J2M-BT battery unit for MR-J2M cannot be used due to different battery voltage specifications.</li> <li>The battery replacement procedures for MR-J2S/J2M and for MR-J4 are different.</li> <li>(The HC/HA motor has a super capacitor condenser.)</li> <li>When replacing the battery for MR-J4, observe the following points and procedures.</li> </ul>							
A WARNING	Before replacing a battery, turn off the main circuit power and wait for 15 minutes or longer until the charge lamp turns off. Then, check the voltage between P+ and N- with a voltage tester or others. Otherwise, an electric shock may occur. In addition, when confirming whether the charge lamp is off or not, always confirm it from the front of the servo amplifier.							
	<ul> <li>The internal circuits of the servo amplifier may be damaged by static electricity.</li> <li>Always take the following precautions.</li> <li>Ground human body and work bench.</li> <li>Do not touch the conductive areas, such as connector pins and electrical parts, directly by hand.</li> </ul>							
	POINT							

#### POINT

•Replacing battery with the control circuit power off will erase the absolute position data.

•Verify that the battery for replacement is within its service life.

#### POINT

Replace the old battery with only the control circuit power supply turned on. Replacing battery with the control circuit power on will not erase the absolute position data.

3.1.1 Servo amplifier battery mounting method

POINT

•For the servo amplifier with a battery holder on the bottom, it is not possible to wire for the earth with the battery installed. Insert the battery after executing the earth wiring of the servo amplifier.



MR-J4-500\_ or more

Install a battery, and insert the plug into the CN4 connector.

200

MR-J4-350\_ or less

# 3.1.2 Disassembly method





3.1.3 Replacement procedure of MR-BAT6V1SET built-in battery

When the MR-BAT6V1SET reaches the end of its life, replace the MR-BAT6V1 battery in the MR-BAT6V1SET.



1) While pressing the locking part, open the cover.

2) Replace the battery with a new MR-BAT6V1.

 Press the cover until it is fixed with the projection of the locking part to close the cover.

# 4. HC-\_FS /HA-\_FS MOTOR DRIVE

## 4.1 Parameter setting

(1) MR-J4-\_A\_

When driving the HC-\_FS /HA-\_FS series servo motor with MR-J4-\_A\_, configure [Pr. PC22] at "\_ 1 \_ \_" and select the encoder setting compatible with MR-J2S. If there is an error in the setting, [AL.16: Encoder initial communication error 1] or [AL.20: Encoder normal communication error 1] occurs.

No./symbol/name	Setting digit	Function	Initial value [unit]
PC22	X	For manufacturer setting	0h
**COP1	x_		0h
selection C-1	_x	Encoder setting selection 0: MR-J4 compatible encoder setting <u>1: MR-J2S compatible encoder setting</u> If there is an error in the setting, [AL.16: Encoder initial communication error 1] or [AL.20: Encoder normal communication error 1] occurs.	Oh
	x	Encoder cable communication method selection 0: Two-wire type 1: Four-wire type If there is an error in the setting, [AL.16: Encoder initial communication error 1] or [AL.20: Encoder normal communication error 1] occurs.	Oh

#### (2) MR-J4-\_B\_

When driving the HC/HA series servo motor with MR-J4-\_B\_, configure [Pr. PC04] at "\_ 1 \_ \_" and select a compatible encoder setting with MR-J2S. If there is an error in the setting, [AL.16: Encoder initial communication error 1] or [AL.20: Encoder normal communication error 1] occurs.

No./symbol/name	Setting digit	Function	Initial value [unit]
PC04	X	For manufacturer setting	0h
**COP1	×_		0h
selection C-1	_x	Encoder setting selection 0: MR-J4 compatible encoder setting <u>1: MR-J2S compatible encoder setting</u> If there is an error in the setting, [AL.16: Encoder initial communication error 1] or [AL.20: Encoder normal communication error 1] occurs.	Oh
x		Encoder cable communication method selection 0: Two-wire type 1: Four-wire type If there is an error in the setting, [AL.16: Encoder initial communication error 1] or [AL.20: Encoder normal communication error 1] occurs.	Oh

# POINT

- When using HC/HA series servo motors without being replaced, check and change the "electronic gear setting" and "pulse output".
- For MR-J4-\_A\_, refer to Section 2.3.5 (5). For MR-J4-\_B\_, refer to Section 2.4.3 (2). ●Refer to "Appendix 1. 13 OPTIONS AND PERIPHERAL EQUIPMENT" for
- "connected cables" when using the HC/HA series servo motors without replacing.
- When driving the HC-\_FS/HA-\_FS series servo motors with the MR-J4-\_A\_/MR-J4-\_B\_, use regenerative options that are to be used for the MR-J4 series servo amplifiers.

For details regarding combinations of servo amplifiers and regenerative options, refer to "1. COMPARISON TABLE OF REGENERATIVE OPTION COMBINATIONS" of "Part 9: Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment".

# 4.2 Corresponding Software Version

Sorvo motor sorios namo	Servo motor model		Standard software corresponding version (Note)		
Servo motor series name	gear reducers/brakes)	Servo ampliner moder	General-purpose interface	SSCNET interface	
	HC-KFS053	MR-J4-10_(-RJ)	A8 o	<sup>-</sup> later	
	HC-KFS13	MR-J4-10_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
HC-KFS series	HC-KFS23	MR-J4-20_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-KFS43	MR-J4-40_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-KFS73	MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
HC-KFS	HC-KFS46	MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	A6 or	<sup>-</sup> later	
high-speed rotation series	HC-KFS410	MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	A6 or	<sup>-</sup> later	
	HC-MFS053	MR-J4-10_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-MFS13	MR-J4-10_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
HC-MFS series	HC-MFS23	MR-J4-20_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-MFS43	MR-J4-40_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-MFS73	MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-LFS52	MR-J4-60_(-RJ)	A8 o	<sup>-</sup> later	
	HC-LFS102	MR-J4-100_(-RJ)	A8 or later		
HC-LFS series	HC-LFS152	MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	A8 or later		
	HC-LFS202	MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	A8 or later		
	HC-LFS302	MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	A8 or later		
	HC-SFS81	MR-J4-100_(-RJ)	A8 or later		
HC-SFS	HC-SFS121	MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	A8 or later		
1000 r/min series	HC-SFS201	MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	A8 oi	· later	
	HC-SFS301	MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	A8 oi	· later	
	HC-SFS52	MR-J4-60_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-SFS102	MR-J4-100_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-SFS152	MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-SFS202	MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-SFS352	MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	A4 or later	A8 or later	
	HC-SFS502	MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	A8 oi	later	
HC-SFS	HC-SFS702	MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	A8 oi	· later	
2000 r/min series	HC-SFS524	MR-J4-60_4(-RJ)	A8 oi	· later	
	HC-SFS1024	MR-J4-100_4(-RJ)	A8 oi	later	
	HC-SFS1524	MR-J4-200_4(-RJ)	A8 oi	later	
	HC-SFS2024	MR-J4-200_4(-RJ)	A8 oi	<sup>-</sup> later	
	HC-SFS3524	MR-J4-350_4(-RJ)	A8 oi	later	
	HC-SFS5024	MR-J4-500_4(-RJ)	A8 oi	later	
	HC-SFS7024	MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)	A8 o	later	

Note. Only J4 mode is supported. J3 compatibility mode is not supported.

	Servo motor model	ervo motor model		Standard software corresponding version (Note)		
Servo motor series name	(Including models with	Servo amplifier model	General-purpose			
	gear reducers/brakes)		interface			
	HC-SFS53	MR-J4-60_(-RJ)	A8 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HC-SFS103	MR-J4-100_(-RJ)	A8 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
10-3F3	HC-SFS153	MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	A8 or later			
SOUD I/IIIII Selles	HC-SFS203	MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	A8 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HC-SFS353	MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	A8 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HC-RFS103	MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	A8 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HC-RFS153	MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	A8 or later			
HC-RFS series	HC-RFS203	MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	A8 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HC-RFS353	MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	B0 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HC-RFS503	MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	A8 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HA-LFS601	MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	D5 o	r later		
	HA-LFS801	MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)	Not cor	npatible		
	HA-LFS12K1	MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)	Not cor	npatible		
	HA-LFS15K1	MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)	Not cor	npatible		
	HA-LFS20K1	MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)	Not cor	npatible		
HA-LFS 1000 r/min sorios	HA-LFS25K1	MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)	Not cor	npatible		
1000 r/min series	HA-LFS6014	MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)	Not cor	npatible		
	HA-LFS8014	MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)	D5 or later			
	HA-LFS12K14	MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)	Not compatible			
	HA-LFS15K14	MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)	Not compatible			
	HA-LFS20K14	MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ)	Not cor	npatible		
	HA-LFS701M	MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	Not compatible			
	HA-LFS11K1M	MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)	D5 o	r later		
	HA-LFS15K1M	MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)	Not compatible			
HA-LFS	HA-LFS22K1M	MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)	Not compatible			
1500 r/min series	HA-LFS701M4	MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)	B4 or later			
	HA-LFS11K1M4	MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)	Not compatible			
	HA-LFS15K1M4	MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)	B4 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HA-LFS22K1M4	MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ)	D5 o	r later		
	HA-LFS502	MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	A8 o	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HA-LFS702	MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	A8 o	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HA-LFS11K2	MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)	B0 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
HA-LFS	HA-LFS15K2	MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)	B0 o	<sup>-</sup> later		
2000 r/min series	HA-LFS22K2	MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)	B0 o	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HA-LFS11K24	MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)	B8 o	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HA-LFS15K24	MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)	B4 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HA-LFS22K24	MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ)	B8 of	<sup>r</sup> later		
	HC-UFS72	MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	B0 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HC-UFS152	MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	B0 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
HC-UFS 2000 r/min sorios	HC-UFS202	MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	B0 o	<sup>-</sup> later		
2000 1/11111 301103	HC-UFS352	MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	B0 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HC-UFS502	MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	B0 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HC-UFS13	MR-J4-10_(-RJ)	A8 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
HC-UFS	HC-UFS23	MR-J4-20_(-RJ)	A8 or	<sup>-</sup> later		
3000 r/min series	HC-UFS43	MR-J4-40_(-RJ)	A8 o	<sup>-</sup> later		
	HC-UFS73	MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	A8 o	<sup>-</sup> later		

Note. Only J4 mode is supported. J3 compatibility mode is not supported.

# Part 7: Common Reference Material

	Servo motor model	Convertor		Standard software Supported version (Note)	
Servo motor series name	(Including models with gear reducers/brakes)	unit model	Servo amplifier model	General- purpose interface	
	HA-LFS30K1		MR-J4-DU30K_(-RJ)	Not compatible	
	HA-LFS37K1	MR-CROOK	MR-J4-DU37K_(-RJ)	Not compatible	
HA-LFS	HA-LFS25K14		MR-J4-DU30K_4(-RJ)	Not compatible	
1000 r/min series	HA-LFS30K14	MR-CR55K4	MR-J4-DU30K_4(-RJ)	Not compatible	
	HA-LFS37K14		MR-J4-DU37K_4(-RJ)	Not compatible	
	HA-LFS30K1M		MR-J4-DU30K_(-RJ)	Not compatible	
	HA-LFS37K1M	MR-CROOK	MR-J4-DU37K_(-RJ)	Not compatible	
HA-LFS	HA-LFS30K1M4	- MR-CR55K4	MR-J4-DU30K_4(-RJ)	D5 or later	
1500 r/min series	HA-LFS37K1M4		MR-J4-DU37K_4(-RJ)	Not compatible	
	HA-LFS45K1M4		MR-J4-DU45K_4(-RJ)	B4 or later	
	HA-LFS50K1M4		MR-J4-DU55K_4(-RJ)	D4 or later	
	HA-LFS30K2		MR-J4-DU30K_(-RJ)	B8 or later	
	HA-LFS37K2	MIK-CROOK	MR-J4-DU37K_(-RJ)	B8 or later	
HA-LFS	HA-LFS30K24		MR-J4-DU30K_4(-RJ)	B8 or later	
2000 r/min series	HA-LFS37K24		MR-J4-DU37K_4(-RJ)	B8 or later	
	HA-LFS45K24		MR-J4-DU45K_4(-RJ)	B8 or later	
	HA-LFS55K24		MR-J4-DU55K_4(-RJ)	B9 or later	

Note Only J4 mode is supported. J3 compatibility mode is not supported.

4.2.1 Method for checking the software version

Start MR Configurator2 (SW1DNC-MRC2-E).

Click [Diagnosis] - [System Configuration] from the menu to display the servo amplifier software version number.



Servo amplifier software version number: <u>BCD-0000000</u>00

Software version number software version

4.3 Overload protection characteristics (Important Points for Combining the drive unit MR-J4-DU55K\_4 and HA-LFS motor)

When using the drive unit MR-J4-DU55K\_4 in combination with the HA-LFS motor, the overload protection characteristics are as shown in the diagram.

For MR-J2S-55K\_4, please check your operation pattern, since the overload protection curve (broken line) of the overload ratio over 200% at the servo-lock is added.



- Note 1. When the servo motor is stopped (servo-lock state) or is operating at a low speed of 30 r/min or less, and an operation generating a torque of 100% or more of the rated torque is carried out at an abnormally high frequency, there is a possibility that the servo amplifier may malfunction even though it is within the electronic thermal protection.
  - 2. The overload ratio over 100% indicates the rated output of a converter unit. For the rated output, refer to section 1.2.1 of "MR-CV\_/MR-CR55K\_/MR-J4-DU\_(-RJ) Instruction Manual".

# Part 8 Review on Replacement of Motor

# Part 8: Review on Replacement of Motor

# 1. SERVO MOTOR REPLACEMENT

1.1 Servo Motor Substitute Model and Compatibility

POINT

Compatibility here means the mounting compatibility. For details about the compatibility of servo motor dimensions, reducer specifications, moment of inertia, connector specifications, and torque characteristics, refer to "2 COMPARISON OF SERVO MOTOR SPECIFICATIONS".

#### (1) HC-KFS motor

Series	Model	Example of replacement model	Compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note
	HC-KFS053(B)	HG-KR053(B)		<ul> <li>The torque characteristics of</li></ul>
	HC-KFS13(B)	HG-KR13(B)		not correspond to the range up to
Small capacity, low	HC-KES23(B)	HG-KR23(B)		the high-speed rotation. For further details, refer to "2.7 Comparison of
Inertia HC-KFS series	HC_KES43(B)			Servo Motor Torque
Standard/ With Drake				The capacity of the corresponding
(B): With brake	HC-KFS73(B)	HG-KR73(B)		servo amplifier will be different if a model marked with $\triangle$ is replaced
· · /	HC-KFS46 ◇	HG-KR43		The corresponding servo amplifier
	HC-KFS410 ◇	HG-KR43 ◆		for HG-KR43 is MR-J4-40
	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/5	HG-KR053(B)G1 1/5		
	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/12	HG-KR053(B)G1 1/12		
	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/20	HG-KR053(B)G1 1/20		
	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/5	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/5		<ul> <li>Because the reduction</li> </ul>
	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/12	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/12		gears of models marked
Small capacity, low	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/20	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/20		with      are different from
inertia HC-KFS series	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/5	HG-KR23(B)G1 1/5		the actual reduction ratio,
with general reducer	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/12	HG-KR23(B)G1 1/12 ◆	0	it is required that an
(G1)	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/20	HG-KR23(B)G1 1/20 🔶		electronic gear be set up.
(B). With brake	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/5	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/5		of actual reduction ratios
(B). What brane	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/12	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/12 ◆		for geared servo motors"
	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/20	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/20 ◆		for the details.
	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/5	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/5		
	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/12	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/12 ◆		
	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/20	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/20		
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/5	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/9	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/9		
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/20	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/29	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/5	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/9	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/20	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21		
Small capacity, low	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/29	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33		• The reducer officiency
inertia HC-KFS series	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/5	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5		differs For further details
with high precision	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/9	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	(Note 1)	refer to "2 4 2 Comparison
reducer (G2)	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/20	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	(	of actual reduction ratios
(D): With broke	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/29	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33		for geared servo motors".
(D). WILLI DIAKE	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/5	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5		_
	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/9	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/20	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21		
	HU-KES43(B)G2 1/29		4	
			4	
	HC KES72(D)C2 1/9		4	
	HC-KES73(B)C2 1/20	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21	4	
			1	1

Note 1. For mounting dimensions, refer to "2.3 Comparison of Mounting Dimensions for Geared Servo Motors".

2. The power supply and encoder connector will be changed. For further details, refer to "2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications".

# Part 8: Review on Replacement of Motor

Series	Model	Example of replacement model	Compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/5	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/5		
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/11	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/11		
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/21	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/21		
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/33	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/33		
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/45	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/45		
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/5	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/5		
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/11	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/11		
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/21	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/21		
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/33	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/33		
Small capacity, low	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/45	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/45		
inertia HC-KFS series	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/5	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/5		
with high precision	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/11	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/11		
reducer	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/21	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/21	0	
(G5)	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/33	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/33		
(00)	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/45	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/45		
(B): With brake	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/5	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/5		
· · /	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/11	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/11		
	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/21	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/21		
	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/33	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/33		
	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/45	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/45		
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/5	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/5		
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/11	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/11		
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/21	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/21		
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/33	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/33		
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/45	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/45		
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/5	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/11	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/21	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/33	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/45	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/45		
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/5	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/11	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/21	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/33	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33		
Small capacity low	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/45	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/45		
inertia HC-KFS series	HC-KES23(B)G7 1/5	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5		
with high precision	HC-KES23(B)G7 1/11	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	-	
reducer	HC-KES23(B)G7 1/21	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	0	
Shaft output type				
(G7)	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/35		-	
(P): With broke	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/43	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/45	-	
(D). With brake	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/5	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/11	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/21	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	-	
	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/33	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/45	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/45		
	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/5	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/11	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/21	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/33	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33	]	
	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/45	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/45		

Note. The power supply and encoder connector will be changed. For further details, refer to "2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications".

## (2) HC-MFS motor

Series	Model	Example of replacement model	Compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note
Small capacity,	HC-MFS053(B)	HG-MR053(B)		
ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS13(B)	HG-MR13(B)		
HC-MFS series	HC-MFS23(B)	HG-MR23(B)	0	
Otandard/ With brake	HC-MFS43(B)	HG-MR43(B)		
(B): With brake	HC-MFS73(B)	HG-MR73(B)		
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/5	HG-KR053(B)G1 1/5		
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/12	HG-KR053(B)G1 1/12		The HG-MR series does
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/20	HG-KR053(B)G1 1/20		not support the geared
	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/5	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/5		model. The geared model
	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/12	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/12		is supported with the HG-
Small capacity,	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/20	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/20		KR series.
ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/5	HG-KR23(B)G1 1/5	-	gears of models marked
HC-IMFS series with	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/12	HG-KR23(B)G1 1/12 ◆	0	with $\blacklozenge$ are different from
general reducer (GT)	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/20	HG-KR23(B)G1 1/20 ◆		the actual reduction ratio,
(B) <sup>.</sup> With brake	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/5	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/5		it is required that an electronic gear be set up. Refer to "2.4 Comparison of actual reduction ratios
(2)	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/12	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/12 ◆		
	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/20	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/20 ◆		
	HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/5	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/5		for geared servo motors"
	HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/12	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/12 ◆		for the details.
	HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/20	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/20		
	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/5	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/9	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/9		
	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/20	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/29	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33	-	
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/5	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/9	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/20	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21		The HG-MR series does
Small capacity,	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/29	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33		not support the geared
ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/5	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5		is supported with the HG-
high precision	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/9	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	(Noto 1)	KR series.
reducer (G2)	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/20	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21		<ul> <li>The reducer efficiency</li> </ul>
~ /	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/29	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33		differs. For further details,
(B): With brake	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/5	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5		of actual reduction ratios
	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/9	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11		for geared servo motors"
	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/20	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	-	
	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/29	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/5	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/9	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/20	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/29	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33		

Note 1. For mounting dimensions, refer to "2.3 Comparison of Mounting Dimensions for Geared Servo Motors".

2. The power supply and encoder connector will be changed. For further details, refer to "2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications".

# Part 8: Review on Replacement of Motor

Series	Model	Example of	Compatibility	Note
Genes	Model	replacement model	(O: Compatible)	Note
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/5	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/5		
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/11	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/11		
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/21	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/21		
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/33	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/33		
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/45	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/45		
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/5	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/5		
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/11	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/11		
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/21	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/21		
Small capacity	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/33	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/33		
ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/45	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/45		
HC-MFS series with	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/5	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/5		The HG-MR series does
high precision	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/11	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/11		not support the geared
reducer	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/21	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/21	0	model. The geared model
Flange output type	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/33	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/33		is supported with the HG-
(65)	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/45	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/45		KR series.
(B) <sup>.</sup> With brake	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/5	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/5		
(D). With brane	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/11	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/11		
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/21	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/21		
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/33	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/33		
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/45	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/45		
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/5	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/5		
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/11	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/11		
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/21	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/21		
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/33	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/33		
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/45	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/45		
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/5	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/11	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/21	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/33	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/45	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/45		
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/5	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/11	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/21	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21		
Small capacity	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/33	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33		
ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/45	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/45		
HC-MFS series with	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/5	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5		The HG-MR series does
high precision	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/11	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11		model. The geared model
reducer	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/21	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	0	is supported with the HG-
Shaft output type	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/33	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33	-	KR series.
(07)	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/45	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/45	-	
(B) <sup>.</sup> With brake	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/5	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5	-	
(B). White brands	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/11	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11	-	
	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/21	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	-	
	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/33	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/45	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/45		
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/5	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/11	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/21	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/33	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/45	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/45		

Note 1. The power supply and encoder connector will be changed. For further details, refer to "2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications".

#### (3) HC-SFS motor

		Example of	Compatibility	
Series	Model	replacement model	(O: Compatible)	Note
	HC-SFS81(B)	HG-SR81(B)		
	HC-SFS121(B)	HG-SR121(B)		
	HC-SFS201(B)	HG-SR201(B)		
	HC-SFS301(B)	HG-SR301(B)		
Medium canacity	HC-SFS52(4)(B)	HG-SR52(4)(B)		The total length of the
medium inertia	HC-SFS102(4)(B)	HG-SR102(4)(B)		confirm that the motor
HC-SFS series	HC-SFS152(4)(B)	HG-SR152(4)(B)		connector does not
Standard/With brake	HC-SFS202(4)(B)	HG-SR202(4)(B)		interfere with the device
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)	HG-SR352(4)(B)		side.
(4): 400 V	HC-SFS502(4)(B)	HG-SR502(4)(B)		The HG-SR servo motor
specifications	HC-SFS702(4)(B)	HG-SR702(4)(B)		does not have an oil seal.
(B): With brake	HC-SFS53(B)	HG-SR52(B)		Use HG-SR_J when an oil
	HC-SFS103(B)	HG-SR102(B)		seal is required.
	HC-SFS153(B)	HG-SR152(B)		
	HC-SFS203(B)	HG-SR202(B)		
	HC-SFS353(B)	HG-SR352(B)		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59		
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6		
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11		
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17		
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29		
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35		
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43		
HC-SES series with	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59		
general reducer	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6		The total length of the
5	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11		motor will be shorter, so
(4): 400 V	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	0	confirm that the motor
specifications	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29		connector does not
(B): With brake	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35		side
	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43		
G1: Flange-mounting	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59		
G1H: Foot-mounting	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6		
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11		
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17		
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29		
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35		
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43		
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59		
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	1	
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	1	
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	1	
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	1	
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	1	

Note 1. The power supply and encoder connector will be changed. For further details, refer to "2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications".

Series	Model	Example of replacement model	Compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43		
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59		
medium inertia	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	HG-SR502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11		
HC-SFS series with	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	HG-SR502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17		. The total length of the
general reducer	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	HG-SR502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29		<ul> <li>The total length of the motor will be shorter, so</li> </ul>
(4): 400 \/	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	HG-SR502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35		confirm that the motor
specifications	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	HG-SR502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43		connector does not
(B): With brake	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	HG-SR702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11		interfere with the device
( )	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	HG-SR702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17		side.
G1: Flange-mounting	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	HG-SR702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29		
G1H: Foot-mounting	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	HG-SR702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35		
	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	HG-SR702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G2 1/5	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G2 1/9	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G2 1/20	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G2 1/29	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G2 1/45	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/45		
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G2 1/5	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G2 1/9	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G2 1/20	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/21		<ul> <li>The total length of the motor will be shorter, so confirm that the motor</li> </ul>
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G2 1/29	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/33		
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G2 1/45	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/45		
medium inertia	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G2 1/5	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/5		
HC-SFS series with	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G2 1/9	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/11		connector does not
nign precision	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G2 1/20	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/21	(Nists 1)	interfere with the device
	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G2 1/29	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/33	(Note T)	side.
(4) <sup>.</sup> 400 V	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G2 1/45	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/45		differs For further details
specifications	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G2 1/5	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/5		refer to "2.4.2 Comparison
(B): With brake	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G2 1/9	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/11		of actual reduction ratios
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G2 1/20	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/21		for geared servo motors".
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G2 1/29	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G2 1/45	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/45		
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G2 1/5	HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G2 1/9	HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G2 1/20	HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G2 1/5	HG-SR502(4)(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G2 1/9	HG-SR502(4)(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G2 1/5	HG-SR702(4)(B)G7 1/5		
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G5 1/5	HG-SR52(4)(B)G5 1/5		
HC-SFS series with	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G5 1/11	HG-SR52(4)(B)G5 1/11		. The total length of the
high precision reducer	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G5 1/21	HG-SR52(4)(B)G5 1/21		motor will be shorter, so
Flange output type	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G5 1/33	HG-SR52(4)(B)G5 1/33	0	confirm that the motor connector does not
(65)	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G5 1/45	HG-SR52(4)(B)G5 1/45		interfere with the device
(4): 400 V	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G5 1/5	HG-SR102(4)(B)G5 1/5		Side.
(B): With brake	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G5 1/11	HG-SR102(4)(B)G5 1/11		

Note 1. For mounting dimensions, refer to "2.3 Comparison of Mounting Dimensions for Geared Servo Motors".

2. The power supply and encoder connector will be changed. For further details, refer to "2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications".

Series	Model	Example of replacement model	Compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G5 1/21	HG-SR102(4)(B)G5 1/21	,	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G5 1/33	HG-SR102(4)(B)G5 1/33	-	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G5 1/45	HG-SR102(4)(B)G5 1/45		
	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G5 1/5	HG-SR152(4)(B)G5 1/5		
	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G5 1/11	HG-SR152(4)(B)G5 1/11		
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G5 1/21	HG-SR152(4)(B)G5 1/21		
HC-SFS series with	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G5 1/33	HG-SR152(4)(B)G5 1/33		
high precision	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G5 1/45	HG-SR152(4)(B)G5 1/45		<ul> <li>The total length of the</li> </ul>
reducer	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G5 1/5	HG-SR202(4)(B)G5 1/5		motor will be shorter, so
Flange output type	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G5 1/11	HG-SR202(4)(B)G5 1/11	0	confirm that the motor
(G5)	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G5 1/21	HG-SR202(4)(B)G5 1/21		interfere with the device
(4) 400.)/	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G5 1/33	HG-SR202(4)(B)G5 1/33		side.
(4): 400 V	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G5 1/45	HG-SR202(4)(B)G5 1/45		
(B): With brake	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G5 1/5	HG-SR352(4)(B)G5 1/5		
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G5 1/11	HG-SR352(4)(B)G5 1/11		
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G5 1/21	HG-SR352(4)(B)G5 1/21		
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G5 1/5	HG-SR502(4)(B)G5 1/5	-	
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G5 1/11	HG-SR502(4)(B)G5 1/11		
	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G5 1/5	HG-SR702(4)(B)G5 1/5		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G7 1/5	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G7 1/11	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G7 1/21	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G7 1/33	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G7 1/45	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/45		
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G7 1/5	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/5	-	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G7 1/11	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G7 1/21	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/21		
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G7 1/33	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/33		
medium inertia	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G7 1/45	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/45		
HC-SFS series with	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G7 1/5	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/5		. The total length of the
high precision	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G7 1/11	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/11		motor will be shorter so
reducer Shoft output type	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G7 1/21	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/21		confirm that the motor
(G7)	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G7 1/33	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/33	0	connector does not
(01)	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G7 1/45	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/45		interfere with the device
(4): 400 V	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G7 1/5	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/5		side.
specifications	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G7 1/11	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/11		
(B): With brake	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G7 1/21	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G7 1/33	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/33		
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G7 1/45	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/45		
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G7 1/5	HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G7 1/11	HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G7 1/21	HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/21		
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G7 1/5	HG-SR502(4)(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G7 1/11	HG-SR502(4)(B)G7 1/11		
	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G7 1/5	HG-SR702(4)(B)G7 1/5	1	

Note. The power supply and encoder connector will be changed. For further details, refer to "2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications".

## (4) HC-RFS/-LFS/-UFS motor

Series	Model	Example of replacement model	Compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note				
Medium capacity	HC-RFS103(B)	HG-RR103(B)						
ultra-low inertia	HC-RFS153(B)	HG-RR153(B)	-					
HC-RFS series	HC-RFS203(B)	HG-RR203(B)	0					
	HC-RFS353(B)	HG-RR353(B)						
(B): With brake	HC-RFS503(B)	HG-RR503(B)						
	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/5 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5						
	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/9 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11		Ine HG-RR series does     not support the geared				
	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/20 🗇	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21		model. The geared model				
	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/29 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33		is supported with the HG-				
	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/45 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45		SR series.				
	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/5	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5		Check the output torque				
	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/9	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11		ratio of models marked				
	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/20	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21		with $\blacklozenge$ is greatly different.				
Medium capacity,	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/29	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33		The capacity of the				
ultra-low inertia	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/45	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45		corresponding servo				
HC-RFS series with	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/5 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5	(Nists 1)	amplifier will be different if				
reducer (G2)	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/9 ♦	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11	(Note 1)	a model marked with $\diamondsuit$ is				
	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/20 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21		corresponding servo				
(B): With brake	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/29 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33		amplifier for HG-SR102 is				
· · /	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/45 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45		MR-J4-100_, for HG-				
	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/5 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5		SR202 is MR-J4-200_,				
	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/9 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11		and for HG-SR352 is MR-				
	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/20 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21		<ul> <li>The reducer efficiency</li> </ul>				
	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/29 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21 ◆		differs. For further details,				
	HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/5	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5		refer to "2.4.2 Comparison				
	HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/9 HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11			of actual reduction ratios				
	HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/20	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11 ◆		for geared serve motors .				
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/5 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/5						
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/11 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/11						
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/21 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/21		. The HC BB series does				
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/33 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/33		not support the deared				
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/45 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/45		model. The geared model				
	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/5	HG-SR152(B)G5 1/5		is supported with the HG-				
	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/11	HG-SR152(B)G5 1/11		SR series.				
Medium capacity,	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/21	HG-SR152(B)G5 1/21		Check the output torque     because the reduction				
ultra-low inertia	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/33	HG-SR152(B)G5 1/33		ratio of models marked				
HC-RFS series with	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/45	HG-SR152(B)G5 1/45		with $\blacklozenge$ is greatly different.				
reducer	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/5 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/5	(Note 1)	The capacity of the				
Flange output type	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/11 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/11		corresponding servo				
(G5)	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/21 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/21		amplifier will be different if $a$ model marked with $\Delta$ is				
	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/33 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/33		replaced The				
(B): With brake	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/45 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/45		corresponding servo				
	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/5 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/5		amplifier for HG-SR102 is				
	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/11 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/11	1	MR-J4-100_, for HG-				
	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/21 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/21		SR202 is MR-J4-200_,				
	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/33 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/21 ◆		J4-350 .				
	HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/5	HG-SR502(B)G5 1/5	1					
	HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/11	HG-SR502(B)G5 1/11	1					
	HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/21	HG-SR502(B)G5 1/11 ◆						

Note 1. For mounting dimensions, refer to "2.3 Comparison of Mounting Dimensions for Geared Servo Motors".

2. The power supply and encoder connector will be changed. For further details, refer to "2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications".

Series	Model	Example of replacement model	Compatibility (O: Compatible)	Note
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/5 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5		
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/11 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11	1	
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/21 ♦	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21	1	
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/33 ♦	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33	1	The HG-RR series does
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/45 🛇	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45	1	not support the geared
	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/5	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5	1	is supported with the HG-
	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/11	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11	1	SR series.
Medium capacity,	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/21	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21	1	Check the output torque
ultra-low inertia	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/33	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33	1	because the reduction
HC-RFS series with	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/45	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45	1	ratio of models marked with $\bigstar$ is greatly different
high precision	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/5 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5		<ul> <li>The capacity of the</li> </ul>
reducer Shaft output type	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/11 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11	(Note 1)	corresponding servo
(G7)	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/21 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21	1	amplifier will be different if
(0.)	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/33 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33	1	a model marked with ♦ is
(B): With brake	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/45 🛇	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45	1	replaced. The
	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/5 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5	1	amplifier for HG-SR102 is
	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/11 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11	1	MR-J4-100_, for HG-
	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/21 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21	1	SR202 is MR-J4-200_,
	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/33 🛇	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21 ◆	1	and for HG-SR352 is MR-
	HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/5	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5	1	J4-350
	HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/11	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11	1	
	HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/21	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11 ◆	1	
	HC-LFS52(B) ♦	HG-JR73(B)		<ul> <li>The capacity of the</li> </ul>
	HC-LFS102(B) ♦	HG-JR153(B)	1	corresponding servo
	HC-LFS152(B) ♦		1	amplifier will be different if
Medium capacity, low	HC-LFS202(B)	- HG-JR353(B)		a model marked with $\diamondsuit$ is
inertia HC-LFS series (B): With brake	HC-LFS302(B)	HG-JR503(B)	(Note 1)	correspondence servo amplifier for HG-JR73 is MR-J4-70_, for HG-JR153 is MR-J4-200_, and for HG-JR353 is MR-J4- 350
Small capacity, flat	HC-UFS13(B)	HG-KR13(B)		<ul> <li>The HG-KR servo motor</li> </ul>
type HC-UFS series	HC-UFS23(B)	HG-KR23(B)	(Note 1)	does not have an oil seal.
	HC-UFS43(B)	HG-KR43(B)		Use HG-KR_J when an oil
(B): With brake	HC-UFS73(B)	HG-KR73(B)		sear is required.
	HC-UFS72(B)	HG-UR72(B)		
type HC-LIES series	HC-UFS152(B)	HG-UR152(B)	1	
type no-oro selles	HC-UFS202(B)	HG-UR202(B)	0	
(B): With brake	HC-UFS352(B)	HG-UR352(B)		
. ,	HC-UFS502(B)	HG-UR502(B)		

Note 1. For mounting dimensions, refer to ailed Comparison of Servo Motor Mounting Dimensions" and "2.3 Comparison of Mounting Dimensions for Geared Servo Motors".

2. The power supply and encoder connector will be changed. For further details, refer to "2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications".

## (5) HA-LFS motor

Series	Model	Example of	Compatibility	Note
	$HA_{-}I = S601(A)(B)$	HC-IR601(4)(B)		
	HA-LES801(4)(B)	HG-,IR801(4)(B)		
	HA-LFS12K1(4)(B)	HG-JR12K1(4)(B)		
	HA-LFS15K1(4)	HG-JR15K1(4)		
	HA-LFS20K1(4)	HG-JR20K1(4)	(Note 1)	
Large capacity, low	HA-LFS25K1(4)	HG-JR25K1(4)		
inertia HA-LFS 1000	HA-LFS30K1(4)	HG-JR30K1(4)		
r/min series	HA-LFS37K1(4)	HG-JR37K1(4)		
(4): 400 \/	HA-LFS601(4)(B)	HG-JR601(4)R(B)-S_		<ul> <li>Only flanges and shaft</li> </ul>
(4). 400 V specifications	HA-LFS801(4)(B)	HG-JR801(4)R(B)-S_	_	ends have compatibility in
(B): With brake	HA-LFS12K1(4)(B)	HG-JR12K1(4)R(B)-S_		Blosse centract your local
· · /	HA-LFS15K1(4)	HG-JR15K1(4)R-S	0	sales office regarding the
	HA-LFS20K1(4)	HG-JR20K1(4)R-S_	-	servo motor model and its
	HA-LFS25K1(4)	HG-JR25K1(4)R-5_		delivery, since it is
	HA-LES30K1(4)		-	developed upon receipt of
	HA = LF = S701M(4)(B)	HG-IR701M(4)(B)		order.
	HA-LEST01W(4)(B)	$HG_{-}IR11K1M(4)(B)$		
	HA-LES15K1M(4)(B)	$HG_{-1}R15K1M(4)(B)$	-	
	HA-LFS22K1M(4)	HG-JR22K1M(4)		
	HA-LFS30K1M(4)	HG-JR30K1M(4)	(Note 1)	
Large capacity, low	HA-LFS37K1M(4)	HG-JR37K1M(4)		
inertia HA-LFS 1500	HA-LFS45K1M4	HG-JR45K1M4		
r/min series	HA-LFS50K1M4	HG-JR55K1M4		
(4): 400 \/	HA-LFS701M(4)(B)	HG-JR701M(4)R(B)-S_		<ul> <li>Only flanges and shaft</li> </ul>
(4). 400 V specifications	HA-LFS11K1M(4)(B)	HG-JR11K1M(4)R(B)-S_(□250)		ends have compatibility in
(B): With brake	HA-LFS15K1M(4)(B)	HG-JR15K1M(4)R(B)-S_	_	Please contact your local
· · /	HA-LFS22K1M(4)	HG-JR22K1M(4)R-S_	0	sales office regarding the
	HA-LFS30K1M(4)	HG-JR30K1M(4)R-S	-	servo motor model and its
	HA-LFS37K1M(4)			delivery, since it is
				developed upon receipt of
	HA-LFS50K1M4	HG-JR55K1M4R-S_		order.
	HA-LFS502	HG-SR502		The HG-SR servo motor
	$HA_{I} = S11K2(A)(B)$	HG-3R702		does not have an oil seal.
	HA-LESTIK2(4)(B)	HG-JR11K1M(4)(B)		Use HG-SR_J when an oil
	HA-I ES22K2(4)(B) 🛇	HG-IR15K1M(4)(B)	- 	seal is required.
	HA-I FS30K2(4) ↔	$HG_{-}IB22K1M(4)$	(Note 1)	I he capacity of the corresponding servo
	HA-I FS37K2(4) 🛇	HG-JR30K1M(4)		amplifier will be different if
	HA-I FS45K24 ↔	HG-JB37K1M4		a model marked with $\diamondsuit$ is
Large capacity, low	HA-I FS55K24 ↔	HG-JB45K1M4		replaced.
2000 r/min series	HA-LES502	HG-SR502R-S		Only flanges and shaft
			-	ends have compatibility in
(4): 400 V specifications			-	mounting.
(B): With brake	HA-LFSTIK2(4)(B)	HG-JRTIKIM(4)R(B)-S_([200)	-	Please contact your local sales office regarding the
	HA-LFS15K2(4)(B) ♦	HG-JR11K1M(4)R(B)-S_(⊔250)	-	servo motor model and its
	HA-LFS22K2(4)(B) ♦	HG-JR15K1M(4)R(B)-S_	0	delivery, since it is developed upon receipt of
	HA-LFS30K2(4) ♦	HG-JR22K1M(4)R-S_	1	order.
	HA-LFS37K2(4) ♦	HG-JR30K1M(4)R-S_		• For the replacement from
	HA-LFS45K24 ◇	HG-JR37K1M4R-S_		of compatible servo
	HA-LFS55K24 ◇	HG-JR45K1M4R-S_		amplifier is different.

Note 1. Refer to "2.2 Detailed comparison of servo motor mounting dimensions" for mounting dimensions.

2. The power supply and encoder connector will be changed. For further details, refer to "2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications".

For replacement using the existing wiring, use a renewal tool.

3. For HA-LFS 1000 r/min series of 15 kW or more, HA-LFS 1500 r/min series of 22 kW or more, and HA-LFS 2000 r/min series of 30 kW or more, their substitute models have different thermal wiring from them. A new encoder cable is required when using the substitutes.

4. The HG-JR series does not support foot-mounting.

# 2. COMPARISON OF SERVO MOTOR SPECIFICATIONS

## 2.1 Comparison of Servo Motor Mounting Dimensions





Targe	t product		Replac			
Model	L	LD	Model	L	LD	Note
HC-KFS053(B)			HG-KR053(B)	00.4(407)		
HC-MFS053(B)	81.5(109.5)	10	HG-MR053(B) ♦	66.4(107)	10	
HC-KFS13(B)	00 5(404 5)	40	HG-KR13(B)	00.4(400)	40	$(\diamondsuit part: Note 2)$
HC-MFS13(B)	96.5(124.5)		HG-MR13(B) ♦	82.4(123)		
HC-KFS23(B)	00 5(404 5)		HG-KR23(B)	70.0(440.4)		
HC-MFS23(B)	99.5(131.5)	60	HG-MR23(B)	76.6(113.4)	60	
HC-KFS43(B)	124 5(156 5)	60	HG-KR43(B)	08 3(135 1)	60	
HC-MFS43(B)	124.3(130.3)		HG-MR43(B)	90.3(133.1)		(Note 2)
HC-KFS73(B)	142(177.5)	80	HG-KR73(B)	112(152.3)	80	
HC-MFS73(B)	142(111.0)	00	HG-MR73(B)	112(102.0)	00	
HC-KFS46	134	60	HG-KR43	98.3	60	
HC-KFS410						
HC-SFS81(B)	170(203)	130	HG-SR81(B)	146.5(181)	130	
HC-SFS121(B)	145(193)		HG-SR121(B)	138.5(188)		$\backslash$
HC-SFS201(B)	187(235)	176	HG-SR201(B)	162.5(212)	176	
HC-SFS301(B)	208(256)		HG-SR301(B)	178.5(228)		
HC-SFS52(B)			HG-SR52(B)			
HC-SFS524(B)	120(153)		HG-SR524(B)	118.5(153)		
HC-SFS53(B)						
HC-SFS102(B)			HG-SR102(B)			
HC-SFS1024(B)	145(178)	130	HG-SR1024(B)	132.5(167)	130	
HC-SFS103(B)			( )			
HC-SFS152(B)	(===(====)		HG-SR152(B)			
HC-SFS1524(B)	170(203)		HG-SR1524(B)	146.5(181)		
HC-SFS153(B)						- \
HC-SFS202(B)	145(102)		HG-SR202(B)	120 5(100)		
HC-SFS2024(B) HC-SFS203(B)	145(195)		HG-SR2024(B)	130.3(100)		
HC-SES352(B)						
HC-SES3524(B)	187(235)		HG-SR352(B)	162 5(212)		
HC-SFS353(B)	101(200)	176	HG-SR3524(B)	102.0(212)	176	
HC-SFS502(B)			HG-SR502(B)			
HC-SFS5024(B)	208(256)		HG-SR5024(B)	178.5(228)		
HC-SFS702(B)			HG-SR702(B)			
HC-SFS7024(B)	292(340)		HG-SR7024(B)	218.5(268)		
HC-RFS103(B)	147(185)		HG-RR103(B)	145.5(183)		
HC-RFS153(B)	172(210)	100	HG-RR153(B)	170.5(208)	100	
HC-RFS203(B)	197(235)		HG-RR203(B)	195.5(233)		
HC-RFS353(B)	217(254)		HG-RR353(B)	215.5(252)		1 \
HC-RFS503(B)	274(311)	130	HG-RR503(B)	272.5(309)	130	

[Unit: mm]

Note 1. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. ( ): With brake 2. Some mounting dimensions have differences. Refer to "2.2 Detailed Comparison of Servo Motor Mounting Dimensions" for detailed dimensions.





Target	product		Replacer			
Model	L	LD	Model	L	LD	Note
HC-LFS52(B)	145.5(178.5)		HG-JR73(B)	145.5(191)	00	
HC-LFS102(B)	165.5(198.5)	130	HG-JR153(B)	199.5(245)	90	
HC-LFS152(B)	193(226)		HG-JR353(B)	213(251.5)		(Note 2)
HC-LFS202(B)	200(248)	176	HG-JR353(B)	213(251.5)	130	
HC-LFS302(B)	250(298)	170	HG-JR503(B)	267(305.5)		
HC-UFS13(B)	70(100)	60	HG-KR13(B)	82.4(123)	40	
HC-UFS23(B)	77(111)	00	HG-KR23(B)	76.6(113.4)	<u></u>	(Nists 0)
HC-UFS43(B)	92(126)	80	HG-KR43(B)	98.3(135.1)	60	(Note Z)
HC-UFS73(B)	85(111)	123	HG-KR73(B)	112(152.3)	80	
HC-UFS72(B)	110.5(144)	170	HG-UR72(B)	109(142.5)	176	
HC-UFS152(B)	120(153.5)	170	HG-UR152(B)	118.5(152)	176	
HC-UFS202(B)	118(161)		HG-UR202(B)	116.5(159.5)		
HC-UFS352(B)	142(185)	220	HG-UR352(B)	140.5(183.5)	220	
HC-UFS502(B)	166(209)		HG-UR502(B)	164.5(207.5)		
HA-I FS601(B)			HG-JR601(B) HG-JR6014(B)	299.5(372)	220	(Note 2)
HA-LFS6014(B)	480(550)	200	HG-JR601R(B)-S_ HG-JR6014R(B)-S_	399(472)	200	
HA-LFS801(B)	405(040)		HG-JR801(B) HG-JR8014(B)	339.5(412)	220	(Note 2)
HA-LFS8014(B)	495(610)	250	HG-JR801R(B)-S_ HG-JR8014R(B)-S_	354(427)	250	
HA-LFS12K1(B)		250	HG-JR12K1(B) HG-JR12K14(B)	439.5(512)	220	(Note 2)
HA-LFS12K14(B)	555(670)		HG-JR12K1R(B)-S_ HG-JR12K14R(B)-S_	454(527)	250	
HA-LFS15K1	605		HG-JR15K1 HG-JR15K14	476	250	(Note 2)
HA-LFS15K14	005	280	HG-JR15K1R-S_ HG-JR15K14R-S_	493	280	
HA-LFS20K1	650	200	HG-JR20K1 HG-JR20K14	538	250	(Note 2)
HA-LFS20K14	000		HG-JR20K1R-S_ HG-JR20K14R-S_	555	280	
HA-LFS25K1	640		HG-JR25K1 HG-JR25K14	600	250	(Note 2)
HA-LFS25K14	040		HG-JR25K1R-S_ HG-JR25K14R-S_	617	350	
HA-LFS30K1	685	350	HG-JR30K1 HG-JR30K14	600	280	(Note 2)
HA-LFS30K14	000	350	HG-JR30K1R-S_ HG-JR30K14R-S_	610	350	
HA-LFS37K1	785		HG-JR37K1 HG-JR37K14	664	280	(Note 2)
HA-LFS37K14	100		HG-JR37K1R-S_ HG-JR37K14R-S_	674	350	

[Unit: mm]

Note 1. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. (): With brake
 Without mounting compatibility. Refer to "2.2 Detailed Comparison of Servo Motor Mounting Dimensions" for detailed dimensions.



Target	product		Replacement	t product		Note
Model	L	LD	Model	L	LD	Note
HA-LFS701M(B)	400(550)	200	HG-JR701M(B) HG-JR701M4(B)	299.5(372)	220	(Note 2)
HA-LFS701M4(B)	480(550)	200	HG-JR701MR(B)-S_ HG-JR701M4R(B)-S_	399(472)	200	
HA-LFS11K1M(B)	495(610)		HG-JR11K1M(B) HG-JR11K1M4(B)	339.5(412)	220	(Note 2)
HA-LFS11K1M4(B)	495(010)	250	HG-JR11K1MR(B)-S_(□250) HG-JR11K1M4R(B)-S_(□250)	354(427)	250	
HA-LFS15K1M(B)	555(670)	200	HG-JR15K1M(B) HG-JR15K1M4(B)	439.5(512)	220	(Note 2)
HA-LFS15K1M4(B)	555(070)		HG-JR15K1MR(B)-S_ HG-JR15K1M4R(B)-S_	454(526.5)	250	
HA-LFS22K1M	605		HG-JR22K1M HG-JR22K1M4	476	250	(Note 2)
HA-LFS22K1M4	003	200	HG-JR22K1MR-S_ HG-JR22K1M4R-S_	493	280	
	660	280	HG-JR30K1M	538	250	(Note 2)
	000		HG-JR30K1MR-S_	555	280	
	650		HG-JR30K1M4	538	250	(Note 2)
	050		HG-JR30K1M4R-S_	555	280	
HA-LFS37K1M	640		HG-JR37K1M HG-JR37K1M4	600	250	(Note 2)
HA-LFS37K1M4	040		HG-JR37K1MR-S_ HG-JR37K1M4R-S_	617	350	
	005	350	HG-JR45K1M4	600	280	(Note 2)
HA-LF545K1M4	085		HG-JR45K1M4R-S_	610 350		
	705		HG-JR55K1M4	664	280	(Note 2)
HA-LFSOUK1M4	785		HG-JR55K1M4R-S_	674 350		

Note 1. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. (): With brake

[Unit: mm]

 Without mounting compatibility. Refer to "2.2 Detailed Comparison of Servo Motor Mounting Dimensions" for detailed dimensions.

# Part 8: Review on Replacement of Motor



Targe	t product		Replacemen		Note	
Model	L	LD	Model	L	LD	nole
	200		HG-SR502	178.5	176	(Note 2)
HA-LFS502	300		HG-SR502R-S_	207	200	
	242		HG-SR702	218.5	176	(Note 2)
HA-LF3/02	342	200	HG-SR702R-S_	247	200	
		200	HG-JR11K1M(B)	220 5(412)	220	(Nata 2)
HA-LFS11K2(B)	490/550)		HG-JR11K1M4(B)	339.5(412)	220	(Note 2)
HA-LFS11K24(B)	460(550)		HG-JR11K1MR(B)-S_(□200)	420(512)	200	
			HG-JR11K1M4R(B)-S_(□200)	439(312)	200	
			HG-JR11K1M(B)	330 5(412)	220	(Noto 2)
HA-LFS15K2(B)	405(610)		HG-JR11K1M4(B)	339.3(412)	220	
HA-LFS15K24(B)	495(010)		HG-JR11K1MR(B)-S_(250)	354(427)	250	
		250	HG-JR11K1M4R(B)-S_(□250)	334(427)	230	
	555(670)	230	HG-JR15K1M(B)	430 5(512)	220	(Noto 2)
HA-LFS22K2(B)			HG-JR15K1M4(B)	439.3(312)	220	
HA-LFS22K24(B)	333(070)		HG-JR15K1MR(B)-S_	454(526.5)	250	
			HG-JR15K1M4R(B)-S_	404(020.0)	230	
HAJ ES30K2	615		HG-JR22K1M	476	250	(Note 2)
	010		HG-JR22K1MR-S_	493	280	
	605		HG-JR22K1M4	476	250	(Note 2)
	005	280	HG-JR22K1M4R-S_	493	280	
	660	200	HG-JR30K1M	538	250	(Note 2)
TIA-LE 337 NZ	000		HG-JR30K1MR-S_	555	280	
	650		HG-JR30K1M4	538	250	(Note 2)
NA-LF337K24	650		HG-JR30K1M4R-S_	555	280	
	640		HG-JR37K1M4	600	250	(Note 2)
HA-LF343K24	040	250	HG-JR37K1M4R-S_	617	617 350	
	695	350	HG-JR45K1M4	600	280 (Note 2)	
NA-LF 300N24	000		HG-JR45K1M4R-S_	610	350	

Note 1. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. ( ): With brake

[Unit: mm]

2. Without mounting compatibility. Refer to "2.2 Detailed Comparison of Servo Motor Mounting Dimensions" for detailed dimensions.





Z (4 pcs. unless otherwise specified)

	T:	arget pro	duct				Replacement product						
Model	LA	LB	LR	Q	S	Z	Model	LA	LB	LR	Q	S	Z
HC-MFS053(B)	46	30	25	22.5	8	2-4.5	HG-MR053(B)	46	30	25	21.5	8	2-4.5
HC-MFS13(B)	46	30	25	22.5	8	2-4.5	HG-MR13(B)	46	30	25	21.5	8	2-4.5
HC-KFS23(B) HC-MFS23(B)	70	50	30	27	14	5.8	HG-KR23(B) HG-MR23(B)	70	50	30	26	14	5.8
HC-KFS43(B) HC-MFS43(B)	70	50	30	27	14	5.8	HG-KR43(B) HG-MR43(B)	70	50	30	26	14	5.8
HC-KFS73(B) HC-MFS73(B)	90	70	40	37	19	6.6	HG-KR73(B) HG-MR73(B)	90	70	40	36	19	6.6
HC-KFS46	70	50	30	27	14	5.8		70	50	20	26	14	E 0
HC-KFS410	70	50	30	27	14	5.8	HG-KK43	70	50	30	26	14	5.8
HC-LFS52(B)	145	110	55	50	24	9	HG-JR73(B)	100	80	40	30	16	6.6
HC-LFS102(B)	145	110	55	50	24	9	HG-JR153(B)	100	80	40	30	16	6.6
HC-LFS152(B)	145	110	55	50	24	9	HG-JR353(B)	145	110	55	50	28	9
HC-LFS202(B)	200	114.3	79	75	35	13.5	HG-JR353(B)	145	110	55	50	28	9
HC-LFS302(B)	200	114.3	79	75	35	13.5	HG-JR503(B)	145	110	55	50	28	9
HC-UFS13(B)	70	50	25	19	8	5.8	HG-KR13(B)	46	30	25	21.5	8	2-4.5
HC-UFS23(B)	90	70	30	23.5	14	6.6	HG-KR23(B)	70	50	30	26	14	5.8
HC-UFS43(B)	90	70	30	23.5	14	6.6	HG-KR43(B)	70	50	30	26	14	5.8
HC-UFS73(B)	145	110	40	32.5	19	9	HG-KR73(B)	90	70	40	36	19	6.6
HA-LFS601(B) HA-LFS6014(B)	215	180	85	80	42	14.5	HG-JR601(B) HG-JR6014(B)	235	200	85	79	42	13.5
HA-LFS801(B) HA-LFS8014(B)	265	230	110	100	55	14.5	HG-JR801(B) HG-JR8014(B)	235	200	116	110	55	13.5
HA-LFS12K1(B) HA-LFS12K14(B)	265	230	110	100	55	14.5	HG-JR12K1(B) HG-JR12K14(B)	235	200	116	110	55	13.5
HA-LFS15K1 HA-LFS15K14	300	250	140	140	60	19	HG-JR15K1 HG-JR15K14	265	230	140	130	65	24
HA-LFS20K1 HA-LFS20K14	300	250	140	140	60	19	HG-JR20K1 HG-JR20K14	265	230	140	130	65	24
HA-LFS25K1 HA-LFS25K14	350	300	140	140	65	19	HG-JR25K1 HG-JR25K14	265	230	140	130	65	24
HA-LFS30K1 HA-LFS30K14	350	300	140	140	65	19	HG-JR30K1 HG-JR30K14	300	250	140	140	80	24
HA-LFS37K1 HA-LFS37K14	350	300	170	170	80	19	HG-JR37K1 HG-JR37K14	300	250	140	140	80	24

Note 1. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. (): With brake

[Unit: mm]

2. Dimensions with differences are shown with shading.

3. The HG-JR series does not support foot-mounting.





Z (4 pcs. unless otherwise specified)

	Ta	arget pro	oduct				Replacement product						
Model	LA	LB	LR	Q	S	Z	Model	LA	LB	LR	Q	S	Z
HA-LFS701M(B) HA-LFS701M4(B)	215	180	85	80	42	14.5	HG-JR701M(B) HG-JR701M4(B)	235	200	85	79	42	13.5
HA-LFS11K1M(B) HA-LFS11K1M4(B)	265	230	110	100	55	14.5	HG-JR11K1M(B) HG-JR11K1M4(B)	235	200	116	110	55	13.5
HA-LFS15K1M(B) HA-LFS15K1M4(B)	265	230	110	100	55	14.5	HG-JR15K1M(B) HG-JR15K1M4(B)	235	200	116	110	55	13.5
HA-LFS22K1M HA-LFS22K1M4	300	250	140	140	60	19	HG-JR22K1M HG-JR22K1M4	265	230	140	130	65	24
HA-LFS30K1M HA-LFS30K1M4	300	250	140	140	60	19	HG-JR30K1M HG-JR30K1M4	265	230	140	130	65	24
HA-LFS37K1M HA-LFS37K1M4	350	300	140	140	65	19	HG-JR37K1M HG-JR37K1M4	265	230	140	130	65	24
HA-LFS45K1M4	350	300	140	140	65	19	HG-JR45K1M4	300	250	140	140	80	24
HA-LFS50K1M4	350	300	170	170	80	19	HG-JR55K1M4	300	250	140	140	80	24
HA-LFS502	215	180	85	80	42	14.5	HG-SR502	200	114.3	79	75	35	13.5
HA-LFS702	215	180	85	80	42	14.5	HG-SR702	200	114.3	79	75	35	13.5
HA-LFS11K2(B) HA-LFS11K24(B)	215	180	85	80	42	14.5	HG-JR11K1M(B) HG-JR11K1M4(B)	235	200	116	110	55	13.5
HA-LFS15K2(B) HA-LFS15K24(B)	265	230	110	100	55	14.5	HG-JR11K1M(B) HG-JR11K1M4(B)	235	200	116	110	55	13.5
HA-LFS22K2(B) HA-LFS22K24(B)	265	230	110	100	55	14.5	HG-JR15K1M(B) HG-JR15K1M4(B)	235	200	116	110	55	13.5
HA-LFS30K2 HA-LFS30K24	300	250	140	140	60	19	HG-JR22K1M HG-JR22K1M4	265	230	140	130	65	24
HA-LFS37K2 HA-LFS37K24	300	250	140	140	60	19	HG-JR30K1M HG-JR30K1M4	265	230	140	130	65	24
HA-LFS45K24	350	300	140	140	65	19	HG-JR37K1M4	265	230	140	130	65	24
HA-LFS55K24	350	300	140	140	65	19	HG-JR45K1M4	300	250	140	140	80	24

Note 1. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. ( ): With brake 2. Dimensions with differences are shown with shading.

[Unit: mm]

3. The HG-JR series does not support foot-mounting.

2.3 Comparison of Mounting Dimensions for Geared Servo Motors

For high precision applications: HC-KFS, HC-MFS\_G2 to HG-KR\_G7



Output		HC-KFS	and H	C-MF	S ser	ies (G	i2)			HG-KR series (G7)								
(W)	Reduction ratio	L	LR	Q	s	LA	LB	LD	Z	Reduction ratio	L	LR	Q	S	LA	LB	LD	Z
	1/5	130	55	25	16	80	65	70	6.6	1/5	105.9 (146.5) 130.4	42	20	10	46	40	40	3.4
		(100)									(171)	58	28	16	70	56	60	5.5
50	1/9	146 (174)	55	25	16	80	65	70	6.6	1/9	105.9 (146.5)	42	20	10	46	40	40	3.4
	1/20	146 (174)	55	25	16	80	65	70	6.6	1/21	130.4 (171)	58	28	16	70	56	60	5.5
	1/29	146 (174)	55	25	16	80	65	70	6.6	1/33	130.4 (171)	58	28	16	70	56	60	5.5
	1/5	145	55	25	16	80	65	70	6.6	1/5	121.9 (162.5)	42	20	10	46	40	40	3.4
	1/0	(173)	00	20	10	00	00	10	0.0	1/0	146.4 (187)	58	28	16	70	56	60	5.5
100	1/9	161 (189)	55	25	16	80	65	70	6.6	1/11	146.4 (187)	58	28	16	70	56	60	5.5
	1/20	167 (195)	75	35	20	100	80	85	6.6	1/21	146.4 (187)	58	28	16	70	56	60	5.5
	1/29	167 (195)	75	35	20	100	80	85	6.6	1/33	148.9 (189.5)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/5	157 (189)	55	25	16	80	65	70	6.6	1/5	140.6 (177.4)	58	28	16	70	56	60	5.5
200	1/9	175 (207)	75	35	20	100	80	85	6.6	1/11	140.6 (177.4)	58	28	16	70	56	60	5.5
200	1/20	180 (212)	85	40	25	115	95	100	9	1/21	147.6 (184.4)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/29	180 (212)	85	40	25	115	95	100	9	1/33	147.6 (184.4)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/5	184 (216)	75	35	20	100	80	85	6.6	1/5	162.3 (199.1)	58	28	16	70	56	60	5.5
400	1/9	205 (237)	85	40	25	115	95	100	9	1/11	169.3 (206.1)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
400	1/20	211 (243)	100	50	32	135	110	115	11	1/21	169.3 (206.1)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/29	211 (243)	100	50	32	135	110	115	11	1/33	181.3 (218.1)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/5	212 (247.5)	85	40	25	115	95	100	9	1/5	190 (230.3)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
750	1/9	240 (275.5)	100	50	32	135	110	115	11	1/11	190 (230.3)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/20	248 (283.5)	115	60	40	150	125	130	14	1/21	200 (240.3)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/29	248 (283.5)	115	60	40	150	125	130	14	1/33	200 (240.3)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11

Note. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. (): With brake

[Unit: mm]

# For high precision applications: HC-SFS\_G2 to HG-SR\_G7 0.5 kW to 1.5 kW







Output	HC-SFS series (G2)										HG-SR series (G7)								
(kW)	Reduction ratio	L	LR	Q	S	LA	LB	LD	Z	Front view	Reduction ratio	L	LR	Q	S	LA	LB	LD	Z
	1/5	276 (309)	100	55	35	160	130	140	12	В	1/5	213.5 (248)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/9	288 (321)	100	55	35	160	130	140	12	В	1/11	213.5 (248)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
0.5	1/20	309 (342)	100	55	35	160	130	140	12	В	1/21	225.5 (260)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/29	337 (370)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	A	1/33	225.5 (260)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/45	343 (376)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	A	1/45	225.5 (260)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/5	301 (334)	100	55	35	160	130	140	12	В	1/5	227.5 (262)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/9	313 (346)	100	55	35	160	130	140	12	В	1/11	239.5 (274)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
1.0	1/20	362 (395)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/21	239.5 (274)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/29	362 (395)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/33	255.5 (290)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/45	389 (422)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/45	255.5 (290)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/5	326 (359)	100	55	35	160	130	140	12	В	1/5	241.5 (276)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/9	379 (412)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/11	253.5 (288)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
1.5	1/20	387 (420)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/21	269.5 (304)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/29	411 (444)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/33	269.5 (304)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/45	414 (447)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/45	269.5 (304)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14

Note. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. ( ): With brake

[Unit: mm]
# For high precision applications: HC-SFS\_G2 to HG-SR\_G7 2.0 kW to 7.0 kW







Output			HC	C-SFS	serie	es (G2	2)						HG-SI	R seri	es (G	7)			
(kW)	Reduction ratio	L	LR	Q	S	LA	LB	LD	Z	Front view	Reduction ratio	L	LR	Q	S	LA	LB	LD	Z
	1/5	348 (396)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/5	267.5 (317)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/9	375 (423)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	A	1/11	267.5 (317)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
2.0	1/20	407 (455)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/21	287.5 (337)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/29	407 (455)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	A	1/33	287.5 (337)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/45	410 (458)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	A	1/45	287.5 (337)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/5	410 (458)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	A	1/5	291.5 (341)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
3.5	1/9	442 (490)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	A	1/11	311.5 (361)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/20	449 (497)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	A	1/21	311.5 (361)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
5.0	1/5	431 (479)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/5	327.5 (377)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
5.0	1/9	463 (511)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/11	327.5 (377)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
7.0	1/5	515 (563)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/5	367.5 (417)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14

Note. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. ( ): With brake

[Unit: mm]

# For high precision applications: HC-RFS\_G2 to HG-SR\_G7







Output			НС	C-RFS	serie	es (G2	:)						HG-SI	R seri	es (G	7)			-
(kW)	Reduction ratio	L	LR	Q	S	LA	LB	LD	Z	Front view	Reduction ratio	L	LR	Q	S	LA	LB	LD	Z
	1/5	301 (339)	100	55	35	160	130	140	12	В	1/5	227.5 (262)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/9	313 (351)	100	55	35	160	130	140	12	В	1/11	239.5 (274)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
1.0	1/20	354 (392)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/21	239.5 (274)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/29	354 (392)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	Α	1/33	255.5 (290)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/45	364 (402)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	Α	1/45	255.5 (290)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/5	326 (364)	100	55	35	160	130	140	12	В	1/5	241.5 (276)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/9	375 (413)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/11	253.5 (288)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
1.5	1/20	379 (417)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/21	269.5 (304)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/29	379 (417)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/33	269.5 (304)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/45	410 (448)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/45	269.5 (304)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/5	351 (389)	100	55	35	160	130	140	12	В	1/5	267.5 (317)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/9	400 (438)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/11	267.5 (317)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
2.0	1/20	404 (442)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/21	287.5 (337)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/29	425 (463)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/33	287.5 (337)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/45	435 (473)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/45	287.5 (337)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/5	418 (455)	140	75	50	220	190	245	12	А	1/5	291.5 (341)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
35	1/9	470 (507)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/11	311.5 (361)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
0.0	1/20	470 (507)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/21	311.5 (361)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/29	470 (507)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/21	311.5 (361)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/5	495 (532)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/5	327.5 (377)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
5.0	1/9	527 (564)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	Α	1/11	327.5 (377)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/20	527 (564)	160	90	60	280	240	310	14	А	1/11	327.5 (377)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14

Note. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. (): With brake

[Unit: mm]

# For high precision applications: HC-RFS\_G5 to HG-SR\_G5





Output	HC-RFS series (G5)							HG-SR series (G5)								
(kW)	Reduction ratio	L	LR	LA	LB	LC	LD	Z	Reduction ratio	L	LR	LA	LB	LC	LD	Z
	1/5	229 (267)	27	105	85	59	90	9	1/5	227.5 (262)	27	105	85	59	90	9
	1/11	229 (267)	27	105	85	59	90	9	1/11	239.5 (274)	35	135	115	84	120	11
1.0	1/21	257 (295)	35	135	115	84	120	11	1/21	239.5 (274)	35	135	115	84	120	11
	1/33	257 (295)	35	135	115	84	120	11	1/33	255.5 (290)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/45	270 (308)	53	190	165	122	170	14	1/45	255.5 (290)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/5	254 (292)	27	105	85	59	90	9	1/5	241.5 (276)	27	105	85	59	90	9
	1/11	282 (320)	35	135	115	84	120	11	1/11	253.5 (288)	35	135	115	84	120	11
1.5	1/21	282 (320)	35	135	115	84	120	11	1/21	269.5 (304)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/33	295 (333)	53	190	165	122	170	14	1/33	269.5 (304)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/45	295 (333)	53	190	165	122	170	14	1/45	269.5 (304)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/5	279 (317)	27	105	85	59	90	9	1/5	267.5 (317)	35	135	115	84	120	11
	1/11	307 (345)	35	135	115	84	120	11	1/11	267.5 (317)	35	135	115	84	120	11
2.0	1/21	320 (358)	53	190	165	122	170	14	1/21	287.5 (337)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/33	320 (358)	53	190	165	122	170	14	1/33	287.5 (337)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/45	320 (358)	53	190	165	122	170	14	1/45	287.5 (337)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/5	346 (383)	35	135	115	84	120	11	1/5	291.5 (341)	35	135	115	84	120	11
3.5	1/11	346 (383)	35	135	115	84	120	11	1/11	311.5 (361)	53	190	165	122	170	14
0.0	1/21	366 (403)	53	190	165	122	170	14	1/21	311.5 (361)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/33	366 (403)	53	190	165	122	170	14	1/21	311.5 (361)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/5	403 (440)	35	135	115	84	120	11	1/5	327.5 (377)	53	190	165	122	170	14
5.0	1/11	423 (460)	53	190	165	122	170	14	1/11	327.5 (377)	53	190	165	122	170	14
	1/21	423 (460)	53	190	165	122	170	14	1/11	327.5 (377)	53	190	165	122	170	14

Note. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. ( ): With brake [Unit: mm]

# For high precision applications: HC-RFS\_G7 to HG-SR\_G7





Output	HC-RFS series (G7)						HG-SR series (G7)											
(kW)	Reduction ratio	L	LR	Q	S	LA	LB	LD	Z	Reduction ratio	L	LR	Q	S	LA	LB	LD	Z
	1/5	229 (267)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9	1/5	227.5 (262)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/11	229 (267)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9	1/11	239.5 (274)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
1.0	1/21	257 (295)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11	1/21	239.5 (274)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/33	257 (295)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11	1/33	255.5 (290)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/45	270 (308)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14	1/45	255.5 (290)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/5	254 (292)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9	1/5	241.5 (276)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9
	1/11	282 (320)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11	1/11	253.5 (288)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
1.5	1/21	282 (320)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11	1/21	269.5 (304)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/33	295 (333)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14	1/33	269.5 (304)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/45	295 (333)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14	1/45	269.5 (304)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/5	279 (317)	80	42	25	105	85	90	9	1/5	267.5 (317)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
	1/11	307 (345)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11	1/11	267.5 (317)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
2.0	1/21	320 (358)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14	1/21	287.5 (337)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/33	320 (358)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14	1/33	287.5 (337)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/45	320 (358)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14	1/45	287.5 (337)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/5	346 (383)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11	1/5	291.5 (341)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11
3.5	1/11	346 (383)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11	1/11	311.5 (361)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
0.0	1/21	366 (403)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14	1/21	311.5 (361)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/33	366 (403)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14	1/21	311.5 (361)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/5	403 (440)	133	82	40	135	115	120	11	1/5	327.5 (377)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
5.0	1/11	423 (460)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14	1/11	327.5 (377)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14
	1/21	423 (460)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14	1/11	327.5 (377)	156	82	50	190	165	170	14

Note. As for the dimensions not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. (): With brake

[Unit: mm]

2.4 Comparison of Geared Servo Motors

POINT	
Geared serv	o motors are not included in the HG-MR, HG-RR series.

2.4.1 Comparison of actual reduction ratios for geared servo motors

Because the actual reduction ratio for some models is different when replacing HC-KFS or MFS\_G1 with HG-KR\_G1, it is required that an electronic gear be set up.

Output	Reduction	Actual reduc	ction ratio
(Ŵ)	ratio	HC-KFS and HC-MFS series (G1)	HG-KR series (G1)
	1/5	9/44	9/44
50	1/12	49/576	49/576
	1/20	25/484	25/484
	1/5	9/44	9/44
100	1/12	49/576	49/576
	1/20	25/484	25/484
	1/5	19/96	19/96
200	1/12	25/288	961/11664
	1/20	253/5000	513/9984
	1/5	19/96	19/96
400	1/12	25/288	961/11664
	1/20	253/5000	7/135
	1/5	1/5	1/5
750	1/12	525/6048	7/87
	1/20	625/12544	625/12544

For general industrial machines: HC-KFS, HC-MFS\_G1  $\rightarrow$  HG-KR\_G1

Note. Actual reduction ratios with differences are shown with shading.

2.4.2 Comparison of reducer efficiency of geared servo motors

The gear reducer efficiency is different when HC-KFS or HC-MFS\_G2 is replaced with HG-KR\_G7, or HC-SFS or HC-RFS\_G2 is replaced with HG-SR\_G7.

Model	Reducer efficiency (Note)	Substitute model	Reducer efficiency (Note)
HC-KFS_G2	60 to 80%	HC KR CZ	50 W (reducer model 14A): 12% (reduction ratio 1/5), 22 to 34% (reduction ratio 1/11 to 1/45)
HC-MFS_G2			50 W (reducer model 11B)/100 W/400 W/750 W: 48 to 84%
HC-SFS_G2	90 to 00%		77 to 0.2%
HC-RFS_G2	00 10 90%	ng-3k_6/	11 10 92 70

Note. The reducer efficiency differs depending on the reduction ratio. Also, it changes depending on the operating conditions such as the output torque, speed and rotation, temperature, etc. The numerical value in the table is a typical value in the rated torque, rated speed and rotation and typical temperature, and not a guaranteed value.

#### 2.5 Comparison of Moment of Inertia

## (1) HC-KFS motor

	Tar	get product		Replac	Replacement product			
Series		Moment of	Load inertia		Moment of	Load inertia		
Control	Model	inertia J	moment ratio	Model	inertia J	moment ratio		
		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>			× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>			
	HC-KFS053(B)	0.053(0.056)	15 times	HG-KR053(B)	0.0450(0.0472)	17 times		
	HC-KFS13(B)	0.084(0.087)	or less	HG-KR13(B)	0.0777(0.0837)	or less		
Small capacity, low	HC-KFS23(B)	0.260(0.310)	24 times or less	HG-KR23(B)	0.221(0.243)	26 times or less		
series	HC-KFS43(B)	0.460(0.510)	22 times or less	HG-KR43(B)	0.371(0.393)	25 times or less		
(B): With brake	HC-KFS73(B)	1.51(1.635)	15 times	HG-KR73(B)	1.26(1.37)	17 times or less		
	HC-KFS46	0.64	or less		0.271	25 times		
	HC-KFS410	0.47		NG-NR43	0.371	or less		
	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/5	0.090(0.093)		HG-KR053(B)G1 1/5	0.0820(0.0840)			
	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/12	0.112(0.115)		HG-KR053(B)G1 1/12	0.104(0.106)			
	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/20	0.094(0.097)	5 times	HG-KR053(B)G1 1/20	0.0860(0.0880)	5 times		
	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/5	0.121(0.124)	or less	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/5	0.115(0.121)	or less		
	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/12	0.143(0.146)		HG-KR13(B)G1 1/12	0.137(0.143)			
Small capacity, low	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/20	0.125(0.128)		HG-KR13(B)G1 1/20	0.119(0.125)			
inertia HC-KFS	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/5	0.420(0.470)		HG-KR23(B)G1 1/5	0.375(0.397)			
series with general	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/12	0.470(0.520)		HG-KR23(B)G1 1/12	0.418(0.440)			
reducer (GT)	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/20	0.440(0.490)	7 times	HG-KR23(B)G1 1/20	0.391(0.413)	7 times		
(B) <sup>.</sup> With brake	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/5	0.610(0.660)	or less	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/5	0.525(0.547)	or less		
(2)	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/12	0.660(0.710)		HG-KR43(B)G1 1/12	0.568(0.590)			
	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/20	0.970(1.02)		HG-KR43(B)G1 1/20	0.881(0.903)			
	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/5	1.930(2.055)		HG-KR73(B)G1 1/5	1.68(1.79)			
	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/12	2.596(2.721)	5 times	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/12	2.35(2.46)	5 times		
	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/20	2.660(2.785)	Of less	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/20	2.41(2.52)	OI IESS		
		0.404(0.404)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5 (□40)	0.0512(0.0534)			
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/5	0.101(0.104)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5 (□60)	0.119(0.121)			
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/9	0.095(0.098)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/9	0.0492(0.0514)			
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/20	0.104(0.107)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21	0.0960(0.0980)			
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/29	0.092(0.095)	5 times	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33	0.0900(0.0920)	10 times		
		0 122(0 125)	or less	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5 (□40)	0.0839(0.0899)	or less		
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/5	0.132(0.135)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5 (□60)	0.152(0.158)			
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/9	0.126(0.129)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11	0.139(0.145)			
Small capacity, low	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/20	0.176(0.179)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21	0.129(0.135)			
inertia HC-KFS	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/29	0.150(0.153)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33	0.141(0.147)			
series with high	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/5	0.360(0.410)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5	0.428(0.450)			
(G2)	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/9	0.380(0.430)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	0.424(0.446)			
(0=)	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/20	0.530(0.580)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	0.721(0.743)			
(B): With brake	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/29	0.450(0.500)	7 times	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33	0.674(0.696)	14 times		
、 <i>,</i>	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/5	0.610(0.660)	or less	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5	0.578(0.600)	or less		
	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/9	0.640(0.690)	J	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11	0.955(0.977)			
	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/20	0.740(0.790)		HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	0.871(0.893)			
	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/29	0.660(0.710)	]	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33	0.927(0.949)			
	HC-KFS73(B)G2 1/5	1.883(2.008)		HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5	1.95(2.06)			
	HC-KFS73(B)G2 1/9	1.890(2.015)	5 times	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11	1.83(1.94)	10 times		
	HC-KFS73(B)G2 1/20	1.926(2.051)	or less	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21	2.03(2.14)	or less		
	HC-KFS73(B)G2 1/29	1.820(1.945)	]	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33	1.80(1.91)			

Note 1. As for the motor specifications not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.

(): With brake

Moment of Moment and Moment	ment of				
Series Model inertia J Load inertia Model in	ertia J	Load inertia			
× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup> Moment ratio × 10	) <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio			
HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/5 0.121(0.124) HG-KR053(B)G5 1/5 0.11	3(0.115)				
HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/11 0.113(0.116) HG-KR053(B)G5 1/11 0.10	5(0.107)				
HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/21 0.104(0.107) HG-KR053(B)G5 1/21 0.096	0(0.0980)				
HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/33 0.098(0.101) HG-KR053(B)G5 1/33 0.090	0(0.0920)				
HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/45 0.098(0.101) 10 times HG-KR053(B)G5 1/45 0.090	0(0.0920)	10 times			
HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/5 0.152(0.155) or less HG-KR13(B)G5 1/5 0.14	6(0.152)	or less			
HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/11 0.144(0.147) HG-KR13(B)G5 1/11 0.13	8(0.144)				
HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/21 0.135(0.138) HG-KR13(B)G5 1/21 0.12	9(0.135)				
HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/33 0.146(0.149) HG-KR13(B)G5 1/33 0.14	0(0.146)				
Small capacity, low     HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/45     0.145(0.148)     HG-KR13(B)G5 1/45     0.13	9(0.145)				
inertia HC-KFS HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/5 0.461(0.511) HG-KR23(B)G5 1/5 0.42	2(0.444)				
Brecision reducer HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/11 0.463(0.513) HG-KR23(B)G5 1/11 0.42	4(0.446)				
Flance output type HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/21 0.758(0.808) HG-KR23(B)G5 1/21 0.71	9(0.741)				
(G5) HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/33 0.712(0.762) HG-KR23(B)G5 1/33 0.67	3(0.695)				
HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/45 0.711(0.761) 14 times HG-KR23(B)G5 1/45 0.67	2(0.694)	14 times			
(B): With brake HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/5 0.661(0.711) or less HG-KR43(B)G5 1/5 0.57	2(0.594)	or less			
HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/11 1.04(1.09) HG-KR43(B)G5 1/11 0.94	7(0.969)				
HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/21 0.960(1.01) HG-KR43(B)G5 1/21 0.86	9(0.891)				
HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/33 1.01(1.06) HG-KR43(B)G5 1/33 0.92	1(0.943)				
HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/45 1.00(1.05) HG-KR43(B)G5 1/45 0.91	5(0.937)				
HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/5 2.16(2.28) HG-KR73(B)G5 1/5 1.9	1(2.02)				
HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/11 2.07(2.19) HG-KR73(B)G5 1/11 1.8	2(1.93)	10 41-1-1-1			
HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/21 2.26(2.39) HG-KR73(B)G5 1/21 2.0	1(2.12)	or less			
HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/33 2.04(2.17) HG-KR73(B)G5 1/33 1.7	9(1.90)	011000			
HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/45 2.04(2.16) HG-KR73(B)G5 1/45 1.7	9(1.90)				
HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/5 0.127(0.130) HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5 0.11	9(0.121)				
HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/11 0.114(0.117) HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11 0.10	6(0.108)				
HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/21 0.104(0.107) HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21 0.096	0(0.0980)				
HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/33 0.098(0.101) HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33 0.090	0(0.0920)				
HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/45 0.098(0.101) 10 times HG-KR053(B)G7 1/45 0.090	0(0.0920)	10 times			
HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/5 0.158(0.161) or less HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5 0.15	2(0.158)	or less			
HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/11 0.145(0.148) HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11 0.13	9(0.145)				
HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/21 0.135(0.138) HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21 0.12	9(0.135)				
HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/33 0.147(0.150) HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33 0.14	1(0.147)				
Small capacity, low HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/45 0.145(0.148) HG-KR13(B)G7 1/45 0.13	9(0.145)				
HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/5 0.467(0.517) series with high	8(0.450)				
precision reducer HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/11 0.463(0.513) HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11 0.42	4(0.446)				
Shaft output type HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/21 0.760(0.810) HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21 0.72	1(0.743)				
(G7) HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/33 0.713(0.763) HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33 0.67	4(0.696)				
HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/45 0.711(0.761) 14 times HG-KR23(B)G7 1/45 0.67	2(0.694)	14 times			
(B): With brake HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/5 0.667(0.717) Of less HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5 0.57	8(0.600)	oriess			
HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/11 1.04(1.09) HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11 0.95	5(0.977)				
HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/21 0.960(1.01) HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21 0.87	1(0.893)				
ПС-КГS43(D)C7.4/45 1.02(1.07) НС-КК43(B)C7.1/33 0.92	r (U.949)				
ПС-КГS43(D)G/ 1/45 1.01(1.00) НС-КК43(B)G/ 1/45 0.91	o(U.94U) 5(2.06)				
HC_KES73(B)G7 1/11 2 08(2 20)	3(1.04)				
HC-KES73(B)G7 1/21 2 28/2 40) 10 times HC KES73(B)G7 1/21 2 0	3(2.14)	10 times			
HC-KES73(B)G7 1/33 2 05/2 17) or less HC-KES73(B)G7 1/33 1 8	0(1 91)	or less			
HC-KES73(B)G7 1/45 2 04/2 17)	9(1.90)	-			

(): With brake

## (2) HC-MFS motor

	Tar	get product		Replacement product			
Querie e		Moment of		ļ	Moment of		
Series	Model	inertia J	Load inertia	Model	inertia J	Load inertia	
		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio	
Small capacity,	HC-MFS053(B)	0.019(0.022)		HG-MR053(B)	0.0162(0.0224)	35 times or less	
ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS13(B)	0.03(0.032)	30 times	HG-MR13(B)	0.0300(0.0362)		
HC-MFS series	HC-MFS23(B)	0.088(0.136)	or less	HG-MR23(B)	0.0865(0.109)	32 times	
(B): With brake	HC-MFS43(B)	0.143(0.191)	]	HG-MR43(B)	0.142(0.164)	or less	
	HC-MFS73(B)	0.6(0.725)		HG-MR73(B)	0.586(0.694)		
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/5	0.055(0.058)		HG-KR053(B)G1 1/5	0.0820(0.0840)		
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/12	0.077(0.080)	]	HG-KR053(B)G1 1/12	0.104(0.106)		
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/20	0.059(0.062)		HG-KR053(B)G1 1/20	0.0860(0.0880)	5 times	
	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/5	0.067(0.069)	]	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/5	0.115(0.121)	or less	
Small capacity,	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/12	0.089(0.091)	]	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/12	0.137(0.143)		
ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/20	0.071(0.073)	]	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/20	0.119(0.125)		
HC-MFS series	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/5	0.249(0.289)	05 800 0	HG-KR23(B)G1 1/5	0.375(0.397)		
with general	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/12	0.293(0.333)	25 times	HG-KR23(B)G1 1/12	0.418(0.440)		
reducer (G1)	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/20	0.266(0.306)	01 1033	HG-KR23(B)G1 1/20	0.391(0.413)	7 times	
	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/5	0.296(0.344)	1	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/5	0.525(0.547)	or less	
(B): With brake	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/12	0.339(0.388)	1	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/12	0.568(0.590)	1	
l l	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/20	0.653(0.700)	1	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/20	0.881(0.903)	1	
l l	HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/5	1.02(1.145)	1	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/5	1.68(1.79)		
	HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/12	1.686(1.811)	1	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/12	2.35(2.46)	5 times	
l l	HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/20	1.75(1.875)	1	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/20	2.41(2.52)	OF less	
		0.007(0.070)	1	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5 (□40)	0.0512(0.0534)		
	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/5	0.067(0.070)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5 (□60)	0.119(0.121)	1	
	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/9	0.060(0.063)	1	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/9	0.0492(0.0514)	1	
l l	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/20	0.069(0.072)	1	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21	0.0960(0.0980)	1	
	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/29	0.057(0.060)	]	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33	0.0900(0.0920)	10 times	
		0.070(0.090)	1	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5 (□40)	0.0839(0.0899)	or less	
	HC-MES13(B)G2 1/5	0.078(0.080)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5 (□60)	0.152(0.158)	1	
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/9	0.072(0.074)	1	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11	0.139(0.145)	1	
Small capacity,	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/20	0.122(0.124)	1	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21	0.129(0.135)	1	
ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/29	0.096(0.098)	1	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33	0.141(0.147)	1	
HC-MFS series	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/5	0.191(0.239)	25 times	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5	0.428(0.450)		
with high precision	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/9	0.208(0.256)	or less	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	0.424(0.446)	1	
	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/20	0.357(0.405)	1	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	0.721(0.743)	1	
(B): With brake	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/29	0.276(0.324)	1	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33	0.674(0.696)	14 times	
(0).	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/5	0.295(0.344)	1	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5	0.578(0.600)	or less	
	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/9	0.323(0.372)	1	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11	0.955(0.977)	1	
	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/20	0.426(0.475)	1	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	0.871(0.893)	1	
	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/29	0.338(0.386)	1	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33	0.927(0.949)	1	
	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/5	0.973(1.098)	1	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5	1.95(2.06)		
	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/9	0.980(1.105)	1	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11	1.83(1.94)	10 times	
	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/20	1.016(1.141)	1	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21	2.03(2.14)	or less	
	HC-MES73(B)G2 1/29	0.910(1.035)	1	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33	1.80(1.91)	1	

Note 1. As for the motor specifications not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.2. If the load inertia moment ratio with brake is exceeded, please ask the sales contact.

(): With brake

	Tar	get product		Replacement product				
Cariaa		Moment of			Moment of			
Series	Model	inertia J	Load inertia	Model	inertia J	Load inertia		
		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	momentratio		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio		
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/5	0.087(0.090)		HG-KR053(B)G5 1/5	0.113(0.115)			
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/11	0.079(0.082)		HG-KR053(B)G5 1/11	0.105(0.107)			
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/21	0.070(0.073)		HG-KR053(B)G5 1/21	0.0960(0.0980)			
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/33	0.064(0.067)		HG-KR053(B)G5 1/33	0.0900(0.0920)			
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/45	0.064(0.067)		HG-KR053(B)G5 1/45	0.0900(0.0920)	10 times		
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/5	0.098(0.100)		HG-KR13(B)G5 1/5	0.146(0.152)	or less		
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/11	0.090(0.092)		HG-KR13(B)G5 1/11	0.138(0.144)			
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/21	0.081(0.083)		HG-KR13(B)G5 1/21	0.129(0.135)			
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/33	0.092(0.094)		HG-KR13(B)G5 1/33	0.140(0.146)			
Small capacity,	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/45	0.091(0.093)		HG-KR13(B)G5 1/45	0.139(0.145)			
HC-MFS series	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/5	0.289(0.337)		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/5	0.422(0.444)			
with high precision	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/11	0.291(0.339)		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/11	0.424(0.446)			
reducer	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/21	0.586(0.634)	25 times	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/21	0.719(0.741)			
Flange output	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/33	0.540(0.588)	orless	HG-KR23(B)G5 1/33	0.673(0.695)			
type (G5)	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/45	0.539(0.587)		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/45	0.672(0.694)	14 times		
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/5	0.344(0.392)		HG-KR43(B)G5 1/5	0.572(0.594)	or less		
(B): With brake	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/11	0.719(0.767)		HG-KR43(B)G5 1/11	0.947(0.969)			
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/21	0.641(0.689)		HG-KR43(B)G5 1/21	0.869(0.891)			
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/33	0.693(0.741)		HG-KR43(B)G5 1/33	0.921(0.943)			
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/45	0.687(0.735)		HG-KR43(B)G5 1/45	0.915(0.937)			
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/5	1.25(1.37)		HG-KR73(B)G5 1/5	1.91(2.02)			
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/11	1.16(1.28)		HG-KR73(B)G5 1/11	1.82(1.93)			
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/21	1.35(1.48)		HG-KR73(B)G5 1/1 HG-KR73(B)G5 1/11 HG-KR73(B)G5 1/21 HG-KR73(B)G5 1/33	2.01(2.12)	10 times		
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/33	1.13(1.26)		HG-KR73(B)G5 1/33	1.79(1.90)	or less		
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/45	1.13(1.25)		HG-KR73(B)G5 1/45	1.79(1.90)			
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/5	0.093(0.096)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5	0.119(0.121)			
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/11	0.080(0.083)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11	0.106(0.108)			
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/21	0.070(0.073)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21	0.0960(0.0980)			
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/33	0.064(0.067)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33	0.0900(0.0920)			
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/45	0.064(0.067)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/45	0.0900(0.0920)	10 times		
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/5	0.104(0.106)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5	0.152(0.158)	or less		
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/11	0.091(0.093)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11	0.139(0.145)			
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/21	0.081(0.083)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21	0.129(0.135)			
Cmall consoit	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/33	0.093(0.095)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33	0.141(0.147)			
ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/45	0.091(0.093)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/45	0.139(0.145)			
HC-MFS series	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/5	0.295(0.343)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5	0.428(0.450)			
with high precision	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/11	0.291(0.339)	05.11	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	0.424(0.446)			
reducer	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/21	0.588(0.636)	25 times	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	0.721(0.743)			
Shaft output type	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/33	0.541(0.589)	01 1655	HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33	0.674(0.696)			
(G7)	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/45	0.539(0.587)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/45	0.672(0.694)	14 times		
	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/5	0.350(0.398)		HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5	0.578(0.600)	or less		
(B): With brake	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/11	0.727(0.775)		HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11	0.955(0.977)			
	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/21	0.643(0.691)		HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	0.871(0.893)			
	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/33	0.699(0.747)		HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33	0.927(0.949)			
	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/45	0.690(0.738)		HG-KR43(B)G7 1/45	0.918(0.940)			
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/5	1.29(1.41)		HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5	1.95(2.06)			
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/11	1.17(1.29)		HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11	1.83(1.94)	40.1		
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/21	1.37(1.49)		HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21	2.03(2.14)	10 times or less		
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/33	1.14(1.26)		HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33	1.80(1.91)			
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/45	1.13(1.26)		HG-KR73(B)G7 1/45	1.79(1.90)			

(): With brake

#### (3) HC-SFS motor

	Tarç	jet product		Replacement product				
Osviss		Moment of			Moment of			
Series	Model	inertia J	Load inertia	Model	inertia J	Load inertia		
		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	momentratio		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio		
	HC-SFS81(B)	20.0(22.0)		HG-SR81(B)	16.0(18.2)	17 times or less		
	HC-SFS121(B)	42.5(52.5)		HG-SR121(B)	46.8(56.5)			
	HC-SFS201(B)	82.0(92.0)		HG-SR201(B)	78.6(88.2)			
	HC-SFS301(B)	101(111)		HG-SR301(B)	99.7(109)	15 times		
	HC-SFS52(B),53(B)	6 6 (9 6)		HG-SR52(B)	7.06(0.48)	011635		
	HC-SFS524(B)	0.0(0.0)		HG-SR524(B)	7.20(9.46)			
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS102(B),103(B)	13 7(15 7)		HG-SR102(B)	11 6(13 8)			
medium inertia	HC-SFS1024(B)	13.7(13.7)	15 timos	HG-SR1024(B)	11.0(13.8)	17 times		
HC-SFS series	HC-SFS152(B),153(B)	20 0(22 0)	or less	HG-SR152(B)	16 0(18 2)	or less		
	HC-SFS1524(B)	20.0(22.0)		HG-SR1524(B)	10.0(10.2)			
(B): With brake	HC-SFS202(B),203(B)	42 5(52 5)		HG-SR202(B)	46 8(56 5)			
	HC-SFS2024(B)	12.0(02.0)		HG-SR2024(B)	10.0(00.0)			
	HC-SFS352(B),353(B)	82.0(92.0)		HG-SR352(B)	78.6(88.2)			
	HC-SFS3524(B)			HG-SR3524(B)		15 times		
	HC-SFS502(B)	101(111)		HG-SR502(B)	99.7(109)	or less		
	HC-SFS5024(B)	· · · ·		HG-SR5024(B)	. ,			
	HC-SFS702(B)	160(170)		HG-SR702(B)	151(161)			
	HC-SFS7024(B)	7 00(0 00)		HG-SR7024(B)	0.00(40.0)			
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	7.33(9.03)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	8.08(10.3)			
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	6.95(8.65)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	7.65(9.85)			
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	6.85(8.55)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	7.53(9.73)			
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	6.78(8.48)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	7.47(9.67)			
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	7.5(9.2)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	8.26(10.5)			
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	7.45(9.15)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	8.22(10.4)			
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	7.43(9.13)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	8.18(10.4)			
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	16.8(18.5)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	14.8(17.0)			
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	15.3(17.0)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	13.3(15.5)			
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	14.9(16.6)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	12.9(15.1)			
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	14.6(16.3)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	12.6(14.8)			
medium inertia	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	14.6(16.3)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	12.6(14.8)			
HC-SFS series	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	15.7(17.4)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	13.8(16.0)			
reducer	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	19.5(21.2)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	19.1(21.3)			
	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	23.1(24.8)		HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	19.2(21.4)			
(4): 400 V	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	21.5(23.2)	4 times	HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	17.7(19.9)	4 times		
specifications	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	21.2(22.9)	or less	HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	17.3(19.5)	or less		
(B): With brake	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	22.1(23.8)		HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	18.4(20.6)			
	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	22.0(23.7)		HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	18.3(20.5)			
G1: Flange-	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	25.8(27.5)		HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	23.6(25.8)			
mounting	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	25.7(27.4)		HG-SR152(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	23.5(25.7)			
G1H: Foot-	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	45.6(55.6)		HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	50.0(59.4)			
mounting	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	44.1(54.1)		HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	48.4(57.8)			
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	43.7(53.7)		HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	48.1(57.5)			
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	48.9(58.9)	{	HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	54.8(64.2)			
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	48.6(58.6)		HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	54.5(63.9)			
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	48.4(58.4)	4	HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	54.3(63.7)			
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	48.3(58.3)	4	HG-SR202(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	54.2(63.6)			
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	90.1(100.1)	) +	HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/6	87.1(96.5)			
	HG-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	80.2(96.2)		нс-SR352(4)(В)G1(Н) 1/11	82.8(92.2)			
	HG-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	85.0(95.0)	{	нс-SR352(4)(В)G1(Н) 1/17	81.5(90.9)			
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	88.4(98.4)	4	HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	80.0(90.0)			

Note 1. As for the motor specifications not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.

(): With brake

	Target product			Replacement product		
Series	Model	Moment of inertia J × 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m²	Load inertia moment ratio	Model	Moment of inertia J × 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m²	Load inertia moment ratio
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	106.5(116.5)	-	HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	105(114)	
medium inertia	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	105.9(115.9)		HG-SR352(4)(B)G1(H) 1/59	104(113)	
HC-SFS series	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	113.4(123.4)		HG-SR502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	114(123)	
with general	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	109.4(119.4)		HG-SR502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	110(119)	
reducer	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	138.5(148.5)		HG-SR502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	141(150)	
(4): 400.)/	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	138.0(148.0)	1 times	HG-SR502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	140(150)	1 times
(4). 400 V	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	137.0(147.0)	4 umes	HG-SR502(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	139(149)	4 umes
(B). With brake	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	198.8(208.8)	011033	HG-SR702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/11	190(199)	011033
(2)	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	190.0(200.0)		HG-SR702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/17	182(192)	
G1: Flange-	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	197.5(207.5)		HG-SR702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/29	192(202)	
mounting	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	197.0(207.0)		HG-SR702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/35	192(201)	
G1H: Foot- mounting	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	256.8(266.8)		HG-SR702(4)(B)G1(H) 1/43	267(277)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G2 1/5	7.9(9.6)	-	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/5	7.95(10.2)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G2 1/9	7.55(9.25)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/11	7.82(10.0)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G2 1/20	8.03(9.73)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/21	10.2(12.4)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G2 1/29	9.4(11.1)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/33	9.96(12.2)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G2 1/45	8.43(10.1)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/45	9.96(12.2)	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G2 1/5	15.0(16.7)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/5	12.3(14.5)	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G2 1/9	14.6(16.3)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/11	15.0(17.2)	10 times or less
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G2 1/20	18.4(20.1)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/21	14.5(16.7)	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G2 1/29	16.5(18.2)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/33	16.3(18.5)	
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G2 1/45	20.3(22.0)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/45	16.3(18.5)	
medium inertia	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G2 1/5	21.2(22.9)		HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/5	16.7(18.9)	
HC-SFS series	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G2 1/9	24.7(26.4)		HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/11	19.4(21.6)	
with high precision	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G2 1/20	24.6(26.3)	5 times	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/21	21.7(23.9)	
	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G2 1/29	30.3(32.0)	or less	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/33	20.7(22.9)	
(4): 400 V	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G2 1/45	26.5(28.2)		HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/45	20.7(22.9)	
specifications	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G2 1/5	49.6(59.6)		HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/5	51.7(61.4)	
(B): With brake	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G2 1/9	47.2(57.2)		HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/11	51.3(61.0)	
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G2 1/20	59.6(69.6)		HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/21	53.3(63.0)	-
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G2 1/29	52.8(62.8)		HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/33	52.2(61.9)	
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G2 1/45	49.1(59.1)		HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/45	52.2(61.9)	
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G2 1/5	99.4(109.4)		HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/5	83.5(93.1)	1
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G2 1/9	91.5(101.5)		HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/11	87.0(96.6)	
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G2 1/20	99.1(109.1)		HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/21	85.1(94.7)	
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G2 1/5	118.4(128.4)		HG-SR502(4)(B)G7 1/5	111(121)	
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G2 1/9	110.5(120.5)		HG-SR502(4)(B)G7 1/11	108(117)	
	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G2 1/5	177.4(187.4)		HG-SR702(4)(B)G7 1/5	163(173)	

(): With brake

	Target product			Replacement product		
		Moment of	1		Moment of	İ
Series	Model	inertia J	Load inertia	Model	inertia J	Load inertia
		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G5 1/5	7.25(9.25)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G5 1/5	7.91(10.1)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G5 1/11	7.16(9.16)	1	HG-SR52(4)(B)G5 1/11	7.82(10.0)	1
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G5 1/21	9.50(11.5)	1	HG-SR52(4)(B)G5 1/21	10.2(12.4)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G5 1/33	9.30(11.3)	1	HG-SR52(4)(B)G5 1/33	9.96(12.2)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G5 1/45	9.30(11.3)	1	HG-SR52(4)(B)G5 1/45	9.96(12.2)	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G5 1/5	14.4(16.4)	1	HG-SR102(4)(B)G5 1/5	12.3(14.5)	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G5 1/11	17.0(19.0)	1	HG-SR102(4)(B)G5 1/11	14.9(17.1)	1
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G5 1/21	16.6(18.6)	1	HG-SR102(4)(B)G5 1/21	14.5(16.7)	1
Madium conceitu	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G5 1/33	18.4(20.4)	1	HG-SR102(4)(B)G5 1/33	16.3(18.5)	1
medium capacity,	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G5 1/45	18.3(20.3)	1	HG-SR102(4)(B)G5 1/45	16.2(18.4)	1
HC-SFS series	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G5 1/5	20.7(22.7)	1	HG-SR152(4)(B)G5 1/5	16.7(18.9)	1
with high precision	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G5 1/11	23.3(25.3)	1	HG-SR152(4)(B)G5 1/11	19.3(21.5)	]
reducer Flange	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G5 1/21	25.7(27.7)	10 times	HG-SR152(4)(B)G5 1/21	21.7(23.9)	10 times
output type (G5)	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G5 1/33	24.7(26.7)	or less	HG-SR152(4)(B)G5 1/33	20.7(22.9)	or less
	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G5 1/45	24.6(26.6)	1	HG-SR152(4)(B)G5 1/45	20.6(22.8)	1
(4): 400 V	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G5 1/5	47.1(57.1)	1	HG-SR202(4)(B)G5 1/5	51.4(61.1)	1
specifications	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G5 1/11	46.9(56.9)	1	HG-SR202(4)(B)G5 1/11	51.2(60.9)	1
(B): With brake	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G5 1/21	48.9(58.9)	1	HG-SR202(4)(B)G5 1/21	53.2(62.9)	1
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G5 1/33	47.9(57.9)		HG-SR202(4)(B)G5 1/33	52.2(61.9)	
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G5 1/45	47.9(57.9)	1	HG-SR202(4)(B)G5 1/45	52.2(61.9)	1
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G5 1/5	86.6(96.6)	1	HG-SR352(4)(B)G5 1/5	83.2(92.8)	]
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G5 1/11	90.1(100)	1	HG-SR352(4)(B)G5 1/11	86.7(96.3)	]
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G5 1/21	88.4(98.4)	1	HG-SR352(4)(B)G5 1/21	85.0(94.6)	1
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G5 1/5	111(121)	]	HG-SR502(4)(B)G5 1/5	110(119)	]
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G5 1/11	109(119)	]	HG-SR502(4)(B)G5 1/11	108(117)	
	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G5 1/5	170(180)	]	HG-SR702(4)(B)G5 1/5	161(171)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G7 1/5	7.29(9.29)	Ţ	HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/5	7.95(10.2)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G7 1/11	7.16(9.16)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/11	7.82(10.0)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G7 1/21	9.50(11.5)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/21	10.2(12.4)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G7 1/33	9.30(11.3)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/33	9.96(12.2)	
	HC-SFS52(4)(B)G7 1/45	9.30(11.3)		HG-SR52(4)(B)G7 1/45	9.96(12.2)	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G7 1/5	14.4(16.4)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/5	12.3(14.5)	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G7 1/11	17.1(19.1)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/11	15.0(17.2)	
	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G7 1/21	16.6(18.6)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/21	14.5(16.7)	
Medium capacity,	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G7 1/33	18.4(20.4)		HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/33	16.3(18.5)	
medium inertia	HC-SFS102(4)(B)G7 1/45	18.4(20.4)	1	HG-SR102(4)(B)G7 1/45	16.3(18.5)	4
HC-SFS series	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G7 1/5	20.7(22.7)	1	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/5	16.7(18.9)	4
with high precision reducer	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G7 1/11	23.4(25.4)	1	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/11	19.4(21.6)	4
Shaft output type	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G7 1/21	25.7(27.7)	10 times	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/21	21.7(23.9)	10 times
(G7)	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G7 1/33	24.7(26.7)	or less	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/33	20.7(22.9)	or less
	HC-SFS152(4)(B)G7 1/45	24.7(26.7)	1	HG-SR152(4)(B)G7 1/45	20.7(22.9)	4
(4): 400 V	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G7 1/5	47.4(57.4)	4	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/5	51.7(61.4)	
specifications	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G7 1/11	47.0(57.0)	4	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/11	51.3(61.0)	4
(B): With brake	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G7 1/21	49.0(59.0)	4	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/21	53.3(63.0)	4
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G7 1/33	47.9(57.9)	4	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/33	52.2(61.9)	4
	HC-SFS202(4)(B)G7 1/45	47.9(57.9)	4	HG-SR202(4)(B)G7 1/45	52.2(61.9)	
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G7 1/5	86.9(96.9)	_	HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/5	83.5(93.1)	
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G7 1/11	90.4(100)	-	HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/11	87.0(96.6)	-
	HC-SFS352(4)(B)G7 1/21	88.5(98.5)	_	HG-SR352(4)(B)G7 1/21	85.1(94.7)	
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G7 1/5	113(123)	_	HG-SR502(4)(B)G7 1/5	111(121)	
	HC-SFS502(4)(B)G7 1/11	109(119)	_	HG-SR502(4)(B)G7 1/11	108(117)	
	HC-SFS702(4)(B)G7 1/5	172(182)		HG-SR702(4)(B)G7 1/5	163(173)	

(): With brake

## (4) HC-RFS motor

	Target product			Replacement product		
Quita		Moment of		· · ·	Moment of	
Series	Model	inertia J	Load inertia	Model	inertia J	Load inertia
		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio
Medium capacity,	HC-RFS103(B)	1.5(1.85)	-	HG-RR103(B)	1.50(1.85)	5 times or less
ultra-low inertia	HC-RFS153(B)	1.9(2.25)		HG-RR153(B)	1.90(2.25)	
HC-RFS series	HC-RFS203(B)	2.3(2.65)	5 times	HG-RR203(B)	2.30(2.65)	
	HC-RFS353(B)	8.6(11.8)		HG-RR353(B)	8.30(11.8)	
(B): With brake	HC-RFS503(B)	12.0(15.5)		HG-RR503(B)	12.0(15.5)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/5	4.95(5.3)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5	12.3(14.5)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/9	4.6(4.95)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11	15.0(17.2)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/20	8.35(8.7)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21	14.5(16.7)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/29	6.45(6.8)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33	16.3(18.5)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/45	5.48(5.83)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45	16.3(18.5)	
	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/5	5.35(5.7)		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5	16.7(18.9)	
	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/9	6.68(7.03)		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11	19.4(21.6)	
	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/20	8.75(9.1)		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21	21.7(23.9)	
Medium capacity,	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/29	6.85(7.2)		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33	20.7(22.9)	
ultra-low inertia	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/45	8.55(8.9)		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45	20.7(22.9)	
HC-RFS series	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/5	5.75(6.1)	5 times	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5	51.7(61.4)	10 times
reducer (G2)	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/9	7.08(7.43)	or less	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11	51.3(61.0)	or less
(B): With brake	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/20	9.15(9.5)		HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21	53.3(63.0)	
	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/29	12.7(13.1)		HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33	52.2(61.9)	
	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/45	8.95(9.3)		HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45	52.2(61.9)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/5	18.8(20.8)		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5	83.5(93.1)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/9	21.1(23.1)		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11	87.0(96.6)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/20	28.8(30.8)		HC SP352(B)C7 1/21	85 1(04 7)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/29	22.0(24.0)		ПG-3К352(D)G7 1/21	65.1(94.7)	
	HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/5	32.4(34.4)		HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5	111(121)	
	HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/9	24.5(26.5)			100(117)	
	HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/20	32.2(34.2)		HG-3K302(B)G7 1/11	100(117)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/5	2.33(2.68)		HG-SR102(B)G5 1/5	12.3(14.5)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/11	2.25(2.60)		HG-SR102(B)G5 1/11	14.9(17.1)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/21	4.40(4.75)		HG-SR102(B)G5 1/21	14.5(16.7)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/33	4.20(4.55)		HG-SR102(B)G5 1/33	16.3(18.5)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/45	6.10(6.45)		HG-SR102(B)G5 1/45	16.2(18.4)	
	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/5	2.73(3.08)		HG-SR152(B)G5 1/5	16.7(18.9)	
	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/11	5.20(5.55)		HG-SR152(B)G5 1/11	19.3(21.5)	
Medium capacity	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/21	4.80(5.15)		HG-SR152(B)G5 1/21	21.7(23.9)	
ultra-low inertia	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/33	6.60(6.95)		HG-SR152(B)G5 1/33	20.7(22.9)	
HC-RFS series	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/45	6.50(6.85)	-	HG-SR152(B)G5 1/45	20.6(22.8)	
with high precision	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/5	3.13(3.48)	5 times	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/5	51.4(61.1)	10 times
reducer Flange	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/11	5.60(5.95)	or less	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/11	51.2(60.9)	or less
output type (G5)	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/21	8.00(8.35)		HG-SR202(B)G5 1/21	53.2(62.9)	
	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/33	7.00(7.35)	-	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/33	52.2(61.9)	
(B): With brake	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/45	6.90(7.25)		HG-SR202(B)G5 1/45	52.2(61.9)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/5	13.5(16.7)		HG-SR352(B)G5 1/5	83.2(92.8)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/11	13.3(16.5)		HG-SR352(B)G5 1/11	86.7(96.3)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/21	15.3(18.5)		HC \$P352(P)C5 4/04	85.0(04.6)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/33	14.4(17.6)		10-0002(0)00 1/21	85.0(94.6)	
	HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/5	16.9(20.4)		HG-SR502(B)G5 1/5	110(119)	1
	HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/11	20.5(24.0)			109(117)	
	HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/21	18.7(22.2)		ng-orduz(B)G0 1/11	108(117)	

Note 1. As for the motor specifications not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.

(): With brake

	Target product			Replacement product		
Series	Model	Moment of inertia J × 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	Load inertia moment ratio	Model	Moment of inertia J × 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	Load inertia moment ratio
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/5	2.37(2.72)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5	12.3(14.5)	10 times or less
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/11	2.25(2.60)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11	15.0(17.2)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/21	4.40(4.75)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21	14.5(16.7)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/33	4.20(4.55)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33	16.3(18.5)	
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/45	6.20(6.55)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45	16.3(18.5)	
	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/5	2.77(3.12)	5 times or less	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5	16.7(18.9)	
Medium capacity	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/11	5.30(5.65)		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11	19.4(21.6)	
	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/21	4.80(5.15)		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21	21.7(23.9)	
ultra-low inertia	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/33	6.60(6.95)		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33	20.7(22.9)	
HC-RFS series with high precision reducer Shaft	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/45	6.60(6.95)		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45	20.7(22.9)	
	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/5	3.17(3.52)		HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5	51.7(61.4)	
	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/11	5.70(6.05)		HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11	51.3(61.0)	
output type (G7)	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/21	8.00(8.35)		HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21	53.3(63.0)	
	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/33	7.00(7.35)		HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33	52.2(61.9)	
(B): With brake	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/45	7.00(7.35)		HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45	52.2(61.9)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/5	13.8(17.0)		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5	83.5(93.1)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/11	13.4(16.6)		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11	87.0(96.6)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/21	15.4(18.6)		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21	05 4(04 7)	
	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/33	14.4(17.6)			85.1(94.7)	
	HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/5	17.2(20.7)		HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5	111(121)	
	HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/11	20.7(24.2)	]		109(117)	
	HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/21	18.8(22.3)		пс-экэ02(B)G/ 1/11	108(117)	

Note 1. As for the motor specifications not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual. 2. If the load inertia moment ratio with brake is exceeded, please ask the sales contact.

(): With brake

#### (5) HC-LFS/-UFS motor

	Target product			Replacement product		
Series	Model	Moment of inertia J × 10 <sup>.4</sup> kg•m²	Load inertia moment ratio	Model	Moment of inertia J × 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	Load inertia moment ratio
Medium capacity.	HC-LFS52(B)	3.2(5.2)		HG-JR73(B)	2.09(2.59)	
low inertia HC-LFS	HC-LFS102(B)	4.6(6.6)	10.1	HG-JR153(B)	3.79(4.29)	10.11
series	HC-LFS152(B)	6.4(8.4)	10 times			10 times
(B): With brake	HC-LFS202(B)	22(32)	oriess	HG-JR353(B)	13.2(15.4)	oriess
	HC-LFS302(B)	36(46)		HG-JR503(B)	19.0(21.2)	
Small capacity, flat type HC-UFS series (B): With brake	HC-UFS13(B)	0.066(0.074)		HG-KR13(B)	0.0777(0.0837)	17 times or less
	HC-UFS23(B)	0.241(0.323)		HG-KR23(B)	0.221(0.243)	26 times or less
	HC-UFS43(B)	0.365(0.447)		HG-KR43(B)	0.371(0.393)	25 times or less
	HC-UFS73(B)	5.90(6.10)	15 times or less	HG-KR73(B)	1.26(1.37)	17 times or less
Medium capacity.	HC-UFS72(B)	10.4(12.4)		HG-UR72(B)	10.4(12.5)	
flat type HC-UFS	HC-UFS152(B)	22.1(24.1)		HG-UR152(B)	22.1(24.2)	
series	HC-UFS202(B)	38.2(46.8)	]	HG-UR202(B)	38.2(46.8)	15 times or less
	HC-UFS352(B)	76.5(85.1)		HG-UR352(B)	76.5(85.1)	
(B): With brake	HC-UFS502(B)	115(123.6)		HG-UR502(B)	115(124)	

Note 1. As for the motor specifications not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.

(): With brake

#### (6) HA-LFS motor

	Target product			Replacement product		
		Moment of		· · ·	Moment of	
Series	Model	inertia J	J Load inertia	Model	inertia J	Load inertia
		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio		× 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	moment ratio
	HA-LFS601(B)			HG-JR601(B)		
	HA-LFS6014(B)	105(113)		HG-JR6014(B)	176(196)	
	HA-LFS801(B)			HG-JR801(B)	220(240)	
	HA-LFS8014(B)	220(293)		HG-JR8014(B)		
	HA-I FS12K1(B)			HG-JR12K1(B)		
	HA-LFS12K14(B)	295(369)		HG-JR12K14(B)	315(336)	
Large capacity, low	HA-LFS15K1			HG-JR15K1		
inertia HA-LFS	HA-LFS15K14	550		HG-JR15K14	489	
1000 r/min series	HA-LES20K1			HG-JR20K1		
	HA-LFS20K14	650		HG-JR20K14	627	
(B): With brake	HA-LES25K1			HG-JR25K1		
	HA-LFS25K14	1080		HG-JR25K14	764	
	HA-LFS30K1			HG-JR30K1		
	HA-LFS30K14	1310	-	HG-JR30K14	1377	
	HA-LFS37K1			HG-JR37K1		10 times
	HA-LFS37K14	1870		HG-JR37K14	1637	or less
	HA-LFS701M(B)			HG-JR701M(B)		
	HA-LFS701M4(B)	105(113)		HG-JR701M4(B)	176(196)	
Large capacity, low inertia HA-LFS 1500 r/min series (B): With brake	HA-LFS11K1M(B)	220(293) 295(369) 550 650	10 times or less	HG-JR11K1M(B)	220(240)	-
	HA-LFS11K1M4(B)			HG-JR11K1M4(B)		
	HA-LFS15K1M(B)			HG-JR15K1M(B)	315(336)	
	HA-LFS15K1M4(B)			HG-JR15K1M4(B)		
	HA-LFS22K1M			HG-JR22K1M	489	
	HA-LFS22K1M4			HG-JR22K1M4		
	HA-LFS30K1M			HG-JR30K1M	627	
	HA-LFS30K1M4			HG-JR30K1M4		
	HA-LFS37K1M			HG-JR37K1M	764	
	HA-LFS37K1M4	1080		HG-JR37K1M4		
	HA-LFS45K1M4	1310		HG-JR45K1M4	1377	
	HA-LFS50K1M4	1870		HG-JR55K1M4	1637	
	HA-LFS502	74.0		HG-SR502	99.7	15 times
	HA-LFS702	94.2		HG-SR702	151	or less
	HAJES11K2(B)		-			
	HA-I FS11K24(B)	105(113)		HG-IR11K1M(B)		
	HA-LES15K2(B)		-	HG-JR11K1M4(B) 220(240)	220(240)	
Large capacity, low	ty, low HA-I FS15K24(B) 220(293)					
inertia HA-LFS	HA-LFS22K2(B)			HG-JR15K1M(B)		
2000 r/min series	HA-LFS22K24(B)	295(369)		HG-JR15K1M4(B)	315(336) 10 tin or le	10 times
(B): With brake	HA-LFS30K2	+		HG-JR22K1M		or less
(B). With blake	HA-LFS30K24	550		HG-JR22K1M4	489	
	HA-LFS37K2	077	1	HG-JR30K1M	_	
	HA-LFS37K24	650		HG-JR30K1M4	627	
	HA-LFS45K24	1080	1	HG-JR37K1M4	764	1
	HA-LFS55K24	1310	1	HG-JR45K1M4	1377	

Note 1. As for the motor specifications not listed here, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.2. If the load inertia moment ratio with brake is exceeded, please ask the sales contact.

(): With brake

	Target product			Replacement product		
Series	Model	Moment of inertia J × 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	Load moment inertia ratio	Model	Moment of inertia J × 10 <sup>-4</sup> kg•m <sup>2</sup>	Load moment inertia ratio
	HA-LFS601(B) HA-LFS6014(B)	105(113)		HG-JR601R(B)-S_ HG-JR6014R(B) -S_	198(218)	
	HA-LFS801(B) HA-LFS8014(B)	220(293)		HG-JR801R(B)-S_ HG-JR8014R(B)-S_	228(248)	
	HA-LFS12K1(B) HA-LFS12K14(B)	295(369)		HG-JR12K1R(B)-S_ HG-JR12K14R(B)-S_	323(344)	
inertia HA-LFS 1000 r/min series	HA-LFS15K1 HA-LFS15K14	550		HG-JR15K1R-S_ HG-JR15K14R-S_	487	
(B): With brake	HA-LFS20K1 HA-LFS20K14	650	_	HG-JR20K1R-S_ HG-JR20K14R-S_	625	
	HA-LFS25K1 HA-LFS25K14	1080	_	HG-JR25K1R-S_ HG-JR25K14R-S_	767	
	HA-LFS30K1 HA-LFS30K14	1310	-	HG-JR30K1R-S_ HG-JR30K14R-S_	1356	
	HA-LFS37K1 HA-LFS37K14	1870	-	HG-JR37K1R-S_ HG-JR37K14R-S_	1650	10 times or less
	HA-LFS701M(B) HA-LFS701M4(B)	105(113)	-	HG-JR701MR(B)-S_ HG-JR701M4R(B)-S_	198(218)	
	HA-LFS11K1M(B) HA-LFS11K1M4(B)	220(293)	- 10 times or less	HG-JR11K1MR(B)-S_(□250) HG-JR11K1M4R(B)-S_(□250)	228(248)	
Large capacity, low inertia HA-LFS	HA-LFS15K1M(B) HA-LFS15K1M4(B)	295(369)		HG-JR15K1MR(B)-S_ HG-JR15K1M4R(B)-S_	323(344)	
1500 r/min series	HA-LFS22K1M HA-LFS22K1M4	550		HG-JR22K1MR-S_ HG-JR22K1M4R-S_	487	
(B): With brake	HA-LFS30K1M HA-LFS30K1M4	650		HG-JR30K1MR-S_ HG-JR30K1M4R-S_	625	
	HA-LFS37K1M HA-LFS37K1M4	1080		HG-JR37K1MR-S_ HG-JR37K1M4R-S_	767	
	HA-LFS45K1M4	1310	4	HG-JR45K1M4R-S_	1356	
	HA-LFS50K1M4	1870	4	HG-JR55K1M4R-S_	1651	
	HA-LFS502	74.0	4	HG-SR502R-S_	104	15 times
	HA-LFS702	94.2		HG-SR702R-S_	155	or less
	HA-LFS11K2(B) HA-LFS11K24(B)	105(113)		HG-JR11K1MR(B)-S_(□200) HG-JR11K1M4R(B)-S_(□200)	236(256)	
Large capacity, low inertia HA-LFS	HA-LFS15K2(B) HA-LFS15K24(B)	220(293)		HG-JR11K1MR(B)-S_(□250) HG-JR11K1M4R(B)-S_(□250)	228(248)	
2000 r/min series	HA-LFS22K2(B) HA-LFS22K24(B)	295(369)		HG-JR15K1MR(B)-S_ HG-JR15K1M4R(B)-S_	323(344)	10 times
(B): With brake	HA-LFS30K2 HA-LFS30K24	550		HG-JR22K1MR-S_ HG-JR22K1M4R-S_	487	or less
	HA-LFS37K2 HA-LFS37K24	650		HG-JR30K1MR-S_ HG-JR30K1M4R-S_	625	
	HA-LFS45K24	1080		HG-JR37K1M4R-S_	767	
	HA-LFS55K24	1310		HG-JR45K1M4R-S_	1356	

(): With brake

## 2.6 Comparison of Servo Motor Connector Specifications

## (1) HC-KFS/-MFS/-UFS motor



## (2) HC-SFS motor





## (3) HC-RFS motor





## (4) HC-LFS motor







## (5) HC-UFS motor





# (6) HA-LFS motor

	MR-J2S series (HA-LFS)	MR-J4 series (HG-UR)
	Target models: HA-LFS502	Target models: HG-SR502
Motor appearance	Encoder connector Power connector	Power connector Encoder connector
Power connector	Power connector CE05-2A24-10PPower connector Pin assignmentPin numberSignal name $A$ $U$ $A$ $C$ $W$ $C$ $W$ $D$ $E$ $O$ $O$ $G$	Power connector MS3102A22-22P Power connector Pin assignment Pin number Signal name A U B V C W D Earth
Encoder connector	Encoder connector MS3102A20-29P Encoder connector Pin assignment Pin number Signal name A MD B MDR C MR D MRR E B MDR C MR D MRR E F BAT G LG H J K L M S R F M SHD P R L G S P5 T	$\begin{array}{c} \hline \\ \hline $













#### 2.7 Comparison of Servo Motor Torque Characteristics

#### ◆ Comparison of torque characteristics between the HG-KR and HC-KFS series (—: HG-KR, ---: HC-KFS)





- Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC and 1-phase 230 V AC.
  - 2. Please contact your local sales office if the compatibility of torque characteristics is required.

◆ Comparison of torque characteristics between the HG-KR and HC-KFS series (—: HG-KR, ---: HC-KFS)

#### • HC-KFS series, 100 V class



Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 1-phase 100 V AC.

2. Please contact your local sales office if the compatibility of torque characteristics is required.



Comparison of torque characteristics between the HG-MR and HC-MFS series (—: HG-MR, ---: HC-MFS)
HC-MFS series, 200 V class

Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC and 1-phase 230 V AC.2. Please contact your local sales office if the compatibility of torque characteristics is required.





Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 1-phase 100 V AC.

2. Please contact your local sales office if the compatibility of torque characteristics is required.
HC-SFS 1000 r/min, 2000 r/min series, 200 V class



Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC.

2. As for 1-phase 230 V AC, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.



Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC.

2. As for 1-phase 230 V AC, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.



Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 400 V AC.

2000

1000

Speed (r/min)

0

2. As for 3-phase 380 V AC, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.

3000



Note. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC.



### Comparison of torque characteristics between the HG-JR and HC-LFS series (—: HG-JR, ---: HC-LFS)

Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC.

2. As for 1-phase 230 V AC, contact your local sales office.



Note. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC and 1-phase 230 V AC.



Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 1-phase 100 V AC.



Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC.

POINT

When servo motors are replaced with HG-JR\_R\_-S\_ motors (compatible product), the torque characteristics differ.
 Please contact your local sales office.

◆ Comparison of torque characteristics between the HG-JR and HA-LFS series (—: HG-JR, ---: HA-LFS)



Note. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC.

• HA-LFS: 1000 r/min series, 400 V class



Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 400 V AC.

2. As for 3-phase 380 V AC, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.



• HA-LFS: 1500 r/min series, 200 V class

Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC.



• HA-LFS: 1500 r/min series, 400 V class

Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 400 V AC.

2. As for 3-phase 380 V AC, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.



#### • HA-LFS: 2000 r/min series, 200 V class

Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 200 V AC.

2000 2500

running range

1000 1500

Speed (r/min)

500

0

0



• HA-LFS: 2000 r/min series, 400 V class

Note 1. The above torque characteristics are for 3-phase 400 V AC.

2500

2000

Torque (N•m)

440

220

0

0

Short-duration running range

Continuous running range

1000 1500

Speed (r/min)

500

- 2. As for 3-phase 380 V AC, refer to the catalog or Instruction Manual.
- 3. Please contact your local sales office if the compatibility of torque characteristics is required.

## MEMO


# Part 9 Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment

## Part 9: Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment

## 1. COMPARISON TABLE OF REGENERATIVE OPTION COMBINATIONS

- POINT
- The MR-J4 series provides the new regenerative options shown in the table below.
- When an MR-J2S series regenerative resistor is used as it is with a servo motor combined, an alarm may occur. Be sure to use the regenerative resistor in the combination specified for the MR-J4 series.

● Do not use regenerative options newly provided by the MR-J4 series with the MR-J2S series because use of them causes an amplifier malfunction.

Model	Regenerative	option MR-RB	Accessory regenerative resistor
MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	3N	5N	
MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	31	51	
MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)	5R		GRZG400-0.8Ω × 4
MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)	9F		GRZG400-0.6Ω × 5
MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)	9T		GRZG400-0.5Ω × 5
MR-J4-60_4(-RJ)	1H-4	3M-4	
MR-J4-100_4(-RJ)	1H-4		
MR-J4-200_4(-RJ)	3G-4	5G-4	
MR-J4-500_4(-RJ)	34-4	54-4	
MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)	3U-4	5U-4	
MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)	5K-4		GRZG400-2.5Ω × 4
MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)	6K-4		GRZG400-2Ω × 5

## 1.1 Regenerative Options (200 V/100 V)

## 1.1.1 Combination and regenerative power for the MR-J2S series

List of regenerative options

	Built-in		Perm	nissible rege	enerative po	wer of rege	nerative opt	ion [W] MF	R-RB	
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	032 [40 Ω]	12 [40 Ω]	30 [13 Ω]	3N [9 Ω]	31 [6.7 Ω]	32 [40 Ω]	(Note 1) 50 [13 Ω]	(Note 1) 5N [9 Ω]	(Note 1) 51 [6.7 Ω]
MR-J2S-10_(1)		30	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J2S-20_(1)	10	30	100	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J2S-40_(1)	10	30	100	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J2S-60_	10	30	100	/		/	/		/	/
MR-J2S-70_	20	30	100				300			/
MR-J2S-100_	20	30	100				300			/
MR-J2S-200_	100		/	300			/	500		/
MR-J2S-350_	100	/		300			/	500		/
MR-J2S-500_	130	/		300				500		/
MR-J2S-700_	170	/	/			300	/			500
MR-J2S-11K_		/	/				/			/
MR-J2S-15K_			/				/			/
MR-J2S-22K_		/					/			/
MR-J2S-30K_										
MR-J2S-37K_		/	/				/			/

	Built-in	(Note 2)	Per	missible re	egenerativ	e power o	f regenera	tive optior	[W] MR	RB
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	Standard accessories [External]	(Note 2) 5R [3.2 Ω]	(Note 2) 65 [8 Ω]	(Note 2) 66 [5 Ω]	(Note 2) 67 [4 Ω]	(Note 2) 9F [3 Ω]	(Note 2) 9T [2.5 Ω]	139 [1.3 Ω]	(Note 3) 137 [1.3 Ω]
MR-J2S-10_(1)			/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J2S-20_(1)	10		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J2S-40_(1)	10		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J2S-60_	10			/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J2S-70_	20		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J2S-100_	20		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J2S-200_	100		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J2S-350_	100		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J2S-500_	130			/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J2S-700_	170									/
MR-J2S-11K_		GRZG400-2Ω × 4 500 (800)	$\searrow$	500 (800)						
MR-J2S-15K_		GRZG400-1Ω × 5 850 (1300)			850 (1300)					
MR-J2S-22K_		GRZG400-0.8Ω × 5 850 (1300)				850 (1300)				
MR-J2S-30K_				/		/		/	1300	3900
MR-J2S-37K_					/	/	/	/	1300	3900

Note 1. Always install a cooling fan.

 $\ensuremath{\mathbf{2}}.$  The values in the parentheses are applied to when a cooling fan is installed.

- 3. The value of MR-RB137 is a resultant resistance of three units.
- 4. Changed items are shown with shading.

#### 1.1.2 Combination and regenerative power for the MR-J2M series

#### List of regenerative options

		Regenerative	power [W]		
Servo amplifier model	Built-in regenerative resistor	MR-RB032 [40 Ω]	MR-RB14 [26 Ω]	MR-RB34 [26 Ω]	MR-RB54 [26 Ω]
MR-J2M-BU4					
MR-J2M-BU6		30	100	300	500
MR-J2M-BU8					

## 1.1.3 Combination and regenerative power for MR-J4 series (replacement model)

	Built-in		Permiss	sible regen	erative pov	wer of rege	enerative o	ption [W]	MR-RB	
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	032 [40 Ω]	12 [40 Ω]	30 [13 Ω]	3N [9 Ω]	31 [6.7 Ω]	32 [40 Ω]	(Note 1) 50 [13 Ω]	(Note 1) 5N [9 Ω]	(Note 1) 51 [6.7 Ω]
MR-J4-10_(1)(-RJ)		30	/	/		/	/	/	/	
MR-J4-20_(1)(-RJ)	10	30	100	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J4-40_(1)(-RJ)	10	30	100	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J4-60_(-RJ)	10	30	100	/		/	/	/	/	
MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	20	30	100	/	/	/	300	/	/	
MR-J4-100_(-RJ)	20	30	100				300			
MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	100			300				500		
MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	100	/	/	/	300	/	/	/	500	
MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	130					300				500
MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	170	/	/	/		300	/	/		500
MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J4-DU30K_										
MR-J4-DU37K_										

#### List of regenerative options

	Built-in	(Note 2)	Perm	nissible re	generative	e power o	f regenera	ative optio	n[W] MI	R-RB
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	Standard accessories [External]	(Note 2) 5R [3.2 Ω]	(Note 2) 65 [8 Ω]	(Note 2) 66 [5 Ω]	(Note 2) 67 [4 Ω]	(Note 2) 9F [3 Ω]	(Note 2) 9T [2.5 Ω]	139 [1.3 Ω]	(Note 5) 137 [1.3 Ω]
MR-J4-10_(1)(-RJ)			/	/	/	/	/	/		/
MR-J4-20_(1)(-RJ)	10			/		/	/	/	$\square$	
MR-J4-40_(1)(-RJ)	10			/	/			/		
MR-J4-60_(-RJ)	10					/	/			
MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	20									
MR-J4-100_(-RJ)	20			/	/	/	/	/		
MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	100			/	/	/	/	/		
MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	100						/			
MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	130									
MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	170									
MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)		GRZG400-0.8Ω × 4 500 (800)	500 (800)							
MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)		GRZG400-0.6Ω × 5 850 (1300)					850 (1300)			
MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)		GRZG400-0.5Ω × 5 850 (1300)						850 (1300)		
MR-J4-DU30K_					/	/			1300	3900
MR-J4-DU37K_									1300	3900

Note 1. Always install a cooling fan.

2. The values in the parentheses are applied to when a cooling fan is installed.

3. When using a combination with an MR-J4 servo amplifier other than the standard one, contact your local sales office.

4. A shaded cell in the list shows a combination changed from "MR-J2S series".

5. The value of MR-RB137 is a resultant resistance of three units connected.

Parameter settings (PA02 for MR-J4) may be required depending on the regenerative option model. Refer to the Instruction Manual for details.

## 1.2 External Form Comparison



## 1.3 Regenerative Options (400 V class)

## 1.3.1 Combination and regenerative power for the MR-J2S series

List of regenerative options

	Built-in		P	ermissibl	e regenei	ative pov	ver of reg	enerative	option [V	V] MR-R	В	
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	1H-4 [82 Ω]	1L-4 [270 Ω]	(Note 1) 3M-4 [120 Ω]	(Note 1) 3H-4 [80 Ω]	(Note 1) 3G-4 [47 Ω]	(Note 1) 34-4 [26 Ω]	(Note 1) 3U-4 [22 Ω]	(Note 1) 5H-4 [80 Ω]	(Note 1) 5G-4 [47 Ω]	(Note 1) 54-4 [26 Ω]	(Note 1) 5U-4 [22 Ω]
MR-J2S-60_4	30		100						/			
MR-J2S-100_4	100			300								
MR-J2S-200_4	100	/	/	/	300	/			500	/	/	/
MR-J2S-350_4	100	/	/	/	/	300			/	500	/	/
MR-J2S-500_4	130	/	/	/	/	300	/		/	500	/	/
MR-J2S-700_4	170	/	/	/	/		300		/		500	/
MR-J2S-11K_4		/		/					/			/
MR-J2S-15K_4		/	/	/	/	/			/		/	/
MR-J2S-22K_4		/	/	/	/	/			/		/	/
MR-J2S-30K_4		/							/			
MR-J2S-37K_4												
MR-J2S-45K_4			$\langle$	$\langle$	$\langle$	$\langle$					$\langle$	/
MR-J2S-55K_4			/	/	/							

	Built-in	(Note 2)	Permis	sible regenera	ative power of	f regenerative	e option [W]	MR-RB
Servo amplifier	regenerative	Standard	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	136-4	(Note 3)
model	resistor	accessories	5K-4	6B-4	60-4	6K-4	150-4 [5 0]	138-4
	[W]	[External]	[10 Ω]	[20 Ω]	[12.5 Ω]	[10 Ω]	[0 12]	[5 Ω]
MR-J2S-60_4	30		/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J2S-100_4	100					/		
MR-J2S-200_4	100		/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J2S-350_4	100					/		
MR-J2S-500_4	130					/		
MR-J2S-700_4	170							
MR-J2S-11K_4		GRZG400-5Ω × 4 500 (800)		500 (800)				
MR-J2S-15K_4		GRZG400-2.5Ω × 5 850 (1300)			850 (1300)			
MR-J2S-22K_4		GRZG400-2Ω × 5 850 (1300)				850 (1300)		
MR-J2S-30K_4						/	1300	3900
MR-J2S-37K_4							1300	3900
MR-J2S-45K_4							1300	3900
MR-J2S-55K_4							1300	3900

Note 1. Always install a cooling fan.

2. The values in the parentheses are applied to when a cooling fan is installed.

3. The value of MR-RB138-4 is a resultant resistance of three units.

4. Changed items are shown with shading. Changed items are shown with shading.

## 1.3.2 Combination and regenerative power for MR-J4 series (replacement model)

	Built-in		P	ermissible	e regener	ative pow	ver of reg	enerative	option [V	V] MR-F	RB	
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	1H-4 [82 Ω]	1L-4 [270 Ω]	(Note 1) 3M-4 [120 Ω]	(Note 1) 3H-4 [80 Ω]	(Note 1) 3G-4 [47 Ω]	(Note 1) 34-4 [26 Ω]	(Note 1) 3U-4 [22 Ω]	(Note 1) 5H-4 [80 Ω]	(Note 1) 5G-4 [47 Ω]	(Note 1) 54-4 [26 Ω]	(Note 1) 5U-4 [22 Ω]
MR-J4-60_4(-RJ)	15	100	/	300		/	/			/		
MR-J4-100_4(-RJ)	15	100		300								/
MR-J4-200_4(-RJ)	100					300				500		
MR-J4-350_4(-RJ)	100					300				500		
MR-J4-500_4(-RJ)	130						300				500	/
MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)	170							300				500
MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)												
MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)												/
MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ)												
MR-J4-DU30K_4												
MR-J4-DU37K_4												/
MR-J4-DU45K_4		/	/			/			$\backslash$			/
MR-J4-DU55K_4												

#### List of regenerative options

	Built-in	(Note 2)	Permiss	sible regenera	ative power o	f regenerative	e option [W]	MR-RB
Servo amplifier	regenerative	Standard	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	137-4	(Note 4)
model	resistor	accessories	5K-4	6B-4	60-4	6K-4	[4 O]	13V-4
	[W]	[External]	[10 Ω]	[20 Ω]	[12.5 Ω]	[10 Ω]	[+ 12]	[4 Ω]
MR-J4-60_4(-RJ)	15							
MR-J4-100_4(-RJ)	15							
MR-J4-200_4(-RJ)	100		/	/		/		/
MR-J4-350_4(-RJ)	100		/					/
MR-J4-500_4(-RJ)	130							/
MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)	170							/
		GRZG400-2.5Ω × 4	500		/			
WIX-34-111X_4(-1X3)		500 (800)	(800)					
		GRZG400-2Ω × 5				850	$\sim$	
WIX-34-13K_4(-K3)		850 (1300)				(1300)		
		GRZG400-2Ω × 5				850		
WIX-34-22IX_4(-IX3)		850 (1300)				(1300)		
MR-J4-DU30K_4							1300	3900
MR-J4-DU37K_4							1300	3900
MR-J4-DU45K_4							1300	3900
MR-J4-DU55K_4			/	/		/	1300	3900

Note 1. Always install a cooling fan.

2. The values in the parentheses are applied to when a cooling fan is installed.

• Changed items are shown with shading.

• Parameter settings (PA02 for MR-J4) may be required depending on the regenerative option model. Refer to the Instruction Manual for details.

3. When using a combination with an MR-J4 servo amplifier other than the standard one, contact your local sales office.

4. The value of MR-RB13V-4 is a resultant resistance of three units connected in parallel.

## 1.4 External Form Comparison



## Part 9: Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment



## 2. COMPARISON TABLE OF DYNAMIC BRAKE OPTION COMBINATIONS

POINT

When an MR-J4-22K servo amplifier and an HG-JR22K1M servo motor are combined, the coasting distance will be longer. Therefore, use a dynamic brake option, DBU-22K-R1.

Model	Applicable servo amplifier				
DBU-11K	MR-J2S-11K_	MR-J4-11K_			
DBU-15K	MR-J2S-15K_	MR-J4-15K_			
DBU-22K	MR-J2S-22K (Note)				
DBU-22K-R1		MR-J4-22K_			
DBU-37K	MR-J2S-30K_ MR-J2S-37K_				
DBU-37K-R1		MR-J4-DU30K_ MR-J4-DU37K_			
DBU-11K-4	MR-J2S-11K_4	MR-J4-11K_4			
DBU-22K-4	MR-J2S-15K_4 MR-J2S-22K_4	MR-J4-15K_4 MR-J4-22K_4			
DBU-55K-4	MR-J2S-30K_4 MR-J2S-37K_4 MR-J2S-45K_4 MR-J2S-55K_4				
DBU-55K-4-R5		MR-J4-DU30K_4 MR-J4-DU37K_4 MR-J4-DU45K_4 MR-J4-DU55K_4			

#### Dynamic brake option combination

Changed items are shown with shading.

Note. DBU-22K can be used when MR-J4-22K\_ is combined with an HA-LFS22K1M servo motor.

## 2.1 External Form Comparison



Dynamic brakes	А	В	С	D	Е	F	G	Mass [kg]
DBU-22K	250	238	150	25	6	235	228	6
DBU-22K-R1	250	238	150	25	6	235	228	6



## 3. COMPARISON TABLE OF CABLE OPTION COMBINATIONS

Application		MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series		Note	
		MR-JCCBL_M	MR-J3ENCBL_M-A MR-J3JCBL03M-AL MR-EKCBL_M		Connector shape will be changed. Cable must be changed. _M: Cable length A_: Leading direction - : Bending life	
Encoder cable		MR-JHSCBL_M			MR-ENECEL_M-H-MTH is required	
		 MR-ENCBL_M-H	MR-J3ENSCBL_M MR-J3JSCBL03M-AL MR-ENECBL_M-H(-MTH	)	when using 15 kW or more HG-JR 1000 r/min series or 22 kW or more HG-JR 1500 r/min series. _M: Cable length A_: Leading direction	
		MR-J2CNM	MR-ECNM		MR-ENECNS is required when using	
Encoder connector set		MR-J2CNS MR-ENCNS	MR-J3SCNS_ MR-ENCNS2_ MR-ENECNS		series or 22 kW or more HG-JR 1000 f/min series or 22 kW or more HG-JR 1500 f/min series. _: Encoder side connector shape	
Controller to amplifier cable	SSCNET	MR-J2HBUS_M(-A) Q172J2BCBL_M_ Q173J2B_CBL_M	MR-J3BUS_M		Connector will be changed due to change from metal communication to optical communication.	
CN1 connector set	interface	MR-J2CN1-A	MR-J3BCN1		: Bending life	
Cable for I/O signals	]		MR-J2HBUS_M		_: Cable length	
Junction terminal block	Conoral	MR-12TBL M	MR-12M-CN1TBL M		Connector shape and the number of	
cable CN1 connector set	purpose	MR-J2CN1	MR-J3CN1		pin poles will be changed.	
Junction terminal block	interface	MR-TB20	MR-TB50		_: Cable length	
Servo motor power supply	y cable		MR-PWS1CBL_M-A		Cable options are available for MR- J4. _M: Cable length	
			MR-PWS2CBL03M-AL		: Bending life	
Power connector set (Servo motor side power of	connector)	MR-PWCNK_ MR-PWCNS_	MR-PWCNS_		Connector shape will be changed. _: Differ depends on the applied motor.	
Electromagnetic brake ca	ble		MR-BKS1CBL_M-A		Cable options are available for MR- J4. M: Cable length	
			MR-BKS2CBL03M-AL		A_: Leading direction : Bending life	
Electromagnetic brake con set	nnector	MR-BKCN	MR-BKCNS1_ MR-BKCNS2_ MR-BKCN		Connector shape will be changed. _: Connector shape	
		N '	06JFAT-SAXGDK-H7.5 (Note)	CNP1		
Servo amplifier power con (1 kW or less)	nector		05JFÁT-SAXGDK-H5.0 (Note)	CNP2		
			03JFAT-SAXGDK-H7.5 (Note)	CNP3		
			06JFAT-SAXGFK-XL (Note)	CNP1		
Servo amplifier power con (2 kW)	nector		05JFAT-SAXGDK-H5.0 (Note)	CNP2	Change from screw-type to connector-type	
			03JFAT-SAXGFK-XL (Note)	CNP3		
			06JFAT-SAXGFK-XL (Note)	CNP1		
Servo amplifier power con (3.5 kW)	nector		05JFAT-SAXGDK-H5.0 (Note)	CNP2		
			03JFAT-SAXGFK-XL (Note)	CNP3		
CN3 communication cable	э	MR-CPCATCBL3M	MR-J3USBCBL3M		Change from RS-232C communication to USB communication	

Cable option combinations

Note. Manufactured by JST

## 4. POWER SUPPLY WIRE SIZE

POINT • When using the existing cables, refer to "[Appendix 2] Introduction to Renewal Tool".

## 4.1 Selection of Power Supply Wire Size (Example)

4.1.1 MR-J2S-series power supply wire size

The following diagram shows the wires used for wiring. Use the wires given in this section or equivalent.



In this case, the power supply wire used is a 600 V plastic one and the wiring distance is 30 m or less. When the wiring distance exceeds 30 m, select another wire size in consideration of the voltage drop. The alphabet letters (a, b, c) on the table correspond to crimp terminals used when wiring a servo amplifier. The method of wiring a servo motor differs depending on the type and capacity of the servo motor. To comply with the UL/cUL (CSA) standard, use UL-approved copper wires rated at 60°C or higher for wiring.

Sonyo amplifiar	Power supply wire [mm <sup>2</sup> ] (Note 1)						
Servo ampliner	1) L1/L2/L3/🕀	2) L11/L21	3) U/V/W/P1/P/🕀	4) P/C	5) B1/B2	6) BU/BV/BW	
MR-J2S-10_(1)						$\backslash$	
MR-J2S-20_(1)							
MR-J2S-40_(1)	$2(\Lambda)MG(14)$		1.25 (AWG16): a				
MR-J2S-60_	2 (AWG14). a						
MR-J2S-70_				2 (AWG14): a			
MR-J2S-100_			2 (AWG14): a				
MR-J2S-200_	3.5 (AWG12): b	1.25(AWG16)	3.5 (AWG12): b		1.25 (AWG16)		
MR-J2S-350_			(Note 2) 5.5 (AWG10): b				
MR-J2S-500_	5.5 (AWG10). D		5.5 (AWG10): b				
MR-J2S-700_	8 (AWG8): c		8 (AWG8): c	3.5 (AWG12): b			
MR-J2S-11K_	14 (AWG6): d		22 (AWG4): e				
MR-J2S-15K_	22 (AWG4): e		30 (AWG2): f	5.5 (AWG10): b		2 (AWG14)	
MR-J2S-22K_	50 (AWG1/0): g		60 (AWG2/0): g				

## Wire size selection example 1 (IV wire) Recommended wire

Note 1. For details on crimp terminals and applicable tools, refer to section 4.2.1 (1) of this document.

2. When an HC-RFS203 servo motor is used, the value will be 3.5 mm<sup>2</sup>.

### Recommended wire

	Power supply wire [mm <sup>2</sup> ] (Note 1)						
Servo amplifier	1) L1/L2/L3/🕀	2) L11/L21	3) U/V/W/P1/P/ (Note 2)	4) P/C	5) B1/B2	6) BU/BV/BW	
MR-J2S-60_4			1.25(A)A(C16)				
MR-J2S-100_4	2(AWG14)		1.25(AWG16)	2 (AWG14): a	1.25 (AWG16)		
MR-J2S-200_4			2(AWG14)				
MR-J2S-350_4	3.5 (AWG12): b		3.5 (AWG12): b				
MR-J2S-500_4		1.25(AWG16)					
MR-J2S-700_4	5.5 (AWG10). D		5.5 (AWG10). b				
MR-J2S-11K_4	8 (AWG8): c		8 (AWG8): c	3.5 (AWG12): b			
MR-J2S-15K_4	14 (A)MC6): d		22 (A)V(C4): 0	5 5 (A)V(C10): b	2 (AWG14)	2 (AWG14)	
MR-J2S-22K_4	14 (AWG0). U		22 (AVVG4). C	3.3 (AVVG10). D			

Note 1. For details on crimp terminals and applicable tools, refer to section 4.2.1 (2) of this document.

2. P1 is not available for a servo amplifier of 7 kW or less.

4.1.2 MR-J4-series power supply wire size

POINT	
•To comply w	vith the IEC/EN/UL/CSA standard, use the wires shown in the
instruction m	nanuals of the servo amplifier in use for wiring. To comply with other
standards, u	se a wire that is complied with each standard.
Selection co	onditions of wire size are as follows.
Construct	ion condition: Single wire set in midair
Wire lengt	th: 30 m or less

The following diagram shows the wires used for wiring. Use the wires given in this section or equivalent.



## Example of selecting the wire sizes

For the power supply wire, use a 600 V grade heat-resistant polyvinyl chloride insulated wire (HIV wire). The table below shows selection examples of power supply wire sizes.

Wire size selection example (HIV wire)	)
Recommended wire	

		Power supply wir	re [mm <sup>2</sup> ] (Note 1)	
Servo amplifier	1) L1/L2/L3/🕀	2) L11/L21	3) P+/C	4) U/V/W/⊕ (Note 3)
MR-J4-10_(1) (-RJ)				
MR-J4-20_(1) (-RJ)				
MR-J4-40_(1) (-RJ)		1.05 to 0		AWG 18 to 14
MR-J4-60_(-RJ)	2 (AWG 14)	(AWG 16 to 14)	2 (AWG 14)	(Note 4)
MR-J4-70_(-RJ)		(Note 4)	2 (700 14)	
MR-J4-100_(-RJ)		(		
MR-J4-200_(-RJ)				AWG 16 to 10
MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	3.5 (AWG 12)			
MR-J4-500_(-RJ) (Note 2)	5.5 (AWG 10): a	1.25 (AWG 16): a		2 (AWG 14): c 3.5 (AWG 12): a 5.5 (AWG 10): a
MR-J4-700_(-RJ) (Note 2)	8 (AWG 8): b	2 (AWG 14): d (Note 4)	2 (AWG 14): c	2 (AWG 14): c 3.5 (AWG 12): a 5.5 (AWG 10): a 8 (AWG 8): b
MR-J4-11K_(-RJ) (Note 2)	14 (AWG 6): f	1.25 (AWG 16): c	3.5 (AWG 12): g	14 (AWG 6): f (Note 5) 5.5 (AWG 10): g 8 (AWG 8): k
MR-J4-15K_(-RJ) (Note 2)	22 (AWG 4): h	2 (AWG 14): c	5.5 (AWG 10): g	22 (AWG 4): h (Note 5) 8 (AWG 8): k
MR-J4-22K_(-RJ) (Note 2)	38 (AWG 2): i		5.5 (AWG 10): j	38 (AWG 2): i

Note 1. Alphabets in the table indicate crimping tools. For crimp terminals and applicable tools, refer to section 4.2.2 (1) of this document.

- 2. To connect these models to a terminal block, make sure to use the screws that come with the terminal block.
- 3. This wire size is applicable to the servo amplifier connector and terminal block. For wires connecting to the servo motor, refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.
- 4. To comply with the UL/CSA standard, use a wire of 2 mm<sup>2</sup>.
- 5. This is for connection to a natural cooling linear servo motor.

		Power supply wire [mm <sup>2</sup> ] (Note 1)					
Servo amplifier	1) L1/L2/L3/🕀	2) L11/L21	3) P+/C	4) U/V/W/⊕ (Note 3)			
MR-J4-60_4(-RJ)/ MR-J4-100_4(-RJ) MR-J4-200_4(-RJ) MR-J4-350_4(-RJ)	2 (AWG 14)	1.25 to 2 (AWG 16 to 14) (Note 4)	2 (AWG 14)	AWG 16 to 14			
MR-J4-500_4(-RJ) (Note 2)	2 (AWG 14): b	1.25 (AWG 16): a	2 (A)A/C 14): b	3.5 (AWG 12): a			
MR-J4-700_4(-RJ) (Note 2)	3.5 (AWG 12): a	(Note 4)	2 (AWG 14). D	5.5 (AWG 10): a			
MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ) (Note 2)	5.5 (AWG 10): d		2 (AWG 14): f				
MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ) (Note 2)	8 (AWG 8): g	1 25 (AWG 16): h	3.5 (AWG 12): d	o (AVIG o). g			
MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ) (Note 2)	14 (AWG 6): i	2 (AWG 14): b (Note 4)	3.5 (AWG 12): e	5.5 (AWG 10): e (Note 5) 8 (AWG 8): h (Note 6) 14 (AWG 6): i			

## Wire size selection example (HIV wire) Recommended wire

Note 1. Alphabets in the table indicate crimping tools. For crimp terminals and applicable tools, refer to section 4.2.2 (2) of this document.

2. To connect these models to a terminal block, make sure to use the screws that come with the terminal block.

3. This wire size is applicable to the servo amplifier connector and terminal block. For wires connecting to the servo motor, refer to each servo amplifier instruction manual.

4. To comply with the UL/CSA standard, use a wire of 2 mm<sup>2</sup>.

5. This is for connection to a natural cooling linear servo motor.

6. This is for connection to a liquid-cooling linear servo motor.

## 4.2 Selection Example of Crimp Terminals

- 4.2.1 MR-J2S-series crimp terminal
- (1) Selection example of crimp terminals (100 V/200 V class)

Recommended crimp terminals

	Servo amplifier-side crimp terminals					
Symbol	Crimp torminal		Applicable tool		Manufaaturar	
	Chillip terminal	Body	Head	Dice	Manufacturer	
а	32959	47387			Tyco electronics	
b	FDV5.5-4	YNT-1210S				
0		YF-1		DH-111		
U		E-4	TINE-30	DH-121		
4		YF-1		DH-112		
u	FVD14-0	E-4	TINE-30	DH-122	JST	
0	FVD22-6	YF-1	YNE-38	DH-113		
υ		E-4		DH-123		
	38-S6	VPT 60 21		TD-124		
		11-1-00-21		TD-112		
f		YF-1	VET 60 1	TD-124		
(Note 1, 2)		E-4	121-00-1	TD-112		
	R38-65	NOP60			NICHIELI	
	100-00	NOM60				
		VDT-60-21		TD-125		
a	R60-8 (Note 1)	101-00-21		TD-113	IST	
9		YF-1	VET-60-1	TD-125	331	
		E-4		TD-113		

Note 1. Cover the crimped portion with an insulating tape.

2. Always use recommended crimping terminals or equivalent since some crimping terminals cannot be installed depending on the size.

## (2) Selection example of crimp terminals (400 V class)

Recommended	crimp	terminals

	Servo amplifier-side crimp terminals						
Symbol	Crimp torminal		Applicable tool				
	Chillip terminal	Body	Head	Dice	Manulacturer		
а	32959	47387			Type electronice		
b	32968	59239			Tyco electronics		
C	FVD8-5	YF-1		DH-111			
C		E-4	THE-50	DH-121			
Ь	d EVD14.6 YF-1	YF-1		DH-112	IST		
u 170014-0		E-4	E-4		551		
е		YF-1		DH-113			
		E-4	TINE-30	DH-123			

## 4.2.2 MR-J4-series crimp terminal

### (1) Selection example of crimp terminals (200 V/100 V class)

The table below shows selection examples of a crimp terminal for a servo amplifier terminal block. Recommended crimp terminals

	Servo amplifier-side crimp terminals					
Symbol	(Note 2)		Applicable tool			
	Crimp terminal	Body	Head	Dice	wanuacuiel	
а	FVD5.5-4	YNT-1210S				
b (Note 1)	8-4NS	YHT-8S				
с	FVD2-4	VNT 1614				
d	FVD2-M3	1111-1014				
е	FVD1.25-M3	YNT-2216				
f	FVD14-6	YF-1	YNE-38	DH-122 DH-112	JST	
g	FVD5.5-6	YNT-1210S				
h	FVD22-6	YF-1	YNE-38	DH-123 DH-113		
i	FVD38-8	YF-1	YNE-38	DH-124 DH-114		
j	FVD5.5-8	YNT-1210S				
k	FVD8-6	YF-1 E-4	YNE-38	DH-121 DH-111		

Note 1. Cover the crimped portion with an insulating tape.

2. Installation of a crimp terminal may be impossible depending on the size, so make sure to use the recommended crimp terminal or one equivalent to it.

## (2) Selection example of crimp terminals (400 V class) The table below shows selection examples of a crimp terminal for a servo amplifier terminal block. Recommended crimp terminals

Symbol	Crimp terminal		Manufacturer		
	(Note)	Body	Head	Dice	
а	FVD5.5-4	YNT-1210S			
b	FVD2-4	VNT 1614			
С	FVD2-M3	1111-1014			
d	FVD5.5-6	YNT-1210S			
е	FVD5.5-8	YNT-1210S			IST
f	FVD2-6	YNT-1614			331
g	FVD8-6			DH-121	
h	FVD8-8	YF-1		DH-111	
i	FVD14-8		1112-50	DH-122	
				DH-112	

Note. Installation of a crimp terminal may be impossible depending on the size, so make sure to use the recommended crimp terminal or one equivalent to it.

4.3 Selection of Molded-Case Circuit Breaker, Fuse, and Magnetic Contactor (Example)

4.3.1 MR-J2S series, molded-case circuit breakers, fuses, and magnetic contactors



When using a fuse instead of the molded-case circuit breaker, use the one having the specifications given in this section.

	Molded-case	Fuses				
Servo amplifier	Circuit breakers (Note)	Class	Current [A]	Voltage [V]	Magnetic contactor	
MR-J2S-10_(1)	30 A frama 5 A		10			
MR-J2S-20_	50 A lialité 5 A		10			
MR-J2S-40_/20_(1)	30 A frame 10 A		15		S N10	
MR-J2S-60_/40_(1)			20		3-1110	
MR-J2S-70_	30 A frame 15 A		20			
MR-J2S-100_			25			
MR-J2S-200_	30 A frame 20 A	K5	40	AC 250	S-N18	
MR-J2S-350_	30 A frame 30 A		70		S-N20	
MR-J2S-500_	50 A frame 50 A		125		S-N35	
MR-J2S-700_	100 A frame 75 A		150		S-N50	
MR-J2S-11K_	100 A frame 100 A		200		S-N65	
MR-J2S-15K_	225 A frame 125 A		250		S-N95	
MR-J2S-22K_	225 A frame 175 A	350			S-N125	
MR-J2S-60_4	30 A frame 5 A					
MR-J2S-100_4	30 A frame 10 A				S-N10	
MR-J2S-200_4	30 A frame 15 A					
MR-J2S-350_4	30 A frame 20 A				S-N18	
MR-J2S-500_4	30 A frame 30 A				S-N18	
MR-J2S-700_4	50 A frame 40 A				S-N20	
MR-J2S-11K_4	60 A frame 60 A				S-N25	
MR-J2S-15K_4	100 A frame 75 A				S-N35	
MR-J2S-22K_4	225 A frame 125 A				S-N65	

## Molded-case circuit breakers, fuses, and magnetic contactors

Note. Use a molded-case circuit breaker with operating characteristics equivalent or higher than our multipurpose product. 4.3.2 MR-J4 series, molded-case circuit breakers, fuses, and magnetic contactors (recommended)

(1) For main circuit power supply



When using a fuse instead of the molded-case circuit breaker, use the one having the specifications given in this section.

Convo omplifior	Molded-case circuit breaker (Note 1)			Magnetic		
Servo ampliner	Frame, rated current	Voltage AC [V]	Class	Current [A]	Voltage AC [V]	(Note 2)
MR-J4-10_(-RJ)	20 A frama 5 A			10		
MR-J4-20_(-RJ)	SU A frame 5 A			10		
MR-J4-40_(-RJ)	30 A frame 10 A			15		S-N10
MR-J4-60_(-RJ)						S-T10
MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	30 A frame 15 A			20		
MR-J4-100_(-RJ)						
	30 A frama 20 A			40		S-N20 (Note 3)
WIX-34-200_(-IX3)	50 A frame 20 A			40		S-T21
MR-14-350 (-RI)	30 A frame 30 A	240	т	70	300	S-N20
1011(-04-000_(-1(0)	JU A Iraine JU A	240		10	300	S-T21
MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	50 A frame 50 A			125		S-N35
MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	100 A frame 75 A			150		S NEO
MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)	100 A frame 100 A			200		3-1100
MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)	125 A frame 125 A			250		S-N65
MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)	225 A frame 175 A			350		S-N95
MR-J4-10_1(-RJ)	30 A frame 5 A			10		0.0140
MR-J4-20_1(-RJ)	30 A frame 10 A			15		5-INTU
MR-J4-40_1(-RJ)	30 A frame 15 A			20		5-110

#### Molded-case circuit breakers, fuses, and magnetic contactors

Note 1. In order for the servo amplifier to comply with the UL/CSA standard, refer to the applicable "Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".

2. Use a magnetic contactor with an operation delay time (interval between current being applied to the coil until closure of contacts) of 80 ms or less.

3. S-N18 can be used when auxiliary contact is not required.

Sonio amplifiar	Molded-case circuit breaker (Note 1, 3)			Magnetic		
Servo ampliner	Frame, rated current	Voltage AC [V]	Class	Current [A]	Voltage AC [V]	(Note 2)
MR-J4-60_4(-RJ)	30 A frame 5 A		T	10	600	S N10
MR-J4-100_4(-RJ)	30 A frame 10 A			15		5-N10 S T10
MR-J4-200_4(-RJ)	30 A frame 15 A	480		25		3-110
MR-J4-350_4(-RJ)	30 A frame 20 A			35		S-N18
MR-J4-500_4(-RJ)	30 A frame 20 A			50		S-T21
	30 A frama 30 A	400	I	65	000	S-N20
WIK-J4-700_4(-KJ)	SU A frame SU A			05		S-T21
MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)	50 A frame 50 A			100	-	S-N25
MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)	60 A frame 60 A			150		S-N35
MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ)	100 A frame 100 A			175		S-N50

Note 1. In order for the servo amplifier to comply with the UL/CSA standard, refer to the applicable "Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".

2. Use a magnetic contactor with an operation delay time (interval between current being applied to the coil until closure of contacts) of 80 ms or less.

3. Use a molded-case circuit breaker with operating characteristics equivalent or higher than our multi-purpose product.

## (2) For control circuit power supply

When the wiring for the control circuit power supply (L11, L21) is thinner than that for the main circuit power supply (L1, L2, L3), install an overcurrent protection device (molded-case circuit breaker or fuse) to protect the branch circuit.

Sonyo amplifiar	Molded-case circuit breaker (Note)		Fuse (Class T)		Fuse (Class K5)	
Servo ampliller	Frame, rated current	Voltage AC [V]	Current [A]	Voltage AC [V]	Current [A]	Voltage AC [V]
MR-J4-10_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-20_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-40_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-60_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-70_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-100_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	30 A frame 5 A	240	1	300	1	250
MR-J4-350_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-500_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-700_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-11K_ (-RJ)						
MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)						
MR-J4-60_4(-RJ)						
MR-J4-100_4(-RJ)						
MR-J4-200_4(-RJ)						
MR-J4-350_4(-RJ)						
MR-J4-500_4(-RJ)	30 A frame 5 A	480	1	600	1	600
MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)						
MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)						
MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)						
MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ)						
MR-J4-10_1(-RJ)						
MR-J4-20_1(-RJ)	30 A frame 5 A	240	1	300	1	250
MR-J4-40_1(-RJ)						

Molded-case	circuit	breaker	fuse
monucu-case	oncur	breaker,	luse

Note. In order for the servo amplifier to comply with the UL/CSA standard, refer to the Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual.

## 5. BATTERY

 POINT

 ●MR-BAT and A6BAT batteries for MR-J2S, or the MR-J2M-BT battery unit for MR-J2M, cannot be used because their battery voltage specifications are different from those of the MR-J4 series.

## 5.1 MR-J2S-Series Battery

5.1.1 Battery replacement procedure

Model: MR-BAT or A6BAT



## POINT

- The internal circuits of the servo amplifier may be damaged by static electricity. Always take the following precautions.
  - Ground human body and work bench.
- Do not touch the conductive areas, such as connector pins and electrical parts, directly by hand.



## 5.2 MR-J2M-Series Battery Unit

## Type: MR-J2M-BT


# 5.3 MR-J4-Series Battery

5.3.1 Battery replacement procedure

Model: MR-BAT6V1SET, MR-BAT6V1BJ, MR-BT6VCASE

	Before replacing a battery, turn off the main circuit power and wait for 15 minutes or longer (when 30 kW or more is used, 20 minutes or more) until the charge lamp turns off. Then, check the voltage between P+ and N- with a voltage tester or others. Otherwise, an electric shock may occur. In addition, when confirming whether the charge lamp is off or not, always confirm it from the front of the servo
	amplitier.
CAUTION	<ul> <li>The internal circuits of the servo amplifier may be damaged by static electricity. Always take the following precautions.</li> <li>Ground your body and the work bench.</li> <li>Do not touch the conductive areas, such as connector pins and electrical parts, directly by hand.</li> <li>The built-in battery for the MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for junction battery cable cannot be replaced. Therefore, do not disassemble the MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for junction battery for junction battery cable. Doing so may cause a malfunction.</li> </ul>

# POINT

- When using the BAT6V1SET battery and the MR-BT6VCASE battery case are used
  - Replacing a battery with the control circuit power supply turned off will erase the absolute position data.

When using the MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for junction battery cable In order to prevent the absolute position data from being erased, replace the MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for junction battery cable according to the procedure described in the Instruction Manual.

•Verify that the battery for replacement is within its service life.

Replace the old battery with only the control circuit power supply turned on. Replacing a battery with the control circuit power supply turned on will cause [AL.9F.1 low battery] but will not erase the absolute position data.

Refer to the Instruction Manual for the procedure for mounting the battery on the servo amplifier.

# POINT

Refer to the Instruction Manual for battery transportation and the new EU Directive on batteries.



# POINT

- Three types of batteries are used to construct the absolute position detection system: MR-BAT6V1SET battery, MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for junction battery cable, and MR-BT6VCASE battery case. The use of the MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for junction battery cable has the following characteristics distinctive from other batteries.
  - The encoder cable can be removed from the servo amplifier.
  - A battery can be replaced with the control circuit power supply turned off.
- If the encoder lost the absolute position data, always perform home position setting before operation. The encoder will lose the absolute position data in the following cases. In addition, the absolute position data may be erased if the battery is used outside of the specification.

When using the MR-BAT6V1SET battery and the MR-BT6VCASE battery case

- Encoder cable is removed.
- A battery is replaced with the control circuit power supply turned off. When using the MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for junction battery cable
- The connector and the cable are removed between the servo motor and the battery.
- A battery is replaced in a procedure different from the procedure described in the Instruction Manual.
- A single MR-BT6VCASE battery case can retain the absolute position data of up to eight axes of servo motors.

# 5.3.2 When using the MR-BAT6V1SET battery

(a) Battery connection

Connect according to the following figure.



(b) Battery manufacture year and month

The manufacture date of an MR-BAT6V1 battery installed in MR-BAT6V1SET is written on the name plate attached to the MR-BAT6V1 battery.



- 5.3.3 When using MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for junction battery cable
- (a) Battery connection

Connect according to the following figure in combination with the MR-BT6VCBL03M junction battery cable.



(b) Battery manufacture year and month

The manufacture year and month are described in the manufacturer's (SERIAL) number marked on the rating name plate. The second digit of the manufacturer's number indicates the first digit of the Christian Era and the third digit indicates the manufacture month (X for October, Y for November, and Z for December). For example, November 2013 is indicated as "SERIAL:\_3Y\_\_\_\_".



Black: Connector for branch cable

# 5.3.4 When using MR-BT6VCASE battery case

(a) Battery connection



A single MR-BT6VCASE battery case can retain the absolute position data of up to eight axes of servo motors. The maximum number of axes includes the number of axes of servo motors. Refer to the

 following table for the connectible number of axes of servo motors.

 Servo motor
 Number of axes

 Rotary servo motor
 0
 1
 2
 3
 4
 5
 6
 7
 8

The battery case accommodates five connected batteries. The battery case contains no batteries. Batteries need to be prepared separately.

(b) Battery manufacture year and month

The manufacture year and month of an MR-BAT6V1 to be housed in the MR-BT6VCASE battery case is written on the name plate attached to the MR-BAT6V1 battery.



MODEL MR-BAT6V1 2CR1 <u>7335A</u> WK17	
13-01	
6V 1650mAh	<ul> <li>Manufactured year and month</li> </ul>
Hitachi Maxell, Ltd.	

# 6. EMC FILTER

POINT	
Recommended	ded EMC filters for the MR-J2S series are different from those for the
MR-J4 serie	S.

# 6.1 MR-J2S-Series EMC Filter (200 V/100 V class)

It is recommended that one of the following filters be used to comply with the EN EMC Directive. Some EMC filters have large in leakage current.

Corris emplifier	Recomme	ended filter	Maga [kg]
Servo ampliner	Model	Leakage current [mA]	Mass [kg]
MR-J2S-10_ to MR-J2S-100_	SF1252	38	0.75
MR-J2S-10_1 to MR-J2S-40_1			
MR-J2S-200_/MR-J2S-350_	SF1253	57	1.37
MR-J2S-500_	(Note) HF3040A-TM	1.5	5.5
MR-J2S-700_	(Note) HF3050A-TM	1.5	6.7
MR-J2S-11K_	(Note) HF3060A-TMA	3.0	10.0
MR-J2S-15K_	(Note) HF3080A-TMA	3.0	13.0
MR-J2S-22K_	(Note) HF3100A-TMA	3.0	14.5
MR-J2S-30K_/MR-J2S-37K_	(Note) HF3200A-TMA	3.0	23.5

Combination with the servo amplifier

Note. Soshin Electric. A surge protector is separately required to use any of these EMC filters. (Refer to EMC Installation Guidelines.)



Note1. With 1-phase 230 V AC, connect the power supply to L1 and L2, and leave L3 open. L3 is not provided for 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC.

2. When the power supply has an earth wire, connect it to this terminal.

# 6.1.1 Dimensions



# HF3040A-TM/HF3050A-TM/HF3060A-TMA



Madal						Dime	ensions	5 [mm]				
Model	А	В	С	D	Е	F	G	Н	J	К	L	М
HF3040A-TM	260	210	85	155	140	125	44	140	70	D0.05	M5	M4
HF3050A-TM	290	240	100	190	175	160	44	170	100	R3.25 length 8	M6	M4
HF3060A-TMA	290	240	100	190	175	160	44	230	160	lengtrio	M6	M4

# HF3080A-TMA/HF3100A-TMA



Madal						Dim	ensions	s [mm]				
Model	А	В	С	D	ш	F	G	Н	J	К	L	М
HF3080A-TMA	405	250	100	220	200	100	FC	210	125	R4.25	MO	MG
HF3100A-TMA	405	300	100	220	200	160	90	210	135	length 12	IVIO	IVIO

# HF3200A-TMA



# 6.2 MR-J2S-Series EMC Filter (400 V class)

It is recommended that one of the following filters be used to comply with the EN EMC Directive. Some EMC filters have large in leakage current.

	Recomme	nded filter	
Servo amplifier	Model (Note 1)	Leakage current [mA] (Note 2)	Mass [kg]
MR-J2S-60_4 to MR-J2S-200_4	TF3005C-TX		6
MR-J2S-350_4 to MR-J2S-700_4	TF3020C-TX		0
MR-J2S-11K_4	TF3030C-TX	5.5	7.5
MR-J2S-15K_4	TF3040C-TX		12.5
MR-J2S-22K_4	TF3060C-TX		12.5
MR-J2S-30K_4~ MR-J2S-55K_4	TF3150C-TX	5.5	31

Note 1. Soshin Electric

2. When one phase opens with the 3-phase neutral-point (N) grounded power supply, the value will be 350 mA.

# 6.2.1 Dimensions







Model		Dimensions [mm]										
Woder	А	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	J	к	L	М
TF3005C-TX												R3.25
TF3020C-TX	332	308	290	100	155	140	125	170	(160)	150	(67.5)	length 8
TF3030C-TX												(For M6)



Madal	Dimensions [mm]											
woder	Α	В	С	D	Е	F	G	Н	J	К	L	М
TF3040C-TX	120	410	200	100	175	160	145	200	(100)	190	(01 5)	R3.25
TF3060C-TX	430	412	390	100	175	100	145	200	(190)	100	(91.5)	(For M6)

# TF3150C-TX

[Unit: mm]



# 6.3 MR-J4-Series EMC Filter (Recommended) (200 V class)

It is recommended that one of the following filters be used to comply with EN EMC directive. Some EMC filters have large in leakage current.

		Recommended filte	er (Soshin Electric)	_	
Servo amplifier	Model	Rated current [A]	Rated voltage [V AC]	Leakage current [mA]	Mass [kg]
MR-J4-10_(-RJ) to MR-J4-100_(-RJ)	HF3010A-UN (Note)	10		F	3.5
MR-J4-200_(-RJ)/MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	HF3030A-UN (Note)	30	250	5	5.5
MR-J4-500_(-RJ)/MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	HF3040A-UN (Note)	40	250	6.5	6
MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)/MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)/ MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)	HF3100A-UN (Note)	100		0.5	12
MR-J4-DU30K_/MR-J4-DU37K_	HF3200A-UN (Note)	200	250	9	18
MR-J4-10_1(-RJ) to MR-J4-40_1(-RJ)	HF3010A-UN (Note)	10	250	5	3.5

Table.	Combination	with	the	servo	amplifier
rabio.	Combination			00110	ampinior

Note. A surge protector is separately required to use any of these EMC filters.

# 6.3.1 Connection example



- Note 1. For 1-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC, connect the power supply to L1 and L3. Leave L2 open. L2 is not provided for 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC.

  - 2. The example is when a surge protector is connected.

# 6.3.2 Dimensions

# HF3010A-UN



[Unit: mm]

[Unit: mm]

#### HF3030A-UN/HF-3040A-UN

6-K ¢ 0 3-L 3-L D H 2 H H H H D H 2 D H 7 H 7 D H 7 М-\*\*\* ¢ € 0 ╢ J±2 C±1  $C\pm 1$ B±2 H±2  $A \pm 5$ 

Model		Dimensions [mm]											
woder	Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	J	К	L	М	
HF3030A-UN	260	210	05	155	140	105	4.4	140	70	R3.25	ME	N44	
HF3040A-UN	260	210	CO	155	140	125	44	140	70	length 8	IVID	1014	

# HF3100A-UN



#### HF3200A-UN



# 6.4 MR-J4-Series EMC Filter (Recommended) (400 V class)

It is recommended that one of the following filters be used to comply with EN EMC directive. Some EMC filters have large in leakage current.

# 6.4.1 Combination with the servo amplifier

		Recommended filte	er (Soshin Electric)		
Servo amplifier	Model	Rated current [A]	Rated voltage [V AC]	Leakage current [mA]	Mass [kg]
MR-J4-60_4(-RJ)/MR-J4-100_4(-RJ)	TF3005C-TX	5			6
MR-J4-200_4(-RJ) to MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)	TF3020C-TX	20			0
MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)	TF3030C-TX	30	500	5.5	7.5
MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)	TF3040C-TX	40			10.5
MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ)	TF3060C-TX	60			12.5
MR-J4-DU30K_4 to MR-J4-DU55K_4	TF3150C-TX	150	500	5.5	31

#### 6.4.2 Connection example



#### 6.4.3 Dimensions

# TF3005C-TX/TF3020C-TX/TF3030C-TX







# TF3040C-TX/TF3060C-TX



Madal						Dimen	sions [mm	]				
Model	А	В	С	D	Ш	F	G	Н	J	К	L	М
TF3040C-TX	420	410	200	100	175	160	145	200	(100)	100	(01 E)	R3.25
TF3060C-TX	430	412	390	100	175	100	145	200	(190)	100	(91.5)	(For M6)

# TF3150C-TX



# 7. POWER FACTOR IMPROVING AC REACTOR/POWER FACTOR IMPROVING DC REACTOR

7.1 MR-J2S-Series Power Factor Improving AC Reactor (200 V/100 V class)

The input power factor is improved to about 90%. For use with a 1-phase power supply, it may be slightly lower than 90%.



Note. For 1-phase 230 V AC, connect the power supply to L1/L2. Leave L3 open.

	Power factor		]	Dimens	sions [r	nm]	-	Mounting	Terminal	Mass
Servo amplifier	improving reactor	W	W1	Н	D	D1	С	screw Size	screw Size	[kg]
MR-J2S-10_(1)	FR-BAL-0.4K	135	120	115	59	45 <sup>0</sup>	7.5	M4	M3.5	2.0
MR-J2S-20_						-2.5				
MR-J2S-40_	FR-BAI -0 75K	135	120	115	69	$57^{\circ}_{}$	75	M4	M3 5	28
MR-J2S-20_1						-2.5				2.0
MR-J2S-60_						0				
MR-J2S-70_	FR-BAL-1.5K	160	145	140	71	55 <sup>°</sup> -2.5	7.5	M4	M3.5	3.7
MR-J2S-40_1										
MR-J2S-100_	FR-BAL-2.2K	160	145	140	91	75 <sup>0</sup> <sub>-2.5</sub>	7.5	M4	M3.5	5.6
MR-J2S-200_	FR-BAL-3.7K	220	200	192	90	70 <sup>0</sup> -2.5	10	M5	M4	8.5
MR-J2S-350_	FR-BAL-7.5K	220	200	194	120	100 <sup>0</sup> <sub>-2.5</sub>	10	M5	M5	14.5
MR-J2S-500_	FR-BAL-11K	280	255	220	135	100 <sub>-2.5</sub>	12.5	M6	M6	19
MR-J2S-700_		205	070	075	100	1100	10 E	MG	MG	07
MR-J2S-11K_	FR-DAL-13K	295	270	215	133	110_2.5	12.5	OIVI	IVIO	21
MR-J2S-15K_	FR-BAL-22K	290	240	301	199	170 ± 5	25	M8	M8	35
MR-J2S-22K_	FR-BAL-30K	290	240	301	219	190 ± 5	25	M8	M8	43

7.2 MR-J2S-Series Power Factor Improving DC Reactor (200 V class)

The input power factor is improved to about 95%.



Note 1. Since the terminal cover is supplied, attach it after connecting a wire.

2. When using a power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short-circuit bar between  $\mathsf{P}_1$  and  $\mathsf{P}.$ 

	Power factor				Dime	nsions	[mm]				Mounting	Mass	Electric wire
Servo amplifier	improving DC reactor	А	В	С	D	Е	F	L	G	Н	screw Size	[kg]	[mm <sup>2</sup> ]
MR-J2S-11K_	FR-BEL-15K	170	93	170	2.3	155	6	14	M8	56	M5	3.8	22(AWG4)
MR-J2S-15K_	FR-BEL-22K	185	119	182	2.6	165	7	15	M8	70	M6	5.4	30(AWG2)
MR-J2S-22K_	FR-BEL-30K	185	119	201	2.6	165	7	15	M8	70	M6	6.7	60(AWG1/0)



	Power factor		Dime	nsions	[mm]		Mounting	Mass
Servo amplifier	improving	W	D	Н	W1	х	screw Size	[kg]
MD IOC 20K		105	0EE	045	00	000	012e	0.5
MR-J25-30K_	MR-DCL30K	135	255	215	80	232	INT2	9.5
MR-J2S-37K_	MR-DCL37K	135	255	215	80	232	M12	9.5

D1

# 7.3 MR-J2S-Series Power Factor Improving AC Reactor (400 V class)

The input power factor is improved to about 90%.





	Power factor		÷.	Dimen	sions [I	mm]		Mounting	Terminal	Mass
Servo amplifier	improving reactor	W	W1	Н	D	D1	С	screw Size	screw Size	[kg]
MR-J2S-60_4	FR-BAL-H1.5K	160	145	140	87	70 <sub>-2.5</sub>	7.5	M4	M3.5	5.3
MR-J2S-100_4	FR-BAL-H2.2K	160	145	140	91	75 <sup>0</sup> <sub>-2.5</sub>	7.5	M4	M3.5	5.9
MR-J2S-200_4	FR-BAL-H3.7K	220	200	190	90	70 <sub>-2.5</sub>	10	M5	M3.5	8.5
MR-J2S-350_4	FR-BAL-H7.5K	220	200	192	120	100 ±5	10	M5	M4	14
MR-J2S-500_4	FR-BAL-H11K	280	255	226	130	100 ±5	12.5	M6	M5	18.5
MR-J2S-700_4	FR-BAL-H15K	295	270	244	130	110 ±5	12.5	M6	M5	27
MR-J2S-11K_4	FR-BAL-H15K	295	270	244	130	110 ±5	12.5	M6	M5	27
MR-J2S-15K_4	FR-BAL-H22K	290	240	269	199	170 ±5	25	M8	M8	Approx. 35
MR-J2S-22K_4	FR-BAL-H30K	290	240	290	219	190 ±5	25	M8	M8	Approx 43

(Note 1) Terminal cover Screw size G Name plate ЩŪ Lower than C (\* Ø  $\frown$ 2-F×L H Notch Lower than B Lower than A Mounting leg portion 5 m or lower Servo amplifier FR-BEL (Note 2)

7.4 MR-J2S-Series Power Factor Improving DC Reactor (400 V class)

The input power factor is improved to about 95%.

Note 1. Since the terminal cover is supplied, attach it after connecting a wire.

2. When using a power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short-circuit bar between  $\mathsf{P}_1$  and  $\mathsf{P}.$ 

	Power factor				Dime	nsions	[mm]	-			Mounting	Mass	Electric
Servo amplifier	improving	А	В	С	D	Е	F	L	G	Н	screw Size	[kg]	wire [mm <sup>2</sup> ]
											CIZC	-	[]
MR-J2S-11K_4	FR-BEL-H15K	170	93	160	2.3	155	6	14	M6	56	M5	3.7	8(AWG8)
MR-J2S-15K_4	FR-BEL-H22K	185	119	171	2.6	165	7	15	M6	70	M6	5.0	22(1)1/04)
MR-J2S-22K_4	FR-BEL-H30K	185	119	189	2.6	165	7	15	M6	70	M6	6.7	22(AVVG4)



SERVO	Power factor		Dime	nsions	[mm]		Mounting	Mass
AMPLIFIER	improving	w	П	н	W1	x	screw	[ka]
/	DC reactor		D			~	Size	[19]
MR-J2S-30K_4	MR-DCL30K-4	135	205	200	75	175	M8	6.5
MR-J2S-37K_4	MR-DCL37K-4	135	225	200	80	197	M8	7
MR-J2S-45K_4	MR-DCL45K-4	135	240	200	80	212	M8	7.5
MR-J2S-55K_4	MR-DCL55K-4	135	260	215	80	232	M8	9.5

7.5 MR-J4-Series Power Factor Improving DC Reactor (200 V class)

The following shows the advantages of using power factor improving DC reactor.

• It improves the power factor by increasing the form factor of the servo amplifier's input current.

- It decreases the power supply capacity.
- The input power factor is improved to about 85%.

• As compared to the power factor improving AC reactor (FR-HAL), it decreases the loss.

When using the power factor improving DC reactor to the servo amplifier, remove the short bar across P3 and P4. If it remains connected, the effect of the power factor improving DC reactor is not produced. When used, the power factor improving DC reactor generates heat. To release heat, therefore, leave a 10

cm or more clearance at each of the top and bottom, and a 5 cm or more clearance on each side.





Fig. 9.2





Fig. 9.3



2. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short bar across P3 and P4.

	Power factor				I	Dimensio	ons [mn	n]	I		Terminal	Mass	Electric wire
Servo amplifier	improving DC reactor	Dimensions	W	W1	н	D (Note 1)	D1	D2	D3	d	size	[kg]	[mm <sup>2</sup> ] (Note 2)
MR-J4-10_(-RJ) MR-J4-20_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-0.4K		70	60	71	61		21	$\backslash$	M4	M4	0.4	
MR-J4-40_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-0.75K	Fig. 0.1	85	74	81	61		21		M4	M4	0.5	
MR-J4-60_(-RJ) MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-1.5K	Fig. 9.1	85	74	81	70		30		M4	M4	0.8	2 (AWG 14)
MR-J4-100_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-2.2K		85	74	81	70		30		M4	M4	0.9	
MR-J4-200_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-3.7K		77	55	92	82	66	57	37	M4	M4	1.5	
MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-7.5K		86	60	113	98	81	72	43	M4	M5	2.5	3.5 (AWG 12)
MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-11K		105	64	133	112	92	79	47	M6	M6	3.3	5.5 (AWG 10)
MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-15K	Fig. 9.2	105	64	133	115	97	84	48.5	M6	M6	4.1	8 (AWG 8)
MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-15K		105	64	133	115	97	84	48.5	M6	M6	4.1	14 (AWG 6)
MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-22K		105	64	93	175	117	104	115 (Note 1)	M6	M10	5.6	22 (AWG 4)
MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)	FR-HEL-30K	Fig. 9.3	114	72	100	200	125	101	135 (Note 1)	M6	M10	7.8	38 (AWG 2)

Note 1. These are maximum dimensions. The dimension varies depending on the input/output lines.

 Selection conditions of wire size are as follows.
 Electric wire type: 600 V grade heat-resistant polyvinyl chloride insulated wire (HIV wire) Wiring condition: In-air, one-row wiring



	Power factor		Dime	nsions	[mm]		Mounting	Mass
Servo amplifier	improving DC reactor	W	D	Н	W1	х	screw Size	[kg]
MR-J4-DU30K_	MR-DCL30K	135	255	215	80	232	M12	9.5
MR-J4-DU37K_	MR-DCL37K	135	255	215	80	232	M12	9.5

7.6 MR-J4-Series Power Factor Improving AC Reactor (200 V/100 V class)

The following shows the advantages of using power factor improving AC reactor.

• It improves the power factor by increasing the form factor of the servo amplifier's input current.

• It decreases the power supply capacity.

• The input power factor is improved to about 80%.

When using power factor improving reactors for two servo amplifiers or more, make sure to connect a power factor improving reactor to each servo amplifier. If using only one power factor improving reactor, enough improvement effect of phase factor cannot be obtained unless all servo amplifiers are operated.



Fig. 9.4

Note 1. Use this for grounding. 2. W ± 2 is applicable for FR-HAL-0.4K to FR-HAL-1.5K.



Figure 9.5



Note. For 1-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC, connect the power supply to L1 and L3. Leave L2 open.



Fig. 9.6



	Power factor				Dim	ensions [m	m]			Tamainal	Massa
Servo amplifier	improving DC reactor	Dimensions	W	W1	н	D (Note 1)	D1	D2	d	size	iviass [kg]
MR-J4-10_(-RJ)	FR-HAL-0.4K		104	84	99	72	51	40	M5	M4	0.6
MR-J4-20_(-RJ)	11(-1)/(=-0.4)(		104	04	00	12	01	-10	WIO	111-4	0.0
MR-J4-40_(-RJ)	FR-HAL-0 75K		104	84	90	74	56	11	M5	MA	0.8
MR-J4-10_1(-RJ)			104	04	33	74	50		NI0	111-4	0.0
MR-J4-60_(-RJ)											
MR-J4-70_(-RJ)	FR-HAL-1.5K		104	84	99	77	61	50	M5	M4	1.1
MR-J4-20_1(-RJ)											
MR-J4-100_(-RJ) (3-phase power supply		Fig 94	115								
input)	FR-HAL-2.2K	g. o	(Noto)	40	115	77	71	57	M6	M4	1.5
MR-J4-40_1(-RJ)			(NOLE)								
MR-J4-100_(-RJ) (1-phase power supply											
input)	FR-HAL-3.7K		115	40	115	83	81	67	M6	M4	22
MR-J4-200_(-RJ) (3-phase power supply	110-11/ E-0.710		(Note)	10	110	110 00	01	01	IVIO	1114	2.2
input)											
MR-J4-200_(-RJ) (1-phase power supply	FR-HAL-5.5K		115	40	115	83	81	67	M6	M4	2.3
			(Note)								
MR-J4-350_(-RJ)	FR-HAL-7.5K		130	50	135	100	98	86	M6	M5	4.2
MR-J4-500_(-RJ)	FR-HAL-11K		160	75	164	111	109	92	M6	M6	5.2
MR-J4-700_(-RJ)	FR-HAL-15K	Fig. 9.5	160	75	167	126	124	107	M6	M6	7.0
MR-J4-11K_(-RJ)	FR-HAL-15K	g. 0.0	160	75	167	126	124	107	M6	M6	7.0
MR-J4-15K_(-RJ)	FR-HAL-22K		185 (Note)	75	150	158	100	87	M6	M8	9.0
MR-J4-22K_(-RJ)	FR-HAL-30K	Fig. 9.6	185 (note)	75	150	168	100	87	M6	M10	9.7

Note. These are maximum dimensions. The dimension varies depending on the input/output lines.

7.7 MR-J4-Series Power Factor Improving DC Reactor (400 V class)

The following shows the advantages of using power factor improving DC reactor.

• It improves the power factor by increasing the form factor of the servo amplifier's input current.

- It decreases the power supply capacity.
- The input power factor is improved to about 85%.

• As compared to the power factor improving AC reactor (FR-HAL-H), it decreases the loss.

When using the power factor improving DC reactor to the servo amplifier, remove the short bar across P3 and P4. If it remains connected, the effect of the power factor improving DC reactor is not produced. When used, the power factor improving DC reactor generates heat. To release heat, therefore, leave a 10 cm or more clearance at each of the top and bottom, and a 5 cm or more clearance on each side.











Fig. 9.9



Note 1. Use this for grounding.

2. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short bar across P3 and P4.

	Power factor				D	imensi	Torminal	Maga	Electric wire				
Servo amplifier	improving DC reactor	Dimensions	W	W1	н	D	D1	D2	D3	d	size	[kg]	[mm²] (Note)
MR-J4-60_4(-RJ)	FR-HEL-H1.5K		66	50	100	80	74	54	37	M4	M3.5	1.0	2 (AWG 14)
MR-J4-100_4(-RJ)	FR-HEL-H2.2K	Fig. 9.7	76	50	110	80	74	54	37	M4	M3.5	1.3	2 (AWG 14)
MR-J4-200_4(-RJ)	FR-HEL-H3.7K		86	55	120	95	89	69	45	M4	M4	2.3	2 (AWG 14)
MR-J4-350_4(-RJ)	FR-HEL-H7.5K	Fig. 9.8	96	60	128	105	100	80	50	M5	M4	3.5	2 (AWG 14)
MR-J4-500_4(-RJ)	FR-HEL-H11K		105	75	137	110	105	85	53	M5	M5	4.5	3.5 (AWG 12)
MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)			105	75	150	405	445	05			MG	F 0	5.5 (AWG 10)
MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)	FR-HEL-HISK		105	75	152	125	115	90	02	CIVI	IVIO	5.0	8 (AWG 8)
MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)	FR-HEL-H22K	⊢ıg. 9.9	133	90	178	120	95	75	53	M5	M6	6.0	8 (AWG 8)
MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ)	FR-HEL-H30K		133	90	178	120	100	80	56	M5	M6	6.5	14 (AWG 6)

Note. Selection conditions of wire size are as follows.

Electric wire type: 600 V grade heat-resistant polyvinyl chloride insulated wire (HIV wire) Wiring condition: In-air, one-row wiring



	Power factor	Dimensions [mm]				Mounting	Mass		
Servo amplifier	improving	۱۸/	П	ц	\\/1	v	screw	[ka]	
	DC reactor	vv	D	п	VVI	^	Size	[ĸġ]	
MR-J4-DU30K_4	MR-DCL30K-4	135	205	200	75	175	M8	6.5	
MR-J4-DU37K_4	MR-DCL37K-4	135	225	200	80	197	M8	7	
MR-J4-DU45K_4	MR-DCL45K-4	135	240	200	80	212	M8	7.5	
MR-J4-DU55K_4	MR-DCL55K-4	135	260	215	80	232	M8	9.5	

7.8 MR-J4-Series Power Factor Improving AC Reactor (400 V class)

The following shows the advantages of using power factor improving AC reactor.

• It improves the power factor by increasing the form factor of the servo amplifier's input current.

• It decreases the power supply capacity.

• The input power factor is improved to about 80%.

When using power factor improving reactors for two servo amplifiers or more, make sure to connect a power factor improving reactor to each servo amplifier. If using only one power factor improving reactor, enough improvement effect of phase factor cannot be obtained unless all servo amplifiers are operated.



Fig. 9.10



Fig. 9.11



Fig. 9.12

Note. Use this for grounding.

	Power factor				Din	Tamainal	Massa				
Servo amplifier	improving DC reactor	Dimensions	W	W1	Н	D (Note)	D1	D2	d	size	iviass [kg]
MR-J4-60_4(-RJ)	FR-HAL-H1.5K		135	120	115	59	59.6	45	M4	M3.5	1.5
MR-J4-100_4(-RJ)	FR-HAL-H2.2K	Fig. 9.10	135	120	115	59	59.6	45	M4	M3.5	1.5
MR-J4-200_4(-RJ)	FR-HAL-H3.7K		135	120	115	69	70.6	57	M4	M3.5	2.5
MR-J4-350_4(-RJ)	FR-HAL-H7.5K		160	145	142	91	91	75	M4	M4	5.0
MR-J4-500_4(-RJ)	FR-HAL-H11K	Eig. 0.11	160	145	146	91	91	75	M4	M5	6.0
MR-J4-700_4(-RJ)		Fig. 9.11	220	200	105	105	00	70	ME	ME	0.0
MR-J4-11K_4(-RJ)	FR-HAL-HISK		220	200	195	105	90	70	IVIO	INI3	9.0
MR-J4-15K_4(-RJ)	FR-HAL-H22K	Eig 0.12	220	200	215	170	90	70	M5	M8	9.5
MR-J4-22K_4(-RJ)	FR-HAL-H30K	FIY. 9.12	220	200	215	170	96	75	M5	M8	11

Note. These are maximum dimensions. The dimension varies depending on the input/output lines.

# 8. SETUP SOFTWARE

# 8.1 MR-J2S Series Setup Software

Setup software (MRZJW3-SETUP161E) uses the communication function of the servo amplifier to change parameter setting values, display graphs, and perform test operations, etc., on the personal computer.

#### 8.1.1 Specifications

Item	Description
Communication signal	RS-232C
Baud rate [bps]	57600/38400/19200/9600
Monitor	Display all, high-speed display, graph display (Minimum resolution changes with the processing speed of the personal computer.)
Alarm	Display, history, amplifier data
Diagnosis	DI/DO display, display of the reason for no rotation, power ON cumulative display, software No. display, motor information display, tuning data display, ABS data display, VC automatic offset display, axis name setting
Parameter	Parameter list, turning, change list, detailed information
Test operation	JOG operation, positioning operation, motor-less operation, DO forced output, and program operation
Advanced function	Machine analyzer gain search, machine simulation
File operation	Data read, save, print
Others	Automatic operation, station number setting, help display

#### 8.2 MR-J4-Series MR Configurator2

POINT •MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ servo amplifiers are supported with software version 1.19V or later.

MR Configurator2 (SW1DNC-MRC2-E) uses the communication function of the servo amplifier to perform parameter setting changes, graph display, test operation, etc. on a personal computer.

#### 8.2.1 Specifications

Item	Description
Project	Create/read/save/delete project, system setting, and print
Parameter	Parameter setting, amplifier axis name setting, parameter converter (Note 1)
Positioning data (Note 2)	Point table, program, indirect addressing
Monitor	Display all, I/O monitor, graph, and ABS data display
Diagnostics	Alarm display, alarm onset data display, drive recorder, display of the reason for no rotation,
Diagnostics	system configuration, life diagnosis, machine diagnosis
Test operation	JOG operation, positioning operation, motor-less operation, DO forced output, and program operation,
	Test operation event information, single-step feed (Note 2)
Adjustment	One-touch tuning, tuning, and machine analyzer
Others	Servo assistant, parameter setting range update, help display, connection to MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC
	FA Global Website

Note 1. This function is available only in standard control mode.

2. This function is available only for MR-J4-\_A\_-RJ.

# 8.3 System Requirements

# 8.3.1 Components

To use this software, the following components are required in addition to the servo amplifier and servo motor.

Equipment		(Note 1) Description					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 10 Home Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 10 Pro Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 10 Enterprise Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 10 Education Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 8.1 Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 8.1 Pro, Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 8.1 Enterprise Operating System					
	OS	Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 8 Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 8 Pro Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 8 Enterprise Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 7 Starter Operating System					
Personal computer		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 7 Home Premium Operating System					
(Note 2, 3, 4, 5, 7)		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 7 Professional Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 7 Ultimate Operating System					
		Microsoft <sup>®</sup> Windows <sup>®</sup> 7 Enterprise Operating System					
		Desktop personal computer: Intel <sup>®</sup> Celeron <sup>®</sup> processor, 2.8 GHz or more					
	CPU	recommended					
		Notebook personal computer: Intel <sup>®</sup> Pentium <sup>®</sup> M processor, 1.7 GHz or more					
		recommended					
	Memory	1GB or more recommended (For 32-bit edition)					
	Womery	2GB or more recommended (For 64-bit edition)					
	Hard Disk	1.5 GB or more of free space					
	Communication interface	USB port (Note 6).					
Browser	Windows® Interne	et Explorer® 4.0 or later (Note 1)					
Dieplay	One whose resolu	ution is 1024 × 768 or more and that can provide a high color (16 bit) display.					
Display	Connectable with	the above personal computer.					
Keyboard	Connectable with	ith the above personal computer.					
Mouse	Connectable with	with the above personal computers.					
Printer	Connectable with	the above personal computer.					
USB cable	MR-J3USBCBL3	М					

Note 1. Microsoft, Windows and Internet Explorer are registered trademarks or trademarks of Microsoft Corporation in the United States and other countries.

Celeron, Pentium is the registered trademarks of Intel Corporation.

- 2. When Windows® 7 or later is used, NET Framework 3.5 (including .NET2.0 and 3.0) must be enabled.
- 3. When the following functions are used, this product may not operate correctly.• Windows Program Compatibility mode
  - Windows<sup>®</sup> Program Compatibility mode
- Fast User Switching
  Windows XP Mode
- Remote DesktopWindows touch or touch
- Modern UI • Tablet mode
- Client Hyper-V
- Virtual desktop
- 4. In the following cases, the display of this product may not operate correctly.
  - The size of the text or other items on the screen is set to other than the prescribed value (96DPI, 100%. 9pt, etc.).
  - Resolution of the screen is changed during operation.
  - The screen is set as multi display.
- 5. When using this software with Windows® 7 or later, log in as "Standard user" or "Administrator".
- 6. 64-bit Windows is not supported.

8.3.2 Connection with servo amplifier



8.3.3 Points to note for use of the USB communication function

To prevent an electric shock or malfunction of the servo amplifier, follow the instructions below.

- Connection of the power supply of a personal computer Connect the power supply of a personal computer following the procedure below.
  - (a) When using a personal computer with AC power
    - 1) When using a personal computer whose power plug has three pins or a grounding wire, use a grounded outlet or ground the grounding wire.
    - 2) When using a personal computer whose power plug has two pins and no grounding wire, connect the personal computer to the servo amplifier following the procedure below.
      - a) Remove the power plug of the personal computer from the AC outlet.
      - b) Verify that the power plug has been removed from the AC outlet, and then connect the servo amplifier to other devices.
      - c) Insert the power plug of the personal computer into the AC outlet.
  - (b) When using a battery-driven personal computer, use the computer as is.
- (2) Connection to other devices by use of the servo amplifier communication function When the servo amplifier becomes charged due to connection to the personal computer and the charged servo amplifier is connected to other devices, the servo amplifier or the connected devices may be damaged. Connect the servo amplifier to other devices following the procedure below.
  - (a) Turn off the power of the devices connected to the servo amplifier.
  - (b) Turn off the power of the servo amplifier connected to the personal computer, and then verify that the charge lamp is not lit.
  - (c) Connect the servo amplifier to the devices.
  - (d) Turn on the servo amplifier and the devices connected to it.

# MEMO


# Part 10 Startup Procedure Manual

# Part 10: Startup Procedure Manual

# 1. STARTUP

WARNING <sup>•</sup>Do not operate the switches with wet hands. Otherwise, it may cause an electric shock.

<ul> <li>Before starting operation, check the parameters. Improper settings may cause some machines to operate unexpectedly.</li> <li>The servo amplifier heat sink, regenerative resistor, servo motor, etc., may be hot while power is on or for some time after power-off. Take safety measures, example, provide covers to avoid accidentally touching the parts (cables, etc.) by hand. Otherwise, it may cause a burn injury and parts damaged.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>And. Otherwise, it may cause a burn injury and parts damaged.</li> <li>During operation, never touch the rotor of the servo motor. Otherwise, it may</li> </ul>
cause injury.

# 1.1 Switching power on for the first time

When switching power on for the first time, follow this section to make a startup.

#### 1.1.1 Startup procedure

Parameter settings check for the currently used model		Confirm the parameter settings of the currently used MR-J2S servo amplifier with the display or with the setup software and record them.
	-	
Wiring check	]	Visually verify that the wires are correctly connected to the servo amplifier and the
$\downarrow$		servo motor.
Surrounding environment check	]	Check the surrounding environment of the servo amplifier and servo motor.
. ↓		
Parameter setting (Note 1)		Set the parameters as necessary, such as the used control mode and regenerative
Ļ		option selection. (Refer to this Replacement Manual.)
Test operation of the servo motor alone in	1	For the test operation, with the servo motor disconnected from the machine and
the test operation mode (Note 1) (Note 2)		operated at the speed as low as possible, check whether the servo motor rotates
Ļ	-	correctly.
Test operation of the servo motor alone by	]	For the test operation with the servo motor disconnected from the machine and
commands (Note 1) (Note 2)		operated at the speed as low as possible, give commands to the servo amplifier
$\downarrow$		and check whether the serve motor rotates correctly.
Test operation with the servo motor and	]	After connecting the servo motor to the machine, check the motions of the machine
machine connected		by sending operation commands from a higher-level command-issuing device.
$\downarrow$		
Gain adjustment (Note 1)		Make gain adjustment to optimize the machine motions.
$\downarrow$	_	
Actual operation (Note 2)		Perform a home position return as necessary when in position control mode.
$\downarrow$		
Stop	]	Stop giving commands and stop operation. In addition, check the conditions when the servo motor operation stops.

Note 1. For details about the settings for each servo amplifier and its test operation, refer to the applicable Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual.

If the gain of the existing servo amplifier is extremely high, there may be slight differences in characteristics upon primary replacement. Make sure to set the gain again.

2. When turning on the power supply, also turn on the 24 V DC power supply for the external interface. Otherwise, AL. E6.1 occurs.

# [Appendix 1] Summary of MR-J4\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20

# [Appendix 1] Summary of MR-J4\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20

# 1. SUMMARY

This [Appendix 1] describes the "MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020" servo amplifier that supports the SSCNET conversion unit for MR-J2S-\_B\_ and "MR-J4-T20" SSCNET conversion unit for MR-J2S-\_B\_.

Ensure to use the MR-J4-T20 with the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020.

Combining MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 with MR-J4-T20 makes it possible to connect MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 with SSCNET for MR-J2S-\_B\_

The MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier is equipped with "J2S compatible mode (factory default)" and "J4 mode" as the operation mode. "J2S compatible mode" is the operation mode compatible with the conventional features of the MR-J2S-B series.

When using in the J4 mode, refer to "[Appendix 1] 12 MODE SWITCHING METHOD".

# 1.1 Features

1.1.1 Servo amplifier connectable to SSCNET compatible controller



MR-J4-T20 SSCNET conversion unit for MR-J2S- B

Parameter that need to be checked for if a change is required

Parameter number	Name	Initial value	Setting value	Description
Pr. 25	Adaptive vibration suppression control	0000h	0000h	The MR-J4BRJ020 servo amplifier with software version A9 or later is compatible with adaptive vibration suppression control. For details, refer to "9.2 (8) Adaptive vibration suppression control function" in this section.

- 1.1.2 SSCNET conversion unit "MR-J4-T20"
- Connect the conversion unit to connector CN9 on the side of MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020.
- The mounting method for guide pins, etc., is the same as that for optional MR-J3 units such as MR-J3-D01.
- Two SSCNET connectors are provided on the SSCNET conversion unit.





# 2. DIFFERENCES BETWEEN MR-J2S-\_B\_ AND MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020

# 2.1 Function Comparison Table

	ltem	MR-J2SB	MR-J4BRJ020 MR-J4-T20	Remarks	
	Standard	0	0		
Sustem	Full.	Special specification	0		
System	Lin.	Special specification	×		
	DDM	×	×		
Supported	network	SSCNET	SSCNET		
Supported motors		MR-J2S catalog motor MR-J2S optional motor	HG motor (Operates as 17 bits) HC-KFS motor HC-MFS motor HC-LFS motor HC-SFS motor HC-RFS motor HC-UFS motor HA-LFS motor	For details, refer to "[Appendix 1] Chapter 7" of this document.	
I/O power supply		Internal 24 V	External 24 V	An external power supply (24 V 100 mA) is required for DIO.	
Battery		MR-BAT / A6BAT	MR-BAT6V1SET		
Serial com	munication	Half pitch 20 pins	miniD-Sub	Using conversion cable. MR-J4T20CH00	
	Auto Tuning	0	0	Gain compatibility	
	Model applicable control	0	0		
	Machine resonance suppression filter	0	0		
MR-J2S control function	Machine analyzer function	0	0		
	Machine simulation	0	× (Note 1)		
	Gain search function	0	× (Note 1)		
	Adaptive vibration suppression control	0	O (Note 1, 2)	For details, refer to "9.2 (8) Adaptive vibration suppression control function" in this section.	

Note 1. This is available for the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifiers with software version A9 or later.

2. Enabling the adaptive vibration suppression control of [Pr. 25] of a servo amplifier with software version A8 or earlier will cause [AL. 37 Parameter error].

Manually set [Pr. 18] Machine resonance suppression filter 1.

# POINT

compatible with adaptive vibration suppression control. Set [Pr. 25] of the MR- J4BRJ020 servo amplifier with software version A8 or earlier, to "00" (Adaptive vibration suppression control disabled). When using adaptive vibration suppression control with the MR-J2SB_ servo amplifier, manually set [Pr. 18] Machine resonance suppression filter 1 using the machine analyzer function of MR Configurator.	The MR-J4BRJ020 servo amplifier with software version A9 or later is
J4BRJ020 servo amplifier with software version A8 or earlier, to "00" (Adaptive vibration suppression control disabled). When using adaptive vibration suppression control with the MR-J2SB_ servo amplifier, manually set [Pr. 18] Machine resonance suppression filter 1 using the machine analyzer function of MR Configurator.	compatible with adaptive vibration suppression control. Set [Pr. 25] of the MR-
(Adaptive vibration suppression control disabled). When using adaptive vibration suppression control with the MR-J2SB_ servo amplifier, manually set [Pr. 18] Machine resonance suppression filter 1 using the machine analyzer function of MR Configurator.	J4BRJ020 servo amplifier with software version A8 or earlier, to "00"
suppression control with the MR-J2SB_ servo amplifier, manually set [Pr. 18] Machine resonance suppression filter 1 using the machine analyzer function of MR Configurator.	(Adaptive vibration suppression control disabled). When using adaptive vibration
Machine resonance suppression filter 1 using the machine analyzer function of MR Configurator.	suppression control with the MR-J2SB_ servo amplifier, manually set [Pr. 18]
MR Configurator.	Machine resonance suppression filter 1 using the machine analyzer function of
	MR Configurator.

- Setting [Pr. 25] to "1\_\_\_", "\_1\_\_", or "\_2\_\_" for the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier with software version A8 or earlier will cause [AL. 37 Parameter error].
- ●Setting [Pr. 25] to "1\_\_\_" or "\_2\_\_" for the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier with software version A9 or later will cause [AL. 37 Parameter error].
- •The fully closed loop system is enabled only in J2S compatibility mode.
- The fully closed loop system function can be used for servo amplifiers or drive units with the following software versions.
  - A4 or later for 7 kW or less
  - A6 or later for 11 kW or more
- In the fully closed loop system, the following cable can be used for the servo motor encoder:
  - Two-wire type for software version A4 or later
  - Two-wire and four-wire types for software version A6 or later
# **3. SYSTEM CONFIGURATION**



- Note 1. While the SSCNET connector CN10A and CN10B use the same D-sub connector as MR-J2S-\_B\_, the RS-232C connector uses a mini D-sub connector. Therefore, the MR-J4T20CH00 junction cable is used to connect to a conventional cable (MR-CPCATCBL3M).
  - DIO (DI: one point; DO: one point; ABZ output; Monitor output) uses CN3 of MR-J4. RS-232C is connected using CN30 of MR-J4-T20.
  - 3. Use MR-J3CH00 or SC-J2SJ4ENC03M (manufactured by Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd.).
  - 4. The application "MR-J4(W)-B Change mode" or "MR Mode Change" through USB communication function of the servo amplifier is necessary for using the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 in J4/J3 convertible mode.
    It is not necessary when using MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 in J2S compatible mode.
    The application "MR-J4(W)-B Change mode" or "MR Mode Change" are available with MR Configurator2 Version 1.27D and later.
  - 5. When a servo amplifier other than MR-J2S-\_B\_ series, MR-J2M-B series and MR-J2-03B5 is used with a controller, the MR-J4- B -RJ020 + MR-J4-T20 SSCNET conversion unit cannot be used.

#### POINT

●For large capacity of 30 kW or more, the position of PN terminal is different, so also change the converter unit when replacing MR-J2S-\_B\_.

# 4. I/O SIGNAL CONNECTION EXAMPLE

POINT ● The forced stop switch is not required for the servo system controllers A171SH, A172SH, A173UH, and A273UH. Set [Pr. 23] to "\_\_\_1h (Disabled)" for these models.



- Note 1. To prevent electric shock, always connect the protective earth (PE) (terminal (marked) of the servo amplifier to the protective earth (PE) of the cabinet.
  - 2. Do not mistake the diode direction. If connected the other way round, the servo amplifier will malfunction and no signal will be output. Also, the protection circuits of EM1 (forced stop), etc., may not operate.
  - 3. If the controller does not have the emergency stop function, make sure to install the forced stop switch (contact B).
  - 4. At the time of operation, make sure to turn on EM1 (forced stop). (Normally closed contact)
  - 5. Use the MRZJW3-SETUP161E.
  - 6. The SSCNET cable varies according to the controller or servo amplifier that is connected in front and back. Use the following table as a guide for choosing the SSCNET cable. When a servo amplifier other than MR-J2S-\_B\_ series, MR-J2M-B series and MR-J2-03B5 is used with a controller, the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20 SSCNET conversion unit cannot be used.

		MR-J4BRJ020 + MR-J4-T20	
QD75M		MR-J2HBUS_M	
A1SD75M		MR-J2HBUS_M-A	
	Q172CPU(N)	Q172J2BCBL_M(-B)	
	Q173CPU(N)	Q173J2B_CBL_M	
Motion	A171SHCPU (N),		
Controller	A172SHCPU (N),		
	A173UHCPU,	WIR-J2HBUS_WI-A	
	A273UHCPU		
MR-J2SB_/MR-J2-03B5			
MR-J4BRJ020 + MR-J4-T20		MIR-J2HB03_M	

- 7. The second and subsequent connections of servo amplifier are omitted.
- 8. Up to 8 axes (n= 1 to 8) can be connected.
- 9. The CN1 and the CN1B cannot be used in J2S compatible mode. Make sure to cap the CN1A and the CN1B connectors.
- Supply 24 V DC ± 10% from an external power supply for the interface. Capacity of these power supplies should be100 mA in total. For convenience, the power supply of 24 V DC for input signals and output signals are stated separately, it can be configured by one.
- 11. A signal with the same name is connected inside the servo amplifier.
- 12. In order to prevent unexpected restarting of the servo amplifier, configure the circuit so that EM1 is also turned off when the main circuit power supply is turned off.
- 13. The STO functions cannot be used in J2S compatible mode. Make sure to install the short-circuit connector supplied with the servo amplifier.
- 14. Make sure to install the terminal connector (MR-A-TM) on the CN10B of the final servo amplifier.
- 15. Use the SSCNET cable with the total extension of 30 m or less. It is recommended to use cable clamps and data line filters (3 to 4 connected in series) near the connector pullout of the controller to enhance noise immunity.
- 16. When using the external dynamic brake with the servo amplifier of 11 kW or more, enable DB (Dynamic brake interlock) by setting [Pr.2] to "\_1\_\_".

# 5. PARAMETERS

 POINT

 ●The servo amplifier is recognized as MR-J2S by the controller.

 However, for some parameters, changes to the program or the parameters are required as necessary.

The parameters shown in this chapter are a minimum number of parameters that need to be set for replacement. Depending on the settings of the currently used servo amplifier, parameters other than these may need to be set.

For details of the parameters, refer to the "Conversion Unit for SSCNET of MR-J2S-\_B\_ Compatible AC Servo MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020/MR-J4-DU\_B\_-RJ020/MR-CR55K\_/MR-J4-T20 SERVO AMPLIFIER INSTRUCTION MANUAL".

- When using adaptive vibration suppression control Refer to "9.2 (8) Adaptive vibration suppression control function" in this section.
- (2) Changing the load to motor inertia ratioRefer to "9.2 (7) Changing the load to motor inertia ratio" in this section.

# 6. RS-232C COMMUNICATION CABLE

This section indicates the cable connecting the MR-J4-T20 and a personal computer through RS-232C communication. The RS-232C communication cable consists of the following two cables.

Cable model	Cable length	Product name
MR-J4T20CH00	0.2 m	Junction cable for RS-232C
MR-CPCATCBL3M	3 m	Personal computer communication cable (RS-232C cable)

(1) Connection of MR-J4-T20 to a personal computer



#### (2) MR-J4T20CH00

#### (a) Cable specifications



# 7. LIST OF SERVO MOTOR COMBINATIONS AND SOFTWARE VERSIONS

#### (1) HC-\_FS series/HA-\_FS series

	Servo motor model		Servo amplifier software version (Note)		
Servo motor series name	(Including models with gear reducers/brakes)	Servo amplifier model	J4 mode	J2S compatibility mode	
		MR-J4-10B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	11C-RF3033	MR-J4-10B1-RJ020	A2 or later	A2 or later	
		MR-J4-10B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
		MR-J4-10B1-RJ020	A2 or later	A2 or later	
HC-KFS series	UC KES22	MR-J4-20B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	110-111 020	MR-J4-20B1-RJ020	A2 or later	A2 or later	
	HC KESA3	MR-J4-40B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	110-RF343	MR-J4-40B1-RJ020	A2 or later	A2 or later	
	HC-KFS73	MR-J4-70B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
HC-KFS	HC-KFS46	MR-J4-70B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
high-speed rotation series	HC-KFS410	MR-J4-70B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-MES053	MR-J4-10B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
		MR-J4-10B1-RJ020	A2 or later	A2 or later	
		MR-J4-10B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	110-101-515	MR-J4-10B1-RJ020	A2 or later	A2 or later	
HC-MFS series	UC MES23	MR-J4-20B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	110-101-025	MR-J4-20B1-RJ020	A2 or later	A2 or later	
		MR-J4-40B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
		MR-J4-40B1-RJ020	A2 or later	A2 or later	
	HC-MFS73	MR-J4-70B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-LFS52	MR-J4-60B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-LFS102	MR-J4-100B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
HC-LFS series	HC-LFS152	MR-J4-200B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-LFS202	MR-J4-350B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-LFS302	MR-J4-500B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS81	MR-J4-100B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
HC-SFS	HC-SFS121	MR-J4-200B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
1000 r/min series	HC-SFS201	MR-J4-200B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS301	MR-J4-350B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS52	MR-J4-60B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS102	MR-J4-100B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS152	MR-J4-200B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS202	MR-J4-200B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS352	MR-J4-350B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS502	MR-J4-500B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
HC-SFS	HC-SFS702	MR-J4-700B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
2000r/min series	HC-SFS524	MR-J4-60B4-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS1024	MR-J4-100B4-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS1524	MR-J4-200B4-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS2024	MR-J4-200B4-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS3524	MR-J4-350B4-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS5024	MR-J4-500B4-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS7024	MR-J4-700B4-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS53	MR-J4-60B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
110.050	HC-SFS103	MR-J4-100B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
HU-SFS 3000 r/min sories	HC-SFS153	MR-J4-200B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
SUUU I/IIIIII SEIIES	HC-SFS203	MR-J4-200B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	
	HC-SFS353	MR-J4-350B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later	

Note. These servo motors support J4 mode/J2S compatibility mode. J3 compatibility mode is not supported.

	Servo motor model		Servo amplifier soft	ware version (Note)
Servo motor series name	(Including models with gear reducers/brakes)	Servo amplifier model	J4 mode	J2S compatibility mode
	HC-RFS103	MR-J4-200B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later
	HC-RFS153	MR-J4-200B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later
HC-RFS series	HC-RFS203	MR-J4-350B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later
	HC-RFS353	MR-J4-500B-RJ020	A1 or later	A1 or later
	HC-RFS503	MR-J4-500B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later
	HA-LFS601	MR-J4-700B-RJ020	B5 or later	B2 or later
	HA-LFS801	MR-J4-11KB-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS12K1	MR-J4-11KB-RJ020	B5 or later	B4 or later
	HA-LFS15K1	MR-J4-15KB-RJ020	B5 or later	B4 or later
	HA-LFS20K1	MR-J4-22KB-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
HA-LFS	HA-LFS25K1	MR-J4-22KB-RJ020	B5 or later	B4 or later
1000 I/IIIII selles	HA-LFS6014	MR-J4-700B4-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS8014	MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020	B5 or later	B0 or later
	HA-LFS12K14	MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS15K14	MR-J4-15KB4-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS20K14	MR-J4-22KB4-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS701M	MR-J4-700B-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS11K1M	MR-J4-11KB-RJ020	B5 or later	A9 or later
	HA-LFS15K1M	MR-J4-15KB-RJ020	B5 or later	B4 or later
HA-LFS	HA-LFS22K1M	MR-J4-22KB-RJ020	B5 or later	B4 or later
1500 r/min series	HA-LFS701M4	MR-J4-700B4-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS11K1M4	MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020	B5 or later	B3 or later
	HA-LFS15K1M4	MR-J4-15KB4-RJ020	B5 or later	B2 or later
	HA-LFS22K1M4	MR-J4-22KB4-RJ020	B5 or later	B2 or later
	HA-LFS502	MR-J4-500B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later
	HA-LFS702	MR-J4-700B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later
	HA-LFS11K2	MR-J4-11KB-RJ020	A1 or later	A1 or later
HA-LFS	HA-LFS15K2	MR-J4-15KB-RJ020	A1 or later	A1 or later
2000 r/min series	HA-LFS22K2	MR-J4-22KB-RJ020	A1 or later	A1 or later
	HA-LFS11K24	MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020	A5 or later	A5 or later
	HA-LFS15K24	MR-J4-15KB4-RJ020	A5 or later	A5 or later
	HA-LFS22K24	MR-J4-22KB4-RJ020	A5 or later	A5 or later
	HC-UFS72	MR-J4-70B-RJ020	A1 or later	A1 or later
	HC-UFS152	MR-J4-200B-RJ020	A1 or later	A1 or later
HC-UFS	HC-UFS202	MR-J4-350B-RJ020	A1 or later	A1 or later
2000 I/min series	HC-UFS352	MR-J4-500B-RJ020	A1 or later	A1 or later
	HC-UFS502	MR-J4-500B-RJ020	A1 or later	A1 or later
	HC-UFS13	MR-J4-10B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later
HC-UFS	HC-UFS23	MR-J4-20B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later
3000 r/min series	HC-UFS43	MR-J4-40B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later
	HC-UFS73	MR-J4-70B-RJ020	A0 or later	A0 or later

Note. These servo motors support J4 mode/J2S compatibility mode. J3 compatibility mode is not supported.

	Servo motor model			Servo amplifier soft	ware version (Note)
Servo motor series name	(Including models with gear reducers/brakes)	Converter unit model	Servo amplifier model	J4 mode	J2S compatibility mode
	HA-LFS30K1		MR-J4-DU30KB-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS37K1	MR-CROOK	MR-J4-DU37KB-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
1000 r/min sorios	HA-LFS25K14		MR-J4-DU30KB4-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
1000 I/IIIII Selles	HA-LFS30K14	MR-CR55K4	MR-J4-DU30KB4-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS37K14		MR-J4-DU37KB4-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
HA-LFS 1500 r/min series	HA-LFS30K1M		MR-J4-DU30KB-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS37K1M	MIX-CIXJJIX	MR-J4-DU37KB-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS30K1M4		MR-J4-DU30KB4-RJ020	B5 or later	B0 or later
	HA-LFS37K1M4		MR-J4-DU37KB4-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS45K1M4	MR-CR35R4	MR-J4-DU45KB4-RJ020	A4 or later	A4 or later
	HA-LFS50K1M4		MR-J4-DU55KB4-RJ020	Not compatible	Not compatible
	HA-LFS30K2		MR-J4-DU30KB-RJ020	A4 or later	A4 or later
	HA-LFS37K2	MR-CR35K	MR-J4-DU37KB-RJ020	A4 or later	A4 or later
HA-LFS	HA-LFS30K24		MR-J4-DU30KB4-RJ020	A4 or later	A4 or later
2000 r/min series	HA-LFS37K24		MR-J4-DU37KB4-RJ020	A4 or later	A4 or later
	HA-LFS45K24	พห-บหววห4	MR-J4-DU45KB4-RJ020	A4 or later	A4 or later
	HA-LFS55K24		MR-J4-DU55KB4-RJ020	A4 or later	A4 or later

Note. These servo motors support J4 mode/J2S compatibility mode. J3 compatibility mode is not supported.

#### (2) List of servo motor combinations and S/W versions for HC-\_F series servo motor

POINT

Servo motors of this series can be driven only in the "J2S compatibility mode". When the "MR-J4-T20" unit is removed and servo amplifiers are used in the "J4 mode", servo motors of this series need to be replaced.

	Servo motor model			Servo amplifier soft	ware version (Note)
Servo motor series name	(Including models with gear reducers/brakes)	Servo amplifier model	Optional unit model	J4 mode	J2S compatibility mode
	HC-MF053			Not compatible	A6 or later
	HC-MF13	WIK-J4-10D-KJUZU		Not compatible	A6 or later
3000 r/min series	HC-MF23	MR-J4-20B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
5000 I/IIIII selles	HC-MF43	MR-J4-40B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
	HC-MF73	MR-J4-70B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
	HC-SF81	MR-J4-100B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
HC-SF	HC-SF121			Not compatible	A6 or later
1000 r/min series	HC-SF201	WIK-J4-200D-KJ020	MR-J4-T20	Not compatible	A6 or later
	HC-SF301	MR-J4-350B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
	HC-SF52	MR-J4-60B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
	HC-SF102	MR-J4-100B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
2000 r/min series	HC-SF152			Not compatible	A6 or later
2000 I/IIIII Selles	HC-SF202	WIX-J4-200D-IXJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
	HC-SF352	MR-J4-350B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
	HC-SF53	MR-J4-60B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
	HC-SF103	MR-J4-100B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
3000 r/min series	HC-SF153			Not compatible	A6 or later
5000 I/IIIII selles	HC-SF203	WIX-J4-200D-IXJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
	HC-SF353	MR-J4-350B-RJ020		Not compatible	A6 or later
HC-KF series					
HA-FF series					
HC-RF series		1		Not compatible	Not compatible
HC-UF 2000 r/min series					
HC-UF 3000 r/min s	eries				

Note. When a servo amplifier other than MR-J2S-\_B\_ series, MR-J2M-B series, or MR-J2-03B5 is used with a controller, the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20 SSCNET conversion unit cannot be used.

# 8. LIST OF COMBINATIONS AND SOFTWARE VERSIONS FOR SERVO SYSTEM CONTROLLERS

The table 8.1 lists servo system controllers that can be used in combination with MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20.

Model	Servo system controller model	Compatible network	Servo amplifier software version	
	Q172CPU(N)(-T)		A0 or later (Note 3)	
	A171SHCPU(N) (Note 1)			
Motion controller	A172SHCPU(N) (Note 1)			
	A173UHCPU(-S1) (Note 1)		A0 or later	
	A273UHCPU(-S3) (Note 1)	SSCNET		
	QD75M	SSCILL		
	A1SD75M (Note 2)			
Positioning module	AD75M (Note 2)		A2 or later	
	AD778M/AD774M			
	A1SD778M/A1SD774M		Not compatible	
Position board	MR-MC10			
	MR-MC30		A2 or later	
Interface board	MR-MCF30	330NET II		
	MR-MCF10		A6 or later	

#### Table 8.1 List of applicable servo system controllers

Note 1. For versions of the OS that supports MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020, refer to table 8.2.

2. [Pr. 100 servo series] of the controller has no setting value corresponding to the MR-J2S-B or the selection of "MR-J2S-\_B\_" is Not compatible in the GX Configurator-AP screen. Set "MR-J2-\_B\_" for [Pr. 100 servo series].

3. SV54 is compatible with the servo amplifier's software version A2 or later.

Controller model	OS model	OS version	
	SW6RN-SV13QD		
	SW6RN-SV22QC		
Q172CPU(N)(-1)	SW5RN-SV43QC		
	SW5RN-SV54QD	First adition or later	
	SW6RN-SV13QB	First edition of later	
	SW6RN-SV22QA		
	SW5RN-SV43QA		
	SW5RN-SV54QB		
	SW0SRX-SV13G	AE or lator	
A171SHCPU(N)	SW0SRX-SV22F	AF OF IALEI	
	SW0SRX-SV43F	T or later	
	SW3RN-SV13D	Corlator	
	SW3RN-SV22C	Gorialer	
A172SHCPU(N)	SW0SRX-SV13D	AE or later	
	SW0SRX-SV22C	AF OF IALEI	
	SW0SRX-SV43C	T or later	
	SW3RN-SV13B	0 salatan	
	SW3RN-SV22A	G or later	
A173UHCPU(-S1)	SW2SRX-SV13B		
	SW2SRX-SV22A	AF or later	
	SW2SRX-SV43A	T or later	
	SW2SRX-SV13V		
A273UHCPU	SW2SRX-SV22U	A⊢ or later	
	SW2SRX-SV43U	T or later	
A273UHCPU-S3	SW3RN-SV13X	G or later	
	SW3RN-SV22W		

Table 8.2 Versions of motion	controller OS that	t support MR-J4-	в	-R.1020
		. Support Mit -0+		-110020

Table 8.3 Peripheral software versions of motion controllers that support MR-J4-B-RJ020

Peripheral software model		Peripheral software version
Windowo adition	SW6RNC-GSV	First edition or later
windows edition	SW3RNC-GSV	G or later
	SW2SRX-GSV13P	AD or lator
DOS edition	SW2SRX-GSV22P	AD of later
	SW2SRX-GSV43P	T or later

# 9. SAFETY PRECAUTIONS

9.1 Replacing MR-J2S-\_B\_ Servo Amplifier with MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 Servo Amplifier

Note the following when replacing the MR-J2S-\_B\_ servo amplifier with the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier.

- (1) The capacity of mounting holes differs. For compatibility of mounting holes, refer to "[Appendix 1] 11.1 Comparison of Dimensions".
- (2) The dimensions of the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier combined with MR-J4-T20 may be larger than the MR-J2S-\_B\_ servo amplifier. Refer to "[Appendix 1] 11.1 Comparison of Dimensions".
- (3) The wire size may differ from that of the MR-J2S-\_B\_ servo amplifier. Refer to "Part 9: Review on Replacement of Optional Peripheral Equipment 4. Wire Size".
- (4) If the HG series servo motor is used in J2S compatible mode, the encoder resolution per rotation of the servo motor is not 4194304 pulses/rev (22 bit) but becomes 131072 pulses/rev (17 bit).
- (5) When using the HG series servo motor at the maximum torque, set the torque limit to 500% on the servo system controller. When setting the maximum torque in test operation mode, change the setting of [Pr. 10 Forward rotation torque limit] and [Pr. 10 Reverse torque limit] to 500 %.
- (6) Operation without motor through the setup software (SETUP161E) cannot be used. When operating motor, set [Pr. 24] to "\_ 1 \_ \_".
- (7) When using [Pr. 13 Position control gain 1] of the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier and the MR-J2S-\_B\_ servo amplifier together in interpolation mode, etc., check the droop pulses of each shaft and readjust the gain as necessary.
- (8) The MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier with software version A9 or later is compatible with adaptive vibration suppression control. Set [Pr. 25] of the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier with software version A8 or earlier, to "00 \_ \_" (Adaptive vibration suppression control disabled). When using adaptive vibration suppression control with the MR-J2S-\_B\_ servo amplifier, manually set [Pr. 18] Machine resonance suppression filter 1 using the machine analyzer function of MR Configurator. Setting [Pr. 25] to "1\_ \_ \_", "\_1 \_ \_", or "\_2 \_ \_" for the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier with software version A8 or earlier will cause [AL. 37 Parameter error]. Setting [Pr. 25] to "1\_ \_ \_" or "\_2 \_ \_" for the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier with software version A9 or later will cause [AL. 37 Parameter error].
- (9) The connector for SSCNET cable connection cannot supply power to the encoder. When using with the absolute position sensor detection system, make sure to connect the battery to the CN4 connector of the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier.

(10) In this [Appendix 1], it only describes the encoder cable and the regenerative option for connecting the HC-\_FS series and the HA-\_FS series servo motors to the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier. For details of the options for the servo amplifier, refer to Chapter 11 of the "MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 MR-J4-T20 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual". For options for the HC-\_FS series and the HA-\_FS series servo motors, refer to "MR-J2S-\_B Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (SH(NA)030007)" and "MELSERVO Servo Motor Instruction Manual (SH(NA)3181)".

#### POINT

- When using servo motors of the HA\_FS and the HC\_FS series together, "regeneration option" and "external dynamic brake unit" can be used with the products used in MR-J2S-\_B\_.
  - To change to the HG series servo motor, change "regeneration option" and "external dynamic brake unit" after referring to the instruction manual for MR-J4-\_\_B\_.
- ●For 1-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC, connect the power supply to L1 and L3. The connection destination is different from that of the MR-J2S series servo amplifier. When replacing the MR-J2S with the MR-J4, make sure that the connection destination is correct.
- When using (HA-LFS series) servo motors that have thermal terminals and not connecting thermal signals to the MR-J4 servo amplifier, set [Pr. 58] to "\_\_\_ 1h (Disabled)".

The overheat protection of a servo motor is not enabled. Configure a protective circuit.

<ul> <li>The initializing time (the time taken from power-on to reception of servo-on) after power-on of the MR-J2SB_ servo amplifier and MR-J4BRJ020 servo amplifier becomes as follows.</li> <li>MR-J2SB_: (up to 3 s)</li> <li>MR-J4BRJ020: (up to 4 s) Therefore, note the following when replacing the MR-J2SB_ servo amplifier with the MR-J4BRJ020 servo amplifier.</li> <li>When using the electromagnetic brake to prevent a drop in a vertical lift application or the like with an external timer to adjust the brake release time, the lift may drop due to a longer servo-lock time. Adjust the brake release time as necessary or use MBR (electromagnetic brake interlock).</li> <li>The time taken from power-on to operation of the servo motor may become longer.</li> <li>The signal arrays of the connectors for CN3 differ between the MR-J4BRJ020</li> </ul>				
	and the MR-J2SB	Refer to the table	below.	
	CN3 connector	Abbre	viation	Note when replacing
	Pin number	MR-J2SB_	MR-J4BRJ020	from the MR-J2SB_
<u>∕</u> !∖ Note	2	RXD		For manufacturer setting. Do not connect anything to these. Connect the RXD to the CN30 connector (13 pin) of the MR-J4- T20.
	3	SG	DOCOM	An external 24 V DC
	5	СОМ	DICOM	power supply is
	10	VDD	DICOM	required for the interface. Change the wiring as necessary.
	12	TXD		For manufacturer setting. Do not connect anything to these. Connect the TXD to the CN30 connector (14 pin) of the MR-J4-T20.
	The electronic dvna	mic brake operates i	n the initial state for	the HG series servo
motors with a 600 W or smaller capacity. The time constant "τ" for the electronic dynamic brake will be shorter than that for normal dynamic brake. Therefore, coasting distance will be shorter than in normal dynamic brake. To set the electronic dynamic brake, refer to [Pr. 39] and [Pr. 56].				
			-1 [· · · · oo]·	

## POINT

When the power is turned on, voltage, analog monitor output voltage and output signal may become unstable.

#### 9.2 Differences with the MR-J2S Series

# (1) Differences with the MR-J2S Series

	Item	MR-J2S series	MR-J4BRJ020 + MR-J4-T20 series		
	Dynamic brake	$\mathbf{D}_{\mathbf{V}}$ is $(0, 1, \mathbf{V})$ to $\mathbf{T}_{\mathbf{V}}$	Built-in (0.1 kW to 7 kW)		
1			External (11 kW to 55 kW)		
			Coasting distance is different.		
		(100 V class)			
		1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC	(100 V class)		
	Control circuit nour	(200 V class)	1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC		
2		1-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC	(200 V class)		
2		(400 V class)	1-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC		
		24 V DC (up to 7 kW)	(400 V class)		
		1-phase 380 V AC to 480 V AC	1-phase 380 V AC to 480 V AC		
		(11 kW to 55 kW)			
		(100 V class)			
		1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC	(100 V class)		
		(200 V class)	1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC		
		1-phase 230 V	(200 V class)		
3	Main circuit power	3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC (up to 750 W)	1-phase/3-phase 200 V AC to <b>240 V AC</b> (to 750 W)		
			(100) ( class)		
		(400  V  class)	(400  V class)		
		(400  V class)	3-phase 300 V AC to 400 V AC		
1	24 V DC power	Built-in	External supply required		
4			Poal time auto tuning: 40 stone		
5	Auto Tuning	Real-time auto tuning: 15 steps	One-touch tuning		
		SSCNET interface			
6	Control mode	Position control mode	Position control mode • Speed control mode		
Ŭ		Speed control mode	Torque control mode		
_	The number of DIO points	SSCNET interface	SSCNETII/H interface		
(	(excluding EM1)	DI: 0 points; DO:2 points	DI: 3 points; DO: 3 points		
0	DIO interfece	Input: Sink/source	Input: Sink/source		
8	DIO Internace	Output: Sink	Output: Sink/ <b>source</b>		
0	Analog input/output	SSCNET interface	SSCNETII/H interface		
9	Analog input/output	(Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2 ch	(Output) 10-bit or equivalent × 2 ch		
10	Parameter setting method	Setup software (SETUP161E)	Setup software (SETUP161E)		
11	Setup software	RS-232C	RS-232C (CN30 connector)		
	communication function				
12	Servo motor	HCFS series (17-bit ABS)	HG series ( <b>17-bit</b> ABS)		
	(Encoder resolution)	HAFS series (17-bit ABS)			
I		HC-KFS 300%	HG-KR <b>350%</b> (gear reducer: 300%)		
		HC-MFS 300%	HG-MR 300%		
13	Motor maximum torque	HC-SFS 300%	HG-SR 300%		
		HA-LFS 250%,300%	HG-JR 300%		
I		HC-RFS 250%	HG-RR 250%		
		HC-UFS 300%	HG-UR 300%		
14	LED display	(MR-J2SB_) 7-segment 2-digit	(MR-J4B_) 7-segment 3-digit		
15	Notch filter	Specified	Specified		
16	Tough drive	Unprovided	Unprovided		
17	Drive recorder	Unprovided	Unprovided		
18	Forced stop	EM1 (DB stop)	Select EM1 (DB stop)/EM2 (deceleration to a		
10			stop)		
	Note Functions with difference are <b>shown with shading</b> .				

#### (2) Startup in the absolute position detection system

[AL. 25 Absolute position erased] occurs when switching the power on for the first time, but that is not a malfunction. When an alarm occurs, the alarm can be canceled by shutting off the power after leaving the power on for a few minutes with the alarm being issued. If power is switched on with the servo motor operated at the speed of 500 r/min or higher, position mismatch may occur due to external force. Power must therefore be switched on when the servo motor is stopped.

#### POINT

- There are two kinds of batteries to use when configuring absolute position detection system: one is the MR-BAT6V1SET battery and the other is the MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for battery extension cable. When using the MR-BAT6V1BJ battery for battery extension cable, it has the following features compared to the MR-BAT6V1SET battery.
  - The encoder cable can be removed from the servo amplifier.
  - The battery can be replaced with the control circuit power supply turned off.
- When the encoder loses the absolute position data, make sure to operate after setting the home position. The encoder loses the absolute position data in the following cases. It may also lose the absolute position data when the battery is used outside the specified range.

When the MR-BAT6V1SET battery is used

- Removed the encoder cable.
- Replaced the battery with the control circuit power switched off.
- When the battery for the MR-BAT6V1BJ battery extension cable is used
- Removed the connector and the cable between the servo motor and the battery.
- The battery for the MR-BAT6V1BJ battery extension cable only supports the HG series servo motor.
- The connector for the SSCNET cable connection cannot supply power to the encoder. When using with the absolute position sensor detection system, make sure to connect the battery to the CN4 connector of the servo amplifier.

#### (3) MR-BAT6V1SET battery specifications

Refer to the following table for items that differ from when using an HG series servo motor.

Item	Description
Maximum speed at power failure [r/min]	500
Battery backup time	Approximately 10,000 h (equipment power supply: off; ambient temperature: 20 °C)

(4) Confirmation of absolute position detection

POINT	
When using the	ie setup software (SETUP161E) with the MR-J4BRJ020 servo
amplifier, sele	ct "Setup" - "System settings" and set the "Model selection" to "MR-
J2SB_".	

The absolute position data can be confirmed from the setup software (SETUP161E). Select "Diagnosis" - "Display ABS data" and open the absolute position data display screen.

🚱 Absolute encoder	data					
Absolute position d	ata	The interface data t servo amplifier are	he interface data transferred between servo system controller and ervo amplifier are displayed.			
Value of each moto	r edge pulse	Command pulse va	Command pulse value			
Encoder data	<current posit<="" td=""><td>on&gt;</td><td><home position="" set="" value=""></home></td></current>	on>	<home position="" set="" value=""></home>			
	Absolute encod		(The set value appears when home position setting is made.) Within one-revolution position at home position			
CYC(Motor e		edge pulse value)	CYC0(Motor edge pulse value)			
	CYC(Comn	nand pulse value)	CYC0(Command pulse value)			
	Number of rev home position	olutions (rev) from set value	Multi-revolution data at home position setting			
ABS			ABS0			
			Close			

#### (5) Connection of battery

Connect the battery as shown in the following diagram.



(6) Gain adjustment

When using [Pr. 13 Position control gain 1] of the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier and the MR-J2S-\_B\_ servo amplifier together in interpolation mode, etc., check the accumulated pulses of each axis and readjust the gain as necessary.

(7) Changing the load to motor inertia ratio

POINT	
The software version A	6 or later supports the "load to motor inertia ratio" function.
When the "load to moto	r inertia ratio" function is enabled, always check the setting
value of [Pr. 35].	
If a proper value has no	t been set in [Pr. 35], the servo motor may operate

unexpectedly.

When the moment of inertia of a servo motor is changed due to replacement of the MR-J2S series servo motor (HC-\_FS/HA-\_FS series) with the MR-J4 series servo motor (HG series), the load to motor inertia ratio needs to be changed to a proper value.

Change the load to motor inertia ratio with one of the following methods 1) and 2). Check that operation can be performed normally after the setting with one of the methods. If a problem such as vibration occurs, manually set the load to motor inertia ratio 3).

1) Setting by auto tuning

After replacing servo motors, perform auto tuning in the mode in which the load to motor inertia ratio is estimated by setting [Pr. 8 Auto tuning]. For details, refer to Section 6.2 "Auto tuning" of "Conversion Unit for SSCNET of MR-J2S-B Compatible AC Servo MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020/MR-J4-DU\_B\_-RJ020/MR-CR55K\_/MR-J4-T20 SERVO AMPLIFIER INSTRUCTION MANUAL". When using the gain switching function, change [Pr. 52 Load to motor inertia ratio 2] as necessary.

2) Setting with the parameter for the load to motor inertia ratio (software version A6 or later) When auto tuning is not performed or only the load to motor inertia ratio is changed, the load to motor inertia ratio can be changed by setting the parameter for the load to motor inertia ratio. To set the load to motor inertia ratio, set "\_\_\_1" in [Pr. 59 Option function B] and set the ratio calculated by dividing the moment of inertia of the servo motor before replacement by the moment of inertia of the servo motor after replacement in [Pr. 35 Load to motor inertia ratio] in percentage.

Example)	When a HC-KFS053 motor is replaced with a HG-KR053 motor, set "1" in [Pr. 59 Option
	function B] and 118 in [Pr. 35 Load to motor inertia ratio].
Pr 35 =	Moment of inertia before replacement $\times 1000\%$
11.00 -	Moment of inertia after replacemen t
_	Moment of inertia for HC - KFS053
_	Moment of inertia for HG - KR053
_	$0.053 \times 10^{-4}$ $\times 100 - 118$
_	$\frac{1}{0.0450 \times 10^{-4}} \times 100 = 110$

- \* The load to motor inertia ratio function is enabled when the value of [Pr. 8 Auto tuning] is 2, 3, or 4. The load to motor inertia ratio function is disabled when the value of [Pr. 8 Auto tuning] is 0 or 1. In this case, the ratio is not applied.
- \* For the moment of inertia of a servo motor, refer to the instruction manual of the servo motor used or Section 2.5 "Comparison of Moment of Inertia" in Part 8.
- \* The load to motor inertia ratio function changes the internal value of the load to motor inertia ratio using the ratio calculated by dividing the moment of inertia of the servo motor before replacement by the moment of inertia of the servo motor after replacement. The characteristics of the servo motor after replacement may not be the same as those of the servo motor before replacement only by changing the load to motor inertia ratio. If a problem occurs, manually set the load to motor inertia ratio 3).
- \* This function is not supported by geared servo motor.
- \* After GD2 ([Pr. 12]) is estimated by auto tuning, disable the load to motor inertia ratio function by setting [Pr. 59 Option function B] to "\_ \_ \_0" and [Pr. 35 Load to motor inertia ratio] to 0.

# [Appendix 1] Summary of MR-J4\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20

No.	Symbol	Name and function	Initial value [Unit]	Setting range
35	тт	Load to motor inertia ratio (load inertia ratio) Set the percentage of the load to the motor inertia ratio to the servo motor inertia moment (load inertia ratio). This setting can be enabled or disabled with [Pr. 59] (OPB). Setting [Pr. 59] (OPB) to "1" enables this setting. When [Pr. 35] is "0 [%]", the parameter for the load to motor inertia ratio is not enabled regardless of the setting of [Pr. 59].	0 [%]	0 to 65535
59	*OPB	Option function B:         Select a setting of the load to motor inertia ratio (load inertia ratio).         Image: Select a setting of the load to motor inertia ratio (load inertia ratio).         Image: Select a setting of the load to motor inertia ratio (load inertia ratio)         Image: Select a setting of the load to motor inertia ratio (load inertia ratio)         Image: Select a setting of the load to motor inertia ratio (load inertia ratio)         Image: Select a setting of the load to motor inertia ratio (load inertia ratio)         Image: Select a setting of the load to motor inertia ratio (load inertia ratio)         Image: Select a setting of the ratio setting of [Pr. 35] (TTT) is disabled.         Image: Select a setting of the ratio setting of [Pr. 35] (TTT) is enabled.         Image: Select a setting the ratio setting of [Pr. 35] (TTT) is enabled.         Image: Select a setting the ratio setting of [Pr. 35] (TTT) is enabled.         Image: Select a setting the ratio setting of [Pr. 35] (TTT) is enabled.         Image: Select a setting the ratio setting of [Pr. 35] (TTT) is enabled.         Image: Select a setting the ratio setting the rating the ratio setting the ratio setting the r	0000	0000h to 1111h

#### 3) Manual setting

If a problem occurs with the above 1) or 2), disable the load to motor inertia ratio function and manually adjust the gain value. For how to manually adjust the gain value, refer to section 6.3 "Manual mode 1" of "Conversion Unit for SSCNET of MR-J2S-B Compatible AC Servo MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020/MR-J4-DU\_B\_-RJ020/MR-CR55K\_/MR-J4-T20 SERVO AMPLIFIER INSTRUCTION MANUAL".

(8) Adaptive vibration suppression control function

POINT	
The adaptive v	ibration suppression control function is supported by servo amplifier
with software v	version A9 or later. (Enabling the adaptive vibration suppression
control of [Pr. 2	25] of a servo amplifiers with software version A8 or earlier will
cause [AL. 37	Parameter error].)
For the items r	not described in this Replacement Manual, refer to "MELSERVO-J4
series MR-J4	BRJ020 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".
The characteri	stics of the adaptive vibration suppression control differ from those

for MR-J2S-\_B\_.
●When this function is used, [Pr. 61] "Machine resonance suppression filter 2" cannot be used.

Adaptive vibration suppression control is a function in which the servo amplifier detects mechanical resonance and sets filter characteristics automatically to suppress mechanical vibration.

Adaptive filter II (adaptive tuning) which is equivalent to that of MR-J4-\_B\_ is available for MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 as the adaptive vibration suppression control function.

- (a) Configuration of adaptive vibration suppression control function Adaptive vibration suppression control consists of the following two functions.
  - Adaptive filter II
  - Vibration tough drive

At the initial setting, the adaptive filter II operates automatically and the machine resonance suppression filter is automatically estimated. After that, the vibration tough drive function measures the machine resonance variation and resets the setting value of the machine resonance suppression filter.

When the machine vibration does not stop after the vibration tough drive function resets the filter, readjust the setting with the adaptive filter II.

(b) Adaptive filter II

#### POINT

- ●The machine resonance frequency which adaptive filter II (adaptive tuning) can respond to is about 100 Hz to 2.25 kHz. As for the resonance frequency out of the range, set manually.
- When adaptive tuning is executed, vibration sound increases as an excitation signal is forcibly applied for several seconds.
- When adaptive tuning is executed, machine resonance is detected for a maximum of 10 s and a filter is generated. After filter generation, the adaptive tuning mode automatically shifts to the manual setting.
- Adaptive tuning generates the optimum filter with the currently set control gains.
- Adaptive vibration suppression control may provide no effect on a mechanical system which has complex resonance characteristics.
- This adaptive filter II (adaptive tuning mode) is different from the function of MR-J2S-\_B\_ and equivalent to that of MR-J4-\_B\_. Tuning accuracy can be set only in standard mode.

#### 1) Operation

Adaptive filter II (adaptive tuning) is a function in which the servo amplifier detects machine resonance for a predetermined period of time and sets the filter characteristics automatically to suppress mechanical system vibration. Since the filter characteristics (frequency, depth) are set automatically, you need not be conscious of the resonance frequency of a mechanical system.



When machine resonance is large and frequency is low



When machine resonance is small and frequency is high

(c) Vibration tough drive function

- Resetting the machine resonance frequency by the vibration tough drive function is performed constantly. However, the number of write times to the EEP-ROM is limited to once per hour.
- The vibration tough drive function does not detect a vibration of 100 Hz or less.
- ●When the machine resonance does not stop after the vibration tough drive function resets the machine resonance frequency, perform the adaptive tuning again.

This function prevents vibration by resetting a filter instantaneously when machine resonance occurs due to varied vibration frequency caused by equipment aging.

The vibration tough drive function operates when a detected machine resonance frequency is within  $\pm 30\%$  for the machine resonance frequency estimated by the adaptive filter II function.

#### (d) Parameter

POINT	
●As the initial va	alue, "Adaptive vibration suppression control selection" is set to
"Disabled (_ 0	)" in [Pr. 25].
When "Adaptive	ve vibration suppression control selection" is set to "Enabled (_1_)"
in [Pr. 25] durii	ng servo-off, the adaptive filter II is executed after servo-on.
When "Adaptive	ve vibration suppression control selection" is set to "Enabled (_1)"
in [Pr. 25], the	machine resonance frequency is reset by the vibration tough drive
function. When	n the machine resonance does not stop after the resetting, execute
the adaptive fil	lter II again.
Before replaci	ng a servo amplifier which uses this function with other equipment,
set "Adaptive v	vibration suppression control selection" to "Disabled (0)" in [Pr.

25] and clear the filter properties of the adaptive filter II.

The following shows the related parameters of the adaptive vibration suppression control function of MR-J4-\_B\_ -RJ020.

For others, refer to "MELSERVO-J4 series MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 MR-J4-T20 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".

No.	Symbol	Name and function			Initial value [unit]	Setting range
25	LPF	Low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control Select a low-pass filter/adaptive vibration suppression control. (Refer to section 7.1.2 of "MELSERVO-J4 series MR-J4BRJ020/MR-J4-T20 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".)			0000	Refer to the Name and function
		Setting digit	Explanation	Initial value		column.
		X	For manufacturer setting	0h		
		x_	Low-pass filter selection 0: Available (Automatic adjustment) 1: Disabled When available is selected, the filter in the zone expressed by the following formula is automatically set. For 1 kW or less VG2 setting value × 10 $2\pi \times (1 + \text{GD2 setting value} \times 0.1)$ [Hz] For 2 kW or more VG2 setting value × 5 $2\pi \times (1 + \text{GD2 setting value} \times 0.1)$ [Hz]	Oh		
		_x	Adaptive vibration suppression control selection 0: Disabled 1: Enabled When the servo amplifier detects mechanical resonance with the vibration tough drive function after the automatic filter setting of the adaptive filter II is completed, reset the filters. This is available with servo amplifiers with software version A9 or later. For manufacturer setting	Oh Oh		

# [Appendix 1] Summary of MR-J4\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20

No.	Symbol	Name and function				Initial value [unit]	Setting range	
61	NH2	Machine resonance su Select the machine res series MR-J4BRJ0 Set "00" when the activ _1).	sonance suppression filter 2 machine resonance suppression filter. (Refer to section 7.1.1 of "MELSERVO-J4 J4BRJ020 MR-J4-T20 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".) hen the active vibration suppression control is set as "Enabled" (parameter [Pr. 25]:					0000h to 031Fh
		Setting	Ex	planation		Initial		
		digit		•		value		
		X X Notch fi	requency selection	a value		00h		
		x Notch d	epth selection			0h		
		0: -40 d	В			•		
		1: -14 d	В					
		2: -8 dE	5					
		3: -4 dB	5 			01		
		x For mai	nutacturer setting			Un		
			Table 5.6 Notch	frequency selection				
		Setting value	Setting value Frequency [Hz] Setting value Frequency [Hz]					
		00	Disabled	10	281.3			
		01	4500	11	264.7			
		02	2250	12	250			
		03	1500	13	236.8			
		04	1125	14	225			
		05	900	15	214.3			
		06	750	16	204.5	_		
		07	642.9 562.5	17	195.7			
		08	500	10	180	_		
		09	450	19 1A	173.1	_		
		0B	409.1	1B	166.7			
		00	375	1C	160.1	-		
		0D	346.2	1D	155.2			
		0E	321.4	1E	150			
		0F	300	1F	145.2			

## 10. Alarm

#### 10.1 Alarm/Warning List

When an error occurs during operation, an alarm or a warning is displayed. When an alarm or a warning occurs, take the proper action as described in the "MR-J4-\_B\_RJ020/MR-J4-T20 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".

After removing the cause of the alarm, the alarm can be canceled using any of the methods marked with O in the alarm reset column in the table below. (The shaded parts indicate the differences.)

$\setminus$			Stan mathed		Reset alarm		
$\backslash$	Number	Name	(Note 6)	Power-off to power-on	Reset an error	Reset the CPU	
Е	10	Undervoltage	EDB	0	0	0	
ları	12. (Note 5)	Memory error 1	DB	0			
∢	13	Clock error	DB	0			
	15	Memory error 2	DB	0			
	16	Encoder error 1	DB	Ō			
	17	Board error	DB	0			
	19	Memory error 3	DB	0			
	1A	Motor combination error	DB	0			
	20	Encoder error 2	EDB	Ő			
	24	Main circuit error	DB	0	0	0	
	25	Loss of absolute position	DB	O (Note 2)			
	30	Regenerative error	DB	O (Note 1)	O (Note 1)	O (Note 1)	
	31	Overspeed	EDB	0	0	0	
	32	Overcurrent	DB	0	O (Note 4)	(Note 4)	
	33	Overvoltage	EDB	0	0	0	
	34	CRC error	EDB	0	0	0	
	35	Command frequency error	EDB	0	0	0	
	36	Transfer error	EDB	0	0	0	
	37	Parameter error	DB	0		O (Note 4)	
	3E. 2	Mode change error	DB	0		(Note 3)	
	45	Main circuit element overheat	EDB	O (Note 1)	O (Note 1, 4)	O (Note 1, 4)	
	46	Servo motor overheat	DB	O (Note 1)	O (Note 1)	O (Note 1)	
	50	Overload 1	EDB	O (Note 1)	O (Note 1)	O (Note 1)	
	51	Overload 2	DB	O (Note 1)	O (Note 1)	O (Note 1)	
	52	Error excessive	EDB	0	0	0	
	8E	Serial communication error	EDB	0	0	0	
	888	Watchdog	DB	0			
b	92	Battery disconnection warning					
jir.	96	Home position setting error warning					
Vai	9F	Battery warning					
>	E0	Excessive regeneration alarm					
	E1	Overload alarm		Warningo aro outo	motionly concoled	when the serves is	
	E3	Absolute position counter alarm		warnings are auto	warnings are automatically canceled when the caus		
	E4	Parameter alarm		removed.			
	E6	Servo forced stop warning	EDB (Note 7)	]			
	E7	Controller emergency stop warning	EDB				
	E9	Main circuit off warning	DB				
	EE	SSCNET error warning					

Note 1. After the cause of the alarm is removed, leave it to cool for about 30 minutes.

2. To confirm connection to the servo system controller, the alarm may not be reset if the power is not turned on twice or more.

3. It is only reset when mode is set correctly.

4. Alarm factors may not be removed depending on the cause of the alarm.

5. Numerical figures after a decimal point may not be displayed.

6. There are two stop methods of DB and EDB.

DB: Stop with a dynamic brake

EDB: Stop with an electronic dynamic brake (Only available for the specific servo motor)

Refer to the following table for specific servo motors. The stop method other than the specific servo motor is DB.

Series	Servo motor
HG-KR	HG-KR053/HG-KR13/HG-KR23/HG-KR43
HG-MR	HG-MR053/HG-MR13/HG-MR23/HG-MR43
HG-SR	HG-SR51/HG-SR52

7. When STO1 or STO2 is turned off (the CN8 short-circuit connector is disconnected), the stop method is DB.

Display	Name	Description	Cause	Action
3E.2	Mode change error	The operating mode setting does not match the actual operating mode.	Switched on with the MR-J4-T20 removed.	<ol> <li>Connect the MR-J4-T20 and restart the servo amplifier.</li> <li>With the application of "MR-J4(W)-B Change mode" supplied with the MR Configurator2, change to "J2S Compatibility Mode".</li> </ol>

# **11. DIMENSIONS**

#### 11.1 Comparison of Dimensions

The following table shows the combined dimensions of the servo amplifier and options.

(1) shows the amount of increased unit width compared with MR-J2S-\_B\_. For the sections of the table showing "None", the unit's width is smaller compared with MR-J2S. No interference occurs as the installation intervals for all units do not exceed 10 mm.

(2) shows permissible installation intervals for units whose width increases. Even when using the conversion unit, it is recommended to keep the interval between the units 10 mm or more.

Unit MR-J4RJ020	MR-J4BRJ020 MR-J4-T20 combined dimensions width × height × length	MR-J2SB_ width × height × length	(1) Unit width increase	(2) Permissible installation interval (Note 1)	Mounting hole Compatibility (Note 3)
10B/20B	52 × 168 × 135	50 × 168 × 135	2 mm (Note 2)	8 mm	0
40B/60B	52 × 168 × 170	70 × 168 × 135	None		0
70B/100B	72 × 168 × 185	70 × 168 × 190	2 mm (Note 2)	8 mm	Δ
200B/350B	97 × 168 × 195	90 × 168 × 195	7 mm (Note 2)	3 mm	Δ
500B	107 × 250 × 200	130 × 250 × 200	None		Δ
700B	174 × 300 × 200	180 × 350 × 200	None		Δ
11KB/15KB	220 × 400 × 260	260 × 400 × 260	None		Δ
22KB	260 × 400 × 260	350 × 400 × 260	None		Δ
DU30KB/DU37KB	300 × 380 × 300	450 × 500 × 300	(Note 4)	(Note 4)	Δ
60B4/100B4	72 × 168 × 195	90 × 168 × 195	None		Δ
200B4	97 × 168 × 195	90 × 168 × 195	7 mm (Note 2)	3 mm	Δ
350B4	107 × 250 × 200	130 × 250 × 200	None		Δ
500B4	132 × 250 × 200	130 × 250 × 200	2 mm (Note 2)	8 mm	Δ
700B4	174 × 300 × 200	180 × 350 × 200	None		Δ
11KB4/15KB4	220 × 400 × 260	260 × 400 × 260	None		Δ
22KB4	260 × 400 × 260	350 × 400 × 260	None		Δ
DU30KB4	240 × 380 × 300	380 × 500 × 300	(Note 4)	(Note 4)	Δ
DU37KB4	240 × 380 × 300	450 × 500 × 300	(Note 4)	(Note 4)	Δ
DU45KB4/DU55KB4	300 × 380 × 300	450 × 500 × 300	(Note 4)	(Note 4)	Δ

Dimensions

Note 1. These are the installation intervals on the right side. All backslash areas are 10 mm or more, as in MR-J4.

2. Though the unit itself is wider than MR-J2S, it poses no problem because it fits within the 10 mm installation interval.

3. " $\Delta$ " indicates that the mounting holes are different.

4. Replacement of large capacity of 30 kW or more requires change of the converter unit.

For comparison of dimensions, refer to "1.4 Installation" in "Part 5: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-30 kW or more with MR-J4-\_DU\_".

#### 11.2 Dimensions

These are external views when 100 W, 3.5 kW, and 5 kW servo amplifiers are combined with MR-J4-T20. The views from the bottom show the increases in width from that of the MR-J4 standard model. (For dimensions when the servo amplifier in different capacities is combined with the MR-J4-T20, refer to "[Appendix 1] 11.2.3 Dimensions (MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20)".











#### 11.2.2 Dimensions (MR-J4-T20)

The dimensions of MR-J4-T20 are shown below.





## 11.2.3 Dimensions (MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20)

Comparison of 200 V class / 100 V class dimensions





Appendix 1-34







Comparison of 400 V class dimensions







# 12. MODE SWITCHING METHOD

There are function limits for the MRJ4-\_B servo amplifier when using the MRJ4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier in J4 mode. Regarding other functions, they are the same as for the MRJ4-\_B servo amplifier.

Function	Availability		
Function	MR-J4B_	MR-J4BRJ020	
CN2L connector	None	Yes (Not compatible)	
Linear servo system	Compatible	Not compatible	
Direct drive servo system	Compatible	Not compatible	
Fully closed loop system	Compatible	Not compatible	

- 12.1 Mode Switching Method from J2S Compatibility Mode to J4 Mode
- (1) Turn on the servo amplifier with the MR-J4-T20 removed.
- (2) Run the application of "MR-J4(W)-B Change mode" or "MR Mode Change" and verify that "J2S Compatibility Mode" is not displayed in "Compatibility Mode". If displayed, try again from (1) of this section.
- (3) Select "Change the mode" and then choose "J4 mode". Do not choose any control mode other than "Standard control mode" for the "Operation Mode".

MR-J4(W)-B Change mode	MR-J4(W)-B Change mode X
C Reset to factory settings	O Reset to factory settings
Change the mode	Change the mode
Compatibility Mode J4 mode J3 compatibility mode Operation Standard control mode	Compatibility Mode J4 mode Operation Mode Standard control mode
Write	Standard control mode Fully closed loop control mode Linear servo motor control mode DD motor control mode Write
	Write

- (4) Click the "Write (W)" button.
- (5) By cycling the power supply of the servo amplifier, the mode will switch to J4 mode.
- 12.2 Mode Switching Method from J4 Mode to J2S Compatibility Mode
- (1) Turn on the servo amplifier with MR-J4-T20 mounted.
- (2) Run the application of "MR-J4(W)-B Change mode" or "MR Mode Change" and verify that "J2S Compatibility mode" is displayed in "Compatibility Mode". If not, try again from (1) of this section.
- (3) Select "Switch mode" and then choose "J2S compatibility mode". Only standard control mode can be selected for the operation mode.

MR-J4(W)-B Change mode
Reset to factory settings
Change the mode
Compatibility Mode
J4 mode J3 compatibility mode J4 mode J2S compatibility mode Standard control mode
<u>W</u> rite

MR-J4(W)-B Change mode
Reset to factory settings
Change the mode
Compatibility Mode
J2S compatibility mode 👻
Operation Mode
Standard control mode 🔹
Standard control mode
Fully closed loop control mode
When using the J3 Extension function, please select the 13 compatibility mode.
once and so companying moder
Write

- (4) Click the "Write" button.
- (5) By cycling the power supply of the servo amplifier, the mode will switch to J2S compatibility mode.



# 13. OPTIONS AND PERIPHERAL EQUIPMENT

	Before connecting options or peripheral equipment, turn off the power and wait for
	15 minutes or more until the charge lamp turns off. Then, confirm that the voltage
	between P+ and N- is safe with a voltage tester and others. Otherwise, an electric
	shock may occur. In addition, when confirming whether the charge lamp is off or
	not, always check from the front of the servo amplifier.

Do not use peripheral equipment or options other than those specified in this
document as a malfunction and fire could result.

This chapter only describes the encode cable and regenerative option for connecting the HC-\_FS series and the HA-\_FS series servo motor to the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier. For details of the options for the servo amplifier, refer to Chapter 11 of the "MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 MR-J4-T20 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual". For options for the HC-\_FS series and the HA-\_FS series servo motors, refer to "MR-J2S-\_B Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (SH(NA)030007)" and "MELSERVO Servo Motor Instruction Manual (SH(NA)3181)".

#### POINT

Protection grades shown on the cable and the connector indicate dust and waterproof level when the connector and the cable are installed on the servo motor. If protection grades of the cable, the connector and the servo motor are different, all the protection grades are dependent on the lower grades.

For the cable and the connector used for this servo, purchase options described in this section.

# 13.1 Encoder Cable Combination



### 13.2 Encoder Cable List

No.	name	Model		Description	Application
1)	Encoder cable	MR-EKCBL_M-L Cable length: 20, 30 m	Eor details refer to section 13.3		IP20
2)	Encoder cable	MR-EKCBL_M-H Cable length: 20, 30, 40, 50 m			IP20 Long bending life
3)	Encoder cable	MR-J3CH00 Cable length: 0.2 m	द्राणा For details, refer to section 13.3	(2).	IP20
4)	Encoder cable	MR-JCCBL_M-L Cable length: 2, 5, 10, 20, 30 m	Connector: 10120-3000PE Shell kit: 10320-52F0-008 (3M or equivalent)	Housing: 1-172161-9 Connector pin: 170359-1 (Tyco electronics or equivalent) Cable clamp: MTI-0002 (TOA ELECTRIC INDUSTRIAL CO., LTD.)	IP20
5)	Encoder cable	MR-JCCBL_M-H Cable length: 2, 5, 10, 20, 30, 40, 50 m	[]		IP20 Long bending life
6)	Encoder cable	MR-ESCBL_M-L Cable length: 2, 5, 10, 20, 30 m	For details, refer to section 13.3	(3).	IP20
7)	Encoder cable	MR-ESCBL_M-H Cable length: 2, 5, 10, 20, 30, 40, 50 m			IP20 Long bending life
8)	Encoder cable	MR-JHSCBL_M-L Cable length: 2, 5, 10, 20, 30 m	Connector: 10120-3000PE Shell kit: 10320-52F0-008 (3M or equivalent)	Plug: D/MS3106B20-29S Cable clamp: D/MS3057-12A (DDK Ltd.)	IP20
9)	Encoder cable	MR-JHSCBL_M-H Cable length: 2, 5, 10, 20, 30, 40, 50 m	[]		IP20 Long bending life
10)	Encoder cable	MR-ENCBL_M-H Cable length: 2, 5, 10, 20, 30, 40, 50 m	Connector: 10120-3000PE Shell kit:10320-52F0-008 (3M or equivalent)	Plug: D/MS3106A20-29S(D190) Cable clamp: CE3057-12A-3-D Back shell: CE02-20BS-S-D (DDK Ltd.)	IP65 Long bending life

#### 13.3 Details on encoder cable



# (1) MR-EKCBL\_M-\_

These cables are encoder cables for the HC-KFS, HC-MFS and HC-UFS 3000 r/min servo motors. The numbers in the cable length field of the table indicate the symbol filling the underline "\_" in the cable model. The cables of the lengths with the symbols are available.

Cable model		Cable	length		Protection	Ponding life	Application		
Cable model	20 m	30 m	40 m	50 m	degree	Bending life	Application		
MR-EKCBL_M-L	20	(Note) 30	$\overline{\ }$	$\nearrow$	IP20	Standard	For the HC-KFS, HC-MFS and HC-UFS		
MR-EKCBL_M-H	20	(Note) 30	(Note) 40	(Note) 50	IP20	Long bending life	3000 r/min servo motors		

Note. Four wire system cable





#### (b) Cable internal wiring diagram

P5

MR-EKCBL20M-L



Note. When using the absolute position detection system, make sure to connect. When using the incremental system, it is not necessary to wire.

(2) MR-J3CH00 (or SC-J2SJ4ENC03M (manufactured by Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd.) The servo amplifier and the servo motor cannot be connect only using this cable. Use it with following encoder cable.

MR-JCCBL\_M-L MR-JCCBL\_M-H MR-JHSCBL\_M-L MR-JHSCBL\_M-H MR-ENCBL\_M-H

Cable model	Cable length	Protection degree	Bending life	Application
MR-J3CH00	0.2 m	IP20	Standard	For the HC-KFS, HC-MFS series and HC-UFS 3000 r/min servo motors Use with the MR-JCCBL_M-L/H. For the HC-SFS, HC-RFS, HC- LFS, HA-LFS series and HC-UFS 2000 r/min servo motors Use with the MR-JHCBL_M-L/H or MR-ENCBL_M-H.

(a) Servo amplifier/servo motor connection





(b) Cable internal wiring diagram



Note. When using the absolute position detection system, make sure to connect. When using the incremental system, it is not necessary to wire.

#### (3) MR-ESCBL\_M-

These cables are encoder cables for the HC-SFS, HC-RFS, HC-LFS, HA-LFS series and the 2000 r/min servo motors. The numbers in the cable length field of the table indicate the symbol filling the underline "\_" in the cable model. The cables of the lengths with the symbols are available.

Cable model	Cable length							Protection	Ponding life	Application	
Cable model	2 m	5 m	10 m	20 m	30 m	40 m	50 m	degree	Bending life	Application	
MR-ESCBL_M-L	2	5	10	20	(Note) 30		$\nearrow$	IP20	Standard	For the HC-SFS, HC-RFS, HC-LFS, HA-	
MR-ESCBL_M-H	2	5	10	20	(Note) 30	(Note) 40	(Note) 50	IP20	Long bending life	2000 r/min servo motors	

Note. Four wire cable

(a) Servo amplifier/servo motor connection



Cable model	1) CN2 connector	2) Encoder connector
Cable model MR-ESCBL_M-L	1) CN2 connector         Receptacle: 36210-0100PL       Connector set: 54599-1019         Shell kit: 36310-3200-008       (Molex)         (3M)       (Molex)         Image: Construction of the pine shown as Image: Construction of the pine shown	2) Encoder connector Plug: D/MS3106B20-29S Cable clamp: D/MS3057-12A (DDK Ltd.)
MR-ESCBL_M-H	pin is for manufacturer adjustment. Connection to other pins will cause the servo amplifier to operate abnormally.	PinSignalPinSignalAMDKBMDRLCMRMDMRRNSHDPFBATRGSP5HTJNote.Note.Do not connect anything to the pins shown as

(b) Cable internal wiring diagram

MR-ESCBL2M-L MR-ESCBL5M-L MR-ESCBL10M-L













Note. When using the absolute position detection system, make sure to connect. When using the incremental system, it is not necessary to wire.

# 13.4 Large Capacity Servo Cable Connector Set

13.4.1 Cable connector set combination

When using the MR-J4-DU\_B\_-RJ020, cables and connector sets other than those shown below are the same as the MR-J4-\_(-RJ). Refer to Section 11.1 in "MR-J4-\_B\_(-RJ) Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".



No.	Product name	Model	[	Description	Application
1)	Protection coordination cable	MR-J3CDL05M (Refer to Section 13.4.2.)	Connector: 10120-3000PE Shell kit: 10320-52F0-008 (3M or equivalent)	Connector: PCR-S20FS+ Case: PCR-LS20LA1 (HONDA TSUSHIN KOGYO CO., LTD.)	
2)	Connector set	MR-J2CN1-A (Refer to section 13.4.2.)	Connector: 10120-3000PE Shell kit: 10320-52F0-008 (3M or equivalent)	Connector: PCR-S20FS+ Shell kit: PCR-LS20LA1 (HONDA TSUSHIN KOGYO CO., LTD.)	
3)	Electromagnetic contactor wiring connector		Connector on the converter unit (Phoenix Contact) Socket: GFKC 2,5/ 2-STF-7,62		Supplied with the converter
4)	Digital input/output connector		Connector on the converter unit (DDK Ltd.) Connector: 17JE23090-02(D8A)	К11-СС	unit.

#### 13.4.2 MR-J3CDL05M (0.5 m) Protection Coordination Cable

•When manufacturing a protection coordination cable, be careful not to wire improperly. Otherwise, it may cause unexpected motion.

This cable is intended to connect the converter unit and the drive unit.

(1) Internal wiring diagram



#### 13.5 Regenerative Options

Δ	Regenerative options and servo amplifier must not be set in combination other
∕!∖ Note	than the specified combination.
	Doing so could cause a fire.

#### 13.5.1 Combination and regenerative power

# (1) 200/100 V class

# (a) When using the HA-\_FS/HC-\_FS motors (J2S compatibility mode)

List of regenerative options

	Built-in	Permissible regenerative power of regenerative option [W] MR-RB									
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	032 [40 Ω]	12 [40 Ω]	30 [13 Ω]	3N [9 Ω]	31 [6.7 Ω]	32 [40 Ω]	(Note 1) 50 [13 Ω]	(Note 1) 5N [9 Ω]	(Note 1) 51 [6.7 Ω]	
MR-J4-10B(1)-RJ020		30			/	/	/	/		/	
MR-J4-20B(1)-RJ020	10	30	100	/					/	/	
MR-J4-40B(1)-RJ020	10	30	100	/	/	/	/	/		/	
MR-J4-60B-RJ020	10	30	100		/	/	/	/		/	
MR-J4-70B-RJ020	20	30	100		/	/	300	/		/	
MR-J4-100B-RJ020	20	30	100	/	/	/	300	/		/	
MR-J4-200B-RJ020	100	/		300	/	/	/	500		/	
MR-J4-350B-RJ020	100		/	300			/	500	/	/	
MR-J4-500B-RJ020	130	/		300	/	/	/	500		/	
MR-J4-700B-RJ020	170	/		/	/	300	/	/		500	
MR-J4-11KB-RJ020		/	/		/	/	/	/		/	
MR-J4-15KB-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/	/		/	
MR-J4-22KB-RJ020		/			/	/	/	/		/	
MR-J4-DU30KB-RJ020											
MR-J4-DU37KB-RJ020											

	Built-in	(Note 2)		Permissible	e regenerat	ive power o	f regenerat	ive option [\	N] MR-RB	
Servo amplifier model	regenerative	MR-J2S standard	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	139	(Note 3)
	resistor	accessories	5R	65	66	67	9F	9T	[1 3 0]	137
	[W]	[External]	[3.2 Ω]	[8 Ω]	[5 Ω]	[4 Ω]	[3 Ω]	[2.5 Ω]	[1.3 12]	[1.3 Ω]
MR-J4-10B(1)-RJ020				/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-20B(1)-RJ020	10		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	
MR-J4-40B(1)-RJ020	10						/	/	/	
MR-J4-60B-RJ020	10			/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-70B-RJ020	20							/	/	/
MR-J4-100B-RJ020	20			/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-200B-RJ020	100			/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-350B-RJ020	100									/
MR-J4-500B-RJ020	130			/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-700B-RJ020	170						/	/	/	
MR-J4-11KB-RJ020		GRZG400-2Ω × 4 500 (800)		500 (800)						
MR-J4-15KB-RJ020		GRZG400-1Ω × 5 850 (1300)			850 (1300)					
MR-J4-22KB-RJ020		GRZG400-0.8Ω × 5 850 (1300)				850 (1300)				
MR-J4-DU30KB-RJ020									1300	3900
MR-J4-DU37KB-RJ020									1300	3900

Note 1. Always install a cooling fan.

2. The values in the parentheses are applied to when a cooling fan is installed.

3. The value of MR-RB137 is the combined resistance of three units.

#### (b) When using the HG motor or the HA-\_FS/HC-\_FS motors (J4 mode)

	Built-in		Pe	ermissible re	generative p	ower of regei	nerative optio	on [W] MR-F	RB	
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	032 [40 Ω]	12 [40 Ω]	30 [13 Ω]	3N [9 Ω]	31 [6.7 Ω]	32 [40 Ω]	(Note 1) 50 [13 Ω]	(Note 1) 5N [9 Ω]	(Note 1) 51 [6.7 Ω]
MR-J4-10B(1)-RJ020		30	/	/	/	/	/	/		
MR-J4-20B(1)-RJ020	10	30	100	/	/		/	/	/	/
MR-J4-40B(1)-RJ020	10	30	100	/	/		/		/	/
MR-J4-60B-RJ020	10	30	100	/	/	/	/	/		
MR-J4-70B-RJ020	20	30	100	/	/	/	300	/		
MR-J4-100B-RJ020	20	30	100	/			300		/	/
MR-J4-200B-RJ020	100	/	/	300	/	/	/	500		/
MR-J4-350B-RJ020	100	/	/	/	300		/	/	500	/
MR-J4-500B-RJ020	130	/	/	/		300			/	500
MR-J4-700B-RJ020	170	/	/	/	/	300	/	/		500
MR-J4-11KB-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/	/		
MR-J4-15KB-RJ020		/	/	/	/		/		/	/
MR-J4-22KB-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/	/		
MR-J4-DU30KB-RJ020				/						
MR-J4-DU37KB-RJ020										

#### List of regenerative options

	Built-in	(Note 2)		Permissible	e regenerat	ive power o	f regenerat	ive option [	W] MR-RB	_
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	Standard accessories [External]	(Note 2) 5R [3.2 Ω]	(Note 2) 65 [8 Ω]	(Note 2) 66 [5 Ω]	(Note 2) 67 [4 Ω]	(Note 2) 9F [3 Ω]	(Note 2) 9T [2.5 Ω]	139 [1.3 Ω]	(Note 5) 137 [1.3 Ω]
MR-J4-10B(1)-RJ020				/	/		/			/
MR-J4-20B(1)-RJ020	10		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-40B(1)-RJ020	10		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-60B-RJ020	10		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-70B-RJ020	20		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-100B-RJ020	20		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-200B-RJ020	100		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-350B-RJ020	100		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-500B-RJ020	130		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-700B-RJ020	170		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-11KB-RJ020		GRZG400-0.8Ω × 4 500 (800)	500 (800)							
MR-J4-15KB-RJ020		GRZG400-0.6Ω × 5 850 (1300)					850 (1300)			
MR-J4-22KB-RJ020		GRZG400-0.5Ω × 5 850 (1300)						850 (1300)		
MR-J4-DU30KB-RJ020									1300	3900
MR-J4-DU37KB-RJ020									1300	3900

Note 1. Always install a cooling fan.

2. The values in the parentheses are applied to when a cooling fan is installed.

3. When using a combination with an MR-J4 servo amplifier other than the standard one, contact your local sales office.

4. A backslash cell in the list shows a combination changed from "MR-J2S series".

5. The value of MR-RB137 is the combined resistance of three units connected in parallel.

Parameter settings (PA02 for MR-J4) may be required depending on the regenerative option model. For details, refer to "MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020/MR-J4-DU\_B\_-RJ020/MR-CR55K\_/MR-J4-T20 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual".

# (2) 400 V class

### (a) When using the HA-\_FS/HC-\_FS motors (J2S compatibility mode)

List of regenerative options

	Built-in			Permis	ssible rege	nerative po	ower of reg	enerative	option [W]	MR-RB		
Servo amplifier	regenerative resistor	1H-4	1L-4	(Note 1) 3M-4	(Note 1)	(Note 1)	(Note 1)	(Note 1)	(Note 1)	(Note 1)	(Note 1)	(Note 1)
model	[W]	[82 Ω]	[270 Ω]	[120 Ω]	[80 Ω]	[47 Ω]	[26 Ω]	[22 Ω]	[80 Ω]	[47 Ω]	[26 Ω]	[22 Ω]
MR-J4-60B4-RJ020	15 (Note 4)	100	100	300	/	/	/		/	/	/	
MR-J4-100B4-RJ020	15 (Note 4)	100	/	300	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-200B4-RJ020	100	/		/	300				500		/	/
MR-J4-350B4-RJ020	100					300				500		/
MR-J4-500B4-RJ020	130	/	/	/	/	300	/	/	/	500	/	/
MR-J4-700B4-RJ020	170	/	/	/	/	/	300	/	/	/	500	/
MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/		/	/	/	/
MR-J4-15KB4-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-22KB4-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/		/	/	/	/
MR-J4-DU30KB4-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/		/	/	/	/
MR-J4-DU37KB4-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-DU45KB4-RJ020												
MR-J4-DU55KB4-RJ020												

	Built-in	(Note 2)	Per	missible regen	erative power o	f regenerative	option [W] MR-	RB
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	MR-J2S standard accessories [External]	(Note 2) 5K-4 [10 Ω]	(Note 2) 6B-4 [20 Ω]	(Note 2) 60-4 [12.5 Ω]	(Note 2) 6K-4 [10 Ω]	136-4 [5 Ω]	(Note 3) 138-4 [5 Ω]
MR-J4-60B4-RJ020	15 (Note 4)							
MR-J4-100B4-RJ020	15 (Note 4)							
MR-J4-200B4-RJ020	100							
MR-J4-350B4-RJ020	100							
MR-J4-500B4-RJ020	130							
MR-J4-700B4-RJ020	170							
MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020		GRZG400-5Ω × 4 500 (800)		500 (800)				
MR-J4-15KB4-RJ020		GRZG400-2.5Ω × 5 850 (1300)			850 (1300)			
MR-J4-22KB4-RJ020		GRZG400-2Ω × 5 850 (1300)				850 (1300)		
MR-J4-DU30KB4-RJ020							1300	3900
MR-J4-DU37KB4-RJ020							1300	3900
MR-J4-DU45KB4-RJ020							1300	3900
MR-J4-DU55KB4-RJ020							1300	3900

Note 1. Always install a cooling fan.

2. The values in the parentheses are applied to when a cooling fan is installed.

3. The value of MR-RB138-4 is the combined resistance of three units.

4. The capacity of the built-in regenerative resistor is small for the MR-J2S servo amplifier. Consider based on regenerative load ratio.

#### (b) When using the HG motor or the HA-\_FS/HC-\_FS motors (J4 mode) List of regenerative options

	Built-in			Permiss	ible regen	erative nov	ver of rea	enerative (	option [W]	MR-RB		
Servo amplifier model	regenerative resistor [W]	1H-4 [82 Ω]	1L-4 [270 Ω]	(Note 1) 3M-4 [120 Ω]	(Note 1) 3H-4 [80 Ω]	(Note 1) 3G-4 [47 Ω]	(Note 1) 34-4 [26 Ω]	(Note 1) 3U-4 [22 Ω]	(Note 1) 5H-4 [80 Ω]	(Note 1) 5G-4 [47 Ω]	(Note 1) 54-4 [26 Ω]	(Note 1) 5U-4 [22 Ω]
MR-J4-60B4-RJ020	15 (Note 5)	100	/	300		/	/	/			/	
MR-J4-100B4-RJ020	15 (Note 5)	100	/	300			/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-200B4-RJ020	100	/			/	300	/			500		/
MR-J4-350B4-RJ020	100		/	/		300				500	/	/
MR-J4-500B4-RJ020	130		/	/			300			/	500	/
MR-J4-700B4-RJ020	170		/	/				500			/	500
MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-15KB4-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-22KB4-RJ020			/	/							/	/
MR-J4-DU30KB4-RJ020		/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/	/
MR-J4-DU37KB4-RJ020			/				/	/			/	/
MR-J4-DU45KB4-RJ020							/	/				
MR-J4-DU55KB4-RJ020												

	Built-in	(Note 2)	Perr	nissible regene	erative power o	f regenerative	option [W] MR	-RB
Servo amplifier	regenerative	Standard	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	(Note 2)	137-4	(Note 4)
moder	[W]	[External]	5K-4 [10 Ω]	6B-4 [20 Ω]	[12.5 Ω]	[10 Ω]	[4 Ω]	[4 Ω]
MR-J4-60B4-RJ020	15 (Note 5)							
MR-J4-100B4-RJ020	15 (Note 5)							
MR-J4-200B4-RJ020	100							
MR-J4-350B4-RJ020	100							
MR-J4-500B4-RJ020	130							
MR-J4-700B4-RJ020	170							
MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020		GRZG400-2.5Ω × 4 500 (800)	500 (800)					
MR-J4-15KB4-RJ020		GRZG400-2Ω × 5 850 (1300)				850 (1300)		
MR-J4-22KB4-RJ020		GRZG400-2Ω × 5 850 (1300)				850 (1300)		
MR-J4-DU30KB4-RJ020							1300	3900
MR-J4-DU37KB4-RJ020							1300	3900
MR-J4-DU45KB4-RJ020							1300	3900
MR-J4-DU55KB4-RJ020							1300	3900

Note 1. Always install a cooling fan.

2. The values in the parentheses are applied to when a cooling fan is installed.

3. When using a combination with an MR-J4 servo amplifier other than the standard one, contact your local sales office.

4. The value of MR-RB13V-4 is a resultant resistance of three units connected.

5. The capacity of the built-in regenerative resistor is small for the MR-J2S servo amplifier. Consider based on regenerative load ratio.

6. Changed items are shown with shading.

7. Parameter settings (PA02 for MR-J4) may be required depending on the regenerative option model. For details, refer to "MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (SH(NA)030125)".

13.5.2 Regenerative option selection

Select by the following method when regeneration is continuously generated on the vertical axis or when a regenerative option is selected in detail.

(1) Calculation of regenerative energy



Formula to calculate torque and energy during operation

Regenerative power	Torque T [N•m] imposed on servo motor	Energy E [J]
1)	$T_{1} = \frac{(J_{L}/\eta + J_{M}) \cdot V}{9.55 \cdot 10^{4}} \cdot \frac{1}{t_{psa1}} + T_{U} + T_{F}$	$E_1 = \frac{0.1047}{2} \bullet V \bullet T_1 \bullet t_{psa1}$
2)	$T_2 = T_U + T_F$	$E_2 = 0.1047 \cdot V \cdot T_2 \cdot t_1$
3)	$T_{3} = \frac{-(J_{L} \bullet \eta + J_{M}) \bullet V}{9.55 \bullet 10^{4}} \bullet \frac{1}{t_{psa2}} + T_{U} + T_{F}$	$E_3 = \frac{0.1047}{2} \bullet V \bullet T_3 \bullet t_{psa2}$
4), 8)	$T_4, \ T_8 = T_{U}$	$E_4, E_8 \geqq 0$ (no regeneration)
5)	$T_{5} = \frac{(J_{L}/\eta + J_{M}) \cdot V}{9.55 \cdot 10^{4}} \cdot \frac{1}{t_{psd2}} - T_{U} + T_{F}$	$E_5 = \frac{0.1047}{2} \bullet V \bullet T_5 \bullet t_{psd2}$
6)	$T_6 = -T_U + T_F$	$E_6 = 0.1047 \cdot V \cdot T_6 \cdot t_3$
7)	$T_7 = \frac{-(J_L \bullet \eta + J_M) \bullet V}{9.55 \bullet 10^4} \bullet \frac{1}{t_{psd2}} - T_U + T_F$	$E_7 = \frac{0.1047}{2} \bullet V \bullet T_7 \bullet t_{psd2}$

Determine the absolute value (Es) of the total sum of negative energy from the calculation results 1) to 8).

Servo amplifier	Motor inverse efficiency [%]	C charge [J]
MR-J4-10B-RJ020	55	9
MR-J4-20B-RJ020	70	9
MR-J4-40B-RJ020	85	11
MR-J4-60B-RJ020	85	11
MR-J4-70B-RJ020	80	18
MR-J4-100B-RJ020	80	18
MR-J4-200B-RJ020	85	36
MR-J4-350B-RJ020	85	40
MR-J4-500B-RJ020	90	45
MR-J4-700B-RJ020	90	70
MR-J4-11KB-RJ020	90	120
MR-J4-15KB-RJ020	90	170
MR-J4-22KB-RJ020	90	250

## (2) Loss of the servo motor and the servo amplifier during regeneration

The efficiency of the servo motor and the servo amplifier during regeneration is shown below.

Servo amplifier	Motor inverse efficiency [%]	C charge [J]
MR-J4-60B4-RJ020	85	12
MR-J4-100B4-RJ020	80	12
MR-J4-200B4-RJ020	85	25
MR-J4-350B4-RJ020	85	43
MR-J4-500B4-RJ020	90	45
MR-J4-700B4-RJ020	90	70
MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020	90	120
MR-J4-15KB4-RJ020	90	170
MR-J4-22KB4-RJ020	90	250
MR-J4-10B1-RJ020	55	4
MR-J4-20B1-RJ020	75	4
MR-J4-40B1-RJ020	85	10

Converter unit	Drive unit	Motor inverse efficiency [%]	C charge [J]
	MR-J4-DU30KB-RJ020	90	450
MIX-GINJJK	MR-J4-DU37KB-RJ020	90	450
	MR-J4-DU30KB4-RJ020	90	450
	MR-J4-DU37KB4-RJ020	90	450
WIX-CIX55IX-4	MR-J4-DU45KB4-RJ020	90	450
	MR-J4-DU55KB4-RJ020	90	450

Inverse efficiency (η): Efficiency including part of the servo motor and the servo amplifier when generating the rated (regenerative) torque at the rated rotation speed. Provide a greater allowance by about 10% as the efficiency varies depending on the rotation speed or generating torque.

C charge (Ec): Energy which charges the electrolytic capacitor within the servo amplifier.

Energy consumed by the regenerative option can be calculated from the value of the total of regenerative energy multiplied by inverse efficiency from which C charge is subtracted.

 $ER[J] = \eta \cdot Es - Ec$ 

For energy consumption of regenerative option, select the desired option by calculating based on one operating cycle fh [s].

PR [W] = ER/tf

13.5.3 Parameter setting

[Setting for 22 kW or less]
Set [Pr. 2] adjusting to the regenerative option to be used.
[Pr. 2]
00: The regenerative option is not used
<ul> <li>For serve amplifier of 100w, regenerative resistor is not used.</li> <li>For serve amplifier of 0.2 kW to 7 kW, built-in regenerative resistor is used.</li> </ul>
The supplied regenerative resistor or regenerative option is used in the servo amplifier at
11 kW to 22 kW. 01: FR-RC/FR-RC-H/FR-CV/FR-CV-H/FR-BU2/FR-BU2-H
05: MR-RB32 08: MR-RB30
09: MR-RB50 (Cooling fan is needed)
0B: MR-RB31 0C: MR-RB51 (Cooling fan is needed)
0E: When increasing the capabilities by using a cooling fan to cool the supplied regeneration resistor with the servo amplifier of 11 kW to 22 kW.
10: MR-RB032
13: MR-RB5E
14: MR-RB5E (Cooling fan is needed) 17: MR-RB9F
18: MR-RB9F (Cooling fan is needed)
21: MR-RB5N (Cooling fan is needed)
23: MR-RB5R 24: 24: MR-RB5R (Cooling fan is needed)
25: MR-RB9P 26: MR-RB9P (Cooling fan is needed)
27: MR-RB9T
80: MR-RB3H-4 (Cooling fan is needed)
81: MR-RB5H-4 (Cooling fan is needed) 82: MR-RB3G-4 (Cooling fan is needed)
83: MR-RB5G-4 (Cooling fan is needed)
85: MR-RB54-4 (Cooling fan is needed)
86: MR-RB1L-4 87: MR-RB3M-4 (Cooling fan is needed)
90: MR-RB1H-4
94. MR-RD5R-4 95: MR-RB5K-4 (Cooling fan is needed)
96: MR-RB6B-4 97: MR-RB6B-4 (Cooling fan is needed)
98: MR-RB6K-4
9A: MR-RB60-4
9B: MR-RB60-4 (Cooling fan is needed) 9C: MR-RB3U-4 (Cooling fan is needed)
9D: MR-RB5U-4 (Cooling fan is needed)
[Setting for 30 kW or more]
POINT
unit must be set to " 0 0" (do not use regenerative options) or " 01". Setting
other than the above will cause [AL. 37 Parameter error].
Set [Pr. PA01] for the converter unit, adjusting to the regenerative option to be used. [Pr. PA01]
Regenerative option selection
00: Not used 12: MR-RB138-4 (3 units)
02: MR-RB137 (3 units) 14: MR-RB13V-4 (3 units)
11: MR-RB136-4

13.5.4 Connecting regenerative options

POINT	
When using	MR-RB50, MR-RB51, MR-RB3M-4, MR-RB3G-4, MR-RB5G-4, MR-
RB34-4, MR	-RB54-4, MR-RB3H-4 and MR-RB5H-4, cooling using the cooling
fan is require	ed. You should provide the cooling fan.
Refer to Character	apter 7 of this document for wire sizes used for wiring.

Regenerative options may be heated to 100 °C or more above the ambient temperature. Carefully determine the position of the radiation, installation position, wiring path, etc. Use flame-retardant wire for wiring or apply flame retardant treatment by avoiding contact between the wires and the regenerative option. Be sure to use twisted wires when connecting to the servo amplifier and keep the wiring distance to no longer than 5 m.

(1) MR-J4-500B-RJ020 or less / MR-J4-350B4-RJ020 or less

Be sure to remove wiring between P+and D and then install the regenerative option between P+ and C. The G3 and the G4 terminals are thermal sensors. Abnormal overheating of the regenerative option causes the contact between G3 and G4 to open.





- Note 1. When using MR-RB50, MR-RB3M-4, MR-RB3G-4, MRRB5G-4, MR-RB3H-4 and MR-RB5H-4, perform forced cooling using the cooling fan (1.0 m<sup>3</sup>/min or more, 92 mm square).
  - 2. Provide forced cooling for MR-RB30, MR-RB31 and MR-RB32 using the cooling fan (1.0 m³/min or more, 92 mm square) when the ambient temperature of the regenerative option is 55 °C and regenerative load ratio exceeds 60%. When the ambient temperature is at or below 35 °C, the cooling fan is not required. (In the figure below, it is necessary to cool with the cooling fan required when the ambient temperature and load ratio are within the shaded area.)



3. Configure sequence of shutting off the electromagnetic contactor when abnormal heating is caused.

Specifications for contact between G3 and G4: Maximum voltage: 120 V AC/DC Maximum current: 0.5 A/4.8 V DC Maximum capacity: 2.4 VA

Appendix 1-62

#### (2) MR-J4-700B-RJ020/MR-J4-500B4-RJ020/MR-J4-700B4-RJ020

Remove the wiring (between P+ and C) for the regenerative resistor built into the servo amplifier and install the regenerative option between P+ and C. The G3 and the G4 terminals are thermal sensors. Abnormal overheating of the regenerative option causes the contact between G3 and G4 to open.



- Note 1. When using MR-RB51, MR-RB34-4, MR-RB54-4, MR-RB3G-4 and MR-RB5G-4, perform forced cooling using the cooling fan (1.0 m²/min or more, 92 mm square).
  - 2. Configure sequence of shutting off the electromagnetic contactor when abnormal heating is caused.
    - Specifications for contacts between G3 and G4 Maximum voltage: 120 V AC/DC Maximum current: 0.5 A/4.8 V DC Maximum capacity: 2.4 VA

When you use the regenerative option, remove the wiring (between P+ and C) for the regenerative resistor built into the servo amplifier, place back to back as shown in the diagram below and secure to the frame using the supplied screw.





Built-in regenerative resistor Screw for securing lead terminal

(3) MR-J4-11KB-RJ020 to MR-J4-22KB-RJ020 and MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020 to MR-J4-22KB4-RJ020 (when the regenerative resistor that comes standard with the servo amplifier is used.)

	Since the regenerative resistor that comes with the servo amplifier of 11 kW to 22 kW has no protective cover, be careful of the following items.
🖄 Note	<ul> <li>The surface of the part is a resistor and it becomes very hot. Touching it could cause burns.</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>The capacitor of the servo amplifier is charged for a while even after power is disconnected. Touching it may cause electric shock.</li> </ul>

When you use regenerative resistors that come standard with the servo amplifier, be sure to connect the specified number (4 or 5 pcs.) in series. Parallel connection or use of regenerative resistors less than the specified number could failure of the servo amplifier and/or burnout of regenerative resistors. When regenerative resistors are installed side-by-side, keep a distance of 70 mm or more between resistors. Cooling the resistors with cooling fans (1.0 m<sup>3</sup>/min or more, 92 mm square x 2 pcs.) enhances regenerative power. In this case, set [Pr. 2] to " $_{-}$  0 E".



Note. The number of series connections varies depending on the type of resistors. Thermal sensors are not built into the supplied regenerative resistors. In the case of a failure of the regenerative circuit, the possible cause is abnormal overheating of resistors. Therefore, you should install thermal sensors near resistors and install the protection circuit that shuts off the main circuit power in the case of abnormal overheating. The detection level of the thermal sensor varies depending on the method used for installing resistors. Install thermal sensors in optimal locations according to your design standard or use regenerative options with built-in thermal sensors (MR-RB5E, MR-RB5R, MR-RB9P, MR-RB9F, MR-RB9T, MR-RB5K-4, MR-RB6B-4, MR-RB60-4 or MR-RB6K-4).

		Regenerativ	e power [W]	Resistance	
Servo amplifier	Regenerative resistor	During normal	During cooling	value IO1	Number
		u3C		[32]	
MR-J4-11KB-RJ020	GRZG400-0.8Ω	500	800	3.2	4
MR-J4-15KB-RJ020	GRZG400-0.6Ω	950	1200	3	Б
MR-J4-22KB-RJ020	GRZG400-0.5Ω	650	1300	2.5	5
MR-J4-11KB4-RJ020	GRZG400-2.5Ω	500	800	10	4
MR-J4-15KB4-RJ020 MR-J4-22KB4-RJ020	GRZG400-2Ω	850	1300	10	5

(4) MR-J4-11KB-RZ020 to MR-J4-22KB-RZ020 and MR-J4-11KB4-RZ020 to MR-J4-22KB4-RZ020 (when regenerative options are used.)

MR-J4-11KB-RZ020 to MR-J4-22KB-RZ020 and MR-J4-11KB4-RZ020 to MR-J4-22KB4-RZ020 do not come with regenerative resistors. When you use these servo amplifiers, be sure to use MR-RB5E, MR-RB5R, MR-RB9P, MR-RB9F, MR-RB9T, MR-RB5K-4, MR-RB6B-4, MR-RB60-4 or MR-RB6K-4. Cooling with a cooling fan enhances regenerative power. The G3 and the G4 terminals are thermal sensors. Abnormal overheating of the regenerative option causes the contact between G3 and G4 to open.



When the thermal sensor is activated, configure to shut off the main circuit power.

Note. Specifications for contacts between G3 and G4 Maximum voltage: 120 V AC/DC Maximum current: 0.5 A/4.8 V DC Maximum capacity: 2.4 VA

	Pogoporativo	Resistance	Regenerative power [W]		
Servo amplifier	options	value [Ω]	Without cooling fan	With cooling fan	
MR- 14-11KB-R7020	MR-RB5E	6	500	800	
MIX-04-111XD-1X2020	MR-RB5R	3.2	500	800	
MR- 14-15KB-R7020	MR-RB9P	4.5	850	1300	
WIN-54-15KB-KZ020	MR-RB9F	3	850		
MR-J4-22KB-RZ020	MR-RB9T	2.5	850	1300	
	MR-RB5K-4	10	500	800	
WIN-54-11ND4-N2020	MR-RB6B-4	20	500	800	
MR- 14-15KB4-R7020	MR-RB60-4	12.5			
WIX-04-101004-172020		10	850	1300	
MR-J4-22KB4-RZ020	WIX-IXD0K-4	10			

When you use a cooling fan, install it in the mounting hole at the bottom of the regenerative option.



#### (5) MR-CR55K\_(when regenerative options are used)

Make sure to supply power (shown in the following table) to the cooling fan.

Item	200 V class	400 V class		
Model MR-RB137/MR-RB139		MR-RB137-4/MR-RB13V-4		
Voltage/Frequency	1-phase 198 V AC to 242 V AC, 50 Hz/60 Hz	1-phase 380 V AC to 480 V AC,50 Hz/60 Hz		
Consumed power [W]	20 (50 Hz)/18 (60 Hz)	20 (50 Hz)/18 (60 Hz)		

Table: Appendix 1 Cooling Fan

Regenerative options may be heated to 100 °C or more above the ambient temperature. Carefully determine the position of the radiation, installation position, wiring path, etc. Use flame-retardant wire for wiring or apply flame retardant treatment by avoiding contact between the wires and the regenerative option. The G3 and the G4 terminals are thermal protectors. Abnormal overheating of the regenerative option causes the contact between G3 and G4 to open.

Be sure to use twisted wires when connecting to the converter unit and keep the wiring distance to no longer than 5 m.

#### 1) MR-RB139/MR-RB137-4



- Note 1. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short bar across P1 and P2.
  - Specifications for contacts between G3 and G4 Maximum voltage: 120 V AC/DC Maximum current: 0.5 A/4.8 V DC Maximum capacity 2.4 VA
  - 3. For the power specifications for the cooling fan, refer to the table in Appendix 1.
  - 4. For MR-RB137-4, "R1" becomes "R400" and "S1" becomes "S400".

# 2) MR-RB137/MR-RB13V-4





- Note 1. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short bar across P1 and P2.
  - Specifications for contact between G3 and G4 Maximum voltage: 120 V AC/DC Maximum current: 0.5 A/4.8 V DC Maximum capacity: 2.4 VA
  - 3. For the power specifications for the cooling fan, refer to the table in Appendix 1.
  - 4. For MR-RB13V-4, "R1" becomes "R400" and "S1" becomes "S400".

#### 13.6 External Dynamic Brake

The list of external dynamic brakes with a large capacity of 30 kW or more (combination) is shown below.

Name	Compatible					
	MR-J4-B		MR-J2S-B	MR-J4-B-RJ020		
	HG motor Drive	HAFS/HCFS motor Drive	HAFS/HCFS motor Drive	HG motor Drive	HAFS/HCFS motor Drive	
DBU-37K	Not compatible	Compatible	Compatible	Not compatible	Compatible	
DBU-37K-R1	Compatible	Not compatible	Not compatible	Compatible	Not compatible	
DBU-55K-4	Not compatible	Compatible	Compatible	Not compatible	Compatible	
DBU-55K-4-R5	Compatible	Not compatible	Not compatible	Compatible	Not compatible	

For details, refer to "Part 5: Review on Replacement of MR-J2S-30kW or More with MR-J4-DU\_".

# 14. SETTING PARAMETERS ADDED ON MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 SERVO AMPLIFIER

This section explains the procedure for setting parameters added on the MR-J4-\_B\_-RJ020 servo amplifier from the motion controller (in J2S Compatibility Mode).

14.1 Combination of Motion Controller and Peripheral Software

Series	Motion controller model	Motion controller peripheral software
Q series	Q172CPU(N)	MELSOFT MT Works2 (SW1DNC-MTW2-E)
	Q173CPU(N)	MT Developer (SW6RNC-GSVE)
A series	A171SHCPU(N)	SW3RNC-GSVE
	A172SHCPU(N)	
	A173UHCPU	
	A273UHCPU	

#### 14.2 Parameter Setting Procedure

#### 14.2.1 For MELSOFT MT Works2

(1) Display the "Servo parameter" window.



(2) Double-click the setting field "1 to 75" under special parameters "Parameter No." and display the "Servo special parameter setting" dialog.

MELSOFT Series MT Develop Project Edit Eind/Replace Vic Project Edit Eind/Replace Vic Project Edit Eind/Replace Vic	per2ttingsVAdministrator ew _heck/Convert _online _E Image: Image: Image Image: Image: Image Image: Image: Imag	* <b>\My Documents\Q</b> Debug <u>T</u> ools Windo (영국 문국 -	173-SV22.mtw - [Sei w Help	rvo Parameter]	- 8
Project 4 × O173-SV22 (SV22) System Setting Servo Data Setting Servo Data	Select Servo Parameter Select Servo Parameter	Sele	ct servo parameter/inver	ter parameter/stepping par	d ⊳ rameter.
	Item	Axis1	Axis2	Axis3	Axis4
Limit Output Data	Motor Lock Operation	0:Invalid	0:Invalid	0:Invalid	0:Invalid
+ 🔁 Motion SFC Program	Slight Vibra.Supres.	0:Invalid	0:Invalid	0:Invalid	0:Invalid
	E.M.Brake Interlock Out.Timing	-	-	-	-
Cam Data	Machine Reso.Supres.Filter 1	Select the frequence	y matching the reson	ance frequency of med	hanical system.
Device Memory	Notch Depth	0:-40[dB]	0:-40[dB]	0:-40[dB]	0:-40[dB]
	Notch Frequency	0:Invalid	0:Invalid	0:Invalid	0:Invalid
	Analog Monitor Output (ch1)	0:Motor Speed(±)	0:Motor Speed(±)	0:Motor Speed(±)	0:Motor Speed(±)
	Analog Monitor Output (ch2)	1:Torque(±)	1:Torque(±)	1:Torque(±)	1:Torque(±)
	LPF-Adaptive Vibra.Supres.Ctrl.	Select LPF-Adaptive	e Vibra.Supres.Ctrl.		
	Low-pass Filter Selection	0:Valid	0:Valid	0:Valid	0:Valid
	Adaptive Vibra.Supres.Ctrl.	0:Invalid	0:Invalid	0:Invalid	0:Invalid
	Adaptive Vibra.Supres.Ctrl.Sensi.	0:Normal	0:Normal	0:Normal	0:Normal Double-
	Expansion Parameter	Set the expansion <b>p</b>	parameter of the serve	o parameters.	Double
	Maintenance Parameter	Set the maintenance	e parameter of the se	ervo parameters.	/
	Special Parameter	Set the servo speci	al parameters of the s	ervo parameters lise	for setting the special p
	Developmenter No	1 to 75	1 to 75	1 to 75	1 to 75

(3) Change the parameter setting value. After changing the setting value of the applicable parameter, click "OK" so that the setting value is reflected.

Parameter No.	Value (H)	Name	Abbrev.	1
1	0001	Amplifier Setting	AMS	1
2	0000	Reg. Brake Resistor	REG	3
3	0080	Motor Type	MTY	
4	0000	Motor Capacity	MCA	
5	0001	Motor Speed	MTR	
6	OOFF	Number of feedback pulses	FBP	
7	0000	Rotation Direction Setting	POL	
8	0001	Automatic Tuning	ATU	
9	0005	Servo Response Setting	RSP	
10	012C	Fwd. Rot. Torque Limit Val.	TLP	
11	012C	Rev. Rot. Torque Limit Val.	TLN	
12	0046	Load Inertia Ratio	GD2	
13	0023	Pos.Loop Gain1 (Mod.Pos.Gain)	PG1	
14	00B1	Sp.Loop Gain1 (Mod.Sp.Gain)	VG1	
15	0023	Pos.Loop Gain2 (Real Pos.Gain)	PG2	1

Examples of changes of parameter setting values are shown below.

- (a) Change of [Pr. 2 regenerative resistor] (hexadecimal parameter) To change the setting value to "0020", enter "0020" as it is.
- (b) Change of [Pr. 12 load inertia moment ratio relative to the servo motor (load inertia ratio) (decimal parameter)

To change the setting value to "7.0", enter "0046" which is the value resulted from converting "70" to the hexadecimal number.

 (c) Change of [Pr. 39 Electronic dynamic brake operating time] (decimal parameter) To change the setting value to "10000", enter "2710" which is the value resulted from converting "10000" to the hexadecimal number. (4) Write the changed parameter in communication. Clicking "Execute" will run a write.

Write to CPU
Transfer Information
Connecting Interface : JUSB <> PLC Module
Target CPU : Network No. 0 Station No. Host CPU Type Q173 CPU2
OS Type SV22QA VER300X
Detail Setting
Target Memory Program memory
server and the balance of the balanc
File selection Device data
Parameter + Program Select All Select None
Motion SFC Program (Control Code/Text) (*) Unnecessary when Motion SFC program is unused.
Servo Program (K)
Mechanical system program
System Setting, Servo Data Setting (Parameter Block/Servo Data/Servo Parameter/Limit Output Data)
Click
Related Eunctions << Close Close

14.2.2 For MT Developer (software version 00W or later)

(1) Display the "Servo data setting" window.

6 1 1	18 🖾 4 👒 ?		5 E	# <b>= - - -</b>	R
	Inverter Parameter	Ţ	Stepping I	Parameter	
Fixed	Param., HPR Data, JOG Ope.Data Double-clicking	the set value shifts to the sett	ing screen.	ram.	
		1Axis	2Axis	3Axis	
	Amplifier Setting	MR-J2S-10B(4)*ABS	MR-J2S-10B(4)*ABS	MR-J2S-10B(4)*ABS	
	Resistance	NoUse	NoUse	NoUse	
-	Dynamic Brake	Absent	Absent	Absent	
	Motor Type	Auto	Auto	Auto	
	Motor Capacity[kw]				
Basic Param	Motor Speed[r/min]				
Dasie Farani.	Feedback Pulse[PULSE]				
	Rotation Direction	Fwd.(ccw)	Fwd.(ccw)	Fwd.(ccw)	
	Auto Tuning				
	Auto Tuning Selection				
	Gain Adjustment	Auto Tuning Mode 1	Auto Tuning Mode 1	Auto Tuning Mode 1	
	SV Response Setting	5	5	5	
	Load Inertia Ratio[to motor]	7.0	7.0	7.0	
	Position Ctrl.Gain 1[rad/sec]	35	35	35	
Adjust Param	Speed Ctrl.Gain 1[rad/sec]	177	177	177	
- aposer aram.	Position Ctrl.Gain 2[rad/sec]	35	35	35	
	Speed Ctrl.Gain 2[rad/sec]	817	817	817	
	Speed Integral Comp.[msec]	20	20	20	-
					•

(2) Double-click the setting field "1 to 75" under special parameters "Parameter No." in the "Servo parameter" tab and display the "Servo special parameter setting" dialog.

🕏 Servo Data Setti	ng - GSV22P - MT Developer			_	
<u>File D</u> ata Setting <u>O</u> pl	tion ⊆ommunication ∐pdate <u>H</u> elj	p			
	, E 👼 🛓 🐒 🥊		5	) \${{\begin{substrained}{4}{10} & \$	<u> </u>
	Inverter Parameter		Stepping F	Darameter	
Fixed	Param., HPR Data, JOG Ope.Data	Ý	Servo Pa	iram.	<u>)</u>
	Double-clicking	the set value shifts to the sett	ing screen.		
		1Axis	2Axis	3Axis	
	Load Inertia Ratio 2[To Motor]	7.0	7.0	7.0	
	Pos. Loop Gain 2 Change Ratio[%]	100	100	100	
	Sp. Loop Gain 2 Change Ratio[%]	100	100	100	
	Speed Integral Comp. Chg. ratio[%]	100	100	100	
Maintenance	Optional Function C				
	Encoder Output Pulse Direction	A-Phase, 90° Forward, CCW	A-Phase, 90° Forward, CCW	A-Phase, 90° Forward, CCW	7
	Machine Reso.Supres.Filter 2				
	Notch Depth[dB]	-40	-40	-40	
	Notch Frequency[Hz]	Invalid	Invalid	Invalid	
Option	Clamp Speed[r/min]	1000	1000	1000	
	Control System				
	Encoder Type Setting	-	-		
ACE Davage	CMD Output Offset[mV]				
AUF Faram.	Monitor Output Offset[mV]				
	Fwd.Rotation CMD Offset[mV]				
	Rev.Rotation CMD Offset[mV]				
Special Parameter	Parameter No.	1 to 75	1 to 75	1 to 75	
•				<u>,</u>	
	l	JSB GSV22P CPU	: Q173 Project : C:\	Documen\Q173-SV22	

(3) Change the parameter setting value. After changing the setting value of the applicable parameter, click "OK" so that the setting value is reflected.

Param No	Value(H)	Name	Abbrev		
1	0001	Amplifier Setting	AMS		
2	0000	Resistance	REG		
3	0080	Motor Type	MTY	-	
4	0000	Motor Capacity	MCA		
5	0001	Motor Speed	MTB		
6 00FF 7 0000 8 0001		Feedback Pulse	FBP		
		Rotation Direction Setting	POL		
		Auto Tuning	ATU		
9	0005	SV Response Setting	RSP		
10	012C	Forward Rotation Torque Limit Value	TLP		
11	012C	Reverse Rotation Torque Limit Value	TLN		
12	0046	Load Inertia Ratio	GD2		
13	0023	Position Ctrl.Gain 1(Model Position Gain)	PG1		Clin
14	00B1	Speed Ctrl.Gain 1(Model Speed Gain)	VG1		CIIC

Examples of changes of parameter setting values are shown below.

- (a) Change of [Pr. 2 regenerative resistor] (hexadecimal parameter) To change the setting value to "0020", enter "0020" as it is.
- (b) Change of [Pr. 12 load inertia moment ratio relative to the servo motor (load inertia ratio) (decimal parameter)

To change the setting value to "7.0", enter "0046" which is the value resulted from converting "70" to the hexadecimal number.

- (c) Change of [Pr. 39 Electronic dynamic brake operating time] (decimal parameter)
   To change the setting value to "10000", enter "2710" which is the value resulted from converting "10000" to the hexadecimal number.
- (4) Write the changed parameter in communication. Clicking "Write" will run a write.



14.2.3 For MT Developer (software version 00V or earlier) or SW3RNC-GSV

POINT	
Perform the amplifier.	steps during communication with the servo controller and the servo

#### (1) Setting procedure

(a) Display the monitor screen.

Set the monitor to a stooped state of monitor using the positioning monitor.

Monitor - GSV22P - MT Developer									
File Edit View Option Communication Monitor Update Help									
POS Mon.	: 1Ax.		Ax.1	No. Setting 🛉 🛃 *	Click on	error No. to d	lisp]	PLC Ready(M2000)	^
Data Item	MO	)N Val		Status	C	MD Signal		PCPU Ready(M9074)	
Feed PV		0	PLS	POS Start Completion	Stop Con M3200	mand		All-AX Servo ON(M2042)	
Actual DV		0	PLS	POS Completion	Rapid St	op Command		All-AX SV ON Acpt. (M2049)	
Actual PV		0	PLS	In-position	Forward	JOG Start		9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16	
Dvt.Counter		Ū		Command In-position	Reverse	JOG Start		17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24	
Exec. Prog No.				Speed Controlling	Completi	on Signal OFF		25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	
Exec. SV CMD				M2404 Speed/POS CHG Latch	Enable 3	peed/POS CHG		Ext EMG Stop Input(M9076)	
CMD Address		0	PLS	M2405 Zero Point Passage M2406	Unus ab 1 e M3205	by User		ST Acpt. 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16	
CMD Speed				Error Detection M2407	Error Re M3207	set		17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24	
Winor (Major / SV EER	0*	0*	0	Servo Error Detectio	n Servo Er M3208	ror Reset		25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	
Minor/Major/ 30 Las.	0.*	200		HPR Request	Invalida M3203	te Stop in Start	•	SFC ERR Detect(M2039)	
M Code/T Limit	0.	300	DIG	HPR Completion M2410	Unusable M3210	by User		SV P. Setting ERR(M9079)	
Artual Present Val. At STOP Input		0	PLS	External Signal FLS	Unusable M3211	by User		Module Fault Det.(M2047)	
Movement CHG Reg		0	PLS	External Signal RLS	Feed PV M3212	Update Command		[SV.ERROR2638(01) ]	
JOG Speed Reg.		0	PLSisec	External Signal STOP	Address M3213	Clutch Reference		System Setting ERR(M2041)	
DOG/CHANGE		0	PLS	Ext Signal DOG/CHANG	E Cam Refe	rence Position		WDT Error(M9073)	
After-ON Travel			DIS	M2414 Servo Ready	Servo 01	F Command		JOG Simul. Start(M2048)	
HPR Retravel		0	PLS	M2415 Torque Limiting Sign	M3215alUnusable	by User		In-debug-mode(M2038)	
				M2416 Unusable by User	M3216 Unusable	by User		In-test-mode(M9075)	
				M2417 17 Mode Cont.Op.Warni	M3217 Dog Unusable	hy User		Test Request Error(M9078)	
				M2418	M3218			Start Buffer Full(M2050)	
				M Code outputting M2419	M3219		- O	MAN-PLS 1 Enable(M2051)	
							0	MAN-PLS 2 Enable(M2052)	~
Ready				COM3	GSV22P	CPU : Q173	Project	t : C:\Documen\Q173-5V22	

(a) With the monitor screen displayed, use the shortcut keys

"Ctrl" + "Shift" + "Alt" + "O" on the keyboard to display the "Servo special parameter setting" dialog.

Ę	🖬 Servo SP. Pa	arameter Setti	ng - GSV22P - MT Developer		$\mathbf{X}$
	Axis No. : 1Axis [I	MR-J2]			
	Parameter No.	Setting	Name	omission	^
	1	0x1	Amp. Setting	AMS	
	2	0x0	Resistance	REG	=
	3	0x80	Motor Type	MTY	-
	4	0x0	Motor Capacity	MCA	
	5	0x1	Motor Speed	MTB	
	6	0xFF	Feedback pulse count	FBP	
	7	0x0	Rotat.Direct. setting	POL	
	8	0x1	Auto Tuning	ATU	
	9	0x5	Sv. response level setting	RSP	
	10	0x12C	Fwd.Rotat.Torg.Lmt.Val.	TLP	
	11	0x12C	Rev.Torq.Lmt.Val.	TLN	
	12	0x46	Load Inertia Ratio	GD2	
	13	0x23	Pos.Ctrl.Gain 1 (Model Pos. gain)	PG1	
	14	0xB1	Sp.Ctrl.Gain 1 (Model speed gain)	VG1	~
	<				
	Axis Dest.	Write setting		End	

(3) Change the parameter setting value.

After changing the setting value of the applicable parameter, click "OK" to write the setting value to the motion controller and the servo amplifier.

Ę	🛱 Servo SP. Parameter Setting - GSV22P - MT Developer 🛛 🗙							
	Axis No. : 1Axis [MR-J2]							
	Paramet 1 2	ter No.	Setting 0x1 0x0	Name Amp. Setting Resistance	omission AMS REG			
	3 4 5 7 8 9 10 11	Chang 1Axis Input ir	e <b>Parameter</b> Param. No. 2[Re h hexadecimal for	Click IR P L IR IR IR IR IR IR IR IR IR IR				
	12 13 14 <	0020	UxB I Write setting	So.Utrtuain 1 Model speed daint	D2 31 VG1 End			

Examples of changes of parameter setting values are shown below.

- (a) Change of [Pr. 2 regenerative resistor] (hexadecimal parameter) To change the setting value to "0020", enter "0020" as it is.
- (b) Change of [Pr. 12 load inertia moment ratio relative to the servo motor (load inertia ratio) (decimal parameter)

To change the setting value to "7.0", enter "0046" which is the value resulted from converting "70" to the hexadecimal number.

- (c) Change of [Pr. 39 Electronic dynamic brake operating time] (decimal parameter)
   To change the setting value to "10000", enter "2710" which is the value resulted from converting "10000" to the hexadecimal number.
- (4) Since the parameter values changed in (3) are not reflected in the project, read the servo parameters in communication and save them to the project.



# [Appendix 2] Introduction to Renewal Tool

Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd. provides the related services. For details, please refer to the following address.

🙏 Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd.

www.melsc.co.jp/business/

OVERSEAS SERVICE SUPPORT SECTION Email: osb.webmaster@melsc.jp [Appendix 2] Introduction to Renewal Tool

POINT
 ●For details and the latest version of the tool and compatible models, check the website of Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd.

# 1. SUMMARY

The MR-J2S renewal tool is a tool to replace the presently used MR-J2S servo amplifier with the MR-J4 servo amplifier. The company is prepared to provide a renewal kit compatible with the existing mounting dimensions and terminal block cables, and a conversion cable compatible with the existing cables.

#### 1.1 Compatible Models

Туре	Former model		Replacement		
	MR-J2SA		MR-J4A		
General-purpose interface	MR-J2SA1		MR-J4A1		
	MR-J2SA4		MR-J4A4		
	MR-J2SB	$\rightarrow$	MR-J4B-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20		
SSCNET interface	MR-J2SB1		MR-J4B1-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20		
	MR-J2SB4		MR-J4B4-RJ020 + MR-J4-T20		
Puilt in positioning function	MR-J2SCP		MR-J4A-RJ		
Built-In positioning function	MR-J2SCP1		MR-J4A1-RJ		

#### 1.2 Features

- It is possible to operate the exiting MR-J2S servo motor with the MR-J4 servo amplifier.
- Wiring work can be shortened because the existing cables can be connected as they are. (except for some models)
- The renewal kit can be mounted using the existing mounting holes.
- The existing space can be effectively used by adopting the sliding mechanism for the renewal kit. (For some models)
- By utilizing the renewal tool, it is possible to replace by proceeding in stages from primary replacement to secondary replacement.

Primary replacement: Replace the servo amplifier only.

Secondary replacement: Replace the servo motor after replacement of the servo amplifier.

Simultaneous replacement: Replace the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously.

- \* It is not possible to replace the servo motor only.
- \* A separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) for the interface is required when the internal 24 V DC power supply for the interface is used for the MR-J2S servo amplifier. Must be provided by the customer. (Not included with the renewal tool.)

[Before replacement] [After replacement] <Primary replacement> When replacing the servo amplifier only MR-J2S servo amplifier and Servo motor for MR-J2S Servo motor for MR-J2S <Secondary replacement> When replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier <Simultaneous replacement> When replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously Servo motor for MR-J4

## 1.2.1 MR-J2S-\_A\_ renewal tool/MR-J2S-\_CP\_ renewal tool
# 1.2.2 MR-J2S-\_B\_ renewal tool



# (1) Common items

### \*When the renewal tool is used.

	Item	MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	When the renewal tool is used	Compatibility (*)	Remarks
	Dynamic brakes	Built-in (0.1 kW to 7 kW) External (11 kW to 55 kW)	Built-in (0.1 kW to 7 kW) External (11 kW to 55 kW) * Coasting distance is different.		Δ	(Note 2)
	Regenerative resistor	Built-in (0.2 kW to 7 kW) External (11 kW to 22 kW)	Built-in (0.2 kW to 7 kW) External (11 kW to 22 kW)		Δ	(Note 3)
	control circuit power supply	24 V DC ±15% 1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC 1-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC 1-phase 380 V AC to 480 V AC	1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC 1-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC 1-phase 380 V AC to 480 V AC		Δ	(Note 18)
	Main circuit power supply	1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC 1-phase/3-phase 200 V AC to 230 V AC 1-phase/3-phase 380 V AC to 480 V AC	1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC 1-phase/3-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC 1-phase/3-phase 380 V AC to 480 V AC		0	
	Interface 24 V DC power supply	Built-in	External supply required	External supply required	×	(Note 4)
fier	Control circuit power/regenerative resistor terminal connection method	For 200 V: 0.1 kW to 1 kW: Plug-in type connector 2 kW or more: Terminal block For 400 V: 0.6 kW to 2 kW: Plug-in type connector 3.5 kW or more: Terminal block	For 200 V: 0.1 kW to 3.5 kW: Plug-in type connector 5 kW or more: Terminal block For 400 V: 0.6 kW to 3.5 kW: Plug-in type connector 5 kW or more: Terminal block	For 200 V: With terminal block conversion	Δ	(Note 19)
Servo ampli	Main circuit power supply terminal connection method	For 200 V: Terminal block For 400 V: 0.6 kW to 2 kW: Plug-in type connector 3.5 kW or more: Terminal block	For 200 V: 0.1 kW to 3.5 kW: Plug-in type connector 5 kW or more: Terminal block For 400 V: 0.6 kW to 3.5 kW: Plug-in type connector 5 kW or more: Terminal block	For 200 V: With terminal block conversion (other than of 5 kW)	Δ	(Note 19)
	Auto tuning	Real-time auto tuning: 15 steps	Real-time auto tuning: 40 steps One-touch tuning		0	
	Advanced vibration suppression control II	Unprovided	Provided		0	
	Adaptive filter	Provided(I)	Provided (II: with improved function)		0	
	Notch filter	Provided (2 pcs.)	Provided (5 pcs.)		0	
	Tough drive function	Unprovided	Provided		0	
	Drive recorder function	Unprovided	Provided		0	
	Restart after instantaneous power failure	Supported	None		×	(Note 5)
	Cooling method	Natural cooling (0.1 kW to 1 kW) Force cooling (2 kW to 22 kW)	Natural cooling (0.1 kW to 0.6 kW) Force cooling (0.7 kW to 22 kW)		0	(Note 6)
	Heatsink Outside mounting attachment	MR-JACN_ (11 kW to 22 kW) MR-ACN_ (30 kW to 55 kW)	MR-J4ACN_ (11 kW, 15 kW) MR-J3ACN (22 kW) 30 kW to 55 kW: Unprovided		×	(Note 21)

O: Compatible;  $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible Refer to Appendix page 2-10 for important points to note.

### (2) General-purpose interface

### \*When the renewal tool is used.

	Item		MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	When the renewal tool is used	Compatibility (*)	Remarks
	Capacity range	0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (100 V)       0.         0.1 kW to 37 kW (200 V)       0.         0.6 kW to 55 kW (400 V)       0.		0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (100 V) 0.1 kW to 37 kW (200 V) 0.6 kW to 55 kW (400 V)	0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (100 V) 0.1 kW to 37 kW (200 V) 0.6 kW to 55 kW (400 V)	0	(Note 1)
-	Control mode • Position control command) • Speed control m command) • Torque control n command)		n control mode (pulse and) control mode (analog and) e control mode (analog and)	<ul> <li>Position control mode (pulse command)</li> <li>Speed control mode (analog command)</li> <li>Torque control mode (analog command)</li> </ul>		0	
Servo amplifier	7 kW or less Control signal/		Control signal (CN1A, CN1B) 2 pcs Encoder signal (CN2), 1 unit Monitor signal (CN3), 1 unit	Control signal (CN1), 1 unit	Variate	0	
	Encoder signal/ Monitor signal Connector to 55 kW	11 kW to 55 kW	Control signal (CN1A, CN1B) 2 pcs Encoder signal (CN2), 1 pcs. Communication connector (CN3) 1 pcs. Monitor signal (CN4), 1 pcs.	Encoder signal (CN2), 1 unit Monitor signal (CN6), 1 unit *Different connector shape	cable Compatible	Δ	(Note 20)
	Maximum input pulse	Differen Open-co Comma	tial pulse 500 kpulses/s ollector 200 kpulses/s nd pulse: Sink	Differential pulse 4 Mpulses/s Open-collector 200 kpulses/s Command pulse: Sink		0	
	Command pulse logic setting	Forward/reverse rotation pulse train Signed pulse train A-phase/B-phase pulse train		Forward/reverse rotation pulse train Signed pulse train A-phase/B-phase pulse train		0	(Note 7)

O: Compatible;  $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible Refer to Appendix page 2-10 for important points to note.

## Continued from previous page

### \*When the renewal tool is used.

	Item	MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	When the renewal tool is used	Compatibility (*)	Remarks
		8 points	9 points		0	/
	DI signal	SON reception time	SON reception time		Δ	(Note 8)
	Droighai	Forced stop: EM1 (DB stop)	Forced stop: EM1 (DB stop)/Possible		Δ	(Note 9)
		6 points	6 points	$\sim$	0	
		ALM: After power-up,	ALM: ALM: After power-up,		Δ	(Note 10)
	DO signal	Alarm code output ACD0 (Pin CN1A-19), 1st digit ACD1 (Pin CN1A-18), 2nd digit ACD2 (Pin CN1B-19), 3rd digit	Alarm code output ACD0 (Pin CN1-24), 1st digit ACD1 (Pin CN1-23), 2nd digit ACD2 (Pin CN1-22). 3rd digit	Unsupported	×	(Note 11)
	DIO interface	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink	Input/Output: Sink/source		0	
	Encoder pulse output	ABZ-phase (differential line driver) Z-phase (open-collector)	ABZ-phase (differential line driver) Z-phase (open-collector)		0	(Note 12)
	Absolute position detection system	$PC \rightarrow ABS$ transfer mode TL $\rightarrow ABS$ request	$PC \rightarrow ABS$ transfer mode TL $\rightarrow ABS$ request		0	
	Parameter setting method	Setup software (SETUP161E) Communication method: RS-232C Push-button	MR Configurator2 Communication method: USB Push-button		Δ	(Note 13)
lifier	RS-422/232C communication function	RS-422/232C serial communication function	RS-422 serial communication function	Unsupported	×	(Note 14)
amp	Analog monitor	Input: 2 ch; 10-bit torque; 14-bit speed or equivalent	Input: 2 ch; 10-bit torque; 14-bit speed or equivalent		0	
Servo	Analog monitor output	<ul> <li>2 ch (0 to ±10 V); 10-bit resolution or equivalent [Monitor signal]</li> <li>Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed)</li> <li>Torque (±8 V/max. torque)</li> <li>Current command (±8 V/max. current command)</li> <li>Command pulse frequency (±10 V/500 kpulses/s)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/128 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/2048 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/8192 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/131072 pulses)</li> <li>Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>2 ch (0 to ±10 V); 10-bit resolution or equivalent [Monitor signal]</li> <li>Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed)</li> <li>Torque (±8/max. torque)</li> <li>Current command (±8 V/max. current command)</li> <li>Command pulse frequency (±10 V/4 Mpulses/s)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/100 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/1000 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/1000 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/1000 pulses)</li> <li>Feedback position (±10 V/1 Mpulse/s)</li> <li>Feedback position (±10 V/1 Mpulse/s)</li> <li>Feedback position (±10 V/10 Mpulse/s)</li> <li>Feedback position (±10 V/10 Mpulse/s)</li> <li>Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)</li> <li>Speed command 2 (±8 V/max. speed)</li> <li>Encoder inside temperature (±10 V/128°C)</li> </ul>		Δ	(Note 15) (Note 16)

O: Compatible;  $\Delta$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions;  $\times$ : Incompatible

## (3) SSCNET interface

### \*When the renewal tool is used.

Item		MR-J2S series		MR-J4 series	When the renewal tool is used	Compatibility (*)	Remarks
	Capacity range	0.1 kW to 0.1 kW to 0.6 kW to	o 0.4 kW (100 V) o 37 kW (200 V) o 55 kW (400 V)	0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (100 V) 0.1 kW to 37 kW (200 V) 0.6 kW to 55 kW (400 V)	0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (100 V) 0.1 kW to 37 kW (200 V) 0.6 kW to 55 kW (400 V)	0	(Note 1)
	Control mode	Positior     Speed	n control mode control mode	Position control mode     Speed control mode     Torque control mode		0	
	Network	SSCNET	-	SSCNET (When the MR-J4-T20 SSCNET conversion unit is used.)		0	
	Control signal/ Encoder signal/ Monitor signal Connector	7 kW or less 11 kW to 55 kW	For SSCNET (CN1A, CN1B) 2 pcs. Encoder signal (CN2), 1 unit Monitor signal (CN3), 1 unit For SSCNET (CN1A, CN1B) 2 pcs. Encoder signal (CN2), 1 unit Communication connector (CN3) 1 unit. Monitor signal (CN4), 1 unit Control signal (CON2), 1 unit	MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier • Encoder signal (CN2), 1 unit • Monitor signal (CN3), 1 unit MR-J4-T20 unit • For SSCNET (CN10A, CN10B) 2 pcs. • <b>Different connector shape</b>	With conversion cable	0	
		0 points		3 points		0	
	DI signal	SON rec After pov	eption time ver-up_3 s at maximum	SON reception time		Δ	(Note 8)
amplifier		Forced s	top: EM1 (DB stop)	Forced stop: EM1 (DB stop) / Possible to select EM2 (deceleration stop)		0	(Note 9)
ervo	DO signal	2 points		3 points		0	
S	DIO interface	Input: Sir Output: S	nk/source Sink	Input/Output: Sink/source		0	$\searrow$
	Encoder pulse output	ABZ-pha	se (differential line driver)	ABZ-phase (differential line driver)		0	(Note 12)
	Parameter setting method	Setup so Commun	ftware (SETUP161E) nication method: RS-232C	Setup software (SETUP161E) Communication method: RS-232C (When the MR-J4-T20 SSCNET conversion unit is used.) *A separate junction cable is necessary.		0	(Note 17)
	Analog monitor output	2 ch (0 to equivale [Monitor • Servo n • Torque • Current comma • Speed • Droop p • Droop p • Droop p • Droop p • Droop p	b ±10 V); 10-bit resolution or ent signal] notor speed (±8 V/max. speed) (±8 V/max. torque) command (±8 V/max. current nd) command (±8 V/max. speed) pulses (±10 V/128 pulses) pulses (±10 V/2048 pulses) pulses (±10 V/8192 pulses) pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses) pulses (±10 V/131072 pulses) tage (+8 V/400 V)	<ul> <li>2 ch (0 to ±10 V); 10-bit resolution or equivalent</li> <li>[Monitor signal]</li> <li>Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed)</li> <li>Torque (±8 V/max. torque)</li> <li>Current command (±8 V/max. current command)</li> <li>Speed command (±8 V/max. speed)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/128 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/2048 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/131072 pulses)</li> <li>Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)</li> </ul>		0	

O: Compatible;  $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible Refer to Appendix page 2-10 for important points to note.

### (4) Built-in positioning function

### \*When the renewal tool is used.

	Item	MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	renewal tool is used	Compatibility (*)	Remarks
	Capacity range	0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (100 V) 0.1 kW to 7 kW (200 V)	0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (100 V) 0.1 kW to 7 kW (200 V)	0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (100 V) 0.1 to 7 kW (200 V)	0	(Note 1)
	Control mode	Built-in positioning function	<ul> <li>Built-in positioning function</li> <li>Position control mode (pulse command)</li> <li>Speed control mode (analog command)</li> <li>Torque control mode (analog command)</li> </ul>		0	
	Control signal/ Encoder signal/ Monitor signal Connector	Control signal (CN1A, CN1B), 2 unit Encoder signal (CN2), 1 unit Monitor signal (CN3), 1 unit	Control signal (CN1), 1 unit Encoder signal (CN2), 1 unit Monitor signal (CN6), 1 unit *Different connector shape	With conversion cable Compatible	0	
	Manual pulse generator Maximum input pulse	Open collector 200 kpulses/s	Open collector 200 kpulses/s		0	
		8 points	11 points		0	
	DI signal	SON reception time After power-up, 2 s at maximum	SON reception time After power-up, 5 s at maximum		Δ	(Note 8)
		Forced stop: EM1 (DB stop)	Forced stop: EM1 (DB stop)/Possible to select EM2 (deceleration stop)		Δ	(Note 9)
		5 points	8 points		0	/
ier		ALM: After power-up, the output is on in 1 s at most	ALM: ALM: After power-up, the output is on in 5 s at most		Δ	(Note 10)
	DO signal	Alarm code output ACD0 (Pin CN1A-19), 1st digit ACD1 (Pin CN1A-18), 2nd digit ACD2 (Pin CN1B-19) 3rd digit	Alarm code output ACD0 (Pin CN1-24), 1st digit ACD1 (Pin CN1-23), 2nd digit ACD2 (Pin CN1-22), 3rd digit	Unsupported	×	(Note 11)
ldr	DI/DO combination	1 points	0 points	Unsupported	×	(Note 22)
ervo ar	DIO interface	Input: Sink/source Output: Sink	Input/Output: Sink/source		0	
Š	Number of internal speed commands	7 points	7 points		0	$\searrow$
	Encoder pulse output	ABZ-phase (differential line driver) Z-phase (open-collector)	ABZ-phase (differential line driver) Z-phase (open-collector)		0	(Note 12)
	Parameter setting method	Setup software (SETUP161E) Communication method: RS-232C Push-button	MR Configurator2 Communication method: USB Push-button		Δ	(Note 13)
	RS-422/232C communication function	RS-422/232 serial communication function	RS-422 serial communication function	Unsupported	×	(Note 14)
	Point table	up to 31	up to 255		0	$\sum$
	Absolute speed encoder system	Set by [Pr. 2]	Set by [Pr. PA03]		0	
	Analog monitor input	Input: 2 ch; 10-bit torque; 10-bit override or equivalent	Input: 2 ch; 10-bit torque; 10-bit override or equivalent		0	$\searrow$
	Analog monitor output	<ul> <li>2 ch (0 to ±10 V); 10-bit resolution or equivalent [Monitor signal]</li> <li>Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed)</li> <li>Torque (±8 V/max. torque)</li> <li>Current command (±8 V/max. current command)</li> <li>Speed command (±8 V/max. speed)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/128 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/2048 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/32768 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/131072 pulses)</li> <li>Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>2 ch (0 to ±10 V); 10-bit resolution or equivalent</li> <li>[Monitor signal]</li> <li>Servo motor speed (±8 V/max. speed)</li> <li>Torque (±8 V/max. torque)</li> <li>Current command (±8 V/max. current command)</li> <li>Speed command (±8 V/max. speed)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/100 pulses)</li> <li>Droop pulses (±10 V/1000 pulses)</li> <li>Broop pulses (±10 V/1000 pulses)</li> <li>Broop pulses (±10 V/1000 pulses)</li> <li>Bus voltage (+8 V/400 V)</li> </ul>		Δ	(Note 15) (Note 16)

O: Compatible;  $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible Refer to Appendix page 2-10 for important points to note.

#### <Precautions>

- Note 1. The renewal tool is compatible with the following capacity:
  - General-purpose interface/SSCNET interface: 0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (100 V), 0.1 kW to 37 kW (200 V), and 0.6 kW to 55 kW (400 V)
  - Built-in positioning: 0.1 kW to 0.4 kW (100 V) and 0.1 kW to 7 kW (200 V)
  - 2. Note that the coasting distance is different between the MR-J2S servo amplifier and the MR-J4 servo amplifier.
    - When DB assignment function is used for a servo amplifier of 11 kW or more, set the parameter as follows. For general-purpose interfaces, set [Pr. PD27] as "0006".
      - For SSCNET interfaces, set [Pr. PD08] as "0006".
  - 3. When replacing, some models cannot use the existing regenerative option. Provide regenerative options as necessary by reselecting the capacity, including calculating the regenerative ability again. Refer to Chapter 7.
  - 4. A separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) for the interface is required when the internal 24 V DC power supply for the interface is used for the MR-J2S servo amplifier. <u>Must be provided by the customer. (Not included</u> with the renewal tool.)
  - 5. There is no restart function in the MR-J4 servo amplifier during momentary power interruption. When replacing, if undervoltage (AL 10.1 or AL 10.2) is generated by instantaneous power failure, reset the alarm (turn off the power once) and restart.
  - 6. Please note that if the renewal kit is used, it is necessary to remove the renewal kit when replacing the servo amplifier cooling fan.
  - 7. When replacing, it is necessary to adjust the command pulse train logic setting between the positioning module and the servo amplifier. For details, refer to Part 2 Section 3.7.
  - 8. This is the time between power-on and servo-on reception. Due to different reception times, sometimes review of the external sequence is necessary upon replacement.
  - 9. When replacing to the MR-J2S servo amplifier, it is necessary to set the parameters to EM1 (DB stop) (at the time of shipment of the MR-J4 servo, the parameter is set to EM2 (deceleration stop)). For details about parameter settings, refer to Part 2 for general-purpose interfaces, Part 3 for SSCNET interfaces, and Part 4 for built-in positioning. For built-in positioning, it is not able to change the assignment of the forced stop signal (CN1-42 pin) by the parameter in the MR-J4 servo amplifier. When the assignment of the EMG signal in the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier has been changed, the existing wiring change becomes necessary.
  - 10. This is the time until alarm signal output. Due to different reception times, sometimes review of the external sequence is necessary upon replacement. Refer to Part 7 for details.
  - 11. Note that the renewal tool is not compatible with alarm code output.
  - Upon replacement, it is necessary to set the parameter for the encoder output pulses. For details about parameter settings, refer to Part 2 for general-purpose interfaces, Part 3 for SSCNET interfaces, and Part 4 for built-in positioning.
  - 13. When replacing, a separate communication cable (USB cable: MR-J3USBCBL3M) is required to connect between the servo amplifier and the personal computer.
  - 14. The renewal tool is not compatible with RS-422/232C serial communication functions.
  - 15. Please note that the command pulse frequency and the droop pulse output unit are different.
  - 16. Due to differences in servo motor maximum speed, for secondary and simultaneous replacement the output value of the monitor (servo motor speed) is different from that of the existing servo amplifier.
  - Note that it is required to change the program when using monitor output with existing equipment.
  - 17. In order to connect between the SSCNET conversion unit (model: MR-J4-T20) and the personal computer, both the existing communication cable (model: MR-CPCATCBL3M) and the junction cable for RS-232C (model: MR-J4T20CH00) are required.
  - 18. Please note that the control circuit power supply of the 400 V servo amplifier (7 kW or less) between MR-J2S and MR-J4 are different.
  - 19. Not included with the renewal tool for 400 V. Please note that it is required to be laid again when the terminal size etc. are different.
  - 20. When replacing a converter unit, a new cable for CN1 is required to be laid.
  - 21. A renewal kit and mounting attachment are not compatible with a heat sink outside mounting attachment of the MR-J2S servo amplifier.
  - 22. The renewal tool is not compatible with the DI/DO combination function.

#### (5) Encoder

#### \*When the renewal tool is used.

	Item	MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	When the renewal tool is used	Compatibility (*)	Remarks
ler	Connector	1 pcs.	1 pc, different connector shape	With conversion cable	0	/
Encod	Communication method	Serial communication	Serial communication		0	/
_	Resolution	131072 pulses/rev	4194304 pulses/rev		Δ	(Note)

O: Compatible; △: Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

Note. Similar operation is possible using parameter settings. For details about parameter settings, refer to Part 2 for general-purpose interfaces, Part 3 for SSCNET interfaces, and Part 4 for built-in positioning. For the MR-J4-\_B-RJ020 servo amplifier, if the HG series servo motor is used, the encoder resolution per rotation of the servo motor is not 4194304 pulses/rev but becomes 131072 pulses/rev.

#### (6) Servo motor

#### \*When the renewal tool is used.

	Item	MR-J2S series	MR-J4 series	When the renewal tool is used	Compatibility (*)	Remarks
		HC-KFS	HG-KR (different connector shape)		0	/
		HC-MFS	HG-MR (different connector shape)		0	/
		HC-SFS	HG-SR (different connector shape)		Δ	(Note 1)
ъ		HC-RFS	HG-RR	With conversion	0	/
not	Connector	HC-LFS	HG-JR (different connector shape)		Δ	(Note 1)
10	(power	HC-UFS(B) 2000 r/min	HG-UR	cable	0	/
Sen	supply/brake)	HC-UFS(B) 3000 r/min	HG-KR (different connector shape)		0	/
0)		HA-LFS (7 kW or less)	HG-SR (different connector shape)		0	/
		HA-LFS (11 kW or more)	HG-JR (different connector shape)		Δ	(Note 2) (Note 3) (Note 4)

Note 1. Laying a new electromagnetic brake cable is required when performing a secondary replacement or simultaneous replacement of a motor with brake.

If the HA-LFS motor is replaced with the HG-JR motor, it is necessary to change the crimp terminal of the existing power supply cable.

Refer to Part 8 for details.

- 3. If the existing motor is replaced with the HG-JR11K1M motor or JR15K1M motor, the replacement motor will not have a cooling fan and thermal terminal block. Because the existing wiring becomes unnecessary, insulate the cables as needed.
- 4. Laying a new encoder cable is required when performing a replacement of a following motor. Contact a Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd. if a new cable required.
  - HG-JR22K1M(4) HG-JR15K1(4)
  - HG-JR30K1M(4) HG-JR20K1(4)
  - HG-JR37K1M(4) HG-JR25K1(4)
  - HG-JR45K1M4 HG-JR30K1(4)
  - HG-JR55K1M4 HG-JR37K1(4)

- 1.3 Renewal Tool Product Names
- (1) For general-purpose interface and built-in positioning



(2) For SSCNET interface

(Example) Primary replacement (SC-J2SBJ4KT02K)



- 1.4 Renewal Tool Configuration
- (1) For general-purpose interface and built-in positioning
  - 1) Primary replacement:

When replacing the servo amplifier only



 Secondary replacement: When replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier Simultaneous replacement: When replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously



Servo motor for MR-J4

## (2) For SSCNET interface

- 1) Primary replacement:
  - When replacing the servo amplifier only



Servo motor for MR-J2S

 Secondary replacement: When replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier Simultaneous replacement: When replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously



# 2. RENEWAL TOOL PRODUCT LIST

# (1) For general-purpose interface

No.	Product name	Model	Application	Replacement method
1		SC-J2SJ4KT02K	MR-J4A_servo amplifier capacity: For 100 W, 200 W	
2		SC-J2SJ4KT06K	MR-J4A_servo amplifier capacity: For 400 W, 600 W	
3		SC-J2SJ4KT1K	MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 700 W, 1 kW	
4	Popowal kit	SC-J2SJ4KT3K	MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 2 kW, 3.5 kW	
5	Reliewal kit	SC-J2SJ4KT5K	MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 5 kW	
6		SC-J2SJ4KT7K	MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 7 kW	Used for
7		SC-J2SJ4KT15K	MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 11 kW, 15 kW	primary
8		SC-J2SJ4KT22K	MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 22 kW	replacement
			Control signal conversion cable (SC-J2SJ4CTC03M)	and
0		SC-J2SJ4CSET-01	Encoder conversion cable (SC-J2SJ4ENC03M)	simultaneous
9	0	(for 7 kW or less)	Monitor conversion cable (SC-J2SJ4MOC03M)	replacement.
	Servo amplifier		24 V DC connector cable (SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)	
	cable set		Control signal conversion cable (SC-J2SJ4CTC03M)	
10		SC-J2SJ4CSET-02	Encoder conversion cable (SC-J2SJ4ENC03M)	
10		(for 11 kW or more)	Monitor conversion cable (SC-J2SJ4MO2C03M)	
			24 V DC connector cable (SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)	

# (2) For SSCNET interface

No.	Product name	Model	Application	Replacement method	
1		SC-J2SBJ4KT02K	MR-J4BRJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 100 W, 200 W		
2		SC-J2SBJ4KT06K	MR-J4BRJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 400 W, 600 W		
3		SC-J2SBJ4KT1K	MR-J4B-RJ020 amplifier capacity: For 700 W, 1 kW		
4	Donowol kit	SC-J2SBJ4KT3K	MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 2 kW, 3.5 kW		
5	Renewal kit	SC-J2SBJ4KT5K	MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 5 kW	Lised for	
6	SC-J2	SC-J2SBJ4KT7K	MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 7 kW	primary	
7		SC-J2SBJ4KT15K	MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 11 kW, 15 kW	replacement	
8		SC-J2SBJ4KT22K	MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 22 kW	and	
			Control signal conversion cable (SC-J2SBJ4CT1C03M)	simultaneous	
9		SC-J2SBJ4CSE1-01	Encoder conversion cable (SC-J2SJ4ENC03M)	replacement.	
	Servo amplifier		24 V DC connector cable (SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)		
			Control signal conversion cable (SC-J2SBJ4CT2C03M)		
10	Cable Set	SC-J2SBJ4CSE1-02	Encoder conversion cable (SC-J2SJ4ENC03M)		
			24 V DC connector cable (SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)		

# (3) For built-in positioning

No.	Product name	Model	Application	Replacement method
1		SC-J2SCPJ4KT02K	MR-J4ARJ servo amplifier capacity: For 100 W, 200 W	
2	1	SC-J2SCPJ4KT06K	MR-J4ARJ servo amplifier capacity: For 400 W, 600 W	]
3	Banowal kit	SC-J2SCPJ4KT1K	MR-J4A-RJ servo amplifier capacity: For 700 W, 1 kW	Used for
4	Refiewarkit	SC-J2SCPJ4KT3K	MR-J4A-RJ servo amplifier capacity: For 2 kW, 3.5 kW	primary
5	1	SC-J2SCPJ4KT5K	MR-J4A-RJ servo amplifier capacity: For 5 kW	replacement
6	1	SC-J2SCPJ4KT7K	MR-J4A-RJ servo amplifier capacity: For 7 kW	and
			Control signal conversion cable (SC-J2SCPJ4CTC03M)	simultaneous
7	Servo amplifier		Encoder conversion cable (SC-J2SJ4ENC03M)	replacement.
1	cable set	50-J250PJ405E1-01	Monitor conversion cable (SC-J2SJ4MOC03M)	1
	cable set		24 V DC connector cable (SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)	1

(4)	Common (M	otor side conversion cable)	1

No.	Product name	Model	Application	Replacement method
1		SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-A1	For HC-KFS, HC-MFS $\rightarrow$ HG-KR, HG-MR, Load side	
2		SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-A2	For HC-KFS, HC-MFS $\rightarrow$ HG-KR, HG-MR, Opposite to load side	
3		SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-A1	For HC-KFS, HC-MFS $\rightarrow$ HG-KR, HG-MR, Load side (With brake)	
4	Power supply conversion	SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-A2	For HC-KFS, HC-MFS $\rightarrow$ HG-KR, HG-MR, Opposite to load side (With brake)	
5	Cable	SC-SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
6		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		Used for
7		SC-J2SJ4PW2C1M	For HC-RFS203 with reducer $\rightarrow$ HG-SR202 with reducer	secondary
8		SC-J2SJ4PW3C1M-■	For HA-LFS11K1M/15K1M $\rightarrow$ HG-JR11K1M/15K1M	replacement
9	Encoder	SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-A1	For HC-KFS, HC-MFS $\rightarrow$ HG-KR, HG-MR, Load side	and
10	Conversion	SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-A2	For HC-KFS, HC-MFS $\rightarrow$ HG-KR, HG-MR, Opposite to load side	replacement
11	cable	SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	For HC-SFS $\rightarrow$ HG-SR	replacement.
12	Brake conversion Cable	SC-BKC1CBL□M-L	For HC-SFS $\rightarrow$ HG-SR	
13	Cooling fan Conversion cable	SC-J2SJ4FAN1C1M	For HA-LFS $\rightarrow$ HG-JR	

### (5) Mounting attachment (Note 1, 2, 3)

No.	Product name	Model	Application	Replacement method
1		SC-J2SJ4BS01	MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 700 W, 1 kW MR-J4- B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 700 W, 1 kW	
2		SC-J2SJ4BS02	MR-J4A4 servo amplifier capacity: For 600 W, 1 kW MR-J4B4- RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 600 W, 1 kW	
3			MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 2 kW, 3.5 kW MR-J4B4-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 2 kW, 3.5 kW	
4		50-J25J4B503	MR-J4A4 servo amplifier capacity: For 2 kW MR-J4B4-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 2 kW	
5		SC 125 14B504	MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 5 kW MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 5 kW	
6		30-J23J4B304	MR-J4A4 servo amplifier For 3.5 kW MR-J4B4-RJ020 servo amplifier For 3.5 kW	
7			MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 7 kW MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 7 kW	Used for
8	Mounting	50-J25J4B505	MR-J4A4 servo amplifier capacity: For 7 kW MR-J4B4-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 7 kW	primary replacement
9	attaonment	SC 125 14B506	MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 11 kW, 15 kW MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 11 kW, 15 kW	simultaneous replacement.
10		30-J23J4B300	MR-J4A4 servo amplifier capacity: For 11 kW, 15 kW MR-J4B4-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 11 kW, 15 kW	
11		SC 125 14B507	MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 22 kW MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 22 kW	
12		30-J23J4B307	MR-J4A4 servo amplifier capacity: For 22 kW MR-J4B4-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 22 kW	
13		SC-J2SJ4BS08	MR-J4A4 servo amplifier capacity: For 30 kW MR-J4B4-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 30 kW	
14			MR-J4A servo amplifier capacity: For 30 kW, 37 kW MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 30 kW, 37 kW	
15		SC-J2SJ4BS09	MR-J4A4 servo amplifier capacity: For 37 kW, 45 kW, 55 kW MR-J4B4-RJ020 servo amplifier capacity: For 37 kW, 45 kW, 55 kW	

Note 1. When replacing a servo amplifier of 400 V class, a mounting attachment compatible with its servo amplifier capacity is required to be purchased. Even when replacing a servo amplifier of 200 V/100 V class, if a conversion terminal block is not required, a mounting attachment also is available.

2. A conversion cable on the servo amplifier side is not supplied with the mounting attachment and required to be purchased separately.

3. Since the MR-J2S-500\_4 servo amplifier and the MR-J4-500\_4 servo amplifier have mounting compatibility, no mounting attachment is supplied with them.

# 3. BASIC CONFIGURATION

[Before replacement]



Note. MR-J4 series servo amplifier and servo motor are required to be purchased separately.

- 3.1 Important Points to Note When Replacing
- (1) Please note that replacement may not be possible when multiple units are set in a line due to the clearance between the servo amplifiers, the model, and the number of units. (Refer to Chapter 8 of this Appendix regarding the dimensions)
- (2) Depending on the condition of the existing setup, sometimes noise reduction techniques are necessary when replacing.
- (3) When using the existing cables, please consider the remaining life of the cables. If deterioration is significant, replacing with a new cable is recommended.
- (4) Because the conversion cable does not have a long bending life, fix the cable when using.
- (5) Contact us if using an encoder cable longer than 50 m with long distance wiring. (For secondary and simultaneous replacement) Contact us when replacing with an HG-KR or MR motor if the existing encoder cable is longer than 30 m.
- (6) No oil seal is attached to the standard type MR-J4 servo motor. Take care when selecting if the existing MR-J2S servo motor has an attached oil seal. Contact a sales representative if a servo motor with an oil seal is required.
- (7) Depending on machine conditions (inertia, load, etc.), there is a possibility of insufficient servo amplifier capacity after replacement. Carefully consider the capacity in relation to the replacement.
- (8) Although use of dynamic brake resistance standardly equipped to the replacement MR-J4 servo amplifier is possible, take care because the coasting distance differs depending on the characteristics of the dynamic brake. In addition, do not use dynamic braking at high frequencies.
- (9) Check Part 9 of this document for important points to note when using optional or peripheral equipment.
- (10) Contact a sales representative if the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier or servo motor is a special product.
- (11) Although the servo motor model of the MR-J2S-series servo motor may not be displayed properly with MR Configurator2, this is normal. Do not use the MR Configurator2 advanced functions (machine analyzer, gain search, machine simulation, etc.) because they do not work accurately.

3.2 Selection of Products

## 3.2.1 Replacement selection flow



### (1) Replacement selection flow

(For existing servo motors other than HC-KFS46, HC-KFS410, HC-RFS, HC-LFS and HA-LFS series)

1) Primary replacement menu

	Check the combination of the existing models.
	Select the primary replacement model servo amplifier from column 2 of the replacement combination list in Section 4.1 to 4.5.
	Select the renewal kit from column 3 of the replacement combination list in Section 4.1 to 4.5.
2)	Secondary replacement menu
	Check the combination of the existing servo motor model or of the existing models.
	Select the secondary replacement models from column 2 and 4 of the replacement combination list in Section 4.1 to 4.5.

Select the renewal kit from column 3 and the motor side conversion cable from column 5 of the replacement combination list in Section 4.1 to 4.5.

3) Simultaneous replacement menu



# (2) Replacement selection flow

(For existing HC-KFS46, HC-KFS410, HC-RFS, HC-LFS and HA-LFS series servo motors)

1) Primary replacement menu



Select the renewal kit from column 6 and the motor side conversion cable from column 7 of the replacement combination list in Section 4.1 to 4.5.

# 4. REPLACMENT COMBINATION LIST

# 4.1 General-Purpose Interface Replacement Combination List (100 V/200 V Class)

### (1) Existing HC-KFS motor series (standard/with brake, G1, G2 reducer)

#### O: Compatible; $\Delta$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

(1)		(2)	(3)	(4)		(5)				
	Existing model	Primary/secon	dary/simultaneous							
	(Note 13)	replacer	nent models	S	econdary	replacement/simultaneous replacement models				
	( -)	(No	te 5, 14)			Matan				
Servo	Servo motor	Servo	Renewal	Servo motor model		IVIOTOF S	de conversion cable model			
amplifier	model	model	kit model	(Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply	Encoder	Brake		
model	model	(Note 1, 12)	int model	(1010-1)	oompaability	conversion cable	conversion cable	conversion cable		
[Small ca	pacity/low inertia HC-KFS	series, standard	/with brake] ((B) rep	esents models with brake	)		·			
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS053(B)	MB 14 104/1)		HG-KR053(B)						
10A(1)	HC-KFS13(B)	WIR-J4-10A(1)	SC-12S-14KT02K	HG-KR13(B)		Without brake:				
MR-J2S-	HC-KES23(B)	MR-14-20A(1)	00 020041(1021(	HG-KR23(B)		SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-		Built in to		
20A(1)						■ With broke:	SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	power supply		
MR-J25- 40Δ(1)	HC-KFS43(B)	MR-J4-40A(1)	SC-J2SJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)	(Note 4)	SC-		cable		
MR-12S-						J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		cabio.		
70A	HC-KFS73(B)	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)						
[Small ca	pacity/low inertia HC-KFS	series with gene	eral reducer (G1)] ((B	) represents models with t	orake)					
	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G1 1/5						
	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/12			HG-KR053(B)G1 1/12						
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/20	MR-J4-10A(1)		HG-KR053(B)G1 1/20						
10A(1)	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/5			HG-KR13(B)G1 1/5						
	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/12			HG-KR13(B)G1 1/12						
	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/20		50-J25J4K102K	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/20						
	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G1 1/5	-	Without brake:				
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/12	MR-14-20A(1)		(Note 2)		SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-		Built in to		
20A(1)		WIR-J4-20A(1)		HG-KR23(B)G1 1/20	Δ			power supply		
	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/20			(Note 2)	(Note 4)	With brake:	SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-	conversion		
	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/5			HG-KR43(B)G1 1/5		SC-		cable.		
MR-12S-	HC-KES43(B)G1 1/12	MR-J4-40A(1)		HG-KR43(B)G1 1/12		J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■				
40A(1)	10 10 040(8)01 1/12		SC-J2SJ4KT06K	(Note 2)						
. ,	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/20			HG-KR43(B)G1 1/20						
	HC KES73(B)C1 1/5			(Note 2)	-					
MR-12S-	10-11 0/ 5(D)01 1/5			HG-KR73(B)G1 1/12						
70A	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/12	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SJ4KT1K	(Note 2)						
	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/20			HG-KR73(B)G1 1/20						
[Small ca	pacity/low inertia HC-KFS	series with high	-precision reducer (G	2)] ((B) represents models	with brak	(e)				
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5						
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/9			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11						
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/20			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21						
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/29	MR-J4-10A(1)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33						
10A(1)	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5						
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/9		SC-J2SJ4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11	-					
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/20			HG KR13(B)G7 1/21	-	With out backs				
	HC-KES23(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5		SC-12S-14PW1C03M-		Built in to		
MR-12S-	HC-KES23(B)G2 1/9			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	×			power supply		
20A(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/20	MR-J4-20A(1)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	(Note 3)	With brake:	SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversion		
20A(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33	(Note 4)	SC-		cable.		
	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5	1	J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■				
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/9	MP 14 404(1)	SC 12S MKTOEK	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11	]					
40A(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/20	WIX-34-40A(1)	00-02004K100K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21						
	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33	1					
	HC-KFS73(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5	ł					
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS73(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11	4					
TUA	HC-KFS/3(B)G2 1/20			HG-KR/3(B)G/ 1/21	4					
	nu-kfs/3(B)G2 1/29			пс-кк/з(в)с/ 1/33		I				

# (2) Existing HC-KFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

	(1)		O: Compa	atible; A: Limited fu	nctions	or compatible with o		: incompatible		
	(1)	(2) Primany/secon	(3)	(4)			(5)			
	Existing model (Note 13)	replacer (No	te 5, 14)	S	econdary	replacement/simultaneous replacement models				
Servo	<b>.</b>	Servo				Motor si	de conversion cable model			
amplifier	Servo motor	amplifier	Renewal kit model	(Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply	Encoder	Brake		
model	moder	(Note 1, 12)	Kit model	(Note I)	Compatibility	conversion cable	conversion cable	conversion cable		
[Small ca	pacity/low inertia HC-KFS	series with high	-precision reducer. fl	ange output type (G5)] ((B)	represen	ts models with brake)				
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/5	5	,	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/5		, í				
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/11			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/11						
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/21			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/21						
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/33			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/33						
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-10A(1)		HG-KR053(B)G5 1/45						
10A(1)	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/5						
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/11		SC 12S MATOOK	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/11	-					
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/21		3C-J23J4K102K	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/21						
	HC-KES13(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/45						
	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/5	1	Without brake:				
MD 100	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/11			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/11		SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-		Built in to		
MR-J2S- 204(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4-20A(1)		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/21	$\Delta$ (Note 4)	■ With brake:	SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	power supply		
207(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/33			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/33	(11010 4)	SC-		cable.		
	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/45		J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■				
	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR43(B)G5 1/5						
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/11			HG-KR43(B)G5 1/11	-					
40A(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4-40A(1)	50-J25J4K100K	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/21						
	HC-KES43(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR43(B)G5 1/45						
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-70A		HG-KR73(B)G5 1/5						
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/11			HG-KR73(B)G5 1/11						
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/21		SC-J2SJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/21						
104	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/33			HG-KR73(B)G5 1/33						
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR73(B)G5 1/45						
[Small ca	pacity/low inertia HC-KFS	series with high	-precision reducer, s	haft output type (G7)] ((B)	represents	s models with brake)	i	i		
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5	-					
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/11			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11						
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33						
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/45			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/45	1					
10A(1)	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/5	MR-J4-10A(1)		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5						
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/11			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11						
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/21		SC-J2SJ4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21						
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33						
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/45		-	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/45	-	Without brake:				
	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/1			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11		SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-		Built in to		
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-20A(1)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	Δ		SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	power supply		
20A(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33	(Note 4)	With brake:	· · · · · -	conversion		
	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/45			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/45		12S.I4PWBK1C03M-■		cable.		
	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5	]					
MR125-	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/11			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11	1					
40A(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-40A(1)	SC-J2SJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	4					
`,	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33	4					
	HC-KES73(B)G7 1/45			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5	1					
	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/11			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11	1					
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21	1					
70A	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33	1					
	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/45			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/45						

(3) Existing HC-KFS46, KFS410 motor

(-)	J -	- ,	-							
				O: Compatib	ole; ∆: Limite	ed functio	ons or co	mpatible with certain of	conditions; ×: Inc	compatible
(	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4) (5)			(6)	(7)		
Existing model (Note 13)		Primary repla (No	acement model ote 5)		Secondary replacement/simultaneous replacement models					
Senio		Servo			Motor side co	nversion cable model				
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1)	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewalkit model	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Small capa	city/low inertia	HC-KFS series	, standard/with b	rake] ((B) represe	ents models with	brake)				-
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS46	MR-J4-70A	SC-	MR-J4-40A		∆ (Note 4)	(Note 11)	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	Built in to
70A	HC-KFS410	(Note 10)	J2SJ4KT1K	(Note 10)	10-1143	(Note 15)		With brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversio n cable.

# (4) Existing HC-MFS motor series (standard/with brake, G1, G2 reducer)

#### O: Compatible; $\Delta$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)		(5)				
	Existing model (Note 13)	Primary/seconda replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Second	ary replacement/simultaneous replacement models				
Servo	- ·	Servo				Motor sid	le conversion cable mod	el		
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	(Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable		
[Small ca	pacity/ultra-low inertia H	C-MFS series, st	andard/with brak	el ((B) represents models	with bral	ke)	1	1		
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS053(B)			HG-MR053(B)						
10A(1)	HC-MFS13(B)	WIR-J4-10A(1)	SC-	HG-MR13(B)						
MR-J2S- 20A(1)	HC-MFS23(B)	MR-J4-20A(1)	J2SJ4KT02K	HG-MR23(B)	0	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	Built in to power		
MR-J2S- 40A(1)	HC-MFS43(B)	MR-J4-40A(1)	SC- J2SJ4KT06K	HG-MR43(B)	Ŭ	With brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	cable.		
MR-J2S- 70A	HC-MFS73(B)	MR-J4-70A	SC- J2SJ4KT1K	HG-MR73(B)						
[Small ca	pacity/ultra-low inertia H	C-MFS series with	th general reduce	er (G1)] ((B) represents m	odels wit	ı brake)				
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G1 1/5						
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/12			HG-KR053(B)G1 1/12						
MR-J2S- 10A(1)	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/20	MR-J4-10A(1)		HG-KR053(B)G1 1/20						
	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/5		SC-	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/5		Motor side conversion cable model         Image: Power supply conversion cable       Encoder conversion cable       Brake conversion cable         ake)       Encoder       Built in to power supply conversion         Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■       SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■       Built in to power supply conversion cable         Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■       SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■       Built in to power supply conversion cable         Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■       SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■       Built in to power supply conversion cable.         Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■       SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■       Built in to power supply conversion cable.         dels with brake)       SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■       SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■       Built in to power supply conversion cable.         dels with brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■       SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■       Built in to power supply conversion cable.         dels with brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■       SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■       Built in to power supply conversion cable.				
	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/12		J2SJ4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/12						
	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/20	-		HG-KR13(B)G1 1/20						
	HC-MF523(B)G1 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G1 1/5	-	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■ With brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■				
MR-J2S- 20A(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/12	MR-J4-20A(1)		(Note 2)			SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	Built in to power supply conversion		
	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/20			(Note 2)	(NOLE 4)			cable.		
	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/5	1		HG-KR43(B)G1 1/5	-					
		MR-J4-40A(1)		HG-KR43(B)G1 1/12						
MR-J25- 404(1)	HC-MF543(B)G1 1/12		3C-	(Note 2)						
40/ ((1)	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/20		020041110011	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/20						
				(Note 2)						
MR- 125-	HC-INF5/3(B)G1 1/5		SC- J2SJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/3						
70A	HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/12	MR-J4-70A		(Note 2)						
	HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/20			HG-KR73(B)G1 1/20						
[Small ca	pacity/ultra-low inertia H	C-MFS series with	th high-precision	reducer (G2)] ((B) repres	ents mod	els with brake)				
	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5						
	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/9			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11						
	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/20			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21						
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS053(B)G2	MR-J4-10A(1)		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33						
10A(1)	HC-MES13(B)G2 1/5		sc	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5						
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/9		J2SJ4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11						
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/20			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21						
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33		Without brake:				
	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5	X (Niste 2)	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	Built in to power		
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/9	MR-14-20A(1)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	(Note 3)	With brake:	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	cable		
20A(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/20	1011 04 201 (1)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	(11010 4)	SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		ouble.		
	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33						
	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/5		80	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5						
40A(1)	HC-MES43(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-40A(1)	J2SJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11	1					
	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/20		5200-111001	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33	1					
	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5	1					
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/9	MD 14 704	SC-	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11	1					
70A	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/20	WIK-J4-70A	J2SJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21	]	1				
70A	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33						

# (5) Existing HC-MFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

-	-		O: Co	mpatible; ∆: Limite	ed functi	ons or compatible with	certain conditions	s; ×: Incompatible		
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4) (5)						
	Existing model (Note 13)	Primary/seconda replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Seconda	ary replacement/simultaneous	replacement models			
Servo		Servo	_			Motor sid	le conversion cable mod	version cable model		
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable		
[Small ca	pacity/ultra-low inertia H	C-MFS series wit	h high-precision	reducer, flange output typ	be (G5)] ((I	B) represents models with bral	(e)	•		
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/5						
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/11			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/11						
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/21 HC-MFS053(B)G5			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/21	-					
MR-J2S- 10A(1)	1/33 HC-MFS053(B)G5	MR-J4-10A(1)		HG-KR053(B)G5 1/33	-					
	1/45 HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/5		SC-	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/45 HG-KR13(B)G5 1/5						
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/11		J2SJ4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/11						
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/21			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/21						
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/33			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/33	_	With out brokes				
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/45		Vitnout brake:	80	Built in to power		
	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/5		SC-J2SJ4PW ICU3W-■	50- HA I3ENM1C03M ■	supply conversion		
MR-12S-	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/11			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/11	(Note 4)	SC- 12S MPWBK1C03M-		cable.		
20A(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4-20A(1)		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/21	_	30-32334F WBR 1003M-				
()	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/33			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/33	_					
	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/45	_					
MR-J2S- 40A(1)	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-40A(1) MR-J4-70A		HG-KR43(B)G5 1/5	_					
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/11		SC-	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/11						
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/21		J2SJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/21						
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/33			HG-KR43(B)G5 1/33						
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR43(B)G5 1/45						
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/5		SC- J2SJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/5						
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/11			HG-KR/3(B)G5 1/11						
70A	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/21			4KT1K HG-KR73(B)G5 1/21	_					
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/33			HG-KR/3(B)G5 1/33	_					
[Small ca	nacity/low inertia HC-ME	S series with hig	-precision reduc	cer shaft output type (G7	)] ((B) repr	esents models with brake)				
[Onali ca	HC-MES053(B)G7 1/5	S series with high	h-precision reduc	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5	)] ((B) rep	resents models with brake)				
	HC-MES053(B)G7 1/3			110-111033(D)01 1/3						
	1/11			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11						
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/21			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21						
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33						
10A(1)	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/45	WIX-34-10A(1)	80	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/45						
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/5		125 MKT02K	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5						
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/11		520541(1021(	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11						
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/21			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21						
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33		Without brake:				
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/45			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/45	^	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	Built in to power		
	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5	(Note 4)	With brake:	HAJ3ENM1C03M-	supply conversion		
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/11			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	(11010 4)	SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		cable.		
20A(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-20A(1)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21						
. ,	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33						
	TU-IVIES23(B)G7 1/45			ПG-KK23(В)G7 1/45						
	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5						
MR-J2S-	HC MES43(B)G7 1/11	MB 14 404/41	SC-	HC KR43(B)G7 1/11						
40A(1)	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-40A(1)	J2SJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21						
	HC MESA3(D)C7 1/33			HC KR43(D)C7 1/33						
	HC MES73/D/C7 4/F			HC KP73(P)C7 1/45						
	HC-MES73/B)C7 1/1			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/1						
MR-J2S-	HC_MES73/B)C7 1/21	MR- 14 70A	SC-	HG_KR73(B)G7 1/21						
70A	HC-MES73(B)G7 1/23	WII 1-0-7-7 UA	J2SJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33						
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/45			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/45						

(6)	Existing HC-SFS	motor series	(standard/with	brake, G2 reduce	r)
-----	-----------------	--------------	----------------	------------------	----

#### O: Compatible; $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; $\times$ : Incompatible

(1)		(2)	(3)	(4)		(5)				
	Existing model	Primary/seconda	ary/simultaneous		Casandar	e / ven le com en t/sins ulter e				
	(Note 13)	(Note	5, 14)		Secondar	y replacement/simultane	cement/simultaneous replacement models			
Sonio		Servo				Motor side conversion cable model				
amplifier	Servo motor	amplifier	Renewal kit	Servo motor model		Power supply	Encoder	Brake		
model	model	model	model	(Note 1)	Compatibility	conversion cable	conversion cable	conversion cable		
		(Note 1, 12)					conversion cable			
[Medium	Medium capacity/medium inertia HC-SFS series, standard/with brake] ((B) represents mode		s with brake	e)						
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS52(B)	MR-J4-60A	SC-	HG-SR52(B)						
UUA			J23J4K100K			SC-				
MR-J2S-	HC SES102(B)	MD 14 100A	A 100A SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2	SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2						
100A	HC-SF3102(B)	WIR-J4-100A	J2SJ4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)						
	HC SES121(B)			HC SP121(B)		SC HA 13DW/1C1M				
	HC-SES152(B)			110-51(121(b)		SC-IIAJJE WICHM				
MR- 125-	HC-SES153(B)	MR-J4-200A		HG-SR152(B)		SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2				
200A	HC-SES201(B)			HG-SR201(B)	Δ	0.001 112:10 111 02				
	HC-SFS202(B)		SC-		(Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)		
	HC-SFS203(B)		J2SJ4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)	` '					
	HC-SFS301(B)			HG-SR301(B)						
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS352(B)	MR-J4-350A				SC-HAJ3PW1C1M				
350A	HC-SFS353(B)			HG-SR352(B)						
MR-J2S-			SC-							
500A	пс-згозо2(в)	WIR-J4-300A	J2SJ4KT5K	HG-3K302(B)						
MR-J2S-	HC-SES702(B)	MR-J4-700A	SC-	HG-SR702(B)		Existing cable can be				
700A	110 61 61 62(B)		J2SJ4KT7K			used.				
[Medium of	capacity/medium inertia F	IC-SFS series wi	th high-precision	reducer (G2)] ((B) repre	sents mode	ls with brake)	i			
	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/5	MR-J4-60A		HG-SR52(B)G7 1/5						
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/9		SC-	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/11						
60A	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/20		MR-J4-60A	J2SJ4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/21					
	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/29			HG SP52(B)G7 1/35						
	HC-SES102(B)G2 1/45			HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5						
	HC-SES102(B)G2 1/9			HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11						
MR-J2S-	HC-SES102(B)G2 1/20	MR14-100A	SC-	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21		SC-				
100A	HC-SES102(B)G2 1/29		J2SJ4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33		SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2				
	HC-SFS102(B)G2 1/45			HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45						
	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/5			HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5						
	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/9			HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11						
	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/20			HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21	×					
	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/29			HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33	(Note 3)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/45			HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45	(Note 6)					
200A	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/5	WIR-J4-200A	80	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5						
	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/9		20- 125 MKT3K	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11						
	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/20		320341(15)(	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21						
	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/29			HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33						
	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/45			HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45		SC-HAI3PW1C1M				
MR-12S-	HC-SFS352(B)G2 1/5			HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5						
350A	HC-SFS352(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-350A		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11						
	HC-SFS352(B)G2 1/20			HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21						
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS502(B)G2 1/5	MR-J4-500A	SC-	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5						
MD 120	пс-эгэрл2(в)G2 1/9		J25J4K15K	пG-SK502(В)G7 1/11		Evicting cohio con he	-			
700A	HC-SFS702(B)G2 1/5	MR-J4-700A	J2SJ4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G7 1/5		used.				

# (7) Existing HC-SFS motor series (G1 reducer)

. ,	J.		O: Cor	, mpatible; ∆: Limite	d functio	ns or compatible w	vith certain conditio	ons; ×: Incompatible
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
	Existing model (Note 13)	Primary/seconda replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Secondar	ry replacement/simultane	eous replacement models	5
Servo		Servo				Mote	or side conversion cable	model
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1) Compatibility		Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Medium	capacitv/medium inertia I	IC-SFS series wi	th general reduce	er (G1)] ((B) represents models with bra		brake. (H) represents for	ot-mounting)	
	HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/11		SC- J2SJ4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/11			5/	
MR-J2S- 60A	HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/29	MR-J4-60A		HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/29				
	HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/33 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/59			HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/33 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/59				
MR-J2S- 100A	HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4-100A	SC- J2SJ4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/59		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		(Note 7)
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/1 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/59		SC- J2SJ4KT3K	HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/59	A (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	
2004	HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/b HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/1 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/43			HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/b HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/l1 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/l7 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/59				
MR-J2S- 350A	HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4-350A		HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/59		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-J2S- 500A	HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4-500A	SC- J2SJ4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/35				
MR-J2S- 700A	HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4-700A	SC- J2SJ4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/43		Existing cable can be used.		

# (8) Existing HC-SFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

			O: Cor	npatible; ∆: Limite	d functio	ns or compatible w	vith certain conditio	ons; ×: Incompatible	
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)		
	Existing model (Note 13)	Primary/second replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Secondar	y replacement/simultaneous replacement models			
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Mote Power supply conversion cable	or side conversion cable Encoder conversion cable	model Brake conversion cable	
[Medium	capacity/medium inertia F	C-SFS series wi	th high-precision	reducer, flange output ty	pe (G5)] ((E	<ol><li>represents models wit</li></ol>	h brake)		
MR-J2S- 60A	HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-60A	SC- J2SJ4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/45					
MR-J2S- 100A	HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-100A	SC- J2SJ4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/23 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/45		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2			
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/23 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/33	MR- 14-2004		HG-SR152(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/45	 (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)	
200A	HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/23 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-200A	SC- J2SJ4	SC- J2SJ4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/45		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-J2S- 350A	HC-SFS352(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS352(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS352(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS502(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-350A	SC-	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR502(B)G5 1/5					
500A	HC-SFS502(B)G5 1/11	MR-J4-500A	J2SJ4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G5 1/11			-		
MR-J2S- 700A	HC-SFS702(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-700A	SC- J2SJ4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G5 1/5		Existing cable can be used.			
[Medium	capacity/medium inertia H	IC-SFS series wi	th high-precision	reducer, shaft output typ	e (G7)] ((B)	represents models with	brake)		
MR-J2S- 60A	HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-60A	SC- J2SJ4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/45					
MR-J2S- 100A	HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-100A	SC- J2SJ4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45		SC-SAJ3PW2KC1M- S2			
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/45	MR- 14-2004		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/23 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45	 (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)	
MR-J2S- 200A	HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/45	WIN-07-200A	SC- J2SJ4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45		SC-HA 13DW/4C1M			
MR-J2S- 350A	HC-SFS352(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS352(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS352(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-350A	20	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21					
MR-J2S- 500A	HC-SFS502(B)G7 1/5	MR-J4-500A	SC- J2SJ4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5	/5 /11				
MR-J2S- 700A	HC-SFS702(B)G7 1/5	MR-J4-700A	SC- J2SJ4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G7 1/5		Existing cable can be used.			

			O: C	ompatible; 4	∆: Limited functior	ns or cor	npatible w	ith certain con	ditions; ×: Inc	ompatible	
	(1) (2) (3) Existing model Primary replacement model			(4)	(5)		(6)	(7)			
E	Existing model (Note 13)	Primary repla (No	cement model te 5)		Secondary	replaceme	nt/simultaneou	us replacement mo	dels		
Sonio		Servo		Servo	Son/o motor	Convo motor		Motor side conversion cable			
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	amplifier model (Note 1)	model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable	
[Medium	capacity/ultra-low inertia	HC-RFS series	, standard/with I	orake] ((B) repre	sents models with brake	e)	-				
MR-J2S-	HC-RFS103(B)	MR 14 200A		MR 14 200A	HG-RR103(B)						
200A	HC-RFS153(B)	WIX-34-200A	SC- J2SJ4KT3K	WIX-34-200A	HG-RR153(B)		SC- J2SJ4KT3K			Eviating	
MR-J2S- 350A	HC-RFS203(B)	MR-J4-350A		MR-J4-350A	J4-350A HG-RR203(B)	0		Existing cable can be used.	SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	cable can	
MR-J2S-	HC-RFS353(B)		SC-	MD 14 5004	HG-RR353(B)		SC-			de used.	
500A	HC-RFS503(B)	MR-J4-500A	J2SJ4KT5K	WIR-J4-500A	HG-RR503(B)		J2SJ4KT5K				
[Medium	capacity/ultra-low inertia	HC-RFS series	with high-precis	sion reducer (G2	)] ((B) represents model	s with brak	e)				
[Medium of	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/29 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4-200A (Note 10)	SC- J2SJ4KT3K	J4-200A e 10)	MR-J4-100A (Note 10)	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45		(Note 11)	SC-		
200A	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/29 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4-200A		MR-J4-200A	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45		SC-	-S2	SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)	
MR-J2S- 350A	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/29 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4-350A (Note 10)		MR-J4-200A (Note 10)	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45	(Note 3) (Note 4)	J2SJ4KT3K	SC- J2SJ4PW2C1M			
MR-J2S- 500A	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/29 HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/5	MR-J4-500A (Note 10)	SC- J2SJ4KT5K	MR-J4-350A (Note 10)	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5		(Note 11)	SC- HAJ3PW1C1M			
	HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/20	MR-J4-500A		MR-J4-500A	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11		J2SJ4KT5K				

# (9) Existing HC-RFS motor series (standard/with brake, G2 reducer)

# (10) Existing HC-RFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

			C	: Compatible	e; $\Delta$ : Limited fu	nctions	or compatil	ole with certain	conditions; ×: li	ncompatible
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)		(6)		(7)	
Exi	sting model Note 13)	Primary replac (Note	ement model e 5)		Second	lary replac	cement/simultar	neous replacement m	nodels	
Servo	0	Servo	Densmith	Servo	Servo motor		Demonst	Motor	side conversion cable	e
amplifier	model	model	model	model	model	Compatibility	kit model	Power supply	Encoder	Brake
model	moder	(Note 1, 12)	moder	(Note 1)	(Note 1)	Company	Kit model	conversion cable	conversion cable	cable
[Medium	capacity/ultra-low in	ertia HC-RFS se	ries with high-p	recision reducer,	flange output type (0	G5)] ((B) r	epresents mod	els with brake)		
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/5				HG-SR102(B)G5 1/5			· · · · · ·		
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/11	MR- 14-2004		MR- 14-100A	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/11					
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/21	(Note 10)		(Note 10)	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/21		(Note 11)			
	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/33	(		(	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/33			SC-		
MR-J2S-	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/45				HG-SR102(B)G5 1/45			SAJ3PW2KC1M-		
200A	HC-RFS153(B)G51/5				HG-SR152(B)G5 1/5	-		S2		
	HC-RES153(B)G5 1/11	MP 14 200A	SC-	MP 14 2004	HG-SR152(B)G5 1/11					
	HC-RES153(B)G5 1/33	WII - 34-200A	J2SJ4KT3K	WII - 34-200A	HG-SR152(B)G5 1/33	-				
	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/45				HG-SR152(B)G5 1/45		SC-			
	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/5				HG-SR202(B)G5 1/5	×	J2SJ4KT3K		SC-	()
	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/11				HG-SR202(B)G5 1/11	(Note 3)			HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR-J25-	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/21	(Note 10)		MR-J4-200A	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/21	(Note 4)		50- 125 MDW2C1M		
550A	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/33	(1000 10)		(10000-10)	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/33			320341 W2011		
	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/45				HG-SR202(B)G5 1/45					
	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/5				HG-SR352(B)G5 1/5					
ı -	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/11	MR-J4-500A		MR-J4-350A	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/11		(Note 11)			
MR-J2S-	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/21	(Note 10)	SC-	(Note 10)	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/21		. ,	SC-		
500A	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/33		J2SJ4KT5K	<	HC \$P502(B)C5 1/5	-		HAJ3PW1C1M		
	HC-RES503(B)G5 1/11	1 MR-14-500A MR-14-500A	110-51(502(b)05 1/5	-	SC-					
	HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/21	WI (-04-300/A	MR-J4-500A		HG-SR502(B)G5 1/11		J2SJ4KT5K			
Medium c	apacity/ultra-low ine	ertia HC-RFS seri	es with high-pr	ecision reducer.	flange output type (G	7)] ((B) re	presents mode	s with brake)		
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/5				HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5	. )] ((=)				
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/11				HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11					
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-200A		MR-J4-100A	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21		(Note 11)			
	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/33	(Note 10)		(Note 10)	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33					
MR-J2S-	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/45				HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45			SAI3PW2KC1M-		
200A	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/5				HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5			S2		
	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/11		SC-		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11					
	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-200A	J2SJ4KT3K	MR-J4-200A	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21	-				
	HC-RF5153(B)G7 1/35				HG-SR152(B)G7 1/35	-	80			
	HC-RES203(B)G7 1/5				HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5	×	.12S.14KT3K		SC-	
	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/11				HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11	(Note 3)			HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR-J2S-	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-350A		MR-J4-200A	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21	(Note 4)		SC-		
350A	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/33	(Note 10)		(Note 10)	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33			J2SJ4PW2C1W		
	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/45				HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45					
	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/5				HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5					
	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/11	MR-J4-500A		MR-J4-350A	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11		(Note 11)			
MR-J2S-	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/21	(Note 10)	SC-	(Note 10)	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21		(	SC- HAJ3PW1C1M		
500A	HC-RES353(B)G7 1/33		J2SJ4KT5K							
	HC-RES503(B)G7 1/1	MR-14-5004		MR-14-5004	TG-SK3U2(D)G/ 1/5	1	SC-			
	HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/21				HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11		J2SJ4KT5K			

# (11) Existing HC-UFS motor series

#### O: Compatible; △: Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

(	1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(4) (5)						
Existin (Not	g model te 13)	Primary/secondary/simultaneous replacement models (Note 5, 14)			:	Secondary replacement/simultar	neous replacement mode	els					
Servo		Servo		Servo motor		Motor s	ide conversion cable m	odel					
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable					
[Medium capad	city/flat type HC-U	FS series, standa	ard/with brake] ((B)	represents mode	ls with bra	ake)							
MR-J2S-70A	HC-UFS72(B)	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SJ4KT1K	HG-UR72(B)									
MR-J2S-200A	HC-UFS152(B)	MR-J4-200A	SC 12S MKT2K	HG-UR152(B)		Eviating apple	SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	Evisting cable can be					
MR-J2S-350A	HC-UFS202(B)	MR-J4-350A	50-J25J4K13K	HG-UR202(B)	0	Existing cable		Existing cable can be					
MR-J2S-500A	HC-UFS352(B) HC-UFS502(B)	MR-J4-500A	SC-J2SJ4KT5K	HG-UR352(B) HG-UR502(B)		can be used.		useu.					
Small capacity	flat type HC-UFS	series, standard/	with brake] ((B) rep	resents models v	vith brake	)							
MR-J2S- 10A(1)	HC-UFS13(B)	MR-J4-10A(1)	SC- 125 14KT02K	HG-KR13(B)		Without brake:							
MR-J2S- 20A(1)	HC-UFS23(B)	MR-J4-20A(1)	30-52354RT02R	HG-KR23(B)	X (Note 2)	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	Built in to power supply					
MR-J2S- 40A(1)	HC-UFS43(B)	MR-J4-40A(1)	SC-J2SJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)	(NOLE 3)	SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-		conversion cable.					
MR-J2S-70A	HC-UFS73(B)	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)									

Refer to Appendix page 2-65 for important points to note.

#### (12) Existing HC-LFS motor series

O: Compatible; △: Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

(	1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5	5)	(6)		(7)			
Existing model Primary replacement model (Note 13) (Note 5) Secondary replacement/simultaneous replacement model							nt models					
		Servo		Servo	Servo			Motor side conve	or side conversion cable model			
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	amplifier model (Note 1)	motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable		
[Medium capac	/ledium capacity/low inertia HC-LFS series, standard/with brake] ((B) represents models with brake)											
MR-J2S-60A	HC-LFS52(B)	MR-J4-60A (Note 10)	SC-J2SJ4KT06K	MR-J4-70A (Note 10)	HG- JR73(B)		(Nete 11)	SC-				
MR-J2S-100A	HC-LFS102(B)	MR-J4-100A (Note 10)	SC-J2SJ4KT1K	MR-J4-200A (Note 10)	HG- JR153(B)		(Note TT)	SAJSPWZKCTW- S2				
MR-J2S-200A	HC-LFS152(B)	MR-J4-200A (Note 10)	SC-J2SJ4KT3K	MR-J4-350A (Note 10)	HG-	(Note 3)	SC-	SC- J2SJ4PW2C1M	HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)		
MR-J2S-350A	HC-LFS202(B)	MR-J4-350A		MR-J4-350A	JK353(B)		J23J4K13K	80				
MR-J2S-500A	HC-LFS302(B)	MR-J4-500A	SC-J2SJ4KT5K	MR-J4-500A	HG- JR503(B)		SC- J2SJ4KT5K	HAJ3PW1C1M				

### (13) Existing HA-LFS motor series

			O: C	Compatible; $\Delta$	: Limited fun	ictions	or compatil	ole with certain con	ditions; ×	: Incompatible
(1	)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)		(6)		(7)	
Existing (Note	i model e 13)	Primary repla	te 5)		Secon	dary repl	acement/simul	aneous replacement mod	dels	
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1)	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Motor side cor Power supply conversion Cable	Encoder Conversion cable	e model Brake/Conversion cable for the cooling fan
[Medium/large c	apacity/low inerti	a HA-LFS 1000	r/min series, sta	ndard/with brake] (	(B) represents r	nodels w	ith brake)			
MR-J2S-700A	HA-LFS601(B)			MR-J4-700A	HG-JR601(B) (Note 4)		SC- J2SJ4KT7K		Existina	Existing brake cable can be
MR-J2S-11KA	HA-LFS801(B)			MR-J4-11KA	HG-JR801(B) (Note 4)	-	SC-	SC-J2SJ4PW3C1M-■	cable can be used.	• Cooling fan
	LFS12K1(B)	(Not	0.16)		(Note 4)	×	J2SJ4KT15K			cable (Note 9)
MR-J2S-15KA	HA-LFS15K1	(1401	e 10)	MR-J4-15KA	HG-JR15K1	(Note 3)				
MR-J2S-22KA	HA-LFS20K1 HA-LFS25K1			MR-J4-22KA	HG-JR20K1 HG-JR25K1	-	SC- J2SJ4KT22K	< compared with the second sec		Cooling fan     conversion
MR-J2S-30KA	HA-LFS30K1			MR-J4-DU30KA (Note 20)	HG-JR30K1 (Note 4)		SC- .12S.14BS09	(Note 8)	(Note 17)	cable SC-J2SJ4FAN1C1M
MR-J2S-37KA	HA-LFS37K1		HA-LES 1500 r/min series star		HG-JR37K1		(Note 18)			
[Medium/large c	apacity/low inerti	a HA-LFS 1500	r/min series, sta	ndard/with brake] (	(B) represents r	nodels w	ith brake)		1	
MR-J2S-700A	HA- LFS701M(B)			MR-J4-700A	HG- JR701M(B) (Note 4)	× (Note 3)	SC- J2SJ4KT7K	:	Existing	• Existing brake cable can be
MR-J2S-11KA	HA- LFS11K1M(B)			MR-J4-11KA	HG- JR11K1M(B)		SC-	SC-J2SJ4PW3C1M-■	cable can be	used.
MR-J2S-15KA	HA- LFS15K1M(B)	(Note	e 16)	MR-J4-15KA	HG- JR15K1M(B) (Note 4)		J2SJ4KT15K	<	used.	cable (Note 9)
MR-J2S-22KA	HA- LFS22K1M			MR-J4-22KA	HG-JR22K1M	Ì	SC- J2SJ4KT22K			Cooling fan
MR-J2S-30KA	HA- LFS30K1M			MR-J4-DU30KA (Note 20)	HG-JR30K1M		SC-	(Note 8)	(Note 17)	conversion cable
MR-J2S-37KA	HA- LFS37K1M			MR-J4-DU37KA (Note 20)	HG-JR37K1M		(Note 18)			SC-J2SJ4FAN1C1M
[Medium/large c	apacity/low inerti	a HA-LFS 2000	r/min series, sta	ndard/with brake] (	(B) represents r	nodels w	ith brake)			N
MR-J2S-500A	HA-LFS502	MR-J4-500A	SC- J2SJ4KT5K	MR-J4-500A	HG-SR502		SC- J2SJ4KT5K	SC-HAJ3PW1C1M	SC- HAJ3ENM	$\searrow$
MR-J2S-700A	HA-LFS702	MR-J4-700A	SC- J2SJ4KT7K	MR-J4-700A	HG-SR702		SC- J2SJ4KT7K	Existing cable can be used.	3C1M	
MR-J2S-11KA	HA- LFS11K2(B)	MR-J4-11KA	SC- J2SJ4KT15K	MR-J4-11KA	HG- JR11K1M(B) (Note 4)		SC-		Existing	<ul> <li>Existing brake cable can be used.</li> </ul>
MR-J2S-15KA	HA- LFS15K2(B)	MR-J4-15KA (Note 10)	SC- J2SJ4KT15K	MR-J4-11KA (Note 10)	HG- JR11K1M(B)	× (Note 3)	52554KT15K	SC-J2SJ4PW3C1M -■	can be	Cooling fan
MR-J2S-22KA	HA- LFS22K2(B)	MR-J4-22KA (Note 10)	SC- J2SJ4KT22K	- MR-J4-15KA HG- SJ4KT22K (Note 10) JR15K1M(B) (Note 11)		usea.		cable (Note 9)		
MR-J2S-30KA	HA-LFS30K2	MR-J4-DU30KA (Note 10, 20) SC-		MR-J4-22KA (Note 10)	HG-JR22K1M			11)		Cooling fan     conversion
MR-J2S-37KA	HA-LFS37K2	MR-J4-DU37KA (Note 10, 20)	J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)	MR-J4-DU30KA (Note 10, 20)	HG-JR30K1M		SC- J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)	(Note 8)	(Note 17)	cable SC-J2SJ4FAN1C1M

## 4.2 SSCNET Interface Replacement Combination List (100 V/200 V Class)

### (1) Existing HC-KFS motor series (standard/with brake, G1, G2 reducer)

#### O: Compatible; $\Delta$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

	(1)	(2) (3)		(3)	(4)		(5)			
Exis	sting model	Primary/	secondary/sin	nultaneous	S	econdary	replacement/simultaneous rep	placement models		
(	Note 13)		(Note 5, 14	)	0	contraity	replacement/simulaneous re			
Comin		Servo	SSSCNET				Motor side	conversion cable model		
amplifier	Servo motor	amplifier	conversion	Renewal kit	Servo motor model		Bower ounply conversion	Encodor	Proko	
model	model	model	unit model	model	(Note 1)	Compatibility	cable	conversion cable	conversion cable	
10 11		(Note 1, 12)	(Note 1)				Gabio		controloin dable	
[Small cap	Dacity/low inertia H	C-KFS series,	standard/with	brake] ((B) repre	esents models with brake)	r			1	
MR-J2S-	HC-KF3033(B)	10B(1)-			ПG-КК033(В)					
10B(1)	HC-KFS13(B)	RJ020		SC-	HG-KR13(B)					
MR-J2S-		MR-J4-		J2SBJ4KT02K			Without brake:		Built in to	
20B(1)	HC-KFS23(B)	20B(1)-			HG-KR23(B)	Δ	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	power supply	
		КJ020 MR-14-	WR-J4-120			(Note 4)	With brake:	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversion	
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS43(B)	40B(1)-		SC-	HG-KR43(B)		SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		cable.	
40B(1)	( )	RJ020		J2SBJ4K106K	( )					
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS73(B)	MR-J4-70B-		SC-	HG-KR73(B)					
70B	···• ··· ······	RJ020		J2SBJ4KT1K	······································					
[Small ca	LIC KESOS2/D)C1 1/5	C-KFS series v	vith general h	eaucer (G1)J ((B)	represents models with D	гаке)				
	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/12				HG-KR053(B)G1 1/12					
MD 129	HC_KES053(B)G1 1/20	MR-J4-			HG-KR053(B)G1 1/20					
10B(1)	HC-KES13(B)G1 1/5	10B(1)-			HG-KR13(B)G1 1/5					
	HC-KES13(B)G1 1/12	RJ020		SC-	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/12					
	HC-KES13(B)G1 1/20			J2SBJ4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/20					
	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/5	MR- 14-			HG-KR23(B)G1 1/5		Without brake:		Built in to	
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/12	20B(1)-	MR-J4-T20		HG-KR23(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2)	$\Delta$ (Note 4)	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-	SC-	power supply	
20B(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/20	RJ020			HG-KR23(B)G1 1/20 (Note 2)	(Note 4)		HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversion	
	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/5	MR-J4-			HG-KR43(B)G1 1/5		3C-J23J4FWBR1C03W-		cable.	
MR-J2S- 40B(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/12	40B(1)-		SC-	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2)	1				
400(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/20	RJ020		323D34K100K	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/20 (Note 2)					
MR- 12S-	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/5	MR- 14-70B-		SC-	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/5					
70B	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/12	RJ020		J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2)					
	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/20		I		HG-KR73(B)G1 1/20					
[Small cap	pacity/low inertia H	C-KFS series v	vith high-prec	ision reducer (G2	2)] ((B) represents models	with brak	(e)	1	1	
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/5				HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5					
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/9				HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11					
MD 100	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/20	MR-J4-			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21	-				
10B(1)	HC_KES13(B)G2 1/29	10B(1)-			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5					
100(1)	HC-KES13(B)G2 1/9	RJ020		SC-	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11					
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/20			J2SBJ4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21					
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/29				HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33					
	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/5		1		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5		Without brake:		Built in to	
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	X	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	power supply	
20B(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/20	20B(1)- B.I020	WIR-J4-120		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	(Note 3)	With brake:	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversion	
	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/29	10020			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33	(11010 4)	SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		cable.	
	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/5				HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5					
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/9	40B(1)-		SC-	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11	1				
40B(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/20	RJ020		J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	ł				
	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/29		-		HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33	1				
	HC-KES73(B)G2 1/5	MD 14 765			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5	4				
MK-J2S-	HC KES72(B)C2 4/20	IVIK-J4-70B-		36-	HC KP72(P)C7 1/11	1				
100	HC KES73(B)C2 1/20	13020		J23DJ4K1 IK	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21	1				

# (2) Existing HC-KFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

				O: Compatib	ble; ∆: Limited f	unction	s or compatible with cer	tain conditions; ×	: Incompatible
	(1)	(2	)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Ex	isting model (Note 13)	Primary/ rep	secondary/sir placement mo (Note 5, 14)	nultaneous odels )		Second	ary replacement/simultaneous r	eplacement models	
Servo		Servo	SSSCNET		Servo motor		Motor side of	conversion cable model	
amplifier	Servo motor	amplifier	conversion	Renewal	model	-	Power supply	Encoder	Brake
model	model	(Note 1 12)	(Note 1)	kit model	(Note 1)	Compatibility	conversion cable	conversion cable	conversion cable
[Small car	acity/low inertia HC-	KFS series with	high-precisio	on reducer, flange	e output type (G5)] ((	B) represe	ents models with brake)		
[=	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/5			,	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/5		,		
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/11				HG-KR053(B)G5 1/11				
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/21				HG-KR053(B)G5 1/21				
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/33	MR14-			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/33				
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/45	10B(1)-			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/45				
100(1)	HC-KES13(B)G5 1/11	RJ020			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/11				
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/21			SC-	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/21				
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/33			J25BJ4K102K	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/33				
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/45				HG-KR13(B)G5 1/45				
	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/5				HG-KR23(B)G5 1/5		Without brake:		Built in to
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/11	MR-J4-			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/11	Δ	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	power supply
20B(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/21	ZUB(1)- RJ020	IVIR-J4-120		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/21	(Note 4)	With brake:	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversion
	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/45				HG-KR23(B)G5 1/45		SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		cable.
	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/5				HG-KR43(B)G5 1/5				
MD 129	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/11	MR-J4-		80	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/11				
40B(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/21	40B(1)-		J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/21				
- ( )	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/33	RJ020			HG-KR43(B)G5 1/33				
	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/45 HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/5				HG-KR43(B)G5 1/45 HG-KR73(B)G5 1/5				
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/11				HG-KR73(B)G5 1/11	1			
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4-70B-		SC-	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/21				
70B	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/33	RJU20		JZODJ4KI IK	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/33				
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/45		l		HG-KR73(B)G5 1/45				
[Small cap	pacity/low inertia HC-	KFS series with	high-precisio	on reducer, shaft	output type (G7)] ((B	) represe	nts models with brake)	i	i
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/5				HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/21				HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21				
	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/33				HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33				
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4- 10B(1)-			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/45				
10B(1)	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/5	RJ020			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/11			SC-	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/21			J2SBJ4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33				
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/45				HG-KR13(B)G7 1/45				
	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/5				HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5		Without brake:		Duilt in to
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/11	MR-J4-			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11		SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-	SC-	power supply
20B(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/21	20B(1)-	MR-J4-T20		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	(Note 4)	With brake:	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversion
	HC-KF523(B)G7 1/33	13020			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/35		SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		cable.
	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/5		1		HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5	1			
MD 100	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/11	MR-J4-		80	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11	1			
40B(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/21	40B(1)-		3C- 12SB-14KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21				
.00(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/33	RJ020		52500-111001	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33				
	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/45				HG-KR43(B)G7 1/45				
1	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/11				HG-KR73(B)G7 1/1				
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-70B-		SC-	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21				
108	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/33	KJU20		J25BJ4K11K	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33	1			
	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/45				HG-KR73(B)G7 1/45				

### (3) Existing HC-KFS46, KFS410 motor

Servo amplifier model [Small cap

MR-J2S-70B

				0	: Compa	itible; ∆: I	_imited f	unctions	s or comp	patible with certain c	onditions; × : inc	ompatible	
(1	)	(2	2)	(3)	(	(4)	(5	5)	(6)		(7)		
Existing (Note	g model e 13)	Primar	y replacemer (Note 5)	nt model			Seco	ndary repla	acement/sin	nultaneous replacement models			
	Comio	Servo	SSCNET		Servo	SSCNET	Servo			Motor side co	onversion cable model		
mplifier model	motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	conversion unit model (Note 1)	Renewal kit model	amplifier model (Note 1)	conversion unit model (Note 1)	motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable	
Small cap	pacity/low in	nertia HC-KF	S series, star	ndard/with brak	e] ((B) repre	esents model	s with brak	(e)					
R-J2S-	HC- KFS46	MR-J4- 70B-	MR-J4-	SC-	MR-J4- 40B-		HG-		(Noto 11)	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■ With brake:	SC-	Built in to power	
ΟB	HC- KFS410	RJ020 (Note 10)	T20	J2SBJ4KT1K	RJ020 (Note 10)	WIR-J4-120	KR43	(Note 4) (Note 15)	(NOLE TT)	SC- J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversio n cable.	

0.0 A. Linette d. E. ... 411-1 .: 41 .... 411-1

Refer to Appendix page 2-65 for important points to note.

## (4) Existing HC-MFS motor series (standard/with brake, G1, G2 reducer)

O: Compatible;  $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions;  $\times$ : Incompatible

	(1)		(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Ex	isting model (Note 13)	Primar r	y/secondary/sir eplacement mo (Note 5, 14)	nultaneous odels )	s	econdary re	eplacement/simultaneous r	eplacement models	
Servo		Servo	SSCNET				Motor side	e conversion cable mode	el
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	conversion unit model (Note 1)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Small cap	pacity/ultra-low inertia	a HC-MFS se	ries, standard/v	vith brake] ((B) re	presents models with br	ake)			
MD 128	HC-MFS053(B)	MR-J4-			HG-MR053(B)				
10B(1)		10B(1)-							
100(1)	HC-MFS13(B)	RJ020		SC-	HG-MR13(B)				
MR-J2S- 20B(1)	HC-MFS23(B)	MR-J4- 20B(1)- RJ020		J2SBJ4K102K	HG-MR23(B)	0	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■ With brake:	SC-	Built in to power supply
MR-J2S- 40B(1)	HC-MFS43(B)	MR-J4- 40B(1)- RJ020	WIX-54-120	SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-MR43(B)	0	SC- J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversion cable.
MR-J2S- 70B	HC-MFS73(B)	MR-J4- 70B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-MR73(B)				
[Small cap	pacity/ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS se	ries with genera	al reducer (G1)] (	(B) represents models w	ith brake)			
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/5		Ŭ		HG-KR053(B)G1 1/5	,			
MR-J2S- 10B(1)	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/12 HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/20 HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/5 HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/12 HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/12	MR-J4- 10B(1)- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT02K	HG-KR053(B)G1 1/12 HG-KR053(B)G1 1/20 HG-KR13(B)G1 1/5 HG-KR13(B)G1 1/12 HG-KR13(B)G1 1/20		Without brake:		
MR-J2S- 20B(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/5 HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/12 HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/20	MR-J4- 20B(1)- RJ020	MR-J4-T20		HG-KR23(B)G1 1/5 HG-KR23(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2) HG-KR23(B)G1 1/20 (Note 2)	∆ (Note 4)	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■ With brake: SC- J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■	SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-∎	Built in to power supply conversion cable.
MR-J2S- 40B(1)	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/5 HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/12 HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/20	MR-J4- 40B(1)- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/5 HG-KR43(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2) HG-KR43(B)G1 1/20 (Note 2)				
MR-J2S- 70B	HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/5 HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/12 HC-MFS73(B)G1 1/20	MR-J4- 70B-RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/5 HG-KR73(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2) HG-KR73(B)G1 1/20				
[Small cap	pacity/ultra-low inertia	HC-MFS se	ries with high-p	recision reducer	(G2)] ((B) represents mo	dels with bi	rake)		
MR-J2S- 10B(1)	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/5 HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/9 HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/20 HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/20 HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/5 HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/20 HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/20 HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/20	MR-J4- 10B(1)- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT02K	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5 HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21 HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21 HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33 HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5 HG-KR13(B)G7 1/15 HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21 HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33		Without basics		
MR-J2S- 20B(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/5 HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/9 HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/20 HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/29	MR-J4- 20B(1)- RJ020	MR-J4-T20		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5 HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11 HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21 HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33	× (Note 3) (Note 4)	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M- With brake: SC- J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-	SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	Built in to power supply conversion cable.
MR-J2S- 40B(1)	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/5 HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/9 HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/20 HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/29 HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/29	MR-J4- 40B(1)- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5 HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11 HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21 HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33				
MR-J2S- 70B	HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/5 HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/9 HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/20 HC-MFS73(B)G2 1/29	MR-J4- 70B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	нс-кк73(B)G7 1/5 HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11 HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21 HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33				

# (5) Existing HC-MFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

(0) _/				O: Compatik	ble; $\Delta$ : Limited f	unctior	ns or compatible with c	ertain conditions;	×: Incompatible
	(1)		(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Ex	isting model (Note 13)	Primar r	y/secondary/sir eplacement mo (Note 5, 14	nultaneous odels )		Second	dary replacement/simultaneou	s replacement models	
Servo		Servo	SSCNET		Servo motor		Motor side	conversion cable mode	el
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	conversion unit model (Note 1)	Renewal kit model	model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Small cap	pacity/ultra-low inertia	a HC-MFS se	ries with high-p	recision reducer,	flange output type (0	G5)] ((B) r	represents models with brake)		
MR-J2S- 10B(1)	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/5 HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/11 HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/21 HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/33 HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/33 HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/45 HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/5 HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/21 HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/33 HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/33 HC-MFS13(	MR-J4- 10B(1)- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT02K	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/5 HG-KR053(B)G5 1/11 HG-KR053(B)G5 1/21 HG-KR053(B)G5 1/3 HG-KR053(B)G5 1/45 HG-KR033(B)G5 1/5 HG-KR13(B)G5 1/11 HG-KR13(B)G5 1/31 HG-KR13(B)G5 1/33 HG-KR13(B)G5 1/33				
MR-J2S- 20B(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/5 HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/5 HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/11 HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/21 HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/33 HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4- 20B(1)- RJ020	MR-J4- 20B(1)- RJ020 MR-J4- 40B(1)- RJ020 MR-J4- 70B- RJ020		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/5 HG-KR23(B)G5 1/1 HG-KR23(B)G5 1/21 HG-KR23(B)G5 1/23 HG-KR23(B)G5 1/33	(Note 4)	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■ With brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■	SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	Built in to power supply conversion cable.
MR-J2S- 40B(1)	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/5 HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/11 HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/21 HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/33 HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4- 40B(1)- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/5 HG-KR43(B)G5 1/11 HG-KR43(B)G5 1/21 HG-KR43(B)G5 1/33 HG-KR43(B)G5 1/45				
MR-J2S- 70B	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/5 HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/11 HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/21 HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/33 HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4- 70B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/5 HG-KR73(B)G5 1/11 HG-KR73(B)G5 1/21 HG-KR73(B)G5 1/33 HG-KR73(B)G5 1/45				
[Small cap	pacity/ultra-low inertia	a HC-MFS se	ries with high-p	recision reducer,	shaft output type (G	7)] ((B) re	presents models with brake)	i	i
MR-J2S- 10B(1)	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/5 HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/11 HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/12 HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/33 HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/33 HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/15 HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/11 HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/13 HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/33 HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4- 10B(1)- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT02K	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5 HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11 HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11 HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33 HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33 HG-KR13(B)G7 1/15 HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11 HG-KR13(B)G7 1/13 HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33 HG-KR13(B)G7 1/45				
MR-J2S- 20B(1)	HC-MF523(B)G7 1/5 HC-MF523(B)G7 1/11 HC-MF523(B)G7 1/21 HC-MF523(B)G7 1/33 HC-MF523(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4- 20B(1)- RJ020 MR-J4-T20 MR-J4- 40B(1)- RJ020		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5 HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11 HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21 HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33 HG-KR23(B)G7 1/45	 (Note 4)	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■ With brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■	SC- HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	Built in to power supply conversion cable.	
MR-J2S- 40B(1)	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/5 HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/11 HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/21 HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/33 HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/45		SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5 HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11 HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21 HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33 HG-KR43(B)G7 1/45	- - - -				
MR-J2S- 70B	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/5 HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/11 HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/21 HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/33 HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4- 70B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5 HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11 HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21 HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33 HG-KR73(B)G7 1/45				

# (6) Existing HC-SFS motor series (standard/with brake, G2 reducer)

				O. Company		anotion	e el companzio il		iene, inteenipation
	(1)	(2	2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Exis (1	ting model Note 13)	Primary/ re	/secondary/simi placement moc (Note 5, 14)	ultaneous tels		Second	ary replacement/simult	aneous replacement m	nodels
Servo	<u> </u>	Servo	SSCNET		Servo motor		Mot	tor side conversion cab	ole model
amplifier	Servo motor model	amplifier model	conversion unit model	Renewal kit model	model	Compatibility	Power supply	Encoder	Brake
model	mode.	(Note 1, 12)	(Note 1)	Rit Moud.	(Note 1)	Companions	conversion cable	conversion cable	conversion cable
[Medium c	apacity/medium inc	ertia HC-SFS sr	eries, standard/	with brake] ((B) r	epresents models wi	th brake)			
MR-J2S- 60B	HC-SFS52(B) HC-SFS53(B)	MR-J4-60B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)		SC-		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS81(B)	MR-J4-	1 I	SC-	HG-SR81(B)		SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
100B	HC-SFS102(B) HC-SFS103(B)	100В- RJ020	Į	J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)				
	HC-SFS121(B)	<b>/</b> !	1 1	ı /	HG-SR121(B)	1 1	SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B) HC-SFS153(B)	MR-J4-	1 1		HG-SR152(B)		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
200B	HC-SFS201(B)	200B- RJ020	1 1	er-	HG-SR201(B)	1 . 1			
	HC-SFS202(B) HC-SFS203(B)	10020	MR-J4-T20	J2SBJ4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)	△ (Note 6)		SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR-12S-	HC-SFS301(B)	MR-J4-	1 I	ı /	HG-SR301(B)	1			
350B	HC-SFS352(B) HC-SFS353(B)	350B- RJ020	j l		HG-SR352(B)	j l	SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-J2S- 500B	HC-SFS502(B)	MR-J4- 500B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)				
MR-J2S- 700B	HC-SFS702(B)	MR-J4- 700B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)	nts models	Existing cable can be used.		
[Medium c	apacity/medium ine	ertia HC-SFS se	eries with high-r	precision reducer	(G2)] ((B) represent	s models	with brake)	+	
	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/5	4	1 1	1 1	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/5				
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/20	MR-J4-60B-	1 1	SC-	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/21				
60B	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/29	RJ020	1 1	J2SBJ4K106K	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/33	j l			
	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/45	<b></b> '	4 I	<b>با</b>	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/45	1 1			
ł	HC-SFS102(B)G2 1/5		1 1	1 1	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5				
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS102(B)G2 1/20	MR-J4- 100B-	1 I	SC-	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21		SC-		
100B	HC-SFS102(B)G2 1/29	RJ020	1 I	J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33		SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
	HC-SFS102(B)G2 1/45	<u> </u>	1 1	<b>ا</b>	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45	1 1			
ŀ	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/5	<b>/</b> !	1 I	ı /	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5	4 1			
ŀ	HC-SF5152(B)G2 1/9 HC-SF5152(B)G2 1/20	<b>/</b> !	1 I	ı /	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/29	4	1 1	ı /	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33	×			
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4-	MR-J4-T20	ı /	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45	(Note 3)		SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
200B	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/5	2008- R-1020	( I	ec.	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5	(Note 6)		TROOLININGOTIN	
	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/9	10020	1 1	J2SBJ4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11	1 1			
ŀ	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/20	4	1 1	1 1	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21	1 !			
ŀ	HC-SF5202(B)G2 1/29 HC-SF5202(B)G2 1/45	1 I	1 1	i 1	HG-SK2U2(B)G7 1/33				
	HC-SFS352(B)G2 1/5	MR14-	1 1	ı /	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS352(B)G2 1/9	350B-	1 1	i 1	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11				
3000	HC-SFS352(B)G2 1/20	RJ020	1 1	<b>ا</b>	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21	1 1			
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS502(B)G2 1/5	MR-J4-	1 1	SC-	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5				
500B	HC-SFS502(B)G2 1/9	500B- RJ020	1 I	J2SBJ4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11				
MR-J2S- 700B	HC-SFS702(B)G2 1/5	MR-J4- 700B-	l l	SC- J2SBJ4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G7 1/5		Existing cable can be used.		

### O: Compatible; $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

# (7) Existing HC-SFS motor series (G1 reducer)

			<u> </u>	): Compatible	e; $\Delta$ : Limited funct	ions or	compatible with	certain condition	s; ×: Incompatibl
E>	(1) iisting model (Note 13)	ر) Primary re	2) //secondary/sim eplacement mo (Note 5, 14)	(3) hultaneous dels	(4) Se	condary r	l eplacement/simultan	(5) eous replacement mod	els
Sonio		Servo	SSCNET				Mot	or side conversion cabl	e model
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	conversion unit model (Note 1)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Medium	capacity/medium iner	tia HC-SFS ser	ries with genera	al reducer (G1)] ((	B) represents models wi	th brake,	(H) represents foot-m	iounting)	
MR-J2S- 60B	HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4-60B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/59				
MR-J2S- 100B	HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/1/1 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/1/1 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4- 100B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/59		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M- S2		
MR-J2S- 200B	HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/36 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4- 200B- 8.1020			HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/1 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/39 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/59 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/6				
	HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/59		MR-J4-T20	SC- J2SBJ4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/59	(Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR-J2S- 350B	HC-SF\$352(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4- 350B- RJ020			HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/59		SC- HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-J2S- 500B	HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4- 500B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/43	-			
MR-J2S- 700B	HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4- 700B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/25 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/43	-	Existing cable can be used.		
# (8) Existing HC-SFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

			-	O: Compatib	le; $\Delta$ : Limited f	unction	s or compatible wi	th certain condition	s; ×: Incompatible
	(1)	(2	2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Exi: (	sting model Note 13)	Primary re	/secondary/sim placement moo (Note 5, 14)	ultaneous dels		Second	ary replacement/simulta	neous replacement mode	ls
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	SSCNET conversion unit model (Note 1)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Moto Power supply conversion cable	r side conversion cable n Encoder conversion cable	nodel Brake conversion cable
[Medium o	apacity/medium in	ertia HC-SFS s	eries with high-	precision reduce	r. flange output type (	G5)1 ((B)	represents models with	brake)	
MR-J2S- 60B	HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/23 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/45 HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-60B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/45 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/5				
MR-J2S- 100B	HC-SFS102(B)G51/11 HC-SFS102(B)G51/21 HC-SFS102(B)G51/33 HC-SFS102(B)G51/45	MR-J4- 100B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/45		SC-SAJ3PW2KC1M- S2		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4- 200B-	MR-J4-T20		HG-SR152(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/45	 (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
2008	HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/45	RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/45		SC HA 13DW/4C1M		
MR-J2S- 350B	HC-SFS352(B)G5 1/3 HC-SFS352(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS352(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4- 350B- RJ020			HG-SR352(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G5 1/21		SC-INJSEWICIW		
MR-J2S- 500B	HC-SFS502(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS502(B)G5 1/11	MR-J4- 500B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR502(B)G5 1/11				
MR-J2S- 700B	HC-SFS702(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4- 700B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G5 1/5		Existing cable can be used.		
[Medium o	capacity/medium in	ertia HC-SFS s	eries with high-	precision reduce	r, shaft output type (C	67)] ((B) r	epresents models with b	rake)	
MR-J2S- 60B	HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-60B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/45				
MR-J2S- 100B	HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4- 100B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45		SC-SAJ3PW2KC1M- S2		
MR-J2S- 200B	HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/45 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/5	MR-J4- 2008- 8 1020	MR-J4-T20		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5	 (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
	HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/45 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/45	ND 14		SC- J2SBJ4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45 HC SR262(B)G7 1/45		SC-HA 13PW/1C1M		
MR-J2S- 350B	HC-SFS352(B)G7 1/3 HC-SFS352(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS352(B)G7 1/21	350B- RJ020			HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21				
MR-J2S- 500B	HC-SFS502(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS502(B)G7 1/11	MR-J4- 500B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11				
MR-J2S- 700B	HC-SFS702(B)G7 1/5	MR-J4- 700B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G7 1/5		Existing cable can be used.		

				O: Com	oatible; 4	∆: Limite	d functions or c	ompatik	le with ce	ertain conditio	ons; ×: Incor	npatible
	(1)	(2	2)	(3)	(-	4)	(5)		(6)		(7)	
Existin	g model (Note 13)	Primary re	placement mo	odel (Note 5)			Secondary repla	cement/sir	nultaneous r	eplacement mode	els	
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	SSCNET conversion unit model (Note 1)	Renewal kit model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1)	SSCNET conversion unit model (Note 1)	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Motor si Power supply conversion cable	de conversion ca Encoder conversion cable	ble Brake conversion cable
[Medium	n capacity/ultra-low in	nertia HC-RFS	S series, stan	dard/with brake	] ((B) repre	sents mode	ls with brake)				-	
MR- .12S-	HC-RFS103(B)	MR-J4- 2008-			MR-J4- 2008-		HG-RR103(B)					
200B	HC-RFS153(B)	RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT3K	RJ020		HG-RR153(B)		SC- J2SBJ4KT			Existing
MR- J2S- 350B	HC-RFS203(B)	MR-J4- 350B- RJ020	MR-J4-T20		MR-J4- 350B- RJ020	MR-J4- T20	HG-RR203(B)	0	ЗК	Existing cable can be used.	SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	cable can be
MR-	HC-RFS353(B)	MR-J4-		SC-	MR-J4-		HG-RR353(B)		SC-			uoou.
500B	HC-RFS503(B)	RJ020		J2SBJ4KT5K	RJ020		HG-RR503(B)		5K			
[Medium	n capacity/ultra-low in	nertia HC-RFS	series with h	nigh-precision r	educer (G2	)] ((B) repre	sents models with br	ake)				
MR-	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/29 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4- 200B- RJ020 (Note 10)			MR-J4- 100B- RJ020 (Note 10)		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45		(Note 11)	SC-		
200B	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/29 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4- 200B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT3K	MR-J4- 200B- RJ020		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45		SC-	SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR- J2S- 350B	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/29 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4- 350B- RJ020 (Note 10)	MR-J4-T20		MR-J4- 200B- RJ020 (Note 10)	MR-J4- T20	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45	(Note 3) (Note 4)	J2SBJ4KT3K	SC-J2SJ4PW2C1M	SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR- J2S- 500B	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/20	MR-J4- 500B- RJ020 (Note 10) MR-J4- 500B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT5K	MR-J4- 350B- RJ020 (Note 10) MR-J4- 500B- RJ020		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11		(Note 11) SC- J2SBJ4KT5K	SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		

## (9) Existing HC-RFS motor series (standard/with brake, G2 reducer)

## (10) Existing HC-RFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

				O: Comp	patible; Z	2: Limite	d functions or co	ompatib	le with ce	rtain conditio	ns; ×: Incon	npatible
	(1)	(2	2)	(3)	(*	4)	(5)		(6)		(7)	
Existin	g model (Note 13)	Primary re	placement m	odel (Note 5)			Secondary replace	ement/sim	ultaneous re	placement model	s	
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	SSCNET conversion unit model (Note 1)	Renewal kit model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1)	SSCNET conversion unit model (Note 1)	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Motor sid Power supply conversion cable	e conversion cab Encoder conversion cable	le Brake conversion cable
[Mediun	n capacity/ultra-low in	ertia HC-RFS	S series with I	high-precision re	educer, flan	ge output ty	/pe (G5)] ((B) represe	ents mode	ls with brake	)		
MR- J2S-	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/5 HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/11 HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/21 HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/33 HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4- 200B- RJ020 (Note 10)			MR-J4- 100B- RJ020 (Note 10)		HG-SR102(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/3 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/45		(Note 11)	SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-		
200B	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/5 HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/11 HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/21 HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/23 HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4- 200B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT3K	MR-J4- 200B- RJ020		HG-SR152(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/45	×	SC-	S2		
MR- J2S- 350B	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/5 HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/11 HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/21 HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/33 HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4- 350B- RJ020 (Note 10)	MR-J4-T20		MR-J4- 200B- RJ020 (Note 10)	MR-J4- T20	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/45	(Note 3) (Note 4)	J2SBJ4K13K	SC- J2SJ4PW2C1M	SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR- J2S- 500B	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/5 HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/11 HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/21 HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/33 HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/5 HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/11	MR-J4- 500B- RJ020 (Note 10) MR-J4- 500B-		SC- J2SBJ4KT5K	MR-J4- 350B- RJ020 (Note 10) MR-J4- 500B-		HG-SR352(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR502(B)G5 1/5		(Note 11) SC-	SC- HAJ3PW1C1M		
	HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/21	RJ020			RJ020		HG-SR502(B)G5 1/11		J2SBJ4KT5K			
[Mediun	n capacity/ultra-low in	ertia HC-RFS	S series with I	high-precision re	educer, flan	ge output ty	pe (G7)] ((B) represe	ents mode	ls with brake	)		
MR- J2S- 200B	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/1 HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/21 HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/33 HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/45 HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/11 HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/11	MR-J4- 200B- RJ020 (Note 10) MR-J4- 200B-		SC-	MR-J4- 100B- RJ020 (Note 10) MR-J4- 200B-		HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/1 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/1 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/1		(Note 11)	SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M- S2		
MR- J2S- 350B	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/33 HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/45 HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/11 HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/33 HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/45	RJ020 MR-J4- 350B- RJ020 (Note 10)	MR-J4-T20	J25BJ4K13K	RJ020 MR-J4- 200B- RJ020 (Note 10)	MR-J4- T20	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45	× (Note 3) (Note 4)	SC- J2SBJ4KT3K	SC- J2SJ4PW2C1M	SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR- J2S-	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/11 HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/21 HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/23 HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/33	MR-J4- 500B- RJ020 (Note 10)		SC- J2SBJ4KT5K	MR-J4- 350B- RJ020 (Note 10)		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11		(Note 11)	SC- HAJ3PW1C1M		
300B	HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/11 HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4- 500B- RJ020			MR-J4- 500B- RJ020		HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11		SC- J2SBJ4KT5K			

## (11) Existing HC-UFS motor series

(	(1)	(2	2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Existin (No	ig model te 13)	Primary re	/secondary/sim eplacement moo (Note 5, 14)	ultaneous dels			Secondary replacement/s	imultaneous replacemer	it models
Servo	Servo	Servo	SSCNET		Servo motor		M	otor side conversion cal	ole model
amplifier model	motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	conversion unit model (Note 1)	Renewal kit model	model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Medium o	apacity/flat ty	/pe HC-UFS se	ries, standard/v	vith brake] ((B) re	presents mode	els with br	ake)		
MR-J2S- 70B	HC- UFS72(B)	MR-J4-70B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	HG- UR72(B)				
MR-J2S- 200B	HC- UFS152(B)	MR-J4-200B- RJ020		SC-	HG- UR152(B)				
MR-J2S- 350B	HC- UFS202(B)	MR-J4-350B- RJ020	MR-J4-T20	J2SBJ4KT3K	HG- UR202(B)	0	Existing cable can be used.	SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	Existing cable can be used.
MR-J2S-	HC- UFS352(B)	MR-J4-500B-		SC-	HG- UR352(B)				
500B	HC- UFS502(B)	RJ020		J2SBJ4KT5K	HG- UR502(B)				
Small cap	acity/flat type	HC-UFS series	s, standard/with	brake] ((B) repre	esents models	with brake	<u>e)</u>		
MR-J2S- 10B(1)	HC- UFS13(B)	MR-J4- 10B(1)- RJ020		SC-	HG-KR13(B)				
MR-J2S- 20B(1)	HC- UFS23(B)	MR-J4- 20B(1)- RJ020	MR-J4-T20	J2SBJ4KT02K	HG-KR23(B)	X	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■ With brake:	SC-	Built in to power supply
MR-J2S- 40B(1)	HC- UFS43(B)	MR-J4- 40B(1)- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)	(Note 3)	SC- J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-∎		conversion cable.
MR-J2S- 70B	HC- UFS73(B)	MR-J4-70B- RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)				

#### O: Compatible; $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

Refer to Appendix page 2-65 for important points to note.

#### (12) Existing HC-LFS motor series

				O: Co	ompatible;	∆: Limite	d functic	ons or c	ompatible v	vith certain cond	ditions; ×: Inc	compatible
-	(1)	(2)	)	(3)	(4	4)	(5)	)	(6)		(7)	
Existi (No	Existing model (Note 13) (Note 5) Servo Servo SSCNET			nt model		-	Secondary	/ replacer	nent/simultaneo	ous replacement mod	lels	
Sania	Serve	Servo	SSCNET		Servo	SSCNET	Servo			Motor side conversion	on cable model	
amplifier model	motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	conversion unit model (Note 1)	Renewal kit model	amplifier model (Note 1)	conversion unit model (Note 1)	motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Medium	capacity/low	inertia HC-LF	S series, stan	dard/with brake]	((B) represent	ts models with	n brake)					
MR- J2S- 60B	HC- LFS52(B)	MR-J4-60B- RJ020 (Note 10)		SC- J2SBJ4KT06K	MR-J4- 70B-RJ020 (Note 10)		HG- JR73(B)			SC-		
MR- J2S- 100B	HC- LFS102(B)	MR-J4-100B -RJ020 (Note 10)		SC- J2SBJ4KT1K	MR-J4- 200B- RJ020 (Note 10)		HG- JR153(B)		(Note 11)	SAJ3PW2KC1M- S2		
MR- J2S- 200B	HC- LFS152(B)	MR-J4-200B -RJ020 (Note 10)	MR-J4-T20	SC-	MR-J4- 350B- RJ020 (Note 10)	MR-J4-T20	HG-	× (Note 3)	SC-	SC- J2SJ4PW2C1M	SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR- J2S- 350B	HC- LFS202(B)	MR-J4-350B -RJ020		J2SBJ4K13K	MR-J4- 350B- RJ020		JK323(B)		J25BJ4K13K	SC-		
MR- J2S- 500B	HC- LFS302(B)	MR-J4-500B -RJ020		SC- J2SBJ4KT5K	MR-J4- 500B- RJ020		HG- JR503(B)		SC- J2SBJ4KT5K	HAJ3PW1C1M		

# (13) Existing HA-LFS motor series

				(	J: Compa	itible; ∆: L	imited fur	nctions	or compatible	e with certain co	nditions; ×: li	ncompatible
Fridad	(1)	(2	2)	(3)	(4	4)	(5)		(6)		(7)	
Exist (N	ing model ote 13)	Primary	(Note 5)	it model			Seconda	ary repla	cement/simultaned	ous replacement mod	els	
Servo	-	Servo	SSCNET		Servo	SSCNET	Servo motor			Motor side	conversion cable r	nodel
amplifier	Servo motor model	amplifier model	conversion unit model	Renewal kit model	amplifier model	unit model	model	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Power supply	Encoder	Brake/Conversion cable for the
model		(Note 1, 12)	(Note 1)		(Note 1)	(Note 1)	(Note 1)			conversion Cable	Conversion cable	cooling fan
[Mediu	m/large capa	city/low inertia	a HA-LFS 10	00 r/min serie	s, standard/w	ith brake] ((B	) represents	models v	vith brake)		ii	
J2S-	HA-				MR-J4-		JR601(B)		SC-			Existing
700B	LI 300 I(B)				1000-10020		(Note 4)		J23DJ4R17R			cable can
	HA-						HG- JR801(B)			SC-	Existing cable	be used.
MR- J2S-	LFS801(B)				MR-J4-		(Note 4)			J2SJ4PW3C1M-■	can be used	Cooling
11KB	HA-				11KB-RJ020		HG- JR12K1(B)		SC-			fan cable
	LFS12K1(B)						(Note 4)		J2SBJ4KT15K			(Note 9)
MR-	HAJ ES15K1				MR-J4-		HG- IR15K1					
15KB			(Note 16)		15KB-RJ020	MR-J4-T20	10-51(15)(1	X (Noto 2)				
MR-	HA-LFS20K1				MR-J4-		HG-JR20K1	(Note 3)	SC-			O a a line m
22KB	HA-LFS25K1				22KB-RJ020		HG-JR25K1		J2SBJ4KT22K			<ul> <li>Cooling fan</li> </ul>
MR-					MR-J4-					(Note 8)	(Note 17)	conversion
J2S-	HA-LFS30K1				DU30KB- R.1020		HG-JR30K1 (Note 4)				````	Cable SC-
30KB					(Note 20)		(.1010-1)		SC-J2SJ4BS09			J2SJ4FAN1C1M
MR-					MR-J4-				(Note 18)			
J2S-	HA-LFS37K1				RJ020		HG-JR37K1					
57 KD		- :4 - // : 4: -		00	(Note 20)	ithe handlast (/D	\		::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::			
Iniediu MR-	m/large capa	city/low menta	A NA-LES 13	00 i/min serie	s, standard/w	ili brakej ((D	) represents HG-	nodels v	vitri brake)			
J2S-	HA- LFS701M(B)				MR-J4- 700B-RJ020		JR701M(B)		SC- J2SBJ4KT7K			<ul> <li>Existing brake</li> </ul>
700B	21 01 0 1 11(2)				1000 10020		(Note 4)		02000			cable can
J2S-	HA-				MR-J4-		HG-			SC- 12S 14DW/3C1M ■	Existing cable	be used.
11KB					1110-10020				SC-	520541 W301M-	can be used	Cooling
J2S-	HA-				MR-J4-		JR15K1M(B)		J23DJ4R115R			fan cable
15KB					13KD-1(3020		(Note 4)	(B) )				(Note 5)
MR- J2S-	HA-		(Note 16)		MR-J4-	MR-J4-T20	HG-	(Note 3)	SC-			
22KB	LF522K1M				22KB-RJ020	JRZZKIM	(Note 3)	J25BJ4K122K			• Cooling	
MR-	HA-				MR-J4- DU30KB-		HG-					fan
J2S- 30KB	LFS30K1M				RJ020		JR30K1M			(Note 8)	(Note 17)	conversion
					(Note 20)				SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)			SC-
MR- .125-	HA-				DU37KB-		HG-		(.1010-10)			J2SJ4FAN1C1M
37KB	LFS37K1M				RJ020 (Note 20)		JR37K1M					
[Mediu	m/large capa	city/low inertia	A HA-LFS 20	00 r/min serie	s, standard/w	ith brake] ((B	) represents	models v	vith brake)		I	
MR-		MR-J4-		SC-	MR-J4-				SC-			
500B	HA-LF0002	500B-RJ020		J256J4K15 K	500B-RJ020		HG-3K302		J2SBJ4KT5K	SC-HAJSEVVIC IIVI	SC-	$\backslash$
MR-		MR-J4-		SC-	MR-J4-				SC-	Existing cable	HAJ3ENM3C1M	$\backslash$
J2S- 700B	HA-LFS702	700B-RJ020		J2SBJ4K17 K	700B-RJ020		HG-SR702		J2SBJ4KT7K	can be used		$\backslash$
MR-	HA-	MR14-		SC-	MR14-		HG-					• Existing
J2S- 11KB	LFS11K2(B)	11KB-RJ020		J2SBJ4KT1 5K	11KB-RJ020		JR11K1M(B) (Note 4)		SC-			brake
MR-	ЦЛ	MR-J4-		SC-	MR-J4-		нс		J2SBJ4KT15K	SC-	Existing cable	cable can
J2S-	LFS15K2(B)	15KB-RJ020 (Note 10)	MR- 14-T20	J2SBJ4KT1	11KB-RJ020 (Note 10)	MR- 14-T20	JR11K1M(B)	×		J2SJ4PW3C1M-■	can be used	be useu.
MR-		(Note 10) MR-J4-	10111-04-120	SC-	(Note 10) MR-J4-	10111-04-120	110	(Note 3)				Cooling     fan aabla
J2S-	HA- LFS22K2(B)	22KB-RJ020		J2SBJ4KT2	15KB-RJ020		HG- JR15K1M(B)					(Note 9)
ZZKB	. /	(Note 10) MR-J4-		ZK	(Note 10)		(-)		(Note 11)			
MR- J2S-	HA-LFS30K2	DU30KB-			MR-J4- 22KB-RJ020		HG-		( ,			Cooling
30KB		RJ020 (Note 10, 20)		SC-	(Note 10)		JR22K1M					fan conversion
MR-		MR-J4-		J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)	MR-J4-					(Note 8)	(Note 17)	cable
J2S-	HA-LFS37K2	DU37KB- R.I020		(11010-10)	DU30KB- R.I020		HG- JR30K1M		SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)			SC- J2SJ4FAN1C1M
37KB		(Note 10, 20)			(Note 10, 20)				(11010-10)			SECON PARTO (IW

## 4.3 Built-in Positioning Function Replacement Combination List

## (1) Existing HC-KFS motor series (standard/with brake, G1, G2 reducer)

#### O: Compatible; $\Delta$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Ex	tisting model (Note 13)	Primary/secon replacer (Not	dary/simultaneous nent models te 5, 14)	s	Secondary	/ replacement/simultaneous re	placement models	
Sonio		Servo				Motor side	conversion cable model	
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Small capa	acity/low inertia HC-KFS	S series, standar	d/with brake] ((B) rep	presents models with brake	e)			
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS053(B)	MR-J4-		HG-KR053(B)				
10CP(1)	HC-KFS13(B)	10A(1)-RJ	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR13(B)				
MR-J2S- 20CP(1)	HC-KFS23(B)	MR-J4- 20A(1)–RJ	J4K102K	HG-KR23(B)	Δ	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	Built in to power supply
MR-J2S- 40CP(1)	HC-KFS43(B)	MR-J4- 40A(1)-RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)	(Note 4)	SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	cable.
MR-J2S- 70CP	HC-KFS73(B)	MR-J4-70A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)				
[Small capa	city/low inertia HC-KF	S series with gen	eral reducer (G1)] ((I	<ul><li>B) represents models with</li></ul>	brake)			
	HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G1 1/5				
	HC-KFS053(B)G1			HG-KR053(B)G1 1/12				
MR-J2S-	1/12 HC-KFS053(B)G1 1/20	MR-J4-		HG-KR053(B)G1 1/20				
1001 (1)	HC-KES13(B)G1 1/5	107(1)-13	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/5				
	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/12		J4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/12				
	HC-KFS13(B)G1 1/20			HG-KR13(B)G1 1/20		Without brake:		Built in to
MD 100	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G1 1/5		SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-	SC-	power supply
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/12	MR-J4-		HG-KR23(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2)	(Note 4)		HAJ3ENM1C03M-	conversion
200F(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G1 1/20	20A(1)-1(3		HG-KR23(B)G1 1/20 (Note 2)		3C-J23J4FWBR1C03W-		cable.
MR- 12S-	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/5	MR- 14-	SC-12SCP	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/5				
40CP(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/12	40A(1)-R.I	.14KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2)				
	HC-KFS43(B)G1 1/20	10/1(1)/10	o increasing	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/20 (Note 2)				
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS73(B)G1 1/5	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/5				
70A	HC-KFS/3(B)G1 1/12	-RJ	J4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2)				
[Small cana	nc-kF373(B)GT 1/20	S series with high	precision reducer (	G2)1 ((B) represents mode	le with br	240)		
	HC-KES053(B)G2 1/5	S series with high		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/9			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/20			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21				
MR-J2S- 10CP(1)	HC-KFS053(B)G2 1/29	MR-J4- 10A(1)-RJ		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33				
. ,	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/5	( )	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/9		J4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/20			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21				
	HC-KFS13(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33	~	Without brake:		Built in to
	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5	(Note 3)	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	power supply
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	(Note 4)	With brake:	HAJ3ENM1C03M-	conversion
20CP(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G2 1/20	20A(1)-RJ		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	` '	SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-		cable.
	HC KESA3(B)G2 1/29			HG KR43(B)G7 1/5				
MR- 12S	HC-KES43(B)G2 1/0	MR- И-	SC- 12SCP	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/1				
40CP(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/20	40A(1)-RJ	J4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	1			
(-)	HC-KFS43(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33	1			
	HC-KFS73(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5	1			
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS73(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11	1			
70CP	HC-KFS73(B)G2 1/20	-RJ	J4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21				
	HC-KFS73(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33				

# (2) Existing HC-KFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

	(4)		O: Comp		Inctions	s or compatible with	certain conditions; ×	
_	(1)	(2) Primary/secon	(3) idary/simultaneous	(4)			(5)	
E>	kisting model (Note 13)	replacer (No	ment models te 5, 14)	s	Secondary	/ replacement/simultaneous	s replacement models	
Servo	Servo motor	Servo	Renewal	Servo motor model	r	Motor s	ide conversion cable model	i
amplifier model	model	model (Note 1, 12)	kit model	(Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Small capa	acity/low inertia HC-KFS	S series with high	n-precision reducer, f	lange output type (G5)] ((I	B) represe	ents models with brake)	I	I
	HC-KES053(B)G5 1/5 HC-KES053(B)G5			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/5	-			
	1/11			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/11				
	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/21			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/21	-			
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/33	MR-J4-		HG-KR053(B)G5 1/33	-			
10CP(1)	HC-KFS053(B)G5 1/45	10A(1)-RJ	00.10000	HG-KR053(B)G5 1/45				
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/5		J4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/5	-			
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/21			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/21				
	HC-KFS13(B)G5 1/33			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/33		Without brake:		Duilt in th
	HC-KES13(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/45		SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■		power supply
MD 100	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/11			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/11	(Note 4)	SC-	SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-	conversion
MR-J25- 20CP(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4- 20A(1)-RJ		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/21		J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		cable.
	HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/33 HC-KFS23(B)G5 1/45	.,		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/33 HG-KR23(B)G5 1/45				
	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR43(B)G5 1/5				
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/11	MR-J4-	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/11	-			
40CP(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/21	40A(1)-RJ	J4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/21				
	HC-KFS43(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR43(B)G5 1/45				
	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR73(B)G5 1/5	-			
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4-70A-	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/21				
70CP	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/33	КJ	J4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/33				
[Small cana	HC-KFS73(B)G5 1/45	S series with high	precision reducer	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/45	represer	ts models with brake)		
_[Official oupc	HC-KFS053(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-KFS053(B)G7			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-KFS053(B)G7			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21				
MP 129	HC-KFS053(B)G7			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33				
10CP(1)	HC-KFS053(B)G7	10A(1)-RJ		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/45				
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/5		SC-J2SCP	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/11		J4K102K	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11	-			
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/21			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21		Without brake:		
	HC-KFS13(B)G7 1/45			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/45	, ,	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-		Built in to
	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5	(Note 4)	With brake:	SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversion
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21		J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		cable.
200F(1)	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/33	20A(1)-RJ		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33				
-	HC-KFS23(B)G7 1/45 HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/5	-		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/45 HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5				
MP 129	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/11		SC 12SCP	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11	1			
40CP(1)	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/21	40A(1)-RJ	J4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	-			
	HC-KFS43(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33	1			
	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5	1			
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/11	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11	ł			
70CP	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/33	-RJ	J4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33	1			
	HC-KFS73(B)G7 1/45			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/45	1			

O: Compatible;  $\Delta$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

(3) Existing HC-KFS46, KFS410 motor

#### O: Compatible; △: Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

(	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)		(6)		(7)	
Existin (No	ng model te 13)	model 13)         Primary replacement model (Note 5)         Secondary replacement/simultaneous replacement models								
Comic		Servo		Com o complifica	Comio motor			Motor side co	onversion cable model	
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	model (Note 1)	model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Small capa	acity/low inertia	a HC-KFS serie	es, standard/with	n brake] ((B) repr	esents models	with brake)				
MR-J2S-	HC-KFS46	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SCP	MR-J4-40A			(Note 11)	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	Built in to power
70CP	HC-KFS410	-RJ (Note 10)	J4KT1K	-ĸJ (Note 10)	HG-KK43	(Note 4) (Note 15)	(Note 11)	With brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversion cable.

## (4) Existing HC-MFS motor series (standard/with brake, G1, G2 reducer)

#### O: Compatible; $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; $\times$ : Incompatible

	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Ex	isting model (Note 13)	Primary/seconda replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Secon	dary replacement/simultaneou	is replacement models	
Servo		Servo				Motor s	ide conversion cable model	
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Small capa	acitv/ultra-low inertia H	IC-MFS series, s	tandard/with bra	kel ((B) represents model	s with bra	ake)	•	
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS053(B)	MR-J4-		HG-MR053(B)				
10CP(1)	HC-MFS13(B)	10A(1)-RJ	SC-J2SCP	HG-MR13(B)				
MR-J2S- 20CP(1)	HC-MFS23(B)	MR-J4- 20A(1)-RJ	J4KT02K	HG-MR23(B)	0	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	Built in to power
MR-J2S- 40CP(1)	HC-MFS43(B)	MR-J4- 40A(1)-RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT06K	HG-MR43(B)		With brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		conversion cable.
MR-J2S- 70CP	HC-MFS73(B)	MR-J4-70A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT1K	HG-MR73(B)				
[Small capa	acity/ultra-low inertia H	IC-MFS series w	th general reduc	cer (G1)] ((B) represents r	nodels wi	th brake)		
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G1 1/5				
	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/12			HG-KR053(B)G1 1/12				
MR-J2S- 10CP(1)	HC-MFS053(B)G1 1/20	MR-J4- 10A(1)-RJ	SC 125CD	HG-KR053(B)G1 1/20				
	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/5		.14KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/5				
	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/12		041(1021(	HG-KR13(B)G1 1/12		Without brake:		
	HC-MFS13(B)G1 1/20			HG-KR13(B)G1 1/20	~	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-		Built in to power
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/5	MR-J4-		HG-KR23(B)G1 1/5	(Note 4)	With brake:	SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	supply
20CP(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/12	20A(1)-RJ		HG-KR23(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2)	(	SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-		conversion cable.
. ,	HC-MFS23(B)G1 1/20	. ,		HG-KR23(B)G1 1/20 (Note 2)		_		
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/5	MR-J4-	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/5				
40CP(1)	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/12	40A(1)-RJ	J4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2)	-			
	HC-MFS43(B)G1 1/20			HG-KR43(B)G1 1/20 (Note 2)	-			
MR-J2S-	HC-IVIF373(B)GT 1/3	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SCP	HG-KK73(B)G1 1/3				
70CP	HC-MES73(B)G1 1/20	-RJ	J4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G1 1/12 (Note 2)				
[Small cana	city/ultra-low inertia H	C-MES series w	ith high-precision	reducer (G2)] ((B) repres	sents mo	dels with brake)		
	HC-MES053(B)G2 1/5		iti nign-precisio	HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-MES053(B)G2 1/9			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-MES053(B)G2							
	1/20			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21				
MR-J2S- 10CP(1)	HC-MFS053(B)G2 1/29	MR-J4-10A(1) -RJ		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33				
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/5		SC-J2SCP	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/9		J4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/20			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21				
	HC-MFS13(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33		Without brake:		Duilt in the manual
	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5	X (Noto 2)	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■		Built in to power
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-20A(1)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/11	(Note 3)	With brake:	3C-11A33E1NW1C03W-	conversion cable
20CP(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/20	-RJ		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21	(11010 4)	SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		controloin cabio.
	HC-MFS23(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33				
	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/5			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5				
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS43(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-40A(1)	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11				
40CP(1)	HC-MES43(B)G2 1/20	-rtJ	J4K100K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	4			
	HC-MES43(B)G2 1/29			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/33	4			
	HC-MES73(B)G2 1/5	MD 14 704	00.0000	ПG-КК/3(В)G/ 1/5	4			
MR-J2S-	HC MES72(B)C2 1/9	NIK-J4-70A	SC-J2SCP		1			
100-	HC MES72(D)C2 1/20	-13	34AT IK		ł			
	TU-MF3/3(D)62 1/29			TG-KK/3(D)G/ 1/33	1			

## (5) Existing HC-MFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

#### O: Compatible; $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; $\times$ : Incompatible

	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Ex	isting model (Note 13)	Primary/seconda replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Second	dary replacement/simultaneou	s replacement models	
Servo	O	Servo	Demonstration	0		Motor s	ide conversion cable mo	odel
amplifier model	model	model (Note 1, 12)	model	(Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Small capa	acity/ultra-low inertia H	C-MFS series w	ith high-precisior	n reducer, flange output ty	pe (G5)]	((B) represents models with b	rake)	
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/5				
	HC-MFS053(B)G5			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/11				
	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/21			HG-KR053(B)G5 1/21				
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/33	MR-J4-10A(1)		HG-KR053(B)G5 1/33				
10CP(1)	HC-MFS053(B)G5 1/45	-RJ		HG-KR053(B)G5 1/45				
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/5		SC-J2SCP	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/5				
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/11		J4K102K	HG-KR13(B)G5 1/11				
	HC-MFS13(B)G5 1/21			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/21				
	HC-MES13(B)G5 1/33 HC-MES13(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR13(B)G5 1/33	-	Without brake:		-
	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/5		SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	Built in to power
MD 100	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/11			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/11	(Note 4)	With brake:	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	cable.
MR-J25- 20CP(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4-20A(1)		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/21		SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-		
2001 (1)	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/33	1.0		HG-KR23(B)G5 1/33				
	HC-MFS23(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR23(B)G5 1/45				
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR43(B)G5 1/5				
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4-40A(1)	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/21				
40CP(1)	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/33	-RJ	J4K106K	HG-KR43(B)G5 1/33				
	HC-MFS43(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR43(B)G5 1/45				
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/5			HG-KR73(B)G5 1/5				
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/11 HC-MES73(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/11				
70CP	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/33	-RJ	J4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G5 1/33				
	HC-MFS73(B)G5 1/45			HG-KR73(B)G5 1/45				
[Small capa	acity/low inertia HC-MF	S series with high	ph-precision redu	icer, shaft output type (G	7)] ((B) re	presents models with brake)		1
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-MFS053(B)G7 1/11			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-MFS053(B)G7							
	1/21			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/21				
	HC-MFS053(B)G7			HG-KR053(B)G7 1/33				
MR-J2S- 10CP(1)	HC-MFS053(B)G7	MR-J4-10A(1) -RJ		HG-KR053(B)G7 1/45				
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/5		SC-J2SCP	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/11		J4KT02K	HG-KR13(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/21			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/21				
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR13(B)G7 1/33		Without broke:		
	HC-MFS13(B)G7 1/45	-		HG-KR13(B)G7 1/45	~	SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-	SC-	Built in to power
	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/5	(Note 4)	With brake:	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	supply conversion
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-20A(1)		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/21		SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■		cable.
20CP(1)	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/33	-RJ		HG-KR23(B)G7 1/33				
	HC-MFS23(B)G7 1/45			HG-KR23(B)G7 1/45				
	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/5	-			
MR-J2S-	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/11	MR-J4-40A(1)	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/11				
40CP(1)	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/21	-RJ	J4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)G7 1/21	1			
	HC-MFS43(B)G7 1/45			HG-KR43(B)G7 1/45	1			
	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/5			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/5	]			
MR-128-	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/11	MR-14-70A	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/11	1			
70CP	HC-MFS73(B)G7 1/21	-RJ	J4KT1K	HG-KR73(B)G7 1/21	-			
	HC-MES73(B)G7 1/33			HG-KR73(B)G7 1/33	1			
					1	1		1

## (6) Existing HC-SFS motor series (standard/with brake, G2 reducer)

## O: Compatible; $\Delta$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Ex	tisting model (Note 13)	Primary/seconda replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Secondar	y replacement/simultane	eous replacement models	
Servo		Servo	_			Mot	or side conversion cable	model
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Medium ca	pacity/medium inertia H	IC-SFS series, s	tandard/with brak	e] ((B) represents mode	s with brake	e)		
MR-J2S- 60CP	HC-SFS52(B) HC-SFS53(B)	MR-J4-60A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)				
MD 100	HC-SFS81(B)		00,10000	HG-SR81(B)		SC-		
100CP	HC-SFS102(B) HC-SFS103(B)	-RJ	J4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)		SAJSF WZRC IIVI-SZ		
	HC-SFS121(B)			HG-SR121(B)		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
	HC-SFS152(B)					SC-		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS153(B)	MR-J4-200A		HG-5R 152(B)		SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
200CP	HC-SFS201(B)	-RJ	SC-12SCP	HG-SR201(B)	Δ		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
	HC-SFS202(B) HC-SFS203(B)		J4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)	(Note 6)			(
	HC-SFS301(B)			HG-SR301(B)				
350CP	HC-SFS352(B) HC-SFS353(B)	-RJ		HG-SR352(B)		SC-HAJSEWICIW		
MR-J2S- 500CP	HC-SFS502(B)	MR-J4-500A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)				
MR-J2S- 700CP	HC-SFS702(B)	MR-J4-700A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)		Existing cable can be used.		
[Medium ca	pacity/medium inertia H	IC-SFS series wi	th high-precision	reducer (G2)] ((B) repre	sents mode	ls with brake)		
	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/5			HG-SR52(B)G7 1/5				
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-60A	SC-J2SCP	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/11				
60CP	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/20	-RJ	J4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/21	-			
	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/29			HG-SR52(B)G7 1/33				
	HC-SFS52(B)G2 1/45			HG-SR52(B)G7 1/45	-			
	HC-SFS102(B)G2 1/5			HG-SR 102(B)G7 1/5	•			
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS102(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-100A	SC-J2SCP	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11		SC-		
100CP	HC-SES102(B)G2 1/20	-RJ	J4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21		SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
	HC-SES102(B)G2 1/25			HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45	•			
	HC-SES152(B)G2 1/5			HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/9			HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/20			HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21	×			
	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/29			HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33	(Note 3)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4-200A		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45	(Note 6)			
200CP	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/5	-RJ		HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5				
	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/9		JUKT3K	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11				
	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/20		04111011	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21				
	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/29			HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33				
	HC-SFS202(B)G2 1/45			HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-12S-	HC-SFS352(B)G2 1/5	MR-14-350A		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5				
350CP	HC-SFS352(B)G2 1/9	-RJ		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11				
MD /00	HC-SFS352(B)G2 1/20	MD 14 5004	00.10000	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21	-			
MR-J2S- 500CP	HC-SFS502(B)G2 1/5 HC-SFS502(B)G2 1/9	мк-j4-500A -RJ	J4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5				
MR-J2S- 700CP	HC-SFS702(B)G2 1/5	MR-J4-700A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G7 1/5		Existing cable can be used.		

# (7) Existing HC-SFS motor series (G1 reducer)

. ,	0		O: Cor	, mpatible; ∆: Limite	d functio	ons or compatible v	vith certain conditio	ons; ×: Incompatible
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
E>	kisting model (Note 13)	Primary/seconda replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Seconda	ry replacement/simultane	eous replacement models	:
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Mot Power supply conversion cable	or side conversion cable Encoder conversion cable	model Brake conversion cable
[Medium ca	pacity/medium inertia H	HC-SFS series wi	th general reduce	er (G1)] ((B) represents r	nodels with	brake, (H) represents for	ot-mounting)	
MR-J2S- 60CP	HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS52(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4-60A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/39 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR52(B)G1(H) 1/59				
MR-J2S- 100CP	HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS102(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4-100A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/27 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR102(B)G1(H) 1/35		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS152(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4-200A		HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR152(B)G1(H) 1/59				
2000	HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/H HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS202(B)G1(H) 1/59	-KJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR202(B)G1(H) 1/43	∆ (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR-J2S- 350CP	HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/33 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS352(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4-350A -RJ		HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR352(B)G1(H) 1/59		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-J2S- 500CP	HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/25 HC-SFS502(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4-500A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR502(B)G1(H) 1/43				
MR-J2S- 700CP	HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/25 HC-SFS702(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4-700A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR702(B)G1(H) 1/43		Existing cable can be used.		

# (8) Existing HC-SFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

( )	vith certain conditio	ns; ×: Incompatible						
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Ex	tisting model (Note 13)	Primary/seconda replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Secondar	y replacement/simultane	ous replacement models	
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Mot Power supply conversion cable	or side conversion cable Encoder conversion cable	model Brake conversion cable
[Medium ca	pacity/medium inertia H	IC-SFS series wi	th high-precision	reducer, flange output ty	pe (G5)] ((E	<ol><li>represents models wit</li></ol>	h brake)	
MR-J2S- 60CP	HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS52(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-60A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR52(B)G5 1/45				
MR-J2S- 100CP	HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS102(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-100A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/45		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS152(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-200A		HG-SR152(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/45	∆ (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
200CP	HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS202(B)G5 1/45	-RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/45 HC SR202(B)G5 1/45		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-J2S- 350CP	HC-SFS352(B)G5 1/3 HC-SFS352(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS352(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS502(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-350A -RJ MR-14-500A	SC-12SCP	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/3 HG-SR352(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR502(B)G5 1/5				
500CP	HC-SFS502(B)G5 1/11	-RJ	J4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G5 1/11				
MR-J2S- 700CP	HC-SFS702(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-700A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G5 1/5		Existing cable can be used.		
[Medium ca	pacity/medium inertia H	IC-SFS series wi	th high-precision	reducer, shaft output typ	e (G7)] ((B)	represents models with	brake)	
MR-J2S- 60CP	HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS52(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-60A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT06K	HG-SR52(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR52(B)G7 1/45				
MR-J2S- 100CP	HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/23 HC-SFS102(B)G7 1/33	MR-J4-100A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT1K	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/23 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS152(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-200A		HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/23 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45	∆ (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
200CP	HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS202(B)G7 1/45	-RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT3K	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45		SC-HA 13DW/1C1M		
MR-J2S- 350CP	HC-SFS352(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS352(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS352(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-350A -RJ		HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21				
MR-J2S- 500CP	HC-SFS502(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS502(B)G7 1/11	MR-J4-500A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT5K	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11				
MR-J2S- 700CP	HC-SFS702(B)G7 1/5	MR-J4-700A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT7K	HG-SR702(B)G7 1/5		Existing cable can be used.		

## (9) Existing HC-RFS motor series (standard/with brake, G2 reducer)

			0:	Compatible;	$\Delta$ : Limited fur	nctions	ons or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatibl			
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)		(6)	-	(7)	
Existi (No	ng model ote 13)	Primary replace (Not	cement model e 5)		Secon	dary repla	cement/simulta	neous replacement	models	
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo amplifier model (Note 1)	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Motor Power supply conversion cable	side conversion ca Encoder conversion cable	ble Brake conversion cable
[Medium ca	pacity/ultra-low in	iertia HC-RFS sei	ries, standard/wit	h brake] ((B) repr	resents models with	n brake)				
MR-J2S- 200CP	HC- RFS103(B)	MR-J4-200A -R.I		MR-J4-200A -R.I	HG-RR103(B)		SC-			
1000	RFS153(B)		J4KT3K	ND 14 0504	HG-RR153(B)		J2SCPJ4KT3 K			<b>-</b>
MR-J2S- 350CP	HC- RFS203(B)	MR-J4-350A -RJ		-RJ	HG-RR203(B)	0		Existing cable can be used.	HAJ3ENM3C1M	Existing cable can be used.
MR-J2S-	HC- RFS353(B)	MR-J4-500A -R-I	SC-J2SCP	MR-J4-500A -RJ	HG-RR353(B)		SC- J2SCPJ4KT5			
00001	RFS503(B)	10	UNITOR	1.0	HG-RR503(B)		К			
[Medium ca	pacity/ultra-low in	ertia HC-RFS se	ries with high-pre	cision reducer (G	2)] ((B) represents	models w	vith brake)			
MR-J2S-	HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/29 HC-RFS103(B)G2 1/45 HC-RFS103(B)G2	MR-J4-200A -RJ (Note 10)		MR-J4-100A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45 HG-SR102(B)G7		(Note 11)	SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-		
200CP	HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/29 HC-RFS153(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4-200A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT3K	MR-J4-200A -RJ	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G7		SC-	S2		
MR-J2S- 350CP	HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/29 HC-RFS203(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4-350A -RJ (Note 10)		MR-J4-200A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45	× (Note 3) (Note 4)	3К	SC- J2SJ4PW2C1M	SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR-J2S- 500CP	HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/20 HC-RFS353(B)G2 1/29	MR-J4-500A RJ (Note 10)	SC-J2SCP J4KT5K	MR-J4-350A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21		(Note 11)	SC- HAJ3PW1C1M		
	HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/5 HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/9 HC-RFS503(B)G2 1/20	MR-J4-500A -RJ		MR-J4-500A -RJ	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11		SC- J2SCPJ4KT5 K			

# (10) Existing HC-RFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

			C	: Compatible	$e; \Delta$ : Limited ful	nctions	or compatibl	e with certain of	conditions; × : li	ncompatible
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)		(6)		(7)	
E	kisting model (Note 13)	Primary replac (Note	ement model e 5)		Second	ary replac	ement/simultane	ous replacement m	nodels	
Servo	Convo motor	Servo amplifier	Deneuvel kit	Servo amplifier	Servo motor		Deneuval	Motor	side conversion cab	le Destas
amplifier model	model	model (Note 1, 12)	model	model (Note 1)	model (Note 1)	Compatibility	kit model	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	conversion cable
[Medium	capacity/ultra-low in	ertia HC-RFS se	ries with high-p	recision reducer,	flange output type (C	G5)] ((B) r	epresents models	s with brake)		
MR-	HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/5 HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/11 HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/21 HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/33 HC-RFS103(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-200A -RJ (Note 10)		MR-J4-100A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-SR102(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G5 1/45		(Note 11)	SC-		
200CP	HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/5 HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/11 HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/21 HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/33 HC-RFS153(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-200A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT3K	MR-J4-200A -RJ	HG-SR152(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G5 1/45	, ,	SC-	SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR- J2S- 350CP	HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/5 HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/11 HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/21 HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/33 HC-RFS203(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-350A -RJ (Note 10)		MR-J4-200A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-SR202(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G5 1/45	(Note 3) (Note 4)	J2SCPJ4KT3K	SC- J2SJ4PW2C1M	SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR- J2S- 500CP	HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/5 HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/11 HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/21 HC-RFS353(B)G5 1/33 HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-500A -RJ (Note 10)	SC-J2SCP J4KT5K	MR-J4-350A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-SR352(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR502(B)G5 1/5		(Note 11)	SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
	HC-RFS503(B)G5 1/11	-RJ		-RJ	HG-SR502(B)G5 1/11		J2SCPJ4KT5K			
Medium	capacity/ultra-low in	ertia HC-RES se	ries with high-n	recision reducer	flance output type ((	27)] ((B) r	anresents models	with brake)		
MR-	HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/1 HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/21 HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/23 HC-RFS103(B)G7 1/33	MR-J4-200A -RJ (Note 10)	ies with nigh-p	MR-J4-100A -RJ (Note 10)	Hange output type (C HG-SR102(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR102(B)G7 1/45		(Note 11)	SC-		
200CP	HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/11 HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/21 HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/33 HC-RFS153(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-200A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT3K	MR-J4-200A -RJ	HG-SR152(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR152(B)G7 1/45		SC-	SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR- J2S- 350CP	HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/11 HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/21 HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/33 HC-RFS203(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-350A -RJ (Note 10)		MR-J4-200A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-SR202(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR202(B)G7 1/45	(Note 3) (Note 4)	J2SCPJ4KT3K	SC-J2SJ4PW2C1M	SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR- J2S-	HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/11 HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/21 HC-RFS353(B)G7 1/33	MR-J4-500A -RJ (Note 10)	SC-J2SCP	MR-J4-350A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-SR352(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR352(B)G7 1/21		(Note 11)	SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
500CP	HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/5 HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/11 HC-RFS503(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-500A -RJ		MR-J4-500A -RJ	HG-SR502(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR502(B)G7 1/11		SC- J2SCPJ4KT5K			

## (11) Existing HC-UFS motor series

(1)

Existing model (Note 13)

Servo amplifier model

[Medium capacity

MR-J2S-

#### O: Compatible; $\Delta$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible (4)(5) (3) (2)Primary/secondary/simultaneous replacement models Secondary replacement/simultaneous replacement models (Note 5, 14) Servo motor Motor side conversion cable model Servo amplifier Servo Renewal kit model motor model (Note 1, 12) model Power supply conversion cable Encoder Brake Compatibilit conversion cable conversion cable mode (Note 1) brake /flat type HC-U series stand /with brakel ((B)

[moundin oupdoid]	mar type no o	o oonoo, otanac		procente mode				
MR-J2S- 70CP	HC-UFS72(B)	MR-J4-70A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT1K	HG-UR72(B)				
MR-J2S-200CP	HC-UFS152(B)	MR-J4-200A -RJ	SC-J2SCP	HG-UR152(B)		Existing cable		Existing cable can be
MR-J2S-350CP	HC-UFS202(B)	MR-J4-350A -RJ	J4KT3K	HG-UR202(B)	0	can be used.	SC-HAJSENMSCIM	used.
MP 129 500CP	HC-UFS352(B)	MR-J4-500A	SC-J2SCP	HG-UR352(B)				
WIX-323-300CF	HC-UFS502(B)	-RJ	J4KT5K	HG-UR502(B)				
Small capacity/fla	t type HC-UFS	series, standard/	with brake] ((B) repre	esents models v	with brake	e)		
MR-J2S- 10CP(1)	HC-UFS13(B)	MR-J4- 10A(1)-RJ	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR13(B)				
MR-J2S- 20CP(1)	HC-UFS23(B)	MR-J4- 20A(1)-RJ	J4KT02K	HG-KR23(B)	×	Without brake: SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-■	SC-	Built in to power supply
MR-J2S- 40CP(1)	HC-UFS43(B)	MR-J4- 40A(1)-RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT06K	HG-KR43(B)	(Note 3)	With brake: SC-J2SJ4PWBK1C03M-■	HAJ3ENM1C03M-■	conversion cable.
MR-J2S-	HC-UFS73(B)	MR-J4-70A	SC-J2SCP	HG-KR73(B)				

Refer to Appendix page 2-65 for important points to note.

#### (12) Existing HC-LFS motor series

O: Compatible;  $\Delta$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions;  $\times$ : Incompatible

(1)	)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	)	(6)		(7)	
Existing (Note	model 13)	Primary rep (N	acement model ote 5)		Se	condary re	placement/sim	ultaneous replaceme	nt models	
		Sonio amplifiar		Sonio amplifior	Sonio motor			Motor side conve	rsion cable model	
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	model (Note 1)	model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Medium capacit	y/low inertia HC	-LFS series, star	dard/with brake] ((B	) represents mo	dels with bra	ke)				
MR-J2S-60CP	HC-LFS52(B)	MR-J4-60A -RJ (Note 10)	SC-J2SCP J4KT06K	MR-J4-70A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-JR73(B)		(Note 11)	SC-		
MR-J2S-100CP	HC-LFS102(B)	MR-J4-100A -RJ (Note 10)	SC-J2SCP J4KT1K	MR-J4-200A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-JR153(B)		(Note 11)	SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2	00	
MR-J2S-200CP	HC-LFS152(B)	MR-J4-200A -RJ (Note 10)	SC-J2SCP	MR-J4-350A -RJ (Note 10)	HG-JR353(B)	(Note 3)	SC-	SC-J2SJ4PW2C1M	SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR-J2S-350CP	HC-LFS202(B)	MR-J4-350A -RJ	J4N I JN	MR-J4-350A -RJ			J230FJ4K13K			
MR-J2S-500CP	HC-LFS302(B)	MR-J4-500A -RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT5K	MR-J4-500A -RJ	HG-JR503(B)		SC- J2SCPJ4KT5K			

#### (13) Existing HA-LFS motor series

()											
			O: C	ompatible; ∆	: Limited fun	ctions	or compatib	ole with certair	n conditions; ×	: Incompatible	
(1)		(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)		(6)		(7)		
Existing (Note	model 13)	Primary repla (No	cement model te 5)		Secor	idary repl	acement/simul	taneous replacem	ent models		
		Son/o omplifior		Son/o omplifior	Sonio motor			Motor s	Motor side conversion cable r		
Servo amplifier model	Servo motor model	model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	model (Note 1)	model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Renewal kit model	Power supply conversion Cable	Encoder Conversion cable	Brake/Conversion cable for the cooling fan	
[Medium/large ca	apacity/low inert	ia HA-LFS 1000	r/min series, stan	dard/with brake]	((B) represents n	nodels wi	th brake)				
MR-J2S-700CP	HA- LFS601(B)	(Note 16)		MR-J4-700A- RJ	HG-JR601(B) (Note 4)	× (Note 3)	SC-J2SCP J4KT7K	SC- J2SJ4PW3C1M -∎	Existing cable can be used.	<ul> <li>Existing brake cable can be used.</li> <li>Cooling fan cable (Note 9)</li> </ul>	
[Medium/large ca	apacity/low inert	ia HA-LFS 1500	r/min series, stan	dard/with brake]	((B) represents n	nodels wi	th brake)				
MR-J2S-700CP	HA- LFS701M(B)	(No	e 16)	MR-J4-700A- RJ	HG- JR701M(B) (Note 4)	× (Note 3)	SC-J2SCP J4KT7K	SC- J2SJ4PW3C1M -∎	Existing cable can be used.	<ul> <li>Existing brake cable can be used.</li> <li>Cooling fan cable (Note 9)</li> </ul>	
[Medium/large ca	apacity/low inert	ia HA-LFS 2000	r/min series, stan	dard/with brake]	((B) represents n	nodels wi	th brake)				
MR-J2S-500CP	HA-LFS502	MR-J4-500A- RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT5K	MR-J4-500A- RJ	HG-SR502	×	SC-J2SCP J4KT5K	SC- HAJ3PW1C1M	SC-		
MR-J2S-700CP	HA-LFS702	MR-J4-700A- RJ	SC-J2SCP J4KT7K	MR-J4-700A- RJ	HG-SR702	(Note 3)	SC-J2SCP J4KT7K	Existing cable can be used.	HAJ3ENM3C1M		

4.4 General-Purpose Interface Replacement Combination List (400 V Class)

## (1) Existing HC-SFS motor series (standard/with brake, G2 reducer)

#### O: Compatible; $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)		(5)			
Ex	tisting model (Note 13)	Primary/seconda replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Seconda	y replacement/simultane	ous replacement models		
Servo		Servo				Mot	or side conversion cable	model	
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable	
[Medium ca	pacity/medium inertia H	IC-SFS series, st	andard/with brak	e] ((B) represents model	s with brake	e)			
						ŕ			
MR-J2S- 60A4	HC-SFS524(B)	MR-J4-60A4	SC-	HG-SR524(B)					
MR-J2S- 100A4	HC-SFS1024(B)	MR-J4-100A4	(Note 18)	HG-SR1024(B)		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2			
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS1524(B)		SC-	HG-SR1524(B)	~				
200A4	HC-SFS2024(B)	MIN-34-200A4	(Note 18)	HG-SR2024(B)	(Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)	
MR-J2S- 350A4	HC-SFS3524(B)	MR-J4-350A4	SC- J2SJ4BS04 (Note 18)	HG-SR3524(B)		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M			
MR-J2S- 500A4	HC-SFS5024(B)	MR-J4-500A4	(Note 19)	HG-SR5024(B)					
MR-J2S- 700A4	HC-SFS7024(B)	MR-J4-700A4	SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	HG-SR7024(B)		Existing cable can be used.			
[Medium ca	pacity/medium inertia H	IC-SFS series wi	th high-precision	reducer (G2)] ((B) repres	sents mode	ls with brake)			
MR-J2S- 60A4	HC-SFS524(B)G2 1/5 HC-SFS524(B)G2 1/9 HC-SFS524(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS524(B)G2 1/29 HC-SFS524(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4-60A4	SC-	HG-SR524(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/45					
MR-J2S- 100A4	HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/5 HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/9 HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/29 HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4-100A4	J2SJ4BS02 (Note 18)	HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/45		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2			
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS1524(B)G2 1/5 HC-SFS1524(B)G2 1/9 HC-SFS1524(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS1524(B)G2 1/29 HC-SFS1524(B)G2 1/29	MR 14 20044	SC-	HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/45	× (Note 3) (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)	
200A4	HC-SFS2024(B)G2 1/5 HC-SFS2024(B)G2 1/9 HC-SFS2024(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS2024(B)G2 1/29 HC-SFS2024(B)G2 1/29	win-J4-200A4	(Note 18)	HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/45	(11010 0)	SC HA 13DM/404M			
MR-J2S- 350A4	HC-SFS3524(B)G2 1/5 HC-SFS3524(B)G2 1/9 HC-SFS3524(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-350A4	SC- J2SJ4BS04 (Note 18)	HG-SR3524(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR3524(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR3524(B)G7 1/21					
MR-J2S- 500A4	HC-SFS5024(B)G2 1/5 HC-SFS5024(B)G2 1/9	MR-J4-500A4	(Note 19)	HG-SR5024(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR5024(B)G7 1/11					
MR-J2S- 700A4	HC-SFS7024(B)G2 1/5	MR-J4-700A4	SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	HG-SR7024(B)G7 1/5		Existing cable can be used.			

# (2) Existing HC-SFS motor series (G1 reducer)

	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
E>	xisting model (Note 13)	Primary/seconda replaceme	ary/simultaneous ent models		Seconda	ry replacement/simultane	ous replacement models	
0	( - )	Servo	5, 14)			Mote	or side conversion cable	model
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Medium ca	apacity/medium inertia I	IC-SFS series wi	th general reduce	er (G1)] ((B) represents r	nodels with	brake, (H) represents for	ot-mounting)	
MR-J2S- 60A4	HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4-60A4	SC-	HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/59				
MR-J2S- 100A4	HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/39 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/33 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4-100A4	J2SJ4BSU2 (Note 18)	HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/34 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/59		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/23 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/33 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR 14 20044	SC-	HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/34 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/59				
200A4	HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/39 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4-200A4	(Note 18)	HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/33 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/59	∆ (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MR-J2S- 350A4	HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/49	MR-J4-350A4	SC- J2SJ4BS04 (Note 18)	HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/59		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-J2S- 500A4	HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4-500A4	(Note 19)	HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/43				
MR-J2S- 700A4	HC-SFS7024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS7024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS7024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS7024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS7024(B)G1(H) 1/35	MR-J4-700A4	SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	HG-SR7024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR7024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR7024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR7024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR7024(B)G1(H) 1/35		Existing cable can be used.		

# (3) Existing HC-SFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

			O: Cor	npatible; ∆: Limite	d functio	ns or compatible v	vith certain conditio	ons; ×: Incompatible
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Ex	isting model (Note 13)	replaceme (Note	ary/simultaneous ent models 5, 14)		Seconda	ry replacement/simultane	eous replacement models	i
Servo		Servo				Mot	or side conversion cable	model
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	Renewal kit model	Servo motor model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Medium ca	pacity/medium inertia H	IC-SFS series wi	th high-precision	reducer, flange output ty	pe (G5)] ((E	<ol> <li>represents models wit</li> </ol>	h brake)	
MR-J2S- 60A4	HC-SFS524(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS524(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS524(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS524(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS524(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-60A4	SC-	HG-SR524(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR524(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR524(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR524(B)G5 1/33 HG-SR524(B)G5 1/45				
MR-J2S- 100A4	HC-SFS1024(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS1024(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS1024(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS1024(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS1024(B)G5 1/45	MR-J4-100A4	J2SJ4BS02 (Note 18)	HG-SR1024(B)G5115 HG-SR1024(B)G5115 HG-SR1024(B)G51111 HG-SR1024(B)G5121 HG-SR1024(B)G5133 HG-SR1024(B)G5145		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR-J2S- 200A4	HC-SFS1524(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS1524(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS1524(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS1524(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS1524(B)G5 1/45 HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-200A4	SC- J2SJ4BS03	HG-SR1524(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR1524(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR1524(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR1524(B)G5 1/23 HG-SR1524(B)G5 1/45 HG-SR2024(B)G5 1/5	∆ (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
	HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/21 HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/33 HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/45		(Note 18)	HG-SR2024(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR2024(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR2024(B)G5 1/23 HG-SR2024(B)G5 1/45 HC-SR2024(B)G5 1/45		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR-J2S- 350A4	HC-SFS3524(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS3524(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS3524(B)G5 1/21	MR-J4-350A4	J2SJ4BS04 (Note 18)	HG-SR3524(B)G5 1/3 HG-SR3524(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR3524(B)G5 1/21				
MR-J2S- 500A4	HC-SFS5024(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS5024(B)G5 1/11	MR-J4-500A4	(Note 19)	HG-SR5024(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR5024(B)G5 1/11				
MR-J2S- 700A4	HC-SFS7024(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-700A4	SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	HG-SR7024(B)G5 1/5		Existing cable can be used.		
[Medium ca	pacity/medium inertia H	IC-SFS series wi	th high-precision	reducer, shaft output typ	e (G7)] ((B	represents models with	brake)	
MR-J2S- 60A4	HC-SFS524(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS524(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS524(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS524(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS524(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-60A4	SC-	HG-SR524(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/45				
MR-J2S- 100A4	HC-SFS1024(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS1024(B)G7 1/1 HC-SFS1024(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS1024(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS1024(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS1024(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-100A4	J2SJ4BS02 (Note 18)	HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/1 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/45		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR-J2S-	HC-SFS1524(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS1524(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS1524(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS1524(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS1524(B)G7 1/45		SC-	HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/23 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/45	_∆ (Note 6)		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
200A4	HC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/21 HC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-200A4	(Note 18)	HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/45		SC HA ISDW1C1M		
MR-J2S- 350A4	HC-SFS3524(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS3524(B)G7 1/11 HC-SFS3524(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-350A4	SC- J2SJ4BS04 (Note 18)	HG-SR3524(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR3524(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR3524(B)G7 1/21				
MR-J2S- 500A4	HC-SFS5024(B)G7 1/5 HC-SFS5024(B)G7 1/11	MR-J4-500A4	(Note 19)	HG-SR5024(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR5024(B)G7 1/11				
MR-J2S- 700A4	HC-SFS7024(B)G7 1/5	MR-J4-700A4	SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	HG-SR7024(B)G7 1/5		Existing cable can be used.		

# (4) Existing HA-LFS motor series

			O: Co	ompatible; $\triangle$	: Limited fun	ctions	or compatib	ole with certair	n conditions; ×	: Incompatible	
(1)	) medel	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)		(6)		(7)		
Existing (Note	13)	Primary repia (No	te 5)		Secon	dary repl	acement/simul	taneous replacem	ent models		
Serve amplifier	Serve motor	Servo amplifier	Renewal kit	Servo amplifier	Servo motor		Popowal kit	Motor s	ide conversion cab	le model Brake/Conversion	
model	model	model	model	model	model	Compatibility	model	Power supply	Encoder	cable for the	
[Madium //arma.a	n a a itu // a uu in a nt		r/main achiec atom		(Note 1)	a dala wi	th hasks)	conversion Cable	Conversion cable	cooling fan	
[iviedium/large ca	apacity/iow inert	IA HA-LES 1000	r/min series, stan	dard/with brakej	((B) represents r	iodels wi	tn brake) SC-	İ			
MR-J2S-700A4	HA- LFS6014(B)			MR-J4-700A4	(Note 4)		J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	SC		<ul> <li>Existing brake cable can be</li> </ul>	
	HA- LFS8014(B)				HG-JR8014(B) (Note 4)			J2SJ4PW3C1M	Existing cable can be used.	<ul> <li>Cooling fan</li> </ul>	
MR-J2S-11KA4	HA- LFS12K14(B)			MR-J4-11KA4	HG- JR12K14(B) (Note 4)		SC- J2SJ4BS06 (Note 18)			cable (Note 9)	
MR-J2S-15KA4	HA- LFS15K14			MR-J4-15KA4	HG-JR15K14		(1010-10)				
MR-J2S-22KA4	HA- LFS20K14	(Not	e 16)		HG-JR20K14	(Note 3)	SC- J2SJ4BS07				
	HA- LES25K14			MR-J4-22KA4	HG-JR25K14		(Note 18) (Note 11)	(Note 8)	(Note 17)	conversion	
MR-J2S-30KA4	HA- LES30K14			MR- J4-DU30KA4	HG-JR30K14 (Note 4)		SC- J2SJ4BS08			SC- J2SJ4FAN1C1M	
	HA-			(Note 21) MR-			(Note 18) SC-				
MR-J2S-37KA4	LFS37K14		r/min acrica, aton	J4-DU37KA4 (Note 21)	HG-JR37K14	odolo wi	J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)				
[medium/large ca		IA HA-LES 1500	I/IIIII Selles, stall	uaru/witir brakej	HG-	ioueis wi	SC-	i			
MR-J2S-700A4	HA- LFS701M4(B)			MR-J4-700A4	JR701M4(B) (Note 4)		J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	SC-		<ul> <li>Existing brake cable can be</li> </ul>	
MR-J2S-11KA4	HA- LFS11K1M4(B)			MR-J4-11KA4	HG- JR11K1M4(B)		SC-	J2SJ4PW3C1M	Existing cable can be used.	Cooling fan	
MR-J2S-15KA4	HA- LFS15K1M4(B)				HG- JR15K1M4(B) (Note 4)	)	(Note 18)			cable (Note 9)	
MR-J2S-22KA4	HA- LFS22K1M4			MR-J4-22KA4	HG- JR22K1M4		SC- J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)	07 8)		• Cooling fan	
MR-J2S-30KA4	HA- LFS30K1M4	(Not	e 16)	MR- J4-DU30KA4 (Note 21)	HG- JR30K1M4	(Note 3)	SC- J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)				
MR-J2S-37KA4	HA- LFS37K1M4			MR- J4-DU37KA4 (Note 21)	HG- JR37K1M4			(Note 8)	(Note 17)	conversion cable SC-	
MR-J2S-45KA4	HA- LFS45K1M4			MR- J4-DU45KA4 (Note 21)	HG- JR45K1M4 (Note 4)		SC- J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)			J2SJ4FAN1C1M	
MR-J2S-55KA4	HA- LFS50K1M4			MR- J4-DU55KA4 (Note 21)	HG- JR55K1M4						
[Medium/large ca	apacity/low inert	ia HA-LFS 2000	r/min series, stan	dard/with brake]	((B) represents m	odels wi	th brake)	1			
MR-J2S-11KA4	HA- LFS11K24(B)	MR-J4-11KA4	SC- J2SJ4BS06 (Note 18)	MR-J4-11KA4	HG- JR11K1M4(B) (Note 4)		SC-			Existing brake     cable can be	
MR-J2S-15KA4	HA- LFS15K24(B)	MR-J4-15KA4 (Note 10)	SC- J2SJ4BS06 (Note 18)	MR-J4-11KA4 (Note 10)	HG- JR11K1M4(B)		J2SJ4BS06 (Note 18)	SC- J2SJ4PW3C1M -■	Existing cable can be used.	• Cooling fan	
MR-J2S-22KA4	HA- LFS22K24(B)	MR-J4-22KA4 (Note 10)	SC- J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)	MR-J4-15KA4 (Note 10)	HG- JR15K1M4(B)		(Note 11)			cable (Note 9)	
MR-J2S-30KA4	HA- LFS30K24	MR- J4-DU30KA4 (Note 10, 21)	SC- J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)	MR-J4-22KA4 (Note 10)	HG- JR22K1M4	× (Note 3)	(Note 11)				
MR-J2S-37KA4	HA- LFS37K24	MR- J4-DU37KA4 (Note 10, 21)		MR- J4-DU30KA4 (Note 10, 21)	HG- JR30K1M4			(Note 8)	(Note 17)	Cooling fan conversion cable	
MR-J2S-45KA4	HA- LFS45K24	MR- J4-DU45KA4 (Note 10, 21)	SC- J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)	MR- J4-DU37KA4 (Note 10, 21)	HG- JR37K1M4		SC- J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)	(	(	cable SC- J2SJ4FAN1C1M	
MR-J2S-55KA4	HA- LFS55K24	MR- J4-DU55KA4 (Note 10, 21)		MR- J4-DU45KA4 (Note 10, 21)	HG- JR45K1M4 (Note 4)		. ,				

## 4.5 SSCNET Interface Replacement Combination List (400 V Class)

## (1) Existing HC-SFS motor series (standard/with brake, G2 reducer)

#### O: Compatible; $\triangle$ : Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

	(1)	(2	2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	
Ex	isting model (Note 13)	Primary re	/secondary/sim placement mo (Note 5, 14)	ultaneous dels		Second	ary replacement/simul	taneous replacement m	nodels
Sonio		Servo	SSCNET		Serve motor		Мо	tor side conversion cat	e model
amplifier model	Servo motor model	amplifier model (Note 1, 12)	conversion unit model (Note 1)	Renewal kit model	model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable
[Medium	capacity/medium in	ertia HC-SFS s	eries, standard	/with brake] ((B) r	epresents models wit	h brake)			
MR- J2S- 60B4	HC-SFS524(B)	MR-J4- 60B4- RJ020		SC-	HG-SR524(B)				
MR- J2S- 100B4	HC-SFS1024(B)	MR-J4- 100B4- RJ020		(Note 18)	HG-SR1024(B)		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR-	HC-SFS1524(B)	MR-J4-		SC-	HG-SR1524(B)				
J2S- 200B4	HC-SES2024(B)	200B4- R 1020		J25J4B503	HG-SR2024(B)	~		ec.	
MR-		MR- 14-	MR-J4-T20	(NOLE 10)		(Note 6)		HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
J2S- 350B4	HC-SFS3524(B)	350B4- RJ020		J2SJ4BS04 (Note 18)	HG-SR3524(B)	(	SC-HAJ3PW1C1M		
MR- J2S- 500B4	HC-SFS5024(B)	MR-J4- 500B4- RJ020		(Note 19)	HG-SR5024(B)				
MR- J2S- 700B4	HC-SFS7024(B)	MR-J4- 700B4- RJ020		SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	HG-SR7024(B)		Existing cable can be used.		
[Medium	capacitv/medium in	ertia HC-SFS s	eries with hiah-	precision reduce	r (G2)] ((B) represents	models	with brake)		
MR- J2S- 60B4	HC-SFS524(B)G2 1/5 HC-SFS524(B)G2 1/9 HC-SFS524(B)G2 1/9 HC-SFS524(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS524(B)G2 1/29 HC SFS524(B)C2 1/45	MR-J4- 60B4- RJ020		SC-	HG-SR524(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/23 HG-SR524(B)G7 1/33				
MR- J2S- 100B4	HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/5 HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/9 HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/9 HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/29 HC-SFS1024(B)G2 1/45	MR-J4- 100B4- RJ020		J2SJ4BS02 (Note 18)	HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/45		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2		
MR- J2S- 200B4	HC-SFS1524(B)G2 1/5 HC-SFS1524(B)G2 1/2 HC-SFS1524(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS1524(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS1524(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS2024(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS2024(B)G2 1/20 HC-SFS2024(B)G2 1/20	MR-J4- 200B4- RJ020	MR-J4-T20	SC- J2SJ4BS03 (Note 18)	HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/5 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/21 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/32 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/45 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/11 HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/33	× (Note 3) (Note 6)		SC- HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)
MD	HC-SFS2024(B)G2 1/45	MD 14			HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/45		SC-HA 13PW/1C1M		
MR- 12S-	HC-SES3524(B)G2 1/5	WIK-J4- 350B4-		5C- 125.14BS04	HG-SR3524(B)G7 1/5		SO-MAJOF WITCHW		
350B4	HC-SFS3524(B)G2 1/20	RJ020		(Note 18)	HG-SR3524(B)G7 1/21				
MR-	HC-SES5024(B)G2 1/5	MR-J4-		/	HG-SR5024(B)G7 1/5				
J2S-	LC SESSO24(D)O2 1/0	500B4-		(Note 19)					
500B4	nu-oroduz4(B)G2 1/9	RJ020			пс-экэuz4(В)G/ 1/11			4	
MR- J2S- 700B4	HC-SFS7024(B)G2 1/5	мк-J4- 700В4- RJ020		SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	HG-SR7024(B)G7 1/5		Existing cable can be used.		

## (2) Existing HC-SFS motor series (G1 reducer)

	(1)	(1	2)	(3)	(4)			(5)	-,	
Existing model (Note 13)		Primary/secondary/simultaneous replacement models (Note 5, 14)		Secondary replacement/simultaneous replacement models						
Servo		Servo	SSCNET				Mote	or side conversion cabl	e model	
amplifier model	Servo motor model	model (Note 1, 12)	unit model (Note 1)	model	(Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable	
[Medium	capacity/medium iner	tia HC-SFS ser	ies with genera	l reducer (G1)] (	(B) represents models wit	h brake,	(H) represents foot-m	nounting)		
MR- J2S- 60B4	HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/23 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS524(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4- 60B4- RJ020	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	SC- J2SJ4BS02 (Note 18)	HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/28 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR524(B)G1(H) 1/59	Δ (Note 6)	SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2 SC-HAJ3PW1C1M	SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)	
MR- J2S- 100B4	HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/1 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS1024(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4- 100B4- RJ020			HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/33 HG-SR1024(B)G1(H) 1/43					
MR- J2S-	HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS1524(B)G1(H) 1/59 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4- 20084-		SC- J2SJ4BS03 (Note 18)	HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR1524(B)G1(H) 1/69 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/6					
200B4	HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/43 HC-SFS2024(B)G1(H) 1/59	KJU2U			HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR2024(B)G1(H) 1/59					
MR- J2S- 350B4	HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/33 HC-SFS3524(B)G1(H) 1/59	MR-J4- 350B4- RJ020		SC- J2SJ4BS04 (Note 18)	HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/6 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/43 HG-SR3524(B)G1(H) 1/59					
MR- J2S- 500B4	HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS5024(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4- 500B4- RJ020		(Note 19)	HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HG-SR5024(B)G1(H) 1/43					
MR- J2S- 700B4	HC-SFS7024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HC-SFS7024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HC-SFS7024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HC-SFS7024(B)G1(H) 1/35 HC-SFS7024(B)G1(H) 1/43	MR-J4- 700B4- RJ020		SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	HG-SR7024(B)G1(H) 1/11 HG-SR7024(B)G1(H) 1/17 HG-SR7024(B)G1(H) 1/29 HG-SR7024(B)G1(H) 1/25 HG-SR7024(B)G1(H) 1/35		Existing cable can be used.			

O: Compatible: A: Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions: X: Incompatible

# (3) Existing HC-SFS motor series (G5, G7 reducer)

	(1)	(	2)	(3)		Inclion	s of compatible wi	(5)	s, ×. incompatible	
Cvietie z zradal		Primary/secondary/simultaneous								
Ex	(Note 13)	replacement models (Note 5, 14)			Secondary replacement/simultaneous replacement models					
Servo	Convo motor	Servo	SSCNET	Deneuvel kit	Servo motor	1	Moto	r side conversion cable n	nodel	
amplifier model	model	model (Note 1, 12)	unit model (Note 1)	model	model (Note 1)	Compatibility	Power supply conversion cable	Encoder conversion cable	Brake conversion cable	
[Medium capacity/medium inertia HC-SFS series with high-precision reducer, flange output type (G5)] ((B) represents models with brake)										
	HC-SFS524(B)G5 1/5				HG-SR524(B)G5 1/5					
MR-	HC-SFS524(B)G5 1/11	MR-J4- 60B4- RJ020		SC- J2SJ4BS02 (Note 18)	HG-SR524(B)G5 1/11		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2			
525- 60B4	HC-SFS524(B)G5 1/21 HC-SES524(B)G5 1/33				HG-SR524(B)G5 1/21 HG-SR524(B)G5 1/33					
002.	HC-SFS524(B)G5 1/45				HG-SR524(B)G5 1/45					
	HC-SFS1024(B)G5 1/5				HG-SR1024(B)G5 1/5					
MR-	HC-SFS1024(B)G5 1/11	MR-J4-			HG-SR1024(B)G5 1/11					
J2S-	HC-SFS1024(B)G5 1/21	100B4-			HG-SR1024(B)G5 1/21					
10064	HC-SFS1024(B)G5 1/33	RJ020			HG-SR1024(B)G5 1/33					
	HC-SFS1024(B)G5 1/5				HG-SR1024(B)G5 1/5					
	HC-SFS1524(B)G5 1/11			SC-	HG-SR1524(B)G5 1/11					
	HC-SFS1524(B)G5 1/21	FS1524(B)G5 1/21			HG-SR1524(B)G5 1/21	Δ				
MR-	HC-SFS1524(B)G5 1/33	MR- 14-			HG-SR1524(B)G5 1/33					
J2S-	HC-SFS1524(B)G5 1/45	200B4-	WIR-J4-120	J2SJ4BS03	HG-SR1524(B)G5 1/45	(Note 6)		SC-HAJSENINGCTIM	(Note 7)	
200B4	HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/5 HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/11	RJ020		(Note 18)	HG-SR2024(B)G5 1/5 HG-SR2024(B)G5 1/11					
	HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/21				HG-SR2024(B)G5 1/21					
	HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/33				HG-SR2024(B)G5 1/33		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M	-		
	HC-SFS2024(B)G5 1/45				HG-SR2024(B)G5 1/45					
MR-	HC-SFS3524(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-		SC-	HG-SR3524(B)G5 1/5					
J2S- 350B4	HC-SFS3524(B)G5 1/11 HC-SFS3524(B)G5 1/21	350B4- R.I020		SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 19)	HG-SR3524(B)G5 1/11 HG-SR3524(B)G5 1/21					
MR-	HC SES5024(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4-			HG SP5024(B)G5 1/5					
J2S-	HC-3F33024(B)G5 1/3	500B4-			HG-3R3024(B)G5 1/3					
500B4	HC-SFS5024(B)G5 1/11	RJ020			HG-SR5024(B)G5 1/11					
MR- .12S-	HC-SES7024(B)G5 1/5	MR-J4- 700B4-			HG-SR7024(B)G5 1/5		Existing cable can be			
700B4	10 01 01 02 10 00 110	RJ020			110 0111024(0)00 110		used.			
[Medium	[Medium capacity/medium inertia HC-SFS series with high-precision reducer, shaft output type (G7)] ((B) represents models with brake)									
	HC-SFS524(B)G7 1/5				HG-SR524(B)G7 1/5		SC- SAJ3PW2KC1M-S2			
MR-	HC-SFS524(B)G7 1/11 HC SES524(B)G7 1/21	MR-J4-		SC- J2SJ4BS02 (Note 18)	HG-SR524(B)G7 1/11					
60B4	HC-SES524(B)G7 1/33	RJ020			HG-SR524(B)G7 1/33					
	HC-SFS524(B)G7 1/45				HG-SR524(B)G7 1/45					
	HC-SFS1024(B)G7 1/5				HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/5					
MR-	HC-SFS1024(B)G7 1/11	MR-J4- 100B4- B 1020			HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/11					
J2S- 100B4	HC-SFS1024(B)G7 1/21		J0084- J020		HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/21					
10004	HC-SFS1024(B)G7 1/45	10020			HG-SR1024(B)G7 1/45					
	HC-SFS1524(B)G7 1/5				HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/5					
	HC-SFS1524(B)G7 1/11				HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/11					
	HC-SFS1524(B)G7 1/21				HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/21					
MR-	HC-SFS1524(B)G7 1/33 HC-SFS1524(B)G7 1/45	MR-J4-	MR-J4-T20	SC-	HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/33 HG-SR1524(B)G7 1/45	Δ		SC-HAJ3ENM3C1M	(Note 7)	
J2S-	HC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/5 200B4-		J2SJ4BS03	HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/5	(Note 6)			· /		
20084	HC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/11	IC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/11 IC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/21	VIC-J4- 150B4- RJ020	(Note 18) SC- J2SJ4BS04 (Note 18)	HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/11		SC-HAJ3PW1C1M			
	HC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/21				HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/21					
	HC-SFS2024(B)G7 1/33				HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/33					
MR-	HC-SFS3524(B)G7 1/5	MR- 14-			HG-SR2024(B)G7 1/45					
J2S-	HC-SFS3524(B)G7 1/11	350B4-			HG-SR3524(B)G7 1/11					
350B4	HC-SFS3524(B)G7 1/21	RJ020			HG-SR3524(B)G7 1/21					
MR-	HC-SFS5024(B)G7 1/5	MR-J4-		(Note 19)	HG-SR5024(B)G7 1/5					
J2S- 500B4	HC-SFS5024(B)G7 1/11	500B4- R.1020			HG-SR5024(B)G7 1/11					
MR-		MR-J4-		SC-	( )					
J2S-	HC-SFS7024(B)G7 1/5	700B4-		J2SJ4BS05	HG-SR7024(B)G7 1/5		Existing cable can be			
700B4		RJ020		(Note 18)			4004.			

O: Compatible; A: Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; X: Incompatible

# (4) Existing HA-LFS motor series

(1)         (2)         (3)         (4)         (5)         (6)           Existing model (Note 13)         Primary replacement model (Note 5)         Servo amplifer model         Servo secondary replacement/simultaneous repli           Servo amplifer model         Servo model         Servo (Note 1, 12)         SSCNET conversion unit model         Servo model         Servo model         Servo model         Servo model         Renewal kit model         Powe conversion unit model         Servo (Note 1)         Renewal kit model         Servo model         Servo model         Renewal kit model         Renewal kit model         Servo model	acement m <u>Motor side</u> er supply sion Cable PW3C1M PW3C1M	(7) odels e conversion cable Encoder Conversion cable Existing cable can be used	model Brake/Conversion cable for the cooling fan brake cable can be used. • Cooling fan cable (Note 9)
Existing model (Note 13)       Primary replacement model (Note 5)       Secondary replacement/simultaneous replic model (Note 13)       Secondary replacement/simultaneous replic model (Note 1)       Secondary replacement/simultaneous replic (Note 1)       Secondary replacement/simultaneous	acement m Motor side ar supply sion Cable PW3C1M PW3C1M	odels e conversion cable Encoder Conversion cable Existing cable can be used	model Brake/Conversion cable for the cooling fan brake cable can be used. • Cooling fan cable (Note 9)
Servo amplifier model         Servo model         Servo amplifier model         Servo amplifier (Note 1, 12)         Servo (Note 1)         Servo amplifier (Note 1)         Renewal kit model         Powe conversion           IMR- J2S- 11KB4 HA- LFS014(B) J2S- 11KB4 HA- LFS15K14         HA- LFS15K14         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         MR-J4- 11KB4- RJ2S- 15KB4 LFS25K14         MR-J4- 11KB4- LFS25K14         HG- RJ2S- 15KB4- LFS25K14         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 4)         SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 4)         SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 4)         SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 22KB4         HA- LFS25K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- RJ2S- 22KB4- RJ2S- 15KB4- RJ2S- 22KB4         MR-J4- LFS25K14         MR-J4- LFS25K14         SC- J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         SC- J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 22KB4         HA- LFS25K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- RJ2S- RJ2S- RJ2S- RJ2S- RJ2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         MR-J4- RJ2S- RJ2S- RJ2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         SC- J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         SC- J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- J2SSJ4FS07 (Note 18)         MR-J4- RJ2S- RJ2S- RJ2S- RJ2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         MR-J4- RJ2S- RJ2S- RJ2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         SC- SC- SC- SC- SC- SC- SC- SC- SC- SC-	Motor side er supply sion Cable PW3C1M	e conversion cable Encoder Conversion cable Existing cable can be used	model Brake/Conversion cable for the cooling fan brake cable can be used. • Cooling fan cable (Note 9)
Servo model       amplifier model (Note 1, 12)       conversion model (Note 1, 12)       Renewal kit model (Note 1, 12)       model (Note 1, 12)       Renewal kit model (Note 1	er supply sion Cable PW3C1M	Encoder Conversion cable Existing cable can be used	Brake/Conversion cable for the cooling fan brake cable can be used. • Cooling fan cable (Note 9)
Imodel model         unit model (Note 1)         unit model (Note 1)         unit model (Note 1)         unit model (Note 1)         model (Note 1)         competibility (Note 1)         model (Note 1)         competibility (Note 1)           IMR- J2S- 700B4         HA- LFS014(B)         IMR-J4- T70B4- LFS014(B)         MR-J4- T70B4- RJ020         MR-J4- TR8014(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 11KB4         HA- LFS12X14(B)         (Note 16)         MR-J4- TSKB4         MR-J4- TSKB4         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 4)         SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 4)           MR- J2S- 1SKB4         HA- LFS12X14(B)         (Note 16)         MR-J4- TSKB4         MR-J4- T2O         MR-J4- T2O         MR-J4- HG- JR15K14         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 4)         SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 22KB4         LFS20K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- T2O         MR-J4- HG- JR30K14         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         MR-J4- RJ020           MR-J4- LFS30K14         HA- LFS30K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- DU30KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- DU37KB4- LFS37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         (Note 18)           MR-J4- ZSS- J2S- 30KB4         HA- LFS37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR-J4- ZSS- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J	PW3C1M	Existing cable can be used	cable for the cooling fan brake cable can be used. • Cooling fan cable (Note 9)
IMP         Import         Import <td>PW3C1M</td> <td>Existing cable can be used</td> <td>Existing brake cable can be used.     Cooling fan cable (Note 9)</td>	PW3C1M	Existing cable can be used	Existing brake cable can be used.     Cooling fan cable (Note 9)
Immediation mage dependence         Instant Precision for the instance         Immediation for the instance	PW3C1M ote 8)	Existing cable can be used	<ul> <li>Existing brake cable can be used.</li> <li>Cooling fan cable (Note 9)</li> </ul>
J2S. 700B4         HA LFS6014(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           HA LFS014(B)         HA LFS014(B)         HA LFS014(B)         HA LFS014(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 11KB4         HA LFS15K14         INGe 16)         MR-J4- 15KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- 15KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- 15KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- 15KB4- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 22KB4         LFS20K14         MR-J4- LFS25K14         MR-J4- LFS25K14         MR-J4- LFS30K14         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         MR-J4- JR30K14           MR- J2S- 30KB4         LFS30K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- RJ020         T20         MR-J4- JR30K14         MR-J4- LFS37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         MR-J4- JR30K14           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA LFS30K14         MR-J4- DU330KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- JR37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)         (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA LFS37K14         MR-J4- ZOBA- ZS- JZSJ4BS05         MR-J4- ZOBA- ZS- JZSJ4BS05         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S	PW3C1M ote 8)	Existing cable can be used	<ul> <li>Existing brake cable can be used.</li> <li>Cooling fan cable (Note 9)</li> </ul>
TOOB4         LF300(4(b))         RJ020         (Note 4)         C(Note 10)         SC- J2S- J2S- J1KB4           MR- J2S- J1KB4         LF30014(B) HA- LFS12K14(B)         MR-J4- I1KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- I1KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- I1KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- JR1KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- IRG1JR1(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS06 (Note 18)         SC- J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S4         HA- LFS25K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- RJ020         MR-J4- LFS25K14         MR-J4- RJ020         MR-J4- RJ020         MR-J4- JR2SK14         (Note 11)         Note 13)           MR- J2S- J2S- J2S4         HA- LFS25K14         MR-J4- LFS30K14         MR-J4- LFS30K14         MR-J4- LFS30K14         MR-J4- RJ020         MR-J4- RJ020         MR-J4- RJ020         Note 3)         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)         Note 11)           MR-J2- J2S- J2S- J37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         MR-J4- RJ020         DU30KB4- RJ020         HG- JR37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         Note 18)           MR-J4- Z2S         LFS701M4(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         MR-J4- RJ020         HG- JR701M4(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S	PW3C1M	Existing cable can be used	<ul> <li>cable can be used.</li> <li>Cooling fan cable (Note 9)</li> </ul>
MR- J2S- 11KB4         HA- LFS8014(B)         SC- J2SJ4         SC- J2SJ4         SC- J2SJ4           MR- J2S- 11KB4         HA- LFS12K14(B)         NR-J4- LFS15K14         NR-J4- LFS15K14         NR-J4- LFS15K14         NR-J4- LFS15K14         NR-J4- LFS15K14         SC-J2SJ4BS06 (Note 4)         SC- J2SJ4           MR- J2S- 22KB4         HA- LFS25K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- RJ020         NR-J4- LFS25K14         Note 3)         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 22KB4         HA- LFS25K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- RJ020         T20         MR-J4- JR30K14         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 30KB4         HA- LFS25K14         MR-J4- LFS37K14         DU30KB4- RJ020 (Note 21)         MR-J4- DU37KB4- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         HA- LFS37K14         MR-J4- T000B4- RJ020         HG- JR3020         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 12S- 12S- 14S701M4(B)         HA- LFS11K1M4         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	PW3C1M	Existing cable can be used	• Cooling fan cable (Note 9)
MR- J2S- 11KB4         LFS8014(B) HA- LFS12K14(B)         MR-J4- 11KB4- FS12K14(B)         MR-J4- 11KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- 11KB4- RJ020         JK8014(B) (Note 4)         JZS- SC-J2SJ4BS06 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 15KB4         HA- LFS12K14(B)         (Note 16)         MR-J4- 15KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- 15KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- T20         HG- JR12K14(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS06 (Note 18)         MC-J4- JR2S- JR2SK14           MR- J2S- 22KB4         LFS20K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- RJ020         T20         MR-J4- HG- JR2SK14         Kote 3)         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 30KB4         LFS25K14         MR-J4- LFS30K14         MR-J4- DU30KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- RJ020         HG- JR30K14 (Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)         MR-J4- BC- JR30K14 (Note 21)         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- T00B4         HA- LFS11K1M4         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- T00B4         LFS701M4(B) (Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- T00B4         HA- LFS11K1M4         MR-J4- T00B4- T1KKB4         HG- JR701M4(B) (Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	ote 8)	can be used	• Cooling fan cable (Note 9)
J2S- 11KB4         HA. LFS12K14(B)         I1KB4- RJ020         I1KB4- RJ020         I1KB4- RJ020         IIKB4- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS06 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 15KB4         HA. LFS1K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- 15KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- T20         HG- JR12K14(B) (Note 3)         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 22KB4         LFS20K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- RJ020         T20         MR-J4- JR25K14         Kote 3)         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 30KB4         LFS25K14         MR-J4- LFS30K14         MR-J4- DU30KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- NR-J4- DU37KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- HG- JR30K14         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA. LFS37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         MR-J4- RJ020           MR- J2S- 12S- 700B4         HA. LFS1rK1M4         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 12S- 12S- 14S701M4(B)         MR-J4- T00B4- RJ020         HG- JR701M4(B) (Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	ote 8)		• Cooling fan cable (Note 9)
11KB4       HA- LFS12K14(B)       RJ020       RJ020       RJ12K14(B) (Note 4)       SC-J2SJ4BS06 (Note 18)         MR- J2S- 15KB4       LFS15K14       MR-J4- LFS20K14       MR-J4- LFS20K14       MR-J4- LFS20K14       MR-J4- RJ020       T20       MR-J4- JR15KB4- RJ020       MR-J4- JR2SK14       Kote 18)       Note 18)         MR- J2S- J2S- J2KB4       HA- LFS20K14       (Note 16)       MR-J4- RJ020       T20       MR-J4- JR2SK14       Kote 3)       SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)         MR- J2S- J2S- 30KB4       HA- LFS30K14       MR-J4- LFS37K14       MR-J4- RJ020       MR-J4- RJ020       MR-J4- RJ020       SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)       (Note 18)         MR- J2S- J2S- 37KB4       HA- LFS37K14       MR-J4- RJ020       MR-J4- RJ020       HG- JR37K14       SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)       (Note 18)         MR- J2S- J2S- 700B4       HA- LFS11K1M4       MR-J4- T00B4- T1KB4       HG- RJ020       JR701M4(B) (Note 4)       SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	ote 8)		fan cable (Note 9)
Image: LFS12K14(B)         Image: LFS12K14(B)         Image: LFS15K14         Imag	ote 8)		(11018 9)
MR- J2S- J5KB4         HA- LFS15K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- 15KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- T20         HG- JR15K14         KG- JR15K14         KG- JR25K14         KG- JR25K14 </td <td>ote 8)</td> <td></td> <td></td>	ote 8)		
J2S- 15KB4 MR- J2S- 22KB4 MR- J2S- 22KB4 HA- LFS2K14         LFS15K14 (Note 16)         ISKB4- RJ020         MR-J4- T20         JR15K14         x           MR- J2S- 22KB4         HA- LFS25K14         (Note 16)         MR-J4- RJ020         MR-J4- RJ020         JR15K14         x         SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 30KB4         LFS25K14         MR-J4- LFS30K14         MR-J4- RJ020         MR-J4- RJ020         MR-J4- RJ020         Kote 11)         (Note 11)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         MR-J4- LFS37K14         DU37KB4- RJ020         HG- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         MR-J4- T000B4- RJ020         HG- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC- J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 12S- 12S- 12S- 12S- 12S- 14S701M4(B)         MR-J4- T000B4- RJ020         HG- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC- SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	ote 8)		
MR- J2S- 22KB4     HA- LFS25K14     (Note 16)     MR-J4- 22KB4- RJ020     MR-J4- 22KB4- RJ020     MR-J4- T20     X HG- JR25K14     X (Note 3)     SC-J2SJ4BS07 (Note 18)       MR- J2S- 30KB4     HA- LFS25K14     MR-J4- LFS30K14     MR-J4- RJ020     MR-J4- RJ020     HG- RJ020     Kote 3)     SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)     (Note 11)       MR- J2S- 37KB4     HA- LFS37K14     MR-J4- LFS37K14     MR-J4- RJ020     HG- RJ020     SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)     SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)       MR- J2S- 37KB4     HA- LFS37K14     SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)     SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)     SC- J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)       MR- J2S- 700B4     HA- LFS11K1M4     MR-J4- T00B4- RJ020     HG- RJ020     SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)       MR- J2S- 12S- 700B4     FS701M4(B) (Note 4)     SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)     SC- SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	ote 8)		
J2S- 22KB4         HA- LFS2KI4         MR- HA- LFS2KI4         HA- LFS2KI4         MR-J4- ZKB4- RJ020         120         HG- JR2SK14         (Note 3)         SC-J2SJ34BS07 (Note 18)         (Note 11)           MR- J2S- 30KB4         HA- LFS30KI4         MR-J4- LFS30KI4         DU30(B4- RJ020         HG- JR30K14         (Note 11)         (Note 11)         (Note 11)           MR- J2S- 30KB4         HA- LFS30K14         MR-J4- LFS37K14         DU30(B4- RJ020         HG- RJ020         HG- JR30K14         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)         (Note 11)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC- J2SJ4BS09           MR- J2S- 700B4         HA- LFS701M4(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 12S- 12S- 12S- 12S- 14S11K1M4         MR-J4- T00B4- RJ020         HG- JR701M4(B) (Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	ote 8)		
22KB4         LF320K14         22KB4- RJ020         0/20K14         0(Note 10)           MR- J2S- 30KB4         LF325K14         MR-J4- DU30KB4- RJ020         HG- JR30K14         (Note 11)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 21)         (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 12S- 700B4         HA- LFS11K1M4         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 12S- 12S- 12S- 12S- 12S- 12S- 12S- 1	ote 8)		
HA- LFS25K14         RJ020         HG- JR25- JR25- 30KB4         (Note 11)         (Note 11)           MR- J2S- 30KB4         HA- LFS30K14         MR-J4- LFS30K14         DU30KB4- RJ020         HG- JR30K14         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)         SC- SC-J2SJ4BS09         (Note 11)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         MR-J4- LFS37K14         HG- RJ020         JR37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC- SC-J2SJ4BS09           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         MR-J4- RJ020         HG- RJ020         JR37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 12S- 700B4         HG- RJ020         JR701M4(B) (Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC- SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- LFS701M4(B)         MR-J4- MR-J4- T00B4- RJ020         HG- NR-J4- HG- HG- HG- HG- HG- HG- HG- HG- HG- HG	ote 8)		Cooling
MR- J2S- 30KB4         LF32JK14         MR-J4- DU30KB4- RJ020         MR-J4- US30K14         MR-J4- (Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)         (N           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA. LFS37K14         MR-J4- DU37KB4- LFS37K14         HG- JR37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA. LFS37K14         MR-J4- RJ020         HG- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 700B4         HA. LFS701M4(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- LFS701M4(B)         HA. LFS11K1M4         MR-J4- T00B4- RJ020         HG- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)	ote 8)	(Note 17)	fan
J2S- 30KB4         HA- LFS30K14         HG- JR30K14         JR30K14         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         MR-J4- LFS37K14         DU337K84- HG- Note 21)         HG- JR30K14 (Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS08 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         DU37K84- LFS37K14         HG- Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)           IMR- J2S- 700B4         HA- LFS1701M4(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- J2S- 700B4         HA- LFS11K1M4         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)			cable
JUKB4         LFS30K14         RJ020 (Note 21)         JRJ020 (Note 21)         (Note 4)         (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         HA- LFS37K14         LFS10K14         (Note 18)         (Note 18)           IMR- J2S- J2S- T00B4         HA- LFS701M4(B)         KMR- LFS11K1M4         HA- LFS11K1M4         KMR- KIA- KIA- KIA- KIA- KIA- KIA- KIA- KIA			SC-
MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         Image: Constraint of the state of the			J2SJ4FAN1C1M
MR- J2S- 37KB4         HA- LFS37K14         MR-JA- DU37KB4- RJ020 (Note 21)         HG- JR37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)           IMedium/large capacity/low inertia HA-LFS 1500 r/min series, standard/with brake] ((B) represents models with brake)         HG- HG- JR37K14         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 700B4         HG- FS701M4(B)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S- J2S			
J2S- 37KB4         Integration         D037KB4 R020 (Note 21)         Integration         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)           [Medium/large capacity/low inertia HA-LFS 1500 r/min series, standard/with brake] ((B) represents models with brake)         (Rote 18)         (Note 18)           MR- J2S- 700B4         HA- LFS701M4(B)         NR-J4- I1KRB4         HG- NR-J4- I1KRB4         SC-J2SJ4BS09 (Note 18)			
37KB4         Control         Control         Cross to //           [Medium/large capacity/low inertia HA-LFS 1500 r/min series, standard/with brake] ((B) represents models with brake)         (Rote 10)         (Note 21)           MR- J2S- 700B4         HA- LFS701M4(B)         MR-J4- RJ020         HG- (Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- LFS11K1M4         MR-J4- RJ020         HG- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC- SC- SC- SC- SC-			
Image: MR- J2S- T00B4         HA- LFS701M4(B)         HA- LFS701M4(B)         MR-J4- RJ020         HG- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- T00B4         HA- LFS701M4(B)         MR-J4- RJ020         HG- RJ020         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)			
MR- J2S- 700B4         HA- LFS701M4(B)         MR-J4- 700B4- RJ020         HG- JR701M4(B) (Note 4)         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)           MR- J2S- LFS11K1M4         HA- LIKTRA- 11KRA- LFS11K1M4         MR-J4- HG- R1K1M4         HG- R1K1M4         SC-J2SJ4BS05 (Note 18)			
J2S- 700B4         LFS701M4(B)         0.010 mm (Me)         (Note 18)           MR- J2S- LISS11K1M4         MR-J4- 11K1M4         HG- 11K1M4         SC-			
ROUZU         (Note 4)           MR-         HA-           J2S-         LFS11K1M4           11K/R4-         JR11K1M4			<ul> <li>Existing</li> </ul>
128- 1511K1M4 SC-			brake
		Existing cable	be used.
11KB4 (B) RJ020 (B) SC 125 (40506	J2SJ4PW3C1M -■	can be used	
MR- HA. MR-I4. HG- (Note 18)			Cooling
J2S- LFS15K1M4 J5KB4- (156 15)			fan cable
15KB4 (B) RJ020 (b) (Note 4)			(Note 9)
MR			
J2S- HA- 22KB4- HG- SC-J2SJ4B507 (Note 19)	-		
22KB4 LT322K1W4 (Note 16)			
MR- UA (Note 16) MR-J4- UA X DO 10 UD000			
J2S- HA- (Note 16) DU30K84- T20 HG- (Note 3) (Note 18) (Note 18)			
30KB4 COUCHING (Note 21)			
MR-J4-			Cooling     for
UI3 <sup>-</sup> HA- DU37KB4- HG-	() - ()		conversion
37KB4 LFS37K1M4 RJ0200 JR37K1M4 (No	ote 8)	(Note 17)	cable
(NOUE 21)			SC-
MR- HA- DU45KB4- HG- SC-J2SJ4BS09			J2SJ4FAN1C1M
JZS- 15KBA         LFS45K1M4         (Note 18)			
(Note 21)			
MR- MR- MR- MR- MR- MR- MR- MR- MR- MR-			
J2S- IIA- DU33KB4- IIIG- IE550K1M4 B.1020 JE55K1M4			
55KB4 (Note 21)			
[Medium/large capacity/low inertia HA-LFS 2000 r/min series, standard/with brake] ((B) represents models with brake)			
MR- UN NE MAANDA SC- MR-J4- HG-			
J2S- TA- MH-4-11KB4- J2SJ4BS06 11KB4- JR11K1M4 JR11K1M4			• Evicting
11KB4 LF3FIR24(b) KJ020 (Note 18) RJ020 (b) (Note 4) SC-12S14RS06			<ul> <li>Existing</li> </ul>
MR-J4- (Note 18) SC			cable can
MR- MK-JA-15KB4- SC- 11KB4- HG- SC- 125 LAPSOR 11KB4- HG- SC- SC-		Existing cable	be used.
J253- 15KB4 LFS15K24(B) (Note 10) (Note 10) (Note 10) (Note 10) (State 10)	FWSCHW	can be used	
			Cooling     fon apple
MR- HA MR-J4-22KB4- SC- MR-J4- HG-			(Note 9)
J2S- LFS22K24(B) RJ020 J2SJ4BS07 JJ054 JR15K1M4			(11010-0)
22/KB4 (Note 10) (Note 18) (Note 10) (B)		<u> </u>	
MR- MR-J4- SC- MR-J4- (NOIE 11)			
12S- HA- DU30KB4- MR-J4- J2SJ4BS08 22KB4- MR-J4- HG- × DI2SJ4BS08 J2S- J2SJ4BS08 J2SJ4			
30KB4 LF350724 KJU2U 12U (Note 18) KJU2U 12U JK22K1M4 (Note 3)			
MR-J4-			
ИК- 195 НА- DU37КВ4- DU36КВ4- НG-			Cooling
37KB4 LFS37K24 RJ020 RJ020 RJ020 JR30K1M4			fan
(Note 10, 21) (Note 10, 21) (Note 10, 21)		(Note 17)	conversion
MR- HA, MIK-14- SC- MIK-14- HC SC 125 14 56 00	ote 8)		Cable
J2S- LFS45K24 RJ020 J2SJ4BS09 RJ020 JR37K1M4 (Note 18)	ote 8)		J2SJ4FAN1C1M
45r.B4 (Note 10, 21) (Note 18) (Note 10, 21)	ote 8)		
MR-J4-	ote 8)		
J2S- HA- DU55KB4- DU45KB4- DU45KB4- HG-	ote 8)		
55KB4 (Note 10, 21) (Note 10, 21)	ote 8)		

O: Compatible; Δ: Limited functions or compatible with certain conditions; ×: Incompatible

#### Note 1. Purchase from Mitsubishi Electric.

- 2. The actual reduction ratio is different when replacing a servo motor. Note that it is necessary to adjust the electronic gear after checking the actual reduction ratio of the servo motor. Refer to Part 8 for details.
- 3. Note that because the flange dimensions and shaft end dimensions are not compatible it is necessary to change the servo motor shaft connection portion, including the mounting portion and the coupling/pulley when replacing the servo motor. Refer to Part 8 for details.
- 4. Before replacing the servo motor, the moment of inertia is different from the servo motor before replacement. Take note of the load to motor inertia ratio. Review of the operation pattern is necessary depending on the existing device. Refer to Part 8 for details.
- 5. If the gain of the existing servo amplifier is extremely high, there may be slight differences in characteristics upon primary replacement. Make sure to set the gain again.
- 6. Note that it is because the total length of the servo motor becomes shorter, the servo motor connector may interfere with the device side.
- 7. Laying a new electromagnetic brake cable is required when performing a secondary replacement or simultaneous replacement of a servo motor with brake. Use a servo motor electromagnetic brake cable (SC-BKC1CBL\_M-L or SC-BKC1CBL\_M-H) made by Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd.
- 8. If the servo motor is replaced, it is necessary to change the crimped terminal of the existing power supply cable. Refer to Part 8 for details.
- 9. There is no cooling fan in the replacement servo motor when the servo motor is replaced. Because the existing wiring becomes unnecessary, insulate as needed.
- 10. Simultaneous replacement is recommended because replacing the servo amplifier again is necessary at secondary replacement.
- 11. The renewal kit cannot be used for secondary or simultaneous replacement due to large differences in servo amplifier shape resulting from changes in servo amplifier capacity.
- 12. The software version for primary replacement of servo amplifiers are different depending on the servo motor. Consult local sales office when making an order.
- 13. Contact local sales office regarding replacement of existing models that have not been listed.
- 14. The replacement servo amplifier, SSCNET conversion unit, and renewal kit are the same for primary, secondary, and simultaneous replacement.
- 15. When replacing a servo motor, the torque characteristics are different compared with the servo motor before replacement. Refer to Part 8 for details.
- 16. This is not compatible with primary replacement. Perform a simultaneous replacement of a servo amplifier and a servo motor.
- 17. When performing a replacement of a servo motor, a new encoder cable is required to be laid. Contact Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd. if a new cable required.
- 18. A conversion cable on the servo amplifier side is not included in the package. Purchase the following cable set separately according to a servo amplifier to be used and its capacity.
  - MR-J4-700A4 or less: SC-J2SJ4CSET-01
  - MR-J4-11KA4 or more: SC-J2SJ4CSET-02
  - MR-J4-700B4 or less: SC-J2SBJ4CSET-01
  - MR-J4-11KB4 or more: SC-J2SBJ4CSET-02
- 19. When combining, a renewal kit is not required. Purchase only a conversion cable on the servo amplifier side, if necessary.
- 20. This servo amplifier is required to be used in combination with the converter unit MR-CR55K.
- 21. This servo amplifier is required to be used in combination with the converter unit MR-CR55K4.

# 5. RENEWAL TOOL CONNECTION DIAGRAM

These diagrams are the connection diagrams for wiring the servo amplifier and servo motor when using the renewal tool.

\* Since a terminal block is not included with the renewal tool (mounting attachment) for 400 V, refer to MR-J4 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual for the detailed connection.

#### 5.1 SC-J2SJ4(CP)KT02K to 3K

(1) Primary replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier only)



Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the wiring or the short-circuit bar across P (+) and D, connect with the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P and C. When using a built-in regenerative resistor, make sure to connect the wiring or the short-circuit bar across P (+) and D. For SC-J2S(CP)J4KT3K, insulate the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.

- 2. The N terminal of TE2 is limited to SC-J2S(CP)J4KT1K and 3K. There is no D terminal wiring for SC-J2S(CP)J4KT3K.
- <u>Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used</u> in the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier. <u>Not</u> included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when replacing.
   When connecting the 24 V DC power supply use the "24 V DC power supply connection cable (model: SC-J2S.I4CTPWC5M)"



(2) Secondary replacement (when replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier) /Simultaneous replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously)

- Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the wiring or the short-circuit bar across P (+) and D, connect with the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P and C. When using a built-in regenerative resistor, make sure to connect the wiring or the short-circuit bar across P (+) and D. For SC-J2S(CP)J4KT3K, insulate the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 2. The N terminal of TE2 is limited to SC-J2S(CP)J4KT1K and 3K. There is no D terminal wiring for SC-J2S(CP)J4KT3K.
  - 3. Unnecessary if electromagnetic brakes are not installed.
  - 4. <u>Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used</u> in the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier. <u>Not</u> included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when replacing.

## 5.2 SC-J2S(CP)J4KT5K

#### (1) Primary replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier only)



- Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the short-circuit bar between P+ and D, connect with the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 2. There is no conversion terminal block in the SC-J2S(CP)J4KT5K renewal kit. Directly connect to the MR-J4 servo amplifier.
  - 3. <u>Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used</u> in the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier. <u>Not</u> <u>included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when</u> <u>replacing.</u>

(2) Secondary replacement (when replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier)/Simultaneous replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously)



- Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the short-circuit bar between P+ and D, connect with the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 2. There is no conversion terminal block in the SC-J2S(CP)J4KT5K renewal kit. Directly connect to the MR-J4 servo amplifier.
  - 3. Unnecessary if electromagnetic brakes are not installed.
  - 4. <u>Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used</u> in the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier. <u>Not</u> <u>included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when</u> <u>replacing.</u>

## 5.3 SC-J2S(CP)J4KT7K

#### (1) Primary replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier only)



- Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the wiring for the regenerative resistor built in to the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 2. There is no conversion terminal block in the SC-J2S(CP)J4KT7K renewal kit. Directly connect to the MR-J4 servo amplifier.
  - 3. <u>Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used</u> in the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier. <u>Not</u> <u>included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when</u> <u>replacing.</u>

(2) Secondary replacement (when replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier)/Simultaneous replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously)



- Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the wiring for the regenerative resistor built in to the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 2. There is no conversion terminal block in the SC-J2S(CP)J4KT7K renewal kit. Directly connect to the MR-J4 servo amplifier.
  - 3. Unnecessary if electromagnetic brakes are not installed.
  - 4. Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used in the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier. Not
  - included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when replacing.

## 5.4 SC-J2SJ4KT15K, 22K

#### (1) Primary replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier only)



- Note 1. Make sure to connect between P3 and P4. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short circuit bar between P3 and P4 before connection.
  - 2. When using the regenerative option, make sure to mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 3. <u>Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used</u> in the existing MR-J2S-\_A\_ servo amplifier. <u>Not</u> included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when replacing.

When connecting the 24 V DC power supply, use the "24 V DC power supply connection cable (model: SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)" included in the package. (Electric wire colors: Red (+ side); white (- side))

4. When connecting a power regenerative converter (FR-RC-\_K) and a brake unit (FR-BU2-\_K), connect between P+ and N-. Make sure to remove the built-in regenerative resistor or the regenerative option. (2) Secondary replacement (when replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier)/Simultaneous replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously)



- Note 1. Make sure to connect between P3 and P4. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short circuit bar between P3 and P4 before connection.
  - 2. When using the regenerative option, make sure to mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. If the connection destinations are incorrect, the servo amplifier may malfunction
  - Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used in the existing MR-J2S-\_A\_ servo amplifier. Not included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when replacing.
    - When connecting the 24 V DC power supply, use the "24 V DC power supply connection cable (model: SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)" included in the package.
    - (Electric wire colors: Red (+ side); white (- side))
  - 4. When connecting a power regenerative converter (FR-RC-\_K) and a brake unit (FR-BU2-\_K), connect between P+ and N-. Make sure to remove the built-in regenerative resistor or the regenerative option.
  - 5. Unnecessary if electromagnetic brakes are not installed.
  - 6. Required for the HG-JR22K1M motor only. There is no cooling fan for the HG-JR11K1M or HG-JR15K1M motor. Because the existing wiring becomes unnecessary, insulate as needed.
  - There is no cooling fan for the HG-JR11K1M or HG-JR15K1M motor. Because the existing wiring will become unnecessary, terminate the cables.
  - After replacing with the HG-JR22K1M, HG-JR30K1M. HG-JR37K1M, HG-JR45K1M or HG-JR55K1M motor, a new encoder cable is required to be laid. Contact Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd. if a new cable required.
     <u>\* When using an existing encoder cable, an alarm No. AL 46.3 (thermistor disconnected error) occurs.</u>

## 5.5 SC-J2SBJ4KT02K to 3K



(1) Primary replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier only)

- When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the wiring or the short-circuit bar across P (+) and D, connect with the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P and C. When using a built-in regenerative resistor, make sure to connect the wiring or the short-circuit bar across P (+) and D. For SC-J2SBJ4KT3K, insulate the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
   The N terminal of TE2 is limited to SC-J2SBJ4KT1K and 3K. There is no D terminal wiring for SC-J2SBJ4KT3K.
  - Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used in the existing MR-J2S-\_B servo amplifier. Not included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when replacing. When connecting the 24 V DC power supply, use the "24 V DC power supply connection cable (model: SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)"

(2) Secondary replacement (when replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier)/Simultaneous replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously)



across P and D.

- Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the wiring or the short-circuit bar across P (+) and D, connect with the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P and C. When using a built-in regenerative resistor, make sure to connect the wiring or the short-circuit bar across P (+) and D. For SC-J2SBJ4KT3K, insulate the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 2. The N terminal of TE2 is limited to SC-J2SBJ4KT1K and 3K. There is no D terminal wiring for SC-J2SBJ4KT3K.
  - 3. Unnecessary if electromagnetic brakes are not installed.
  - 4. Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used in the existing MR-J2S-\_B servo amplifier. Not included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when replacing.
### 5.6 SC-J2SBJ4KT5K

### (1) Primary replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier only)



- Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the short-circuit bar between P+ and D, connect with the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 2. There is no conversion terminal block in the SC-J2SBJ4KT5K renewal kit. Directly connect to the MR-J4 servo amplifier.
  - <u>Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used</u> in the existing MR-J2S-\_B servo amplifier. <u>Not included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required</u> <u>when replacing.</u>

When connecting the 24 V DC power supply, use the "24 V DC power supply connection cable (model: SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)" included in the package. (Electric wire colors: Red (+ side); white (- side))

(2) Secondary replacement (when replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier)/Simultaneous replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously)



- Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the short-circuit bar between P+ and D, connect with the wiring between the renewal kit and the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 2. There is no conversion terminal block in the SC-J2SBJ4KT5K renewal kit. Directly connect to the MR-J4 servo amplifier.
  - 3. Unnecessary if electromagnetic brakes are not installed.
  - Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used in the existing MR-J2S-\_B servo amplifier. Not included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when replacing.

When connecting the 24 V DC power supply, use the "24 V DC power supply connection cable (model: SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)" included in the package. (Electric wire colors: Red (+ side); white (- side))

## 5.7 SC-J2SBJ4KT7K

### (1) Primary replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier only)



- Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the wiring for the regenerative resistor built in to the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 2. There is no conversion terminal block in the SC-J2SBJ4KT7K renewal kit. Directly connect to the MR-J4 servo amplifier.
  - Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used in the existing MR-J2S-\_B servo amplifier. Not included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when replacing.

When connecting the 24 V DC power supply, use the "24 V DC power supply connection cable (model: SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)" included in the package. (Electric wire colors: Red (+ side); white (- side))

(2) Secondary replacement (when replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier)/Simultaneous replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously)



- Note 1. When using the regenerative option, make sure to remove the wiring for the regenerative resistor built in to the servo amplifier, and mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - 2. There is no conversion terminal block in the SC-J2SBJ4KT7K renewal kit. Directly connect to the MR-J4 servo amplifier.
  - 3. Unnecessary if electromagnetic brakes are not installed.
  - 4. Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used in the existing MR-J2S-\_B servo amplifier.
  - Not included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required when replacing.

When connecting the 24 V DC power supply, use the "24 V DC power supply connection cable (model: SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)" included in the package.

(Electric wire colors: Red (+ side); white (- side))

## 5.8 SC-J2SBJ4KT15K, 22K

### (1) Primary replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier only)



- Note 1. Make sure to connect between P3 and P4. When using the power factor improving DC reactor, remove the short circuit bar between P3 and P4 before connection.
  - 2. When using the regenerative option, make sure to mount the regenerative option between P+ and C. Ensure the connection destinations are correct. The servo amplifier may malfunction if the connection destinations are incorrect.
  - <u>Required only when the internal power supply (24 V DC) for the I/F is used</u> in the existing MR-J2S-\_B servo amplifier. <u>Not included with the renewal tool. Note that a separate 24 V DC power supply (current capacity: 80 mA or more) is required</u> <u>when replacing.</u> When connecting the 24 V DC power supply use the "24 V DC power supply connection cable (model: SC- I2S I4CTPWC5M)

When connecting the 24 V DC power supply, use the "24 V DC power supply connection cable (model: SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M)" included in the package.

(Electric wire colors: Red (+ side); white (- side))

4. When connecting a power regenerative converter (FR-RC-\_K) and a brake unit (FR-BU2-\_K), connect between P+ and N-. Make sure to remove the built-in regenerative resistor or the regenerative option. (2) Secondary replacement (when replacing the servo motor after replacing the servo amplifier)/ Simultaneous replacement (when replacing the servo amplifier and the servo motor simultaneously)



- There is no cooling fan for the HG-JR11K1M or HG-JR15K1M motor. Because the existing wiring will become unnecessary, terminate the cables.
- After replacing with the HG-JR22K1M, HG-JR30K1M. HG-JR37K1M, HG-JR45K1M or HG-JR55K1M motor, a new encoder cable is required to be laid. Contact Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd. if a new cable required.
   <u>\* When using an existing encoder cable, an alarm No. AL46.3 (thermistor disconnected error) occurs.</u>

# 6. SPECIFICATIONS

# 6.1 Standard Specifications

(1) Renewal kit specifications

Item		ı	Specifications	
er supply	Voltage/Frequency (Note)		1-phase 100 V AC to 120 V AC, 50/60 Hz. 3-phase 200 V AC to 240 V AC, 50/60 Hz.	
	Permissible voltage fluctuation (Note)		1-phase 85 to 127 V 3-phase 170 V AC to 264 V AC.	
Pov	Permissible frequency fluctuation		Within ±5%.	
	Ambient temperature	Operation	0 to +55 °C (non-freezing).	
		Storage	-20 to +65 °C (non-freezing).	
Ţ	Ambient	Operation	90% RH or less (non-condensing)	
len	humidity	Storage	90% RTF of less (non-condensing).	
uuc	Ambience		Indoors (no direct sunlight) and	
Envire			free from corrosive gas, flammable gas, oil mist, dust, and dirt	
	Altitude		1000 m or less above sea level.	
	Vibration		5.9 m/s <sup>2</sup> or less, 10 to 55 Hz (Each direction of X, Y, and Z).	

Note: Exclude for 400 V, since a terminal block is not included with.

## 6.2 Terminal Block Specifications

(1) SC-J2SJ4KT02K, 06K SC-J2SBJ4KT02K, 06K SC-J2SCPJ4KT02K, 06K	(2) SC-J2SJ4KT1K SC-J2SBJ4KT1K SC-J2SCPJ4KT1K	(3) SC-J2SJ4KT3K SC-J2SBJ4KT3K SC-J2SCPJ4KT3K
TE1 $L_1$ $L_2$ $L_3$ U $V$ $WTerminal screw: M4Tightening torque: 1.2 [N•m]$	TE1 $L_1$ $L_2$ $L_3$ U $V$ $WTerminal screw: M4Tightening torque: 1.2 [N•m]$	TE1 $L_1$ $L_2$ $L_3$ UVWTerminal screw: M4Tightening torque: 1.2 [N•m]
TE2         D       C       P $L_{21}$ $L_{11}$ Plug-in connector type	TE2 DCPL21L11N Plug-in connector type	TE2 L <sub>11</sub> L <sub>21</sub> D P C N Terminal screw: M4 Tightening torque: 1.2 [N•m]



Note. There is no conversion terminal block for the MR-J2S-500\_ and MR-J2S-700\_ servo amplifier because the recommended wiring and screw sizes are the same as for the MR-J4 servo amplifier. Connect the existing wiring, except for the junction terminal block of the renewal kit mentioned above, directly to the MR-J4 servo amplifier.



Note. The renewal kits for the MR-J2S-11K\_, MR-J2S-15K\_ and MR-J2S-22K\_ servo amplifiers have a different terminal position than the MR-J2S servo amplifier.

### 6.3 Recommended 24 V DC Power Supply Specifications for Interface

These are the recommended specifications for a 24 V DC power source for interface that is required for renewal.

Make a selection according to the following specifications.

Product name	Specifications	
For interface	24 V DC ±10%	
24 V DC power	Power capacity: 80 mA or more	

# 7. PARAMETER SETTING

### 7.1 List of General-Purpose Interface Setting Requisite Parameters

### (1) For primary replacement

The following parameters are a minimum number of parameters that need to be set for primary replacement. Depending on the settings of the currently used servo amplifier, parameters other than these may need to be set. For details, **refer to Part 2 Section 3.6**.

Parameter number	Setting item	Setting value	Description			
Changing require	Changing required.					
PA04	Function selection A-1	0000h	Forced stop deceleration function selection To configure the same settings as those for MR-J2S, select "Forced stop deceleration function disabled (EM1)".			
PC22	Function selection C-1	_1h	Serial encoder selection. This setting is for communication with the encoder of MR-J2S. An incorrect setting causes encoder initial communication data error 1 (AL.20.1).			
PA09	Auto Tuning Response	8	Auto tuning response setting When replacing, switch the power on after setting the parameter value to "8". * <u>It is necessary to make gain adjustment again when replacing.</u> The setting value of this parameter is equivalent to the slow response of the MR- J2S. Perform adjustment since tha gain can be too low for the slow response. For details on how to make gain adjustments, refer to Chapter 6 of the MR-J4 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual.			
PD27	Output device selection 2 * <u>11 kW or more, only when</u> <u>using this function</u>	0006h	Dynamic brake interlock (DB) selection) When using this function for the MR-J2S servo amplifier of 11 kW or more, set the parameter. Assign a DB signal to pin CN1-48.			
PD03 to PD14	Input signal device selection	-	When the assignment of the Input/output signal for the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier is changed, setting is required. For details, refer to Section 5.2 in "Manual for Replacement from MR-J2S Renewal Tool (X903120707)" issued by Mitsubishi Electric System & Service Co., Ltd.			
Position control r	Position control mode only					
PA06	Electronic gear numerator (CMX) (Command input pulse multiplication numerator)	8 (Note 1)	When using an electronic gear, it is necessary to change the setting value. Set the same value as [Pr. 3] or [Pr. 4] of for the MR-J2S- A servo amplifier.			
PA07	Electronic gear denominator (CDV) (Commanded pulse multiplication denominator)	1 (Note 1)				
PA21	Electronic gear selection	0001h	A setting value for the electronic gear [Pr. PA06] or [Pr. PA07] becomes effective.			
PA13	Command pulse input form	_2h	<ul> <li>Pulse train filter selection The setting value mentioned at the left side is a command pulse train filter setting equivalent to the MR-J2SA_ (when setting the differential line driver type). * If it is not set, position mismatch will occur. Make sure to set a filter. In addition, it is necessary to adjust the command pulse logic to the positioning module. For details, refer to Part 2 Section 3.7. </li> <li>* An incorrect logic setting causes the servo motor to not rotate. Make sure to configure the settings.</li> </ul>			
PA10	In-position range	100 (Note 2)	In-position range Used to set an in-position range per command pulse unit. Set the same value as [Pr. 5] of for the MR-J2S- A servo amplifier.			
Speed control me	ode only					
PA01	Control mode	2h	Select the servo amplifier control mode. Select the speed control mode.			
PC12	Analog speed command - Maximum speed	3000 (Note 3)	Analog speed command - Maximum speed			

Note 1. The example value shown is for when the electronic gear setting of an existing servo amplifier is set as "8/1".

2. The example value shown is for when the in-position range of an existing servo amplifier is set as "100".

3. The example value shown is for when the servo amplifier setting of an existing servo amplifier is set as "3000".

### (2) For secondary replacement

The following parameters are a minimum number of parameters that need to be set for secondary replacement. Depending on the settings of the currently used servo amplifier, parameters other than these may need to be set. For details, **refer to Part 2 Section 3.6**.

		Setting value				
Parameter number	Setting item	Before changing (Note 1)	After changing	Description		
Changing requir	ed.					
PC22	Function selection C-1	_1h	_0h	Serial encoder selection. This setting is for communication with the encoder of MR-J4. An incorrect setting causes encoder initial communication data error 1 (AL.20.1).		
Position control	mode only					
PA21	Electronic gear selection	0001h	3001h	J2S electronic gear setting value compatibility mode * For [Pr. PA06] or [Pr. PA07], the value when performing the primary replacement is required to be maintained. Magnify the electronic gear setting value by 32 times.		
Speed control m	Speed control mode only					
PC12	Analog speed command - Maximum speed	0	3000	Analog speed command - Maximum speed The setting value at left is for when the HC-SFS53 motor is replaced with the HG-SR52 motor.		
Torque control n	node only					
PC12	Analog speed limit - Maximum speed	0	3000	Analog speed limit - Maximum speed The setting value at left is for when the HC-SFS53 motor is replaced with the HG-SR52 motor.		
When using encoder output pulses						
PA15	Encoder output pulses	4 (Note 3)	128	Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase) output by the servo amplifier. An output pulse is required to be set.		
PC19	Encoder output pulse setting selection	0 _ 1 _ h (Note 3)	1_1_h	Encoder output pulse setting selection Used to set the encoder pulses output by the servo amplifier. The setting value at left is according to the dividing ratio setting.		

Note 1. Setting example at primary replacement.

2. The value is for when the electronic gear setting of an existing servo motor (encoder resolution: 131072 pulses/rev) is "8/1".

3. The value is for when the output pulse setting of an existing HC-KFS motor (encoder resolution: 131072 pulses/rev) is "Dividing ratio: 1/4".

### (3) For simultaneous replacement

The following parameters are a minimum number of parameters that need to be set for simultaneous replacement. Depending on the settings of the currently used servo amplifier, parameters other than these may need to be set. For details, **refer to Part 2 Section 3.6**.

Parameter number	Setting item	Setting value	Description			
Changing required.						
PA04	Function selection A-1	0000h	Forced stop deceleration function selection To configure the same settings as those for MR-J2S, select "Forced stop deceleration function disabled (EM1)".			
PA09	Auto Tuning Response	8	Auto tuning response setting When replacing, switch the power on after setting the parameter value to "8". * <u>It is necessary to make gain adjustment again when replacing.</u> The setting value of this parameter is equivalent to the slow response of the MR-J2S. Perform adjustment since tha gain can be too low for the slow response. For details on how to make gain adjustments, refer to Chapter 6 of the MR-J4 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual.			
PD27	Output device selection 2 <u>* 11 kW or more, only when</u> <u>using this function</u>	0006h	Dynamic brake interlock (DB) selection) When using this function for the MR-J2S servo amplifier of 11 kW or more, set the parameter. Assign a DB signal to pin CN1-48.			
PD03 to 14	Input signal device selection	-	When the assignment of the Input/output signal for the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier, setting is required. For details, refer to Part 2 Section 3.6.			
Position control n	node only					
PA06	Electronic gear numerator (CMX) (Command input pulse multiplication numerator)	8 (Note 1)	When using an electronic gear, it is necessary to change the setting value. Set the same value as [Pr. 3] or [Pr. 4] of for the MR-J2S- A servo amplifier.			
PA07	Electronic gear denominator (CDV) (Commanded pulse multiplication denominator)	1 (Note 1)				
PA21	Electronic gear selection	3001h	J2S electronic gear setting value compatibility mode Magnify the electronic gear setting value by 32 times.			
PA13	Command pulse input form	_2h	<ul> <li>Pulse train filter selection The setting value mentioned at the left side is a command pulse train filter setting equivalent to the MR-J2SA_ (when setting the differential line driver type). * If it is not set, position mismatch will occur. Make sure to set a filter. In addition, it is necessary to adjust the command pulse logic to the positioning module. For details, refer to Part 2 Section 3.7. * An incorrect logic setting causes the servo motor to not rotate. Make sure to configure the settings.</li></ul>			
PA10	In-position range	100 (Note 2)	In-position range Used to set an in-position range per command pulse unit. <u>Set the value of [Pr. 5] for the MR-J2S- A servo amplifier in this parameter as</u> well.			
Speed control mo	ode only					
PA01	Control mode	2h	Select the servo amplifier control mode.			
PC12	Analog speed command - Maximum speed	3000	Analog speed command - Maximum speed The setting value at left is for when the HC-SFS53 motor is replaced with the HG- SR52 motor.			
Torque control m	ode only					
PA01	Control mode	4h	Select the servo amplifier control mode. Select the torque control mode.			
PC12	Analog speed limit - Maximum speed	3000	Analog speed limit - Maximum speed The setting value at left is for when the HC-SFS53 motor is replaced with the HG- SR52 motor.			
PC13	Analog torque command maximum output	100	Analog torque command maximum output Set the same value as for the MR-J2S- A servo amplifier.			
When using enco	oder output pulses					
PA15	Encoder output pulses	128 (Note 3)	Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase) output by the servo amplifier.			
PC19	Encoder output pulse setting selection	0_1_h (Note 3)	Encoder output pulse setting selection Used to set the encoder pulses output by the servo amplifier. The setting value at left is according to the dividing ratio setting.			

Note 1. The example value shown is for when the electronic gear setting of an existing servo amplifier is set as "8/1".

2. The example value shown is for when the in-position range of an existing servo amplifier is set as "100".

3. The example value shown is for when the output pulse setting of an existing HC-KFS motor (encoder resolution: 131072 pulses/rev) is "Dividing ratio: 1/4".

7.2 List of SSCNET Interface Setting Requisite Parameters

POINT							
●When the MR-J4B-RJ020 servo amplifier is combined with the MR-J4-T20							
SSCNET conversion unit, the servo amplifier is recognized as MR-J2S by the							
controller. For parameters, changes to the program or the parameters are							
required as necessary.							
(For details, refer to "[Appendix 1] Summary of MR-J4_BRJ020 + MR-J4-T20"							
in this document.)							
For details on how to set parameters, refer to Chapter 5 of the "MR-J4B							
RJ020 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual (SH(NA)030124)".							

- 7.3 List of Built-in Positioning Function Setting Requisite Parameters
- (1) For primary replacement

The parameters shown below are a minimum number of parameters that need to be set for primary replacement. Depending on the settings of the currently used servo amplifier, parameters other than these may need to be set. For details, **refer to Part 4 Section 3.6**.

Parameter number	Setting item	Setting value	Description			
Changing requir	Changing required.					
PA01	Control mode	6h	Select the servo amplifier control mode. Select the positioning mode (point table method).			
PA04	Function selection A-1	0000h	Forced stop deceleration function selection To configure the same settings as those for MR-J2S, select "Forced stop deceleration function disabled (EM1)".			
PC22	Function selection C-1	_1h	Serial encoder selection. This setting is for communication with the encoder of MR-J2S. An incorrect setting causes encoder initial communication data error 1 (AL.20.1).			
PA09	Auto Tuning Response	8	Auto tuning response setting When replacing, switch the power on after setting the parameter value to "8". * It is necessary to make gain adjustment again when replacing. The setting value of this parameter is equivalent to the slow response of the MR-J2S. Perform adjustment since tha gain can be too low for the slow response. For details on how to make gain adjustments, refer to Chapter 6 of the MR-J4 Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual.			
PA06	Electronic gear numerator (CMX) (Command input pulse multiplication numerator)	8 (Note 1)	When using an electronic gear, it is necessary to change the setting value. Set the same value as [Pr. 4] and [Pr. 5] of for the MR-J2S- CP servo amplifier.			
PA07	Electronic gear denominator (CDV) (Commanded pulse multiplication denominator)	1 (Note 1)				
PA21	Electronic gear selection	0001h	A setting value for the electronic gear [Pr. PA06] or [Pr. PA07] becomes effective.			
PA10	In-position range	100 (Note 2)	In-position range Used to set an in-position range per command pulse unit. Set the same value as [Pr. 6] of for the MR-J2SCP_servo amplifier.			
PA15	Encoder output pulses	4 (Note 3)	Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase) output by the servo amplifier.			
PC19	Encoder output pulse setting selection	0_1_h (Note 3)	Encoder output pulse setting selection Used to set the encoder pulses output by the servo amplifier. The setting value at left is according to the dividing ratio setting.			
PD01	Input signal automatic on selection	1h	When the EMG signal of the existing MR-J2S-CP servo amplifier has not been assigned, enable automatic on of the forced stop signal after replacement. An incorrect setting causes Servo forced stop warning (AL. E6.1).			
PD04 to 28	Input signal device selection	-	When the assignment of the Input/output signal for the existing MR-J2S servo amplifier, setting is required. For details, refer to Part 4 Section 3.6.			

Note 1. The example value shown is for when the electronic gear setting of an existing servo amplifier is set as "8/1".

2. The example value shown is for when the in-position range of an existing servo amplifier is set as "100".

3. The example value shown is for when the output pulse setting of an existing HC-KFS motor (encoder resolution: 131072 pulses/rev) is "Dividing ratio: 1/4".

### (2) For secondary replacement

The parameters shown in this section are a minimum number of parameters that need to be set for secondary replacement. Depending on the settings of the currently used servo amplifier, parameters other than these may need to be set. For details, **refer to Part 4 Section 3.6**.

		Setting value					
Parameter number	Setting item	Before changing (Note 1)	After changing	Description			
Changing re	Changing required.						
PC22	Function selection C-1	_1h	_0h	Serial encoder selection. This setting is for communication with the encoder of MR-J4. An incorrect setting causes encoder initial communication data error 1 (AL.20.1).			
PA21	Electronic gear selection	0001h	3001h	J2S electronic gear setting value compatibility mode <u>* For [Pr. PA06] or [Pr. PA07], the value when performing the primary</u> <u>replacement is required to be maintained.</u> Magnify the electronic gear setting value by 32 times.			
PA10	In-position range	100	3200	Set the range of droop pulses occurred when outputting a positioning completion signal (INP). <u>Set the value as magnified by 32 times of the parameter No. 6 for the MR-J2S-</u> <u>CP servo amplifier.</u>			
PA15	Encoder output pulses	4 (Note 3)	128	Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase) output by the servo amplifier. An output pulse is required to be set.			
PC19	Encoder output pulse setting selection	0 _ 1 _ h (Note 3)	1_1_h	Encoder output pulse setting selection Used to set the encoder pulses output by the servo amplifier. The setting value at left is according to the dividing ratio setting.			

Note 1. Setting example at primary replacement.

- 2. The value is for when the electronic gear setting of an existing servo motor (encoder resolution: 131072 pulses/rev) is "8/1".
- 3. The example value shown is for when the output pulse setting of an existing HC-KFS motor (encoder resolution: 131072 pulses/rev) is "Dividing ratio: 1/4".

### (3) For simultaneous replacement

The parameters shown below are a minimum number of parameters that need to be set for simultaneous replacement. Depending on the settings of the currently used servo amplifier, parameters other than these may need to be set. For details, **refer to Part 4 Section 3.6**.

Parameter number	Setting item	Setting value	Description			
Changing requ	Changing required.					
PA01	Control mode	6h	Select the servo amplifier control mode. Select the positioning mode (point table method).			
PA04	Function selection A-1	0000h	Forced stop deceleration function selection To configure the same settings as those for MR-J2S, select "Forced stop deceleration function disabled (EM1)".			
PA09	Auto Tuning Response	8	Auto tuning response setting When replacing, switch the power on after setting the parameter value to "8". * <u>It is necessary to make gain adjustment again when replacing.</u> The setting value of this parameter is equivalent to the slow response of the MR-J2S. Perform adjustment since tha gain can be too low for the slow response. For details on how to make gain adjustments, refer to Chapter 6 of the MR-J4A_ Servo Amplifier Instruction Manual.			
PA06	Electronic gear numerator (CMX) (Command input pulse multiplication numerator)	8 (Note 1)	When using an electronic gear, it is necessary to change the setting value. Set the same value as [Pr. 3] or [Pr. 4] of for the MR-J2S- A servo amplifier.			
PA07	Electronic gear denominator (CDV) (Commanded pulse multiplication denominator)	1 (Note 1)				
PA21	Electronic gear selection	3001h	J2S electronic gear setting value compatibility mode Magnify the electronic gear setting value by 32 times.			
PA10	In-position range	3200 (Note 2)	In-position range Used to set an in-position range per command pulse unit. <u>Set the value of [Pr. 6] for the MR-J2S- CP servo amplifier in this parameter as</u> well.			
PA15	Encoder output pulses	128 (Note 3)	Used to set the encoder pulses (A-phase and B-phase) output by the servo amplifier.			
PC19	Encoder output pulse setting selection	0 _ 1 _ h (Note 3)	Encoder output pulse setting selection Used to set the encoder pulses output by the servo amplifier. The setting value at left is according to the dividing ratio setting.			
PD01	Input signal automatic on selection	1h	When the EMG signal of the existing MR-J2S-CP servo amplifier has not been assigned, enable automatic on of the forced stop signal after replacement. An incorrect setting causes Servo forced stop warning (AL. E6.1).			

Note 1. The example value shown is for when the electronic gear setting of an existing servo amplifier is set as "8/1".

2. The example value shown is for when the in-position range of an existing servo amplifier is set as "100".

3. The example value shown is for when the output pulse setting of an existing HC-KFS motor (encoder resolution: 131072 pulses/rev) is "Dividing ratio: 1/4".

# 8. DIMENSIONS

### 8.1 Renewal Kit

The dimensions are the same for general-purpose interface, SSCNET interface, and built-in positioning function.

(1) SC-J2SJ4KT02K

### SC-J2SBJ4KT02K SC-J2SCPJ4KT02K



Note 1. The above dimensions are for when MR-BAT6V1SET has been mounted. Note that MR-BAT6V1BJ cannot be mounted.2. Wiring and other items in the renewal kit are not drawn so that mounting method can be easily seen.

(2) SC-J2SJ4KT06K SC-J2SBJ4KT06K SC-J2SCPJ4KT06K



Note 1. The above dimensions are for when MR-BAT6V1SET has been mounted. Note that MR-BAT6V1BJ cannot be mounted.

2. Wiring and other items in the renewal kit are not drawn so that mounting method can be easily seen.

(3) SC-J2SJ4KT1KSC-J2SBJ4KT1KSC-J2SCPJ4KT1K



Note 1. The above dimensions are for when MR-BAT6V1SET has been mounted. Note that MR-BAT6V1BJ cannot be mounted.

2. Wiring and other items in the renewal kit are not drawn so that mounting method can be easily seen.

(4) SC-J2SJ4KT3KSC-J2SBJ4KT3KSC-J2SCPJ4KT3K



Note 1. The above dimensions are for when MR-BAT6V1SET has been mounted. Note that MR-BAT6V1BJ cannot be mounted.

2. Wiring and other items in the renewal kit are not drawn so that mounting method can be easily seen.

(5) SC-J2SJ4KT5K SC-J2SBJ4KT5K SC-J2SCPJ4KT5K



Note. Wiring and other items in the renewal kit are not drawn so that mounting method can be easily seen.

(6) SC-J2SJ4KT7K SC-J2SBJ4KT7K SC-J2SCPJ4KT7K



Note. Wiring and other items in the renewal kit are not drawn so that mounting method can be easily seen.

(7) SC-J2SJ4KT15K SC-J2SBJ4KT15K



Note. A renewal kit is not compatible with a heat sink outside mounting attachment of the MR-J2S servo amplifier.

(8) SC-J2SJ4KT22K

SC-J2SBJ4KT22K



Unit [mm]

Note. A renewal kit is not compatible with a heat sink outside mounting attachment of the MR-J2S servo amplifier.

П

# (9) SC-J2SJ4BS01



# (10) SC-J2SJ4BS02



Note 1: When the battery is mounted

Unit [mm]



# (11) SC-J2SJ4BS03



# (12) SC-J2SJ4BS04

235

7.5





# (13) SC-J2SJ4BS05







# (14) SC-J2SJ4BS06

맓



Note. A mounting attachment is not compatible with a heat sink outside mounting attachment of the MR-J2S servo amplifier.



0

0

傦

o

0

0

O

11 0

16



000000

326

Note. A mounting attachment is not compatible with a heat sink outside mounting attachment of the MR-J2S servo amplifier.

(Increased dimensions)

30

F

D

# (16) SC-J2SJ4BS08



Note. A mounting attachment is not compatible with a heat sink outside mounting attachment of the MR-J2S servo amplifier.

# (17) SC-J2SJ4BS09

Unit [mm]



Note. A mounting attachment is not compatible with a heat sink outside mounting attachment of the MR-J2S servo amplifier.

- 8.2 Conversion Cable
- 8.2.1 Conversion cable on the servo amplifier side
- (1) SC-J2SJ4CTC03M, SC-J2SCPJ4CTC03M



(2) SC-J2SBJ4CT1C03M

[Unit: mm]



(3) SC-J2SBJ4CT2C03M



# (4) SC-J2SJ4MOC03M



# (5) SC-J2SJ4MO2C03M



(6) SC-J2SJ4CTPWC5M



(7) SC-J2SJ4ENC03M



- 8.2.2 Power supply conversion cable on the motor side
- (1) SC-J2SJ4PW1C03M-\_



Refer to the next page regarding Note 1.



8.2.3 Encoder conversion cable on the motor side

(1) SC-HAJ3ENM1C03M-\_



### 8.2.4 Conversion cable for the cooling fan on the motor side



### REVISIONS

\*The installation guide number is given on the bottom left of the back cover.

Print date	*Installation guide	Revision description				
	number					
August 2013	L(NA)03093-A	First edition				
June 2015	L(NA)03093-B	SAFETY INSTRUCTIONS	Modified the table.			
		Part 1, Section 2.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 1, Section 3.2	Modified the table.			
		Part 1, Section 3.3.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 1, Section 3.3.2	Modified the contents.			
		Part 1, Section 3.3.4	Modified the contents.			
		Part 1, Section 4.2	Modified the contents.			
		Part 2, Section 2.2	Modified the contents.			
		Part 2, Section 3.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 2, Section 3.2	Modified the table.			
		Part 2, Section 3.3, (1)	Modified the table.			
		Part 2, Section 3.4	Modified the table.			
		Part 2, Section 3.6.1, (1), (2)	Modified the table.			
		Part 2, Section 3.6.2	Modified the table.			
		Part 2, Section 3.6.3	Modified the table.			
		Part 3, Chapter 1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 3, Section 2.1	Modified the figure.			
		Part 3, Section 2.2	Modified the table.			
		Part 3, Section 3.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 3, Section 3.2	Modified the table.			
		Part 3, Section 3.5	Modified the contents.			
		Part 3, Section 3.7.3	Modified the table.			
		Part 3, Section 3.8	Modified the contents.			
		Part 4, Part 5	New addition			
		Part 4, Section 2.2	Modified the table.			
		Part 6 to 10	Modified part 4, 5, 6, 7 and 8 into			
			part 6, 7, 8, 9 and 10 respectively.			
		Part 6, Section 2.1	Modified the figure.			
		Part 6, Section 3.1.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 6, Section 3.3	Modified the table.			
		Part 6, Section 3.5.1, (1)	Modified the contents.			
		Part 6, Section 4.1	Modified the figure.			
		Part 6, Section 4.2	Modified the contents.			
		Part 6, Section 4.5	Modified the contents.			
		Part 6, Section 4.7.1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 7, Section 1.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 7, Section 1.2.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 7, Section 1.2.2	Modified the table.			
		Part 7, Section 1.2.3	Modified the contents.			
		Part 7, Section 1.2.4	Modified the contents.			
		Part 7, Section 1.2.5	Modified the table.			
		Part 7, Section 1.2.6	Modified the contents.			
		Part 7, Section 1.2.8	Modified the contents.			
		Part 7, Section 1.2.9	Modified the contents.			
		Part 7, Section 2.1.1 to Section	Reviewed Section 2.1.1 and 2.1.2			
		2.1.7	layouts, and modified them into			
			Section 2.1.1 to 2.1.7.			
		Part 7, Section 2.2	Modified the contents.			
		Part 7, Section 2.3,	Reviewed Chapter 3 layout and			
		Section 2.4	modified it into Section 2.3 and 2.4.			
Print date	*Installation guide number		Revision description			
------------	-------------------------------	------------------------	---			
June 2015	L(NA)03093-B	Part 7, Chapter 3,	Modified Chapter 4 and 5 into Chapter 3			
		Chapter 4	and 4 respectively.			
		Part 7. Section 3.1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 7. Section 4.1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 7. Section 4.2	Added a table.			
		Part 7. Section 4.3	New addition			
		Part 8. Section 1.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 8. Section 2.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 8, Section 2.2	Modified the contents.			
		Part 8, Section 2.3	Modified the contents.			
		Part 8, Section 2.4	Modified the contents.			
		Part 8, Section 2.5	Modified the table.			
		Part 8, Section 2.6	Modified the contents.			
		Part 8, Section 2.7	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Chapter 1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 1.1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 1.1.1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 1.1.3	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 1.2	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 1.3	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 1.3.1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 1.3.2	Modified the table.			
		Part 9, Section 1.4	Modified the table.			
		Part 9, Chapter 2	Modified the table.			
		Part 9, Section 2.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 9, Chapter 3	Modified the table.			
		Part 9, Section 4.1.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 9, Section 4.1.2	Modified the table.			
		Part 9, Section 4.2.1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 4.2.2	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 4.3.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 9, Section 4.3.2	Modified the table.			
		Part 9, Section 5.3.1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 5.3.2	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 5.3.3,	New addition			
		Bort 0 Section 6.1	Modified the table			
		Part 9, Section 6.1.1	Modified the contents			
		Part 9, Section 6.2	Modified the table			
		Part 9 Section 6.2.1	Modified the contents			
		Part 9, Section 6.3	Modified the table			
		Part 9 Section 6.3.1	Modified the contents			
		Part 9 Section 6.3.2	Modified the contents			
		Part 9 Section 6.4	Modified the contents			
		Part 9, Section 6.4.1	Modified the table.			
		Part 9, Section 6.4.3	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 7.1	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 7.2	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 7.3	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 7.4	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 7.5	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 7.6	Modified the contents.			
		Part 9, Section 7.7	Modified the contents.			

Print date	*Installation guide	F	Revision description
June 2015	L(NA)03093-B	Part 9. Section 7.8	Modified the contents.
	_()	Part 9. Section 8.1	Modified the contents.
		Part 9, Section 8.2.1	Modified the contents.
		Part 9, Section 8.3.1	Modified the table.
		Appendix 1	Revised all contents.
		Appendix 1, Chapter 7	Modified the table.
		Appendix 1, Section 8.1	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 1, Chapter 11	New addition
		Appendix 2, Section 1.1	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 1.2	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 1.2.1	Modified the figure.
		Appendix 2, Section 1.2.2	Modified the table.
		Appendix 2, Section 1.3	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 1.4	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Chapter 2	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 2, (2)	Modified the table.
		Appendix 2, Chapter 3	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 3.1	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 3.2.1	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Chapter 4	Revised all contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 4.1	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 4.2	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 4.3	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Chapter 5	Revised all contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 5.1	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 5.2	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 5.3	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 5.4	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 5.5	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 5.6	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 5.7	Modified the contents.
		Appendix 2, Section 5.8	Modified the table
		Appendix 2, Section 6.2	Modified the table.
		Appendix 2, Section 6.2	Now addition
		Appendix 2, Chapter 7	Modified the contents
		Appendix 2, Cleanter 8	Modified former Chanter 7 into Chanter 8
			due to adding the new Chapter 7
		Appendix 2, Section 8,1	Modified the contents.
Julv 2016	L(NA)03093-C	Part 1. Section 2.2	The table is partially changed.
- <b>,</b>	( )	Part 1, Section 3.2	Partially changed.
		Part 1, Section 3.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 1, Section 3.3.1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 1, Section 4.3	Partially changed.
		Part 1, Section 4.5	Partially changed.
		Part 2, Section 2.1,	The diagram is partially changed.
		Section 2.2	
		Part 2, Section 3.6.1, (1)	The table is partially changed.
		Part 2, Section 3.6.3	The table is partially changed.
		Part 3, Chapter 1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 2.1	The diagram is partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 2.2	Partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 2.2, (1)	The diagram is partially changed.

Print date	*Installation guide number	Revision description		
July 2016	L(NA)03093-C	Part 3. Section 2.2. (2)	The diagram is partially changed.	
- <b>,</b>	( )	Part 3, Section 2.2, (3)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 3, Section 2.2, (4)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 3, Section 3.5, (1)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 3, Section 3.7.2	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 3, Section 3.7.3	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 4, Section 2.1	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 4, Section 2.2, (1)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 4, Section 3.1, (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 4, Section 3.1, (2)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 4, Section 3.6, (1) (b)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 4, Section 3.6.3	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 4, Section 3.7, (6)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 3.1.1	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 3.3, (1)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 3.3, (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 3.5.1, (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 4.2, (1)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 4.5, (1)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 4.5, (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 1.1, (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 1.1, $(2)$	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 1.1, (3)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.1.4	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.1.5	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.1.0	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.3.1	POINT is changed	
		Part 7 Section 2.3.3 $(3)$	The diagram is partially changed	
		Part 7, Section 2.3.4. $(2)$	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 7. Section 2.3.4. (3)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 7. Section 2.3.4. (4)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.3.5	POINT is changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.3.5, (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.3.5, (2)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.3.5, (3)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.3.5, (6)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.3.5, (7)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.4	POINT is changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.4.1, (2)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.4.1, (4)	Partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.4.1, (5)	Partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.4.1, (6)	Partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.4.2	Parlially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 2.4.2, $(2)$	Faitially changed. The diagram is partially changed	
		Part 7 Section $242(4)$	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 7. Section 2 4 3	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 4.1. (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 4.1. (2)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 4.2	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 4.3	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 8, Section 2.1	The table is partially changed.	

Print date	*Installation guide	Revision description		
h.h. 0040				
July 2016	L(NA)03093-C	Part 8, Section 2.5, (6)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 8, Section 2.6, (3)	I ne diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 8, Section 2.7	POINT is changed.	
		Part 9, Section 1.1.1	Partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 1.2	l ne table is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 1.3.1	Partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 1.3.2	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 1.4	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Chapter 3	Dertially changed	
		Part 9, Section 4.1.2	The table is partially changed	
		Part 9, Section 4.2.2, $(1)$	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 4.3.2, $(2)$	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 8.2	POINT is changed	
		Appendix 1 Chapter 1	Partially changed	
		Appendix 1, Section 1 1 1	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 2.1	Partially changed	
		Appendix 1, Chapter 5	Partially changed	
		Appendix 1, Chapter 5 (1)	Partially changed	
		Appendix 1, Chapter 7	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Chapter 7, (1)	Items are added.	
		Appendix 1, Chapter 7, (2)	Items are added.	
		Appendix 1, Chapter 8	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 9.1	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 9.2, (7)	Newly added.	
		Appendix 1, Section 11.2.3	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 13.2	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 13.4.1	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 1.2.2, (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 1.2.2, (2)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 1.2.2, (3)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 1.2.2, (4)	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 1.3, (1)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 1.3, (2)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Chapter 2, (5)	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.1, (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.1, (2)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.1, (3)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.1, (4)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.1, (5)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.1, (13)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.2, $(2)$	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.2, (13)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.3, (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.3, $(2)$	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.3, $(3)$	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section $4.3$ , (4) Appendix 2, Section $4.3$ , (5)	The table is partially changed.	
		$\Delta nnendix 2 Section 1 3 (6)$	The table is partially changed	
		Appendix 2, Section $4.3$ , (0) Appendix 2, Section $4.3$ , (7)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.3, $(1)$	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.3 $(9)$	The table is partially changed	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.3, (10)	The table is partially changed.	

Print date	*Installation guide number	Revision description		
Julv 2016	L(NA)03093-C	Appendix 2. Section 4.3. (11)	) The table is partially changed.	
- <b>,</b>	( )	Appendix 2. Section 4.3. (12)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2. Section 4.3. (13)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.4, (4)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.5, (4)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.1, (1)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.1, (2)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.5, (1)	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.5, (2)	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 7.1, (1)	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 7.1, (2)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 7.1, (3)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 7.2	POINT is changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 7.3, (2)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 7.3, (3)	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Chapter 8	The diagram is partially changed.	
May 2017	L(NA)03093-D	SAFETY INSTRUCTIONS	Partially changed.	
		Part 1, Section 3.2	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 1, Section 3.2	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 1, Section 3.3.2, (1)	Note 2 is changed.	
		Part 1, Section 4.6	Partially changed.	
		Part 2, Section 3.6.2	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 2, Section 3.6.3	[PC21] is partially changed.	
		Part 3, Section 2.1	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 3, Section 2.2, (1)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 3, Section 2.2, (2)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 3, Section 2.2, (4)	POINT is partially changed.	
		Part 4, Section 3.2, (1)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 4, Section 3.7	The description of [Pr. P101] is changed.	
		Part 5, Section 2.1	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 5, Section 2.2, (2)	Partially changed.	
		Part 5, Section 5.4.3, (5)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 3.1.1	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 3.5.1, (2)	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 4.1	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 6, Section 4.2, $(1)$	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 7 Section 1.1 $(1)$	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 7, Section 1.1, $(1)$	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7 Section 1.1 $(3)$	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 7 Section $1.23(2)$	Partially changed	
		Part 7 Section $1.2.6$ (1)	Note 5 is partially changed	
		Part 7 Section 2.3.5	POINT is partially changed	
		Part 8 Section 1.1 (1)	The table is partially changed	
		Part 8. Section 1.1. (2)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 8, Section 1.1, (3)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 8, Section 1.1, (4)	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 8, Section 2.4	Partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 1.1.1	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 1.1.3	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 1.3.1	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 1.3.2	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 8.1	Partially changed.	

Print date	*Installation guide number	R	evision description
May 2017	L(NA)03093-D	Part 9, Section 8.2.1 Part 9, Section 8.3.1	Note 5 is partially changed. The table is partially changed. Note is
		Appendix 1, Section 1.1.1	changed. The table is partially changed. The table and Note are changed. POINT is
			changed.
		Appendix 1, Chapter 5, (1)	All contents are revised.
		Appendix 1, Chapter o	Note is changed.
		Appendix 1, Section 9.2 (1)	Faitially changed. The table is partially changed
		Appendix 1, Section 9.2, (1)	Newly added
		Appendix 1, Section 13.5.1	The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 2, Section 4.1, (13)	) The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 2, Section 4.2, (13	) The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 2, Section 4.4, (4)	The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 2, Section 4.5, (4)	The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 2, Section 7.1, (1)	The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 2, Section 7.1, (3)	The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 3, Section 2.2.2	Newly added.
September	L(NA)03093-E	SAFETY INSTRUCTIONS	Partially changed.
2020		Part 1, Section 2.2	Partially changed.
		Part 1, Section 3.2	Partially changed.
		Part 1 Section 3.3.2	Partially changed.
		Part 1 Section 3.3.3	Partially changed.
		Part 1, Section 3.3.4	Partially changed.
		Part 1, Section 3.3.5	Partially changed.
		Part 1, Section 3.3.6	Partially changed.
		Part 1, Section 4.5	Partially changed.
		Part 2, Section 2.1	The diagram is partially changed.
		Part 2, Section 2.2	Partially changed.
		Part 2, Section 3.1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 2, Section 3.3	Partially changed.
		Part 2, Section 3.4	The table is partially changed.
		Part 2, Section 3.5	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 2, Section 3.6 1	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 2, Section 3.6.2	Partially changed
		Part 2 Section 3.6.3	The table is partially changed
		Part 2, Section 3.7	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 2.1	The diagram is partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 2.2	The diagram is partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 3.1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 3.1.1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 3.5, (2)	Partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 3.6	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 3.7	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 3, Section 3.7.1	Parually changed.
		Part 3 Section 3.9	The table is partially changed.
		Part 4 Section 1	Fanaliy Glanged. Changed
		Part 4 Section 2.1	The diagram is partially changed
		Part 4, Section 2.2	Partially changed.

Print date	*Installation guide number		Revision description
September	L(NA)03093-E	Part 4, Section 3.1	POINT is partially changed.
2020		Part 4, Section 3.1, (1)	The table is partially changed.
		Part 4, Section 3.1, (2)	The table is partially changed.
		Part 4, Section 3.2, (1)	Partially changed.
		Part 4, Section 3.4, (2)	Partially changed.
		Part 4, Section 3.5	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 4, Section 3.6	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 4, Section 3.6.1, (1)	The table is partially changed.
		Part 4, Section 3.6.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 4, Section 3.6.3	The table is partially changed.
		Part 4, Section 3.7	POINT is partially changed.
			Partially changed.
		Part 5, Section 1.2	POINT is partially changed.
			Partially changed.
		Part 5, Section 1.3	Partially changed.
			The diagram is partially changed.
		Part 5, Section 1.4	Partially changed.
		Part 5, Section 2.1	POINT is partially changed.
		Dart E. Castiers 0.0	l ne diagram is partially changed.
		Part 5, Section 2.2	Parually changed.
		Dort 5 Section 2.2	The diagram is partially changed.
		Part 5, Section 2.3	DOINT is partially changed.
		Part 5, Section 5.1	FOINT is partially changed.
		Dart 5 Section 4.1	Dertially changed
		Part 5, Section 4.1	Partially changed.
		Part 5 Section 5 1	The table is partially changed
		Part 5, Section 5.2	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 5 Section 5.2 1	The diagram is partially changed
		Part 5 Section 5.2.1	The diagram is partially changed.
		Part 5 Section 5.3.1	The table is partially changed
		Part 5. Section 5.3.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 5. Section 5.4.3	The diagram is partially changed.
		-,	Partially changed.
		Part 5, Section 5.5	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 2.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 3.3.1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 3.3, (1)	The diagram is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 3.4	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 3.5.1	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 3.5.1, (1)	The table is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 3.5.1, (2)	The table is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 4.1	The diagram is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 4.2	Partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 4.3	Partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 4.5	Partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 4.6	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 4.7.1	POINT is partially changed.
			The table is partially changed.
		Part 7, Section 1.1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 7, Section 1.2	Partially changed.
			The table is partially changed.
		Part 7, Section 1.2.3	The table is partially changed.

Print date	*Installation guide number		Revision description
September	L(NA)03093-E	Part 7. Section 1.2.4	The table is partially changed.
2020		Part 7, Section 1.2.5	Partially changed.
		Part 7, Section 1.2.6	The table is partially changed.
		Part 7, Section 1.2.7	Partially changed.
		Part 7, Section 1.2.8	Partially changed.
			The diagram is partially changed
		Part 7 Section 129	Partially changed
		Part 7, Section 2.1.1	Partially changed.
		Part 7 Section 212	Partially changed
		Part 7 Section 213	The table is partially changed
		Part 7 Section 2.1.4	Partially changed
		Part 7 Section 215	Partially changed
		Part 7 Section 216	Partially changed
		Part 7, Section 2.1.6	Partially changed.
		Part 7 Section 22	The table is partially changed
		Part 7 Section 2.3.5	POINT is partially changed
			The table is partially changed
		Part 7 Section 2 4 3	The table is partially changed
		Part 7 Section 4	POINT is partially changed
		Part 7, Section 4.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 7, Section 4.3	Partially changed.
		Part 8, Section 1.1	POINT is partially changed.
			The table is partially changed.
		Part 8, Section 2.1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 8, Section 2.3	Partially changed.
		Part 8, Section 2.4.1	Partially changed.
		Part 8, Section 2.4.2	Partially changed.
			The table is partially changed.
		Part 8. Section 2.5	Partially changed.
		Part 8. Section 2.6	Partially changed.
		Part 8. Section 2.7	Partially changed.
		Part 9. Section 1	POINT is partially changed.
		-,	Partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 1.1.1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 1.1.3	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 1.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 1.3.1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 1.3.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 3	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 4	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 4.1.1	Partially changed.
			The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 4.1.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 4.2.1	Partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 4.2.2	Partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 4.3.1	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 4.3.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 5.3.1	WARNING is partially changed.
			POINT is partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 5.3.4	Partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 6.1	Partially changed.
		Part 9, Section 6.3	The table is partially changed.

Print date	*Installation guide number	Revision description		
September	L(NA)03093-E	Part 9 Section 6.3.1 Partially changed		
2020	( )	Part 9, Section 6.4.1	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 9. Section 6.4.1	Partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 7.1	Partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 7.3	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 7.5	Partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 7.6	Partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 7.6	Partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 7.8	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Part 9, Section 8.2.1	The table is partially changed.	
		Part 10, Section 1.1.1	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 1	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 1.1.2	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 2.1	The table is partially changed.	
			POINT is partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 3	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 4	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 5	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 7	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 8	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 9	Partially changed.	
			POINT is partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 9.2	I ne table is partially changed.	
			POINT is partially changed.	
		Appendix 1 Section 10.1	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 10.1	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 11.2	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 11.2	The table is partially changed	
		Appendix 1, Section 13.5.1	Partially changed.	
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 1, Section 13.6	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 1.2	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 1.2.2	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 1.3	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 1.4	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 2	Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 3	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 3.2.1	CAUTION is partially changed. Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 4.1	The table is partially changed. Partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.1	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.3	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.4	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.5	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.6	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.7	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 5.8	The diagram is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 6.1	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 6.2	The table is partially changed.	
		Appendix 2, Section 6.2	Partially changed.	
			i ne table is partially changed.	

Print date	*Installation guide number	F	Revision description
September	L(NA)03093-E	Appendix 2, Section 7.1	Partially changed.
2020		Appendix 2, Section 7.1	The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 2, Section 7.2	POINT is partially changed.
		Appendix 2, Section 7.3	Partially changed.
			The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 2, Section 8.2.1	Partially changed.
		Appendix 2, Section 8.2.2	Partially changed.
March	L(NA)03093-F	Part 3, Section 3.3.1	Partially changed.
2022		Part 3, Section 3.7.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 3.5.1	POINT is partially changed.
		Part 6, Section 4.3, (2)	Partially changed.
		Part 7, Section 4.2	The table is partially changed.
		Part 9, Chapter 3	The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 1, Chapter 3	Partially changed.
		Appendix 1, Chapter 4	POINT is added.
		Appendix 1, Chapter 7, (1)	The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 1, Chapter 7, (2)	The table is partially changed.
		Appendix 1, Section 12.1, (2	) Partially changed.
		Appendix 1, Section 12.2, (2	) Partially changed.

This installation guide guarantees no industrial rights or implementation of any rights of any other kind, nor does it grant any licenses. Mitsubishi Electric Corporation cannot be held responsible for any problems involving industrial rights which may occur as a result of using the contents noted in this installation guide.

© 2013 MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC CORPORATION

#### Warranty

1. Warranty period and coverage

We will repair any failure or defect hereinafter referred to as "failure" in our FA equipment hereinafter referred to as the "Product" arisen during warranty period at no charge due to causes for which we are responsible through the distributor from which you purchased the Product or our service provider. However, we will charge the actual cost of dispatching our engineer for an on-site repair work on request by customer in Japan or overseas countries. We are not responsible for any on-site readjustment and/or trial run that may be required after a defective unit are repaired or replaced.

#### [Term]

For terms of warranty, please contact your original place of purchase.

#### [Limitations]

- (1) You are requested to conduct an initial failure diagnosis by yourself, as a general rule. It can also be carried out by us or our service company upon your request and the actual cost will be charged. However, it will not be charged if we are responsible for the cause of the failure.
- (2) This limited warranty applies only when the condition, method, environment, etc. of use are in compliance with the terms and conditions and instructions that are set forth in the instruction manual and user manual for the Product and the caution label affixed to the Product.
- (3) Even during the term of warranty, the repair cost will be charged on you in the following cases;
  - (i) a failure caused by your improper storing or handling, carelessness or negligence, etc., and a failure caused by your hardware or software problem
  - (ii) a failure caused by any alteration, etc. to the Product made on your side without our approval
  - (iii) a failure which may be regarded as avoidable, if your equipment in which the Product is incorporated is equipped with a safety device required by applicable laws and has any function or structure considered to be indispensable according to a common sense in the industry
  - (iv) a failure which may be regarded as avoidable if consumable parts designated in the instruction manual, etc. are duly maintained and replaced
  - (v) any replacement of consumable parts (battery, fan, smoothing capacitor, etc.)
  - (vi) a failure caused by external factors such as inevitable accidents, including without limitation fire and abnormal fluctuation of voltage, and acts of God, including without limitation earthquake, lightning and natural disasters
  - (vii) a failure generated by an unforeseeable cause with a scientific technology that was not available at the time of the shipment of the Product from our company
  - (viii) any other failures which we are not responsible for or which you acknowledge we are not responsible for
- 2. Term of warranty after the stop of production
- (1) We may accept the repair at charge for another seven (7) years after the production of the product is discontinued. The announcement of the stop of production for each model can be seen in our Sales and Service, etc.
- (2) Please note that the Product (including its spare parts) cannot be ordered after its stop of production.
- 3. Service in overseas countries Our regional FA Center in overseas countries will accept the repair work of the Product. However, the terms and conditions of the
- repair work may differ depending on each FA Center. Please ask your local FA center for details. 4. Exclusion of loss in opportunity and secondary loss from warranty liability
- Regardless of the gratis warranty term, Mitsubishi shall not be liable for compensation to:
- (1) Damages caused by any cause found not to be the responsibility of Mitsubishi.
- (2) Loss in opportunity, lost profits incurred to the user by Failures of Mitsubishi products.
- (3) Special damages and secondary damages whether foreseeable or not, compensation for accidents, and compensation for damages to products other than Mitsubishi products.
- (4) Replacement by the user, maintenance of on-site equipment, start-up test run and other tasks.
- 5. Change of Product specifications
- Specifications listed in our catalogs, manuals or technical documents may be changed without notice.
- 6. Application and use of the Product
- (1) For the use of our AC Servo, its applications should be those that may not result in a serious damage even if any failure or malfunction occurs in AC Servo, and a backup or fail-safe function should operate on an external system to AC Servo when any failure or malfunction occurs.
- (2) Our AC Servo is designed and manufactured as a general purpose product for use at general industries. Therefore, applications substantially influential on the public interest for such as atomic power plants and other power plants of electric power companies, and also which require a special quality assurance system, including applications for railway companies and government or public offices are not recommended, and we assume no responsibility for any failure caused by these applications when used

In addition, applications which may be substantially influential to human lives or properties for such as airlines, medical treatments, railway service, incineration and fuel systems, man-operated material handling equipment, entertainment machines, safety machines, etc. are not recommended, and we assume no responsibility for any failure caused by these applications when used. We will review the acceptability of the abovementioned applications, if you agree not to require a specific quality for a specific application. Please contact us for consultation.

# Extensive global support coverage providing expert help whenever needed

#### Global FA centers

∎ EMEA

#### Europe FA Center

MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC EUROPE B.V. Polish Branch Tel: +48-12-347-65-00

Germany FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC EUROPE B.V. German Branch Tel: +49-2102-486-0

UK FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC EUROPE B.V. UK Branch Tel: +44-1707-27-8780

Czech Republic FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC EUROPE B.V. Czech Branch Tel: +420-255 719 200

Italy FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC EUROPE B.V. Italian Branch Tel: +39-039-60531

Russia FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC (RUSSIA) LLC St. Petersburg Branch Tel: +7-812-633-3497

Turkey FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC TURKEY A.S. Umraniye Branch Tel: +90-216-526-3990

#### Asia-Pacific

#### China

Beijing FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC AUTOMATION (CHINA) LTD. Beijing FA Center Tel: +86-10-6518-8830

Guangzhou FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC AUTOMATION (CHINA) LTD. Guangzhou FA Center Tel: +86-20-8923-6730

Shanghai FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC AUTOMATION (CHINA) LTD. Shanghai FA Center Tel: +86-21-2322-3030

Tianjin FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC AUTOMATION (CHINA) LTD. Tianjin FA Center Tel: +86-22-2813-1015

#### Taiwan

Taipei FA Center SETSUYO ENTERPRISE CO., LTD. Tel: +886-2-2299-9917

#### Korea

Korea FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC AUTOMATION KOREA CO., LTD. Tel: +82-2-3660-9630

#### Thailand

Thailand FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC FACTORY AUTOMATION (THAILAND) CO., LTD. Tel: +66-2682-6522 to 31

#### ASEAN

ASEAN FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC ASIA PTE. LTD. Tel: +65-6470-2475

#### Indonesia

Indonesia FA Center PT. MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC INDONESIA Cikarang Office Tel: +62-21-2961-7797

#### Vietnam

Hanoi FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC VIETNAM COMPANY LIMITED Hanoi Branch Office Tel: +84-24-3937-8075

Ho Chi Minh FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC VIETNAM COMPANY LIMITED Tel: +84-28-3910-5945

#### India

India Ahmedabad FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC INDIA PVT. LTD. Ahmedabad Branch Tel: +91-7965120063

India Bangalore FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC INDIA PVT. LTD. Bangalore Branch Tel: +91-80-4020-1600 India Chennai FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC INDIA PVT. LTD. Chennai Branch Tel: +91-4445548772

India Gurgaon FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC INDIA PVT. LTD. Gurgaon Head Office Tel: +91-124-463-0300

India Pune FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC INDIA PVT. LTD. Pune Branch Tel: +91-20-2710-2000

#### Americas

USA

North America FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC AUTOMATION, INC. Tel: +1-847-478-2100

#### Mexico

Mexico City FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC AUTOMATION, INC. Mexico Branch Tel: +52-55-3067-7511

Mexico FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC AUTOMATION, INC. Queretaro Office Tel: +52-442-153-6014

Mexico Monterrey FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC AUTOMATION, INC. Monterrey Office Tel: +52-55-3067-7521

#### Brazil

Brazil FA Center MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC DO BRASIL COMERCIO E SERVICOS LTDA. Tel: +55-11-4689-3000



MELSERVO is a trademark or registered trademark of Mitsubishi Electric Corporation in Japan and/or other countries. All other product names and company names are trademarks or registered trademarks of their respective companies.

## Transition from MELSERVO-J2-Super/J2M Series to J4 Series Handbook

Country/Region	Sales office	
USA	Mitsubishi Electric Automation, Inc. 500 Corporate Woods Parkway, Vernon Hills, IL 60061, U.S.A.	Tel : +1-847-478-2100
Mexico	Mitsubishi Electric Automation, Inc. Mexico Branch Boulevard Miguel de Cervantes Saavedra 301, Torre Norte Piso 5, Ampliacion Granada, Miguel Hidalgo, Ciudad de Mexico, Mexico, C.P.11520	Tel : +52-55-3067-7512
Brazil	Mitsubishi Electric do Brasil Comercio e Servicos Ltda. Avenida Adelino Cardana, 293, 21 andar, Bethaville, Barueri SP, Brazil	Tel : +55-11-4689-3000
Germany	Mitsubishi Electric Europe B.V. German Branch Mitsubishi-Electric-Platz 1, 40882 Ratingen, Germany	Tel : +49-2102-486-0
UK	Mitsubishi Electric Europe B.V. UK Branch Travellers Lane, UK-Hatfield, Hertfordshire, AL10 8XB, U.K.	Tel : +44-1707-28-8780
Italy	Mitsubishi Electric Europe B.V. Italian Branch Centro Direzionale Colleoni - Palazzo Sirio, Viale Colleoni 7, 20864 Agrate Brianza (MB), Italy	Tel : +39-039-60531
Spain	Mitsubishi Electric Europe B.V. Spanish Branch Carretera de Rubi, 76-80-Apdo. 420, E-08174 Sant Cugat del Valles (Barcelona), Spain	Tel : +34-935-65-3131
France	Mitsubishi Electric Europe B.V. French Branch 25, Boulevard des Bouvets, 92741 Nanterre Cedex, France	Tel : +33-1-55-68-55-68
Czech Republic	Mitsubishi Electric Europe B.V. Czech Branch, Prague Office Pekarska 621/7, 155 00 Praha 5, Czech Republic	Tel : +420-255-719-200
Poland	Mitsubishi Electric Europe B.V. Polish Branch ul. Krakowska 48, 32-083 Balice, Poland	Tel : +48-12-347-65-00
Russia	Mitsubishi Electric (Russia) LLC St. Petersburg Branch Startovaya street, 8, BC "Aeroplaza", office 607; 196210, St. Petersburg, Russia	Tel : +7-812-449-51-34
Sweden	Mitsubishi Electric Europe B.V. (Scandinavia) Hedvig Mollersgata 6, 223 55 Lund, Sweden	Tel : +46-8-625-10-00
Turkey	Mitsubishi Electric Turkey A.S. Umraniye Branch Serifali Mah. Kale Sok. No:41 34775 Umraniye - Istanbul, Turkey	Tel : +90-216-969-2500
UAE	Mitsubishi Electric Europe B.V. Dubai Branch Dubai Silicon Oasis, P.O.BOX 341241, Dubai, U.A.E.	Tel : +971-4-3724716
South Africa	Adroit Technologies 20 Waterford Office Park, 189 Witkoppen Road, Fourways, South Africa	Tel : +27-11-658-8100
China	Mitsubishi Electric Automation (China) Ltd. Mitsubishi Electric Automation Center, No.1386 Hongqiao Road, Shanghai, China	Tel : +86-21-2322-3030
Taiwan	SETSUYO ENTERPRISE CO., LTD. 6F, No.105, Wugong 3rd Road, Wugu District, New Taipei City 24889, Taiwan	Tel : +886-2-2299-2499
Korea	Mitsubishi Electric Automation Korea Co., Ltd. 7F to 9F, Gangseo Hangang Xi-tower A, 401, Yangcheon-ro, Gangseo-Gu, Seoul 07528, Korea	Tel : +82-2-3660-9529
Singapore	Mitsubishi Electric Asia Pte. Ltd. 307 Alexandra Road, Mitsubishi Electric Building, Singapore 159943	Tel : +65-6473-2486
Thailand	Mitsubishi Electric Factory Automation (Thailand) Co., Ltd. True Digital Park Building Sukhumvit 101 Sukhumvit Road, Bang Chak, Prakanong, Bangkok, Thailand	Tel : +66-2092-8600
Indonesia	PT. Mitsubishi Electric Indonesia Gedung Jaya 8th Floor, JL. MH. Thamrin No.12, Jakarta Pusat 10340, Indonesia	Tel : +62-21-3192-6461
Vietnam	Mitsubishi Electric Vietnam Company Limited 11th & 12th Floor, Viettel Tower B, 285 Cach Mang Thang 8 Street, Ward 12, District 10, Ho Chi Minh City, Vietnam	Tel : +84-28-3910-5945
India	Mitsubishi Electric India Pvt. Ltd. Pune Branch Emerald House, EL-3, J Block, M.I.D.C., Bhosari, Pune - 411026, Maharashtra, India	Tel : +91-20-2710-2000
Australia	Mitsubishi Electric Australia Pty. Ltd. 348 Victoria Road, P.O. Box 11, Rydalmere, N.S.W 2116, Australia	Tel : +61-2-9684-7777

### MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC CORPORATION

HEAD OFFICE: TOKYO BUILDING, 2-7-3, MARUNOUCHI, CHIYODA-KU, TOKYO 100-8310, JAPAN NAGOYA WORKS: 1-14, YADA-MINAMI 5, HIGASHI-KU, NAGOYA, JAPAN